# **Guide to the Chester Bowles Papers**

**MS 628** 



compiled by Diane Kaplan, Peggy Bruns and Michael Sherry

October 1975

Yale University Library
P.O. Box 208240
New Haven, CT 06520-8240
(203) 432-1735
(203) 432-7441
beinecke.library@yale.edu
http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/

# **Table of Contents**

Collection Overview	4
Requesting Instructions	4
Administrative Information	5
Immediate Source of Acquisition	5
Conditions Governing Access	5
Conditions Governing Use	5
Preferred Citation	5
Biographical / Historical	5
Scope and Contents	6
Arrangement	
Collection Contents	
Part I, I: Correspondence, 1942-1946	15
Part I, II: Speeches, Statements and Writings, 1942-1946	
Part I, III: OPA Reports and Printed Material, 1940-1947	
Part I, IV: Appointment Calendars, Clippings, and Scrapbooks, 1943-January 1947	
Part II, I: General Correspondence, 1946-1951	
Part II, II: Correspondence on Political Appointments and Job Applications, 1948-1950	
Part II, III: Writings, Speeches, News Releases, 1946-1951	
Part II, IV: Special Subjects, 1948-1951	
Part II, V: Biographical Profiles, Lists, Appointments and Schedules, 1946-1951	
Part II, VI: Clippings, 1946-1951	107
Part III I: U.S. and International Correspondence, 1951-1953	
Part III II: India and Nepal Correspondence, 1951-1953	
Part III III: Writings, Speeches, Statements and News Releases, 1951-1953	
Part III IV: Clippings, 1951-1953	
Part IV, I: Correspondence, 1953-1958	
Part IV, II: Speeches, Statements and Writings, 1953-1958	
Part IV, III: Campaigns for Senatorial Nomination and Congress, 1958	
Part IV, IV: Schedules, Itineraries, and Appointment Books, 1953-1958	
Part IV, V: Newspaper Clippings, 1953-1958	259
Part V, I: Correspondence, 1959-1960	
Part V, II: Speeches, Statements and Writings, 1959-1960	
Part V, III: Special Subjects, 1959-1960	
Part V, IV: Clippings, 1959-1960	
Part VI, I: Correspondence, 1961-1963	
Part VI, II: Speeches, Statements and Writings, 1961-1963	
Part VI, III: Clippings, 1961-1963	
Part VII, I: Correspondence, 1963-1969	
Part VII, II: Speeches, Statements, and Writings, 1963-1969	
Part VII, III: Special Subjects, 1963-1969	
Part VII, IV: Clippings, 1963-1969	462
Part VIII, I: Unprocessed	463
Part IX, I: Photographs and Memorabilia, 1924-1969	
Part IX, II: Informational Files, 1941-1969	
Part IX, III: Diaries and Oral Histories, 1941-1975	
Part IX, IV: Personal and Financial Papers, 1942-1968	
Part IX, V: Audio Tapes, Video Tapes, Movies, Phonograph Records, 1948-1969	
Folios, 1946-1969	
Accession 1987-M-016: Additional Material, 1962-1971	
Accession 1994-M-088: Additional Material, circa 1924-1982	

Chester Bowles papers
MS 628

### **Collection Overview**

**REPOSITORY:** Manuscripts and Archives

Yale University Library

P.O. Box 208240

New Haven, CT 06520-8240

(203) 432-1735 (203) 432-7441

beinecke.library@yale.edu

http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/

CALL NUMBER: MS 628

CREATOR: Bowles, Chester, 1901-1986

**TITLE:** Chester Bowles papers

**DATES: 1924-1982** 

PHYSICAL DESCRIPTION: 187 linear feet

LANGUAGE: English

**SUMMARY:** The papers consist of correspondence, speeches, writings, photographs,

clippings, oral history interviews, and other material documenting the personal life and professional career of Chester Bowles. Bowles' political career in Connecticut and his service as ambassador to India are detailed, as is his work as a foreign policy advisor, chairman of the Democratic Platform Committee at the 1960 national convention, and author and speaker on

political affairs.

**ONLINE FINDING AID:** To cite or bookmark this finding aid, please use the following link: https://

hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ms.0628

# **Requesting Instructions**

To request items from this collection for use in the Manuscripts and Archives reading room, please use the request links in the HTML version of this finding aid, available at <a href="https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ms.0628">https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ms.0628</a>.

To order reproductions from this collection, please go to <a href="http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/">http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/</a> ifr\_copy\_order.html. The information you will need to submit an order includes: the collection call number, collection title, series or accession number, box number, and folder number or name.

Key to the container abbreviations used in the PDF finding aid:

b. box

f. folder

### **Administrative Information**

# **Immediate Source of Acquisition**

Gift of Chester Bowles, 1971 and succeeding years; Samuel Bowles, 1990; HRH Prince Norodom Sihanouk, 1991; Sally Bowles, 1994; and Charles F. Johnson, 2007.

# **Conditions Governing Access**

Boxes 220-223, which contain constituent correspondence, are restricted until 2035 Jan 1.

The transcript of the oral history interview with Douglas Bennet, Jr. in Box 399b is closed until the deed of gift is secured from Bennet.

Box 408, which contains restricted personal and financial papers is closed until 2025 Jan 1.

Box 409, which contains audio tapes of oral history interviews with Bowles's associates, is not open to researchers.

Original audiotapes, videotapes, and motion picture films, as well as preservation and duplicating masters, may not be played. Researchers must consult use copies, or pay for the creation of a use copy, retained by the repository, if none exist.

# **Conditions Governing Use**

Copyright for the oral history interview of Edward Logue on October 22, 1976 has been transferred to Yale University by Margaret DeVane Logue. Copyright for unpublished materials authored or otherwise produced by Chester Bowles was transferred to Yale University. These materials may be used for non-commercial purposes without seeking permission from Yale University as the copyright holder. For other uses of these materials, please contact <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a>.

Copyright status for other collection materials is unknown. Transmission or reproduction of materials protected by U.S. Copyright Law (Title 17, U.S.C.) beyond that allowed by fair use requires the written permission of the copyright owners. Works not in the public domain cannot be commercially exploited without permission of the copyright owners. Responsibility for any use rests exclusively with the user.

### **Preferred Citation**

Chester Bowles Papers (MS 628). Manuscripts and Archives, Yale University Library.

# Biographical / Historical

Chester Bowles was born on April 5, 1901 in Springfield, Massachusetts. He graduated from Yale University in 1924 (B.S.) and established the advertising firm of Benton and Bowles, with William Benton, in 1929. Bowles served in the Office of Price Administration in Connecticut and at the federal level. He was named a Special Assistant to the Secretary General of the United Nations and was elected governor of Connecticut (1948-1950). Bowles served as ambassador to India (1951-1953, 1963-1969) and was elected to the U.S. Congress (1959-1960). He also served as a foreign policy advisor to Adlai Stevenson and John F. Kennedy, and held the positions of Under Secretary for Political Affairs and Special Representative and Advisor on Africa, Asia, and Latin American Affairs (1960-1961). Bowles lectured and wrote extensively on national and foreign political topics and published his memoirs in 1971.

# **Scope and Contents**

The Chester Bowles Papers, consisting of 186 feet of correspondence, speeches, writings, photographs, oral history interviews, and various other types of material, record Bowles' long career in public service. Though the papers do contain some photographs and memorabilia from Bowles' childhood, college years, and from the period of his association with the advertising firm of Benton and Bowles, there is no correspondence or other important documentation before 1942, when Bowles assumed the position of Connecticut State Tire Rationing Administrator. After that date, the papers illuminate Bowles' varied roles as state and federal administrator, politician, diplomat, publicist and as author and consultant. The papers shed much light on a wide range of subjects, including U.S. politics, economic policy, foreign policy, U.S. foreign aid and development policies, India, U.S. relations with India, Connecticut politics, and activities of American organizations and individuals in the field of liberal politics, civil rights and other causes. There is correspondence with six U.S. Presidents, Congressmen, federal and state government officials, Prime Ministers and other officials of foreign governments, press people, and leaders of liberal U.S. groups, as well as with constituents and admirers in the general public.

The papers have been divided into eight chronological parts, each of which includes several series. There is also one unprocessed part:

Part I. 1942 - 1946 July

Part II. 1946 July - 1951 October

Part III. 1951 October - 1953 March

Part IV. 1953 April - 1958 December

Part V. 1959 January - 1960 December

Part VI. 1961 January - 1963 June

Part VII. 1963 July - 1969 May

Part VIII. Unprocessed

1969 June on

The dates of each part are somewhat arbitrary, but are defined, more or less, by the specific position Bowles held at the time. For example, Part I ends on Bowles' resignation as director of the Office of Economic Stabilization and Part IV begins when Bowles returned from his first tour of duty as ambassador to India. The parts are clearly delineated in the chronology that follows (p.4). Each part includes correspondence, speeches, writings, and newspaper clippings and may also include memoranda and subject files. For each of these eight parts there is a separate register containing a more detailed description and a folder list. Since correspondence with a particular individual may appear in any or all of the eight parts, a cumulative name index has been prepared to facilitate the location of that person's correspondence.

Certain types of material overlap the chronological divisions or require special handling. For these reasons a Part IX has been created. This part, which includes photographs and memorabilia; personal and financial papers; information files; and audio and video tapes, will prove valuable even to the researcher only interested in a particular time period. The special collection of oral history interviews are in this section, as are Bowles' personal diaries. For a more detailed description and folder list, see the register for Part IX.

The Chester Bowles Papers in the Yale University Library do not include all papers that ever passed through Bowles' hands. Researchers will undoubtedly find the National Archives a useful source for documentation of Bowles' roles in OPA; files still at the State Department will, when available, prove invaluable for his years with the Kennedy Administration, as well as for his two periods as ambassador to India. Similarly, the Connecticut State Library in Hartford has important supplements to Yale's holdings on Bowles'

term as Governor of Connecticut; it also has some records relating to the Connecticut Office of Price Administration.

For related papers in Manuscripts and Archives, see the following collections: Dorothy Stebbins Bowles Papers; Philip Hall Coombs Papers; James G. Rogers, Jr. Papers; Commission on State Government Organization, 1949-1950, in Connecticut Miscellaneous Manuscripts Collection

#### **ACCESSION** note:

The Chester Bowles Papers became the property of Manuscripts and Archives, Yale University Library, in February 1973, through Bowles' instrument of gift. Up until that time the papers had been in Bowles' possession at the family home in Essex, Connecticut. The organization of the papers was completed in December 1974, at which time they became open for research. Only a limited number of items are restricted for the time being, and these almost entirely as sensitive personal material. Jean Joyce, a long-time associate of Mr. Bowles, served as consultant in reviewing the collection. Joyce also prepared the oral history interviews with Bowles' colleagues, which are being included in his papers. Any additional accessions of papers will be integrated into the existing organization.

#### PART I -- 1942 January - 1946 July 15

Chester Bowles began his career of public service as Connecticut State Tire Rationing Administrator (January 1942 - March 1942), Connecticut State Rationing Administrator and Director of the Connecticut State Office of Price Administration (March 1942 - July 1943). After serving as general manager to the Office of Price Administration (OPA) in Washington for several months, he became national OPA Administrator in October 1943. In early 1946 he was named director of the Office of Economic Stabilization (OES), February 1946 - July 1, 1946. He resigned after Congress, in June 1946, failed to pass the strong legislation he felt was necessary to maintain effective price controls.

The successful conduct of World War II on the home front hinged in significant part on control of war-induced inflation and the equitable rationing of scarce commodities. The determination of price and rationing policies served as a focus of controversy and negotiation among the several emergency war agencies, the older bureaucracies, the political representatives in Congress, and business, farm and labor groups.

The Chester Bowles Papers, Part I, though only a fragment of the correspondence that passed through Bowles' hands, reveal much of the story of the organization of the national OPA and of local price and rationing boards; of the attempts to secure public understanding, acceptance and compliance with controls; of the bureaucratic and political conflicts in Washington; and of the recurring issue of securing Congressional support.

The papers are arranged in four series: Correspondence; Speeches, Statements, and Writings; OPA Reports and Printed Material; Appointment Calendars, Clippings, Scrapbooks.

#### PART II -- July 15 - 1951 October 20

During this period Bowles participated in a vide variety of public activities. Although he did not secure his party's nomination in 1946, in 1948 he won the governorship in a race against Republican James C. Shannon. He lost, narrowly, his 1950 bid for reelection against John D. Lodge. His brief tenure as Governor featured several struggles to implement such liberal reforms as the reorganization of Connecticut's chaotic state government, reform of the state budget, initiation of a state-wide housing program, and enlarged state assistance to local communities for building new schools.

Throughout these years Bowles immersed himself in Democratic politics at the state and national level. His most notable excursion into national politics came in 1948, when he added his voice to the so-called "dump-Truman" movement of disaffected Democrats. At the same time Bowles' frequent service to the United Nations -- as UNESCO delegate, as consultant to Secretary-General Trygve Lie, and as international chairman of the UN Children's Appeal -- deepened his interest in foreign affairs.

Throughout the 1946-1951 period Bowles was a prolific writer and spoke frequently, aside from his activities as Governor. He participated in the organization and politics of liberal groups, and was an early

supporter of the Americans for Democratic Action. In September 1951, he was appointed by President Truman as Ambassador to India and Nepal and reached India in October 1951 where Part III begins.

The papers are organized in six series: General Correspondence; Correspondence on Political Appointments and Job Applications; Writings, Speeches, and News Releases; Special Subjects (in two subseries: 1948 and 1950 Gubernatorial Campaigns; and Governor's Information Files); Biographical Profiles, Lists, and Appointments and Schedules; Clippings.

In addition, see Part IX for any photographs or memorabilia, tapes (audio and video), discs, films, etc. from this period. Also, in Manuscripts and Archives, in the Connecticut Collection, see the Commission on State Government Organization, 1949-1950. The Connecticut State Library in Hartford contains some of Bowles' papers during his period as Governor; the material consists mostly of the files of state agencies, boards and commissions. An appendix at the end of Part II lists these files. There are also records of some state agencies dating from this period in the Connecticut State Library.

#### PART III -- 1951 October 20 - 1953 March 22

In September 1951, Bowles was nominated ambassador to India and Nepal by President Truman. His appointment was confirmed in spite of strong opposition led by Senator Robert Taft. This register covers his term in India from his arrival with his family in New Delhi on October 20, 1951 until his departure in March 1953. Correspondence about Bowles' appointment and confirmation, letters of congratulation, and some correspondence about recruitment of personnel for India may be found in Part II (1946-1951).

As ambassador, Bowles was involved not only in the traditional diplomatic functions, but with the many new and growing activities of the U.S. Mission in New Delhi. Under his administration, the work of the Embassy, the Technical Cooperation Administration, and the United States Information Service was closely coordinated.

Part III indeed provides a rich record on the first major U.S. economic assistance program for underdeveloped nations. In Bowles' first few weeks as ambassador, India became the first underdeveloped nation to receive a significant grant or loan under the new "Point Four" program. A Technical Cooperation Administration (TCA) had rapidly to be set up and staffed. A top priority job to be done was planning the most effective use of U.S. aid funds in collaboration with Indian officials who were then preparing India's own first five-year development program.

Bowles' deep concern with, economic development for India as a basis for its future economic and political stability and his close working relationship with, high Indian officials in the selection of significant development programs to be funded by U.S. aid are well documented here. His correspondence with U.S. Government and Indian officials is extensive on the initiation and potential of these programs, and on the need for congressional and public support. Part 111 also documents Bowles' belief in the importance of the United States Information Service (USIS) and his efforts to expand its activities and staff in India and Nepal.

Bowles' informal and personal approach to diplomacy received wide publicity and he encouraged all mission personnel, including spouses and children, to learn Indian languages and customs. In his staffing of mission posts, he sought capable officers and made strenuous efforts to recruit black officers. He believed that the presence of black staff members would help counteract the negative impression Asians had of America's treatment of its racial minorities.

Bowles sometimes found himself in the anomalous position of being pressured and attacked both by conservatives in the U.S. and by Communists in India. As a liberal in the McCarthy era, Bowles was criticized at home for not taking a stronger stand against Communism and for his strong advocacy of foreign aid. In India, on the other hand, he was often attacked by the Communist press. One Indian Communist, R.K. Karanjia, the editor of *Blitz*, even attempted to discredit him by forging a letter in Bowles' name.

Bowles kept in close touch with Democratic politics at home during the 1952 political conventions and campaigns. When Brien McMahon, the Democratic senator from Connecticut, died in July 1952, there was pressure on Bowles to resign his post and seek the Democratic nomination for McMahon's seat, or at least

return home and work for the party in the campaign, Bowles, however, believed his work in India was more important.

With Eisenhower's victory in 1952, Bowles was hopeful that American foreign policy would not change drastically and that he would be asked to stay on under the new administration. Eisenhower, however, appointed George V. Allen to replace him, and Bowles left India in March 1953. Bowles' book, *Ambassador's Report*, is a detailed account of his term in India.

The papers in Part III give a fairly complete record of Bowles' activities during this period. Much of the material relates to his post as Ambassador, such as his files of U.S. Mission memoranda and reports, and his correspondence with Indian and American policymakers on India and Asia. In addition, there is much on his personal and political interests in the U.S. for example, on national and Connecticut Democratic politics. The papers are arranged in four series:

- I. U.S. and International Correspondence
- 1. General Correspondence
- 2. U.S. Government Correspondence
- II. Indian and Nepal Correspondence
- 1. General Correspondence
- 2. U.S. Mission to India and Nepal
- III. Writings, Speeches, Statements and News Releases
- IV. Clippings

In addition to the material in this part, see Part IX for photographs, memorabilia, audio tapes, video tapes, and movie films from this period.

note on the Organization of the Correspondence in Part III;

The arrangement of the correspondence files in two series follows the system used in Bowles' office in New Delhi; one series for correspondence outside of India and the second for local (India and Nepal) correspondence whether with Indian or U.S. officials or other correspondents. In the U.S. Mission sub-series is Bowles' correspondence, in the form of memoranda and reports, with U.S. officials in India and Nepal, on USIS and TCA, as well as on Embassy matters.

note: Bowles' office staff had a complicated filing system which included the placing of duplicate carbon copies of outgoing letters in more than one file in an attempt to cross-reference by subject. The symbols "X" and "CR" indicate such duplicate copies. Occasionally there may be other notations, underlinings, notes, and circled numbers Which were probably made when research was done for Bowles' books and articles.

#### PART IV -- 1953 April - 1958 December

Bowles, after leaving India at the end of March, 1953, returned to his home in Essex, Connecticut, with no specific job responsibilities. Yet the years between 1953 and 1958, which are covered in Part IV, were particularly active. Bowles set himself the immediate task of helping the American public understand the problems of Asia, and in the months after his return he worked on *Ambassador's Report*, a personal account of the family's experiences in and impressions of India and Asia. Its success led to a demand for Bowles to lecture in countless appearances across the country.

Between 1955 and 1958, Bowles published four more books: The New Dimensions of Peace (1955), Africa's Challenge to America (1956), American Politics in a Revolutionary World (1956) and Ideas, People and Peace (1958). These books and his trips to Africa, Asia and Russia earned for Bowles a reputation as an expert in foreign affairs, as an advocate of foreign assistance programs (which he considered an "investment in the cause of peace"), and as a strong critic of the Eisenhower Administration's foreign policy.

During this period he became increasingly involved in state and national politics. In 1954 Bowles was pressed by friends to run for governor of Connecticut against the man who had defeated him in 1950, John Lodge. John Bailey and other Connecticut Democratic leaders were convinced that Bowles could win, and Bowles himself was eager to run. At this same time Adlai Stevenson had held out the possibility of Bowles joining his administration, perhaps in the State Department, if Stevenson ran successfully for the presidency in 1956. Bowles decided to take his chances with Stevenson - a decision he later realized had been a mistake.

From 1954 to the 1956 election Bowles worked actively to help Stevenson, and Part IV has considerable documentation on this association. Bowles was part of an informal, liberal brain trust for Stevenson, organized by Thomas Finletter. The group, which included Arthur Schlesinger, Jr., and Averell Harriman, sought to feed Stevenson position papers on important issues. Later Bowles attempted to get Douglas MacArthur, who was disgruntled with Eisenhower and his administration, to vocally support Stevenson. During the campaign itself, Bowles submitted memoranda on campaign strategy and foreign policy, wrote draft speeches for Stevenson, and did some campaigning himself.

With Stevenson's defeat, Bowles once again turned his thoughts to Connecticut politics. Since Connecticut already had a popular Democratic governor, Abraham Ribicoff, Bowles decided to seek the party nomination for the Senate seat held by William A. Purtell. It was an ill-fated race. William Benton, Bowles' former business partner whom he had appointed to fill a vacant Senate seat in 1949, also wanted to run and felt that he had a better chance than Bowles to win the support of John Bailey and Ribicoff. In mid-September a third candidate appeared when Thomas Dodd made a formal declaration of his intention to seek the nomination. Bowles viewed Dodd, a conservative Democrat and a Catholic, as the real challenge; some behind Dodd thought he might stand a better chance against the Catholic Purtell.

Bowles, on the basis of a private Harris Poll which showed Benton running a poor third, was certain Benton posed no threat; and he remained convinced that Bailey and Ribicoff could not support Dodd. Yet the Democratic state convention in June found close associates of Bailey's campaigning vigorously for Dodd; and Bowles' emissaries could not convince Benton to withdraw from the race.

Dodd won the nomination on the first ballot. To bind up party wounds the Democratic leadership asked Bowles to run for the Second District Congressional seat. Though tempted to refuse, Bowles felt that he had been out of public life too long, and that he could use the Congressional seat as a platform to speak out on national issues. He launched an ambitious campaign devoting one week to each of the state senatorial districts. In a series of coffee parties, rallies, and weekly newspaper columns, he discussed the issues important to the district, unemployment, new industry, housing and government spending. The Bowles campaign was effective and Bowles was sent to Congress by a healthy majority. With Bowles' move to Washington, Part IV ends and Part V begins.

The papers of Part IV are divided into five series: Correspondence; Speeches, Statements, and Writings; Campaigns for Senatorial Nomination and for Congress; Schedules, Itineraries, Appointment Books; Newspaper Clippings.

#### PART V -- 1959 January - 1960 December

Bowles spent two years (1959-1960) in Washington not only as a Congressman representing Connecticut's Second District, but as an ever more active and involved supporter of John F. Kennedy for President. These are the years that are covered in Part V.

Congressman Bowles was especially fortunate in drawing a competent staff composed of Thomas L. Hughes, James C. Thomson, Jr., Patricia Durand, and Robert Downer into his Washington office. Bowles hoped for and received assignments to the House Foreign Affairs Committee, where he worked hard on foreign policy issues giving special attention to the Mutual Security Act. Among the issues of more direct concern to his District, Bowles sponsored the Area Redevelopment Act to alleviate conditions of unemployment and underemployment in economically depressed areas, and introduced legislation on housing and social security. He used the Congress as a podium to speak out on racial discrimination, national priorities, and inflation. He joined the Democratic Study Group, an organization of key liberal Democratic Congressmen.

In the summer of 1959 Bowles published a book, *The Coming Political Breakthrough*, in which he discussed the approaching election and the issues of critical importance to America's future. Bowles' strong opinions in the book, in Congress, and in numerous public appearances throughout the country brought him increasing prominence.

In October, 1959, John F. Kennedy met with Bowles to discuss the Senator's presidential candidacy and his desire to have Bowles serve as his foreign policy advisor. After consulting first with Adlai Stevenson and learning that Stevenson had no intention of seeking the presidential nomination a third time, Bowles accepted Kennedy's offer. His only condition was that he not be asked to campaign directly against Stevenson or Humphrey. Announcement of Bowles' appointment by Kennedy was made in February, 1960, roughly a month after Kennedy had declared his candidacy. Though Bowles' designation was foreign policy advisor, in fact his most important function was to help Kennedy win the support of the liberal wing of the party, which had so far withheld its endorsement of Kennedy.

Late in February, Bowles was asked by Paul Butler, head of the Democratic National Committee, to chair the Democratic platform committee for the coming presidential convention. After a series of preliminary regional hearings to allow citizens a chance to propose their ideas, Bowles was able to put together a specific, forthright platform, which included a strong civil rights plank, and push it through the committee with surprisingly little difficulty. In addition, he convinced the Democratic National Committee to forego the usual word-for-word reading of the platform in favor of a documentary film, geared to the T.V. audience, on the party's accomplishments, coupled with a reading of a shortened form of the platform.

Kennedy's nomination at the convention was a disappointment to several of Bowles' supporters who believed the "grass roots were rooting for Bowles," and had organized Bowles-for-President Clubs, chiefly in the Midwest and on the West Coast. Bowles had discouraged these groups, asserting that Kennedy was the strongest candidate.

With Kennedy nominated, Bowles had to decide about his own seat in the Congress. If Kennedy won, Bowles was virtually assured of an important role in the new administration. After debating the possibilities, including his prospects if Kennedy were defeated, Bowles withdrew from the Connecticut race.

In the months between the convention and the election, Bowles kept up a heavy schedule of campaign speeches for the national ticket. He also met with Secretary of State Christian Herter for the briefings on critical foreign policy situations, traditionally held for presidential candidates, and submitted speech material to the Kennedy campaign staff.

With Kennedy's election, Washington was flooded with rumors of possible Kennedy appointees. Bowles, along with Senator William J. Fulbright and Adlai Stevenson, were frequently mentioned as choices for the post of Secretary of State. Dean Rusk, however, was the eventual appointee. Bowles was selected as his Under Secretary for Political Affairs. With Bowles' move into the State Department at the end of 1960, Part V ends.

Part V is organized in four series: Correspondence; Speeches, Statements and Writings; Special Subjects; Clippings.

#### **PART VI -- 1961 January - 1963 June**

Followers were disappointed when Kennedy chose Dean Rusk to be Secretary of State, but Bowles saw great potential for shaping a more forward-looking U.S. foreign policy in the offered post of Under Secretary for Political Affairs. He had no reason to doubt that he could work well with Rusk whom he had known as president of the Rockefeller Foundation while Bowles was a trustee.

Bowles and Rusk moved into the State Department at the end of December, 1960, which is when Part VI begins. Bowles felt the first requirement for an enlightened new foreign policy was to find high-level talent to head up the embassies abroad and State Department bureaus in Washington. Bowles succeeded in enlisting a distinguished group of people to serve in U.S. Missions, particularly in the developing nations of Africa, Asia, and Latin America. Bowles was especially proud of securing, among others, Edwin O. Reischauer to serve in Japan and George Kennan to become ambassador to Yugoslavia. Bowles also helped

promote an important redefinition of the role of a U.S. ambassador as overseer and coordinator of all U.S. government activities in his country of assignment.

Several crises occurred in the first months of the new administration: the Bay of Pigs, Laos, Soviet resumption of nuclear testing, and civil strife in the Dominican Republic. On the question of the Bay of Pigs, Bowles opposed the invasion and similarly opposed any retaliatory measures after its stunning failure. The press learned of Bowles' opposition, to the sharp annoyance of the Kennedys.

The Bowles-Rusk relationship never successfully worked out, and many detailed letters and memoranda from Bowles to Rusk (see State Department correspondence) bear witness to this deteriorating situation. By July 1961, rumors were circulating in Washington that Bowles would resign or be reassigned. Rusk did in fact offer Bowles an ambassadorial post in Latin America, an offer which Bowles declined. Kennedy, however, affirmed his desire to keep Bowles in the Administration and the rumors were temporarily quieted. Returning to "work as usual" he left for Africa, the Middle East and Asia to conduct regional conferences of U.S. Ambassadors in those areas, the first of a series of such conferences initiated by Bowles.

On the weekend of Thanksgiving, Bowles was suddenly called back from his home in Connecticut to Washington where Rusk informed him that the State Department was being reorganized. George Ball was to replace Bowles as Under Secretary and Bowles was asked to replace Averell Harriman as a roving ambassador. Bowles' new title would be President's Special Representative and Advisor on Asian, African, and Latin American Affairs. The announcement to the press emphasized Bowles' new office in the White House complex and the raise in salary and rank. But Bowles was dubious about the new position and his ability to get the President's attention.

During the next year Bowles traveled widely in Africa, Asia, and Latin America, meeting with the Shah of Iran, Nasser, Haile Selassie, Nehru, Ayub Khan, and Prince Sihanouk, among others. He inspected rural and community development projects and AID-sponsored programs, visited with Peace Corps volunteers, and saw the results of the African independence movement. Often he sent suggestions back to the President in detailed memoranda.

But, in December 1962, Bowles transmitted to Kennedy a letter of resignation. He felt strongly that his position had placed him outside the policy-making structure and he was exasperated with the lack of progress on or even high level attention to a positive policy geared to the developing nations. Kennedy asked Bowles to withhold his resignation until they could meet again. In early January, Kennedy met with Bowles with a new proposal; John Kenneth Galbraith was about to leave as ambassador to India and Kennedy hoped Bowles would agree to replace him. Before accepting the offer, Bowles sent Kennedy a memo outlining his thoughts on policies toward India and its relations with the rest of Asia. With Kennedy's concurrence on these policies, he felt able to accept the offer.

With Bowles' departure for India in July of 1963, this part of the Papers ends and Part VII begins.

Part VI consists of three series: Correspondence; Speeches, Statements and Writings; Clippings.

Note: The researcher should also consult Part IX for additional materials related to this period, including photographs, diaries, and oral histories. The researcher might also be interested in a Yale senior essay (Spring, 1974) on Bowles during this period. See: Stephen Heintz, Frustrations at Foggy Bottom: Chester Bowles as Under Secretary of State, January - November 1961, in Miscellaneous Mss., No. 170.

#### PART VII -- 1963 Jul - 1969 May

Bowles' second term as Ambassador to India began in July, 1963. This is the beginning date for Part VII. Bowles thought that he would be in India no more than two years, but his tour lasted until the spring of 1969. On arrival, the Bowles' moved into the recently-built ambassadorial residence, Roosevelt House, but found this highly stylized architecture ill-suited to their more informal mode of life. As during Bowles' first ambassadorship, they moved into the pleasant home-like bungalow at Ratendon Road. They used Roovevelt House as a place for official entertaining and hospitality functions for members of the Mission and the Indian people.

During his tenure in New Delhi, Bowles brought all programs of the U.S. Mission in India under his direction. He oversaw the functioning not only of the Embassy and consulates, but also of the U.S. Information Service, the Peace Corps, the Agency for International Development, and the military and intelligence missions. Bowles again made numerous attempts to get Senators and Congressmen to come to India to see firsthand what had been and what needed to be done in developing nations like India. When he first arrived, a top priority was negotiations between the U.S. and India to develop an agreement for substantial U.S. military assistance to India. Kennedy's death in November 1963, followed by that of Prime Minister Nehru only six months later, plus resistance in U.S. State and Defense Departments, delayed this agreement.

Learning to adjust to India's changing leadership was a special aspect of this period. Jawaharlal Nehru, aging and ill on Bowles' arrival, died in May 1964. Lal Bahadur Shastri, Nehru's successor, had been in office less than two years when he too died in 1966. His death brought yet another new Prime Minister, Indira Gandhi, Nehru's daughter. Similarly the assassination of Kennedy and the subsequent efforts to ascertain the Johnson Administration's views and assure Johnson's positive stance on India were critical issues during Bowles' second ambassadorship.

In addition to continuing problems of economic development, India was confronted in this period with major problems which demanded immediate U.S. attention. In September 1965, Pakistan launched an attack in Kashmir using tanks and other war material supplied by the U.S. In 1965 and 1966 two successive droughts brought severe food shortages. The U.S., with its then abundant food surpluses, was able to help, but President Johnson attempted to use U.S., grain for political leverage. Despite repeated pleas by Bowles and U.S. friends of India, food shipments were delayed until there was a virtual "ship-to-mouth" schedule of deliveries.

Two other events brought diplomatic and Indo-U.S. relations problems to the U.S. Mission. One was the 1967 public exposure in the U.S. of C.I.A. funding of U.S. educational and scholarly activities in India and elsewhere. The second was the sudden appearance of Svetlana Allilueva, Joseph Stalin's daughter, at the U.S. Embassy in New Delhi in March 1967, where she sought U.S. assistance to remain in India or at least to prevent her return to the Soviet Union. Bowles' efforts to aid Svetlana prevent her return to the Soviet Union. Bowles' efforts to aid Svetlana ended with her eventual settlement in the U.S.

The papers for this period are an important source of information on the changing aspects of Indo-U.S. relations; on Bowles' guidance of the U.S. Mission in New Delhi; and also on the change of administration in the U.S. following the assassination of John Kennedy, the 1964 U.S. presidential election, the ever-widening war in Vietnam, Bowles' mission to Prince Sihanouk in Cambodia in 1968 to discuss North Vietnamese military violations of the Cambodia border, and the 1968 U.S. presidential election. The papers also record the onset of Bowles' affliction with Parkinson's disease and his efforts to control it.

The papers in this Part (VII) are smaller in quantity than one would expect for a six-year period. It is possible that a large quantity of correspondence and other documentation that passed through the Ambassador's hands was left in the Embassy files in New Delhi on Bowles' departure.

Part VII is arranged in four series: Correspondence; Speeches, Statements and Writings; Special Subjects including U.S. Mission in India, India, Other Countries and Areas; and Clippings.

#### PART VIII -- 1969 June -

Part VIII is composed of papers dating from Bowles' return from India in the spring of 1969. While most of Bowles' public correspondence for 1969 and 1970 is included here, this part is incomplete and unprocessed and will remain so until Bowles' death when any additional papers can be processed with what is already in Manuscripts and Archives.

Although Bowles had left India and throughout most of 1969 and 1970 was almost totally occupied with preparing his autobiography *Promises to Keep*, he kept in close touch with India and U.S. foreign policy, particularly in regard to South and Southeast Asia. See especially his correspondence with President Nixon, Henry Kissinger, Secretary of State William Rogers, General William C. Westmoreland, Dean Rusk and Lucius Battle.

The papers in this section contain drafts, and correspondence and critiques of various stages of the manuscripts for the autobiography, *Promises to Keep*. Also included are drafts, correspondence and the final manuscript of Bowles' book, "Mission to India," published in India in 1974. Copies of both books, as published, have been incorporated with these files.

Part IX is arranged in five series as follows: Photographs and Memorabilia; Informational Files; Diaries and Oral Histories; Personal and Financial Papers; and Audio Tapes, Video Tapes, Movies, Phonograph Records.

## Arrangement

Arranged in nine parts and two additions: I. 1942-1946 July. II. 1946 July-1951 October. III. 1951 October-1953 March. IV. 1953 April-1958 December. V. 1959 January-1960 December. VI. 1961 January-1963 June. VII. 1963 July-1969 May. VIII. 1969 June-. IX. Various Files, 1924-1973. Accession 1987-M-016. Accession 1994-M-088.

Part I, Series I. Correspondence, 1942 Jan - 1946 Jul 15

Part I, Series II. Speeches, Statements and Writings, 1942 Jan - 1946 Jul 15

Part I, Series III. OPA Reports and Printed Material, 1942 Jan - 1946 Jul 15

Part I, Series IV. Appointment Calendars, Clippings and Scrapbooks, 1942 Jan - 1946 Jul 15

Part II, Series I. General Correspondence, 1946 Jul 15 - 1951 Oct 20

Part II, Series II. Correspondence on Political Appointments and Job Applications, 1946 Jul 15 - 1951 Oct 20

Part II, Series III. Writings, Speeches, News Releases, 1946 Jul 15 - 1951 Oct 20

Part II, Series IV. Special Subjects, 1946 Jul 15 - 1951 Oct 20

Part II, Series V. Biographical Profiles, Lists, Appointments and Schedules, 1946 Jul 15 - 1951 Oct 20

Part II, Series VI. Clippings, 1946 Jul 15 - 1951 Oct 20

Part III, Series I. U.S. and International Correspondence, 1951 Oct 20 - 1953 Mar 22

Part III Series II. India and Nepal Correspondence, 1951 Oct 20 - 1953 Mar 22

Part III Series III. Writings, Speeches, Statements and News Releases, 1951 Oct 20 - 1953 Mar 22

Part III Series IV. Clippings, 1951 Oct 20 - 1953 Mar 22

Part IV, Series I. Correspondence, 1953 Apr - 1958 Dec

Part IV, Series II. Speeches, Statements and Writings, 1953 Apr - 1958 Dec

Part IV, Series III. Campaigns for Senatorial Nomination and for Congress, 1958, 1953 Apr - 1958 Dec

Part IV, Series IV. Schedules, Itineraries, Appointment Books, 1953 Apr - 1958 Dec

Part IV, Series V. Newspaper Clippings, 1953 Apr - 1958 Dec

Part V, Series I. Correspondence, 1959 Jan - 1960 Dec

Part V, Series II. Speeches, Statements and Writings, 1959 Jan - 1960 Dec

Part V, Series III. Special Subjects, 1959 Jan - 1960 Dec

Part V, Series IV. Clippings, 1959 Jan - 1960 Dec

Part VI, Series I. Correspondence, 1961 Jan - 1963 Jun

Part VI, Series II. Speeches, Statements and Writings, 1961 Jan - 1963 Jun

Part VI, Series III. Clippings, 1961 Jan - 1963 Jun

Part VII, Series I. Correspondence, 1963 Jul - 1969 May

Part VII, Series II. Speeches, Statements and Writings, 1963 Jul - 1969 May

Part VII, Series III. Special Subjects, 1963 Jul - 1969 May

Part VII, Series IV. Clippings, 1963 Jul - 1969 May

Part VIII, Series I. Unprocessed, 1969 Jun -

Part IX, Series I. Photographs and Memorabilia, 1924-1973

Part IX, Series II. Informational Files, 1924-1973

Part IX, Series III. Diaries and Oral Histories, 1924-1973

Part IX, Series IV. Personal and Financial Records

Part IX, Series V. Audio Tapes, Video Tapes, Movies, Phonograph Records, 1924-1973

**Folios** 

Accession 1987-M-016

Accession 1994-M-088

### **Collection Contents**

### Part I, I: Correspondence, 1942-1946

(14 boxes)

The correspondence series is arranged alphabetically by name of the correspondent. Correspondents with whom Bowles had significant exchanges in terms of quantity and/or quality have been individually listed in this register; the remaining correspondence has been placed in general letter folders. The correspondence between Bowles and OPA or OES officials is arranged in two ways. Routine correspondence is filed under "U.S. Government," in folders marked "OPA File" or "OES File." Correspondence with other OPA-OES personnel is filed by name, the individuals being identified in the folder listing as "OPA official" or "OPA consultant."

The James G. Rogers, Jr., folders are the best single source on OPA operations. Folders for Douglas J. Bennet, Sr., Robert R. R. Brooks, James Brownlee, Bice Clemow, Marcella Eastman, Richard H. Field, and Donald H. Wallace are also useful. OPA-OES matters are also discussed in Bowles' correspondence with Presidents Truman and Roosevelt, the White House staff, Congressmen, other government officials (James F. Byrnes, John Snyder) and private citizens (James Patton, Clarence Francis) and organizations (Committee on Economic Development). On the politics and day-to-day problems of OPA, the correspondence with Connecticut's Senator Francis Maloney, and Democratic National Chairman, Robert Hannegan, is especially rich. The J. Francis Smith correspondence traces an interesting case study of a Connecticut businessman alienated by OPA policies.

The Office of Economic Stabilization and OPA continued after July 1946, the termination date of Part I of the Bowles papers. Further correspondence on these agencies and on their post war problems and eventual demise will be found in Part II. See especially the Everett W. Reimer and Roderick Riley correspondence on OPA. The Robert R. R. Brooks correspondence, also in Part II, contains an interesting memorandum on the history of OPA. (Note: The researcher should also consult the James G. Rogers, Jr. Papers in Manuscripts and Archives for his correspondence concerning the recruitment of people from the advertising field to staff OPA.

Bowles' position, convictions, and aspirations encouraged him to range beyond price control issues. Deeply concerned with the expected problems of post-war conversion, Bowles suggested President Roosevelt's famous State of the Union address setting forth the "Economic Bill of Rights" and sought to commit Roosevelt, Truman and the Congress to a policy of government intervention in the economy to secure full employment and economic growth. Bowles' desire to prevent confrontation with Russia, to expand foreign trade, and to recognize the needs of the emerging colonial areas clearly foreshadowed his dissenting position on foreign policy in the 1950's and 1960's. The White House, Roosevelt, Samuel Rosenman and Truman folders shed light on Bowles' official contribution to policy on these issues. The Marcella Eastman, Beneta Cox, and especially the William Benton correspondence reflect the wide range of Bowles' political and professional interests and some aspects of his personal life. Other valuable personal commentary is expressed in correspondence with Alfred Bingham.

At the end of the series there are folders of form letters, mailing lists, correspondence relating to Bowles' travel and expense accounts, and correspondence of others. The researcher will notice occasional photocopies of letters from the National Archives in the files. These copies, were made by Bowles or a member of his staff for Bowles' use in writing his memoirs, *Promises to Keep*.

b. 1, f. 1	A	
b. 1, f. 2	American Retail Federation	1946
	Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	

b. 1, f. 3	American Veterans Committee Letters To CB/From CB: 0/5	1946
b. 1, f. 4	Anderson, Clinton Letters To CB/From CB: 1/10	1945-1946
b. 1, f. 5	Arpaia, Anthony (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 9/12	1943
b. 1, f. 6	Arpaia, Anthony (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 23/22	1944 - 1945 January
b. 1, f. 7	В	
b. 1, f. 8	Backman, Kenneth (OPA consultant) Letters To CB/From CB: 23/13	1942, 1944
b. 1, f. 9	Backman, Kenneth (OPA consultant) Letters To CB/From CB: 11/17	1945-1946
b. 1, f. 10	Baker, William Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1942-1944, 1946
b. 1, f. 11	Baldwin, C. B. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/6	1946
b. 1, f. 12	Baldwin, Raymond E. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/9	1943-1944
b. 1, f. 13	Baldwin, Roger Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1944-1945
b. 1, f. 14	Baldwin, William Letters To CB/From CB: 48/27	1943-1944
b. 1, f. 15	Baldwin, William Letters To CB/From CB: 18/11	1945-1946
b. 1, f. 16	Barkley, Alben Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1944, 1946
b. 1, f. 17	Baruch, Bernard Letters To CB/From CB: 10/11	1943-1946
b. 2, f. 18	Bates, Ted Letters To CB/From CB: 13/7	1942-1943
b. 2, f. 19	Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 37/7	1943-1946
b. 2, f. 20	Bennett, Charles Dana Letters To CB/From CB: 9/4	1944-1945

b. 2, f. 21	Benton, William - Speech Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1941 March 27
b. 2, f. 22	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 23/21 See also: Part IX, Series II	1942
b. 2, f. 23	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 38/19	1943
b. 2, f. 24	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 35/37	1944 January- June
b. 2, f. 25	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 8/39	1944 July- December
b. 2, f. 26	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 46/14	1945 January- July
b. 2, f. 27	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 25/8	1945 August- December
b. 2, f. 28	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 10/12	1946 January- June
b. 2, f. 29	Benton and Bowles, Incorporated Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0  See also: Part IX, Series II box 1, folder 10 box 1, folder 7 box 3, folder 47 box 4, folder 59 box 4, folder 60 box 3, folder 47 box 4, folder 60 box 5, folder 70 box 4, folder 60 box 6, folder 83 box 6, folder 103 box 7, folder 111 box 7, folder 117 box 7, folder 118 box 6, folder 107 box 7, folder 133 box 7, folder 133 box 8, folder 166 box 9, folder 185 box 10, folder 211 box 11, folder 213 box 10, folder 205 box 12, folder 246	1941
b. 3, f. 30	Biddle, Francis Letters To CB/From CB: 10/19	1943-1945
b. 3, f. 31	Bingham, Mr. and Mrs. Alfred M. Letters To CB/From CB: 16/22 See also: box 2, folder 23	1941-1946
b. 3, f. 32	Bliven, Bruce Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1944-1945
	Boettiger, Anna (Roosevelt) See: box 10, folder 196	
b. 3, f. 33	Bower, Martin (OPA Consultant) Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1943

b. 3, f. 35	Bowles, Mrs. Charles Allen, Letters of Condolence on death of Letters To CB/From CB: 32/32	1943
b. 3, f. 36	Bridges, Styles Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1946
b. 3, f. 37	Brooks, Robert R.R. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 32/12	1943-1946
b. 3, f. 38	Brown, Prentiss (Bowles' predecessor as OPA Administrator) Letters To CB/From CB: 2/9	1943, 1946
b. 3, f. 39	Brownlee, James (OPA-OES official) Letters To CB/From CB: 10/26	1943
b. 3, f. 40	Brownlee, James (OPA-OES official) Letters To CB/From CB: 30/69	1944
b. 3, f. 41	Brownlee, James (OPA-OES official) Letters To CB/From CB: 22/31	1945 January- May
b. 3, f. 42	Brownlee, James (OPA-OES official) Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1945 June- December
b. 3, f. 43	Brownlee, James (OPA-OES official) Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1946 February- June
b. 3, f. 44	Butler, Ralph Starr Letters To CB/From CB: 10/10	1943-1945
	Butterworth, Paul See: box 11, folder 217	
b. 3, f. 45	Bye, George T. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/10	1944-1945
b. 3, f. 46	Byrnes, James F. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/14	1943-1946
b. 3, f. 47	С	
b. 4, f. 48	Chapman, Oscar L. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/1	1940-1946
b. 4, f. 49	The Choate School Letters To CB/From CB: 11/5	1943-1946
b. 4, f. 50	Clemow, Bice (OPA-OES official) Letters To CB/From CB: 15/7	1943-1946
b. 4, f. 51	Cohen, Benjamin Letters To CB/From CB: 4/10	1943-1946

b. 4, f. 52	Collet, J. Caskie (OES official: Stabilization Administrator) Letters To CB/From CB: 0/5	1945-1946
b. 4, f. 53	Committee for Economic Development Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1944
b. 4, f. 54	Committee for Economic Development Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1945 January- July
b. 4, f. 55	Committee for Economic Development Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1945 August- October
b. 4, f. 56	Committee for Economic Development Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1945 November
b. 4, f. 57	Committee for Economic Development Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1945 December-1946 July
	Connelly, Matthew See: box 12, folder 245	
b. 4, f. 58	Cowles, Gardner and John Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1942-1943, 1945-1946
b. 4, f. 59	Cox, Beneta Letters To CB/From CB: 57/53	1942-1946
b. 4, f. 60	D	
b. 4, f. 61	Daniels, Jonathan Letters To CB/From CB: 5/9	1944-1946
b. 5, f. 62	Davies, Joseph E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1946
b. 5, f. 63	Davies, Ralph K. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1944-1946
b. 5, f. 64	Davis, A. M. and Gilbert, A. M. (Lawyers) Letters To CB/From CB: 28/10	1942-1943, 1945-1946
b. 5, f. 65	Davis, Elmer Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1945-1946
b. 5, f. 66	Davis, John W. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1946
b. 5, f. 67	Davis, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/12	1944-1946
	Democratic National Committee  See: box 1, folder 7 box 5, folder 72 box 6, folder 108 box 9, folder 173	

b. 5, f. 68	Dobberteen, H. H. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1942-1945
b. <b>5</b> , f. <b>69</b>	Dodderidge, Helendeen H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1942-1943
	Dombrowski, James See: <u>box 11, folder 218 box 7, folder 116</u>	
b. 5, f. 70	Dudley, Chester Letters To CB/From CB: 17/12	1942-1946
b. <b>5</b> , f. <b>71</b>	Dudley, H. Andrew Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1942-1946
b. 5, f. 72	E	
	Early, Stephen See: box 12, folder 245	
b. 5, f. 73	Eastman, Marcella (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 6/2	1942-1944
b. <b>5</b> , f. <b>74</b>	Eastman, Marcella (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 27/9	1945
b. 5, f. 75	Eastman, Marcella (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 32/7	1946 January- June
b. <b>5</b> , f. <b>76</b>	Eccles, Marriner Letters To CB/From CB: 0/5	1946
b. 5, f. 77	Emerson, Thomas (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 9/1	1944-1946
b. 5, f. 78	Encyclopedia Britannica Letters To CB/From CB: 8/3	1944 April-July
b. 5, f. 79	Encyclopedia Britannica Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1944 August- November
b. 5, f. 80	Encyclopedia Britannica Letters To CB/From CB: 14/7	1945
b. 5, f. 81	Encyclopedia Britannica Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1946 January- March
b. 5, f. 82	Encyclopedia Britannica Letters To CB/From CB: 13/9	1946 April-July
	See also: box 2, folder 21	

b. 6, f. 84	Field, Richard (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 16/8	1943 November-1944 April
b. 6, f. 85	Field, Richard (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1944 June- December
b. 6, f. 86	Field, Richard (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 16/14	1945-1946
b. 6, f. 87	Forrestal, James Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1942, 1946
b. 6, f. 88	Fortas, Abe Letters To CB/From CB: 7/2	1944-1945
b. 6, f. 89	Francis, Clarence Letters To CB/From CB: 9/7	1943
b. 6, f. 90	Francis, Clarence Letters To CB/From CB: 17/20	1944
b. 6, f. 91	Francis, Clarence Letters To CB/From CB: 12/14	1945
b. 6, f. 92	Freedom House Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1943, 1946
b. 6, f. 93	G	
b. 6, f. 94	Gaer, Joseph Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	1945-1946
b. 6, f. 95	Galbraith, John Kenneth Letters To CB/From CB: 12/17 See also: box 23, folder 427	1943-1946
b. 6, f. 96	Gaston, William Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5	1945-1946
b. 6, f. 97	Gibbs, Marston Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1942-1944
	Gilbert, A. M. See: box 5, folder 64	
b. 6, f. 98	Gilbert, Richard V. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1943-1946
b. 6, f. 99	Ginsburg, David Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1946

b. 6, f. 100	Glazier, William Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1943-1944
b. 6, f. 101	Goddard College Letters To CB/From CB: 9/7	1945-1946
b. 6, f. 102	Goldstein, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1942, 1945-1946
b. 6, f. 103	Goshorn, Clarence Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1943-1945
b. 6, f. 104	Gould, Jay Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1942
b. 6, f. 105	Green, William Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1945-1946
b. 6, f. 106	Guptill, Page Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1942, 1945
b. 6, f. 107	н	
b. 6, f. 108	Hannegan, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 33/47	1944-1946
b. 6, f. 109	Hart, Clyde W. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1944-1946
b. <b>7,</b> f. <b>110</b>	Hart, Henry M., Jr. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 16/7	1943-1946
	Hassett, William See: box 12, folder 245	
b. <b>7,</b> f. 111	Hawkes, Kirby Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1942-1944
b. <b>7,</b> f. 112	Hemenway, C. C. ( <i>The Hartford Times</i> ) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1946
b. <b>7,</b> f. <b>113</b>	Henderson, Leon (first OPA Administrator) Letters To CB/From CB: 5/14	1942-1946
b. <b>7,</b> f. <b>114</b>	Herrick, Elinore Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1942-1943, 1946
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>115</b>	Hertzberg, Sidney Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1942, 1945-1946
b. 7, f. 116	Highlander Folk School Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1943-1946

b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>117</b>	Hobler, Atherton Letters To CB/From CB: 20/33	1942-1946
	Hoffman, Paul See: <u>box 4, folder 53</u>	
b. 7, f. 118	Holmes, Mildred Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1942, 1946
b. 7, f. 119	Holt, Guy Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1945-1946
b. 7, f. 120	Hooker, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1942-1943, 1945-1946
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>121</b>	Hoover, Herbert Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1944
	Hopkins, Harry See: box 12, folder 245	
b. 7, f. 122	Hutchins, Robert M. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1943-1946
. 7 ( 400	See also: box 12, folder 237	
b. 7, f. 123		10101011
b. 7, f. 124	Ickes, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 52/7	1943-1946
b. 7, f. 125	Independent Citizens Committee of Arts, Sciences and Professions Letters To CB/From CB: 0/6	1946
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>126</b>	J	
b. 7, f. 127	Johnston, Eric Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	1946
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>128</b>	Jones, Marvin	1944-1945
	Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	
b. 7, f. 129	Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5  K	
b. 7, f. 129 b. 7, f. 130		1946
	K Kent, Frank	1946 1945-1946
b. 7, f. 130	K Kent, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2 Krock, Arthur	
b. 7, f. 130 b. 7, f. 131	K Kent, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Krock, Arthur Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2  Krug, Julius A.	1945-1946

b. 7, f. 134	LaFollette, Robert and Philip Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1942, 1946
b. 7, f. 135	LaGuardia, Fiorello Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1944, 1946
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>136</b>	LaRoche, Chester Letters To CB/From CB: 1/6	1942, 1946
b. 7, f. 137	Larsen, Roy (Time-Life) Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1942
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>138</b>	Lubin, Isador Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1 See also: box 12, folder 245	1946
b. 7, f. 139	Lucas, Joseph W., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1944-1946
b. 7, f. 140	М	
b. 7, f. 141	McCormack, John M. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1946
b. 7, f. 142	McGraw, James (McGraw-Hill) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1944-1946
b. 7, f. 143	McGuire, Francis and Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1942-1943
b. 7, f. 144	McGuire, John Letters To CB/From CB: 0/6	1946
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>145</b>	McMahon, Brian Letters To CB/From CB: 3/8	1946
b. 8, f. 146	Maloney, Francis Letters To CB/From CB: 37/27	1942
b. 8, f. 147	Maloney, Francis Letters To CB/From CB: 49/56	1943
b. 8, f. 148	Maloney, Francis Letters To CB/From CB: 17/26	1944 January- May
b. 8, f. 149	Maloney, Francis Letters To CB/From CB: 13/21	1944 June- December
b. 8, f. 150	Maloney, Francis Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1945

	McIntyre, William See: box 12, folder 245	
b. 8, f. 151	Montgomery, Donald (OPA consultant) Letters To CB/From CB: 6/10	1942-1943, 1946
b. 8, f. 152	Moody, Blair Letters To CB/From CB: 0/5	1946
b. 8, f. 153	Morgenthau, Henry, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1945-1946
b. 8, f. 154	Mortensen, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1942-1943
b. 8, f. 155	Mortimer, Charles G. Letters To CB/From CB: 14/21	1943-1946
b. 8, f. 156	Munro, David A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1943, 1946
b. 8, f. 157	Murray, James Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1945-1946
b. 8, f. 158	Murray, Philip Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1945-1946
	Myers, Howard See: box 4, folder 53	
b. 8, f. 159	N	
b. 8, f. 160	Nahum, Milton Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1946
b. 8, f. 161	Nathan, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 0/7	1945-1946
	National Association for the Advancement of Colored People See: box 8, folder 154 box 12, folder 244	
b. 8, f. 162	National Association of Manufacturers Letters To CB/From CB: 3/0	1942, 1946
	National Urban League See: box 1, folder 14	
b. 8, f. 163	Nelson, Donald M. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7	1943-1944
	Niles, David See: box 12, folder 245	

b. 8, f. 164	Norwich State Hospital Letters To CB/From CB: 7/3	1942
b. 8, f. 165	0	
b. 8, f. 166	Р	
b. 9, f. 167	Palmer, Howard S. (New York, New Haven and Hartford Railroad Company) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1942-1943, 1946
b. 9, f. 168	Pastore, John Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1946
b. 9, f. 169	Patman, Wright Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1945-1946
b. 9, f. 170	Patton, James Letters To CB/From CB: 34/31	1943-1946
b. 9, f. 171	Pepper, Claude Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1946
	Pitkin, Royce See: box 6, folder 101	
b. 9, f. 172	Pomfret School Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1942, 1944-1945
b. 9, f. 173	Porter, Paul (OPA official; Bowles' successor as OPA Administrator) Letters To CB/From CB: 9/30	1942-1946
b. 9, f. 174	Potter, Zenas (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1944-1946
b. 9, f. 175	Prettyman, E. Barrett (OPA legal advisor) Letters To CB/From CB: 13/6	1943-1944
b. 9, f. 176	Q	
b. 9, f. 177	Quinlan, Frank (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8	1942-1944, 1946
b. <b>9,</b> f. <b>178</b>	R	
b. 9, f. 179	Reuther, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1945-1946
b. 9, f. 180	Revere, Tom Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1945-1946
b. 9, f. 181	Robbins, William M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1942-1943

b. 9, f. 182	Roberts, Helen Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1942-1943
b. 9, f. 183	Rockefeller, Nelson Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5	1944, 1946
b. 9, f. 184	Rodman, Selden Letters To CB/From CB: 6/2	1944-1946
b. 9, f. 185	Rogers, James G., Jr. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 13/17	1942
b. 9, f. 186	Rogers, James G., Jr. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 18/23	1943 January- July
b. 9, f. 187	Rogers, James G., Jr. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 34/5	1943 August- September
b. 9, f. 188	Rogers, James G., Jr. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 40/32	1944 January- April
b. 9, f. 189	Rogers, James G., Jr. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 25/12	1944 May-June
b. 9, f. 190	Rogers, James G., Jr. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 16/20	1944 July
b. 9, f. 191	Rogers, James G., Jr. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 28/49	1944 August- October
b. 9, f. 192	Rogers, James G., Jr. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 21/12	1944 November- December
b. 10, f. 192a	Rogers, James G., Jr. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 36/27	1945 January- February
b. 10, f. 193	Rogers, James G., Jr. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 45/11	1945 March- June
b. 10, f. 194	Rogers, James G., Jr. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 63/11	1945 July- December
b. 10, f. 195	Rogers, James G., Jr. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1946
b. 10, f. 196	Boettiger, Anna (Roosevelt) Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1943
b. 10, f. 197	Roosevelt, Eleanor Letters To CB/From CB: 21/28	1943-1946

b. 10, f. 198	Roosevelt, Franklin D. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/12	1941, 1943-1945
b. 10, f. 199	Roosevelt, Franklin D., Club Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1946
b. 10, f. 200	Roosevelt Memorial	1945
	Roosevelt, Franklin D., Jr. See: box 1, folder 3	
b. 10, f. 201	Rosenberg, Anna M. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1944-1945
b. 10, f. 202	Rosenman, Samuel and Dorothy Letters To CB/From CB: 13/27	1943-1946
b. 10, f. 203	Rubicam, Raymond Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1944-1945
b. 10, f. 204	Ruhm, H. D., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1943, 1945
b. 10, f. 205	S	
	St. John, George See: <u>Box 126, folder 126</u>	
b. 10, f. 206	Schneeberg, Edwin Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1943-1946
b. 10, f. 207	Seid, Herman Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	1942, 1946
b. 10, f. 208	Seymour, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1942-1943, 1946
b. 10, f. 209	Shepard, Odell Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1944, 1946
b. 10, f. 210	Sherman, Harry Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1942, 1944
b. 10, f. 211	Shinnick, William Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1942-1943
b. 11, f. 212	Simon and Schuster (publishers of <i>Tomorrow Without Fear</i> ) Letters To CB/From CB: 26/28	1945-1946
b. 11, f. 213	Smith, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1943-1945

b. 11, f. 214	Smith, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5	1944, 1946
b. 11, f. 215	Smith, J. Francis Letters To CB/From CB: 26/28	1942-1946
b. 11, f. 216	Snyder, John Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7	1945-1946
b. 11, f. 217	Society of Friends Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1946
b. 11, f. 218	Southern Conference for Human Welfare (James Dombrowski) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1942
b. 11, f. 219	Spadea, James V. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1942
b. 11, f. 220	Spence, Brent Letters To CB/From CB: 0/5	1945, 1946
b. 11, f. 221	Stanford, Dorothy and Alfred (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 12/10	1942-1946
b. 11, f. 222	Stanley, Morris Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1942
	Steelman, John See: box 12, folder 245	
b. 11, f. 223	Т	
b. 11, f. 224	Taylor, Mary Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1942-1943
b. 11, f. 225	Thomas, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1942-1943
b. 11, f. 226	Thompson, Dorothy Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1944, 1946
b. 11, f. 227	Timm, Tyrus R. (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1945-1946
	Time-Life See: box 7, folder 137 Part II, Series I., box 40, folder 297 box 9, folder 205	
b. 11, f. 228	Tracy, William B. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1942
b. 11, f. 229	Truman, Harry S. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/11	1945

	Truman, Harry S.	
	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1946 June-July
	Tally, Grace See: box 12, folder 245	
b. 11, f. 232	U	
	United States Government Agencies Letters To CB/From CB: 7/14	1942-1944, 1946
,	United States Government: <i>OPA File</i> : Connecticut Period Letters To CB/From CB: 24/21	1942 January-1943 June
r (	United States Government: <i>OPA File</i> : Correspondence and materials on reorganization of OPA management turned over to Bowles when he became OPA General Manager  Letters To CB/From CB: 21 items	1943 June-July
	United States Government: <i>OPA File</i> : Washington Period	1943
•	Letters To CB/From CB: 43/20	August-1946 February
	United States Government: <i>OES File</i> Letters To CB/From CB: 10/111  See also: box 1, folder 5 box 1, folder 8 box 2, folder 19 box 3, folder 33 box 3, folder 37 box 3, folder 38 box 3, folder 39 box 4, folder 50 box 4, folder 52 box 5, folder 73 box 5, folder 77 box 6, folder 84 box 6, folder 98 box 6, folder 109 box 7, folder 110 box 7, folder 113 box 8, folder 151 box 9, folder 173 box 9, folder 174 box 9, folder 175 box 9, folder 185 box 11, folder 221 box 11, folder 227 box 12, folder	1946 February 26-July 15
b. 12, f. 237	University of Chicago Letters To CB/From CB: 10/5 See also: box 2, folder 22 box 6, folder 107	1943-1946
b. 12, f. 238	V	
	Vinson, Frederick Letters To CB/From CB: 10/17	1943-1946
b. 12, f. 240	W	
	Wagner, Robert F. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/7	1945-1946
	Wallace, Donald (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 46/23	1943-1946

b. 12, f. 243	Wallace, Henry A. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/41	1943-1946
b. 12, f. 244	White, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	1946
b. 12, f. 245	White House Staff Letters To CB/From CB: 35/71  See also: box 4, folder 51 box 4, folder 61 box 10, folder 202	1943-1946
b. 12, f. 246	Whitman, Albert E. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/13	1942-1943
b. 12, f. 247	Wilkinson, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1942
b. 12, f. 248	Williams, Frances (OPA official) Letters To CB/From CB: 1/6	1945-1946
b. 13, f. 249	Winchell, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	1946
b. 13, f. 250	Woodhouse, Chase Going Letters To CB/From CB: 5/8	1942-1943, 1946
b. 13, f. 251	Woolley, John Elliott Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1942
b. 13, f. 252	Wyatt, Wilson Letters To CB/From CB: 0/5	1946
b. 13, f. 253	Υ	
b. <b>13</b> , f. <b>254</b>	Yale University Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3 See also: box 10, folder 208	1942-1943, 1945
b. 13, f. 255	Z	
b. 13, f. 256	Letters, memos, messages, etc sender unidentified	1942-1946
b. 13, f. 257	Correspondence re: travel and expense account	1941-1942 June
b. 13, f. 258	Correspondence re: travel and expense account includes travel vouchers	1942 July-1943 March
b. 13, f. 259	Form letters of farewell	1946 July
b. 13, f. 260	Correspondence of others, photocopied from National Archives for use in writing Promises to Keep	1941-1946
b. 13, f. 261	Mailing lists - Connecticut Democratic Town Chairmen; other Democratic officials	[1945 Aug?]
b. 13, f. 262	Mailing lists - OPA personnel	

b. 13, f. 263	Mailing lists - local board members, Connecticut OPA	1945 August- September
b. 13, f. 264	Mailing lists - local information panel members	
b. 13, f. 265	Mailing lists used in mailing farewell letters	
b. 14, f. 266	Address list for radio and newspaper correspondents, commentators and editors	1946

### Part I, II: Speeches, Statements and Writings, 1942-1946

(9 boxes)

Bowles, used, his speeches, and writings as a vehicle to secure the cooperation of the American public in rationing and price control. He was a tireless user of the radio and his weekly radio speeches constitute a valuable chronicle of OPA policies. In addition, through his speeches and articles, and his book, *Tomorrow Without Fear*, Bowles set forth many of the opinions on domestic and foreign policy issues which he had formed during the war. The series is organized in three sub-series:

- 1. Speeches
- 2. Statements
- 3. Writings
- 1. Speeches: radio talks as well as formal speeches. The folders may contain drafts, notes, and final copies. The radio speeches are filed first and are arranged in chronological order, together with a list of stations carrying the talks. The rest of the speeches are filed following the radio talks. They, too, are arranged chronologically.
- 2. Statements: Bowles' press conferences, press releases, testimony before Congressional committees and various statements and form letters sent in multiple copy to Congress. The press conferences and releases are arranged together in chronological order, as is the Congressional material.
- 3. Writings: materials for Bowles' articles, letters to the editor, and his book, *Tomorrow Without Fear*. The articles and letters to the editor are arranged together in chronological order. Folders may include drafts, and printed copies. (Additional articles will be found in the scrapbooks in Series IV). Materials for *Tomorrow Without Fear* follow. Drafts are arranged by chapter in the printed copy. (A printed copy of the book has been kept with the papers). notes, drafts with criticism, illustrations, galleys, and promotional material are also included. For discussion of the publication of the book see correspondence (Series I) with Simon and Schuster.

S	peeches	
b. <b>15,</b> f. <b>267</b>	List of stations carrying Bowles' weekly radio talks	
b. 15, f. 268	One minute radio spot announcements, Connecticut State Rationing Administration	1942 January
b. 15, f. 269-283	Connecticut OPA radio speeches	1942 February-1943 May
b. 16, f. 284-290	Connecticut OPA radio speeches	1943 June- December
b. 16, f. 291	Undated radio materials	1943-1944
b. 16, f. 292-306	Radio speeches as OPA Administrator	1944 January-1945 March
b. 17, f. 307-316	Radio speeches as OPA Administrator	1945 April-1946 January
b. 17, f. 317	Radio speeches by other OPA officials	1946 February

### Speeches (continued)

b. 17, f. 318-322	Radio speeches as Economic Stabilizer	1946 February-1946 June
b. 17, f. 323	Final radio speech as Economic Stabilizer	1946 July 2
b. 17, f. 324	Young Men's Board of Trade	1941 November 12
b. 17, f. 325	"War Effort Versus the Post-War World" English	1942 March 21
b. 17, f. 325	Speech for Price Rally at New Britain	1942 November 30
b. 17, f. 326	Food Fights for Freedom, New York, Chicago	1943 August
b. 17, f. 326	Address before Consumer Goods Committee, Washington	1943 September 15
b. 17, f. 326	AFL Convention, Boston	1943 October 9
b. 17, f. 326	Grocery Manufacturers Association	1943 November 5
b. 17, f. 327	Home Front Pledge Message for Motion Picture Trailer	[1943 August- Oct]
b. 17, f. 328	Undated charts and information apparently used in preparation of speeches	1943-1946
b. 17, f. 329	Undated speech materials	[1944?]
b. 17, f. 330	notes for Federal Reserve speech	[1944]
b. 17, f. 330	notes for a talk to dairymen	[1947]
b. 17, f. 331	Home Front Pledge	1944 January 12
b. 17, f. 331	Mississippi Governor Inauguration	1944 January 18
b. 17, f. 331	Conference of Mayors, Chicago	1944 January 20
b. 17, f. 332	Draft, "Road Ahead" Conference	1944 February 7
b. 17, f. 332	American Retail Federation, New York	1944 February 29
b. 17, f. 332	New York Times Hall	1944 February 29
b. 17, f. 333	"Price Control Today and Business After the War," Economic Club, Detroit English	1944 April 24
b. 17, f. 334	National Better Business Bureaus, Chicago	1944 April 25
b. 17, f. 335	"What Happens After the War?" English	1944 May 3

### Speeches (continued)

b. 17, f. 335	"The Role of Government After the War," Yale University English	1944 May 8
b. 17, f. 336	"As Our Farmers Face the Challenge of Peace," Des Moines English	1944 June 2
b. 17, f. 337	Ohio State Grange	1944 August 10
b. 17, f. 337	Dallas Chamber of Commerce	1944 August 21
b. 18, f. 338	San Francisco Chamber of Commerce	1944 August 25
b. 18, f. 338	Seattle Chamber of Commerce	1944 August 28
b. 18, f. 338	Denver Citizens for Victory Club	1944 August 31
b. 18, f. 339	Commerce and Industry Association, New York	1944 October 16
b. 18, f. 340	New England Council of Governors, Boston	1944 November 16
b. 18, f. 340	National Grange, Winston-Salem	1944 November 22
b. 18, f. 340	AFL Convention, New Orleans	1944 November 24
b. 18, f. 341	American Management Association, New York	1945 January 3
b. 18, f. 341	Magazine editors, New York	1945 January 29
b. 18, f. 342	Board of Trade, New York	1945 May 10
b. 18, f. 342	Chamber of Commerce, Atlanta	1945 May 17
b. 18, f. 343	Maryland Anti-Inflation Committee, Baltimore	1945 June 14
b. 18, f. 343	Chamber of Commerce, Hartford	1945 June 15
b. 18, f. 344	OPA staff meetings	1945 July 3-4
b. 18, f. 345	Speech	1945 August 17
b. 18, f. 345	National Industrial Conference Board, New York	1945 September 20
b. 18, f. 346	Illinois Manufacturers Association, Chicago	1945 October 2
b. 18, f. 347	New Council for American Business, New York	1945 December 5
b. 18, f. 347	National Association of Manufacturers, New York	1945 December 6
b. 18, f. 347	Ohio State Grange, Columbus	1945 December 11
b. 18, f. 348	National Farmers Union Convention, Topeka	1946 March 5

### Speeches (continued)

b. 18, f. 349       Democratic Women's Clubs of Connecticut       1946 March 16         b. 18, f. 350       American Retail Federation       1946 April 1         b. 18, f. 350       New Haven speech       [1946 Apr]         b. 18, f. 350       Southern Illinois Teachers Institute       [1946 spring]         b. 18, f. 351       Suggestions for American Veterans Committee speech, New York       1946 May 2         b. 18, f. 351       Emergency Committee for Renewal of Price Control, Chicago (draft)       1946 May 4         b. 18, f. 352       Keep the Peace Rally, Washington       1946 May 8         b. 18, f. 352       "Mother's Day" English       1946 May 11         b. 18, f. 352       Citizens Rally, New York       1946 May 12         b. 18, f. 353       Society for Personnel Administration       1946 May 27         b. 18, f. 353       Connecticut State Society       1946 June 18         Statements         b. 18, f. 354-357       Press conferences and statements to the press       1943 July-1945 May         b. 19, f. 360-361       Testimony, statements and form letters to Congress       1943
b. 18, f. 350 New Haven speech [1946 Apr] b. 18, f. 350 Southern Illinois Teachers Institute [1946 spring] b. 18, f. 351 Suggestions for American Veterans Committee speech, New York 1946 May 2 b. 18, f. 351 Emergency Committee for Renewal of Price Control, Chicago (draft) 1946 May 4 b. 18, f. 352 Keep the Peace Rally, Washington 1946 May 8 b. 18, f. 352 "Mother's Day" 1946 May 11 English 1946 May 12 b. 18, f. 353 Citizens Rally, New York 1946 May 27 b. 18, f. 353 Society for Personnel Administration 1946 May 27 b. 18, f. 353 Connecticut State Society 1946 June 18 Statements b. 18, f. 354-357 Press conferences and statements to the press 1943 July-1945 May b. 19, f. 358-359 Press conferences and statements to the press 1945 June-1946
b. 18, f. 350 Southern Illinois Teachers Institute [1946 spring] b. 18, f. 351 Suggestions for American Veterans Committee speech, New York 1946 May 2 b. 18, f. 351 Emergency Committee for Renewal of Price Control, Chicago (draft) 1946 May 4 b. 18, f. 352 Keep the Peace Rally, Washington 1946 May 8 b. 18, f. 352 "Mother's Day" English b. 18, f. 352 Citizens Rally, New York 1946 May 12 b. 18, f. 353 Society for Personnel Administration 1946 May 27 b. 18, f. 353 Connecticut State Society 1946 June 18 Statements b. 18, f. 354-357 Press conferences and statements to the press 1943 July-1945 May b. 19, f. 358-359 Press conferences and statements to the press
b. 18, f. 351 Suggestions for American Veterans Committee speech, New York 1946 May 2 b. 18, f. 351 Emergency Committee for Renewal of Price Control, Chicago (draft) 1946 May 4 b. 18, f. 352 Keep the Peace Rally, Washington 1946 May 8 b. 18, f. 352 "Mother's Day" English 1946 May 11 b. 18, f. 352 Citizens Rally, New York 1946 May 12 b. 18, f. 353 Society for Personnel Administration 1946 May 27 b. 18, f. 353 Connecticut State Society 1946 June 18 Statements b. 18, f. 354-357 Press conferences and statements to the press 1943 July-1945 May b. 19, f. 358-359 Press conferences and statements to the press 1945 June-1946
b. 18, f. 351 Emergency Committee for Renewal of Price Control, Chicago (draft)  b. 18, f. 352 Keep the Peace Rally, Washington  1946 May 8  b. 18, f. 352 "Mother's Day" English  1946 May 11  b. 18, f. 352 Citizens Rally, New York  1946 May 12  b. 18, f. 353 Society for Personnel Administration  1946 May 27  b. 18, f. 353 Connecticut State Society  1946 June 18  Statements  b. 18, f. 354-357 Press conferences and statements to the press  1943 July-1945 May  b. 19, f. 358-359 Press conferences and statements to the press  1945 June-1946
b. 18, f. 352 Keep the Peace Rally, Washington 1946 May 8 b. 18, f. 352 "Mother's Day" English 1946 May 11 b. 18, f. 352 Citizens Rally, New York 1946 May 12 b. 18, f. 353 Society for Personnel Administration 1946 May 27 b. 18, f. 353 Connecticut State Society 1946 June 18 Statements b. 18, f. 354-357 Press conferences and statements to the press 1943 July-1945 May b. 19, f. 358-359 Press conferences and statements to the press 1945 June-1946
b. 18, f. 352       "Mother's Day" English       1946 May 11         b. 18, f. 352       Citizens Rally, New York       1946 May 12         b. 18, f. 353       Society for Personnel Administration       1946 May 27         b. 18, f. 353       Connecticut State Society       1946 June 18         Statements         b. 18, f. 354-357       Press conferences and statements to the press       1943 July-1945 May         b. 19, f. 358-359       Press conferences and statements to the press       1945 June-1946
b. 18, f. 352 Citizens Rally, New York 1946 May 12 b. 18, f. 353 Society for Personnel Administration 1946 May 27 b. 18, f. 353 Connecticut State Society 1946 June 18  Statements  b. 18, f. 354-357 Press conferences and statements to the press 1943 July-1945 May  b. 19, f. 358-359 Press conferences and statements to the press 1945 June-1946
b. 18, f. 353  Society for Personnel Administration  1946 May 27  b. 18, f. 353  Connecticut State Society  1946 June 18  Statements  b. 18, f. 354-357  Press conferences and statements to the press  1943 July-1945  May  b. 19, f. 358-359  Press conferences and statements to the press  1945 June-1946
b. 18, f. 353  Connecticut State Society  Statements  b. 18, f. 354-357  Press conferences and statements to the press  1943 July-1945  May  b. 19, f. 358-359  Press conferences and statements to the press  1945 June-1946
Statements  b. 18, f. 354-357 Press conferences and statements to the press 1943 July-1945 May  b. 19, f. 358-359 Press conferences and statements to the press 1945 June-1946
b. 18, f. 354-357 Press conferences and statements to the press 1943 July-1945 May b. 19, f. 358-359 Press conferences and statements to the press 1945 June-1946
b. 19, f. 358-359 Press conferences and statements to the press 1945 June-1946
b. 19. f. 360-361 Testimony, statements and form letters to Congress 1943
November-1944 March 11
b. 19, f. 362 Testimony, statements and form letters to Congress: appearance before Senate Banking and Currency Committee
b. 19, f. 363 Testimony, statements and form letters to Congress: letter 1944 March 22
b. 19, f. 364 Testimony, statements and form letters to Congress: appearance before House Banking and Currency Committee
b. 19, f. 365 Testimony, statements and form letters to Congress: form letters 1944 April 13-May 17
b. 19, f. 366 Testimony, statements and form letters to Congress: statement to House 1944 May 16 Banking and Currency Committee
b. 19, f. 367 Testimony, statements and form letters to Congress: statement to Senate 1944 May 17 and House Banking and Currency Committees
b. 19, f. 368 Testimony, statements and form letters to Congress 1944 May 26- December
b. 19, f. 369 Testimony, statements and form letters to Congress: undated materials [1945?]

#### Statements (continued)

b. 19, f. 370-371	Testimony, statements and form letters to Congress	1945 January- March
b. 20, f. 372-375	Testimony, statements and form letters to Congress	1945 April-1945 December
b. 20, f. 376	Testimony, statements and form letters to Congress	1946 February- May
Writ	tings	
b. 20, f. 377	"What's Wrong With the Isolationists," English	1941 December
b. 20, f. 378	Letter to the Editor,	1943 June 10
b. 20, f. 378	"Rationing Is Doing Its Job," English	1943 October 24
b. 20, f. 378	"You Can Make or Break the Black Market," English	1943 December
b. 20, f. 378	"How About the Cost of Living?," English	1943 December 12
b. 20, f. 379	Draft article for , "How About Your Cost of Living?"	[1943 fall]
b. 20, f. 380	"'Black Buyers' Make 'Black Markets'," English	1944 April 16
b. 20, f. 380	"When Will Rationing End?," English	1944 May 6
b. 20, f. 381	Letter to the Editor,	1944 June 18
b. 20, f. 381	"The Deadly Menace of Black Gasoline," English	1944 July 30
b. 20, f. 381	"Will Things Cost More After the War?," English	1944 October 14
b. 20, f. 382	Letter to the Editor	[1944 Dec]
b. 20, f. 382	"When Can We Lift Price Controls?," English	1945 March
b. 20, f. 383	"Price Control The Task Ahead," proposed article for English	[1945 Jan]
b. 20, f. 384	"OPA Volunteers: Big Democracy in Action," English	1945 March 19
b. 20, f. 384	"Why Rationing Must Continue," English	1945 May
b. 20, f. 384	"Hold the Line Is Still the Cry," English	1945 May 13

#### Writings (continued)

b. 20, f. 385	"Let's Have a Building Boom That Won't Bust," English	1945 September 22
b. 20, f. 385	"Reconversion Pricing," English	1945 September
b. 20, f. 386	"Why OPA Will Stand Pat on Price Control," English	1945 October 12
b. 20, f. 386	"Price Control Must Stay," English	1945 October 27
b. 20, f. 387	"4,000,000 Families Want to Build or Buy," English	1945 November 11
b. 20, f. 388	"Price Control: A Reconversion Must," English	1945 November
b. 20, f. 388	"Youth's Stake in Price Control," English	1945 December
b. 20, f. 389	Draft, "Price Control and Reconversion"	[1945 Sep?]
b. 20, f. 389	Draft, article	1945-1946
b. 20, f. 389	Draft, "I Left Business to Become a Bureaucrat,"	[1945 fall]
b. 20, f. 390	"How Much Will It Cost to Build?," English	1945
b. 20, f. 391	"Crisis in Clothes," English	1946 January 19
b. 20, f. 392	Statement for "Look Forum,"	1946 January 22
b. 20, f. 392	"Message to Employees," English	1946 February 18
b. 20, f. 392	"The Line Must Be Held!," English	1946 March
b. 20, f. 393	"The Pied Pipers of Profits," English	1946 March 4
b. 20, f. 394	Article in	1946 March 6
b. 20, f. 394	Letter to the Editor,	1946 March 18
b. 20, f. 395	"Bowles Answers Six Vital Questions," English	1946 March 24
b. 20, f. 396	"How to Keep Your Building Costs Down," English	1946 April
b. 20, f. 396	"What Price Control Means to the Average American Negro," English	1946 April
b. 20, f. 396	"Where Do We Stand Today?," English	1946 June

#### Writings (continued)

b. 20, f. 397	Letter to the Editor,	1946 July 2
b. 20, f. 398	Undated writings	[1946]
b. 20, f. 398	"OPA Reports on Price Control" English	
b. 20, f. 398	"How You and Your Family Can Get More and Have More" English	
b. 20, f. 398	"Our Price Control Policy" English	
b. 20, f. 398	"Outline For an Economic Primer" English	
b. 21, f. 399-400	Tomorrow Without Fear preparatory notes, memoranda, outlines, and background material	
b. 21, f. 401-403	Tomorrow Without Fear early chapter drafts	
b. 21, f. 404	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for dedication and preface	
b. 21, f. 405	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for Chapter I	
b. 21, f. 406	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for Chapter II	
b. 22, f. 407	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for Chapter III	
b. 22, f. 408	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for Chapter IV	
b. 22, f. 409	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for Chapter V	
b. 22, f. 410	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for Chapters VI, VII or VIII	
b. 22, f. 411	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for Chapters VI, VII or VIII	
b. 22, f. 412	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for Chapter VI	
b. 22, f. 413	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for Chapter VII	
b. 22, f. 414	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for Chapter VIII	
b. 22, f. 415	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for Chapter IX	
b. 22, f. 416	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for Chapter X	
b. 22, f. 417	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for Chapter XI	
b. 22, f. 418	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for Chapter XII	
b. 22, f. 419	Tomorrow Without Fear drafts for Chapter XIII and an unpublished appendix	
b. 22, f. 420	charts English	1946
b. 23, f. 421-423	Tomorrow Without Fear galleys	

## Writings (continued)

b. 23, f. 424	proofs English	1946
b. 23, f. 425	Tomorrow Without Fear list of persons to whom Bowles sent galleys	
b. 23, f. 426	Tomorrow Without Fear galley proofs with marginal criticisms by unidentified persons	
b. 23, f. 427	Tomorrow Without Fear galley proofs with marginal criticisms by John Kenneth Galbraith	
b. 23, f. 428	promotional material English	1946
b. 23, f. 429	Lists used in mailing copies of	1946

## Part I, III: OPA Reports and Printed Material, 1940-1947

(3 boxes)

Series III is composed of reports and other types of printed material relating to OPA. Though some of this material dates from the time Bowles headed OPA, for the most part the reports and printed material in this series were produced after Bowles' resignation and hence technically after the termination date for Part I of the Bowles Papers. The Series includes a nearly complete set of the Historical Reports on War Administration: Office of Price Administration. (This material duplicates items already in the collections of the Public Documents Room, Sterling Memorial Library.)

b. 24, f. 430	OPA Economic Data Series (selected items)	
b. 24, f. 431	Historical Reports on War Administration: "Chronology of the Office of Price Administration, January 1941-November 1946"	
b. 25, f. 432	Historical Reports on War Administration: "OPA Bibliography, 1940-1947"	
b. 25, f. 433	Historical Reports on War Administration: "The Beginnings of OPA"	
b. 25, f. 434	Historical Reports on War Administration: "A History of Ration Banking"	
b. 25, f. 435	Historical Reports on War Administration: "Wartime Apparel Price Control"	
b. 25, f. 436	Historical Reports on War Administration: "Field Administration of Wartime Rationing"	
b. 25, f. 437	Historical Reports on War Administration: "OPA and the Public Utility Commissions"	
b. 25, f. 438	Historical Reports on War Administration: "Studies in Industrial Price Control"	
b. 25, f. 439	Historical Reports on War Administration: "Problems in Price Control: Pricing Standards"	
b. 25, f. 440	Historical Reports on War Administration: "Problems in Price Control: Changing Production Patterns"	
b. <b>25</b> , f. <b>441</b>	Historical Reports on War Administration: "Problems in Price Control: Stabilization Subsidies"	
b. 25, f. 442	Historical Reports on War Administration: "Problems in Price Control: Legal Phases"	
b. 26, f. 443	Historical Reports on War Administration: "Problems in Price Control: National Office Organization and Management"	
b. 26, f. 444	Historical Reports on War Administration: "Studies in Food Rationing"	
b. 26, f. 445	Historical Reports on War Administration: "Volunteers in OPA"	
b. 26, f. 446	Preliminary Inventories of the Records of OPA in National Archives	
b. 26, f. 447	Preliminary Inventory of the Records of the Office of War Mobilization and Reconversion in National Archives	
b. 26, f. 448	Miscellaneous OPA price and rationing regulations and forms	1942-1943
b. 26, f. 449	Miscellaneous OPA publicity	1945-1946

# Part I, IV: Appointment Calendars, Clippings, and Scrapbooks, 1943-January 1947 (4 boxes)

Series IV includes appointment calendars for 1943-January and several folders of unmounted clippings about Bowles and OPA. The scrapbooks, beginning July 1943 and running through the end of 1946, include clippings about Bowles and OPA and a few articles written by Bowles.

b. 27, f. 450-453	Appointment Calendars	1943-1946 January
b. 27, f. 454	Newspaper cartoons on new wage-price policy	1946 February
b. 27, f. 455	Miscellaneous unmounted clippings	
	Articles about Bowles:	
b. 27, f. 456	Time	1943 July 26
b. 27, f. 456	"Piece for <i>Life</i> English	[1945?]
b. 27, f. 456	Robert Richards, "'B & B' Intoxicating, but it Ain't Likker," Broadcasting	1946 February 18
	Articles About Bowles:	
b. <b>27</b> , f. <b>457</b>	Selden Rodman, "Chester Bowles," Harper's Magazine	1946 April
b. 27, f. 457	<i>Newsweek</i> English	1946 May 6
b. 27, f. 458	Teletype news highlights compiled by OPA	1946 January 2- March 6
b. 28	Chester Bowles Scrapbook Number 1	1943 July 1-1944 September 30
b. 28	Scrapbook on the occasion of Chester Bowles' visit to Texas	1944 August 19, 20, 21
b. <b>29</b>	Chester Bowles Scrapbook Number 2	1944 October 1-1945 December 21
b. 29	Chester Bowles Scrapbook Number 3	1946
b. 30	Scrapbook	1946 January-1947 January

### Part II, I: General Correspondence, 1946-1951

(21 boxes)

Although, this series contains little official Bowles correspondence as Governor it is a rich source for his political activities while out of office. There is extensive correspondence on the "dump-Truman" movement, Bowles' criticism of Truman's foreign and domestic policies, his work for the United Nations, and his strong connection with the liberal wing of the Democratic Party, with members of the Americans for Democratic Action, and with organized labor. There is also much material on Connecticut state politics. Note, for example, files on labor organizations, on political leaders like John Bailey and William Patterson, and on pollster Elmo Roper. Through Secretary of State George C. Marshall, through William Benton (for a time Assistant Secretary of State), and other officials (note the correspondence from Frank Howley of the American Military Government in Berlin), Bowles kept in touch with national and foreign policy.

Bowles maintained his correspondence with former and active OPA personnel as they moved into new positions after the end of OPA in 1946-1947. Examples include the files of R.R.R. Brooks, Bice Clemow, Philip Coombs, Max McCullough, Everett Reimer, Roderick Riley (especially on the death of OPA), U.S. Government: Department of Commerce, Economic Stabilization Agency, and Donald Wallace, among others.

General Correspondence also includes correspondence about Bowles' nomination and confirmation as Ambassador to India and Nepal, and important correspondence about recruiting personnel for India, as well as letters of congratulation.

The scant amount of Bowles' gubernatorial correspondence consists chiefly of small Connecticut state agencies file, a Connecticut mayors file, and some correspondence with officials and heads of state commissions filed by name. For correspondence on the state housing program, see the files of Philip Coombs, Bernard Loshbough, the Syracuse Housing Authority, Carroll Shanks, Nathan Straus, U.S. Government: Office of Housing Expediter, and, Housing and Home Finance Agency. For information on the National Guard, see U.S. Government: Department of Defense. On civil rights, see NAACP, Leverett Saltonstall, U.S. Government: Department of Defense, and Frances Williams.

The files of Charles Sawyer, Oscar Ewing, Maurice Tobin, and U.S. Government: General Services Administration provide material on development and employment. For correspondence on the Commission on State Government Organization, see the files of Carter Atkins, James G. Rogers, Jr., and Frederick Shuckman.

In the Connecticut State Library's small collection of Bowles' gubernatorial papers (composed chiefly of files of state agencies, boards and commissions), the files of the State Housing Authority in particular appear to be substantial and include correspondence of the State Housing Authority Administrator, Bernard Loshbough, reports, and press releases. For a listing of these files, see the Appendix at the end of Part II.

The correspondence is arranged alphabetically by name of the individual or organization. "Correspondence of Others," multiple recipient letters and a few unidentified letters are filed at the end of the alphabetical listing. The correspondence appears to be incomplete and has some gaps, especially for Bowles' 1949-1950 period as governor. The correspondence about political appointments and job applications, in Part II, Series II., may contain additional correspondence with individuals active in Connecticut politics, which has not always been cross-referenced.

b. 31, f. 1	Ab-Am	
b. 31, f. 2	Acheson, Dean Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1949-1951

b. 31, f. 3	Advertising Club of Hartford Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1946-1947
b. 31, f. 4	Agronsky, Martin Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1948-1949
b. 31, f. 5	Aiken, George Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1947, 1951
	Allen, Frederick Lewis See: box 38, folder 206	
	Allen, George V. See: box 48, folder 530	
b. 31, f. 6	Allen, Stanley Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1950-1951
b. 31, f. 7	Alpert, Irwin Mayo Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1947
b. 31, f. 8	Alsop, Joseph and Stewart Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1947
b. 31, f. 9	Amalgamated Clothing Workers of America Letters To CB/From CB: 10/10	1948, 1950-1951
b. 31, f. 10	American Association for the United Nations Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1947, 1951
b. 31, f. 11	American Bar Association Radio Committee Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1947
b. 31, f. 12	American Broadcasting Company Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947
b. 31, f. 13	American Civil Liberties Union Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8	1947-1948, 1951
	American Federation of Labor See: box 35, folder 120 box 38, folder 198 box 40, folder 264 box 46, folder 463	
b. 31, f. 14	American Federation of Musicians Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1950-1951
b. 31, f. 15	American Federation of State, County and Municipal Employees Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948, 1951
b. <b>31</b> , f. <b>16</b>	American Friends Service Committee Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1947-1948, 1951

b. 31, f. 17	American Jewish Committee Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1948
b. 31, f. 18	American Jewish Congress Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1946-1948
b. 31, f. 19	American Labor Party Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1946
b. 31, f. 20	American Marketing Association Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1946-1947
b. 31, f. 21	American Veterans Committee Letters To CB/From CB: 18/15	1947-1948
b. 31, f. 22	Americans for Democratic Action Letters To CB/From CB: 28/21  See also: box 34, folder 106 box 36, folder 140 box 38, folder 216 box 38, folder 217 box 39, folder 229 box 40, folder 275 box 40, folder 280 box 40, folder 288 box 43, folder 382 box 44, folder 405 box 44, folder 410 box 45, folder 425 box 45, folder 448 box 45, folder 449 box 47, folder 487 box50, folder 583 box 50, folder 589 box 51, folder 595 box 42, folder 341 box 50, folder 581	1947-1951
b. 31, f. 23	An-Ay	
	Anderson, C. T. See: box 44, folder 404	
b. 31, f. 24	Arvey, Joseph M. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3	1948
b. 31, f. 25	Auerbach, Carl Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1947, 1949
b. 31, f. 26	Auerbach, Tess (Mrs. William) Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947
b. 31, f. 27	Ba-Be	
b. 31, f. 28	Backman, Kenneth Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947, 1951
b. 31, f. 29	Bailey, John Letters To CB/From CB: 8/23 See also: Part II, Series II.	1946-1951
b. 32, f. 30	Baker, Daniel and Evelyn Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1950-1951
b. 32, f. 31	Baker, Geoffrey Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1946

b. 32, f. 32	Baker, William R., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948
b. 32, f. 33	Baldwin, Raymond E. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1947-1949
	Baldwin, Roger N. See: box 31, folder 13	
b. 32, f. 34	Baldwin, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 20/22	1946-1951
b. 32, f. 35	Bane, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1946-1948, 1951
b. 32, f. 36	Bardacke, Gregory J. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6 See also: box 48, folder 526	1948, 1950-1951
b. 32, f. 37	Barkley, Alben Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1947-1948, 1951
b. 32, f. 38	Barnes, Irston R. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1949-1940
b. 32, f. 39	Barstow, Robbins Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1948
b. 32, f. 40	Baruch, Bernard M. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1948
b. 32, f. 41	Baruch, Stanley Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1950-1951
b. 32, f. 42	Basine, Joseph B. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1947-1948
b. 32, f. 43	Bassett, Francis J. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1948, 1951
b. 32, f. 44	Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/4	1947, 1949-1951
b. 32, f. 45-50	Benton, William	1946-1950
b. 33, f. 51	Benton, William	1951
	Benton and Bowles, Incorporated  See: box 32, folder 32 box 33, folder 78 box 36, folder 136 box 36, folder 138 box 38, folder 190 box 39, folder 222 box 46, folder 479	

b. 33, f. 53         Bergeron, Lorenzo Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2         1950-1951           b. 33, f. 54         Berkman, Edward O. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/7 See also: box 48, folder 526         1950-1951           b. 33, f. 55         Bi-Bo         1949-1950           b. 33, f. 56         Biemiller, Andrew J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2         1949-1950           b. 33, f. 57         Bingham, Alfred Letters To CB/From CB: 18/14         1950-1951           b. 33, f. 58         Bingham, Jonathan B. Letters To CB/From CB: 18/14         1950-1951           b. 33, f. 59         Bissell, Richard M., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5         1946-1947, 1951           b. 33, f. 60         Bissell, William T. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5         1947, 1950-1951           b. 33, f. 61         Block, Herb Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2         1947-1948, 1951           b. 33, f. 62         Blown, William E. See: box 42, folder 362         1947-1948, 1951           b. 33, f. 63         Bosh, William B. See: box 42, folder 362         1950-1951           b. 33, f. 63         Bosk, Herb Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2         1948, 1950-1951           b. 33, f. 63         Bosk, William M., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6         1948, 1950-1951           b. 33, f. 63         Bray         1947, 1948, 1950-1951           b. 33, f. 65         Bray         1947, 1948, 1950-1951	b. 33, f. 52	Berge, Wendell Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947-1948
Letters To CB/From CB: 4/7	b. 33, f. 53	-	1951
Day	b. 33, f. 54	Letters To CB/From CB: 4/7	1950-1951
Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	b. 33, f. 55	Bi-Bo	
Letters To CB/From CB: 18/14         b. 33, f. 58       Bingham, Jonathan B. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1950-1951         b. 33, f. 59       Bissell, Richard M., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5       1946-1947, 1951         b. 33, f. 60       Bissell, William T. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5       1947, 1950-1951         Biliven, Bruce See: box 42, folder 363       1947-1948, 1951         b. 33, f. 61       Block, Herb Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2       1946-1948         b. 33, f. 62       Blumenthal, Frederick Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6       1946-1948         b. 33, f. 63       Bohn, William E. See: box 42, folder 362       1951         b. 33, f. 64       Boscaino, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2       1951         b. 33, f. 65       Br-By         b. 33, f. 66       Brand, Evelyn S. (Friends of Democracy) Letters To CB/From CB: 8/9       1950-1951         b. 33, f. 67       Brant, Francis L.       1950-1951	b. 33, f. 56		1949-1950
Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3   1946-1947, 1951   1946-1947, 1951   1946-1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1950-1951   1947, 1950-1951   1947, 1950-1951   1947, 1950-1951   1947, 1950-1951   1947-1948, 1951   1947-1948, 1951   1947-1948, 1951   1947-1948, 1951   1947-1948, 1951   1947-1948   19	b. 33, f. 57		1946-1948, 1950
Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5         b. 33, f. 60       Bissell, William T. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5       1947, 1950-1951         Bliven, Bruce See: box 42, folder 363       1947-1948, 1951         b. 33, f. 61       Block, Herb Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2       1946-1948         b. 33, f. 62       Blumenthal, Frederick Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6       1946-1948         Bohn, William E. See: box 42, folder 362       1951         b. 33, f. 63       Boscaino, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2       1948, 1950-1951         b. 33, f. 64       Boyle, William M, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6       1948, 1950-1951         b. 33, f. 65       Br-By         b. 33, f. 66       Brand, Evelyn S. (Friends of Democracy) Letters To CB/From CB: 8/9       1947-1948, 1950-1951         b. 33, f. 67       Brant, Francis L.       1950-1951	b. 33, f. 58	-	1950-1951
Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	b. 33, f. 59		1946-1947, 1951
See: box 42, folder 363         b. 33, f. 61       Block, Herb Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2       1947-1948, 1951         b. 33, f. 62       Blumenthal, Frederick Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6       1946-1948         Bohn, William E. See: box 42, folder 362       5ee: box 42, folder 362         b. 33, f. 63       Boscaino, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2       1951         b. 33, f. 64       Boyle, William M., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6       1948, 1950-1951         b. 33, f. 65       Br-By         b. 33, f. 66       Brand, Evelyn S. (Friends of Democracy) Letters To CB/From CB: 8/9       1950-1951         b. 33, f. 67       Brant, Francis L.       1950-1951	b. 33, f. 60		1947, 1950-1951
Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2         b. 33, f. 62       Blumenthal, Frederick Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6       1946-1948         Bohn, William E. See: box 42, folder 362       1951         b. 33, f. 63       Boscaino, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2       1951         b. 33, f. 64       Boyle, William M., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6       1948, 1950-1951         b. 33, f. 65       Br-By         b. 33, f. 66       Brand, Evelyn S. (Friends of Democracy) Letters To CB/From CB: 8/9       1947-1948, 1950-1951         b. 33, f. 67       Brant, Francis L.       1950-1951			
Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6         Bohn, William E.         See: box 42, folder 362         b. 33, f. 63       Boscaino, Frank       1951         Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2         b. 33, f. 64       Boyle, William M., Jr.       1948, 1950-1951         Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6         b. 33, f. 65       Brand, Evelyn S. (Friends of Democracy)       1947-1948, 1950-1951         b. 33, f. 67       Brant, Francis L.       1950-1951	b. 33, f. 61		1947-1948, 1951
See: box 42, folder 362         b. 33, f. 63       Boscaino, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2       1951         b. 33, f. 64       Boyle, William M., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6       1948, 1950-1951         b. 33, f. 65       Br-By         b. 33, f. 66       Brand, Evelyn S. (Friends of Democracy) Letters To CB/From CB: 8/9       1947-1948, 1950-1951         b. 33, f. 67       Brant, Francis L.       1950-1951	b. 33, f. 62		1946-1948
b. 33, f. 64       Boyle, William M., Jr.       1948, 1950-1951         b. 33, f. 65       Br-By         b. 33, f. 66       Brand, Evelyn S. (Friends of Democracy) Letters To CB/From CB: 8/9       1947-1948, 1950-1951         b. 33, f. 67       Brant, Francis L.       1950-1951			
b. 33, f. 65       Br-By         b. 33, f. 66       Brand, Evelyn S. (Friends of Democracy)         Letters To CB/From CB: 8/9       1947-1948,         1950-1951         b. 33, f. 67       Brant, Francis L.       1950-1951	b. 33, f. 63		1951
b. 33, f. 66 Brand, Evelyn S. (Friends of Democracy) Letters To CB/From CB: 8/9  b. 33, f. 67 Brant, Francis L. 1950-1951	b. 33, f. 64		1948, 1950-1951
Letters To CB/From CB: 8/9       1950-1951         b. 33, f. 67       Brant, Francis L.       1950-1951	b. 33, f. 65	Br-By	
	b. 33, f. 66		
	b. 33, f. 67		1950-1951

b. 33, f. 68	Brewster, Eleanor Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1948, 1950-1951
b. 33, f. 69	Bridgeport Herald Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5 See also: box 33, folder 62 box 36, folder 140	1947-1948, 1951
b. 33, f. 70	The Bridgeport Post (George Waldo) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1948, 1950-1951
b. 33, f. 71	Brockway, Thomas P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947, 1951
b. 33, f. 72	Brooks, Robert R. R. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8	1946-1948, 1950-1951
	Brotherhood of Locomotive Engineers See: box 39, folder 252	
b. 33, f. 73	Brotherhood of Railroad Trainmen Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1946-1949, 1951
b. 33, f. 74	Brown, Mary Caralyn Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1947-1948, 1950-1951
b. 33, f. 75	Brownlee, James F. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/16	1946-1948, 1950-1951
b. 33, f. 76	Brucker, Herbert ( <i>Hartford Courant</i> ) 1947-1948, 1951 Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	
b. 33, f. 77	Burkitt, Garrett Letters To CB/From CB: 14/8	1948
b. 33, f. 78	Burt, David S. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1947-1948
b. 33, f. 79	Butler, Ralph Starr Letters To CB/From CB: 4/7	1946-1948, 1950-1951
b. 33, f. 80	Bye, George T. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1946-1948, 1950-1951
b. 34, f. 81	Ca-Cl	
L 24 f 02	• II I value	
b. 34, f. 82	Callaghan, William Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	1948

b. 34, f. 84	Carolina Political Union Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1946-1947
b. 34, f. 85	Carson, Gerald H. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947
b. 34, f. 86	Carter, John Archer Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948-1951
b. 34, f. 87	Cavers, David Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1947, 1950
b. 34, f. 88	Champlin, Orin Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1950-1951
b. 34, f. 89	Chapman, Oscar Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3 See also: box 49, folder 540	1949, 1951
b. 34, f. 90	Chavez, Dennis Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1950
b. 34, f. 91	Chayes, Abram J. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1951
b. 34, f. 92	Cheskin, Irving Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1951
b. 34, f. 93	The Chicago Herald-American (Richard P. Vanderpoel) Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3	
b. 34, f. 94	The Chicago Sun Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1946-1947
b. 34, f. 95	Childs, Marquis Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5	1947, 1949
b. 34, f. 96	The Christian Century Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1947, 1951
b. 34, f. 97	The Churchman Letters To CB/From CB: 6/8	1947-1948
b. 34, f. 98	Cieplinski, Michel Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1949, 1951
b. 34, f. 99	Citizens Conference on International Economic Union Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1951
b. 34, f. 100	Claire, T. Emmet Letters To CB/From CB: 1/7	1946-1949

b. 34, f. 101	Clark, Tom Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948-1949
b. 34, f. 102	Clayton, William L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948, 1950
b. 34, f. 103	Clemow, Bice Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1946, 1951
b. 34, f. 104	Clifford, Clark Letters To CB/From CB: 6/14	1947-1951
b. 34, f. 105	Cof - Conn	
b. 34, f. 106	Coffin, Tristram Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1947-1948
b. 34, f. 107	Cofrances, Humbert Letters To CB/From CB: 16/12	1947-1949, 1951
b. 34, f. 108	Cohen, Wallace M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948, 1950
b. 34, f. 109	Coleman, Cyril Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1 See also: box 35, folder 122	1946, 1950
b. 34, f. 110	Coleman, Edward H.	1950
	Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	
b. 34, f. 111	Colgate University Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1951
b. 34, f. 112	Collier's Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1946-1947, 1951
	Collins, Timothy See: box 35, folder 120	
b. 34, f. 113	Columbia Broadcasting System Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1946-1948
b. 34, f. 114	Columbia University Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1946-1947
b. 35, f. 115	Congress of Industrial Organizations; CIO Political Action Committee (Connecticut)  Letters To CB/From CB: 24/43  See also: box 35, folder 116 box 42, folder 347	1946-1951

b. 35, f. 116	Congress of Industrial Organizations; CIO Political Action Committee (National Headquarters) Letters To CB/From CB: 11/14 See also: box 35, folder 115 box 42, folder 347	1947-1951
b. 35, f. 117	The Connecticut Bar Journal Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1951
b. 35, f. 118	Connecticut Child Study and Treatment Home Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1950-1951
b. 35, f. 119	Connecticut Committee for the Equal Rights Amendment Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1948, 1950, 1951
b. 35, f. 120	Connecticut Federation of Labor Letters To CB/From CB: 10/17 See also: Part II. Series II.	1946-1951
b. 35, f. 121	The Connecticut Forum of the Air Foundation Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1947-1948
b. 35, f. 122	Connecticut Mayors	1948-1950
b. 35, f. 122	Telegram to Connecticut Mayors	1949 April 19
b. 35, f. 122	Ansonia (Fitzpatrick)	
b. 35, f. 122	Bridgeport (McLevy)	
b. 35, f. 122	Bristol (Casey)	
b. 35, f. 122	Danbury (Hannan)	
b. 35, f. 122	Derby (Dirienzo)	
b. 35, f. 122	Hartford (Coleman)	
b. 35, f. 123	Connecticut Mayors	1949-1950
b. 35, f. 123	Meriden (Houston)	
b. 35, f. 123	Middletown (Bell)	
b. 35, f. 123	New Britain (John L. Sullivan; for 1950-1951 correspondence, See: John L. Sullivan) See also: <u>Sullivan, John L. 1951</u>	
b. 35, f. 123	New Haven (Celentano)	
b. 35, f. 123	New London (Benevenuto)	
b. 35, f. 123	Norwalk (Freeze)	
b. 35, f. 123	Norwich (Marks)	
b. 35, f. 124	Connecticut Mayors	1949-1950

b. 35, f. 124	Putnam (Barber, Dempsey)	
b. 35, f. 124	Rockville (Berger)	
b. 35, f. 124	Shelton (LeMay)	
b. 35, f. 124	Stamford (Barrett)	
b. 35, f. 124	Torrington (Daley)	
b. 35, f. 124	Waterbury (Snyder)	
b. 35, f. 124	Willimantic (Carey, Bergeron)	
b. 35, f. 124	Winsted (Hicks)	
b. 35, f. 125	Connecticut News Association (Flora Forman) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1946
b. 35, f. 126	Connecticut State Agencies, A - H	1947-1951
	Connecticut State Agencies: Connecticut Housing Authority See: box 40, folder 293	
b. 35, f. 127	Connecticut State Agencies, L - W	1947-1951
	Connecticut State Industrial Union Council See: box 35, folder 115	
	See. DOX 33, Tolder 113	
b. 35, f. 128	Connell, Edward A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1948, 1950-1951
b. 35, f. 128 b. 35, f. 129	Connell, Edward A.	1948, 1950-1951 1946-1949
	Connell, Edward A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3 Connery, Paul	
b. 35, f. 129	Connell, Edward A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3  Connery, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 1/6	
b. 35, f. 129 b. 36, f. 130	Connell, Edward A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3  Connery, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 1/6  Cons-Cz  Conway, George C.	1946-1949
b. 35, f. 129 b. 36, f. 130 b. 36, f. 131	Connell, Edward A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3  Connery, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 1/6  Cons-Cz  Conway, George C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/7  Coombs, Philip	1946-1949 1949-1950
b. 35, f. 129 b. 36, f. 130 b. 36, f. 131 b. 36, f. 132	Connell, Edward A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3  Connery, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 1/6  Cons-Cz  Conway, George C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/7  Coombs, Philip Letters To CB/From CB: 8/10  The Cooper Union for the Advancement of Science and Art	1946-1949 1949-1950 1946-1951
b. 35, f. 129 b. 36, f. 130 b. 36, f. 131 b. 36, f. 132	Connell, Edward A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3  Connery, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 1/6  Cons-Cz  Conway, George C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/7  Coombs, Philip Letters To CB/From CB: 8/10  The Cooper Union for the Advancement of Science and Art Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  The Cooperative League of the United States of America	1946-1949 1949-1950 1946-1951

b. 36, f. 135	Cousins, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 16/16	1946-1951
b. 36, f. 136	Cox, Beneta C. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1946-1947, 1950-1951
b. 36, f. 137	Cullinan, John T. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1947-1948, 1951
b. 36, f. 138	Da-Do	
b. 36, f. 139	Daley, Frank J. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1948, 1950-1951
b. 36, f. 140	Danenberg, Leigh Letters To CB/From CB: 9/12	1947-1949, 1951
b. 36, f. 141	Davis, James P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947, 1951
b. 36, f. 142	Davis, Jerome Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1947-1948, 1951
b. 36, f. 143	Davis and Gilbert, Lawyers Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1948-1951
b. 36, f. 144	Dean, Vera Micheles Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1947, 1951
b. 36, f. 145	Delacorte, George T., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1948, 1950-1951
	Democratic National Committee  See: box 33, folder 62 box 33, folder 64 box 34, folder 81 box 37, folder 164 box 206, folder 79 box 38, folder 205 box 41, folder 309 box 214, folder 258 box 47, folder 489 box 59, folder 791	
	Democratic State Central Committee  See: box 31, folder 29 box 44, folder 402 box 47, folder 497 box 66, folder 914	
	Dempsey, John See: box 35, folder 124	
b. 36, f. 146	Deutsch, Richard and Katherine Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1950
b. 36, f. 147	Dever, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1950-1951
b. 36, f. 148	DiSalle, Michael V. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951

b. 36, f. 149	Dodd, Thomas J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948
b. 36, f. 150	Dominick, Gayer and Betty Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1946, 1948, 1951
b. 36, f. 151	Douglas, Helen Gahagan Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1947-1948, 1950
b. 36, f. 152	Douglas, Paul H. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1949-1951
b. 36, f. 153	Douglas, William O. 1948, 1951 Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	
b. 36, f. 154	Doyle, William P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947, 1950
b. 36, f. 155	Dr-Du	
	Driscoll, John See: box 35, folder 115	
b. 36, f. 156	Dube, Norman Mark Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1948, 1950-1951
	Dubinsky, David See: box 39, folder 239	
b. 36, f. 157	Duckett, Alfred A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1949-1951
b. 36, f. 158	Duniway, Ben C. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1947, 1949
b. 36, f. 159	Dunlop, John T. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	
b. 37, f. 160	E	
b. 37, f. 161	Eccles, Marriner Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948
b. 37, f. 162	Eden, Mary Letters To CB/From CB: 3/0	1949
b. 37, f. 163	Edson, Peter Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1947
b. 37, f. 164	Edwards, Alanson W. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1946-1947

	Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1949, 1951
	Eichelberger, Clark See: box 31, folder 10	
b. 37, f. 166	Eisenhower, Dwight David Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1948
	Eisenhower, Milton S. See: box 48, folder 530	
	Emerson, Thomas I. See: box 44, folder 398	
	Encyclopedia Britannica See: box 32, folder 45-50 box 39, folder 227 box 39, folder 230	
b. 37, f. 167	Everett, John R. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1947-1949, 1951
b. 37, f. 168	Ewing, Oscar R. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7	1949-1950
b. 37, f. 169	F	
	Fadiman, Clifton See: box 37, folder 178	
	Farmers Educational and Cooperative Union See: box 43, folder 382 box 46, folder 471	
b. 37, f. 170	Feine, H. M. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1946-1947
b. 37, f. 171	Feltus, Randolph Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947-1948, 1951
b. 37, f. 172	Fetridge, W. H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1946
b. 37, f. 173	Field, Marshall Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1946, 1948, 1950-1951
b. 37, f. 174	Field, Richard H. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/13	1946-1948, 1950
b. 37, f. 175	Fitch, Lyle C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1950-1951
	Food for Freedom See: box 50, folder 579	

b. 37, f. 176	Foote, Charles L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1947-1948
b. 37, f. 177	Foreman, Clark Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1946
b. 37, f. 178	'47 and '48 ( The Magazine of the Year ) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1947-1948
	Franklin, Esther Cole See: box 42, folder 353	
b. 37, f. 179	Freedom House Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12	1946-1947
b. 37, f. 180	Freeman, Orville Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1949-1951
	Friends of Democracy See: box 33, folder 66	
b. 37, f. 181	Ga-Gl	
b. 37, f. 182	Galbraith, John Kenneth Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1946-1948
b. 37, f. 183	Garrison, Lloyd K. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/2	1947, 1951
b. 37, f. 184	Gaston, William Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	1946, 1948
b. 37, f. 185	Geelan, James P. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1946-1948
b. 37, f. 186	Gilbert, Ethel(Sue) Letters To CB/From CB: 7/9 See also: box 48, folder 526	1947-1950
b. 37, f. 187	Gilbert, Richard V. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/18	1946-1948, 1950
b. 37, f. 188	Ginsburg, David Letters To CB/From CB: 10/9	1946-1949, 1951
b. 37, f. 189	Gleason, Roger F. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951
b. 38, f. 190	Go-Gu	
b. 38, f. 191	Goddard College Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1946-1947

b. 38, f. 192	Golden, John M. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/9	1946-1951
b. 38, f. 193	Goldstein, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1947, 1951
b. 38, f. 194	Goodman, William W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3 See also: box 31, folder 21	1948
b. 38, f. 195	Gordon, William S., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1947-1948
b. 38, f. 196	Graham, Philip Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1946-1947
b. 38, f. 197	Green, Theodore Francis Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1949
b. 38, f. 198	Green, William Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1947-1949
b. 38, f. 199	The Greenwich Village Memorial Meeting for Franklin Delano Roosevelt Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1947
b. 38, f. 200	Griffin, Bulkley Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1946-1947, 1950
b. 38, f. 201	Gruskin, Isser and Mildred Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3 See also: box 40, folder 272	1950-1951
b. 38, f. 202	Gwiazda, Henry J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1948, 1951
b. 38, f. 203	На-Не	
	Hall, Helen See: box 42, folder 353	
b. 38, f. 204	Hamilton, Grace T. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947, 1951
b. 38, f. 205	Hannegan, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1946-1947
b. 38, f. 206	Harper's Magazine 1946, 1949, 1951	
	Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	
b. 38, f. 207	Harriman, W. Averell Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1946, 1951

b. 38, f. 208	Harris, Seymour E. Letters To CB/From CB: 22/18	1946-1949
b. 38, f. 209	Hart, Clyde (National Opinion Research Center) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5 See also: box 48, folder 530	1946-1947
b. 38, f. 210	Hart, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 3/12	1946-1949
b. 38, f. 211	Hart, William M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1946
b. 38, f. 212	The Hartford Courant Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4 See also: box 33, folder 76	1947, 1949, 1951
b. 38, f. 213	The Hartford Times (Charles Hemenway)(Francis Murphy)(Albert Prince) Letters To CB/From CB: 8/10	1947-1949, 1951
b. 38, f. 314	Harvard University Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1947
b. 38, f. 215	Hayes, Monsignor John J. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1950-1951
b. 38, f. 216	Hays, Mortimer Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1948, 1950-1951
	Hemenway, Charles See: box 38, folder 213	
b. 38, f. 217	Henderson, Leon Letters To CB/From CB: 6/11	1946-1948
b. 38, f. 218	Hertzberg, Sidney Letters To CB/From CB: 8/4 See also: box 48, folder 527-529	1946, 1950-1951
b. 38, f. 219	Herzberg, Donald Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1 See also: box 33, folder 51	1950
b. 38, f. 220	Hi-Hy	
b. 39, f. 221	Hill, Lister Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1947-1948
b. 39, f. 222	Hobler, Atherton Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1946, 1948-1949, 1951

b. 39, f. 223	Holt, Guy Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1946-1947
b. 39, f. 224	Holt, Hamilton Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1950-1951
b. 39, f. 225	Hooker, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1946-1947, 1950-1951
b. 39, f. 226	Horowitz, William Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1950-1951
b. 39, f. 227	Hove, John Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1 See also: box 49, folder 542	1948
b. 39, f. 228	Howley, Frank L. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1947-1948
b. 39, f. 229	Humphrey, Hubert H. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/15	1948-1951
b. 39, f. 230	Hutchins, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 10/22	1946-1948, 1950-1951
b. 39, f. 231	Hutchinson, Charles X., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1947-1948
	Huxley, Julian See: box 48, folder 530	
b. 39, f. 232	I	
b. 39, f. 233	Ickes, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6	1946, 1948-1951
b. 39, f. 234	Independent Citizens' Committee of the Arts, Sciences and Professions Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1946
b. 39, f. 235	India League of America Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1947-1948, 1950-1951
b. 39, f. 236	Republic of Indonesia Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1951
b. 39, f. 237	Ingersoll, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1946-1947
b. 39, f. 238	International Association of Machinists Letters To CB/From CB: 10/10	1947-1948, 1950-1951

b. 39, f. 239	International Ladies' Garment Workers' Union Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1947-1948, 1950-1951
b. 39, f. 240	J	
b. 39, f. 241	Jacobs, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 9/9	1946, 1948, 1950
b. 39, f. 242	Jacobs, Samuel Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1947-1951
b. 39, f. 243	Janeway, Eliot Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1946-1948
b. 39, f. 244	Javits, Jacob Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1947-1949
b. 39, f. 245	Johnson, Robert W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1947-1948
b. 39, f. 246	Johnston, Eric Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1946-1947, 1951
b. 39, f. 247	Jones, Maitland Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1947-1948
b. 39, f. 248	Josten, H. E. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1947
b. 39, f. 249	Joyce, Jean Letters To CB/From CB: 9/7	1946-1948, 1951
b. 39, f. 250	К	
b. 39, f. 251	Karelsen, Frank E., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1948, 1950-1951
b. 39, f. 252	Kealey, Clifford W. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1947-1948
b. 39, f. 253	Kefauver, Estes Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1947, 1949, 1951
b. 39, f. 254	Kelley, John P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1949, 1951
b. 39, f. 255	Kettle, Ronald H. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951
	Keyserling, Leon See: box 49, folder 536	

b. 39, f. 256	Kimball, Penn Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1948, 1951
b. 39, f. 257	Kiplinger Magazine Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1947-1948
	Kirchwey, Freda See: box 42, folder 351	
b. 40, f. 258	Knauth, Victor Letters To CB/From CB: 10/11	1947-1950
	Alfred A. Knopf, Incorporated See: box 38, folder 208	
b. 40, f. 259	Koppleman, Herman P. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1946-1948, 1950
b. 40, f. 260	Kramer, Sidney Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1950-1951
b. 40, f. 261	Kroeger, Louis J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1948, 1951
b. 40, f. 262	Kunin, Jack Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1950-1951
b. 40, f. 263	La-Le	
b. 40, f. 264	Labor's League for Political Education Letters To CB/From CB: 4/7 See also: box 38, folder 198	1948-1950
b. 40, f. 265	LaGuardia, Fiorello Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7	1946-47
b. 40, f. 266	Lape, Esther Everett Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948, 1950
b. 40, f. 267	Lappin, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1950-1951
b. 40, f. 268	LaRoche, Chester J. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1947-1949
b. 40, f. 269	Lasker, Albert and Mary Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1948, 1950
b. 40, f. 270	Laves, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1 See also: box 48, folder 530	1951

b. 40, f. 271	League for Industrial Democracy Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951
b. 40, f. 272	League of Women Voters Letters To CB/From CB: 14/14	1946-1948
b. 40, f. 273	Lee, Maurice W. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/8	1946-1948, 1951
b. 40, f. 274	Lee, Richard C. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1950-1951
b. 40, f. 275	Lehman, Herbert Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1948-1951
b. 40, f. 276	Leipner, Benjamin Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1949-1951
b. 40, f. 277	Lerner, Max Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1947, 1948
b. 40, f. 278	Leventhal, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947, 1951
b. 40, f. 279	Levett, Al Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1948, 1950
	Levitas, S. M. See: box 42, folder 362	
b. 40, f. 280	Lewis, Alfred Baker Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1947-1948, 1950-1951
b. 40, f. 281	Li-Ly	
b. 40, f. 282	Lie, Trygve Letters To CB/From CB: 7/13 See also: box 48, folder 526 box 48, folder 530	1947-1948, 1951
b. 40, f. 283	Life Magazine Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5 See also: box 40, folder 297	1946-1948
b. 40, f. 284	Lilienthal, David Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1946-1949, 1951
b. 40, f. 285	Lippmann, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 7/11	1946-1948
b. 40, f. 286	Lipschutz, Isadore (Society for the Prevention of World War III) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1946-1948

b. 40, f. 287	LiVolsi, Frank W. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1948, 1951
b. 40, f. 288	Loeb, James Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 14/14	1946-1948, 1951
b. 40, f. 289	Loftus, Frank J. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1947
b. 40, f. 290	Logue, Edward (Mr. and Mrs.) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1947-1948, 1951
b. 40, f. 291	Long, Norton E. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1947-1949
b. 40, f. 292	Look Magazine Letters To CB/From CB: 5/10	1946-1948
b. 40, f. 293	Loshbough, Bernard E. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1949, 1951
b. 40, f. 294	Lucas, Joseph W., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1947-1948, 1951
b. 40, f. 295	Lucas, Scott W. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1949-1950
b. 40, f. 296	Luce, Clare Boothe Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947
b. 40, f. 296 b. 40, f. 297		1947 1947, 1949
	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Luce, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	
b. 40, f. 297	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Luce, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4  See also: box 40, folder 283  Luce, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1947, 1949
b. 40, f. 297 b. 40, f. 298	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Luce, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4  See also: box 40, folder 283  Luce, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3  See also: box 35, folder 115 box 44, folder 398  Lustron Corporation	1947, 1949 1946-1948
b. 40, f. 297 b. 40, f. 298 b. 40, f. 299	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Luce, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4  See also: box 40, folder 283  Luce, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3  See also: box 35, folder 115 box 44, folder 398  Lustron Corporation Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5  Lyford, Joseph P.	1947, 1949 1946-1948 1947-1948
b. 40, f. 297 b. 40, f. 298 b. 40, f. 299 b. 41, f. 300	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Luce, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4  See also: box 40, folder 283  Luce, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3  See also: box 35, folder 115 box 44, folder 398  Lustron Corporation Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5  Lyford, Joseph P. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/1  Lynch, J. Gregory	1947, 1949 1946-1948 1947-1948 1949-1950

b. 41, f. 304	McCloskey, Gordon Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947
b. 41, f. 305	McConaughy, James L. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1947
b. 41, f. 306	McCormack, John Letters To CB/From CB: 13/7	1947-1949
b. 41, f. 307	McCullough, Maxwell Letters To CB/From CB: 7/12 See also: box 48, folder 530	1947, 1950
b. 41, f. 308	McDonald, Winifred Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1948-1950
b. 41, f. 309	McGrath, J. Howard Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1947-1948, 1950
b. 41, f. 310	McGuire, John A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7 See also: Part II, Series II.	1946, 1948-1950
b. 41, f. 311	McKenna, William Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1949-1951
b. 41, f. 312	McLaughlin, Robert W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1949-1950
b. 41, f. 313	MacLeish, Roderick Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951
	McLevy, Jasper See: box 35, folder 122	
b. 41, f. 314	McMahon, Brien Letters To CB/From CB: 15/22 See also: Part II, Series II.	1946 August-1949 October
b. 41, f. 315	McMahon, Brien Letters To CB/From CB: 14/20 See also: Part II, Series II.	1949 November-1951 October
b. 41, f. 316	McMahon, Thomas Patrick Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951
b. 41, f. 317	McVey, Mary McConnell Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1948-1949
b. 41, f. 318	Mad-Maz	

b. 41, f. 320         Manchester Herald (Connecticut) (Alan Olmstead)         1947-1948, 1951           b. 41, f. 321         Marcus, Marcia Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4         1948, 1950-1951           b. 41, f. 322         Marshall, George C. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/8         1947-1950           b. 41, f. 323         Marshall, James and Lenore Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5 See also: box 48, folder 530         1950-1951           b. 41, f. 324         Maverick, Maury Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2         1950-1951           b. 41, f. 325         Maybank, Burton Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2         1950-1951           b. 41, f. 326         Me-Mi         1950-1951           b. 41, f. 327         Medilock, Julie Letters To CB/From CB: 8/10         1948, 1950-1951           b. 41, f. 328         The Meriden Daily, Journal; Meriden Record (George Groobert) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4         1946-1947           b. 41, f. 329         Mettling, John Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4         1946-1947           b. 41, f. 330         Mitchell, South Dakota, The Daily Republic Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3         1947-1947           b. 41, f. 331         Mitchick, Paul P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2         1947-1950           b. 42, f. 332         Mo - My         1946-1950	b. 41, f. 319	Maine, Joseph P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948
Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	b. 41, f. 320		1947-1948, 1951
See: box 43, folder 368         b. 41, f. 322       Marshall, George C. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/8       1947-1950         b. 41, f. 323       Marshall, James and Lenore Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5 See also: box 48, folder 530       1946-1948, 1950-1951         b. 41, f. 324       Maverick, Maury Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2       1946, 1949         b. 41, f. 325       Maybank, Burton Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2       1950         b. 41, f. 326       Me-Mi       1948, 1950-1951         b. 41, f. 327       Medlock, Julie Letters To CB/From CB: 8/10       1948, 1950-1951         b. 41, f. 328       The Meriden Daily Journal; Meriden Record (George Groobert) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4       1946-1947         b. 41, f. 329       Mettling, John Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4       1946-1947         Meyer, Cord, Jr. See: box 161, folder 685       1947         b. 41, f. 330       Mitchell, South Dakota, The Daily Republic Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1947         b. 42, f. 332       Mo - My       1946-1950	b. 41, f. 321		1948, 1950-1951
Letters To CB/From CB: 5/8   1946-1948, 1950-1951   1946-1948, 1950-1951   1			
Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5 See also: box 48, folder 530  b. 41, f. 324 Maverick, Maury Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  b. 41, f. 325 Maybank, Burton Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Mayors (Connecticut) See: box 35, folder 122  b. 41, f. 326 Me-Mi  b. 41, f. 327 Medlock, Julie Letters To CB/From CB: 8/10  b. 41, f. 328 The Meriden Daily Journal; Meriden Record (George Groobert) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5  b. 41, f. 329 Mettling, John Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4  Meyer, Cord, Jr. See: box 161, folder 685  b. 41, f. 330 Mitchell, South Dakota, The Daily Republic Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3  b. 41, f. 331 Mitnick, Paul P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  b. 42, f. 332 Monroney, A.S. Mike 1946-1950	b. 41, f. 322		1947-1950
Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	b. 41, f. 323	Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	
Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2         Mayors (Connecticut)         See: box 35, folder 122         b. 41, f. 326       Me-Mi         b. 41, f. 327       Medlock, Julie Letters To CB/From CB: 8/10       1948, 1950-1951         Letters To CB/From CB: 8/10       1948, 1950-1951         Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5         b. 41, f. 329       Mettling, John Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4         Meyer, Cord, Jr. See: box 161, folder 685         b. 41, f. 330       Mitchell, South Dakota, The Daily Republic Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1947         b. 41, f. 331       Mitnick, Paul P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2       1947         b. 42, f. 332       Mo - My         b. 42, f. 333       Monroney, A.S. Mike       1946-1950	b. 41, f. 324		1946, 1949
See: box 35, folder 122	b. 41, f. 325	-	1950
b. 41, f. 327 Medlock, Julie Letters To CB/From CB: 8/10  b. 41, f. 328 The Meriden Daily Journal; Meriden Record (George Groobert) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5  b. 41, f. 329 Mettling, John Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4  Meyer, Cord, Jr. See: box 161, folder 685  b. 41, f. 330 Mitchell, South Dakota, The Daily Republic Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3  b. 41, f. 331 Mitnick, Paul P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  b. 42, f. 332 Mo - My  b. 42, f. 333 Monroney, A.S. Mike 1946-1950			
Letters To CB/From CB: 8/10         b. 41, f. 328       The Meriden Daily Journal; Meriden Record (George Groobert)       1948, 1950-1951         Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5       1946-1947         b. 41, f. 329       Mettling, John Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4       1946-1947         Meyer, Cord, Jr. See: box 161, folder 685       1947         b. 41, f. 330       Mitchell, South Dakota, The Daily Republic Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1947         b. 41, f. 331       Mitnick, Paul P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2       1947         b. 42, f. 332       Mo - My       1946-1950         b. 42, f. 333       Monroney, A.S. Mike       1946-1950	b. 41, f. 326	Me-Mi	
b. 41, f. 329       Mettling, John       1946-1947         Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4       Meyer, Cord, Jr.         See: box 161, folder 685       1947         b. 41, f. 330       Mitchell, South Dakota, The Daily Republic       1947         Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1947         b. 41, f. 331       Mitnick, Paul P.       1947         Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2       1946-1950         b. 42, f. 332       Mo - My         b. 42, f. 333       Monroney, A.S. Mike       1946-1950	b. 41, f. 327		1948, 1950-1951
Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4         Meyer, Cord, Jr.         See: box 161, folder 685         b. 41, f. 330       Mitchell, South Dakota, The Daily Republic         Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3         b. 41, f. 331       Mitnick, Paul P.         Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2         b. 42, f. 332       Mo - My         b. 42, f. 333       Monroney, A.S. Mike       1946-1950	b. 41, f. 328		1948, 1950-1951
See: box 161, folder 685         b. 41, f. 330       Mitchell, South Dakota, The Daily Republic Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1947         b. 41, f. 331       Mitnick, Paul P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2       1947         b. 42, f. 332       Mo - My         b. 42, f. 333       Monroney, A.S. Mike       1946-1950	b. 41, f. 329	<u> </u>	1946-1947
Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3         b. 41, f. 331       Mitnick, Paul P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2       1947         b. 42, f. 332       Mo - My         b. 42, f. 333       Monroney, A.S. Mike       1946-1950			
Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2         b. 42, f. 332       Mo - My         b. 42, f. 333       Monroney, A.S. Mike       1946-1950	b. 41, f. 330		1947
b. 42, f. 333 Monroney, A.S. Mike 1946-1950	b. 41, f. 331		1947
	b. 42, f. 332	Mo - My	
	b. 42, f. 333		1946-1950

b. 42, f. 334	Montgomery, Donald Letters To CB/From CB: 3/8	1947-1948, 1950-1951
b. 42, f. 335	Moody, Blair Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1947, 1951
b. 42, f. 336	Morgenthau, Henry, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1948, 1951
b. 42, f. 337	Mortimer, Charles G. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1947-1948
b. 42, f. 338	Moskovit, Harold R. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1947, 1951
b. 42, f. 339	Most, Amicus Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1950
b. 42, f. 340	Mount Holyoke College Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1946-1947
b. 42, f. 341	Muehl, E. William Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1950-1951
b. 42, f. 342	Mulvaney, William Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951
b. 42, f. 343	Mulvihill, Cornelius, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1946-1947, 1949
b. 42, f. 344	Munro, David A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947-1948
b. 42, f. 345	Munroe, Donald Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1947, 1951
b. 42, f. 346	Murray, James E. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/8	1946-1949
b. 42, f. 347	Murray, Philip	1946-1950
	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/13	
	Murphy, Francis See: box 38, folder 213	
b. 42, f. 348	Murphy, Francis	1947-1949
b. 42, f. 348 b. 42, f. 349	Murphy, Francis See: box 38, folder 213  Nagy, Ivan G.	1947-1949

b. 42, f. 351	The Nation Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1946-1947
b. 42, f. 352	National Association for the Advancement of Colored People Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1946-1948, 1951
b. 42, f. 353	National Association of Consumers (Esther Cole Franklin, Helen Hall) Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1946-1947
b. 42, f. 354	National Broadcasting Company Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1947
b. 42, f. 355	National Cancer Foundation Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1946-1947
b. 42, f. 356	National Concert and Artists Corporation Letters To CB/From CB: 15/16	1946-1948, 1950
b. 42, f. 357	National Consumers League Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7 See also: box 50, folder 590	1946-1948
	National Farmers Union	
	See: box 37, folder 169 box 46, folder 471	
b. 42, f. 358	National Office Management Association Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1947-1948
	National Opinion Research Center See: box 38, folder 209	
b. 42, f. 359	Ne - No	
b. 42, f. 360	The New Era (Deep River, Connecticut) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1947-1948, 1951
b. 42, f. 361	New Haven United Church Men's Club Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1948
b. 42, f. 362	The New Leader Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1950-1951
b. 42, f. 363	The New Republic 1946, 1948-1949, 1951 Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5 See also: box 43, folder 381	
b. 43, f. 364	New School for Social Research Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1947
b. 43, f. 365	New York Herald Tribune Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1947-1948

b. 43, f. 366	New York Post Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1946-1948
b. 43, f. 367	New York Times Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3 See also: box 43, folder 368 box 50, folder 561	1947-1948
b. 43, f. 368	New York Times Magazine Letters To CB/From CB: 13/21	1947-1949, 1951
b. 43, f. 369	Newman, Sol Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1946-1947
b. 43, f. 370	Ney, Jerome M. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1947-1948
b. 43, f. 371	Norton, John De Witt Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1947
b. 43, f. 372	0	
b. 43, f. 373	O'Dwyer, William Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1947-1950
b. 43, f. 374	Olney, Harry W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1947
b. 43, f. 375	O'Loughlin, Francis T. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951
b. 43, f. 376	O'Mahoney, Joseph Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1948-1950
	Ording, Aake See: box 48, folder 526	
b. 43, f. 377	Pa - Ph	
b. 43, f. 378	PM Daily Letters To CB/From CB: 6/9 See also: box 40, folder 277	1946-1948
b. 43, f. 379	Parents' Magazine Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1947
b. 43, f. 380	Pastore, John Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1950-1951
b. 43, f. 381	Patterson, William D. Letters To CB/From CB: 22/7	1947-1948

b. 43, f. 382	Patton, James Letters To CB/From CB: 19/19	1946-1948, 1950-1951
b. 43, f. 383	Paullin, Ellen Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951
b. 43, f. 384	Pearson, Drew Letters To CB/From CB: 7/12	1946-1948, 1951
b. 43, f. 385	Pennypacker, Miles Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1946, 1950-1951
b. 43, f. 386	Pepper, Claude Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1947, 1950-1951
b. 43, f. 387	Peterson, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1948
	Phelps-Stokes Fund See: box 47, folder 509	
b. 43, f. 388	Phillips, Alfred N., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947-1948
b. 43, f. 389	Phillips, Charles F. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1947-1948
b. 43, f. 390	Pi - Pu	
	PIC Magazine See: box 36, folder 134	
b. 44, f. 391	Pierce, Nelson C. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1947, 1949
	Pitkin, Royce S. See: box 38, folder 191	
b. 44, f. 392	The Polish Junior League of Connecticut Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1948
b. 44, f. 393	Pollard, Alice Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1948
b. 44, f. 394	Porter, Paul R. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/8	1946-1948, 1951
b. 44, f. 395	Poses, Lillian and Jack Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1948, 1950-1951
	Potofsky, Jacob S. See: <u>box 31, folder 9</u>	

b. 44, f. 396	Potter, Zenas Letters To CB/From CB: 6/8	1947-1951
b. 44, f. 397	Prager, Solomon Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1948
	Prince, Albert See: box 38, folder 213	
b. 44, f. 398	Progressive Citizens of America (Connecticut chapter) Letters To CB/From CB: 5/8	1947-1948
b. 44, f. 399	Proves, Malcolm Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947
b. 44, f. 400	Pruetz, Wolfgang Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1947-1948
b. 44, f. 401	Q	
b. 44, f. 402	Quinn, Katherine Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1947-1948, 1951
b. 44, f. 403	Ra - Ri	
b. 44, f. 404	Railway Labor's Political League (C. T. Anderson) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1948-1950
b. 44, f. 405	Rauh, Joseph L., Jr. 1947-1948 Letters To CB/From CB: 5/12	
b. 44, f. 406	Reddington, M. F. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1948-1950
b. 44, f. 407	Reimer, Everett W. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1947-1949
b. 44, f. 408	Rendeiro, Christian F. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/8	1947-1948, 1951
	Reston, James See: box 43, folder 367	
b. 44, f. 409	Reuther, Victor Letters To CB/From CB: 9/8	1946-1950
b. 44, f. 410	Reuther, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 9/15	1947-1951
b. 44, f. 411	Revere, Tom Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1946-1948

b. 44, f. 412	Reyneau, Betsy Graves Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951
b. 44, f. 413	Rheinstrom, Carroll Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948
b. 44, f. 414	Ribicoff, Abraham Letters To CB/From CB: 18/18	1948-1951
	Rieve, Emil See: box 47, folder 502	
b. 44, f. 415	Riley, Roderick H. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1947-1950
b. 44, f. 416	Ritter, George Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951
b. 44, f. 417	Ro - Ry	
b. 44, f. 418	Robbins, Fred Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1950-1951
	Rockefeller, Laurance See: box 44, folder 420	
b. 44, f. 419	Rockefeller, Nelson A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1947-1948, 1951
b. 44, f. 420	Rockefeller Brothers, Incorporated Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1947
b. 45, f. 421	Rogers, James G., Jr. (Mr. and Mrs.) Letters To CB/From CB: 16/20	1946 November-1948 July
b. 45, f. 422	Rogers, James G., Jr. (Mr. and Mrs.) Letters To CB/From CB: 18/16	1948 August-1950 November
b. 45, f. 423	Rogge, O. John Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951
b. 45, f. 424	Roosevelt, Eleanor Letters To CB/From CB: 12/15	1946-1948, 1950-1951
b. 45, f. 425	Roosevelt, Franklin D., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/12	1947-1951
b. 45, f. 426	Roosevelt, James Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1948-1950

b. 45, f. 427	Franklin D. Roosevelt Foundation Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1950-1951
b. 45, f. 428	Roper, Elmo Letters To CB/From CB: 14/17	1946-1948
b. 45, f. 429	Roper, Elmo Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1949-1951
b. 45, f. 430	Rosahn, Beatrice G. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1947-1948
b. 45, f. 431	Roselle, E. N. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1950-1951
b. 45, f. 432	Rosenberg, Anna M. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/7	1946-1950
b. 45, f. 433	Rosenberg, Marvin Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951
b. 45, f. 434	Rosenman, Samuel I. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/9	1946-1948
b. 45, f. 435	Julius Rosenwald Fund Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1946-1947
b. 45, f. 436	272 Rotary Club of Waterbury	1951
	Rourke, Joseph M. See: box 35, folder 120	
b. 45, f. 437	Rubinow, Raymond S. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1951
b. 45, f. 438	Russell, Judith Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947-1948
b. 45, f. 439	Sa - Sh	
b. 45, f. 440	Sabath, Adolf J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947, 1950
b. 45, f. 441	Sabin, Vivian Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948
b. 45, f. 442	Salant, Walter S. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1946-1948, 1950-1951
b. 45, f. 443	Saltonstall, Leverett Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1950

b. 45, f. 444	The Saturday Evening Post Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1947, 1950
b. 45, f. 445	The Saturday Review Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4 See also: box 36, folder 135	1947-1948
b. 45, f. 446	Sawyer, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 2/8 See also: box 44, folder 415	1948-1950
b. <b>45</b> , f. <b>447</b>	Sayre, Wallace Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1946, 1948- 1949,1951
b. 45, f. 448	Schifter, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1950-1951
b. 45, f. 449	Schlesinger, Arthur, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1947-1948, 1950-1951
b. 46, f. 450	Schneeberg, Edwin Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1948, 1950-1951
b. 46, f. 451	Schuckman, Frederick A. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1950-1951
b. 46, f. 452	Schuman, Frederick L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1947-1948
b. 46, f. 453	EMPTY FOLDER	
b. 46, f. 454	Schwartz, Selig Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951
b. 46, f. 455	Science, Albert R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948, 1951
b. 46, f. 456	Seid, Herman Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1947, 1950-1951
b. 46, f. 457	Seligman, Lester G. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947
b. 46, f. 458	Senie, Alan H. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948, 1950
	Senior, Harold See: box 35, folder 115	

b. 46, f. 459	Shafner, Perry T.  Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6  See also: Part II, Series II.	1947-1948, 1950-1951
b. 46, f. 460	Shanley, James A. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1950
b. 46, f. 461	Shannon, James C. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7	1948-1949
b. 46, f. 462	Sherman, Nathan Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1950-1951
b. 46, f. 463	Shishkin, Boris Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1948, 1951
b. 46, f. 464	Shoup, Eldon Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1946-1948
b. 46, f. 464a	Shuster, George N. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1947-1948
b. 46, f. 465	Si - sp	
b. 46, f. 466	Silverstone, Marion Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1948
	Simon, Richard See: box 46, folder 467	
b. 46, f. 467	Simon and Schuster, Incorporated (Richard Simon) Letters To CB/From CB: 7/10	1946-1948, 1950
b. 46, f. 468	Smedley, Frederic C. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1947-1949
b. 46, f. 469	Smertenko, Johan J. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1948, 1951
b. 46, f. 470	Smith, Lawrence M. C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947
b. 46, f. 471	Smith, Russell Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1946-1948
b. 46, f. 472	Snow, Wilbert Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1946, 1948, 1950
b. 46, f. 473	Snyder, John W. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1947, 1950-1951

b. 46, f. 475         Sparkman, John J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1         1950           b. 46, f. 476         St - Sz         1947-1948, 1950           b. 46, f. 477         Stanford, Alfred B. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5         1947-1949, 1950           b. 46, f. 478         Stane of Connecticut See: box 35, folder 126         1947-1949           b. 46, f. 479         Staele, Ted Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3         1947, 1951           b. 46, f. 481         Stevenson, Adlai E. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/12         1950-1951           b. 46, f. 482         Stevenson, Adlai E. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2         1947, 1951           b. 46, f. 481         Stone, Donald See: box 49, folder 536 box 48, folder 530         1947, 1951           b. 46, f. 482         Stone, L. F. See: box 43, folder 378         1947, 1950-1951           b. 46, f. 483         Stone, L. F. See: box 49, folder 536 box 48, folder 530         1947, 1950-1951           b. 46, f. 484         Strauch, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8         1946-1948           b. 46, f. 485         Strauch, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4         1946-1949           b. 47, f. 486         Strauch, WMCA Radio), Mrs. Straus, and son R. Peter Straus         1950-1951           b. 47, f. 486         Strike, Clifford S. Letters To CB/From CB: 23/31         1950-1951           b. 47, f. 487         Strike, Clifford S. Letters T	b. <b>46,</b> f. <b>474</b>	Sollott, Ralph P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1950
b. 46, f. 477 Stanford, Alfred B. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5  b. 46, f. 478 Stannard, E. Malcolm Letters To CB/From CB: 14/8  State of Connecticut See: box 35, folder 126  b. 46, f. 479 Steele, Ted Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3  b. 46, f. 480 Steelman, John R. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/12  b. 46, f. 481 Stevenson, Adlai E. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3  b. 46, f. 482 Stoddard, George D. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2  Stone, Donald See: box 49, folder 536 box 48, folder 530  Stone, I. F. See: box 43, folder 378  b. 46, f. 483 Stoner, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8  b. 46, f. 484 Strauch, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4  b. 46, f. 485 Straus, Nathan (WMCA Radio), Mrs. Straus, and son R. Peter Straus Letters To CB/From CB: 23/31  b. 47, f. 486 Strike, Clifford S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5  b. 47, f. 487 Sturdevant, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2  b. 47, f. 488 Sullivan, Frank and Hazel Thrall 1946-1947, 1959	b. 46, f. 475		1950
b. 46, f. 478         Stannard, E. Malcolm Letters To CB/From CB: 14/8         1947-1949           b. 46, f. 478         State of Connecticut See: box 35, folder 126         1947, 1951           b. 46, f. 479         Steele, Ted Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3         1947, 1951           b. 46, f. 480         Steelman, John R. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/12         1950-1951           b. 46, f. 481         Stevenson, Adlai E. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3         1950-1951           b. 46, f. 482         Stoddard, George D. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2         1947, 1951           c. 46, f. 482         Stone, Donald See: box 49, folder 530         1947, 1950-1951           b. 46, f. 483         Stone, I. F. See: box 43, folder 378         1947, 1950-1951           b. 46, f. 484         Strauch, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8         1946-1948           b. 46, f. 485         Strauch, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 23/31         1946-1951           b. 47, f. 486         Strike, Clifford S. Letters To CB/From CB: 23/31         1950-1951           b. 47, f. 487         Sturdevant, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2         1946-1947, 1949           b. 47, f. 488         Sullivan, Frank and Hazel Thrall         1946-1947, 1949	b. 46, f. 476	St - Sz	
Letters To CB/From CB: 14/8           State of Connecticut See: box 35, folder 126         1947, 1951           b. 46, f. 479         Steele, Ted Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3         1947, 1951           b. 46, f. 480         Steelman, John R. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/12         1950-1951           b. 46, f. 481         Stevenson, Adlai E. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3         1950-1951           b. 46, f. 482         Stoddard, George D. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2         1947, 1951           cest box 49, folder 536 box 48, folder 530         5tone, I. F. See: box 49, folder 378         1947, 1950-1951           b. 46, f. 483         Stoner, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8         1946-1948           b. 46, f. 484         Strauch, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4         1946-1948           b. 46, f. 485         Straus, Nathan (WMCA Radio), Mrs. Straus, and son R. Peter Straus Letters To CB/From CB: 23/31         1946-1951           b. 47, f. 486         Strike, Clifford S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5         1950-1951           b. 47, f. 487         Sturdevant, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2         1946-1947, 1949           b. 47, f. 488         Sullivan, Frank and Hazel Thrall         1946-1947, 1949	b. 46, f. 477		1947-1948, 1950
See: box 35, folder 126         b. 46, f. 479       Steele, Ted Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1947, 1951         b. 46, f. 480       Steelman, John R. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/12       1947, 1949-1950         b. 46, f. 481       Stevenson, Adlai E. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3       1950-1951         b. 46, f. 482       Stoddard, George D. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2       1947, 1951         Stone, Donald See: box 49, folder 536 box 48, folder 530       5tone, I. F. See: box 43, folder 378         b. 46, f. 483       Stoner, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8       1947, 1950-1951         b. 46, f. 484       Strauch, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1946-1948         b. 46, f. 485       Straus, Nathan (WMCA Radio), Mrs. Straus, and son R. Peter Straus Letters To CB/From CB: 23/31       1946-1951         b. 47, f. 486       Strike, Clifford S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5       1950-1951         b. 47, f. 487       Sturdevant, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2       1946-1947, 1949         b. 47, f. 488       Sullivan, Frank and Hazel Thrall       1946-1947, 1949	b. 46, f. 478		1947-1949
Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3   1947, 1949-1950   1947, 1949-1950   1947, 1949-1950   1947, 1949-1950   1947, 1949-1950   1950-1951   1950-1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1951   1947, 1950-1951   1947, 195			
Letters To CB/From CB: 12/12         b. 46, f. 481       Stevenson, Adlai E. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3       1950-1951         b. 46, f. 482       Stoddard, George D. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2       1947, 1951         Stone, Donald See: box 49, folder 536 box 48, folder 530       1947, 1950-1951         b. 46, f. 483       Stoner, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8       1947, 1950-1951         b. 46, f. 484       Strauch, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1946-1948         b. 47, f. 485       Straus, Nathan (WMCA Radio), Mrs. Straus, and son R. Peter Straus Letters To CB/From CB: 23/31       1946-1951         b. 47, f. 486       Strike, Clifford S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5       1950-1951         b. 47, f. 487       Sturdevant, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2       1946-1947, 1949         b. 47, f. 488       Sullivan, Frank and Hazel Thrall       1946-1947, 1950	b. 46, f. 479		1947, 1951
Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3         b. 46, f. 482       Stoddard, George D. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2       1947, 1951         Stone, Donald See: box 49, folder 536 box 48, folder 530       ***         Stone, I. F. See: box 43, folder 378       ***         b. 46, f. 483       Stoner, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8       1947, 1950-1951         b. 46, f. 484       Strauch, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1946-1948         b. 46, f. 485       Straus, Nathan (WMCA Radio), Mrs. Straus, and son R. Peter Straus Letters To CB/From CB: 23/31       1946-1951         b. 47, f. 486       Strike, Clifford S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5       1950-1951         b. 47, f. 487       Sturdevant, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2       1946-1947, 1949         b. 47, f. 488       Sullivan, Frank and Hazel Thrall       1946-1947, 1950	b. 46, f. 480		1947, 1949-1950
Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2         Stone, Donald See: box 49, folder 536 box 48, folder 530         Stone, I. F. See: box 43, folder 378         b. 46, f. 483       Stoner, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8       1947, 1950-1951         b. 46, f. 484       Strauch, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1946-1948         b. 46, f. 485       Straus, Nathan (WMCA Radio), Mrs. Straus, and son R. Peter Straus Letters To CB/From CB: 23/31       1946-1951         b. 47, f. 486       Strike, Clifford S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5       1950-1951         b. 47, f. 487       Sturdevant, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2       1946-1947, 1949 Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2         b. 47, f. 488       Sullivan, Frank and Hazel Thrall       1946-1947, 1950	b. 46, f. 481		1950-1951
See: box 49, folder 536 box 48, folder 530         Stone, I. F.       See: box 43, folder 378         b. 46, f. 483       Stoner, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8       1947, 1950-1951         b. 46, f. 484       Strauch, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1946-1948         b. 46, f. 485       Straus, Nathan (WMCA Radio), Mrs. Straus, and son R. Peter Straus Letters To CB/From CB: 23/31       1946-1951         b. 47, f. 486       Strike, Clifford S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5       1950-1951         b. 47, f. 487       Sturdevant, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2       1946-1947, 1949         b. 47, f. 488       Sullivan, Frank and Hazel Thrall       1946-1947, 1950	b. 46, f. 482	-	1947, 1951
See: box 43, folder 378         b. 46, f. 483       Stoner, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8       1947, 1950-1951         b. 46, f. 484       Strauch, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1946-1948         b. 46, f. 485       Straus, Nathan (WMCA Radio), Mrs. Straus, and son R. Peter Straus Letters To CB/From CB: 23/31       1946-1951         b. 47, f. 486       Strike, Clifford S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5       1950-1951         b. 47, f. 487       Sturdevant, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2       1946-1947, 1949         b. 47, f. 488       Sullivan, Frank and Hazel Thrall       1946-1947, 1950			
Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8         b. 46, f. 484       Strauch, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1946-1948         b. 46, f. 485       Straus, Nathan (WMCA Radio), Mrs. Straus, and son R. Peter Straus Letters To CB/From CB: 23/31       1946-1951         b. 47, f. 486       Strike, Clifford S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5       1950-1951         b. 47, f. 487       Sturdevant, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2       1946-1947, 1949         b. 47, f. 488       Sullivan, Frank and Hazel Thrall       1946-1947, 1950			
Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4         b. 46, f. 485       Straus, Nathan (WMCA Radio), Mrs. Straus, and son R. Peter Straus Letters To CB/From CB: 23/31       1946-1951         b. 47, f. 486       Strike, Clifford S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5       1950-1951         b. 47, f. 487       Sturdevant, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2       1946-1947, 1949         b. 47, f. 488       Sullivan, Frank and Hazel Thrall       1946-1947, 1950	b. 46, f. 483		1947, 1950-1951
Letters To CB/From CB: 23/31         b. 47, f. 486       Strike, Clifford S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5       1950-1951         b. 47, f. 487       Sturdevant, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2       1946-1947, 1949         b. 47, f. 488       Sullivan, Frank and Hazel Thrall       1946-1947, 1950	b. 46, f. 484		1946-1948
Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5         b. 47, f. 487       Sturdevant, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2       1946-1947, 1949         b. 47, f. 488       Sullivan, Frank and Hazel Thrall       1946-1947, 1950	b. 46, f. 485		1946-1951
Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2           b. 47, f. 488         Sullivan, Frank and Hazel Thrall         1946-1947, 1950	b. 47, f. 486		1950-1951
	b. 47, f. 487		1946-1947, 1949
	b. 47, f. 488		1946-1947, 1950

b. 47, f. 489	Sullivan, Gael Letters To CB/From CB: 0/6	1947-1948
b. 47, f. 490	Sullivan, John L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3 See also: box 35, folder 123	1946, 1951
b. 47, f. 491	Sullivan, Mary Margaret Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1947-1948
b. 47, f. 492	The Super Market Institute, Incorporated Letters To CB/From CB: 7/10	1948
b. 47, f. 493	Survey Associates Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1948, 1951
b. 47, f. 494	Sussler, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1948, 1950-1951
	Sviridoff, Mitchell See: box 35, folder 115	
b. 47, f. 495	Swing, Raymond Graham Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1946-1947
b. 47, f. 496	Syracuse Housing Authority Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1947
b. 47, f. 497	Т	
b. 47, f. 498	Taft, Charles P. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2 See also: box 48, folder 526	
b. 47, f. 499	Teachers' College of Connecticut (New Britain) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1947-1948
b. 47, f. 500	Teamsters' Union Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1948, 1950
b. 47, f. 501	Terrien, Frederic W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1948
b. 47, f. 502	Textile Workers Union of America Letters To CB/From CB: 19/35	1947-1951
b. 47, f. 503	Thomas, Elbert D. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1948-1951
b. 47, f. 504	Thomas, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1946-1947, 1951

b. 47, f. 505	Thomson, Charles A. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1 See also: box 48, folder 530 box 49, folder 542	1950
b. 47, f. 506	Thorsen, Wallace Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1947, 1951
b. 47, f. 507	Tilley, Winthrop Letters To CB/From CB: 10/12	1947-1948
b. 47, f. 508	Timm, Tyrus Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947, 1949
b. 47, f. 509	Tobias, Channing H. (Phelps-Stokes Fund) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1947-1948
b. 47, f. 510	Tobin, Maurice J. 1948-1950 Letters To CB/From CB: 15/18	
b. 47, f. 511	Tone, Joseph M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5	1946, 1948, 1951
b. 47, f. 512	Tooher, Joseph J. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1951
b. 47, f. 513	The Town Hall, Incorporated America's Town Meeting of the Air Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8	1946-1948
b. 47, f. 514	Town Hall (St. Louis) Letters To CB/From CB: 9/12	1946-1947
b. 47, f. 515	Trotta, Fred Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1948, 1950
b. 47, f. 516	Truman, Harry S. Letters To CB/From CB: 19/33	1946-1951
b. 47, f. 517	Truman, Harry S White House Staff (David Niles, Matthew Connelly, Charles Ross, Charles E. Murphy) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/13 See also: box 34, folder 104 box 46, folder 480	1946-1951
b. 48, f. 518	Turner, Mary Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1951
b. 48, f. 519	The Twentieth Century Fund Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1948-1949
b. 48, f. 520	Tynan, John Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	1946-1948
b. 48, f. 521	U	

b. 48, f. 522	Umstattd, William E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948
	Union for Democratic Action See: box 31, folder 22 box 40, folder 288 box 50, folder 583	
b. 48, f. 523	United Automobile Workers Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2 See also: box 39, folder 242 box 41, folder 327 box 42, folder 334 box 44, folder 409	1948, 1950
	box 44, folder 410	
b. 48, f. 524	United Defense Fund, Incorporated Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1951
b. 48, f. 525	United Electrical, Radio and Machine Workers of America Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1947
b. 48, f. 526	United Nations: Children's Appeal and UNICEF See also: box 48, folder 530 box 40, folder 282 box 44, folder 419	1947
b. 48, f. 527-529	United Nations: Children's Appeal and UNICEF See also: box 48, folder 530 box 40, folder 282	1948-1949
b. 48, f. 530	United Nations: UNESCO and other United Nations correspondence See also: box 48, folder 526 box 40, folder 282 box 32, folder 45-50	1946
b. 48, f. 531-534	United Nations: UNESCO and other United Nations correspondence See also: box 48, folder 526 box 40, folder 282	1947-1951
b. 49, f. 535	United Nations World Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1947
b. 49, f. 536	United States Government Agencies: Bureau of the Budget Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1947
b. 49, f. 536	United States Government Agencies: Council of Economic Advisors Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4 See also: box 50, folder 563	1947, 1949-1951
b. 49, f. 537	United States Government Agencies: Department of Agriculture Letters To CB/From CB: 11/14	1949-1951
b. 49, f. 538	United States Government Agencies: Department of Commerce Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1947-1949
	See also: <u>box 44, folder 415 box 45, folder 446</u>	
b. 49, f. 539	United States Government Agencies: Department of Defense (Air Force; Army; Navy; Secretary, Assistant Secretary of Defense) Letters To CB/From CB: 18/9	1947-1951

b. 49, f. 540	United States Government Agencies: Department of the Interior Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4 See also: box 34, folder 89	1949-1950
b. 49, f. 541	United States Government Agencies: Department of Labor Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5 See also: box 47, folder 510	1948, 1950
b. 49, f. 542	United States Government Agencies: Department of State Letters To CB/From CB: 22/26  See also: box 31, folder 2 box 41, folder 322 box 48, folders 526-534 box 32, folder 45-50	1946-1951
b. 49, f. 543	United States Government Agencies: Department of the Treasury Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0 See also: box 46, folder 465	1949
b. 49, f. 543	United States Government Agencies: Economic Stabilization Agency Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1950-1951
b. 49, f. 544	United States Government Agencies: Federal Power Commission Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8	1949-1950
b. 49, f. 545	United States Government Agencies: Federal Security Agency Letters To CB/From CB: 5/9 See also: box 37, folder 168	1947-1949, 1951
b. 49, f. 545	United States Government Agencies: Federal Works Agency Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1946
b. 49, f. 545	United States Government Agencies: General Services Administration Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1948-1951
b. 49, f. 546	United States Government Agencies: Medal for Merit Board Letters To CB/From CB: 3/23	1946-1947
b. 49, f. 547	United States Government Agencies: Office of Price Administration Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3 See also: box 49, folder 538	1946-1947
b. 49, f. 547	United States Government Agencies: Office of the Housing Expediter Letters To CB/From CB: 15/5 See also: box 50, folder 578	1948-1950

b. 49, f. 548	United States Government Agencies: The President's Water Resources Policy Commission Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1950
b. 49, f. 548	United States Government Agencies: United States Civil Service Commission Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7	1946-1948, 1950-1951
b. 49, f. 549	United States Government Agencies: Other Agencies: A - Z Letters To CB/From CB: 8/9	1946-1951
b. 49, f. 550	United Steelworkers of America Letters To CB/From CB: 9/11 See also: box 42, folder 347	1948, 1950
b. 49, f. 551	United World Federalists, Incorporated (Cord Meyer, Jr.) Letters To CB/From CB: 10/7	1948-1949, 1951
b. 49, f. 552	The University of Chicago Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3 See also: box 39, folder 230	1946, 1951
b. 49, f. 553	University of Connecticut Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1946, 1950
b. 49, f. 554	V	
b. 49, f. 555	Veale, William R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1946-1947
b. 49, f. 556	Viereck, Peter Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1951
b. 49, f. 557	Vineburgh, Lawrence H. M. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1947-1948, 1951
b. 49, f. 558	Voorhis, Jerry Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1947-1948
b. 49, f. 559	Vuzzi, Lillian Letters To CB/From CB: 7/12	1946-1948
b. 50, f. 560	W - Wh	
b. 50, f. 561	Waggoner, Walter H. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1947
	Waldo, George See: box 33, folder 70	
b. 50, f. 562	Walker, Frank C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1948

b. 50, f. 563	Wallace, Donald H. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/13	1946-1951
b. 50, f. 564	Wallace, Henry A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1946-1948
b. 50, f. 565	Waller, Theodore Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1 See also: box 161, folder 685	1950
b. 50, f. 566	Walsh, Raymond Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1946-1948, 1951
b. 50, f. 567	Walter, Francis E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1949
b. 50, f. 568	Warburg, James P. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/8	1947-1950
b. 50, f. 569	Ward, John D. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1950-1951
	The Washington Post See: box 38, folder 196	
b. 50, f. 570	Wasserman, Jean Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1947
b. 50, f. 571	Wechsler, Alfred F. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1949-1950
b. 50, f. 572	Weigand, Richurd D. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1951
b. 50, f. 573	Weinstein, Daniel G. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951
b. 50, f. 574	Wells, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1950-1951
b. 50, f. 575	Welsh, Edward C. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1948-1951
b. 50, f. 576	Wesleyan University Letters To CB/From CB: 6/9	1947-1948
b. 50, f. 577	West, Albert Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947-1948
b. 50, f. 578	Westerberg, Clarence C. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/6	1947-1951

b. 50, f. 579	Weston, Harold (Food for Freedom) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1946-1947
	White, Egbert See: box 49, folder 535	
	White, Walter See: box 42, folder 352	
	Whitney, Alexander F. See: box 33, folder 73	
b. 50, f. 580	Wi - Wy	
b. 50, f. 581	Williams, Aubrey Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1947
b. 50, f. 582	Williams, Birkett L. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1947-1948
b. 50, f. 583	Williams, David C. Letters To CB/From CB: 14/11	1946-1948, 1950-1951
b. 50, f. 584	Williams, Frances Letters To CB/From CB: 18/15	1947-1951
b. 50, f. 585	Williams, G. Mennen Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1950
b. 50, f. 586	Williams College Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1946-1947
b. 50, f. 587	Wilson, Charles E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1947, 1951
b. 50, f. 588	Winchell, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1946-1948
	Wise, Stephen See: box 31, folder 18	
b. 50, f. 589	Wolf, Herman Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4 See also: Part II, Series II.	1947-1951
b. 50, f. 590	Woodhouse, Chase Going Letters To CB/From CB: 14/25 See also: Part II, Series II.	1946-1949

b. 50, f. 591	Woodhouse, Chase Going Letters To CB/From CB: 19/17 See also: Part II, Series II.	1950-1951
b. 51, f. 592	Wooton, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1946-1947
b. 51, f. 593	World Magazine (proposals for) Letters To CB/From CB: 10/9	1947
b. 51, f. 594	World Movement for World Federal Government Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1948
b. 51, f. 595	Wyatt, Wilson Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1946, 1948
b. <b>51</b> , f. <b>596</b>	Υ	
b. 51, f. 597	Yale University Letters To CB/From CB: 11/11	1946-1949, 1951
b. <b>51</b> , f. <b>598</b>	Yen, James Y. C. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1948, 1951
b. 51, f. 599	Young Men's Christian Association of Hartford Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1947-1948
b. 51, f. 600	z	
b. 51, f. 601	Zeman, William S. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1946-1948, 1950
b. <b>51</b> , f. <b>602</b>	Correspondence - multiple recipient or sender	
b. <b>51</b> , f. <b>603</b>	Correspondence of others	
b. 51, f. 604	Unidentified	1947–1948, [1951?], undated

# Part II, II: Correspondence on Political Appointments and Job Applications, 1948-1950 (6 boxes)

This series illuminates an important part of the role of a state governor. It contains correspondence recommending individuals for positions on state boards and commissions, jobs in state agencies, judgeships on several levels, and other types of appointments, such as the U.S. Senate seat in 1949. The correspondence is arranged in four main categories:

- 1. General Recommendations
- 2. State Agencies, Boards, and Commissions
- 3. Judgeships
- 4. Other appointments (U.S. Senator and miscellaneous posts)

There is some correspondence with individuals also contained in Series V, General Correspondence, which is not always cross-referenced. Correspondence within the folders is unarranged.

b. 52, f. 605	Appointments and Job Applications General Recommendations (for no specific position or for more than one)
	State Agencies, Boards and Commissions
b. 52, f. 606	General
b. 52, f. 607	State Board of A ccountancy
b. 52, f. 608	Aeronautic Commission
b. 52, f. 609	Agricultural Commissioner
b. 52, f. 610	Agricultural Experiment Station
b. 52, f. 611	Commission on Alcoholism
b. 52, f. 612	Architectural Examining Board
b. 52, f. 613	Athletic Commission
b. 52, f. 614	Bankers' Advisory Council
b. 52, f. 615	Board of Examiners of Barbers
b. 52, f. 616	Chemist for State
b. 52, f. 617	Cheshire Reformatory
b. 52, f. 617	Board of Examiners in Chiropody
b. 52, f. 618	Board of Chiropractic Examiners
b. 52, f. 619	Civil Defense Board
b. 52, f. 620	Commission on Treatment of the Chronically III, Aged and Infirm
b. 52, f. 621	Commission to Study Dog Laws
b. 52, f. 622	Connecticut State Farm for Women

#### State Agencies, Boards and Commissions (continued)

b. 52, f. 623	Connecticut State Hospital
b. 52, f. 624	Connecticut State Prison
b. 53, f. 625	County Commissioners
b. 53, f. 626	Board of Supervision of Dams
b. 53, f. 627	Dental Commission
b. 53, f. 628	Development Commission
b. 53, f. 629	Draft Boards
b. 53, f. 630	Board of Education
b. 53, f. 630	Board of Education of the Blind
b. 53, f. 631	Board of Examiners of Embalmers
b. 53, f. 632	Board of Registration for Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors
b. 53, f. 633	Fairfield State Hospital
b. 53, f. 634	Farms and Markets Commissioner
b. <b>53</b> , f. <b>634</b>	Fine Arts Commission
b. 53, f. 635	State Board of Fisheries and Game
b. 53, f. 636	Flood Control and Water Policy Commission
b. 53, f. 636	Food and Drug Commissioner
b. 53, f. 636	Fort Griswold Tract Commission
b. 53, f. 637	Groton-New London Bridge Commission
b. 53, f. 638	Harbor Masters
b. <b>53</b> , f. <b>639</b>	State Board of Healing Arts
b. <b>53</b> , f. <b>640</b>	Highway Safety Commission
b. 53, f. 641	Housing Authority
b. 53, f. 642	Inter-Racial Commission
b. <b>53</b> , f. <b>643</b>	Intergovernmental Cooperation Commission
b. 53, f. 644	Interstate Sanitary Commission
b. <b>53</b> , f. <b>645</b>	Israel Putnam Memorial Commission
b. <b>53</b> , f. <b>645</b>	Labor Relations Board
b. 53, f. 646	Deputy Labor Commissioner
b. 53, f. 647	Liquor Control Commission

#### State Agencies, Boards and Commissions (continued)

b. 53, f. 648	Long Lane School
b. 53, f. 649	Mansfield State Training School
b. 53, f. 649	Connecticut Marketing Authority
b. <b>53</b> , f. <b>650</b>	Board of Mediation and Arbitration
b. <b>53</b> , f. <b>651</b>	Meriden School for Boys
b. 53, f. 651	Merritt Parkway Commission
b. 53, f. 652	Metropolitan District Commission
b. 53, f. 653	Milk Administrator
b. 53, f. 654	Commissioner of Motor Vehicles
b. 53, f. 655	Deputy Commissioner of Motor Vehicles
b. 54, f. 656	Mystic Oral School for the Deaf
b. 54, f. 657	Board of Natureopathic Examiners
b. 54, f. 657	New Britain Hospital Board
b. 54, f. 658	New England Interstate Water Pollution Control Commission
b. 54, f. 659	Norwich State Hospital
b. <b>54</b> , f. <b>660</b>	State Board of Examiners for Nursing
b. <b>54</b> , f. <b>661</b>	Board of Examiners in Optometry
b. <b>54</b> , f. <b>662</b>	Commission on State Government Organization
b. 54, f. 663	Osteopathic Examining Board
b. 54, f. 664	Board of Pardons
b. 54, f. 665	Park and Forest Commission
b. 54, f. 666	Personnel Advisory Committee
b. 54, f. 667	Commissioners of Pharmacy
b. 54, f. 668	Board of Examiners for Physiotherapy Technicians
b. 54, f. 668	Public Health Council
b. <b>54</b> , f. <b>669</b>	Public Utilities Commission
b. 54, f. 670	Public Welfare Council
b. <b>54</b> , f. <b>671</b>	Real Assets Committee
b. 54, f. 672	Retirement Commissioners
b. <b>54</b> , f. <b>672</b>	Savings Bank Life Insurance Fund

#### State Agencies, Boards and Commissions (continued)

b. 54, f. 673	Savings Banks' Railroad Investment Committee
b. 54, f. 674	Shell Fish Board of Relief
b. <b>54</b> , f. <b>674</b>	Shell Fish Commissioners
b. 54, f. 675	Soil Erosion Advisory Board
b. 54, f. 676	Steel Commission
b. 54, f. 677	Stonington Pier Commission
b. 54, f. 678	Tax Commissioner
b. 54, f. 679	Tree Protection Examining Board
b. 54, f. 680	Tuberculosis Commission
b. 54, f. 681	Unemployment Commission
b. 54, f. 682	University of Connecticut Trustees
b. 54, f. 683	Veterans Home and Hospital Commission
b. 54, f. 684	Veterinary Registration and Examination Board
b. 54, f. 685	Wage and Hour Board
b. 54, f. 686	Water Commission
b. 54, f. 687	Welfare Department
b. 54, f. 688	Workmen's Compensation Commission
Jud	lgeships
b. 55, f. 689	Judgeships: General
b. 55, f. 689	Supreme Court of Errors and Superior Court Judgeships
b. 55, f. 690	Court of Common Pleas Judgeships
b. 55, f. 691	Juvenile Court Judgeships
	Judgeships: Town Judgeships
b. 55, f. 692	General
b. 55, f. 693	Ansonia
b. 55, f. 694	Berlin
b. 55, f. 695	Bridgeport
b. 55, f. 696	Bristol
b. 55, f. 696	Darien
b. 55, f. 697	Derby

# Judgeships > Judgeships: Town Judgeships (continued)

b. 55, f. 698	East Hartford
b. 55, f. 698	East Haven
b. 55, f. 699	Fairfield
b. 55, f. 699	Farmington
b. 55, f. 700	Glastonbury
b. 56, f. 701	Greenwich See also: box 34, folder 107
b. 56, f. 702	Griswold
b. 56, f. 702	Groton
b. 56, f. 703	Guilford
b. 56, f. 704	Hamden
b. 56, f. 705	Hartford
b. 56, f. 706	Killingly
b. 56, f. 706	Manchester
b. 56, f. 707	Meriden
b. 56, f. 708	Middletown
b. 56, f. 709	Milford
b. 56, f. 710	New Britain
b. 56, f. 711	New Canaan
b. 56, f. 712	New Haven
b. 56, f. 713	New Haven postcards recommending Alfred Toscano
b. 56, f. 714	New Haven letters recommending Alfred Toscano
b. 56, f. 715	New London
b. 56, f. 716	Newington
b. <b>56</b> , f. <b>717</b>	Newtown
b. 57, f. 718	Norwalk
b. 57, f. 719	Norwich
b. 57, f. 720	Plainville
b. 57, f. 721	Rocky Hill
b. <b>57</b> , f. <b>721</b>	Seymour

# Judgeships > Judgeships: Town Judgeships (continued)

b. <b>57</b> , f. <b>722</b>	Shelton
b. 57, f. 722	Stafford
b. 57, f. 723	Stamford
b. 57, f. 724	Stonington
b. 57, f. 725	Stratford
b. <b>57</b> , f. <b>726</b>	Suffield
b. <b>57</b> , f. <b>727</b>	Trumbull
b. <b>57</b> , f. <b>728</b>	Twentieth District
b. <b>57</b> , f. <b>729</b>	Wallingford
b. 57, f. 730	Waterbury
b. 57, f. 731	West Hartford
b. 57, f. 731	West Haven
b. 57, f. 732	Westport
b. 57, f. 733	Winsted
b. 57, f. 733	Woodbridge
C	Other Appointments
b. 57, f. 734	New Haven Postmaster
b. 57, f. 735	Probation Officers
b. <b>57</b> , f. <b>736</b>	Prosecutors
b. <b>57</b> , f. <b>737</b>	United States Senator

## Part II, III: Writings, Speeches, News Releases, 1946-1951

(8 boxes)

This series is divided into three subseries:

Writings

**Speeches** 

**News Releases** 

The material within each subseries is arranged chronologically. Undated and unidentified material is filed at the end of each subseries or at the end of the year when only the year is known. The researcher should see Series V for correspondence about the publication of writings and arrangements for speeches.

- 1) Writings 1946-1951: notes, drafts, final copies, published copies and reprints of articles and statements, as well as letters to the editors of magazines and newspapers. Also forewards to books, as, for example, to Arthur Goodfriend's *The Only War We Seek* (1951), an introduction to *Saving American Capitalism*, by Seymour Harris, Bowles and others (1948), and a chapter on housing for the book, *Two Thirds of A Nation*, by Nathan Straus (1951). Statements for general release to the press (such as those for the United Nations Children's Appeal, 1948 Jan Feb) are filed in subseries 3 (News Releases).
- 2) Speeches 1946-1941: notes, drafts, final copies, and copies and excerpts in the form of duplicate news releases, of Bowles' speeches, radio broadcasts and interviews, as well as statements before legislative bodies, including messages to the Connecticut General Assembly. note: there may also be brief excerpts, from speeches in news releases describing Bowles' appearances in subseries 3. There are also some tapes and discs from this period in Part IX, many from the campaigns of 1948 and 1950.
- 3) News Releases 1946-1950: chiefly news releases while Bowles was governor, 1949-Jan 1951, but also some statements to the press before he became governor, especially during the campaign of 1948.

In addition there are also two volumes containing copies of releases, during 1949 and 1950. The index in the 1949 volume covers the whole year, while the 1950 index covers only the January to June period. The loose copies of releases run from January to December of each year, but are not always complete. Between the volumes and the loose copies, however, most of the releases can be found.

Some of the releases are statements in the form of mimeographic copies of correspondence which were probably released to the press and sent out as multiple mailings. In most cases there are also copies of the correspondence in Series V.

There are miscellaneous notes and schedules for releases in the file of Joseph P. Lyford, Bowles' press secretary, in Series V.

,	Writings	
b. <b>58</b> , f. <b>738</b>	"Farm surpluses won't plague us if we use our heads," Successful Farming, English	1946 September
b. 58, f. 739	"A Program for Progressives," written for <i>LIFE</i> Magazine, not published [revised and titled "A Program for American Literals," and "Towards the Second New Deal"?] English	1946 November
b. 58, f. 740	"How to Stop the Depression," <i>The Nation</i> English	1946 December 14
b. <b>58</b> , f. <b>741</b>	"The Price Problem: An Analysis by Bowles," <i>The New York Times Magazine</i> English	1947 April 20

# Writings (continued)

b. 58, f. 743 "The Eight Million Dollar Republican Blunder,"The Democratic Digest English b. 58, f. 744 "Challenge to the Business Man,"The New York Times Magazine English b. 58, f. 745 13 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers 1947 October 7-December 16 b. 58, f. 746 "Do Controls Endanger Democracy?,"The New York Times Magazine English b. 58, f. 747 "My Hopes for 1948," Coronet Magazine English b. 58, f. 747 "My Hopes for 1948," Coronet Magazine English b. 58, f. 748 "To Bring Hope to Children Without Hope,"The New York Times Magazine English b. 58, f. 749 "Are We Headed for a Boom-and-Bust?,"Weekend Magazine English b. 58, f. 750 "Shall We Let Them Starve?,"Parents Magazine English b. 58, f. 750 "Give Them This Day Their Daily Bread,"UN World 1948 February 1948 Feb	b. 58, f. 742	Letter to the Editor of Fortune	1947 April
English  b. 58, f. 745  la Letters to the Editors of various newspapers  pecember 7-December 7-December 16  b. 58, f. 746  "Oo Controls Endanger Democracy?," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 747  "My Hopes for 1948," Coronet Magazine English  b. 58, f. 748  "To Bring Hope to Children Without Hope," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 749  "Are We Headed for a Boom-and-Bust?," Weekend Magazine English  b. 58, f. 750  "Shall We Let Them Starve?," Parents Magazine English  b. 58, f. 750  "Give Them This Day Their Daily Bread," UN World  English  b. 58, f. 751  7 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers  page 1948 February 1948 April 18 English  b. 58, f. 755  "Can We Unite for the Children?, "Picture Post English  b. 58, f. 756  "Universal Training for Democracy," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 757  5 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers  1948 October 10 English  introduction to Saving American Capitalism, book by Seymour Harris, Bowles 1948 and others  b. 58, f. 750  "Blueprints for a Changing America," Tomorrow  1949 February 1949 February 1949 February	b. 58, f. 743		1947 May
December 16 b. 58, f. 746	b. 58, f. 744		1947 October 5
English 21 b. 58, f. 747 "My Hopes for 1948," Coronet Magazine English 1948 Jan?] b. 58, f. 748 "To Bring Hope to Children Without Hope," The New York Times Magazine English 1948 February 1 English 1948 February 1 English 1948 February 7 English 1948 February 1949 February 19	b. 58, f. 745	13 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers	
English  b. 58, f. 748  "To Bring Hope to Children Without Hope," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 749  "Are We Headed for a Boom-and-Bust?," Weekend Magazine English  b. 58, f. 750  "Shall We Let Them Starve?," Parents Magazine English  b. 58, f. 750  "Give Them This Day Their Daily Bread," UN World Indicate English  b. 58, f. 751  7 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers Indicate English  b. 58, f. 752  "Are We Heading for a Depression?," PICMagazine English  b. 58, f. 753  4 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers Indicate English  b. 58, f. 754  "We Need a Program For as Well as Against," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 755  "Can We Unite for the Children?," Picture Post English  b. 58, f. 756  "Universal Training for Democracy," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 757  5 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers Indicate English  b. 58, f. 758  "The Challenge to the Conservatives," The New York Times Magazine English  introduction to Saving American Capitalism, book by Seymour Harris, Bowles Introduction to Saving American Tomorrow Indicate Indicate Introduction of Saving American, Tomorrow Indicate Introduction Introduction of Introduction of Introduction Interval	b. 58, f. 746		
English b. 58, f. 749  "Are We Headed for a Boom-and-Bust?," Weekend Magazine English b. 58, f. 750  "Shall We Let Them Starve?," Parents Magazine English b. 58, f. 750  "Give Them This Day Their Daily Bread," UN World English b. 58, f. 750  "Give Them This Day Their Daily Bread," UN World English b. 58, f. 751  7 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers 1948 February 11-March 26 b. 58, f. 752  "Are We Heading for a Depression?," PICMagazine English b. 58, f. 753  4 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers 1948 April 13-July 8 b. 58, f. 754  "We Need a Program For as Well as Against," The New York Times Magazine English b. 58, f. 755  "Can We Unite for the Children?," Picture Post English b. 58, f. 756  "Universal Training for Democracy," The New York Times Magazine English b. 58, f. 757  5 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers 1948 April 1948 September 2-October 15 b. 58, f. 758  "The Challenge to the Conservatives," The New York Times Magazine English b. 58, f. 759  Introduction to Saving American Capitalism, book by Seymour Harris, Bowles 1948 and others b. 58, f. 750  "Blueprints for a Changing America," Tomorrow 1949 February	b. 58, f. 747		[1948 Jan?]
English  b. 58, f. 750 "Shall We Let Them Starve?,"Parents Magazine English  b. 58, f. 750 "Give Them This Day Their Daily Bread,"UN World English  b. 58, f. 751 7 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers 1948 February 11-March 26  b. 58, f. 752 "Are We Heading for a Depression?," PICMagazine English  b. 58, f. 753 4 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers 1948 April 13-July 8  b. 58, f. 754 "We Need a Program For as Well as Against,"The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 755 "Can We Unite for the Children?,"Picture Post English  b. 58, f. 756 "Universal Training for Democracy,"The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 757 5 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers 1948 April 24  English  b. 58, f. 758 "The Challenge to the Conservatives,"The New York Times Magazine English  l. 58, f. 759 Introduction to Saving American Capitalism, book by Seymour Harris, Bowles 1948 and others  b. 58, f. 750 "Blueprints for a Changing America,"Tomorrow 1949 February	b. 58, f. 748		1948 February 1
English  b. 58, f. 750  "Give Them This Day Their Daily Bread,"UN World English  7 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers  1948 February 11-March 26  b. 58, f. 752  "Are We Heading for a Depression?," PICMagazine English  4 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers  1948 March  5 S8, f. 753  4 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers  1948 April 13- July 8  b. 58, f. 754  "We Need a Program For as Well as Against," The New York Times Magazine English  5 S8, f. 755  "Can We Unite for the Children?," Picture Post English  5 S8, f. 756  "Universal Training for Democracy," The New York Times Magazine English  5 S8, f. 757  5 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers  1948 July 11  b. 58, f. 757  5 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers  1948 September 2-October 15  b. 58, f. 758  "The Challenge to the Conservatives," The New York Times Magazine English  Introduction to Saving American Capitalism, book by Seymour Harris, Bowles 1948 and others  1949 February 1949 February	b. 58, f. 749		1948 February 7
English  b. 58, f. 751  7 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers  1948 February 11-March 26  b. 58, f. 752  "Are We Heading for a Depression?," PICMagazine English  b. 58, f. 753  4 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers  1948 April 13-July 8  b. 58, f. 754  "We Need a Program For as Well as Against," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 755  "Can We Unite for the Children?," Picture Post English  b. 58, f. 756  "Universal Training for Democracy," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 757  5 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers  1948 September 2-October 15  b. 58, f. 758  "The Challenge to the Conservatives," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 759  Introduction to Saving American Capitalism, book by Seymour Harris, Bowles and others  b. 58, f. 760  "Blueprints for a Changing America," Tomorrow  1949 February	b. 58, f. 750		1948 February
b. 58, f. 752 "Are We Heading for a Depression?," PICMagazine English b. 58, f. 753 4 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers 1948 April 13-July 8 b. 58, f. 754 "We Need a Program For as Well as Against," The New York Times Magazine English b. 58, f. 755 "Can We Unite for the Children?," Picture Post English b. 58, f. 756 "Universal Training for Democracy," The New York Times Magazine English b. 58, f. 757 5 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers 1948 July 11 b. 58, f. 757 5 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers 1948 September 2-October 15 b. 58, f. 758 "The Challenge to the Conservatives," The New York Times Magazine English b. 58, f. 759 Introduction to Saving American Capitalism, book by Seymour Harris, Bowles 1948 and others b. 58, f. 760 "Blueprints for a Changing America," Tomorrow 1949 February	b. 58, f. 750		1948 February
English  b. 58, f. 753  4 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers  1948 April 13-July 8  b. 58, f. 754  "We Need a Program For as Well as Against," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 755  "Can We Unite for the Children?," Picture Post English  b. 58, f. 756  "Universal Training for Democracy," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 757  5 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers  1948 September 2-October 15  b. 58, f. 758  "The Challenge to the Conservatives," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 759  Introduction to Saving American Capitalism, book by Seymour Harris, Bowles 1948  and others  B. 58, f. 760  "Blueprints for a Changing America," Tomorrow  1949 February	b. 58, f. 751	7 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers	
b. 58, f. 754 "We Need a Program For as Well as Against," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 755 "Can We Unite for the Children?," Picture Post English  b. 58, f. 756 "Universal Training for Democracy," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 757 5 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers 1948 September 2-October 15  b. 58, f. 758 "The Challenge to the Conservatives," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 759 Introduction to Saving American Capitalism, book by Seymour Harris, Bowles 1948 and others  b. 58, f. 760 "Blueprints for a Changing America," Tomorrow 1949 February	b. 58, f. 752		1948 March
English  b. 58, f. 755  "Can We Unite for the Children?,"Picture Post English  b. 58, f. 756  "Universal Training for Democracy,"The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 757  5 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers  1948 September 2-October 15  b. 58, f. 758  "The Challenge to the Conservatives,"The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 759  Introduction to Saving American Capitalism, book by Seymour Harris, Bowles and others  b. 58, f. 760  "Blueprints for a Changing America,"Tomorrow  1949 February	b. 58, f. 753	4 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers	
b. 58, f. 756 "Universal Training for Democracy," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 757 5 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers 1948 September 2-October 15  b. 58, f. 758 "The Challenge to the Conservatives," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 759 Introduction to Saving American Capitalism, book by Seymour Harris, Bowles 1948  b. 58, f. 760 "Blueprints for a Changing America," Tomorrow 1949 February	b. 58, f. 754		1948 April 18
English  b. 58, f. 757  5 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers  1948 September 2-October 15  b. 58, f. 758  "The Challenge to the Conservatives," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 58, f. 759  Introduction to Saving American Capitalism, book by Seymour Harris, Bowles and others  b. 58, f. 760  "Blueprints for a Changing America," Tomorrow  1949 February	b. 58, f. 755		1948 April 24
b. 58, f. 758 "The Challenge to the Conservatives," The New York Times Magazine English 1948 October 10 b. 58, f. 759 Introduction to Saving American Capitalism, book by Seymour Harris, Bowles and others b. 58, f. 760 "Blueprints for a Changing America," Tomorrow 1949 February	b. 58, f. 756		1948 July 11
English  b. 58, f. 759 Introduction to Saving American Capitalism, book by Seymour Harris, Bowles 1948 and others  b. 58, f. 760 "Blueprints for a Changing America," Tomorrow 1949 February	b. 58, f. 757	5 Letters to the Editors of various newspapers	
b. 58, f. 760 "Blueprints for a Changing America," Tomorrow 1949 February	b. 58, f. 758		1948 October 10
	b. 58, f. 759		1948
	b. 58, f. 760	"Blueprints for a Changing America," Tomorrow English	1949 February

# Writings (continued)

b. 58, f. 761	Statement in State Government	1949 March
b. 58, f. 762	"World Government Yes, But," <i>Harper's</i> Magazine English	1949 March
b. 58, f. 763	"A Governor's Job as Seen by a Governor," The New York Times Magazine English	1949 July 24
b. 58, f. 764	"Doing Something About Unemployment," The New York Trade Union Courier English	1949 September 12
b. 58, f. 764	"Keynote Statement on Past and Future of Our Economic System," Bridgeport Sunday Herald Labor-Management Supplement English	1949 September 18
b. 58, f. 765	Statement in The Jewish Ledger	1949 September 22
b. 58, f. 765	Statement for The Pittsburgh Courier	1949 September 30
b. 58, f. 766	Statement in <i>The Forum,</i> issued by the Stamford Forum for World Affairs	1949 October 24
b. 58, f. 767	"The Independent Voter Isn't Independent," The New York Times Magazine English	1949 November 13
b. 58, f. 768	Statement for <i>The Spectator</i>	1949 November- December
b E0 f 740	Statement for <i>The Jewish Ledger</i>	1949 December
b. 58, f. 769	Statement for The Jewish Leager	29
b. 58, f. 770	Statement for The Connecticut Guardsman	
		29
b. <b>58</b> , f. <b>770</b>	Statement for <i>The Connecticut Guardsman</i> "Looking Backward-Thinking Forward," <i>The Connecticut Federationist</i>	29 1949 December
b. 58, f. 770 b. 58, f. 771	Statement for <i>The Connecticut Guardsman</i> "Looking Backward-Thinking Forward," <i>The Connecticut Federationist</i> English	29 1949 December 1949
b. 58, f. 770 b. 58, f. 771 b. 58, f. 772	Statement for <i>The Connecticut Guardsman</i> "Looking Backward-Thinking Forward," <i>The Connecticut Federationist</i> English  Foreword to Digest of Connecticut Administrative Reports	29 1949 December 1949 [1949?]
b. 58, f. 770 b. 58, f. 771 b. 58, f. 772 b. 58, f. 772	Statement for <i>The Connecticut Guardsman</i> "Looking Backward-Thinking Forward," <i>The Connecticut Federationist</i> English  Foreword to Digest of Connecticut Administrative Reports  Statement for Congress of Industrial Organizations' <i>Vanguard</i>	29 1949 December 1949 [1949?] [1949?]
b. 58, f. 770 b. 58, f. 771 b. 58, f. 772 b. 58, f. 772 b. 59, f. 773	Statement for <i>The Connecticut Guardsman</i> "Looking Backward-Thinking Forward," <i>The Connecticut Federationist</i> English  Foreword to Digest of Connecticut Administrative Reports  Statement for Congress of Industrial Organizations' <i>Vanguard</i> Statement for Express Newspapers, Limited, on India's New Constitution	29 1949 December 1949 [1949?] [1949?] 1950 January 4
b. 58, f. 770 b. 58, f. 771 b. 58, f. 772 b. 58, f. 772 b. 59, f. 773 b. 59, f. 773	Statement for <i>The Connecticut Guardsman</i> "Looking Backward-Thinking Forward," <i>The Connecticut Federationist</i> English  Foreword to Digest of Connecticut Administrative Reports  Statement for Congress of Industrial Organizations' <i>Vanguard</i> Statement for Express Newspapers, Limited, on India's New Constitution  Statement for <i>Connecticut Circle</i>	29 1949 December 1949 [1949?] [1949?] 1950 January 4 [1950 Jan?]
b. 58, f. 770 b. 58, f. 771 b. 58, f. 772 b. 58, f. 772 b. 59, f. 773 b. 59, f. 773 b. 59, f. 773	Statement for <i>The Connecticut Guardsman</i> "Looking Backward-Thinking Forward," <i>The Connecticut Federationist</i> English  Foreword to Digest of Connecticut Administrative Reports  Statement for Congress of Industrial Organizations' <i>Vanguard</i> Statement for Express Newspapers, Limited, on India's New Constitution  Statement for <i>Connecticut Circle</i> Statement for <i>New York Age</i>	29 1949 December 1949 [1949?] [1949?] 1950 January 4 [1950 Jan?] 1950 February 6
b. 58, f. 770 b. 58, f. 771 b. 58, f. 772 b. 58, f. 772 b. 59, f. 773 b. 59, f. 773 b. 59, f. 773 b. 59, f. 774	Statement for <i>The Connecticut Guardsman</i> "Looking Backward-Thinking Forward," <i>The Connecticut Federationist</i> English  Foreword to Digest of Connecticut Administrative Reports  Statement for Congress of Industrial Organizations' <i>Vanguard</i> Statement for Express Newspapers, Limited, on India's New Constitution  Statement for <i>Connecticut Circle</i> Statement for <i>New York Age</i> Statement for <i>Bridgeport Herald</i>	29 1949 December 1949 [1949?] [1949?] 1950 January 4 [1950 Jan?] 1950 February 6 1950 February 20
b. 58, f. 770 b. 58, f. 771 b. 58, f. 772 b. 58, f. 772 b. 59, f. 773 b. 59, f. 773 b. 59, f. 773 b. 59, f. 774	Statement for The Connecticut Guardsman  "Looking Backward-Thinking Forward," The Connecticut Federationist English  Foreword to Digest of Connecticut Administrative Reports  Statement for Congress of Industrial Organizations' Vanguard  Statement for Express Newspapers, Limited, on India's New Constitution  Statement for Connecticut Circle  Statement for New York Age  Statement for Bridgeport Herald  Statement for Interracial Commission's Resources Book	29 1949 December 1949 [1949?] [1949?] 1950 January 4 [1950 Jan?] 1950 February 6 1950 February 20 1950 February 21 [1950 January-

# Writings (continued)

b. <b>59,</b> f. <b>776</b>	Statement for Jewish War Veterans World War Memorial Volume	1950 March 23
b. <b>59</b> , f. <b>776</b>	Statement in Bridgeport Sunday Herald	1950 March 26
b. 59, f. 777	"The Five Liberties of True Democracy," The New York Times Magazine English	1950 May 28
b. <b>59,</b> f. <b>778</b>	Foreword for Connecticut's Fourth Digest of Administrative Reports	1950 October 19
b. 59, f. 779	Draft of "The State's Role in Housing," chapter in title render="italic">Two-Thirds of a Nation	1950 November 30
b. 59, f. 780	Statement for Congress of Industrial Organizations' Yearbook	[1950?]
b. 59, f. 780	Article for the <i>Bridgeport Herald</i> , [1950?]	
b. <b>59</b> , f. <b>781</b>	"To Stop Inflation - Starting Now," <i>The New York Times Magazine</i> English	1951 January 28
b. <b>59</b> , f. <b>782</b>	Statement on Inflation for <i>This Week</i>	1951 March 27
b. <b>59</b> , f. <b>783</b>	"The Most Powerful Idea in the World," The New York Times Magazine English	1951 May 13
b. <b>59</b> , f. <b>784</b>	"The Basic Problem of Checking Inflation," <i>The New York Times Magazine</i> English	1951 June 24
b. 59, f. 785	"Atom Bombs Are Not Enough," in publication of the Citizens Conference on International Economic Union English	1951 June
b. <b>59</b> , f. <b>786</b>	Foreword for The Only War We Seek, book by Arthur Goodfriend	1951 August
b. 59, f. 787	Unidentified writings (3 items)	[1947-50?]
Spee	eches	
b. <b>59</b> , f. <b>788</b>	Speech before the Democratic State Organization, South Norwalk, Connecticut	1946 August 11
b. 59, f. 789	, broadcast from Hartford, Connecticut English	1946 August 29
b. 59, f. 790	Speech before the National Citizens Political Action Committee [New York City?]	1946 September 24
b. 59, f. 791	Radio talk on Chase Going Woodhouse, Democratic Candidate for Congress from the Second District, over WTIC	1946 October 31
b. 59, f. 792	Radio talk on Henry A. Mucci, Democratic Candidate for Congress from the Fourth District, over WTIC	1946 October 31
b. 59, f. 793	Speech at the Union for Democratic Action Dinner, Washington, D. C.	1947 January 3
b. 59, f. 794	Speech at Freedom House	1947 January 17
b. 59, f. 795	Speech at the UAW-CIO Educational Conference, Cleveland, Ohio	1947 January 24

b. 59, f. 796	, broadcast from New York City English	1947 May 22
b. 59, f. 796	Statement for on Taft-Hartley Bill	1947 [Jun?]
b. 59, f. 797	Radio speech for the United Nations	1947 June
b. <b>59</b> , f. <b>797</b>	Statement on Edward R. Murrow program, CBS	1947 September 23
b. <b>59</b> , f. <b>797</b>	Statement before the Subcommittee of the Joint Congressional Committee on the Economic Report, Hartford, Connecticut	1947 September 26
b. 59, f. 798	Radio talk on Democratic National Committee program	1947 October 3
b. 59, f. 799	Speech at meeting of the American Marketing Association, New York City	1947 October 24
b. <b>59</b> , f. <b>800</b>	Radio speech on WTIC and NBC Stations	1947 October 31
b. 59, f. 800	Radio talk on CBS on the United Nations Appeal for Children	1947 November 5
b. <b>59</b> , f. <b>801</b>	Statement at meeting of United Nations Appeal for Children International Advisory Committee	1947 November 12
b. 59, f. 801	Speech at meeting of Americans for Democratic Action, New York chapter, New York City	1947 November 12
b. 59, f. 802	Speech before New York chapter of the National Office Management Association	1947 November
b. 59, f. 803	Speech before the Connecticut Congress of Industrial Organizations convention, New Haven, Connecticut	1947 December 7
b. 59, f. 803	Radio interview with two American children, on ABC network	1947 December 18
b. 59, f. 803	"This I Believe" [Radio Program?] English	1947
b. 59, f. 804	Speech before the United States Conference of Mayors, New York City	1948 February 16
b. 59, f. 805	Speech at Jackson-Jefferson Day Dinner, New Haven, Connecticut	1948 February 19
b. 59, f. 805	Speech at International House	1948 February 25
b. 59, f. 806	Speech at United Nations Institute, Lake Success, New York	1948 February 26
b. 59, f. 806	Radio talk, "Report to the Children"	1948 February 28
b. 59, f. 806	[Radio talk on CBS73 C1948 Feb?] English	[1948 Feb?]
b. 59, f. 807	Speech, Groton Democratic Organization, Groton, Connecticut, broadcast over ABC	1948 April 1

b. 59, f. 808	Excerpts from speech at meeting of the American Jewish Committee, New York	1948 April 7
b. 59, f. 809	Speech at meeting of Americans for Democratic Action, New Haven, Connecticut	1948 May 5
b. 59, f. 810	"A Positive Program for American Democracy," American Veterans Committee Convention, Hartford, Connecticut English	1948 May 8
b. 59, f. 810	Speech before Americans for Democratic Action, Brooklyn, New York chapter	1948 May 13
b. 59, f. 811	Speech at convention of the Super Market Institute, Chicago, Illinois	1948 May 25
b. 60, f. 812	Speech at Americans for Democratic Action Rally, Indianapolis, Indiana	1948 June 2
b. 60, f. 812	Speech at Americans for Democratic Action Rally, Cleveland, Ohio	1948 June 3
b. 60, f. 813	Speech at dinner meeting of the Connecticut locals of the American Federation of State, County and Municipal Employees, Hartford, Connecticut	1948 June 8
b. 60, f. 814	Speech at United World Federalists meeting, New York City	1948 June 10
b. 60, f. 815	Speech accepting the Democratic Party nomination for Governor, Hartford	1948 August 14
b. 60, f. 815	Radio talk	1948 August 17
b. <b>60</b> , f. <b>815</b>	Speech on housing before Joint Judiciary Committee of the State Assembly, Hartford	1948 August 24
b. 60, f. 816	Radio talk	1948 August 24
b. 60, f. 817	Radio talk on "A Labor Program for Connecticut"	1948 September 8
b. 60, f. 818	Radio talk, "What's Wrong With the Republicans Anyway?"	1948 September 14
b. 60, f. 818	Radio talk	1948 September 15 & 30
b. 60, f. 819	Radio talk	1948 October 21 & 25
b. 60, f. 819	Speech in Stamford, Connecticut	1948 October 29
b. 60, f. 820	Inaugural Address to the Connecticut General Assembly	1949 January 5
b. 60, f. 821	Speech at Connecticut State Congress of Industrial Organizations Council convention, Hartford, Connecticut	1949 January 16
b. 60, f. 821	Budget message to the Connecticut General Assembly	1949 February 1
b. 60, f. 822	Jackson Day Dinner speech, New Haven, Connecticut	1949 February 24
b. 60, f. 822	Speech to the Superintendents of Schools and Finance Boards of Fairfield County, at Ridgefield High School	1949 March 4

b. 60, f. 822	Speech before the New Haven (Connecticut) Chamber of Commerce	1949 March 4
b. 60, f. 823	Excerpts from talk before joint meeting of the Connecticut Public Welfare Association and the Connecticut chapter of the American Association of Social Workers, Hartford, Connecticut	1949 March 10
b. 60, f. 823	Statement on rent and eviction control before the Sub-Committee of the Senate Banking and Currency Committee	1949 March 10
b. 60, f. 824	Speech at meeting of the New England Council, Hartford, Connecticut	1949 March 18
b. 60, f. 825	Speech at the State Board of Education convocation, Hartford, Connecticut	1949 March 24
b. 60, f. 826	Speech at the Conference of Connecticut Mayors, Hartford, Connecticut	1949 April 1
b. 60, f. 827	Speech at Americans for Democratic Action convention, Chicago	1949 April 10
b. 60, f. 828	Special message on low-cost rental housing to the General Assembly	1949 April 13
b. 60, f. 829	Radio broadcast on ABC network with Tighe Woods	1949 May 9
b. 60, f. 829	Broadcast for Franklin D. Roosevelt, Jr.'s campaign for Congress	1949 May 10
b. 60, f. 830	Radio talk	1949 May 18
b. 60, f. 831	Address closing the regular 1949 session of the Connecticut General Assembly	[1949 Jun?]
b. 60, f. 832	Speech before the Conference on Unemployment, sponsored by Americans for Democratic Action, Washington, D. C.	1949 July 19
b. 60, f. 833	Speech at meeting of the Manufacturers Association of Connecticut, held at Yale University, New Haven, Connecticut	1949 September 13
b. 60, f. 833	Excerpts from speech at Connecticut Federation of Labor convention, New Haven, Connecticut $$	1949 September 21
b. 60, f. 834	Speech at Trinity College (Hartford, Connecticut) convocation	1949 September 27
b. 60, f. 834	Excerpts from speech at Democratic outing, Simsbury, Connecticut	1949 October 16
b. 60, f. 835	Speech at Connecticut Bar Association banquet, Hartford, Connecticut	1949 October 18
b. 60, f. 835	Speech at annual session of the Connecticut State Grange, Hartford, Connecticut	1949 October 21
b. 60, f. 836	Speech before the National Council of Jewish Women, Baltimore, Maryland	1949 October 26
b. 60, f. 836	Speech to Connecticut Conference of Social Workers, Bridgeport, Connecticut	1949 November 3
b. 60, f. 837	Speech at Connecticut Zionist Organization's Annual Meeting, Hartford, Connecticut	1949 November 6
b. 60, f. 837	Special Message to the Connecticut General Assembly	1949 November 9

b. 60, f. 839 Speech at New England Council Governor's Con b. 60, f. 839 Speech before Connecticut chapter of the New b. 60, f. 840 Speech at meeting of Hartford UNESCO Counci	England Council, Boston	1949 November 17 1949 November 17 1949 November 21
b. 60, f. 840 Speech at meeting of Hartford UNESCO Counci	_	17 1949 November
	I	
b. 60, f. 840 Radio broadcast		1949 November 28
b. 60, f. 841 Speech at dinner of the Connecticut Society of A	American Board Surgeons	1949 December 8
b. 60, f. 841 "Labor Speaks," broadcast over WSTC, Stamford Lodge 1887 of the International Association of N		1949 December 12
b. 60, f. 842 Speech at Testimonial Dinner for Walter Reuthe	er, New York City	1949 December 16
b. 60, f. 843 Speech at Connecticut Congress of Industrial O New Haven, Connecticut	rganizations convention,	1950 January 15
b. 60, f. 844 Speech at Governor's Conference on Communit Redevelopment, Hartford, Connecticut	ry Planning and	1950 January 31
b. 60, f. 845 Excerpts from speech before Junior Chamber of Connecticut	Commerce, Hartford,	1950 February 8
b. 60, f. 845 Excerpts from speech before Textile Workers U	nion, Thompsonville	1950 February 11
b. 60, f. 846 Excerpts from speech at banquet of Knights of G	Columbus, Hartford	1950 February 11
b. 60, f. 846 Radio talk on fall employment		1950 February 27
b. 60, f. 847 Special Message on State Government Organiza Assembly	ation to the General	1950 March 9
b. 60, f. 847 Excerpts from speech before Bridgeport Bar Ass	sociation	1950 March 10
b. 60, f. 847 Statement to Connecticut Credit Union League,	, Stamford, Connecticut	1950 March 11
b. 60, f. 848 Excerpts from speech to Harvard Business Scho Connecticut	ol Alumni, Hartford,	1950 March 16
b. 60, f. 848 Radio speech from Hartford, Connecticut		1950 March 22
b. 60, f. 848 Speech at Jefferson-Jackson Day Dinner, Hartfo	ord, Connecticut	1950 March 25
b. 61, f. 849 Speech at Americans for Democratic Action cor	nvention, Washington, D. C.	1950 April 1
b. 61, f. 849 Excerpts from speech at Conference of Connect Association, Storrs, Connecticut	ticut Industrial Editors	1950 April 5

b. <b>61,</b> f. <b>849</b>	Second Special Message to the General Assembly on State Government Organization	1950 April 18
b. 61, f. 850	Statement on rent control before Senate Banking and Currency Committee, Washington, D. C.	1950 April 24
b. 61, f. 850	[Speech at Atomic Energy Institute, West Hartford, Connecticut?] English	1950 [April 25?]
b. <b>61,</b> f. <b>851</b>	Message to the General Assembly on rent control program	1950 April 26
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>851</b>	Speech before the National Conference of Social Work, Atlantic City, New Jersey	1950 April 28
b. 61, f. 851	Excerpts from speech before B'nai B'rith, Connecticut State Council, Bridgeport, Connecticut	1950 April 28
b. 61, f. 852	Excerpts from speech before the Service Clubs of Greenwich, Connecticut	1950 May 11
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>852</b>	Speech at the Diocese Labor Institute, New Haven, Connecticut	1950 May 15
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>853</b>	Special Message on unemployment compensation to the General Assembly	1950 May 16
b. 61, f. 853	Radio speech	1950 May 25
b. 61, f. 854	Speech to Peruvian delegation, Hartford, Connecticut	1950 June 5
b. 61, f. 854	Annhurst College Commencement Address	1950 June 7
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>855</b>	Speech, on Connecticut's receiving the Grand Award in the 1949 National Traffic Safety Contest, Hartford, Connecticut	1950 June 13
b. <b>61,</b> f. <b>855</b>	Speech, re: closing night of Republican State Convention	1950 June 15
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>856</b>	Excerpts from speech before the Connecticut Library Association, Kent, Connecticut	1950 June 16
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>856</b>	Excerpts from broadcast	1950 June 19
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>856</b>	Broadcast on the Korean situation	1950 July 24
b. 61, f. 857	Speech upon receiving Franklin D. Roosevelt Brotherhood Medal from the Inter-denominational Ministers Meeting, New York City	1950 June 27
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>858</b>	Speech telephoned to WELI (New Haven, Connecticut)	1950 July 26
b. <b>61,</b> f. <b>858</b>	Radio speech	1950 August 1
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>859</b>	Speech before State Federation of Labor, Springfield, Massachusetts	1950 August 10
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>859</b>	Speech before Connecticut State Convention of the American Legion	1950 August 19
b. 61, f. 860	"A Positive Approach to Connecticut's Health Problems," radio broadcast English	1950 August 28
b. 61, f. 860	Statement re: Korean situation and prices	
b. 61, f. 861	Special Message to the General Assembly	1950 September 5

b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>861</b>	Excerpts from speech at convention of New England District of Kiwanis Clubs, New London, Connecticut	1950 September 8
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>861</b>	Excerpts from radio broadcast	1950 September 18
b. 61, f. 862	Speech before the Connecticut Federation of Labor, American Federation of Labor, Danbury, Connecticut	1950 September 21
b. 61, f. 863	Speech at Connecticut Agricultural Experiment Station, New Haven, Connecticut	1950 September 29
b. 61, f. 863	Speech at Massachusetts State Democratic Convention, Springfield, Massachusetts	1950 September 30
b. 61, f. 864	Speech before the Connecticut State Employees Association, New Haven, Connecticut	1950 October 2
b. 61, f. 865	Broadcast, "A Positive Democratic Program versus Negative Republican Leaders"	1950 October 2
b. 61, f. 866	Speeches at Danbury Rotary Club and Danbury Fair	1950 October 4
b. 61, f. 867	Speech at Democratic Rally, Wethersfield, Connecticut	1950 October 4
b. 61, f. 868	Radio talk	1950 October 9
b. 61, f. 868	League of Women Voters Debate, Windsor, Connecticut	1950 October 13
b. 61, f. 869	Radio speech, "You Can't Lick Communism With Hot Air!"	1950 October 16
b. 61, f. 870	Radio speech	1950 October 30
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>871</b>	Television speech	1950 November 3
b. 61, f. 871	Speech	1950 November 6
b. 61, f. 872	Radio talk	1950 December 27
b. 61, f. 872	Radio talk on the State Budget	[1950?]
b. 61, f. 872	Civil rights speech	[1949-50?]
b. 61, f. 873	Speech at Americans for Democratic Action annual Roosevelt Dinner, New Haven, Connecticut	1951 January 28
b. 61, f. 873	Excerpts from speech at Democratic dinner, Norwich, Connecticut	1951 February 10
b. 61, f. 874	Speech before the Citizens Conference on International Economic Union, New York City	1951 April 11
b. 61, f. 874	Speech at Jefferson-Jackson Day Dinner, New Haven	1951 April 19
b. 61, f. 875	Speech on radio and television from New Haven, Connecticut, sponsored by the Democratic State Central Committee	1951 May 10

b. 61, f. 876	Draft of speech on foreign policy at Yale University	1951 May 14
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>876</b>	Article on subsidies for the	1951 September 12
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>877</b>	Hearing before a Subcommittee of the Committee on Foreign Relations, United States Senate, on the nomination of Bowles as Ambassador to India	1951 September 22
b. <b>61</b> , f. <b>877</b>	Interview on Voice of America radio program	1951 [September- Oct?]
b. 61, f. 878	Unidentified speeches and speech material	[1948, 1950?]
Nev	vs Releases	
b. 62, f. 879-883	News releases	1946-1948 Oct, December
b. 62, f. 884	News releases: extra index to releases, 1949	1949
b. 62, f. 885-893	News releases	1949 January- October
b. 63, f. 894-895	News releases	1949 November- December
b. 63, f. 896	News releases: extra index to releases, January-June, 1950	1950 January- June
b. 63, f. 897-904	News releases	1950 January- August
b. 64, f. 905	News releases	1950 September 3-23
b. 64, f. 906	News releases	1950 September 25-30
b. 64, f. 907-910	News releases	1950 October- December
b. 64, f. 911	News releases [1949-50?]	
b. 65, f. 912	News releases: bound volume with index for 1949	1949
b. 65, f. 913	News releases: bound volume with index for 1950	1950

## Part II, IV: Special Subjects, 1948-1951

(8 boxes)

This series is divided into two subseries:

The 1948 and 1950 Gubernatorial Campaigns

Governor's Information Files

1) 1948 and 1950 Gubernatorial Campaigns: miscellaneous correspondence and memoranda on campaign activities and finances, financial records, background research material, printed matter, handouts, songs and advertisements used in the campaigns, as well as election results and analyses. Much of the material is from the "Bowles for Governor Club" and "Women's Independent Committee for Bowles" in 1950, as well as from the Democratic State Central Committee and other sources.

There are scripts for radio spots for the 1950 campaign, and for both campaigns there are recordings and discs, tapes of radio advertisements, speeches and debates which are in Part IX.

note: See also the correspondence of Elmo Roper, Series V, for surveys done for Bowles' campaigns. Also, in Part II, Series II., see the Speeches and News Releases for copies and excerpts from Bowles' campaign speeches, broadcasts, and statements to the press. In Folio 2, there are a few campaign posters of Bowles, Truman and of 1948 vice-presidential candidate Alben W. Barkley.

2) Governor's Information Files: material about state programs and other subjects of interest for the gubernatorial period; arranged alphabetically by subject. Included are pamphlets, reports and memoranda on subjects such as the state budget, the Connecticut State Housing Authority, the Commission on State Government Organization, as well as extra copies of Bowles' messages to the General Assembly.

#### 1948 and 1950 Gubernatorial Campaigns

b. 66, f. 914	1948 campaign: miscellaneous memoranda	
b. 66, f. 915	1948 campaign: Bowles for Governor Club: bills, receipts and correspondence re: campaign expenses	2
b. 66, f. 916	1948 campaign: Bowles for Governor Club: deposit slips, bank statements and cancelled checks	
b. 66, f. 917	1948 campaign contributors and expenditures	
b. 66, f. 918	1948 campaign: Democratic State Central Committee: Democratic State Platform, Campaign Reports, and Speakers' Bureau information	
b. 66, f. 919	1948 campaign: list of types and amounts of campaign material; stickers, flyers, form letter to independent voters, campaign songs, biographical profile, excerpts from articles and speeches	
b. 66, f. 920	1948 campaign: Women's Independent Committee for Bowles, campaign material	
b. 66, f. 921	1948 campaign: miscellaneous materials from other organizations re : election	
b. 66, f. 922	1948 campaign: newspaper advertisements	1948 September- October
b. 66, f. 923	1948 campaign: miscellaneous duplicates of news releases	1948 August- September

# 1948 and 1950 Gubernatorial Campaigns (continued)

b. 66, f. 924	1948 campaign: Connecticut election results See also: box 68, folder 946	
b. 66, f. 925	1948 campaign: ten types of form letters of thanks, congratulations, etc. after November, 1948 election	
b. 66, f. 926	1950 campaign: miscellaneous memoranda and correspondence of staff with others	1
b. 66, f. 927	1950 campaign: campaign contributors; statements of receipts and expenditures	
b. 66, f. 928	1950 campaign: campaign finances: bills, memoranda and correspondence re: expenses	1950 August- October
b. <b>66</b> , f. <b>929</b>	1950 campaign: campaign finances: bills, memoranda and correspondence re: expenses	1950 November-1951 February
b. 67, f. 930	1950 campaign: research on Republican candidates (backgrounds and voting records)	
b. 67, f. 931	1950 campaign: index to towns in Connecticut Senatorial Districts 1-16	
b. 67, f. 932	1950 campaign: index to towns in Connecticut Senatorial Districts 17-29	
b. 67, f. 933	1950 campaign: index to towns in Connecticut Senatorial Districts 30-36	
b. 67, f. 934	1950 campaign: flyers, pamphlets, reprints used in Bowles' campaign	
b. 67, f. 935	1950 campaign: Democratic State Central Committee: Weekly Bulletins May- June, 1949, miscellaneous issues of <i>The Democrat</i> 1949-1950; Connecticut Democratic Party Platform 1950	•
b. 67, f. 936	1950 campaign: Democratic State Central Committee: mailings and handouts	1949
b. 67, f. 937	1950 campaign: miscellaneous material from other sources re: election	
b. 67, f. 938	1950 campaign: radio broadcasts: cost estimate, schedule, affadavits of performance	
b. 67, f. 939	1950 campaign: scripts for radio spots	1950 September 18, October 2, October 23
b. 67, f. 940	1950 campaign: scripts for radio spots	1950 [Oct?]
b. 67, f. 941	1950 campaign: signed statements from voters used in radio spots	[1950 October- Nov?]
b. 67, f. 942	1950 campaign: statements from voters used in radio spots (including "Foreign Endorsements")	1950 November 2-4
b. 67, f. 943	1950 campaign: script for record entitled "Registration Spots, 1950 Campaign, McMahon, Benton, Bowles"	
b. 68, f. 944	1950 campaign: political advertisements in the foreign language press for Connecticut Democratic candidates (clippings)	

# 1948 and 1950 Gubernatorial Campaigns (continued)

b. 68, f. 945	1950 campaign: publicity in the foreign language press re: Bowles (clippings)	
b. 68, f. 946	1950 campaign: Connecticut election statistics and analysis (including comparisons with previous elections)	
Gov	vernor's Information Files	
b. 69, f. 947	Agriculture	
b. 69, f. 948	Bills Approved (daily listing)	1949 April 14- July 26, 1950 June 8
b. 69, f. 949	State Budget: memoranda and reports See also: Folio 407D	1949
b. 69, f. 950	State Budget: memoranda and reports	1950-1951
b. <b>70</b> , f. <b>951</b>	State Budget: printed reports	
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>952</b>	Civil Defense	
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>953</b>	Compensation Plan for State Employees	
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>954</b>	Education	
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>955</b>	General Assembly: general	
b. 72, f. 956	General Assembly: messages to from Governor Bowles	
b. 72, f. 957	Health	
b. 72, f. 958	Aid to Hospitals	
b. 72, f. 959	Connecticut State Housing Authority: general See also: Folio 407D	
b. 72, f. 960	Connecticut State Housing Authority: report on method of participation by Local Housing Authorities in the Moderate Rental Housing Program, August 25, 1950 (2 copies)	1950 August 25
b. <b>72</b> , f. <b>961</b>	Connecticut State Housing Authority: Status Report of Moderate Rental Housing Program as of September 30, 1949	
b. <b>72</b> , f. <b>962</b>	Inter-Racial Commission: report on educational opportunities, 1949	
b. 72, f. 963	Liquor Control Commission: report on by Edward J. Hickey, Commissioner of State Police, June 1, 1949	1949 June 1
b. 72, f. 964	State Government Organization: general	
	Commission on State Government Organization, Final Reports, November 194-9) Survey Units Number 1 - Number 19	
b. <b>72</b> , f. <b>965</b>	Survey Unit Number 1: Final Report on the Executive	
b. <b>72</b> , f. <b>966</b>	Survey Unit Number 2: Final Report on the Fiscal Structure	
b. 72, f. 967	Survey Unit Number 3: Final Report on Education	

Governor's Information Files > Commission on State Government Organization, Final Reports, Nove [...] (continued)

b. <b>72</b> , f. <b>968</b>	Survey Unit Number 4: Final Report on Health	
b. 72, f. 969	Survey Unit Number 5: Final Report on Highways, Docks and Bridges	
b. <b>72</b> , f. <b>970</b>	Survey Unit Number 6: Final Report on Public Works	
b. 73, f. 971	Survey Unit Number 7: Final Report on Industrial Relations	
b. 73, f. 972	Survey Unit Number 8a: Final Report on Agriculture	
b. 73, f. 973	Survey Unit Number 8b: Final Report on Conservation and Development	
b. <b>73</b> , f. <b>974</b>	Survey Unit Number 9: Final Report on Regulative Agencies	
b. 73, f. 975	Survey Unit Number 10: Final Report on Vocational Examining and Licensing Boards	
b. 73, f. 976	Survey Unit Number 11a: Final Report on the State Police	
b. 73, f. 977	Survey Unit Number 11b: Final Report on the Military Department	
b. 73, f. 978	Survey Unit Number 12: Final Report on Welfare	
b. 73, f. 979	Survey Unit Number 13: Final Report on Hospitals	
b. 73, f. 980	Survey Unit Number 14: Final Report on Correctional System	
b. 73, f. 981	Survey Unit Number 15a: Final Report on General Services and Supply (Purchasing and Procurement)	
b. 73, f. 982	Survey Unit Number 15b: Final Report on Land, Buildings and Records Management	
b. 73, f. 983	Survey Unit Number 16: Final Report on Research and Statistics	
b. <b>73</b> , f. <b>984</b>	Survey Unit Number 17: Final Report on the Legislature	
b. 73, f. 985	Survey Unit Number 18: Final Report on the Judicial System	
b. 73, f. 986	Survey Unit Number 19: Final Report on the State Constitution	
b. 73, f. 987	Roads and Highways	
b. 73, f. 988	Steel Mill (proposed) in Connecticut	
b. 73, f. 989	Taxes (Sales and Income)	
b. 73, f. 990	Unemployment	
b. 73, f. 991	Miscellaneous reports	
	Additional books  The following books are also included in the Governor's Information Files.	
b. 73A	September 1946	September 1946
b. <b>73A</b>	January Session, 1949	January Session, 1949

#### Governor's Information Files > Additional books (continued)

	Connecticut Special Laws, Volume XXV, Part 2, 1949: Special Sessions, February and August 1948; Regular Session, January 1949; Special Sessions, June and October 1949	
b. <b>73A</b>	Connecticut Special Laws, Volume XXVI, Part 1, 1951: Special Sessions, November 1949, March and September 1950; Regular Session, January 1951; Special Session, June 1951	
b. 73A	Connecticut House Journal, Part 1: Special Sessions, March 1950, September 1950; Regular Session, January 1951	

# Part II, V: Biographical Profiles, Lists, Appointments and Schedules, 1946-1951

1 linear foot (1 box)

This series contains some biographical profiler material on Bowles and his wife, Dorothy Stebbins Bowles. Also, there are lists of staff, guests, organizations, state employees, and others, as well as of OPA members, probably used as mailing lists.

Appointment books and schedules for the years 1946-1951 are incomplete.

b. <b>74</b> , f. <b>992</b>	Biographical notes and profiles of Chester Bowles	[1946?]-1951
b. 74, f. 992	Biographical sketch of Mrs. Dorothy S. Bowles	1950
b. <b>74</b> , f. <b>993</b>	Lists, miscellaneous, (organizations, staff, state employees, etc., mailing lists) folder 1	1948-1951
b. <b>74</b> , f. <b>99</b> 4	Lists, miscellaneous, folder 2	1948-1951
b. 74, f. 995	Lists of Office of Price Administration local board members (active and former) in Connecticut	1945-1946
b. 74, f. 996-997	Appointments and schedules	1946 September-1948 June
b. 74, f. 998	Appointments and schedules	1948 August- November
b. <b>74</b> , f. <b>999</b>	Appointment Book	1949
b. <b>74</b> , f. 1000	Appointments and schedules	1949 January- May, Jul, 1950 March
b. <b>74</b> , f. <b>1001</b>	Appointment Book	1950
b. 74, f. 1002	Appointments and schedules	1951 April

# **Part II, VI: Clippings, 1946-1951**

(6 boxes)

Clippings consists of a collection of xeroxed clippings about Bowles from 1946-1950, as well as a list of other references in New Haven newspapers. There is a file of clippings on state reorganization, and letters to the editor (some against Bowles) from 1950. There are also scrapbooks for the years 1947-1951.

b. 75, f. 1003	Xeroxed set of clippings	1946 February- Sep, 1948 January-June
b. 75, f. 1004-1005	Xeroxed set of clippings	1948 July 16- November 30
b. 75, f. 1006-1010	Xeroxed set of clippings	1948 December 7-1949 March 19
b. <b>76</b> , f. 1011-1017	Xeroxed set of clippings	1949 March 20- June 26
b. 77, f. 1018-1019	Yeroxed set of clippings	1949 June 27- September 4
b. 77, f. 1020-1023	Xeroxed set of clippings	1949 September 6-December 3
b. 78, f. 1024-1030	Xeroxed set of clippings	1949 December 4-1950 April 26
b. <b>79</b> , f. 1031-1032	2 Xeroxed set of clippings	1950 April 27- May 31
b. 79, f. 1033-1036	Xeroxed set of clippings	1950 June 2- December 29
b. 79, f. 1037	Miscellaneous clippings	1946-1951
b. 80, f. 1038	Clippings of Letters to the Editor, (arranged by subject) folder 1	1950
b. 80, f. 1039	Clippings of Letters to the Editor, (arranged by subject) folder 2	1950
b. 80, f. 1040	Clippings of Letters to the Editor Against Bowles, (arranged by subject) folder 1	1950
b. 80, f. 1041	Clippings of Letters to the Editor Against Bowles, (arranged by subject) folder 2	1950
b. 80, f. 1042	Clippings re: State Reorganization Plan, folder 1	1950 February- March
b. 80, f. 1043	Clippings re: State Reorganization Plan, folder 2	1950 February- March
b. 80A	Chester Bowles Scrapbook	1947-1949
b. 80B	Chester Bowles Scrapbook	1950
b. 80A	Chester Bowles Newspaper Clippings	1951

## Part III I: U.S. and International Correspondence, 1951-1953

(16 boxes)

This series contains correspondence with, individuals and organizations in the U.S. and in foreign countries other than India and Nepal. It is divided into two subseries:

- I) General Correspondence
- 2) U.S. 'Government Correspondence
- 1) General Correspondence: Bowles' correspondence, filed alphabetically by correspondent, with individuals and organizations in the U.S. and in countries other than India and Nepal, except for U.S. Government officials. Included is the considerable correspondence he conducted with members of Congress to enlarge their understanding of India's needs and importance as he saw them. He wrote frequently to such Senators as Hubert Humphrey, Brien McMahon, William Benton, Owen Brewster, Paul Douglas, Jacob Javits, A.S Mike Monroney, H. Alexander Smith, John Sparkman and Alexander Wiley; in the House, to Congressmen Emanuel Celler, Thurmond Chatham, Christian Herter, Walter Judd, John McCormack, John McGuire, and Abraham Ribicoff.

Bowles similarly sought support from members of the American press, and the General Correspondence contains his correspondence with editors and journalists such as Hamilton Fish Armstrong, Marquis Childs, Norman Cousins, Fleur Cowles, Gardner Cowles, John Cowles, James, Derieux, Herbert Elliston, John Fischer, Ben Hibbs, Robert C. Hartnett, Marguerite Higgins, Walter Lippmann, Henry Luce, Max Lerner, Lester Markel, Elmo Roper, Arthur Hays Sulzberger and James Wechsler. Labor leaders with whom Bowles corresponded included Philip Murray, William Green, Mitchell Sviridoff, James Patton, Jacob Potofsky, Victor Reuther, Walter Reuther, and Joseph Rourke.

Bowles kept abreast of Connecticut politics through his correspondence with John Bailey, Richard Lee, John Golden, Winifred McDonald, and William Renton, Brien McMahon and Abraham Ribicoff.

The files of William Benton and of Philip Coombs (who until mid - 1952 was in the U.S, Government and acted as an informal liason between Bowles and U.S. Government officials and members of Congress) are especially rich on many aspects of national and state politics and foreign policy. Other notable correspondents include Adlai Stevenson, Nelson Rockefeller, Eleanor Roosevelt, Walter White, Eliot Janeway, Yehudi Menuhin and Paul Hoffman.

Correspondence with some individuals (such as Paul Appleby, Philip Coombs, Leigh Danenberg, and Albert Mayer) who visited India as consultants under the auspices of the U.S. or Indian governments or of private foundations, is filed in this series. Also included is correspondence with Indian officials and students in the U.S. In addition, there is correspondence with political groups such as the Americans for Democratic Action, with charitable and religious groups, and with foundations. Some of these U.S. based organizations, notably the Ford and Rockefeller Foundations, were closely involved in Indian development programs and had branches in India. Correspondence with these branch offices is filed in Part III, Series II., Subseries 1.

A number of Bowles' personal reports and memoranda are filed at the end of this subseries.

2) "U.S. Government Correspondence: Bowles' correspondence with U.S. government officials, in the U.S. and in U.S. missions abroad other than India and Nepal. The largest amount of correspondence is with State Department officials in Washington, and U.S. ambassadors and other U.S. personnel abroad. There is also correspondence with Presidents Truman and Eisenhower, as well as with members of their staffs, and with, officials, of other executive agencies. Bowles' personal reports and memoranda, are filed at the end of General Correspondence.

Much of Bowles' correspondence is with officials in the State Department who were directly concerned with Indian and Asian affairs. His correspondence with Donald D, Kennedy, Director of the Office of South Asian Affairs, is probably the most extensive single file on policies, technical assistance programs, personnel and budgets. Bowles did not limit himself to matters of official business in his correspondence with Kennedy, and sometimes confided to Kennedy his views on politics in the U.S.

For correspondence with officials in the Technical Cooperation Administration (TCA) in Washington, see for example, the files of Stanley Andrews, Jonathan Bingham, Haldore Hanson, and Eric Johnstone, among others. Some of the officials in the U.S. Information Agency (USIA) in Washington with whom Bowles corresponded are: Edward Barrett, G. Edward Clark, Wilson Compton, Ernest Fisk, S. Shepard. Jones, Howland Sargeant and Egbert White, In addition, there is correspondence with some officials in the Mutual Security Agency, including W. Averell Harriman, Ray Johnson, Amicus Most, Roland Renne, Russell Smith and Theodore Tannenwald, Jr. Also of interest is the correspondence of John D. Hickerson on Kashmir and that of Donald Heath in Saigon. The file of Philip Coombs in Part III, Series I., Subseries 1 (General Correspondence) contains many significant reports on the development and staffing of the Indian aid program.

#### **General Correspondence**

b. 81, f. 1	Aa - Al	
b. 81, f. 2	Allen, Devere Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1951-1953
	Allen, Stanley See: box 81, folder 16	
b. 81, f. 3	Am - Ay	
	Amalgamated Clothing Workers of America See: box 90, folder 155	
b. <b>81</b> , f. <b>4</b>	1952-1953 Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1952-1953
	American Book Publishers Council See: box 92, folder 207	
	American Cynamid Company See: box 97, folder 296	
b. <b>81</b> , f. <b>4</b>	American Friends Service Committee (United States) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1952-1953
	American Federation of Labor See: box 86, folder 82 box 89, folder 131	
	American Newspaper Publishers Association See: box 93, folder 215	
b. 81, f. 5	1952 English Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1952
b. 81, f. 5	Americans for Democratic Action Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3  See also: box 82, folder 25 box 90, folder 158 box 90, folder 162 box 93, folder 216	1952-1953

Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4 b. 81, f. 6		Amidon, Beulah See: <u>box 92, folder 197</u>	
Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7       1952         b. 81, f. 6       Armour Research Foundation Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4       1952         Armstrong, Hamilton Fish See: box 85, folder 73       1951-1953         b. 81, f. 7       Auerbach, Beatrice Fox Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7       1951-1953         b. 81, f. 8       Ba       1951         b. 81, f. 9       Bailey, John Letters To CB/From CB: 12/21       November-1952 May         b. 81, f. 10       Bailey, John Letters To CB/From CB: 9/20       1952 July-1953 March         b. 81, f. 11       Bailey, Stephen K. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1951-1953         b. 81, f. 11       Balaraman, K. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1951-1952         b. 81, f. 11       Baldwin, Roger Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2       1951-1952         b. 81, f. 12       Baldwin, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8       1952-1953         b. 81, f. 12       Barkin, Solomon Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1952         b. 81, f. 12       Barkin, Solomon Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1952         b. 81, f. 13       Be       1951-1953         b. 81, f. 14       Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. and Phoebe Letters To CB/From CB: 16/31       1951-1953	b. 81, f. 5		1951-1953
Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4         Armstrong, Hamilton Fish See: box 85, folder 73       1951-1953         b. 81, f. 7       Auerbach, Beatrice Fox Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7       1951-1953         b. 81, f. 8       Ba         b. 81, f. 9       Bailey, John Letters To CB/From CB: 12/21       1951 November-1952 May         b. 81, f. 10       Bailey, John Letters To CB/From CB: 9/20       1952 July-1953 March         b. 81, f. 11       Bailey, Stephen K. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5       1951-1953         b. 81, f. 11       Balaraman, K. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1951-1952         b. 81, f. 11       Baldwin, Roger Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2       1951-1952         b. 81, f. 12       Baldwin, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8       1952-1953         b. 81, f. 12       Barnard, Jacob L. See: box 140, folder 334       1952-1953         b. 81, f. 12       Barkin, Solomon Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1952         Barnard, Chester I. See: box 90, folder 163       1951-1953         b. 81, f. 13       Be       1951-1953	b. 81, f. 6		1952-1953
See: box 85, folder 73         b. 81, f. 7       Auerbach, Beatrice Fox Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7       1951-1953         b. 81, f. 8       Ba         b. 81, f. 9       Bailey, John Letters To CB/From CB: 12/21       1951 November-1952 May         b. 81, f. 10       Bailey, John Letters To CB/From CB: 9/20       1952 July-1953 March         b. 81, f. 11       Bailey, Stephen K. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5       1951-1953         b. 81, f. 11       Balaraman, K. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1951-1952         b. 81, f. 11       Baldwin, Roger Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2       1951-1952         b. 81, f. 12       Baldwin, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8       1952-1953         b. 81, f. 12       Barkin, Solomon Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1952         b. 81, f. 12       Barkin, Solomon Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1952         b. 81, f. 12       Barrard, Chester I. See: box 90, folder 163       1952         b. 81, f. 13       Be       1951-1953	b. 81, f. 6		1952
Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7			
Bailey, John   Letters To CB/From CB: 12/21   1951   November-1952   May	b. <b>81,</b> f. 7		1951-1953
Letters To CB/From CB: 12/21       November-1952 May         b. 81, f. 10       Bailey, John Letters To CB/From CB: 9/20       1952 July-1953 March         b. 81, f. 11       Bailey, Stephen K. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5       1951-1953         b. 81, f. 11       Balaraman, K. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1951-1952         b. 81, f. 11       Baldwin, Roger Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2       1951-1952         b. 81, f. 12       Baldwin, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8       1952-1953         b. 81, f. 12       Banach, Jacob L. See: box 140, folder 334       1952         b. 81, f. 12       Barkin, Solomon Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1952         b. 81, f. 13       Be         b. 81, f. 14       Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. and Phoebe Letters To CB/From CB: 16/31       1951-1953	b. 81, f. 8	Ва	
Letters To CB/From CB: 9/20       March         b. 81, f. 11       Bailey, Stephen K. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5       1951-1953         b. 81, f. 11       Balaraman, K. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1951-1952         b. 81, f. 11       Baldwin, Roger Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2       1951-1952         b. 81, f. 12       Baldwin, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8       1952-1953         b. 81, f. 12       Banach, Jacob L. See: box 140, folder 334       1952         b. 81, f. 12       Barkin, Solomon Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1952         Barnard, Chester I. See: box 90, folder 163       1952         b. 81, f. 13       Be         b. 81, f. 14       Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. and Phoebe Letters To CB/From CB: 16/31       1951-1953	b. <b>81</b> , f. 9		November-1952
b. 81, f. 11       Balaraman, K.       1951-1952         b. 81, f. 11       Baldwin, Roger       1951-1952         b. 81, f. 11       Baldwin, Roger       1951-1952         Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2       1952-1953         b. 81, f. 12       Baldwin, William H.       1952-1953         Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8       1952-1953         Banach, Jacob L.       See: box 140, folder 334         b. 81, f. 12       Barkin, Solomon       1952         Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1952         Barnard, Chester I.       See: box 90, folder 163         b. 81, f. 13       Be         b. 81, f. 14       Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. and Phoebe Letters To CB/From CB: 16/31       1951-1953	b. 81, f. 10		
Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3         b. 81, f. 11       Baldwin, Roger Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2       1951-1952         b. 81, f. 12       Baldwin, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8       1952-1953         Banach, Jacob L. See: box 140, folder 334       5ee: box 140, folder 334         b. 81, f. 12       Barkin, Solomon Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4       1952         Barnard, Chester I. See: box 90, folder 163       5ee: box 90, folder 163         b. 81, f. 13       Be         b. 81, f. 14       Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. and Phoebe Letters To CB/From CB: 16/31       1951-1953	b. <b>81,</b> f. <b>11</b>		1951-1953
Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2  b. 81, f. 12  Baldwin, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8  Banach, Jacob L. See: box 140, folder 334  b. 81, f. 12  Barkin, Solomon Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4  Barnard, Chester I. See: box 90, folder 163  b. 81, f. 13  Be  b. 81, f. 14  Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. and Phoebe Letters To CB/From CB: 16/31	b. <b>81,</b> f. <b>11</b>		1951-1952
Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8  Banach, Jacob L. See: box 140, folder 334  b. 81, f. 12  Barkin, Solomon Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4  Barnard, Chester I. See: box 90, folder 163  b. 81, f. 13  Be  b. 81, f. 14  Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. and Phoebe Letters To CB/From CB: 16/31	b. <b>81</b> , f. <b>11</b>		1951-1952
See: box 140, folder 334  b. 81, f. 12  Barkin, Solomon  Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4  Barnard, Chester I.  See: box 90, folder 163  b. 81, f. 13  Be  b. 81, f. 14  Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. and Phoebe Letters To CB/From CB: 16/31	b. <b>81,</b> f. <b>12</b>		1952-1953
Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4  Barnard, Chester I. See: box 90, folder 163  b. 81, f. 13  Be  b. 81, f. 14  Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. and Phoebe Letters To CB/From CB: 16/31			
See: box 90, folder 163  b. 81, f. 13  Be  b. 81, f. 14  Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. and Phoebe Letters To CB/From CB: 16/31	b. <b>81</b> , f. <b>12</b>		1952
b. 81, f. 14  Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. and Phoebe  1951-1953  Letters To CB/From CB: 16/31			
Letters To CB/From CB: 16/31	b. 81, f. 13	Ве	
b. 81, f. 15 Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. clippings sent to Bowles, postmarked April 24, 1952	b. <b>81</b> , f. 14		1951-1953
	b. 81, f. 15	Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. clippings sent to Bowles, postmarked	April 24, 1952

b. 81, f. 16	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 20/13	1951 October-1952 January
b. <b>81</b> , f. <b>17</b>	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 23/15	1952 February- March
b. 81, f. 18	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 16/10	1952 April-May
b. 82, f. 19	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 14/8	1952 June-July
b. 82, f. 20	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 17/13	1952 August- October
b. 82, f. 21	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 28/9	1952 November-1953 March
b. 82, f. 22	Berkman, Edward O. (Ted) Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1951-1953
b. 82, f. 22	Berle, Adolph A., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1951-1952
b. 82, f. 23	Bernays, Edward L. Letters To CB/From CB: 15/8	1951-1953
b. 82, f. 24	Bh - Bo	
b. 82, f. 25	Biddle, Francis Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1951-1953
b. 82, f. 25	Bingham, Alfred M. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1951-1952
b. 82, f. 25	Bingham, Barry Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1953
b. 82, f. 26	Bishop, Merlin D. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952
b. 82, f. 26	Bissell, William T. (Mr. and Mrs.) Letters To CB/From CB: 9/16	1951-1953
b. 82, f. 27	Blair, Floyd Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1951-1952
	Bohn, William E. See: box 89, folder 142	

b. 82, f. 27	Bok, Derek Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1952-1953
b. 82, f. 28	Bowles, Ing (Mrs. Edward) Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1951-1953
b. 82, f. 28	Bowles, Dorothy Letters To CB/From CB: 2/8	1951-1953
b. 82, f. 28	Bowles, Helen (Mrs. C. Allen) Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1953
b. 82, f. 28	Bowles, Sally and Sam Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1952
b. 82, f. 28	Bowles, Whitney Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1952
b. 82, f. 29	Br	
	Bragdon, Catherine See: box 123, folder 81 box 89, folder 132	
b. 82, f. 30	Brand, Evelyn S. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952-1953
b. 82, f. 30	Breit, Harvey Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952-1953
b. 82, f. 31	Brewster, Eleanor Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1951-1952
b. 82, f. 31	Brewster, Kingman, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1951-1952
b. 82, f. 31	Brewster, Owen Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1951-1952
	Bridgeport Herald	
	See: <u>box 84, folder 55 box 165, folder 728</u>	
	See: box 84, folder 55 box 165, folder 728  Bridgeport Inter-Group Council See: box 88, folder 115 box 150, folder 497	
b. 82, f. 31	Bridgeport Inter-Group Council	1952-1953
b. 82, f. 31 b. 82, f. 32	Bridgeport Inter-Group Council See: box 88, folder 115 box 150, folder 497  Brooks, Robert R. R.	1952-1953 1951-1953
	Bridgeport Inter-Group Council See: box 88, folder 115 box 150, folder 497  Brooks, Robert R. R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Brucker, Herbert (Mr. and Mrs.)	

b. 82, f. 34	Bye, George T. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1953
b. 83, f. 35	Са	
b. 83, f. 36	Capra, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952
b. 83, f. 36	Casey, R. G. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1951-1953
b. 83, f. 36	Cavers, David Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952
b. 83, f. 37	Ce - Ci	
b. 83, f. 38	Celler, Emanuel Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1951-1952
b. 83, f. 38	Chase, Stuart Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1951-1953
b. 83, f. 38	Chatham, Thurmond Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1952
b. 83, f. 38	Chauncey, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952
b. 83, f. 39	Chayes, Abram Letters To CB/From CB: 3/8	1951-1953
b. 83, f. 39	Childs, Marquis Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5	1952-1953
	Citizens Conference on International Economic Union See: box 90, folder 153	
b. 83, f. 40	1952-1953 Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1952-1953
b. 83, f. 40	Cieplinski, Michael Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1952
b. 83, f. 40	Citron, William Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1952-1953
b. 83, f. 41	Cl	
b. 83, f. 42	Claffey, Robert F. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951-1952
	Clark, Evans See: box 160, folder 667	

b. 83, f. 42	Clark, Grenville Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952-1953
b. 83, f. 42	Cleary, Joseph P. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1952
b. 84, f. 43	Со	
b. 84, f. 44	Cohen, Aaron G. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951-1952
b. 84, f. 44	Cohen, Wallace M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952-1953
b. 84, f. 44	Columbia Broadcasting System Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4 See also: box 84, folder 48 box 89, folder 139 box 89, folder 149	1952-1953
	Committee of Indian-American Students See: box 88, folder 129	
b. 84, f. 45	1952-1953 Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1952-1953
b. 84, f. 45	Conant, James B. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3 See also: box 93, folder 227	1952
	Connecticut Federation of Labor, American Federation of Labor See: box 90, folder 170	
	Connecticut State Industrial Union Council, Congress of Industrial Organizations  See: box 85, folder 63 box 91, folder 180 box 92, folder 198	
b. 84, f. 45	Connell, Edward A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952
b. 84, f. 46	Coombs, Philip H. Letters To CB/From CB: 15/21	1951 October-1952 April
b. 84, f. 47	Coombs, Philip H. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/19	1952 May-1953 March
b. 84, f. 48	Costello, William Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952
b. 84, f. 48	1952 English Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1952

b. 84, f. 49	Cousins, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 14/32	1951-1953
	Cover, John H. See: box 97, folder 296	
b. 84, f. 50	Cowles, Fleur (Mrs. Gardner) Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952
b. 84, f. 50	Cowles, Gardner Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1951-1952
b. 84, f. 50	Cowles, John Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1951-1952
b. 84, f. 50	Cox, Benita Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1951-1953
b. 84, f. 51	Cr - Cz	
b. 84, f. 52	Cronin, Joseph V. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1951-1952
b. 84, f. 52	Cullinan, John T. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952-1953
b. 84, f. 53	Da	
b. 84, f. 54	Daddario, Emilio Q. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1951-1952
b. 84, f. 54	Dale, Ernest Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952
b. 84, f. 55	Danenberg, Leigh Letters To CB/From CB: 22/20	1951-1953
b. 84, f. 56	Davis, Abraham M. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1952-1953
	Davis, Chester See: box 85, folder 72	
b. <b>84</b> , f. <b>56</b>	Davis, Jerome Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951-1952
	De	
b. 85, f. 57	Dean, Vera Micheles See: box 85, folder 74	
	Deane, Martha See: box 92, folder 200	

b. 85, f. 58	Delson, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952-1953
b. <b>85</b> , f. <b>58</b>	Democratic National Committee Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3 See also: box 91, folder 173	1951-1952
	Democratic State Central Committee See: box 81, folder 9 box 90, folder 155	
b. 85, f. 58	Derieux, James C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952
b. 85, f. 58	Dewey, Thomas E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1951-1952
b. 85, f. 59	Di - Do	
b. 85, f. 60	Dodd, Edward H. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1953
b. 85, f. 60	Dodd, Norris E. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1952-1953
b. 85, f. 60	Dodd, Thomas J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952
b. 85, f. 60	Douglas, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1952-1953
b. <b>85</b> , f. <b>61</b>	Douglas, William O. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/9	1951-1953
b. <b>85</b> , f. <b>61</b>	Doyle, William Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1952
b. 85, f. 62	Dr - Du	
b. 85, f. 63	Driscoll, John J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1953
b. 85, f. 63	Duffy, Louise (Mrs. Ward E.) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952
b. 85, f. 64	Ea - Ew	
b. <b>85</b> , f. <b>65</b>	Eagan, Edward P. F. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952
b. <b>85</b> , f. <b>65</b>	Eby, Kermit Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952-1953

b. <b>85</b> , f. <b>65</b>	Edson, Peter Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5	1952
b. <b>85</b> , f. <b>65</b>	Edwards, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	1952
b. <b>85,</b> f. <b>65</b>	Eichelberger, Clark M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952
b. <b>85</b> , f. <b>66</b>	Elliston, Herbert Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7	1951-1953
	Emerson, Gilbert G. See: box 93, folder 221	
b. 85, f. 66	Engel, Irving M. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/5	1951-1953
b. <b>85</b> , f. <b>66</b>	Engel, Mrs. Irving M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952
b. <b>85</b> , f. <b>67</b>	Espy, Willard R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1953
b. <b>85</b> , f. <b>67</b>	Ethridge, Mark Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952
b. <b>85</b> , f. <b>67</b>	Everett, John R. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1952-1953
b. <b>85</b> , f. <b>67</b>	Everton, John Scott Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952-1953
b. 85, f. 68	Fa - Fl	
b. <b>85,</b> f. <b>69</b>	Far East - America Council of Commerce and Industry Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1952-1953
b. 85, f. 70	Farm Bureau Insurance Companies Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1952-1953
	Faust, Clarence See: <u>box 85, folder 74</u>	
b. <b>85,</b> f. <b>70</b>	Field, Marshall Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1952
	Fischer, John See: box 86, folder 84	
b. <b>85</b> , f. 70	Flanders, Ralph E. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952

b. 85, f. 71 F	Fo - Fy	
•	The Ford Foundation (United States) Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6	1951-1953
S	See also: box 86, folder 92 box 85, folder 74	
,	1952-1953 Letters To CB/From CB: 14/13	1952-1953
	Foreign Policy Association Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1952-1953
	Foreign Policy Association of Hartford See: box 82, folder 31	
	Foundation For Integrated Education Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1951-1952
	Foye, Arthur B. See: box 85, folder 69	
		1952
	Frankfurter, Felix Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3	
b. 85, f. 74 F		1952
b. 85, f. 74 F L b. 85, f. 74 T	Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3 Fulbright, J. W.	1952 1952-1953
b. 85, f. 74 F L b. 85, f. 74 T L	Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3 Fulbright, J. W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3 The Fund for the Advancement of Education	
b. 85, f. 74 F L b. 85, f. 74 T L	Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3  Fulbright, J. W.  Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3  The Fund for the Advancement of Education  Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	
b. 85, f. 74  b. 85, f. 74  T  L  S  b. 86, f. 75  c. 86, f. 76	Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3 Fulbright, J. W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3 The Fund for the Advancement of Education Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2 See also: box 84, folder 46	
b. 85, f. 74  b. 85, f. 74  c. c	Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3 Fulbright, J. W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3 The Fund for the Advancement of Education Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2 See also: box 84, folder 46 Ga - Gi Garrett, William	1952-1953
b. 85, f. 74  b. 85, f. 74  c. c	Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3  Fulbright, J. W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3  The Fund for the Advancement of Education Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2  See also: box 84, folder 46  Ga - Gi  Garrett, William Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4  Garrison, Lloyd K.	1952-1953 1952-1953
b. 85, f. 74  b. 85, f. 74  c. c	Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3 Fulbright, J. W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3 The Fund for the Advancement of Education Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2 See also: box 84, folder 46 Ga - Gi Garrett, William Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4 Garrison, Lloyd K. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2 George, Walter F.	1952-1953 1952-1953
b. 85, f. 74  b. 85, f. 74  c. c	Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3 Fulbright, J. W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3 The Fund for the Advancement of Education Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2 See also: box 84, folder 46 Ga - Gi Garrett, William Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4 Garrison, Lloyd K. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2 George, Walter F. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3 Gillette, Guy M.	1952-1953 1952-1953 1952-1953
b. 85, f. 74  b. 85, f. 74  c. c	Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3 Fulbright, J. W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3 The Fund for the Advancement of Education Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2 See also: box 84, folder 46 Ga - Gi Garrett, William Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4 Garrison, Lloyd K. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2 George, Walter F. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3 Gillette, Guy M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6 Gilpatric, Chadbourne	1952-1953 1952-1953 1952-1953

b. 86, f. 79	Glazer, Katherine M. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1951-1952
b. <b>86</b> , f. <b>79</b>	Goddard College Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1952-1953
b. <b>86</b> , f. <b>79</b>	Golden, John M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952
b. 86, f. 80	Golden Rule Foundation Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1952
b. <b>86</b> , f. <b>80</b>	Gordon, William S., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952
b. <b>86</b> , f. <b>80</b>	Gormley, Martin E. (Mal), Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1951-1952
b. 86, f. 80	Gould, Bruce and Beatrice Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1  Govil, H. G. See: box 87, folder 96	1952
b. 86, f. 81	Granger, Lester Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1951-1952
b. 86, f. 81	Gray, Carl A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1952-1953
b. <b>86</b> , f. <b>81</b>	Green, Marvin W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952
b. <b>86</b> , f. <b>82</b>	Green, Theodore Francis Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952-1953
b. 86, f. 82	Green, William Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952
b. <b>86</b> , f. <b>82</b>	Griffin, Bulkley S. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952
b. 86, f. 82	Griswold, A. Whitney Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1952
	Gross, Bertram See: box 85, folder 58	
b. 86, f. 83	На	
b. 86, f. 84	Harper and Brothers Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1952-1953

	Harriman, W. Averell	
	See: Jefferson-Jackson Democratic Dinner box 90, folder 167 box 93, folder 227	
	Hartnett, Robert C.	
	See: box 81, folder 4	
b. 86, f. 84	Hays, Brooks	1952
	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	
b. 86, f. 85	Hays, Mortimer	1951-1953
	Letters To CB/From CB: 16/8	
b. 86, f. 86	He	
b. 86, f. 87	Heckler, Charles	1952-1953
	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	
b. 86, f. 87	Henchel, Charles	1951-1952
	Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	
	Henderson, Archibald	
	See: <u>box 91, folder 182</u>	
b. 86, f. 87	Hennings, Thomas C., Jr.	1951-1952
	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	
b. 86, f. 88	Herter, Christian	1952
	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	
b. 86, f. 88	Hertzberg, Sidney	1952
	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	
	Herzberg, Donald	
	See: <u>box 81, folder 16</u>	
b. 86, f. 88	Hess, Orvan W.	1952-1953
	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	
b. 86, f. 89	Hi	
b. 86, f. 90	Hibbs, Ben	1952
	Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	
b. 86, f. 90	Hickenlooper, Bourke	1952
	Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	
b. 86, f. 90	Hickey, Margaret	1952-1953
	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	
	Hickman, Francis	
	See: box 84, folder 48	

b. 86, f. 90	Higgins, Marguerite Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952-1953
	Hiroshima Peace Center Associates See: box 86, folder 81	
b. 86, f. 91	Ho - Hu	
b. 86, f. 92	Hoffman, Paul G. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/16	1951-1953
b. 86, f. 93	Holifield, Chet Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1952
b. 86, f. 93	Holland, Kenneth Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1951-1953
b. <b>86</b> , f. <b>93</b>	Hooker, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1951-1952
	Hopkins, Robert M. See: box 86, folder 80	
	Howard, John B. See: box 85, folder 72	
b. 86, f. 93	Howley, Frank L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952
	Hughes, Mildred See: box 85, folder 69	
b. 86, f. 94	Humphrey, Hubert H. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1951-1953
	Hutchins, Robert M. See: box 85, folder 72	
	Hutchinson, Paul See: box 83, folder 40	
b. 86, f. 94	Hyde, Anthony Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952
b. 87, f. 95	I	
b. <b>87,</b> f. <b>96</b>	India Society of America Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952-1953
	Indo-American Student Organization See: box 88, folder 129	

	Institute of International Education See: box 86, folder 93	
b. 87, f. 96	International Business Machines Corporation Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1951-1952
	International Committee of the Mass Education Movement See: <u>box 93, folder 222</u>	
b. 87, f. 96	International Committee on Planned Parenthood, World Conference Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1952
b. <b>87</b> , f. <b>97</b>	International Conference of Social Work Letters To CB/From CB: 11 items	1952-1953
b. 87, f. 98	International Conference of Social Work: form letters sent to American delegates to Madras Conference	November 1952
b. 87, f. 99	Ja - Je	
	Jackson, Barbara Ward See: <u>box 162, folder 699</u>	
b. 87, f. 100	Janeway, Eliot Letters To CB/From CB: 10/4	1951-1952
b. <b>87</b> , f. <b>101</b>	Javits, Jacob Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1952
b. 87, f. 102	Jo - Ju	
b. 87, f. 103	Johnson, Curtiss Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1952-1953
b. 87, f. 103	Johnson, Louis A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952
b. 87, f. 103	Johnson and Johnson Letters To CB/From CB: 8/3	1952-1953
b. 87, f. 104	Jorgensen, Albert N. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952-1953
b. 87, f. 104	Judd, Walter H. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1951-1952
b. 87, f. 105	Ка	
b. 87, f. 106	Ke - Ki	
b. 87, f. 107	Kelley, Roy D. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1951-1952

b. 87, f. 107	Key, David Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952
b. 87, f. 107	Kimball, Perm Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1951-1952
b. 87, f. 108	Kn - Ky	
b. 87, f. 109	Knollenberg, Bernhard Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952
b. 87, f. 109	Kohn, Louis A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1951-1952
b. 87, f. 109	Konowitz, Mordecai Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1952
b. 87, f. 109	Kramer, Sidney Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1952
	Kunz, F. L. See: box 85, folder 71	
b. 87, f. 110	La	
	Ladies Home Journal See: box 86, folder 80	
b. <b>87</b> , f. 111	Laidler, Harry W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5  Lal, Gobind Behari  See: box 81, folder 5	1952-1953
b. <b>87</b> , f. <b>111</b>	Lape, Esther Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952
	LaRoche, Chester J. See: box 85, folder 72	
b. 87, f. 111	Laylin, John Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1952-1953
b. 88, f. 112	Le	
	League for Industrial Democracy See: box 87, folder 111	
b. 88, f. 113	Lee, Richard C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1951-1952
b. 88, f. 113	Lerner, Max Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1951-1952

	Levitas, S. M. See: box 89, folder 142	
b. 88, f. 113	Lewis, Alfred Baker Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1952
b. 88, f. 114	Li - Ly	
b. 88, f. 115	1951-1952	1951-1952
	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	
	See also: <u>box 88, folder 117 box 97, folder 299</u>	
b. 88, f. 115	Lippmann, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7	1951-1952
b. 88, f. 115	Lodge, Henry Cabot	1952
2. 66,	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	.,
b. 88, f. 115	Lodge, John D.	1952
	Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	
b. 88, f. 115	Loeb, James I., Jr.	1951-1952
	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	4050 5 1
b. <b>88</b> , f. <b>115</b>	Logue, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1953 February- March
	Look See: box 84, folder 50	
b. <b>88</b> , f. <b>116</b>	Lucas, Cicely (Mrs. Gilbert) Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952
b. 88, f. 116 b. 88, f. 116		1952
	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1 Lucas, Joseph. W., Jr.	
b. 88, f. 116	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1  Lucas, Joseph. W., Jr.  Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3  Luce, Clare Boothe (Mrs. Henry R.)	1952
b. 88, f. 116 b. 88, f. 117	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1  Lucas, Joseph. W., Jr.  Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3  Luce, Clare Boothe (Mrs. Henry R.)  Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Luce, Henry R.	1952 1951-1953
b. 88, f. 116 b. 88, f. 117 b. 88, f. 117	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1  Lucas, Joseph. W., Jr.  Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3  Luce, Clare Boothe (Mrs. Henry R.)  Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Luce, Henry R.  Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7  Lyford, Joseph	1952 1951-1953 1951-1952
b. 88, f. 116 b. 88, f. 117 b. 88, f. 117 b. 88, f. 118	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1  Lucas, Joseph. W., Jr.  Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3  Luce, Clare Boothe (Mrs. Henry R.)  Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Luce, Henry R.  Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7  Lyford, Joseph  Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Lynch, John Pierce	1952 1951-1953 1951-1952 1952

	McClure, Stewart E. See: box 86, folder 77	
b. 88, f. 120	McCormack, John W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1951-1952
	MacDonald, Malcolm Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952-1953
	McDonald, Winifred Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1952
	McEldowney, Kenneth Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1952
	McFarland, Ernest W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1952
	McGhee, Frank S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952
	McGill, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 9/9	1951-1952
	McGuire, John A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1952
	McMahon, Brien Letters To CB/From CB: 10/17	1951-1952
b. 88, f. 125	Mad - Mam	
	Maffry, August See: <u>box 102, folder 360</u>	
b. 88, f. 126	Man - May	
•	Mankin, Helen Douglas Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1952-1953
	Markel, Lester Letters To CB/From CB: 9/19	1951-1953
·	Martinuzzi, Leo Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952
	Mathur, Krishen Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1952-1953
b. 88, f. 129	Mayer, Albert	1951-1952

b. 88, f. 130	Mayers, Lawrence S. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1952-1953
b. 88, f. 130	Mays, Benjamin E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952-1953
b. <b>89</b> , f. <b>131</b>	Me	
b. 89, f. 132	Meacham, Stewart Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952-1953
b. 89, f. 132	Medlock, Julie Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1952-1953
b. <b>89</b> , f. <b>133</b>	Mehta, Amolak R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952
b. <b>89</b> , f. <b>133</b>	Mehta, Gaganvihari Lal Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952
b. <b>89</b> , f. <b>134</b>	Menuhin, Yehudi Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1952
b. <b>89</b> , f. <b>134</b>	Merrow, Chester E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1952
	Merz, Charles See: box 89, folder 143	
b. <b>89</b> , f. <b>135</b>	Mi	
b. 89, f. 135	Mi Minutes See: box 85, folder 70	
b. 89, f. 135 b. 89, f. 136	Minutes	
	Minutes See: box 85, folder 70	1952
b. <b>89</b> , f. <b>136</b>	Minutes See: box 85, folder 70  Mo  Monroney, A.S. Mike	1952 1952-1953
b. 89, f. 136 b. 89, f. 137	Minutes See: box 85, folder 70  Mo  Monroney, A.S. Mike Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4  Montgomery, Donald W.	
b. 89, f. 136 b. 89, f. 137 b. 89, f. 137	Minutes See: box 85, folder 70  Mo  Monroney, A.S. Mike Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4  Montgomery, Donald W. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/10	
b. 89, f. 136 b. 89, f. 137 b. 89, f. 137 b. 89, f. 138	Minutes See: box 85, folder 70  Mo  Monroney, A.S. Mike Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4  Montgomery, Donald W. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/10  Mu - My  Mulvihill, Cornelius, Jr.	1952-1953

b. 89, f. 139	Murrow, Edward R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5	1952
b. 89, f. 140	Na - No	
b. 89, f. 141	Nagy, Ivan G. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1952-1953
b. 89, f. 141	Nathan, Robert R. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1952
	National Association for the Advancement of Colored People See: <u>box 92, folder 212</u>	
b. 89, f. 141	National Conference of Social Work Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1953
	National Farmers Union See: box 89, folder 150	
	National Urban League See: box 86, folder 81	
b. 89, f. 142	1952-1953 Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1952-1953
	New Republic See: box 91, folder 193	
	New York Herald Tribune See: box 102, folder 374	
b. 89, f. 143	1951-1952 Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4 See also: box 88, folder 128 box 97, folder 296	1951-1952
b. 89, f. 143	Niebuhr, Reinhold Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1951-1952
b. 89, f. 143	Niles, Henry E. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2 See also: box 109, folder 465	1952
b. <b>89</b> , f. <b>144</b>	Norman, Dorothy Letters To CB/From CB: 6/8	1951-1953
b. <b>89</b> , f. <b>145</b>	Northrop, Filmer S. C. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1951-1953
b. 89, f. 146	0	

b. 89, f. 147	Olmstead, Allan Letters To CB/From CB: 0/6	1951-1953
b. 89, f. 148	Pa - Pe	
b. <b>89</b> , f. <b>149</b>	Paley, William S. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1952
b. <b>89</b> , f. <b>149</b>	Park, Richard L. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1952-1953
	Parsons, Kenneth See: box 110, folder 484	
b. 89, f. 149	Parsons, Ralph M. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/0	1952
b. 89, f. 149	Patterson, Frederick Douglass Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1952-1953
b. 89, f. 150	Patton, James G. Letters To CB/From CB: 16/11	1951-1953
b. <b>89</b> , f. <b>151</b>	Paullin, Ellen Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951-1952
b. 89, f. 151	Peffer, Nathaniel Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1951-1953
b. 89, f. 151 b. 89, f. 151		1951-1953 1952-1953
	Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4 Penner, Lawrence R.	
b. 89, f. 151	Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  Penner, Lawrence R.  Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	
b. 89, f. 151 b. 90, f. 152	Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  Penner, Lawrence R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Pf - Q  Phillips, Charles F.	1952-1953
b. 89, f. 151 b. 90, f. 152 b. 90, f. 153	Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  Penner, Lawrence R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Pf - Q  Phillips, Charles F. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Phillips, William	1952-1953 1952
b. 89, f. 151 b. 90, f. 152 b. 90, f. 153	Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  Penner, Lawrence R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Pf - Q  Phillips, Charles F. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Phillips, William Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Pickett, Clarence	1952-1953 1952
b. 89, f. 151 b. 90, f. 152 b. 90, f. 153 b. 90, f. 153	Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  Penner, Lawrence R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Pf - Q  Phillips, Charles F. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Phillips, William Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Pickett, Clarence See: box 81, folder 4  Pierson, John H.	1952-1953 1952 1952-1953

b. <b>90</b> , f. 154	Pitt, Malcolm Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1952
b. 90, f. 154	Polk, Benjamin Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1953
b. 90, f. 154	Pomerance, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952
b. 90, f. 155	Poses, Lillian L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952
b. 90, f. 155	Potofsky, Jacob S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952-1953
b. <b>90</b> , f. 155	Potter, Zenas Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1 See also: box 114, folder 518	1951-1952
	The Progressive See: box 91, folder 172	
b. 90, f. 155	Quinn, Katherine T. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/6	1952
b. <b>90</b> , f. <b>156</b>	Ra - Re	
b. 90, f. 156 b. 90, f. 157	Ra - Re  Rajkumar, N. V.  Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952-1953
	Rajkumar, N. V.	1952-1953 1953
b. <b>90</b> , f. <b>157</b>	Rajkumar, N. V. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2 Raju, P. T.	
b. 90, f. 157 b. 90, f. 157	Rajkumar, N. V. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Raju, P. T. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2  Raleigh, Walter	1953
b. 90, f. 157 b. 90, f. 157 b. 90, f. 157	Rajkumar, N. V. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Raju, P. T. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2  Raleigh, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  Rathbone, Josephine L.	1953 1951-1952
b. 90, f. 157 b. 90, f. 157 b. 90, f. 157 b. 90, f. 157	Rajkumar, N. V. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Raju, P. T. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2  Raleigh, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  Rathbone, Josephine L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  Rauh, Joseph L., Jr.	1953 1951-1952 1951-1953
b. 90, f. 157 b. 90, f. 157 b. 90, f. 157 b. 90, f. 157 b. 90, f. 158	Rajkumar, N. V. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Raju, P. T. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2  Raleigh, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  Rathbone, Josephine L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  Rauh, Joseph L., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Rayburn, Sam	1953 1951-1952 1951-1953 1952

b. 90, f. 159	Reilly, J. A. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1952-1953
b. 90, f. 159	Rendeiro, Christian F. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952-1953
b. 90, f. 159	Reston, James Letters To CB/From CB: 0/5	1951-1952
b. 90, f. 160	Reuther, Victor Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1952-1953
b. 90, f. 160	Reuther, Walter P. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/11	1951-1953
b. 90, f. 161	Ri - Ro	
b. 90, f. 162	Ribicoff, Abraham A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1952
b. 90, f. 162	Rice, Andrew E. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1951-1952
b. 90, f. 162	Richards, James P. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1952
b. 90, f. 162	Rieve, Emil Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5	1952
b. 90, f. 162	Ripley, S. Dillon Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1952-1953
b. 90, f. 163	Robbins, J. Stanton Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1952-1953
b. 90, f. 163	Robinson, James H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1951-1952
b. 90, f. 163	Rockefeller, Nelson A. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1951-1953
b. <b>90</b> , f. <b>163</b>	The Rockefeller Foundation (United States) Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1951-1952
b. 90, f. 164	Rogers, James G., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/9	1951-1953
b. <b>90</b> , f. <b>165</b>	Roosevelt, Eleanor (Mrs. Franklin D.) Letters To CB/From CB: 21 items	1952 January- March
b. 90, f. 166	Roosevelt, Eleanor (Mrs. Franklin D.) Letters To CB/From CB: 24 items	1952 April-1953 March

b. 90, f. 167	Roosevelt, Franklin D., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1952
b. 90, f. 167	Franklin D. Roosevelt Foundation Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1953
b. 90, f. 168	Roper, Elmo Letters To CB/From CB: 10/6	1951-1953
	Rosenberg, Anna M. See: box 93, folder 227	
b. <b>90</b> , f. <b>169</b>	Rosenthal, Morris S. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1951-1953
b. <b>90</b> , f. 169	Ross, Malcolm Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1951-1952
	Ross, Seton See: box 84, folder 48	
b. <b>90</b> , f. <b>169</b>	Rotival, Maurice E. H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952
b. <b>90</b> , f. <b>170</b>	Rourke, Joseph M. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/10	1951-1952
b. 91, f. 171	Ru - Ry	
b. 91, f. 172	Rubin, Morris H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1952-1953
b. 91, f. 172	Rubinow, Raymond S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952
b. 91, f. 172	Rugh, Douglas Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952
b. 91, f. 173	Ruml, Beardsley Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952
b. 91, f. 173	Russell, J. Stuart Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1952
b. 91, f. 173	Russell, Judith Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1951-1953
b. 91, f. 174	Sa	
	Sanger, Margaret See: box 87, folder 96	

b. <b>91</b> , f. <b>176</b>	Schaaf, C. Hart Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1951-1952
b. 91, f. 176	Schattschneider, E. E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952
b. 91, f. 176	Schifter, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1951-1952
b. <b>91</b> , f. <b>176</b>	Schlesinger, Arthur, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1952
b. <b>91</b> , f. <b>177</b>	Schuckman, Fred A. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1951-1953
b. 91, f. 178	Science, Albert R. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1951-1952
b. 91, f. 179	Se - Sh	
b. 91, f. 180	Sen, B. R. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1952
b. 91, f. 180	Senior, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1951-1952
b. <b>91</b> , f. <b>180</b>	Shafner, Perry T. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1951-1953
b. 91, f. 181	Contest: letters to prizewinners, A - S Letters To CB/From CB: 0/15	1953 March
b. 91, f. 182	Shaw Society of America Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1951-1952
b. 91, f. 183	Si - Sp	
b. 91, f. 184	Silvers, Robert B. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1952
b. 91, f. 184	Silverstone, Marion (Mrs. Harry) Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1951-1952
b. 91, f. 184	Simmons, Robert G. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952-1953
b. 91, f. 185	Sinclair, Gregg M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952
b. 91, f. 185	Singh, J. J. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1951-1953, undated

	Skillin, Edward S. See: box 84, folder 45	
b. 91, f. 186	Sloane, William Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952
b. <b>91</b> , f. <b>186</b>	Smallwood, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1952
b. <b>91</b> , f. <b>186</b>	Smedley, Frederic C. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1952-1953
b. <b>91</b> , f. <b>187</b>	Smith, H. Alexander Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1951-1953
b. <b>91</b> , f. <b>187</b>	Smith, Paul C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952
b. <b>91</b> , f. <b>187</b>	Sonnenberg, Benjamin Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  Spaeth, Carl B. See: box 85, folder 72	1953
b. 91, f. 188	Sparkman, John J. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1952-1953
b. 91, f. 188	Spellman, Francis Cardinal Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952-1953
b. 91, f. 189	St	
b. 91, f. 190	Stassen, Harold E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1 See also: box 93, folder 227	1952
b. 91, f. 190	Stevens, Kenneth H. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1951-1952
b. 91, f. 191	Stevenson, Adlai E. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/9	1951-1953
b. 91, f. 192	Stevenson, Herbert J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951-1952
b. 91, f. 192	Stevenson, William E. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4 See also: box 111, folder 499	1952-1953
b. 91, f. 192	Stockman, Lowell Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952

b. 91, f. 193	Straight, Michael Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1952-1953
b. 91, f. 193	Strauch, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1951-1952
b. 91, f. 193	Straus, Roger W., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1951
b. 91, f. 194	Stuart, Robert Douglas, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952
b. 91, f. 194	Stulman, Julius Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1952-1953
b. 92, f. 195	Su - Sz	
b. 92, f. 196	Sulzberger, Arthur Hays Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1952-1953
b. 92, f. 197	Survey Associates Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952
b. 92, f. 197	Sussler, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 20/12	1951-1953
b. 92, f. 198	Sviridoff, Mitchell	1951-1952
	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/12	
b. 92, f. 198		1952-1953
b. 92, f. 198 b. 92, f. 199	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/12 Swope, Gerard	
	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/12  Swope, Gerard  Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	
b. 92, f. 199	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/12  Swope, Gerard Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Ta - Ty  Taylor, Marion Young (Martha Deane)	1952-1953
b. 92, f. 199 b. 92, f. 200	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/12  Swope, Gerard Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Ta - Ty  Taylor, Marion Young (Martha Deane) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  Thomas, Norman	1952-1953 1952-1953
b. 92, f. 199 b. 92, f. 200 b. 92, f. 200	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/12  Swope, Gerard Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Ta - Ty  Taylor, Marion Young (Martha Deane) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  Thomas, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3  Thorsen, Walter	1952-1953 1952-1953 1951-1952
b. 92, f. 199 b. 92, f. 200 b. 92, f. 200 b. 92, f. 200	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/12  Swope, Gerard Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Ta - Ty  Taylor, Marion Young (Martha Deane) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  Thomas, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3  Thorsen, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5  Timm, Tyrus R.	1952-1953 1952-1953 1951-1952 1952-1953
b. 92, f. 199 b. 92, f. 200 b. 92, f. 200 b. 92, f. 200	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/12  Swope, Gerard Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Ta - Ty  Taylor, Marion Young (Martha Deane) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  Thomas, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3  Thorsen, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5  Timm, Tyrus R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Tuskegee Institute	1952-1953 1952-1953 1951-1952 1952-1953

b. 92, f. 201	Tyler, Gus Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952-1953
b. 92, f. 202	U - V	
	United Auto Workers, Congress of Industrial Organizations See: box 90, folder 160	
b. 92, f. 203	United Defense Fund, Incorporated Letters To CB/From CB: 3/0	1951-1952
b. 92, f. 204	United Nations (United States and International, other than India and Nepal) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952-1953
	See also: <u>box 85, folder 60 box 91, folder 176</u>	
	University of Connecticut See: box 87, folder 104	
b. 92, f. 205	Van Meter, Galen Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952
b. 92, f. 205	Vogt, William Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1952
b. 92, f. 206	W - Wal	
b. 92, f. 207	Walker, Allen Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1952
b. 92, f. 207	Waller, Theodore Letters To CB/From CB: 11/6	1952-1953
b. 92, f. 208	War - Wau	
b. 92, f. 209	Warren, Earl Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952
	Watson, Thomas J. See: box 87, folder 96	
b. 92, f. 210	We - Wh	
	Weaver, Warren See: box 90, folder 163	
b. <b>92</b> , f. 211	Wechsler, James E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/10	1951-1953
b. 92, f. 211	Weigand, Richurd D. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952-1953
b. 92, f. 211	Weller, George Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1952

b. 92, f. 212	White, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 7/9	1951-1953
b. 92, f. 213	Whitelaw, A. H. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1951-1953
b. 93, f. 214	Wi	
b. 93, f. 215	Wiley, Alexander Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1952-1953
b. 93, f. 215	Williams, Cranston Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1951-1952
b. 93, f. 216	Williams, David C. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1952-1953
b. 93, f. 217	Williams, Frances Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1951-1953
b. 93, f. 217	Wilson, H. Donald Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951-1952
b. 93, f. 218	Wo - Wy	
b. 93, f. 219	Wofford, Harris Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1951-1953
b. 93, f. 220	Wooding, Frank A. (Frank) Letters To CB/From CB: 2/7 World Committee on World Literacy and Christian Literature	1951-1953
	See: <u>box 101, folder 351</u>	
	Worldover Press(World Interpreter) See: box 81, folder 2	
	Wyatt, Wilson W. See: box 91, folder 191	
b. 93, f. 220	Wynne, Kenneth, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1951-1952
b. 93, f. 221	Y-Z	
	Yakhub, Thomas See: box 86, folder 79	
b. 93, f. 222	1952-1953 Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1952-1953
b. 93, f. 222	Yen, James Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1951-1952

Young, Arthur L.		
See: <u>box 116, folder 551</u>		

	See: <u>box 116, folder 551</u>	
b. 93, f. 223	Indian exchange students in the United States; form letters sent requesting their impressions	1953 March
b. 93, f. 224	Personal reports and multiple recipient memoranda: Letter (untitled)	1951 November 21
b. 93, f. 224	1952 February	1952 February
b. 93, f. 225	Personal reports and multiple recipient memoranda: The Indo-American Development Program, The Problems and Opportunities	1952 March 5
b. 93, f. 226	Personal reports and. multiple recipient memoranda:	1952 April 7
b. 93, f. 226	Personal reports and. multiple recipient memoranda:	1952 [August- Oct?]
Uni	ted States Government Correspondence	
b. 93, f. 227	A	
b. 93, f. 228	Acheson, Dean Letters To CB/From CB: 11/12	1951-1953, undated
b. 93, f. 229	Allen, George V. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3	1953
b. 93, f. 229	Allison, John M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1952
b. 93, f. 230	Andrews, Stanley Letters To CB/From CB: 5/10	1952-1953
b. 93, f. 231	Austin, Warren B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1951-1952
b. 94, f. 232	В	
b. 94, f. 233	Barkley, Alben Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952
b. 94, f. 233	Barrett, Edward W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1951-1952
b. 94, f. 233	Batt, William L., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1952
b. 94, f. 233	Berry, Burton Y. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1952
b. 94, f. 234	Bingham, Jonathan B. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/11	1951-1952

b. 94, f. 235	Bolte, Charles G. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1951-1952
b. 94, f. 235	Brannan, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1951-1952
b. 94, f. 236	Bruce, David K. E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952-1953
b. 94, f. 236	Byroade, Henry A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952-1953
b. 94, f. 237	С	
b. 94, f. 238	Clark, G. Edward Letters To CB/From CB: 9/0	1952-1953
b. 94, f. 238	Claxton, Philander P., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1951-1953
b. 94, f. 238	Cohen, Jerome Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1951-1952
b. 94, f. 239	Compton, Wilson Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1952-1953
	Coombs, Philip H. See: box 81, folder 1	
b. 94, f. 240	Curran, Alice T. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6	1951-1953
b. 94, f. 241	D	
b. 94, f. 242	Decker, Clarence R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952
b. 94, f. 242	Drew, Gerald A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952-1953
b. 94, f. 243	Dulles, John Foster Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1951-1953
b. 94, f. 244	Durbrow, Elbridge Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952
b. 94, f. 245	E-F	
b. 94, f. 246	Eisenhower, Dwight D. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1952-1953
b. 94, f. 247	Evans, Luther H. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1952-1953

b. 94, f. 247	Ewing, Oscar R. Letters To CB/From CB: 9 items	1952-1953
b. 94, f. 248	Ferris, John P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3 See also: box 107, folder 451 box 109, folder 469	1952
b. 94, f. 249	Fisk, Ernest H. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7 See also: box 96, folder 295	1952-1953
b. 94, f. 250	Fluker, Robert J. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1952-1953
b. 94, f. 251	Ford, Henry H. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7 See also: box 104, folder 406	1951-1953
b. 94, f. 251	1952-1953 Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952-1953
b. 94, f. 252	Foster, William C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1951-1953
b. 95, f. 253	G - H	
b. <b>95</b> , f. <b>254</b>	Gilbert, Ethel B. (for enclosures sent with letter of July 30, 1952, see next folder) Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1952
b. 95, f. 255	Gilbert, Ethel B.: enclosures sent to Bowles with letter of July 30, 1952	
b. <b>95</b> , f. <b>256</b>	Gordon, Lincoln Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1952
b. <b>95</b> , f. <b>256</b>	Gorrie, Jack Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1952
b. <b>95</b> , f. <b>257</b>	Hanson, Haldore Letters To CB/From CB: 5/10 See also: box 96, folder 295	1952
b. 95, f. 258	Harriman, W. Averell Letters To CB/From CB: 10/5	1951-1952
b. 95, f. 259	Heath, Donald R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952
b. 95, f. 259	Henderson, Loy W. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1951-1953

b. 95, f. 260	Hickerson, John D. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952
b. 95, f. 260	Hoey, Jane Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1952-1953
b. <b>95</b> , f. <b>260</b>	Humelsine, Carlisle H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1951-1952
b. 95, f. 261	I - K	
b. 95, f. 262	Jarman, Peter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1953
b. 95, f. 262	Jessup, Philip C. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1951-1952
b. 95, f. 263	Johnston, Eric Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1952
b. 95, f. 263	Johnstone, William C., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952-1953
b. 95, f. 264	Jones, S. Shepard Letters To CB/From CB: 14/20	1951-1952
b. 95, f. 265	Kennedy, Donald D. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/20	1951 October-1952 March
b. 95, f. 266	Kennedy, Donald D. Letters To CB/From CB: 14/22	1952 April-July
b. 95, f. 267	Kennedy, Donald D. Letters To CB/From CB: 18/22	1952 August- November
b. 95, f. 268	Kennedy, Donald D. Letters To CB/From CB: 16/21	1952 December-1953 March
b. <b>95</b> , f. <b>269</b>	L	
b. 95, f. 270	Ladejinsky, Wolf Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1952 March- Aug; 1953 January 21- March
b. 95, f. 270	For correspondence from September 1952 to January 15, 1953 See also: box 110, folder 484	
b. <b>95</b> , f. <b>270</b>	Lawton, Frederick J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1952

b. 95, f. 270	Lay, James S., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952
b. 95, f. 271	Loshbough, Bernard E. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/0 See also: box 109, folder 469	1951-1952
b. 95, f. 271	Lovett, Robert A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952
b. 96, f. 272	М	
b. 96, f. 273	McCullough, Maxwell Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1951-1952
b. <b>96</b> , f. <b>273</b>	McGhee, George C. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1951-1952
b. 96, f. 274	McGrath, Earl J. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1952
b. <b>96,</b> f. <b>274</b>	Meagher, John P. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1952
b. 96, f. 274	Mills, Sheldon T. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/1 See also: box 107, folder 442	1952
b. 96, f. 275	Murphy, Charles S. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/11	1951-1952
b. 96, f. 275	Murphy, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952-1953
b. 96, f. 276	P - R	
b. 96, f. 277	Renne, Roland Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952-1953
b. 96, f. 278	Rosenberg, Anna M. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/9	1951-1953
b. 96, f. 279	S	
b. <b>96</b> , f. <b>280</b>	Sargeant, Howland H. Letters To CB/From CB: 20/24	1951-1953
b. <b>96</b> , f. <b>281</b>	Satterthwaite, Joseph C. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1952-1953
b. 96, f. 281	Sawyer, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952

b. 96, f. 281	Smith, Russell Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1951-1952
b. 96, f. 282	Smith, Walter Bedell Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1952-1953
b. 96, f. 283	Steere, Loyd V. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7 See also: box 107, folder 442	1952-1953
b. 96, f. 283	Swayzee, Cleon O. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1952
b. 96, f. 284	Swing, Raymond Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1952-1953
b. 96, f. 285	T - V	
b. <b>96</b> , f. <b>286</b>	Tannenwald, Theodore, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952-1953
b. 96, f. 287	Truman, Harry S. Letters To CB/From CB: 14/10	1951-1953
b. 96, f. 288	Truman, Harry S.: press releases and speeches Letters To CB/From CB: 8 items	1952-1953
b. 96, f. 289	W - Z	
b. 96, f. 290	Warren, Avra M.	1952
5.76, 276	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1732
b. 96, f. 290	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  Weaver, George L-P  Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1951-1953
	Weaver, George L-P	
b. 96, f. 290	Weaver, George L-P Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5 Weil, T. Eliot	1951-1953
b. 96, f. 290 b. 96, f. 290	Weaver, George L-P Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5  Weil, T. Eliot Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2  White, Egbert	1951-1953 1951-1952
b. 96, f. 290 b. 96, f. 290 b. 96, f. 291	Weaver, George L-P Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5  Weil, T. Eliot Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2  White, Egbert Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2  Williams, William L. S.	1951-1953 1951-1952 1952-1953

b. 96, f. 294	Woodward, Robert F. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/13	1952-1953
b. 96, f. 295	Job Applications, A - W	

### Part III II: India and Nepal Correspondence, 1951-1953

(18 boxes)

India and Nepal Correspondence consists of correspondence with individuals and organizations located in India and Nepal. It is divided into two subseries:

- I) General Correspondence
- 2) U.S. Mission in India and Nepal

Bowles was Ambassador to both India and Nepal, but the material in this series is generally about India. Since there was no embassy in Nepal at that time, technical cooperation activities and U.S. information programs for Nepal were administered through the U.S. Mission in New Delhi. For material specifically on Nepal, see: "Nepal, Government of" under General Correspondence, in this series; and the U.S. Mission files here, specifically the "Embassy political section", "TCA Nepal" and "USIS Nepal" folders.

1). General Correspondence Bowles' correspondence with officials of the Indian and Nepalese governments, American businessmen, clergy, journalists, and other foreigners working in India or Nepal. While the bulk of Bowles' correspondence with Indian nationals remained in the Mission when Bowles left India, what was considered his most important Indian correspondence was kept as part of this file. The correspondence is arranged alphabetically by correspondent.

Correspondence with members of foreign diplomatic missions in New Delhi is filed under the heading, "Diplomatic Missions in Delhi," and then alphabetically by country. Correspondence with the Prime Minister or officials in the executive departments of the Indian government (for example, Jawaharlal Nehru or Vijaya Lakshmi Pandit) is filed under the heading "Government of India." Members of the Indian Parliament, and state and local officials are filed by name. The correspondence of Nepalese officials is filed under the heading, "Nepal, government of."

The General Correspondence also contains correspondence with the Ford foundation and Rockefeller Foundation offices in India, as well as the U.S. Educational foundation in India, which often worked cooperatively on development programs with the U.S. Mission.

The file on the Karaka-Karanjia forgery case documents the attempt by Indian editors, one pro-Communist and the other anti-Communist, to discredit Bowles by publishing a forged letter. Of interest also are letters received from Americans reporting on their experiences in India, which are filed under the writer's name. Since Bowles used these letters in writing *Ambassador's Report*, the complete list of writers will be found with book material in Part IV, Box 178, folder 1040.

note: For monthly commentaries prepared for Bowles on Indian correspondence received by the Embassy but not kept as part of Bowles' files, see: Box 103, folder 389, in the U.S. Mission-Ambassador's Office, files.

2) U.S. Mission in India and Nepal: Bowles' correspondence, in the form of memoranda and reports, with the U.S. Mission in New Delhi and Kathmandu, Nepal. It reflects his involvement in all phases of U.S. activity in both countries. The U.S. Mission comprised three branches: the Embassy, the Technical Cooperation Administration (TCA), and the U.S. Information Service (USIS), whose functions were coordinated by Bowles. Internal Mission memoranda which Bowles received or sent, are organized under these three headings;

A. The Embassy: Materials relating to the various offices or "sections" of the Embassy, as they are called, are arranged alphabetically as: "Ambassador's Office", "Economic Section", "Political Section", etc. The "Ambassador's Office" files contain memoranda between Bowles and his office staff, including his special assistant Edward J. Logue, who remained in India for several months, after Bowles left in March 1953, arranging for the disposition of Bowles' files. (For the Logue-Bowles correspondence after Bowles left India see the Logue folder listed in Part IV, General Correspondence.) The "Ambassador's Office" files also contain items such as memoranda of Bowles' conversations while Ambassador, appointment books, trip files, mailing lists, and a few folders of background reference material. In addition, this section contains Mrs. Bowles' records concerning household and entertaining expenses, such as guest lists, memoranda and Mrs. Bowles' appointment books.

In the files of the "Political Section" are reports on India, Kashmir, and Southeast Asia, as well as a folder of memoranda about Nepal. After September 1952, Jean Curran of the Political Section coordinated correspondence between U.S. officials in Nepal and Washington, and prepared summary memoranda on Nepal.

B. Technical Cooperation Administration: Indo-U.S. official agreements on the aid program, budget estimates, and significant documents recording the establishment of the TCA program which rapidly became one of the largest and most varied of all U.S. foreign economic development programs. The files for Clifford Willson, the Country Director of TCA and his two deputy directors, Henry Niles for administration and Bernard E. Loshbough for the Community Development Projects program supplement these documents, as do TCA files such as the agricultural section, the audio-visual program, the community development projects. The weekly reports from the TCA Legal Counsel to Washington give summaries of developments in the TCA program.

The TCA Nepal Country Director, Paul Rose, sometimes reported on political developments in Nepal as well as on the TCA program there since there was no U.S. Embassy in Nepal.

For TCA photographs of India and Nepal, see Part IX.

C. The United States Information Service: Bowles made creative use of the U.S.I.S. publications such as the *American Reporter*, libraries, films, radio and of Indian press contacts to promote greater knowledge of the U.S., the U.S. aid program and U.S. foreign policy. U.S.I.S. also collected and analyzed Indian press comment and Communist propaganda in India.

A small U.S.I.S. program in Nepal was conducted through the U.S.I.S. library in Kathmandu, since there was not yet a formal U.S.I.S. office there. The correspondence includes some comments on Nepalese politics as well as on U.S.I.S. matters.

note 1: notes and numbers on some items in the U.S. Mission files may correspond to notes and lists filed with material for *Ambassador's Report* in Part IV, particularly the letters of TCA field technicians reporting on their experiences.

note 2: For names of U.S. personnel, by title or section, see the following list.

U.S. Mission in India and Nepal: personnel, by title or section

**USE=The Embassy** 

TCA-I=Technical Cooperation Administration (India)

TCA-N=Technical Cooperation Administration (Nepal)

USIS-I=United States Information Service (India)

USIS-N=United States Information Service (Nepal)

Bailey, Daniel, USIS-I, "The American Reporter," Library, Press and Information Section

Bartlett, Arthur C., USIS-I, Press and Information Section

Bowles, Chester, USE, Ambassador's Office

Bowles, Dorothy Stebbins, USE, Ambassador's Office

Childs, Prescott, USE, Consulate General-Bombay

Corry, Andrew, USE, Minerals Attaché

Cramer, Martin, TCA-I, Training and Exchange Program

Curran, Jean A., Jr., USE, Political Section

Dammann, Nancy, USIS-N, Library

Deimel, Henry, USE, Economic Section

Drumright, Everett, USE, Political Section, Consulate General-Bombay

Fleck.B.A., USE, Political Section

Frye, Ted, USE, Political Section

Grondahl, Teg C., USIS-I, Chief Public Affairs Officer

Haggerty, William J., TCA-I, Education

Hancock, Robert A., USE, Administrative Section

Hersey, Evelyn, USE, Social Welfare Attaché

Joyce, Jean, USIS-I, "The American Reporter"

Krene, Joseph I., USIS-I, Films Section

Kust, Matthew J., TCA-I, Legal Counsel for South Asia

Ladejinsky, Wolf, TCA-I, Land Reform

Ladenheim, H.C., TCA-I, Tube Wells and River Valleys

Lawrence, Henry, USE, Foreign Buildings Operations Section

Loftus, John A., USE, Economic Section; TCA-I, Economic Advisor

Logue, Edward J., USE, Ambassador's Office

Loshbough, Bernard, TCA-I, Deputy Director for Community Development Projects

Manshardt, Clifford, USIS-I, Cultural Affairs Section

Mills, Sheldon, USE, Minister-Counselor(Deputy Chief of Mission)

Moore, George, TCA-N, Health and Malaria Control

Neilsen, Agnes, USE, Ambassador's Office

Niles, Henry E., TCA-I, Deputy Director

Parsons, Kenneth, TCA-I, Land Reform

Poleman, Horace, USIS-I, Cultural Affairs Section

Potter, Zenas, USIS-I, Publications Section

Ralston, Donald, USE, Administrative Section, Personnel Officer

Robb, E.C., USIS-I, Library

Rose, Paul, TCA-N, Acting Country Director

Rossow, Robert, USE, Consulate Generals-Madras; USIS-N, Library

Rutter, William, USIS-I, Publications Section

Sannebeck, Norvelle, USE, Administrative Section

Sewall, John K., TCA-I, Audio-visual Aids

Sokolove, Henri, USE, Labor Attaché

Steere, Loyd, USE, Minister-Counselor(Deputy Chief of Mission)

Taylor, Clifford, USE, Agricultural Section

Taylor, Robert, USE, Consulate General-Madras

Thompson, A.N., TCA-I, Tube Wells and River Valleys

Warner, Estella Ford, TCA-I, Health Advisor and Malaria Control Program

Whitney, Patricia, USE, Ambassador's Office

Wilkins, Fraser, USE, Political Section

Willson, Clifford, TCA-I, Country Director

Wilson, Evan, USE, Consulate General-Calcutta

#### **General Correspondence**

b. 97, f. 296	Ab - Am	
b. 97, f. 297	Abdullah, Mohammad	1952-1953
	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	
b. 97, f. 297	Ahmed, Zahir	1952
	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	
b. 97, f. 297	American Cynamid Company	1952
	Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	
	American Friends Service Committee (India)	
	See: <u>box 92, folder 202 box 103, folder 382</u>	
b. 97, f. 298	An - Ay	
	Associated Press (AP)	
	See: <u>box 100, folder 338</u> <u>box 101, folder 353</u>	
b. 97, f. 299	В	
b. 97, f. 300	Bajpai, Girja	1952 June-1953
b. 97, f. 300	Bajpai, Girja Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12	1952 June-1953 March
b. 97, f. 300		
b. 97, f. 300	Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12	
b. 97, f. 300	Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12  See also: box 98, folder 320	
b. 97, f. 300 b. 97, f. 301	Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12  See also: box 98, folder 320  Blitz	
	Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12  See also: box 98, folder 320  Blitz  See: box 100, folder 344	March
	Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12  See also: box 98, folder 320  Blitz  See: box 100, folder 344  Buck, Marie	March
b. 97, f. 301	Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12  See also: box 98, folder 320  Blitz  See: box 100, folder 344  Buck, Marie Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	March
b. 97, f. 301 b. 97, f. 302	Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12  See also: box 98, folder 320  Blitz  See: box 100, folder 344  Buck, Marie Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2  C	March 1952-1953
b. 97, f. 301 b. 97, f. 302	Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12  See also: box 98, folder 320  Blitz  See: box 100, folder 344  Buck, Marie Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2  C  Cover, John H.	March 1952-1953
b. 97, f. 301 b. 97, f. 302	Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12  See also: box 98, folder 320  Blitz  See: box 100, folder 344  Buck, Marie Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2  C  Cover, John H. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	March 1952-1953

ne (	Surrent		

	See: <u>box 100, folder 343 box 100, folder 344</u>	
b. 97, f. 304	D	
b. 97, f. 305	da Costa, Eric P. W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1952-1953
b. 97, f. 306	Diplomatic Missions in New Delhi (other than United States):	
b. 97, f. 306	Afganistan - Mexico, general Letters To CB/From CB: 48 items	1951-1953
b. 97, f. 307	Diplomatic Missions in New Delhi (other than United States):	
b. 97, f. 307	Australia Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1952-1953
b. 97, f. 307	Canada Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1952-1953
b. 97, f. 307	France Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1952-1953
b. 97, f. 307	Indonesia Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1952-1953
	Diplomatic Missions in New Delhi (other than United States): Nepal See: box 101, folder 357	
b. 97, f. 308	Diplomatic Missions in New Delhi (other than United States): the Netherlands - Yugoslavia, general Letters To CB/From CB: 30 items	1951-1953
b. 97, f. 309	Diplomatic Missions in New Delhi (other than United States): Pakistan Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1952-1953
b. 97, f. 309	Diplomatic Missions in New Delhi (other than United States): United Kingdom Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1952-1953
b. 97, f. 309	For correspondence from United Kingdom Ambassador to Nepal See: <u>box 102, folder 372</u>	
b. 97, f. 310	Е	
	The Eastern Economist See: box 97, folder 305	
	Ensminger, Douglas See: box 97, folder 312	
b. 97, f. 311	F	

	Faridabad Development Board See: box 98, folder 317	
b. 97, f. 312	The Ford Foundation (India) Letters To CB/From CB: 30 items	1951 November-1952 July
b. 98, f. 313	The Ford Foundation (India) Letters To CB/From CB: 26 items	1952 August- November
b. 98, f. 314	The Ford Foundation (India) Letters To CB/From CB: 37 items	1952 December-1953 March
b. 98, f. 315	G	
b. 98, f. 316	Gandhi, Devadas Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1951-1953
	Garner, J. J. See: box 97, folder 309	
b. 98, f. 317	Ghosh, Sudhir Letters To CB/From CB: 11/4	1951-1953
b. 98, f. 318	Goodall, Merrill R. and Betsey A. Letters To CB/From CB: 14/4	1951-1953
b. 98, f. 319	Government of India (GOI): Officials:	
b. 98, f. 319	A - J, general (State and local officials, and members of Parliament, are filed under their own names in General Correspondence)  Letters To CB/From CB: 24 items	
b. 98, f. 320	Government of India (GOI): Officials: Bajpai, Girja Letters To CB/From CB: 9/9	1951 December-1952 May
b. 98, f. 321	Government of India (GOI): Officials: K - S, general Letters To CB/From CB: 32 items	
b. 98, f. 322	Government of India (GOI): Officials: Mahtab, Harekrushna Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1952
b. 98, f. 322	Government of India (GOI): Officials: Menon, K. P. S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1951-1952
b. 98, f. 322	Munshi, K. M. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1951-1952
b. 98, f. 323	Government of India (GOI): Officials: Nehru, Jawaharlal (correspondence)	1951-1953

Letters To CB/From CB: 9/19

b. 98, f. 324	Government of India (GOI): Officials: Nehru, Jawaharlal: speeches Letters To CB/From CB: 10 items	1952 November 17-1953 March 17, undated
b. 99, f. 325	Government of India (GOI): Officials: Nehru, R. K. (Mr. and Mrs.) Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1952-1953
b. 99, f. 326	Government of India (GOI): Officials: Pandit, Vijaya Lakshmi (Nan) Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1952-1953
b. 99, f. 327	Government of India (GOI): Officials: Pant, Apa B. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1952-1953
b. 99, f. 327	Government of India (GOI): Officials: Pillai, N. Raghavan Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1952-1953
b. 99, f. 327	Government of India (GOI): Officials: Prasad, Rajendra Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	1951-1953
b. 99, f. 327	Government of India (GOI): Officials: Radhakrishnan, Sarvapalli Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1952-1953
	Government of India (GOI): Officials (in the United States)  See: box 97, folder 299 box 101, folder 350 box 89, folder 133 box 90, folder 157 box 91, folder 180	
b. 99, f. 328	Government of India (GOI): Cultural mission to China, 1952: report by a delegate [H. Singh?], and press clippings	
b. 99, f. 329	Government of India (GOI): Miscellaneous reports of the Ministry of Food and Agriculture Letters To CB/From CB: 4 items	1952-1953
b. 99, f. 330	Government of India (GOI): Miscellaneous publications re:agriculture and agricultural workers Letters To CB/From CB: 9 items	1948-1952
b. 99, f. 331	Government of India (GOI): Miscellaneous publications re: GOI budget Letters To CB/From CB: 2 items	1952
b. 99, f. 332	Government of India (GOI): Miscellaneous pamphlets and reports re: Community Projects Administration Letters To CB/From CB: 6 items	1952-1953
b. 99, f. 333	Government of India (GOI): Miscellaneous publications re: the Five Year Plan (I) Letters To CB/From CB: 1 item	1952-1953
b. 100, f. 334	Government of India (GOI): Miscellaneous publications re: the Five Year Plan (2) Letters To CB/From CB: 2 items	1952-1953

b. 100, f. 335	Government of India (GOI): Miscellaneous publications re: the Five Year Plan $(3)$	1952-1953
	Letters To CB/From CB: 3 items	
b. 100, f. 336	Government of India (GOI): Miscellaneous publications Letters To CB/From CB: 3 items	1951-1953
b. 100, f. 337	Н	
b. 100, f. 338	Hanumanthaiya, K. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1952-1953
b. 100, f. 338	Harrison, Selig S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1951-1952
	The Hindustan Times See: box 98, folder 316	
b. 100, f. 339	I	
	India, Government of	
	See: box 98, folder 319	
	International Conference of Social Work, Madras, December 1952 See: box 81, folder 1	
	Ismail, Mohammad	
	See: box 97, folder 309	
b. 100, f. 340	J	
b. 100, f. 341	John, A. J. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1952-1953
	Jones, Ronald W.	
	See: box 97, folder 312	
b. 100, f. 342	K	
b. 100, f. 343	Karaka, D. F.	1951
	Letters To CB/From CB: 8 items	November-1952 January
	See also: box 100, folder 344	
b. 100, f. 344	Karaka, D. F. and R. K. Karanjia: forgery case Letters To CB/From CB: 14 items	1952 September 30-October 3
b. 100, f. 345	Karaka, D. F. and R. K. Karanjia: forgery case Letters To CB/From CB: 22 items	1952 October 4-19
b. 100, f. 346	Karaka, D. K. and R. K. Karanjia: forgery case Letters To CB/From CB: 38 items	1952 October 20 -1953 April 1

b. 101, f. 347	Karaka, D. F. and R. K. Karanjia: forgery case: Judgement in case of R. K. Karanjia, 2 copies	[1953 Mar?]
b. 101, f. 348	Karaka, D. F. and R. K. Karanjia: forgery case: miscellaneous copies of and	1951-1953
b. 101, f. 349	Karanjia, R. K. Letters To CB/From CB: 13 items See also: box 100, folder 344	1952 July- September 25
b. 101, f. 350	L	
b. 101, f. 351	Laubach, Frank C. Letters To CB/From CB: 17/3	1952-1953
b. 101, f. 352	М	
b. 101, f. 353	Milks, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1951-1953
b. 101, f. 353	Moraes, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1952-1953
b. 101, f. 354	Mukerjee, H. C. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952-1953
b. 101, f. 354	Munshi, K. M. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5 See also: box 98, folder 322	1952-1953
b. 101, f. 355	N - O	
b. 101, f. 356	Nepal, Government of: Officials: B - P, general Letters To CB/From CB: 6 items	
b. 101, f. 357	Nepal, Government of: Officials: General Bijaya Shamshere Jang Bahadur Rana (Ambassador to India) Letters To CB/From CB: 6/11	1952-1953
b. 101, f. 358	Nepal, Government of: Officials: Koirala, Matrika Prasad (Prime Minister) Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1952
b. 101, f. 358	Singh, Khadgaman Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952-1953
b. 101, f. 358	King Tribhuvana Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1952-1953
b. 101, f. 359	Nepal, Government of: <i>Nepalese News Bulletin</i> , 2 issues Letters To CB/From CB: 2 items	1953 Jan, February
	Ostrorog, Stanislas See: box 97, folder 307	

b. 102, f. 360	P	
b. 102, f. 361	Palmer, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1953
b. 102, f. 361	Pan American World Airways (India) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1951-1953
b. 102, f. 362	Pickett, J. Waskom Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1952-1953
b. 102, f. 362	Sri Prakasa Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1951-1953
b. 102, f. 363	R	
b. 102, f. 364	Rajagopalachari, C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1952-1953
b. 102, f. 365	Rao, U. R. Letters To CB/From CB: 15/4	1951-1953
b. 102, f. 366	Rao, V. K. R. V. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1952-1953
	Reid, Escott See: box 97, folder 307	
b. 102, f. 367	Rockefeller Foundation (India) Letters To CB/From CB: 11/9	1951-1953
b. 102, f. 368	Roy, B. C. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1952-1953
b. 102, f. 369	Sa - Sc	
b. 102, f. 370	Sh - Sp	
b. 102, f. 371	Shridharani, Krishnalal Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1952-1953
b. 102, f. 371	Smith, Paul F. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1951-1953
	Soedarsono See: box 97, folder 307	
b. 102, f. 371	Srikrishna Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1952-1953
b. 102, f. 372	St - Sw	
b. 102, f. 373	Т	

	The Times of India See: box 101, folder 353	
b. 102, f. 374	Trumbull, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4 See also: box 100, folder 344	1952-1953
b. 102, f. 375	U	
	United Asia See: box 102, folder 365	
b. 102, f. 376	United Nations (India and Nepal) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1952-1953
b. 102, f. 376	The United Service Institution of India Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1952
b. 102, f. 377	United States Educational Foundation in India (USEFI) 20 Items	[1950 Feb?]-1952 April
b. 103, f. 378	United States Educational Foundation in India (USEFI)  12 Items	1952 May-July
b. 103, f. 379	United States Educational Foundation in India (USEFI) 27 Items	1952 August-1953 March
b. 103, f. 380	V	
b. 103, f. 380 b. 103, f. 381	v w	
	W Ward, Elisabeth	1952-1953
b. 103, f. 381	W Ward, Elisabeth See: box 150, folder 509 Waring, P. Alston	
b. 103, f. 381	W Ward, Elisabeth See: box 150, folder 509 Waring, P. Alston Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4 Watson, Robert Briggs	
b. 103, f. 381 b. 103, f. 382	W Ward, Elisabeth See: box 150, folder 509 Waring, P. Alston Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4 Watson, Robert Briggs See: box 102, folder 367	
b. 103, f. 381 b. 103, f. 382 b. 103, f. 383 b. 103, f. 384	W Ward, Elisabeth See: box 150, folder 509 Waring, P. Alston Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4 Watson, Robert Briggs See: box 102, folder 367 Y Unidentified farewell letters to Bowles (India)	1952-1953
b. 103, f. 381 b. 103, f. 382 b. 103, f. 383 b. 103, f. 384	W Ward, Elisabeth See: box 150, folder 509  Waring, P. Alston Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  Watson, Robert Briggs See: box 102, folder 367  Y Unidentified farewell letters to Bowles (India) 3 Items	1952-1953
b. 103, f. 381 b. 103, f. 382 b. 103, f. 383 b. 103, f. 384	W Ward, Elisabeth See: box 150, folder 509  Waring, P. Alston Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  Watson, Robert Briggs See: box 102, folder 367  Y Unidentified farewell letters to Bowles (India) 3 Items  United States Mission in India and Nepal	1952-1953

b. 103, f. 387	Agricultural Section 20 Items	1952 September-1953 February
b. 103, f. 388	Agricultural Section 10 Items	1953 March-Apr, undated
b. 103, f. 389	Ambassador's Office: General - staff memoranda, including miscellaneous memoranda to and from Bowles' assistant, Edward J. Logue 30 Items	1951-1953
b. 103, f. 390	Ambassador's Office: Bowles' alphabetical and chronological appointment books for 1952 2 Items	1952
b. 104, f. 391	Ambassador's Office: Bowles' alphabetical and chronological appointment books 2 Items	1953 January- March 22
	Ambassador's Office: Visitors' Book for United States Embassy, New Delhi See: Folio 4	
b. 104, f. 392	Ambassador's Office: Bowles' memorandum of conversations between October 20, 1951 and March 20, 1952 1 Item	
b. 104, f. 393	Ambassador's Office: Bowles' biographies and profiles 9 <i>Items</i>	1951-1953
b. 104, f. 394	Ambassador's Office: Bowles' miscellaneous personal material 6 <i>Items</i>	1951-1953
b. 104, f. 395	Ambassador's Office: Bowles' background material for speeches and articles <i>7 Items</i>	
b. 104, f. 396	Ambassador's Office: Mailing lists 8 Items	
b. 104, f. 397	Ambassador's Office: Miscellaneous correspondence of Loy W. Henderson, the previous United States Ambassador 10 Items	1950-1951
b. 104, f. 398	Ambassador's Office: Trips, South India Trip 13 Items	December 1951
b. 104, f. 399	Ambassador's Office: Trips, South India Trip, December 1951, clippings	
b. 104, f. 400	Ambassador's Office: Trips, Washington Trip, January 1952 4 Items	
b. 104, f. 401	Ambassador's Office: Trips, Bombay Trip, February 1952 (for scrapbook recording trip 29 Items See: box 382	

b. 104, f. 402	Ambassador's Office: Trips, Bombay Trip, February 1952, clippings	
b. 104, f. 403	Ambassador's Office: Trips, Jodhpur Trip, February 3 Items	1952
b. 104, f. 404	Ambassador's Office: Trips, Nepal Trip, February 1952 11 Items	
b. 104, f. 405	Ambassador's Office: Trips, Washington Trip, May- June 8 Items	1952
b. 104, f. 406	Ambassador's Office: Trips, Southeast Asia Trip 19 Items	August 1952
b. 104, f. 407	Ambassador's Office: Trips, Bhakra-Nangal Dam Project Trip 4 Items	October 1952
b. 104, f. 408	Ambassador's Office: Trips, Indian Trip, December 1952 54 Items	1952 November 10-December 9
b. 104, f. 409	Ambassador's Office: Trips, Indian Trip, December 1952 41 Items	1952 December 10 -1953 January 22
b. 104, f. 410	Ambassador's Office: Trips, Southeast Asia Trip, March 1953 (briefing material, by country) 7 Items	
b. 105, f. 411	Ambassador's Office: Miscellaneous printed material re: Department of State organization and administration,1949-1952  13 Items	1949-1952
b. 105, f. 412	Ambassador's Office: Miscellaneous printed material re: Mutual Security Agency 5 Items	1951-1952
b. 105, f. 413	Ambassador's Office: Miscellaneous United States Government publications 7 Items	1950-1952
b. 105, f. 414	Ambassador's Office: Printed matter re: Communism from Department of State 4 Items	1951-1952
b. 105, f. 415	Ambassador's Office: Miscellaneous printed matter, clippings, and duplicates of memoranda and correspondence re: Communism in India	1951-1953, undated
b. 105, f. 416	Ambassador's Office: Typed copies of clippings and articles re: Communist propaganda in India	1948-1951
b. 105, f. 417	Ambassador's Office: Miscellaneous pamphlets re: India 15 Items	
b. 106, f. 418	Ambassador's Office: Connecticut politics: miscellaneous clippings and 1952 election results	
b. 106, f. 419	Ambassador's Office: Mrs. Bowles: memoranda to and from office staff 38 Items See also: box 106, folder 427 box 106, folder 428	1951 October- November
	500 4150. <u>50A 100, 101del 427 50A 100, 101del 420</u>	

b. 106, f. 420	Ambassador's Office: Mrs. Bowles: memoranda to and from office staff 50 Items	1951 December-1952 March
b. 106, f. 421	Ambassador's Office: Mrs. Bowles: memoranda to and from office staff 32 Items	1952 April-1953 March
b. 106, f. 422	Ambassador's Office: Mrs. Bowles: appointment book for 1952; calendar of engagements from November 1952 to March 1953 <i>2 Items</i>	1952-1953
b. 106, f. 423	Ambassador's Office: Mrs. Bowles: guest lists	1951 October-1952 September
b. 106, f. 424	Ambassador's Office: Mrs. Bowles: guest lists	1952 October-1953 Feb, undated
b. 106, f. 425	Ambassador's Office: Mrs. Bowles: household supply records	1951-1953
b. 106, f. 426	Ambassador's Office: Mrs. Bowles: inventories of household furnishings 10 Items	1951-1953, undated
b. 106, f. 427	Ambassador's Office: Mrs. Bowles: representation expenditure (reimbursement for official entertainment) 35 Items	1951-1953
b. <b>106</b> , f. <b>428</b>	Ambassador's Office: Mrs. Bowles: residence allotment (reimbursement for household expenses)  15 Items	1952-1953
b. 106, f. 429	Ambassador's Office: Mrs. Bowles: miscellaneous financial records	1952
b. 106, f. 430	Consulate General, Bombay 36 Items See also: box 100, folder 343 box 104, folder 401	1951 November-1952 May
b. 106, f. 431	Consulate General, Bombay 36 Items See also: box 100, folder 344 box 101, folder 349 box 104, folder 408	1952 June-1953 March
b. 106, f. 432	Consulate General, Calcutta 33 Items	1951 October-1952 April
b. 106, f. 433	Consulate General, Calcutta 35 Items See also: box 104, folder 408	1952 May-1953 March
b. 107, f. 434	Consulate General, Madras 29 Items See also: box 104, folder 398 box 104, folder 408	1951 October-1953 March
b. 107, f. 435	Economic Section 11 Items	1952 March-1953 March

b. 107, f. 436	Economic Section: Reports on the financial systems in other Asian and Mideastern countries from United States embassies in those countries and from the United States Department of Commerce 11 Items	
b. 107, f. 437	Fiscal Section 10 Items	1952-1953
b. 107, f. 438	Foreign Buildings Operations Section 15 Items	1951-1952
b. 107, f. 439	Labor Attaché (Henri Sokolove) 23 Items	1951-1952
	Land Reform	
	See: box 103, folder 386	
	Military Attachés	
b. 107, f. 440	Air Attaché	
b. 107, f. 440	Army Attaché 20 Items	1952
b. 107, f. 440	Naval Attaché 5 Items	1952
b. 107, f. 440	Minerals Attaché (Andrew V. Corry) 1 Item	1952
b. 107, f. 441	Social Welfare Attaché (Evelyn W. Hersey) 20 Items	1951-1953
b. 107, f. 442	Minister-Counselor (Deputy Chief of Mission): Steere, Loyd 32 Items	1951 November-1952 September
b. 107, f. 442	Mills, Sheldon T.	1952
	See also: box 110, folder 487	October-1953 April
b. 107, f. 443	Personnel: Staff members, A - W	
	See also: box 103, folder 385 box 110, folder 487 box 112, folder 502	
b. 107, f. 444	Personnel: Health unit 8 Items	1951-1952, undated
b. 107, f. 445	Personnel: Hindi lesson for staff 7 Items	1952
b. 107, f. 446	Personnel: Orientation seminar program 2 Items	1953 January
b. 107, f. 447	Personnel: Taj Governing Committee (apartment building for Embassy personnel) 23 Items	1952-1953

b. 107, f. 448	Personnel: Travel schedules of Embassy staff 6 Items	1953 January- February
b. 107, f. 449	Political Section 22 Items	1951 November-1952 September
b. 107, f. 450	Political Section 20 Items	1952 October-1953 March
b. 107, f. 451	Political Section: Memoranda and reports re: Nepal (After September 1952, the TCA and USIS Nepal programs were coordinated through Jean A. Curran, Jr. of the New Delhi Embassy's Political Section) 17 Items	1952-1953
b. 107, f. 452	Protocol officer 3 Items	1951-1953
b. 108, f. 453	Social Welfare Attaché (Evelyn W. Hersey) 15 Items	1951 May-1952 May
b. 108, f. 454	Figueres, José 25 Items	1952 June-1953 Mar, undated
b. 108, f. 455	Staff meeting reports 6 Items	1952 October- November
Te	echnical Cooperation Administration, India (TCA India)	
b. 108, f. 456	Point Four General Agreement For Technical Cooperation of Decembe 28, 1950	r
b. 108, f. 456	Indo-American Technical Cooperation Agreement of January 5, 1952	
b. 108, f. 456	Operational Agreements	1952 May-June
b. 108, f. 457	Supplements to Agreement of January 5, 1952 and its operational agreements	1952 November-1953 February
b. 108, f. 458	Memoranda and reports re: general program development and organization, estimates and budgets  17 Items  See also: Folio 4	1951 November-1952 May
b. 108, f. 459	Memoranda and reports re: general program development and organization, estimates and budgets 20 Items	1952 June-1953 Mar, undated
b. 108, f. 460	Country Director (Clifford Willson) 29 Items	1951 December-1952 August
b. 108, f. 461	Country Director (Clifford Willson) 13 Items	1952 September- November
b. 108, f. 462	Country Director (Clifford Willson) 12 Items	1952 December

# United States Mission in India and Nepal > Technical Cooperation Administration, India (TCA India) (continued)

b. 109, f. 463	Country Director (Clifford Willson) 9 Items	1953 January
b. 109, f. 464	Country Director (Clifford Willson) 12 Items	1953 February- April
b. 109, f. 465	Deputy Director (Henry E. Niles) 5 Items	1953 February- March
	Deputy Director for Community Development (Bernard Loshbough) See: box 109, folder 469	
b. 109, f. 466	Agriculture 11 Items See also: box 110, folder 484	1952-1953, undated
b. 109, f. 467	Agricultural advisors: Holmes, Horace Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952-1953
b. 109, f. 467	Agricultural advisors: Orchard, Malcolm Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1952
b. 109, f. 468	Audio-visual Aids 9 <i>Items</i>	1952-1953, undated
b. 109, f. 469	Community Development Projects 23 Items	1951 November-1952 May
b. 109, f. 470	Community Development Projects 25 Items	1952 June- August
b. 109, f. 471	Community Development Projects 28 Items	1952 September- November
b. 109, f. 472	Community Development Projects 11 Items	1952 December-1953 January
b. 109, f. 473	Community Development Projects  12 Items  See also: Folio 4	1953 February- Mar, undated
b. 110, f. 474	Economic Advisor 4 Items	1952
b. 110, f. 475	Education 7 Items See also: box 111, folder 490	1952-1953
b. 110, f. 476	Field Technicians: B - J, general 17 Items	1953
b. 110, f. 477	Field Technicians: Bell, Francis I. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1953

# United States Mission in India and Nepal > Technical Cooperation Administration, India (TCA India) (continued)

b. 110, f. 477	Chandler, Karl D. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1952-1953
b. 110, f. 477	Jameson, Perry H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1952-1953
b. 110, f. 478	Field Technicians: K - Y, general 31 Items	1953
b. 110, f. 479	Field Technicians: Kimmell, Chester V. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1952-1953
b. 110, f. 479	Schlubatis, Gordon R. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1952-1953
b. 110, f. 479	Svinth, Clarence A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1953
b. 110, f. 480	Field Technicians: Reports on, used as press releases  13 Items	[1953?]
b. 110, f. 481	Fisheries Program 4 Items	1953
b. 110, f. 482	Health Advisor and Malaria Control Program 11 Items	1952-1953, undated
b. 110, f. 483	Housing Program 18 Items	1953
b. 110, f. 484	Land Reform 16 Items	1952 January- September
b. 110, f. 485	Land Reform 22 Items	1952 October-1953 Mar, undated
b. 110, f. 486	Legal Counsel for South Asia, Matthew J. Kust (including weekly reports to the TCA Legal Counsel in Washington, Philip M. Glick) 43 Items	1952-1953
	Malaria Control Program See: box 110, folder 482	
b. 110, f. 487	Personnel 29 Items See also: box 107, folder 443	1952-1953
b. 110, f. 488	Procurement and Supply Procedures and Reports 10 Items	1952-1953
	River Valley Projects See: box 111, folder 491	
b. 110, f. 489	Staff meeting reports 6 Items	1952 September- December

# United States Mission in India and Nepal > Technical Cooperation Administration, India (TCA India) (continued)

b. 111, f. 490	Training and Exchange Program 26 Items	1952-1953, undated
b. 111, f. 491	Tube Wells and River Valleys 12 Items	1952-1953
b. 111, f. 492	Tube Wells and River Valleys: Damodar Valley Project 4 Items	
Tecl	nnical Cooperation Administration, Nepal (TCA Nepal)	
b. 111, f. 493	Acting Country Director (Paul Rose) and general program proposals 36 Items	1952-1953
	Photographs of Nepal by Paul Rose See: Part IX, Series I.	
b. 111, f. 494	Cooperative Development Program 5 Items	1952-1953
b. 111, f. 495	Health and Malaria Control 6 Items	1953, undated
Unit	ted States Information Service, India (USIS India)	
b. 111, f. 496	The American Reporter 16 Items	1951-1953
b. 111, f. 497	The American Reporter, miscellaneous issues	1952 October-1953 March
b. 111, f. 498	Cultural Affairs Section 36 Items	1951-1953, undated
b. 111, f. 499	Cultural Affairs Section: University Contact Program, reports of some visiting lecturers  12 Items	1952-1953
	Educational Exchange Programs See: box 111, folder 498	
b. 112, f. 500	Films Section 12 Items	1952-1953, undated
b. 112, f. 501	Library, New Delhi, and branches by city 11 Items	1951-1953
b. 112, f. 502	Orientation for personnel and visitors 8 Items	1952
b. 112, f. 503	Orientation Program: Contents of the "Speaker's Kit" for lecturers in the University Contact Program 17 Items	
b. 112, f. 504	Orientation Program: Contents of the "Welcome to India Kit" for new personnel 15 Items	

United States Mission in India and Nepal > United States Information Service, India (USIS India) (continued)

#### Personnel

See: box 107, folder 443

	See: <u>box 107, folder 443</u>	
b. 112, f. 505	Press and Information Section 18 Items	1951 November-1952 July
b. 112, f. 506	Press and Information Section 11 Items	1952 August-1953 Jan, undated
b. 112, f. 507	Press and Information Section: Survey of Communist Propaganda in India	1951 September 24-1953 January
b. 113, f. 508	Press and Information Section: Survey of Indian Press Comments	1951 October 22 -1952 April 29
b. 113, f. 509	Press and Information Section: Survey of Indian Press Comments	1952 April 30- September 28
b. 113, f. 510	Press and Information Section: Survey of Indian Press Comments	1952 September 29-December 7
b. 113, f. 511	Press and Information Section: Survey of Indian Press Comments	1952 December 8-1953 February 22
b. <b>113</b> , f. <b>512</b>	Press and Information Section: Clippings and articles re: India For clippings and scrapbooks specifically about Bowles  See: Part III, Series IV.	1952-1953
b. 113, f. 513	Press and Information Section: Clippings and articles re: Nepal	1952
b. 114, f. 514	Press and Information Section: Miscellaneous issues of <i>American Opinion, Foreign Service Digest, and USIS Wireless Bulletin 10 Items</i>	1952-1953
b. 114, f. 515	Press and Information Section: Issues of <i>News and Views from the Soviet Union</i> , TASS News Agency, New Delhi	1952 May-June
b. 114, f. 516	Press and Information Section: , <i>Indian Press Digests</i> issues of March and May 1952 <i>2 Items</i>	1952 Mar, May
b. 114, f. 517	Public Affairs Officer (Teg C. Grondahl) 29 Items	1951-1953
b. 114, f. 518	Publications Section 9 Items See also: box 111, folder 496	1952-1953
b. 114, f. 519	Publications Section: Miscellaneous pamphlets and printed matter 16 Items	1950-1953, undated
b. 114, f. 520	Radio Section 6 Items	1951-1953

# United States Mission in India and Nepal > United States Information Service, India (USIS India) (continued)

b. 114, f. 521	Staff meeting reports 6 <i>Items</i>	1952 October-1953 January
	United States Information Service, Nepal (USIS Nepal)	
b. 114, f. 522	Library, Kathmandu 12 Items	1952-1953

### Part III III: Writings, Speeches, Statements and News Releases, 1951-1953

2 linear feet (2 boxes)

This series is arranged into;

- 1} Writings
- 2) Speeches.
- 3) Statements and News Releases

The researcher should also see the correspondence files for information about publication of articles or arrangements for speeches. Personal reports by Bowles sent out as multiple recipient memoranda are filed at the end of Part III, Series I., subseries 1.

- I) Writings: notes, drafts, final and published copies, and reprints Of articles for magazines, newspapers, and U.S.I.S. publications. The material is arranged by date of publication or approximate date of writing.
- 2) Speeches: notes, drafts, final copies and reprints of speeches and radio talks, filed chronologically. Press conference statements and releases containing excerpts from speeches are listed separately in subseries 3.
- 3) Statements and News Releases: copies of Bowles' statements to the press and news releases put out by the U.S. Mission, arranged chronologically.

W	ritings	
b. 115, f. 523	"Call for a New Policy on Immigration," The Survey English	1951 November
b. 115, f. 524	"America's Foreign Policy," <i>Forum</i> Magazine, sent English	December 1951
b. 115, f. 524	Article for Life Magazine (not published)	1952 January 3
b. 115, f. 525	"Asia Challenges America Through India," The New York Times Magazine English	1952 March 23
b. 115, f. 525	(also published as "Democracy on Trial in India," in <i>Sunday Searchlight</i> ) English	1952 April 20
b. 115, f. 526	"Nepal: A New Democracy in the Himalayas," sent to <i>Look</i> Magazine April 14, 1952 English	,
b. 115, f. 527	"Ten-Point Program for U.S. in Asia," Foreign Policy Bulletin English	1952 April 15
b. 115, f. 528	"American Aid to Asia," <i>Commonweal</i> English	1952 April 25
b. 115, f. 529	"The Hope of India," <i>The Progressive</i> English	1952 April
b. 115, f. 529	"Jesuit Pioneers in Nepal," <i>America</i> English	1952 May 3
b. 115, f. 529	"India Trying Democracy," released through International News Service English	1952 June

#### Writings (continued)

b. 115, f. 530 "From World Capitals: New Delhi," Department of State Field Reporter English "New India," Foreign Affairs (including article written for July 1952 issue, but not published) b. 115, f. 531 "Point Four Begins an Indian 'Revolution," The New York Times Magazine English 16 b. 115, f. 532 "Point Four Begins an Indian 'Revolution," The New York Times Magazine English 16 b. 115, f. 533 "Builders of India - Young Men," Young Men's Christian Association (YMCA) Annual Brochure, Madras, sent English 1952 November English 1953 November English 1953 November English 1952 November English 1953 November November English 1953 November	b. 115, f. 530	"Memorandum on Nirmala College, Delhi," America English	1952 July 19
not published) English  b. 115, f. 532	b. 115, f. 530		_
English  Billiders of India - Young Men," Young Men's Christian Association (YMCA) Annual Brochure, Madras, sent English  Chills, f. 534  "The New York - U. N. Post Report," Foreign Service Journal, English  English  Bills, f. 535  "India Will Judge America Through You How Will You Pass the Test?," published in Foreign Service Newsletter, fall 1952 (also included in "Welcome tondia" kit for new personnel English  Chills, f. 536  "India's Economic Development Efforts," Commerce, Bombay, sent December 1, 1952 English  English  Chills, f. 537  "Labor in India," The Connecticut Federationist English  English  Chils, f. 538  "Portrait of an American Town," United States Information Service pamphlet 1952 English  English  Chils, f. 538  (also a speech delivered before Indian organizations) English  English  Chils, f. 539  "How to Win Friends and Influence Asia," The New York Times Magazine English  English  English  Chils, f. 540  "Racial Harmony How Much Does it Matter in World Affairs?," Yale Daily News English  English  Chils, f. 541  "Racial Minorities in American Life," United Asia English  English  English  Chils, f. 541  "What India's Trying to Prove," Minutes English	b. 115, f. 531	not published)	1952 October
Annual Brochure, Madras, sent English  D. 115, f. 534 "The New York - U. N. Post Report," Foreign Service Journal, English  D. 115, f. 535 "India Will Judge America Through You How Will You Pass the Test?," published in Foreign Service Newsletter, fall 1952 (also included in "Welcome to India" kit for new personnel English  D. 115, f. 536 "India's Economic Development Efforts," Commerce, Bombay, sent December 1, 1952 English  D. 115, f. 537 "Labor in India," The Connecticut Federationist English  D. 115, f. 538 "Portrait of an American Town," United States Information Service pamphlet English  D. 115, f. 538 (also a speech delivered before Indian organizations) English  D. 115, f. 539 "How to Win Friends and Influence Asia," The New York Times Magazine English  D. 115, f. 540 "Racial Harmony How Much Does it Matter in World Affairs?," Yale Daily News English  D. 115, f. 541 "Racial Minorities in American Life," United Asia English  D. 115, f. 541 "What India's Trying to Prove," Minutes English  D. 115, f. 542 "America's Aid to India's Economic Development," Major Industries Annual English  D. 115, f. 542 "America's Aid to India's Economic Development," Major Industries Annual English  D. 115, f. 544 "America's Aid to India's Economic Development," Major Industries Annual English	b. 115, f. 532		
English  b. 115, f. 535  "India Will Judge America Through You How Will You Pass the Test?," published in Foreign Service Newsletter, fall 1952 (also included in "Welcome to India" kit for new personnel English  b. 115, f. 536  "India's Economic Development Efforts,"Commerce, Bombay, sent December 1, 1952 English  b. 115, f. 537  "Labor in India,"The Connecticut Federationist English  b. 115, f. 538  "Portrait of an American Town," United States Information Service pamphlet 1952 English  b. 115, f. 538  (also a speech delivered before Indian organizations) English  b. 115, f. 539  "How to Win Friends and Influence Asia,"The New York Times Magazine English  b. 115, f. 540  "Racial Harmony How Much Does it Matter in World Affairs?," Yale Daily News English  b. 115, f. 541  "Racial Minorities in American Life,"United Asia English  b. 115, f. 541  "What India's Trying to Prove," Minutes English  b. 115, f. 542  "America's Aid to India's Economic Development," Major Industries Annual English	b. 115, f. 533	Annual Brochure, Madras, sent	
published in Foreign Service Newsletter, fall 1952 (also included in "Welcome to India" kit for new personnel English  b. 115, f. 536	b. 115, f. 534	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1952 November
1,1952 English  b. 115, f. 537  "Labor in India," The Connecticut Federationist English  b. 115, f. 538  "Portrait of an American Town," United States Information Service pamphlet 1952 English  b. 115, f. 538  (also a speech delivered before Indian organizations) English  b. 115, f. 539  "How to Win Friends and Influence Asia," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 115, f. 540  "Racial Harmony How Much Does it Matter in World Affairs?," Yale Daily News English  b. 115, f. 541  "Racial Minorities in American Life," United Asia English  b. 115, f. 541  "What India's Trying to Prove," Minutes English  b. 115, f. 542  "America's Aid to India's Economic Development," Major Industries Annual English  1952-1953	b. <b>115</b> , f. <b>535</b>	published in <i>Foreign Service Newsletter</i> , fall 1952 (also included in "Welcome to India" kit for new personnel	1952
English  b. 115, f. 538  "Portrait of an American Town," United States Information Service pamphlet 1952 English  b. 115, f. 538  (also a speech delivered before Indian organizations) English  b. 115, f. 539  "How to Win Friends and Influence Asia," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 115, f. 540  "Racial Harmony How Much Does it Matter in World Affairs?," Yale Daily News English  b. 115, f. 541  "Racial Minorities in American Life," United Asia English  b. 115, f. 541  "What India's Trying to Prove," Minutes English  b. 115, f. 542  "America's Aid to India's Economic Development," Major Industries Annual English  1952-1953	b. 115, f. 536	1, 1952	
English  b. 115, f. 538 (also a speech delivered before Indian organizations) English  b. 115, f. 539 "How to Win Friends and Influence Asia," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 115, f. 540 "Racial Harmony How Much Does it Matter in World Affairs?," Yale Daily News English  b. 115, f. 541 "Racial Minorities in American Life," United Asia English  b. 115, f. 541 "What India's Trying to Prove," Minutes English  b. 115, f. 542 "America's Aid to India's Economic Development," Major Industries Annual English  1952-1953	b. <b>115</b> , f. <b>537</b>		1952
English  b. 115, f. 539  "How to Win Friends and Influence Asia," The New York Times Magazine English  b. 115, f. 540  "Racial Harmony How Much Does it Matter in World Affairs?," Yale Daily News English  b. 115, f. 541  "Racial Minorities in American Life," United Asia English  b. 115, f. 541  "What India's Trying to Prove," Minutes English  b. 115, f. 542  "America's Aid to India's Economic Development," Major Industries Annual English	b. 115, f. 538		1952
English  b. 115, f. 540  "Racial Harmony How Much Does it Matter in World Affairs?," Yale Daily News English  b. 115, f. 541  "Racial Minorities in American Life,"United Asia English  b. 115, f. 541  "What India's Trying to Prove," Minutes English  b. 115, f. 542  "America's Aid to India's Economic Development," Major Industries Annual English  1952-1953	b. 115, f. 538		
News English  b. 115, f. 541 "Racial Minorities in American Life,"United Asia English  b. 115, f. 541 "What India's Trying to Prove," Minutes English  b. 115, f. 542 "America's Aid to India's Economic Development," Major Industries Annual English  1953 February 1953 February 1952-1953	b. 115, f. 539	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1953 January 4
b. 115, f. 541 "What India's Trying to Prove," Minutes English  b. 115, f. 542 "America's Aid to India's Economic Development," Major Industries Annual English	b. 115, f. 540	News	1953 January 28
b. 115, f. 542 "America's Aid to India's Economic Development," Major Industries Annual 1952-1953 English	b. 115, f. 541		1953 February
English	b. 115, f. 541		1953 February
	b. 115, f. 542		1952-1953
Speeches	Spec	eches	
b. 115, f. 543 Remarks made upon Presentation of Credentials to President Prasad of India 1951 November 1	b. 115, f. 543	Remarks made upon Presentation of Credentials to President Prasad of India	1951 November 1

#### Speeches (continued)

b. 115, f. 543	St. Stephen's College, Delhi	1951 November 7
b. 115, f. 543	Rotary Club, Calcutta	1951 November 27
b. 115, f. 544	"The Partnership Which Must Not Fail," Foreign Policy Association of Hartford (published in title render="italic">Vital Speeches of the Day English	1952 January 18
b. 115, f. 545	[Indian Merchants' Chamber, Bombay?] English	[1952 February 25?]
b. 115, f. 545	University of Bombay	1952 February 26
b. 116, f. 546	"Portrait of an American Town," International Cultural Forum, New Delhi (also published as United States Information Service pamphlet) English	1952 April 29
b. 116, f. 547	"American Foreign Policy," United Services Institution, Delhi(published in the <i>U.S.I. Journal</i> ), 1952 Jul-Oct English	1952 May 14
b. 116, f. 547	Broadcast Talk on CARE Mission in India, draft of script	1952 August 11
b. 116, f. 548	[Lecture or lectures at the Bharatiya Vidya Bhawan, Bombay?] English	[1952 July-Aug?]
b. 116, f. 549	"If Marx could return" Political Science Society of Delhi College (reprinted as a United States Information Service pamphlet) English	1952 October 15
b. 116, f. 550	Theosophical Society Foundation Day	1952 November 17
b. 116, f. 550	Sixth International Conference of Social Work, Madras	1952 December 14
b. 116, f. 551	Rotary Club of Provo, Utah	1953 January 9
b. 116, f. 551	Embassy Orientation Seminar for new personnel	1953 January 16
b. 116, f. 552	American Alumni, New Delhi	1953 January 21
b. 116, f. 552	Delhi School of Economics	undated
	Statements and News Releases	
b. <b>116</b> , f. <b>553</b>	Statements and News Releases	1951 October-1952 February
b. 116, f. 554	Statements and News Releases	1952 May-1953 Mar, undated

Part III IV: Clippings

Chester Bowles papers

MS 628

## Part III IV: Clippings, 1951-1953

1 linear foot (1 box)

This series contains clippings about Bowles, some loose and some mounted in scrapbooks. Additional clippings on various subjects, such as India or Connecticut politics are filed in Part III, Series II., subseries 2, under "Embassy -Ambassador's Office" and "U.S.I.S. India- Press and Information."

note: There are a few clippings from October - November 1951 in the 1951 scrapbook, in Part II, Series II.

b. 117, f. 555	Clippings and articles about Bowles	1951 September-1952 January
b. <b>117</b> , f. <b>556</b>	Clippings and articles about Bowles	1952 February-1953 March
b. <b>117A</b>	Chester Bowles Scrapbook, 1951 (September - December) (foreign papers)	
b. <b>117A</b>	Chester Bowles Scrapbook	1952

### Part IV, I: Correspondence, 1953-1958

(52 boxes)

Part IV, Series I. is arranged alphabetically by name of the correspondent. The researcher will find this correspondence particularly full and candid, including exchanges with American and foreign government officials as well as with American and Indian friends and "fans". Since there are literally hundreds of correspondents listed in the register that follows, it is useful here to describe the correspondence by the subjects of Bowles' concern during this period.

For a good overview of Bowles' activities during this period, one should consult the Jean Joyce correspondence. Since Joyce, a long time associate, was in India at the time, the correspondence is particularly detailed and frank. Bowles also had a particularly close relationship with several staff members and friends who helped him with almost every phase of his work and who advised him on important decisions. These include: Abraham Chayes, Harris Wofford, James C. Thomson, Jr., Thomas L. Hughes, Edward Logue, Douglas Bennet, Sr., and James G. Rogers, Jr.

For correspondence on the Democratic party one should consult the folders of party leaders such as Hubert Humphrey, Mike Mansfield, and Lyndon Johnson as well as the folders for the Democratic National Committee and the Committee's advisory council on which Bowles served. For the Stevenson campaign in particular, see correspondence with: Dean Acheson, Archibald Alexander, Harry Ashmore, William Blair, Jr., Benjamin Cohen, Thomas, Finletter, Averell Harriman, Newton Minnow, Paul Nitze, Eugene Rostow, Walt Rostow, Arthur Schlesinger, Jr., Adlai Stevenson, Willard Wirtz, and Wilson Wyatt.

Leigh Dannenberg's correspondence provides an overview of the Connecticut political situation in 1954, 1956, and 1958. The correspondence of John Bailey, the Connecticut Democratic State Central Committee and Thomas, Dodd is fairly limited. But for the campaign of 1958, there is much in the correspondence with William Benton, Richard Lee, John Golden, Mitchell Sviridoff, Eugene Rostow, Philip Coombs, and others. For organizers of Bowles' own campaign, see correspondence with Johan Smertenko, Ken Wynne, Harry Howroyd, Eric Stevenson, Robert Sussler, Peter Jones and the National Committee for an Effective Congress, as well as the friends and aides listed above.

Other correspondence of particular interest includes that with Frances Williams on civil rights, James Patton and G. Mennen Williams on national politics and domestic issues, Stanislas Ostrorog on Asian affairs, and with the Rockefeller Brothers Fund on their ambitious project to define the "national purpose."

At the end of the correspondence is a small section labelled multiple recipient mailings. This section is composed of important memoranda and position papers which Bowles intended for more than one person. It includes papers on such topics as agricultural surpluses and Democratic foreign policy as well as letters to family and friends from his trips abroad with Mrs. Bowles.

After this section there are three folders labelled "Letters from Indian Students in the U.S., 1953." When Bowles left India he wrote letters to Indian students studying in American universities to solicit their impressions of life in the U.S., their response to American foreign policy, and their ideas on how Indo-American relations could be improved. He said that he planned to use these letters in the book he was writing, i.e. *Ambassador's Report*. About 50 letters were received in response. The letters contain interesting observations on American family life, racial discrimation, social life, and the Korean War as well as suggestions for bettering American understanding of Indians and the policies of the Indian government. The letters are arranged alphabetically by name of the sender. Copies of Bowles' letters to the Indian students will be found in Part III (U.S. and International General Correspondence, folder 223, "Indian Students,").

At the very end of the correspondence there are several folders of invitations received by Bowles with his reply. These invitations are arranged alphabetically by name of institution or committee chairperson. These invitations are generally those which were declined, and thus represents only a fragment of the invitations Bowles received during this period. Many more will be found in the General Correspondence, where most invitations that were accepted, together with all correspondence concerning the planning for an event, are filed.

MS 628

b. 118, f. 1	Ab - Ad	
b. 118, f. 2	Abramovitch, Raphael R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1955
b. 118, f. 2	Academy of Political Science Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1 See also: box 130, folder 181	1957
b. 118, f. 3	Acheson, Dean See also: box 160, folder 666 Letters To CB/From CB: 16/20	1953-1958
b. 118, f. 4	Acland, Sir Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1954-1955
b. 118, f. 5	Af - Ak	
b. 118, f. 6	African-American Institute Letters To CB/From CB: 31/21	1955-1958
b. 118, f. 7	Agree, George Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1953, 1956, 1958
b. 118, f. 7	Ahmed, Zahir Letters To CB/From CB: 9/8	1954-1958
b. 118, f. 8	Alb - All	
b. 118, f. 9	Alexander, Archibald Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1954, 1956, 1958
b. 118, f. 10	Alexander, Horace Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1954-1956
b. 118, f. 10	Allen, G. Stanley Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1954-1956, 1958
b. 118, f. 10	Allen, George V. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/11	1953-1955, 1957
b. 118, f. 11	Allen, Henry E. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1956, 1957
b. 118, f. 11	Allison, John M. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1955-1956
b. 118, f. 12	Alm - Amen	
b. 118, f. 13	Alsop, Joseph Letters To CB/From CB: 6/2	1954-1956

b. 118, f. 13	Altschul, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 5/1 See also: box 170, folder 803 box 165, folder 729	1954, 1955, 1958
b. 118, f. 13	Alyea Ethan D. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1953-1954
b. 118, f. 14	Amer - American B	
b. 119, f. 15	America Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6	1954-1955, 1957-1958
b. 119, f. 15	American Academy of Political and Social Science Letters To CB/From CB: 8/5	1954, 1956-1958
b. 119, f. 16	See also: box 120, folder 32  American Association for the United Nations Letters To CB/From CB: 23/20  See also: box 154, folder 566	1954-1958
b. 119, f. 17	American Board of Commissioners for Foreign Missions Letters To CB/From CB: 14/12	1953-1957
b. 119, f. 18	American C - American F	
b. 119, f. 19	American Christian Palestine Committee Letters To CB/From CB: 9/7	1956, 1957
b. 119, f. 19	American Committee on Africa Letters To CB/From CB: 24/21 See also: box 156, folder 597	1954-1958
b. 119, f. 20	American Council of Learned Societies Letters To CB/From CB: 19/17	1953-1957
b. 119, f. 21	American Express Company, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/7 See also: box 134, folder 243	1955-1957
b. 119, f. 21	American Foundation for Overseas Blind, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/2	1954, 1955
b. 119, f. 22	American Friends Service Committee Letters To CB/From CB: 52/48	1953-1958
b. 119, f. 23	American H - American P  American Institute of Pacific Relations  See: box 139, folder 328	

b. 119, f. 24	American Jewish Congress Letters To CB/From CB: 33/31	1953-1958
b. 119, f. 25	American Labor Education Service Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 19/10	1954-1956, 1958
b. 119, f. 26	American R - Ams	
b. 119, f. 27	American Unitarian Association Letters To CB/From CB: 9/8	1953-1954, 1957-1958
b. 119, f. 28	American Universities Field Staff Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7 See also: box 135, folder 268	1953-1954, 1956
b. 119, f. 28	American Veterans Committee Letters To CB/From CB: 12/8	1953-1954, 1956, 1957
b. 119, f. 29	Americans for Democratic Action	1953-1954
b. 120, f. 30	Americans for Democratic Action	1955-1958
b. 120, f. 31	Amory, J. Forbes Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1953-1955
b. 120, f. 31	Amory, Robert, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/21	1954-1957
b. 120, f. 32	Ana - Ant	
b. 120, f. 33	Anderson, Clinton P.	1954, 1958
	Anderson, Dewey See: box 152, folder 534	
b. 120, f. 33	Anderson, Eugenie Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6	1954-1956
b. 120, f. 34	Ap - Ar	
b. 120, f. 35	Arkansas, University of Letters To CB/From CB: 7/9	1954-1956
	Armstrong, Hamilton Fish See: box 133, folder 225	
b. 120, f. 36	Asc - At	
	Ascoli, Max See: box 153, folder 549	
b. 120, f. 37	Asia Foundation Letters To CB/From CB: 16/10	1954-1958

b. 120, f. 38	Asia Institute Letters To CB/From CB: 12/10	1953-1955
b. 120, f. 39	Asia Society (Committee for Free Asia)	1953-1954
	Letters To CB/From CB: 13/7	
	See also: box 153, folder 558	
b. 120, f. 40	Asia Society Letters To CB/From CB: 25/10	1956-1958
b. 120, f. 41	Asian Student Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1954
b. 120, f. 41	Association on American Indian Affairs, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1956-1957
b. 120, f. 42	Atlantic Monthly Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1953, 1954
b. 120, f. 42	Attwood, William Letters To CB/From CB: 6/10	1956-1958
b. 120, f. 43	Au - Ayy	
b. 120, f. 44	Ba - Bai	
b. 120, f. 45	Bailey, Daniel Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1953, 1954, 1958
b. 120, f. 45	Bailey, John Letters To CB/From CB: 5/27 See also: box 127, folder 142	1953-1956, 1958
b. 121, f. 46	Bailey, Stephen K. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/10	1953-1956, 1958
b. 121, f. 46	Bajpai, Sir Girja Letters To CB/From CB: 14/12	1953-1954
b. 121, f. 47	Bak - Bal	
b. 121, f. 48	Baker, William R., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1956, 1958
b. 121, f. 49	Baldwin, Hanson Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1953-1954
b. 121, f. 49	Baldwin, Roger Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1954, 1955, 1958

b. 121, f. 49	Baldwin, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/12	1953-1958
b. 121, f. 50	Ban - Barn	
b. 121, f. 51	Bard College Letters To CB/From CB: 12/9	1953, 1956-1958
b. 121, f. 51	Bardacke, Gregory J. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1953-1954, 1958
	Barkin, Solomon See: box 159, folder 655	
b. 121, f. 52	Barr - Bax	
b. 121, f. 53	Barr, John and Ruth Letters To CB/From CB: 18/12	1955-1958
b. 121, f. 53	Bartlett, Arthur C. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1953-1955, 1957-1958
b. 121, f. 54	Bary, Harvey Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1955-1958
b. 121, f. 55	Bea - Ben	
b. 121, f. 56	Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. Letters To CB/From CB: 25/24	1953-1957
b. 121, f. 57	Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. Letters To CB/From CB: 45/7	1958
b. 121, f. 58	Benton, William	1953
b. 122, f. 59-68	Benton, William	1954 January-1958 March
b. 123, f. 69	Benton, William	1958 April- December
	Benton and Bowles See: box 121, folder 48 box 138, folder 308 box 150, folder 504 box 156, folder 600	
b. 122, f. 70	Ber - Bey	
b. 122, f. 71	Bergin, Edward Letters To CB/From CB: 2/13	1954-1955, 1957-1958
b. 122, f. 71	Berkman, Edward O. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/11	1953-1955, 1957-1958

b. 122, f. 71	Berle Adolf A. Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6 See also: box 143, folder 398	1953, 1956, 1957
b. 122, f. 71	Bernays, Edward L. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1954-1956, 1958
b. 122, f. 72	Bha - Bhu	
b. 122, f. 73	Bhoodan Fund - correspondence with administrators of fund and with donors Letters To CB/From CB: 20/17	1955-1956
b. 123, f. 74	Bia - Bj	
b. 123, f. 75	Bingham, Alfred Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1954-1958
b. 123, f. 75	Bingham, Barry Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6	1954-1956, 1958
b. 123, f. 76	Bingham, Jonathan Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12	1953-1956, 1958
b. 123, f. 76	Birla, G. D. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/12	1954-1957
b. 123, f. 77	Bissell, Richard M., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1953-1958
b. 123, f. 77	Bissell, William and Elinor Letters To CB/From CB: 11/9	1954-1958
b. 123, f. 77	Biswas, D. K. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1953-1955
b. 123, f. 78	Bla - Bn	
b. 123, f. 79	Black, Algernon Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1953-1954, 1956-1958
	See: box 148, folder 465	
b. 123, f. 79	Blair, William McC. Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 14/12	1953-1958
	Blum, Robert See: box 120, folder 37	
b. 123, f. 80	Ba - Bos	
b. 123, f. 81	Bobbs-Merrill Company, Inc Letters To CB/From CB: 7/3	1954

b. 123, f. 81	The Bodley Head Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1956-1958
b. 123, f. 82	Bohlen, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1956-1957
b. 123, f. 82	Bolte, Charles G. Letters To CB/From CB: 17/13	1953-1958
	Book of the Month Club See: box 155, folder 587	
b. 123, f. 82	Boston University Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1955, 1956
b. 123, f. 83	Bot - Boy	
b. 123, f. 84	Bowie, Ing Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1953, 1958
b. 123, f. 84	Bowie, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1955-1958
b. 124, f. 85	Bowles, Chester, Jr. and Holly Letters To CB/From CB: 1/10	1955-1958
b. 124, f. 85	Bowles, Cynthia Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1955-1957
b. 124, f. 85	Bowles, Dorothy Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1956
b. 124, f. 86	Bowles, Samuel Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1955-1956, 1958
b. 124, f. 86	Bowles, Sally Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1956-1958
b. 124, f. 86	Boys Town of India Letters To CB/From CB: 7/0	1953-1955
b. 124, f. 87	Brs - Bri	
b. 124, f. 88	Brademas, John Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1957-1958
b. 124, f. 88	Braden, George D. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1954-1956
b. 124, f. 89	Brandt and Brandt Letters To CB/From CB: 21/14	1957-1958
b. 124, f. 89	Brant, Francis L.	1954-1958

b. 124, f. 90	Bridgeport Herald  Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8  See also: box 129, folder 167	1953-1958
b. 124, f. 91	Briscoe, John and Martha Letters To CB/From CB: 5/8	1956-1958
b. 124, f. 91	British Broadcasting Corporation Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1956-1958
b. 124, f. 92	Broa - Broo	
b. 124, f. 93	Bronson, Leisa Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6	1956, 1958
b. 124, f. 93	Brookings Institution Letters To CB/From CB: 9/5	1956-1958
b. 124, f. 93	Brooks, Robert R.R. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1953, 1955-1956
b. 124, f. 94	Brot - Brow	
	Brown, W. Norman See: box 151, folder 515	
b. 124, f. 95	Brown, William O. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/8	1955-1956
b. 124, f. 95	Brown University Letters To CB/From CB: 14/13	1953-1956, 1958
b. 124, f. 95	Brownlee, James Letters To CB/From CB: 9/8	1954-1958
b. 124, f. 96	Bru - Bry	
b. 124, f. 97	Brucker, Herbert Letters To CB/From CB: 20/44	1953-1958
b. 124, f. 98	Bryn Mawr College Letters To CB/From CB: 21/17	1953-1955, 1958
b. 124, f. 99	Buc - Burl	
b. 124, f. 100	Buck, Marie Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6	1953, 1955, 1957
b. 124, f. 100	Bulletin of the Atomic Scientists Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1955-1958
b. 124, f. 101	Bunche, Ralph J. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/11	1953-1956, 1958

b. 124, f. 101	Bunker, Ellsworth Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1956-1957
b. 124, f. 101	Burgess, David S. Letters To CB/From CB: 14/12	1955-1958
b. 125, f. 102	Burma Government of Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6 See also: box 150, folder 494	1955-1956
b. 125, f. 103	Burn - By	
b. 125, f. 104	Bush, Prescott Letters To CB/From CB: 9/5	1954-1958
	Butler, Paul See: box 129, folder 173 box 129, folder 174	
b. 125, f. 104	Butler, Ralph Starr Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1953-1954, 1958
b. 125, f. 105	George T. Bye and Company Letters To CB/From CB: 39/18	1953-1954
b. 125, f. 106	George T. Bye Company Letters To CB/From CB: 25/16	1955-1958
b. 125, f. 107	Cab - Cam	
b. 125, f. 108	California University of See also: box 150, folder 508	1953-1956, 1958
b. 125, f. 109	Calkins, Hugh Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1956-1957
b. 125, f. 109	Camp Rising Sun Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1953-1956
	Campbell, Wallace See: box 128, folder 154	
b. 125, f. 110	Can - Carn	
	Canfield, Cass See: box 136, folders 279-283	
b. 125, f. 111	Cannon, Clarence Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1954, 1956, 1958
b. 125, f. 111	Care Letters To CB/From CB: 25/17 See also: box 125, folder 107	1953-1958

b. 125, f. 112	Carn - Cary	
b. 125, f. 113	Carnegie Endowment for International Peace Letters To CB/From CB: 16/10	1953-1957
b. 125, f. 113	Carter, John Archer Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1953, 1956
b. 125, f. 113	Cartwright, Marguerite Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1955-1957
b. 125, f. 114	Cas - Cav	
b. 125, f. 115	Catholic Transcript Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1957-1958
b. 125, f. 115	Catholic Worker Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1954
b. 125, f. 115	Cavers, David F. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1954-1957
b. 125, f. 116	Ce - Chap	
b. 125, f. 117	Celler, Emanuel Letters To CB/From CB: 7/3	1954-1955, 1958
b. 125, f. 117	Center for Information on America Letters To CB/From CB: 19/13	1953-1955, 1958
b. 125, f. 118	Chakravarthy, Amyia Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1955-1956, 1958
b. 125, f. 118	Chapelle, Tony and Dickey Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1953-1954
b. 126, f. 119	Char - Chaw	
b. 126, f. 120-122	Chayes, Abram	1953-1958
b. 126, f. 123	Che - Cho	
b. <b>126</b> , f. <b>124</b>	Chicago Council on Foreign Relations Letters To CB/From CB: 14/14	1953-1958
b. <b>126</b> , f. <b>125</b>	Chicago, University of Letters To CB/From CB: 14/17 See also: box 140, folder 349	1953-1956
b. 126, f. 125	Childs, Marquis Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1954, 1956, 1958

	Ching, Peter P.S. See: box 132, folder 209	
b. 126, f. 126	Choate School Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1953-1954, 1956-1958
b. 126, f. 126	Choy, Jun-ke Letters To CB/From CB: 9/7	1954, 1956-1958
b. 126, f. 127	Chr - Civ	
b. 126, f. 128	Chubb, Thomas Caldecot Letters To CB/From CB: 21/12	1956-1958
b. 126, f. 129	Cieplinski, Michel Letters To CB/From CB: 13/14	1953-1954, 1956-1958
b. 126, f. 130	Cla - Cly	
b. 126, f. 131	Claxton, Philander P., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1956, 1958
b. 126, f. 132	Clemow, Bice Letters To CB/From CB: 8/10	1954-1958
b. 126, f. 132	Cleveland, Harlow Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1956
b. 126, f. 132	Cleveland Council on World Affairs Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1956, 1957
b. 126, f. 133	Cob - Coh	
b. 126, f. 134	Cohen, Benjamin V. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/8	1955-1956
b. 126, f. 135	Colb - Colu	
	Cole, Charles W. See: box 119, folder 26	
b. 127, f. 136	Coles, Albert Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1954, 1958
b. 127, f. 136	Colgate University Letters To CB/From CB: 12/9	1953-1955, 1957-1958
b. 127, f. 137	Wm. Collins Sons & Co. Ltd. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1956
b. 127, f. 137	Columbia Broadcasting System Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4 See also: box 128, folder 152 box 143, folder 395 box 159, folder 647	1953, 1956, 1958

b. 127, f. 138	Columbia University Letters To CB/From CB: 50/40	1953-1958
b. 127, f. 139	Com	
b. 127, f. 140	Commager, Henry Steele Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1955
b. 127, f. 140	Commentary Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1956, 1958
b. 127, f. 140	Commerce & Industry Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1958
	Committee for Free Asia See: box 120, folder 39	
	Committee for International Economic Growth.  See: box 140, folder 351	
b. 127, f. 141	Commonweal Letters To CB/From CB: 17/9	1953-1958
b. 127, f. 142	Cona - Connecticut S	
b. 127, f. 143	Congress of Industrial Organizations Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1953-1954
b. 127, f. 143	Connecticut Bar Journal Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1953-1954
b. 127, f. 143	Connecticut College Letters To CB/From CB: 8/4 See also: box 144, folder 402	1953, 1956-1958
b. 127, f. 143	Connecticut Council of Churches Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1953-1954, 1957
b. 127, f. 144	Connecticut Democratic State Central Committee Letters To CB/From CB: 31/7 See also: box 134, folder 244 box 152, folder 536	1954, 1956-1958
b. 127, f. 145	Connecticut Education Association Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1953, 1958
b. 127, f. 146	Connecticut Federation of Labor Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1954, 1957
b. 127, f. 146	Connecticut State Industrial Union Council Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1953-1954

b. 127, f. 146	Connecticut State Labor Council Letters To CB/From CB: 9/8 See also: box 159, folder 646	1957-1958
b. 127, f. 147	Connecticut, State of	
b. 127, f. 148	Connecticut, University of Letters To CB/From CB: 16/14	1953-1958
b. 127, f. 149	Connel - Conw	
b. 127, f. 150	Connell, Arthur J. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1953, 1955, 1957-1958
b. 128, f. 151	Coo - Cor	
b. 128, f. 152	Cooke, Dwight Letters To CB/From CB: 9/5	1953-1955
b. 128, f. 152	Cooke, Morris Llewellyn Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1953-1956
b. 128, f. 152	Coolidge, Barbara Bowles Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1954-1958
b. 128, f. 153	Coombs, Philip H. Letters To CB/From CB: 18/30	1953-1958
b. 128, f. 154	Cooper, John Sherman Letters To CB/From CB: 7/11	1955-1958
b. 128, f. 154	Cooperative League Letters To CB/From CB: 14/11	1954-1956, 1958
b. 128, f. 154	Corry, Andrew V. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/7	1953-1954, 1956-1958
b. 128, f. 155	Cos - Coy	
	Council Against Communist Aggression See: box 145, folder 418	
	Council of Liberal Churches See: box 134, folder 244	
b. 128, f. 156	Council on Foreign Relations, Ind. Letters To CB/From CB: 25/19	1953
	See also: <u>box 129, folder 171</u>	
b. 128, f. 157	Council on Foreign Relations, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 27/17	1954

b. 128, f. 158	Council on Foreign Relations, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 34/22	1955-1956
b. 128, f. 159	Council on Foreign Relations, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 25/12	1957-1958
	Cousins, Norman See: box 155, folder 579 box 155, folder 584 box 161, folder 685	
b. 128, f. 160	Cowles, Gardner Letters To CB/From CB: 10/12	1953-1958
b. 128, f. 160	Cowles, John Letters To CB/From CB: 27/30	1954-1958
b. 128, f. 160	Cox, Beneta Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1953-1954
b. 128, f. 161	Cra - Cru	
b. 128, f. 162	Craig, Donald W. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1957-1958
b. 128, f. 163	Crawford, Boyd Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1956-1957
b. 128, f. 163	Creech, E. Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1954-1956
b. 128, f. 163	Crocker, Mrs. Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1953-1954, 1956
b. 128, f. 163	Crocker, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1954-1956
	Crowther, Geoffrey See: box 206, folder 78	
	Crusade for Free Democratic China, Inc. See: box 126, folder 126	
b. 129, f. 164	Cu - Cz	
b. 129, f. 165	Cullinan, John T. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1954-1954, 1958
b. 129, f. 165	Cyr, Leo G. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1954-1956
b. 129, f. 166	Da - Dat	
b. 129, f. 167	Daddario, Emilio Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1955, 1958

b. 129, f. 167	Danenberg, Leigh Letters To CB/From CB: 46/38	1953-1958
b. 129, f. 168	Dartmouth College Letters To CB/From CB: 18/17	1953-1958
b. 129, f. 169	Dau - Day	
b. 129, f. 170	David, Jerome Letters To CB/From CB: 23/14	1953-1958
	Davidson, Ben See: box 143, folder 398	
b. 129, f. 171	Dea - Dem	
	Dean, Vera Micheles See: box 133, folders 226-229	
b. 129, f. 172	Deane, Martha Letters To CB/From CB: 12/5	1953-1955, 1957-1958
b. 129, f. 172	Declaration of Atlantic Unity Letters To CB/From CB: 8/5	1954-1955, 1957-1958
b. 129, f. 172	Delacorte, George T. Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1958
b. 129, f. 173	Democratic National Committee Letters To CB/From CB: 22/19 See also: box 118, folder 1 box 124, folder 93 box 135, folder 266 box 135, folder 259 box 134, folder 244 box 156, folder 598 box 166, folder 746	1953-1955
b. 129, f. 174	Democratic National Committee Advisory Council Letters To CB/From CB: 27/19	1956-1958
b. 129, f. 175	unspecified Letters To CB/From CB: 16/8 See also: box 205, folder 65	
b. 130, f. 176	Dempsey, John N. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1954-1955, 1958
b. 130, f. 177	Den - Dh	
b. 130, f. 178	Deshmukh, Chintaman Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1953-1955
b. 130, f. 178	Dewey, Thomas E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1954, 1957
b. 130, f. 179	Dia - Dix	

b. 130, f. 180	Dick, Jane (Mrs. Edison) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1956-1957
b. 130, f. 180	Dickey, John S. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1956, 1958
	See also: <u>box 129, folder 168 box 153, folder 562</u>	
b. 130, f. 180	Dillon, C. Douglas Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1958
b. 130, f. 181	Doa - Doo	
b. 130, f. 182	Dodd, Thomas J. Letters To CB/From CB: 30/24	1954-1958
b. 130, f. 182	Donahue, Alphonsus J., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1958
b. 130, f. 183	Dop - Doy	
b. 130, f. 184	Dorne, Edmond Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1954, 1956, 1958
b. 130, f. 184	Douglas, Paul H. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/9	1954, 1958
b. 130, f. 185	Douglas, William O. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/6	1953-1958
b. 130, f. 185	Downey, Mary V. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1957-1958
b. 130, f. 186	Dra - Dug	
	Driscoll, John J. See: box 127, folder 146	
b. 130, f. 187	Drumright, Everett Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1953, 1955-1958
b. 130, f. 187	Dubinsky, David Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1956, 1957
b. 130, f. 188	Duckett, Alfred Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1953-1956, 1958
b. 130, f. 188	Duffy, Ward and Louise Letters To CB/From CB: 15/17	1954-1958
b. 130, f. 189	Duk - Dy	
b. 130, f. 190	Duke, Angier Biddle Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8	1955, 1957-1958

b. 130, f. 191	Dulles, Allen W. Letters To CB/From CB: 19/20	1954-1958
b. 130, f. 192	Dulles, John Foster Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1953-1955, 1957-1958
b. 131, f. 193	Ea - Ei	
b. 131, f. 194	Eaton, Cyrus Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1948
b. 131, f. 194	Eban, Abba Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1956-1957
b. 131, f. 194	Eberly, Donald J. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/8	1954-1955, 1958
b. 131, f. 194	Economic Club of Detroit Letters To CB/From CB: 7/9	1954-1955
b. 131, f. 195	Edelstein, Julius C.C. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/7 See also: box 143, folder 394	1953-1957
b. 131, f. 195	Eden, Anthony Letters To CB/From CB: 1/10	1954
	Eichelberger, Clark. M. See: box 119, folder 16	
b. 131, f. 195	Eisendrath, Maurice N. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1957-1958
b. 131, f. 196	Eisenhower, Dwight D. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/9 See also: box 140, folder 341	1953-1957
b. 131, f. 196	Eisenhower, Milton Letters To CB/From CB: 5/8	1955-1956
b. <b>131</b> , f. <b>197</b>	Elb - Ely	
	Ellis, Wade See: Oberlin College	
b. 131, f. 198	Ema - Eq	
b. 131, f. 199	Emeny, Brooks Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1955-1957
b. 131, f. 199	Encounter Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1954, 1956

b. 131, f. 200       Engel, Irving Letters To CB/From CB: 19/15       1953-1958         b. 131, f. 201       Engleman, Finis E. Letters To CB/From CB: 23/15       1954-1958         b. 131, f. 201       English Speaking Union of the Commonwealth Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2       1955         b. 131, f. 202       Ensminger, Douglas Letters To CB/From CB: 23/20       1953-1958         b. 131, f. 203       Er - Ez       5         b. 131, f. 204       Ernst, Morris Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3       1955, 1958         b. 131, f. 204       Erskine, G. B. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5       1953-1955         b. 131, f. 204       Esquire Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3       1957-1958         b. 131, f. 204       Esterline, John H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1954-1956         b. 131, f. 205       Everett, John R. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/14       1954-1958         b. 131, f. 206       Experiment in International Living Letters To CB/From CB: 16/14       1954, 1957-1958         b. 132, f. 207       Faa - Fay
Letters To CB/From CB: 23/15         b. 131, f. 201       English Speaking Union of the Commonwealth Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2       1955         b. 131, f. 202       Ensminger, Douglas Letters To CB/From CB: 23/20       1953-1958         b. 131, f. 203       Er - Ez       5         b. 131, f. 204       Ernst, Morris Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3       1955, 1958         b. 131, f. 204       Erskine, G. B. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5       1953-1955         b. 131, f. 204       Esquire Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3       1957-1958         b. 131, f. 204       Esterline, John H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1954-1956         b. 131, f. 205       Everett, John R. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/14       1954-1958         b. 131, f. 206       Experiment in International Living Letters To CB/From CB: 16/14       1954, 1957-1958         b. 132, f. 207       Faa - Fay
Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2         b. 131, f. 202       Ensminger, Douglas Letters To CB/From CB: 23/20       1953-1958         b. 131, f. 203       Er - Ez         b. 131, f. 204       Ernst, Morris Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3       1955, 1958         b. 131, f. 204       Erskine, G. B. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5       1953-1955         b. 131, f. 204       Esquire Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3       1957-1958         b. 131, f. 204       Esterline, John H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1954-1956         b. 131, f. 205       Everett, John R. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/14       1954-1958         b. 131, f. 206       Experiment in International Living Letters To CB/From CB: 16/14       1954, 1957-1958         b. 132, f. 207       Faa - Fay
Letters To CB/From CB: 23/20         b. 131, f. 203       Er - Ez         b. 131, f. 204       Ernst, Morris Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3       1955, 1958         b. 131, f. 204       Erskine, G. B. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5       1953-1955         b. 131, f. 204       Esquire Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3       1957-1958         b. 131, f. 204       Esterline, John H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1954-1956         b. 131, f. 205       Everett, John R. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/14       1954-1958         b. 131, f. 206       Experiment in International Living Letters To CB/From CB: 16/14       1954, 1957-1958         b. 132, f. 207       Faa - Fay
b. 131, f. 204
Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3         b. 131, f. 204       Erskine, G. B. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5       1953-1955         b. 131, f. 204       Esquire Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3       1957-1958         b. 131, f. 204       Esterline, John H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1954-1956         b. 131, f. 205       Everett, John R. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/14       1954-1958         b. 131, f. 206       Experiment in International Living Letters To CB/From CB: 16/14       1954, 1957-1958         b. 132, f. 207       Faa - Fay
Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5         b. 131, f. 204       Esquire <ul> <li>Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3</li> </ul> 1957-1958         b. 131, f. 204       Esterline, John H. <ul> <li>Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3</li> </ul> 1954-1956         b. 131, f. 205       Everett, John R. <ul> <li>Letters To CB/From CB: 9/14</li> </ul> 1954-1958         b. 131, f. 206       Experiment in International Living <ul> <li>Letters To CB/From CB: 16/14</li> </ul> 1954, 1957-1958         b. 132, f. 207       Faa - Fay
Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3         b. 131, f. 204       Esterline, John H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3       1954-1956         b. 131, f. 205       Everett, John R. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/14       1954-1958         b. 131, f. 206       Experiment in International Living Letters To CB/From CB: 16/14       1954, 1957-1958         b. 132, f. 207       Faa - Fay
b. 131, f. 205       Everett, John R. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/14       1954-1958         b. 131, f. 206       Experiment in International Living Letters To CB/From CB: 16/14       1954, 1957-1958         b. 132, f. 207       Faa - Fay
Letters To CB/From CB: 9/14         b. 131, f. 206       Experiment in International Living Letters To CB/From CB: 16/14       1954, 1957-1958         b. 132, f. 207       Faa - Fay
Letters To CB/From CB: 16/14  b. 132, f. 207 Faa - Fay
·
Fahs, Burton See: box 153, folder 562
b. 132, f. 208 Fairbank, John K. 1954-1955 Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4
b. 132, f. 209 Far Eastern Refugee Service, Inc. 1953-1954, Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6 1956-1957
b. 132, f. 209 Farley, James A. 1957-1958 Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2
b. 132, f. 209 Farmers and World Affairs, Inc. 1956-1957 Letters To CB/From CB: 9/5
b. 132, f. 210 Fed - Feu

b. 132, f. 211	Feer, Mark Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1953-1954
b. 132, f. 211	Felsher, Howard Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1956-1957
b. 132, f. 212	Fie - Fin	
b. 132, f. 213	Fierens, John L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1957-1958
b. 132, f. 213	Benitez, José A. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1956-1957
b. 132, f. 214	Finletter, Thomas K. Letters To CB/From CB: 33/22	1953-1955
b. 132, f. 215	Finletter, Thomas K. Letters To CB/From CB: 15/21	1956-1958
b. 132, f. 216	Fir - Fit	
b. 132, f. 217	Fischer, John Letters To CB/From CB: 13/11 See also: box 136, folders 279-283	1953-1955, 1957-1958
b. 132, f. 217	Fisher, Dorothy Canfield Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1954, 1955
	Fisher, Welthy See: box 165, folder 732	
b. 132, f. 218	Fla - Fly	
b. 132, f. 219	Flanders, Ralph E. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1954, 1956
b. 132, f. 220	Fletcher School of Law and Diplomacy Letters To CB/From CB: 27/24	1953-1958
b. 132, f. 221	Fluker, J. Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1953-1954, 1956, 1958
b. 132, f. 222	Fog - For	
b. 132, f. 223	Folinsbee, John and Ruth Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1953-1954
b. 132, f. 223	Forand, Aime J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1958
b. 132, f. 223	Ford, Henry II Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1955-1956, 1958

Letters To CB/From CB: 20/17  See also: box 128, folder 153 box 128, folder 163 box 131, folder 202 box 138, folder 310 box 140, folder 350 box 141, folder 355 box 144, folder 407 box 150, folder 509 box 151, folder 528 box 162, folder 696 Part IX, Series II, box 384, folder 82  b. 133, f. 225  Foreign Affairs Letters To CB/From CB: 18/16  b. 133, f. 226-229  Foreign Policy Association 1953-1958  b. 133, f. 230  Foreign Policy Association of Hartford 1953, 1958  b. 133, f. 231  Fos - Fox  b. 133, f. 232  Foundation for International Economic Development and Education Letters To CB/From CB: 13/11  b. 133, f. 233  Fra - Free	b. 132, f. 223	Ford, Henry H. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1953-1956, 1958
b. 133, f. 225	b. 132, f. 224	Letters To CB/From CB: 20/17  See also: box 128, folder 153 box 128, folder 163 box 131, folder 202 box 138, folder 310 box 140, folder 350 box 141, folder 355 box 144, folder 407 box 150, folder 509	1953, 1955-1958
b. 133, f. 230 Foreign Policy Association of Hartford 1953, 1958 b. 133, f. 231 Fos - Fox  b. 133, f. 232 Foundation for International Economic Development and Education Letters To CB/From CB: 13/11 b. 133, f. 233 Fra - Free b. 133, f. 234 Frankel, Jack Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4 Franklin, George S., Jr. See: box 170, folder 803  b. 133, f. 234 Freeman, Orville L. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6 b. 133, f. 235 Fren - Fru  b. 133, f. 236 French, Paul Comly Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5  b. 133, f. 236 Friedmann, F. G. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8  Fritchey, Clayton See: box 129, folder 173	b. 133, f. 225	Foreign Affairs	1953-1955, 1957
b. 133, f. 231 Fos - Fox  b. 133, f. 232 Foundation for International Economic Development and Education Letters To CB/From CB: 13/11  b. 133, f. 233 Fra - Free  b. 133, f. 234 Frankel, Jack Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4  Franklin, George S., Jr. See: box 170, folder 803  b. 133, f. 234 Freeman, Orville L. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6  b. 133, f. 235 Fren - Fru  b. 133, f. 236 French, Paul Comly Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5  b. 133, f. 236 Friedmann, F. G. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8  Fritchey, Clayton See: box 129, folder 173	b. 133, f. 226-229	Foreign Policy Association	1953-1958
b. 133, f. 232 Foundation for International Economic Development and Education Letters To CB/From CB: 13/11  b. 133, f. 233 Fra - Free  b. 133, f. 234 Frankel, Jack Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4  Franklin, George S., Jr. See: box 170, folder 803  b. 133, f. 234 Freeman, Orville L. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6  b. 133, f. 235 Fren - Fru  b. 133, f. 236 French, Paul Comly Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5  b. 133, f. 236 Friedmann, F. G. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8  Fritchey, Clayton See: box 129, folder 173	b. 133, f. 230	Foreign Policy Association of Hartford	1953, 1958
Letters To CB/From CB: 13/11  b. 133, f. 233 Fra - Free  b. 133, f. 234 Frankel, Jack Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4  Franklin, George S., Jr. See: box 170, folder 803  b. 133, f. 234 Freeman, Orville L. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6  b. 133, f. 235 Fren - Fru  b. 133, f. 236 French, Paul Comly Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5  b. 133, f. 236 Friedmann, F. G. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8  Fritchey, Clayton See: box 129, folder 173	b. 133, f. 231	Fos - Fox	
b. 133, f. 234 Frankel, Jack Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4  Franklin, George S., Jr. See: box 170, folder 803  b. 133, f. 234 Freeman, Orville L. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6  b. 133, f. 235 Fren - Fru  b. 133, f. 236 French, Paul Comly Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5  b. 133, f. 236 Friedmann, F. G. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8  Fritchey, Clayton See: box 129, folder 173	b. 133, f. 232	·	1953-1956, 1958
Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4  Franklin, George S., Jr. See: box 170, folder 803  b. 133, f. 234  Freeman, Orville L. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6  b. 133, f. 235  Fren - Fru  b. 133, f. 236  French, Paul Comly Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5  b. 133, f. 236  Friedmann, F. G. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8  Fritchey, Clayton See: box 129, folder 173	b. 133, f. 233	Fra - Free	
See: box 170, folder 803         b. 133, f. 234       Freeman, Orville L. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6       1954-1958         b. 133, f. 235       Fren - Fru       1955-1957         b. 133, f. 236       French, Paul Comly Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5       1955-1957         b. 133, f. 236       Friedmann, F. G. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8       1957-1958         Fritchey, Clayton See: box 129, folder 173       See: box 129, folder 173	b. 133, f. 234		1954-1956, 1958
b. 133, f. 235       Fren - Fru         b. 133, f. 236       French, Paul Comly Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5       1955-1957         b. 133, f. 236       Friedmann, F. G. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8       1953-1955, 1957-1958         Fritchey, Clayton See: box 129, folder 173       See: box 129, folder 173			
b. 133, f. 236 French, Paul Comly Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5  b. 133, f. 236 Friedmann, F. G. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8  Fritchey, Clayton See: box 129, folder 173	b. 133, f. 234		1954-1958
Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5  b. 133, f. 236 Friedmann, F. G. 1953-1955, Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8  Fritchey, Clayton See: box 129, folder 173	b. 133, f. 235	Fren - Fru	
Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8  Fritchey, Clayton See: box 129, folder 173	b. 133, f. 236	-	1955-1957
See: box 129, folder 173	b. 133, f. 236		
b. 133, f. 237 Fue - Fus			
	b. 133, f. 237	Fue - Fus	
b. 133, f. 238 Fulbright, J. William 1954-1958 Letters To CB/From CB: 21/19	b. 133, f. 238		1954-1958
b. 133, f. 239 Fund for Asia 1955-1956 Letters To CB/From CB: 14/10	b. 133, f. 239		1955-1956
b. 133, f. 240 Fund for Peaceful Atomic Development, Inc. 1954-1958 Letters To CB/From CB: 22/19	b. 133, f. 240	·	1954-1958

b. 134, f. 241	Fund for the Republic See also: box 138, folder 308 box 144, folder 411	1954-1955
b. 134, f. 242	Fund for the Republic	1956-1958
b. 134, f. 243	G. Fox & Co., Inc. American Express Travel Service Letters To CB/From CB: 12/7	1954-1956
b. 134, f. 244	Gab - Gay	
b. 134, f. 245	Gager, Curtis H. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1957, 1958
b. 134, f. 245	Gaitskell, Hugh Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1954, 1956
b. 134, f. 246	Galbraith, John Kenneth Letters To CB/From CB: 12/13	1953-1954, 1956-1958
b. 134, f. 247	Gardner, John W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1956, 1958
b. 134, f. 247	Garner, Sir Saville (J.J.) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1954-1956
b. 134, f. 247	Garrett, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1955, 1958
b. 134, f. 248	Garrison, Lloyd K. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1955-1956, 1958
b. 134, f. 248	Gartland, James F. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1953-1954, 1957
b. 134, f. 249	Ge - Gh	
	George, John B. See: box 118, folder 6	
b. 134, f. 250	George, Walter F. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/15	1954-1957
b. 134, f. 251	Clark H. Getts, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/10	1953-1954
b. 134, f. 251	Ghosh, Sudhir Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1953-1954
b. 134, f. 252	Gia - Gly	
b. 134, f. 253	Gilhuly, Ed Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1958

b. 134, f. 253	Gill, Ratan Singh Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1955-1957
b. 134, f. 254	Gilpatric, Roswell L. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/9	1955-1958
b. 134, f. 255	Ginsburg, David Letters To CB/From CB: 20/18	1954-1958
b. 134, f. 256	Gleason, Roger Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1958
b. 135, f. 257	God - Gol	
b. 135, f. 258	Goddard College Letters To CB/From CB: 11/12	1953-1955, 1958
b. 135, f. 259	Golden, John M. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1953-1958
b. 135, f. 259	Goldmann, Nahum Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1956-1957
b. 135, f. 260	Victor Gollancz, Ltd. Letters To CB/From CB: 16/12	1954-1955, 1957
b. 135, f. 261	Gom - Goy	
b. 135, f. 262	Goodall, Merrill R. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1953-1956, 1958
b. 135, f. 262	Goodman, William W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1958
b. 135, f. 262	Gordon, William S., Sr. & Lillian Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1953-1954, 1958
b. 135, f. 263	Gore, Albert Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1	1954, 1956-1957
b. 135, f. 263	Gormley, Martin. E., Jr. (Mal) Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1953-1955, 1958
b. 135, f. 263	Governmental Affairs Institute Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3 See also: box 143, folder 387	1956-1957
b. 135, f. 264	Gra - Gre	
	Graff, Robert D. See: box 147, folder 462	

b. 135, f. 265	Graham, Frank P. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6 See also: box 147, folder 459	1954, 1956, 1958
b. 135, f. 265	Graham, Philip L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1953-1954
	Granger, Lester B. See: box 148, folder 474	
b. 135, f. 266	Grant, Donald Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1954-1956
b. 135, f. 266	Grasso, Ella Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1953-1954, 1957-1958
b. 135, f. 266	Green, Theodore Francis Letters To CB/From CB: 11/2	1954-1958
b. 135, f. 267	Gri - Gry	
b. 135, f. 268	Grondahl, Teg C. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1953-1958
b. 135, f. 268	Groobert, George Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1953-1954, 1956, 1958
b. 135, f. 268	Gross, Ernest A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1956-1958
b. 135, f. 269	Gross, Leonard Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1957-1958
b. 135, f. 269	Groton School Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1956-1957
b. 135, f. 269	Gruening, Ernest Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1956
b. 135, f. 270	Gue - Gw	
b. 135, f. 271	John Simon Guggenheim Memorial Foundation Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1953-1954, 1957
b. 135, f. 271	Guillemin, Bernard Letters To CB/From CB: 13/5	1956
b. 135, f. 272	Gupta, Brijen M. Letters To CB/From CB: 22/20	1954-1958
b. 135, f. 272	Gurtu, Motilal Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1955, 1957

b. 135, f. 273	Haa - Hal	
b. 135, f. 274	Hagberg, Eric T. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1953-1955
b. 135, f. 274	Halstead, Gordon B. & Helen Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1953-1956
b. 136, f. 275	Ham - Hag	
b. 136, f. 276	Hampton Institute Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1954-1956
b. 136, f. 276	Hansen, Alvin H. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1954, 1956
b. 136, f. 276	Hanson, Earl Parker Letters To CB/From CB: 11/10	1954-1955
b. 136, f. 277	Harb - Harrin	
b. 136, f. 278	Hargrove, Gale Letters To CB/From CB: 20/15	1953-1957
b. 136, f. 279-283	Harper & Brothers	1953-1958
	Harpers Magazine See: box 132, folder 217	
	Harrar, George See: <u>box 153, folder 562</u>	
b. <b>136</b> , f. <b>284</b>	Harriman, Averell Letters To CB/From CB: 26/21 See also: box 154, folder 567	1953-1958
b. 136, f. 285	Harrington, Donald Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6 See also: box 161, folder 685	1953-1955-1956
b. 136, f. 286	Harris - Hart	
	Harrison, Gilbert A.	
	Harrison, Selig See: box 149, folder 481	
b. 137, f. 287	Louis Harris Associates Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1957-1958
b. 137, f. 287	Harris, Seymour Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1953, 1955-1956

	Hart, Kay See: box 121, folder 58	
b. 137, f. 287	Hartford Courant Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1953, 1957-1958
	See also: box 166, folder 746 box 124, folder 97	
b. 137, f. 288	Hartford Seminary Foundation Letters To CB/From CB: 12/10	1953-1954, 1956-1958
b. 137, f. 288	Hartford Times See also: box 130, folder 188 box 134, folder 247	1953-1958
	Hartnett, Robert C. See: box 119, folder 15	
b. 137, f. 289	Hartt, Julian N.	1956-1958
b. 137, f. 290	Harv - Haz	
b. 137, f. 291	Harvard University - Departments & Organizations See also: box 123, folder 84 box 142, folder 372 box 145, folder 429	1953-1956, 1958
b. 137, f. 292	Harvard University Press Letters To CB/From CB: 27/23	1955-1957
b. 137, f. 293	Haussamen, Crane Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1958
b. 137, f. 293	Hayes, Samuel P., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1956
b. 137, f. 294	Hays, Mortimer Letters To CB/From CB: 20/16	1954-1958
b. 137, f. 295	Hea - Hem	
b. 137, f. 296	Hedgeman, Ann Arnold Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1953, 1955-1958
b. 137, f. 296	Heifer Project, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1954, 1956-1958
b. 137, f. 297	Helmig, Charles S. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1953-1954
b. 137, f. 297	Hemenway, Betsy Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1954-1956
b. 137, f. 298	Hen - Hey	
b. 137, f. 299	Henderson, Loy Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1955-1956

	Henderson, William See: box 170, folder 803	
b. 137, f. 300	Hersey, Evelyn W. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1953, 1957
b. 137, f. 300	Herskovits, Melville Letters To CB/From CB: 4/11	1955-1956
b. 137, f. 301	Herter, Christian A. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/10	1956-1958
b. 137, f. 301	Hertz, J. Willard Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1955-1958
b. 137, f. 302	Hertzberg, Sidney Letters To CB/From CB: 13/12	1953-1956, 1958
b. 137, f. 302	Herzberg, Donald G. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1953-1954
b. 137, f. 302, f. x- ref	Hesburgh, Theodore M. See: box 150, folder 493	
b. 137, f. 303	Hester, Hugh Letters To CB/From CB: 15/10	1954-1958
b. 138, f. 304	Hic - Hiv	
b. 138, f. 305	Higgins, Marguerite Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1954
b. 138, f. 395	Highlander Folk School Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8	1954-1955, 1957-1958
b. 138, f. 306	Hildreth, Horace A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1956-1957
b. 138, f. 306	Hill, Lister Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1954-1955, 1958
b. 138, f. 306	Hillyer College Letters To CB/From CB: 10/4	1957-1958
b. 138, f. 307	Hoa - Hoo	
b. 138, f. 308	Hobler, Atherton Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1953, 1957-1958
b. 138, f. 308	Hoffman, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 13/19	1953-1956

MS 628

b. 138, f. 309	Holdren, Richard C. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6	1953-1954, 1958
b. 138, f. 309	Holifield, Chet Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1958
	Holland, Kenneth See: box 139, folder 326	
b. 138, f. 310	Holmes, Horace Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1953-1954, 1956-1957
	Holt, George See: box 161, folder 685	
b. 138, f. 310	Hooker, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8	1953-1955, 1957
b. 138, f. 310	Hoover, Edgar M. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1955-1956
b. 138, f. 311	Hop - Hoy	
b. 138, f. 312	Horowitz, William Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1958
	Horton, Myles See: box 138, folder 395	
b. 138, f. 312	Houston, Howard E. & Frances Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5	1954-1956
b. 138, f. 312	Howard University Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1953-1954
b. 138, f. 313	Howe, John Letters To CB/From CB: 10/12 See also: box 121, folder 58	1953-1957
b. 138, f. 313	Howroyd, Harry Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1958
b. 138, f. 313	Hoxter, Curtis J. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1956-1958
b. 138, f. 314	Hub - Hy	
	Hughes, Thomas L.	1954–1955 March, 1955 July–1958
b. 138, f. 315-317	Humphrey, Hubert Letters To CB/From CB: 31/26	1953-1958

b. 139, f. 319	Hutchins, Robert M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2 See also: box 134, folder 241	1954
b. 139, f. 319	Huth, Arno Letters To CB/From CB: 19/14	1953-1956, 1958
b. 139, f. 319	Hyde, Anthony Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8 See also: box 159, folder 652	1955-1958
b. 139, f. 320	lg - Ind	
b. 139, f. 321	Illinois Education Association Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1954
b. 139, f. 321	India, Government of Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4 See also: India Govt. of	1953, 1954-1955
b. 139, f. 322	India Government of Letters To CB/From CB: 11/11  See also: box 121, folder 50 box 146, folders 433-434 box 146, folder 436 box 146, folder 435 box 146, folder 435 box 146, folder 476 box 148, folder 475 box 150, folder 506 box 151, folder 521	1954-1958
b. 139, f. 323	India League of America Letters To CB/From CB: 15/11	1953-1955, 1957-1958
b. 139, f. 323	Indian Council of World Affairs Letters To CB/From CB: 6/2	1954-1955
b. 139, f. 323	Indiana University Press Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1955
b. 139, f. 324	Indonesia, Government of Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6 See also: box 156, folder 612	1953-1957
b. 139, f. 325	Ing - Ins	
	Institute of African-American Relations See: box 118, folder 6	
b. 139, f. 326	Institute of International Education Letters To CB/From CB: 25/16	1953-1954
b. 139, f. 327	Institute of International Education Letters To CB/From CB: 38/29	1955-1958

b. 139, f. 328	Institute of Pacific Relations Letters To CB/From CB: 11/13	1953-1955, 1957
b. 139, f. 328	Instructor Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1956-1957
b. 139, f. 329	Interc - International D.	
b. 139, f. 330	Intercultural Publications, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/11	1953-1956
b. 139, f. 330	Interdependence Council Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1954-1956
	International Bank for Reconstruction and Development See: box 138, folder 310	
b. 139, f. 330	International Committee of the Mass Education Movement, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 15/9	1953-1958
b. 140, f. 331	International Development Placement Association, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/7	1953-1955
b. 140, f. 332	International E - Io	
b. 140, f. 333	International House Letters To CB/From CB: 13/9 See also: box 153, folder 558	1953-1954, 1958
b. 140, f. 333	International Institute of New York City, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1957-1958
b. 140, f. 334	International Ladies Garment Workers Union Letters To CB/From CB: 16/9 See also: box 130, folder 187	1954-1958
b. 140, f. 335	International Recreation Service Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1954, 1956
	International Union, United Automobile, Aircraft and Agricultural Implement Works of America  See: box 160, folder 669	
b. 140, f. 335	Iowa, State University of Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1953, 1954, 1956, 1958
b. 140, f. 336	Ir - ly	
b. 140, f. 337	Isaacs, Harold R. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/14	1953-1956, 1958
b. 140, f. 338	Jac - Jai	

b. 140, f. 339	Jack, Homer A. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1957-1958
b. 140, f. 340	Jackson, C. D. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1954, 1956-1957
b. 140, f. 340	Jackson, Harold LeRoy Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1957-1958
	See also: box 127, folder 143	
b. 140, f. 340	Jackson, Henry M. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/0	1954, 1956, 1958
	Jackson, Lady Robert See: <u>box 162, folder 699</u>	
b. 140, f. 341	Jackson, Sir Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1954-1956
b. 140, f. 341	Jackson, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/8	1956
b. 140, f. 341	Jackson College Letters To CB/From CB: 12/12	1953-1958
b. 140, f. 342	Jacobs, Samuel Letters To CB/From CB: 10/11	1956-1958
b. 140, f. 342	Jacobson, Howard Boone Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1956-1957
	Jacobson, Norman See: box 161, folder 687	
b. 140, f. 343	Jal - Jay	
b. 140, f. 344	Javits, Jacob K. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1954, 1956-1958
b. 140, f. 345	Jel - Ji	
b. 140, f. 346	Jessup, Philip C. See also: box 170, folder 803 box 165, folder 729	1954-1958, 1955-1956
b. 140, f. 346	Jewish Labor Committee Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1954, 1957-1958
b. 140, f. 347	Jof - Johnson	
b. 140, f. 348	John Hopkins University-School of Advanced International Studies Letters To CB/From CB: 13/12	1953-1958

b. 140, f. 349	Johnson, Lyndon Letters To CB/From CB: 11/7	1954-1958
b. 140, f. 349	Johnson, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 7/10	1953, 1955-1956, 1958
b. 140, f. 350	Johnston - Jon	
b. 140, f. 351	Johnston, Eric Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1956, 1958
b. 141, f. 352	Jones, Peter T. Letters To CB/From CB: 27/16	1956-1958
b. 141, f. 353	Jos - Ju	
b. 141, f. 354	Josten, Henry E. Letters To CB/From CB: 14/16	1953-1958
b. 141, f. 355	Joyce, Jean Letters To CB/From CB: 28/25	1953-1955
b. 141, f. 356	Joyce, Jean Letters To CB/From CB: 20/26	1956-1958
b. 141, f. 357	Joyce, William Henry, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/4	1953, 1955-1957
b. <b>141</b> , f. <b>357</b>	Judd, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1954, 1957
b. 141, f. 358	Kabir, Humayun Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1954-1955
b. 141, f. 359	Kac - Kan	
b. 141, f. 360	Kap - Kay	
b. 141, f. 361	Kaplan, J.M. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1957-1958
b. 141, f. 361	Karelsen Frank E. III Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1953, 1957-1958
b. 141, f. 361	Katz, Milton Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2 See also: box 153, folders 560-561	1957-1958
b. 141, f. 361	Kaur, Amrit Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1955, 1957-1958
b. 141, f. 362	Kea - Kel	

	Keena, Thomas See: <u>box 137, folder 287</u>	
b. 141, f. 363	Keenleyside, H.L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1954-1955, 1958
b. 141, f. 364	Kefauver, Estes Letters To CB/From CB: 22/13	1954-1958
b. 141, f. 364	Kellen, Konrad Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1956-1958
	Kelly, John P. See: <u>box 127, folder 144</u>	
b. 141, f. 365	Kem - Key	
b. 141, f. 366	Kennan, George F. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/14	1953-1956, 1958
b. 142, f. 367	Kennedy, Donald D. Letters To CB/From CB: 14/16	1953-1954, 1958
b. 142, f. 368	Kennedy, John F. Letters To CB/From CB: 16/14	1954-1958
b. 142, f. 369	Kent, Roger Letters To CB/From CB: 10/7	1956, 1958
b. 142, f. 369	Kerr, Chester Letters To CB/From CB: 15/11	1953-1956, 1958
	Kerr, Clark See: <u>box 161, folder 687</u>	
	Kertesz, Stephen D. See: <u>box 150, folder 493</u>	
b. 142, f. 369	Keyserling, Leon H. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1956-1958
b. 142, f. 370	Kha - Kw	
b. 142, f. 371	Kimball, Penn & Janet Letters To CB/From CB: 10/6 See also: box 137, folder 287	1954-1958
b. 142, f. 371	King, Martin Luther Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1957-1958
b. 142, f. 371	King, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1956-1958

b. 142, f. 372	Kissinger, Henry A. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/7	1953-1958
	See also: <u>box 153, folders 560-561</u>	
b. 142, f. 373	Kla - Knu	
b. 142, f. 374	Knauth, Victor Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1953-1955, 1958
b. 142, f. 374	Alfred A. Knopf Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1954-1955-1958
b. 142, f. 375	Koe - Kov	
b. 142, f. 376	Kohlberg, Alfred Letters To CB/From CB: 19/10	1954-1957
b. 142, f. 377	Koinonia Foundation Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1953-1956
b. 142, f. 377	Konishi, Kenkichi Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1954-1956
b. 142, f. 377	Koriala, M.P. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1954
b. 142, f. 377	Kowalski, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1958
b. 142, f. 378	Kra - Krz	
	Kristol, Irving See: box 131, folder 199	
b. 142, f. 379	Kramer, Herbert J. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1956-1958
b. 142, f. 379	Kramer, Sidney Letters To CB/From CB: 16/9	1953-1955, 1958
b. 142, f. 379	Krock, Arthur Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1954
b. 142, f. 380	Ku - Ky	
b. 142, f. 381	Kust, Matthew J. Letters To CB/From CB: 21/17	1954-1958
b. 142, f. 382	Lab - Lam	
b. 142, f. 383	Ladejinsky, Wolf Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1957-1958

b. 142, f. 383	Ladies Home Journal Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1953-1954, 1956
b. 142, f. 383	Lall, Arthur S. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/5	1953-1954, 1957
b. 143, f. 384	Lan - Laz	
	Land Reborn See: box 119, folder 19	
b. 143, f. 385	Lanier, Emilio A. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1955-1958
b. 143, f. 386	Lanigan, James S. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/8	1956-1958
b. 143, f. 386	Lape, Esther Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1954-1955
	Lash, Joseph See: <u>box 149, folder 483</u>	
	Laubach, Frank See: box 142, folder 375	
b. 143, f. 387	Laves, Walter H. C.	1954-1958
	Letters To CB/From CB: 10/6	
b. 143, f. 387	Lawrence, David L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1	1954, 1956-1958
b. 143, f. 387 b. 143, f. 388	Lawrence, David L.	1954, 1956-1958
	Lawrence, David L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1	1954, 1956-1958 1953-1957
b. 143, f. 388 b. 143, f. 389	Lawrence, David L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1  Lea - Lei  League for Industrial Democracy	
b. 143, f. 388 b. 143, f. 389	Lawrence, David L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1  Lea - Lei  League for Industrial Democracy Letters To CB/From CB: 13/12	1953-1957
b. 143, f. 388 b. 143, f. 389 b. 143, f. 390-391	Lawrence, David L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1  Lea - Lei  League for Industrial Democracy Letters To CB/From CB: 13/12  League of Women Voters  Lee, Maurice	1953-1957 1953-1958
b. 143, f. 388 b. 143, f. 389 b. 143, f. 390-391 b. 143, f. 392	Lawrence, David L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1  Lea - Lei  League for Industrial Democracy Letters To CB/From CB: 13/12  League of Women Voters  Lee, Maurice Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5  Lee, Richard C.	1953-1957 1953-1958 1954-1957
b. 143, f. 388 b. 143, f. 389 b. 143, f. 390-391 b. 143, f. 392 b. 143, f. 392	Lawrence, David L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1  Lea - Lei  League for Industrial Democracy Letters To CB/From CB: 13/12  League of Women Voters  Lee, Maurice Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5  Lee, Richard C. Letters To CB/From CB: 23/26  Lee, Sang Woo	1953-1957 1953-1958 1954-1957 1953-1958
b. 143, f. 388 b. 143, f. 389 b. 143, f. 390-391 b. 143, f. 392 b. 143, f. 392 b. 143, f. 393	Lawrence, David L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1  Lea - Lei  League for Industrial Democracy Letters To CB/From CB: 13/12  League of Women Voters  Lee, Maurice Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5  Lee, Richard C. Letters To CB/From CB: 23/26  Lee, Sang Woo Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  Legum, Colin	1953-1957 1953-1958 1954-1957 1953-1958

b. 143, f. 395	Lel - Lew	
	Lerner, Max See: box 149, folder 483	
b. 143, f. 396	Lewis, Alfred Baker Letters To CB/From CB: 9/8	1953-1954, 1957-1958
b. 143, f. 397	Lib - Ll	
b. 143, f. 398	Liberal Party of New York State Letters To CB/From CB: 22/16	1953-1958
b. 143, f. 398	Lieberman, Arnold Letters To CB/From CB: 13/9	1955-1958
b. <b>143</b> , f. <b>399</b>	Life Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6 See also: box 140, folder 338 box 152, folder 530	1953-1955
b. 143, f. 399	Lincoln University Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1954-1956
b. 143, f. 399	Lippmann, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 6/11	1953-1957
b. 144, f. 400	Litterick, W. S. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1954-1955
b. 144, f. 400	Lively, Marston Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1957-1958
b. 144, f. 400	Livolsi, Frank W. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1953-1954, 1956-1958
b. 144, f. 401	Loc - Low	
b. 144, f. 402	Lockhard, Duane Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1953, 1957-1958
b. 144, f. 402	Lodge, Henry Cabot Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1957
b. 144, f. 402	Loeb, James, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1954, 1956
b. 144, f. 403	Logue, Edward Letters To CB/From CB: 27/12	1953-1955
b. 144, f. 404	Logue, Edward Letters To CB/From CB: 25/19	1956-1958

b. 144, f. 405	Logue, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1953, 1957-1958
b. 144, f. 405	Logue, John Letters To CB/From CB: 10/13	1953-1954 <i>,</i> 1956-1958
b. 144, f. 406	Long, Norton E. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1955, 1957
b. 144, f. 406	Long, Russell B. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/3	1954-1958
b. 144, f. 406	Longo, James Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1958
	Look See: box 120, folder 42 box 128, folder 160	
b. 144, f. 406	Loomis School Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1954-1955
b. 144, f. 407	Loshbough, Bernard E. Letters To CB/From CB: 24/13	1953-1958
	Louchheim, Katie See: <u>box 129, folder 173</u>	
b. 144, f. 408	Luc - Ly	
b. 144, f. 409	Lubin, Isadore Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1956-1957
	See also: box 154, folder 567	
b. 144, f. 409	Lucas, Joseph W., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1953, 1956=1957
b. 144, f. 410	Luce, Clare Boothe & Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1953-1956, 1958
b. 144, f. 410	Lundquist, Edwin D. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1956-1957
b. 144, f. 411	Lyford, Joseph Letters To CB/From CB: 22/17	1953-1958
b. 144, f. 412	Lyons, John Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1953-1954, 1956
b. 144, f. 413	Maa - MacC	
b. 144, f. 414	MacArthur, Douglas also 2 memoranda of conversations Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1955-1956

b. 144, f. 414	McCarthy, Mary Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1953
b. 144, f. 414	McCloskey, Gordon Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1955, 1958
	McCloskey, Matthew H. See: box 129, folder 173	
b. 144, f. 415	McCloy, John J. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1954-1956, 1958
	McCorkel, Roy See: <u>box 125, folder 111 box 148, folder 468</u>	
b. 144, f. 415	McCormack, John W. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/5	1954-1955, 1958
b. 145, f. 416	MacD - MacI	
b. 145, f. 417	MacDonald, Malcolm Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1953-1956
b. 145, f. 417	MacDonald, Winifred (Mrs. Edward) Letters To CB/From CB: 25/20	1954-1958
b. 145, f. 418	McDowell, Arthur G. Letters To CB/From CB: 18/12	1954-1958
b. 145, f. 419	McGill, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1954-1956, 1958
b. 145, f. 419	McGregor, Robert G. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/7	1955-1956
b. 145, f. 420	Mack - MacV	
b. 145, f. 421	McManus, John Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1954, 1957-1958
b. 145, f. 421	McNamara, Pat Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1956, 1958
b. 145, f. 421	McNeil, Hector Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1955
	McWilliams, Carey See: box 147, folder 459	
b. 145, f. 422	Mad - Man	
b. 145, f. 423	Mahoney, Mary and Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1954, 1957-1958

b. 145, f. 423	Malenbaum, Wilfred Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1955, 1958
	Mallory, Walter See: box 170, folder 803	
b. 145, f. 424	Manniche, Peter Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1955-1956, 1958
b. 145, f. 424	Manning, Bayless Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1956-1958
b. 145, f. 425	Mansfield, Mike Letters To CB/From CB: 9/9	1954, 1956-1958
b. 145, f. 426	Marb - Mary	
b. 145, f. 427	Marine and Fisheries Research Institute, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1954-1955
	Markel, Lester See: box 149, folder 485	
b. 145, f. 427	Marshall, James Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8	1954-1956, 1958
b. 145, f. 428	Mas - Maz	
b. 145, f. 429	Mason, Edward Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8	1955-1956
b. 145, f. 429	Massachusetts Institute of Technology Letters To CB/From CB: 14/17	1955-1958
	See also: <u>box 140, folder 337 box 146, folder 422 box 146, folder 440 box 154, folder 574</u>	
b. 145, f. 429	Maule, Robert N. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1958
b. 146, f. 430	Mea - Meh	
b. 146, f. 431	Meagher, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 9/8	1954-1958
b. 146, f. 431	Medlock, Julie Letters To CB/From CB: 10/7	1953-1958
b. 146, f. 432	"Meet the Press" English Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1953, 1958
b. 146, f. 432	Mehta, Asoka Letters To CB/From CB: 6/8	1954-1957

b. 146, f. 433-434	Mehta, G. L.	1953-1958
b. 146, f. 435	Mei - Mey	
b. 146, f. 436	Menon, K.P.S. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1956-1958
b. 146, f. 436	Menon, M. Gopala Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1957-1958
b. 146, f. 436	Menon, V. K. Krishna Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1954-1955
b. 146, f. 436	Meyner, Robert B. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1954-1956
b. 146, f. 437	Mic - Mil	
b. 146, f. 438	Michaelis, Arnold Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1957-1958
b. 146, f. 438	Middle Eastern Affairs Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1953-1955
b. 146, f. 438	Mignone, A. Frederick Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1958
b. 146, f. 439	Miller, Emma Guffey Letters To CB/From CB: 7/1	1954, 1956, 1958
b. 146, f. 439 b. 146, f. 439	-	1954, 1956, 1958 1958
	Letters To CB/From CB: 7/1  Miller, William M. (Fishbait)	
b. 146, f. 439	Letters To CB/From CB: 7/1  Miller, William M. (Fishbait) Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  Millikan, Max F.	1958
b. 146, f. 439 b. 146, f. 440	Letters To CB/From CB: 7/1  Miller, William M. (Fishbait) Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  Millikan, Max F. Letters To CB/From CB: 16/16  Mills, Marjorie	1958 1953-1958
b. 146, f. 439 b. 146, f. 440 b. 146, f. 441	Letters To CB/From CB: 7/1  Miller, William M. (Fishbait) Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  Millikan, Max F. Letters To CB/From CB: 16/16  Mills, Marjorie Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  Mills, Sheldon T.	1958 1953-1958 1957-1958
b. 146, f. 439 b. 146, f. 440 b. 146, f. 441	Letters To CB/From CB: 7/1  Miller, William M. (Fishbait) Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  Millikan, Max F. Letters To CB/From CB: 16/16  Mills, Marjorie Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  Mills, Sheldon T. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Mills, Ted	1958 1953-1958 1957-1958
b. 146, f. 439 b. 146, f. 440 b. 146, f. 441 b. 146, f. 441	Letters To CB/From CB: 7/1  Miller, William M. (Fishbait) Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  Millikan, Max F. Letters To CB/From CB: 16/16  Mills, Marjorie Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  Mills, Sheldon T. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Mills, Ted See: box 147, folder 462  Milton Academy	1958 1953-1958 1957-1958 1953, 1957
b. 146, f. 439 b. 146, f. 440 b. 146, f. 441 b. 146, f. 441	Letters To CB/From CB: 7/1  Miller, William M. (Fishbait) Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  Millikan, Max F. Letters To CB/From CB: 16/16  Mills, Marjorie Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  Mills, Sheldon T. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Mills, Ted See: box 147, folder 462  Milton Academy Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1958 1953-1958 1957-1958 1953, 1957

b. 146, f. 443	Mirel, Larry Letters To CB/From CB: 11/10	1955-1958
b. 146, f. 443	Misra, B.R. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1955, 1957
	Mitchell, Stephen A. See: box 129, folder 173	
b. 146, f. 444	Mod - Moo	
b. 146, f. 445	Modern Forum, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 16/12	1954-1958
b. 146, f. 445	Moe, Henry Allen Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3 See also: box 135, folder 271 box 153, folder 562	1954, 1956, 1958
b. 146, f. 446	Monagan, John S. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1954, 1958
b. 146, f. 446	Monahan, Katherine Letters To CB/From CB: 8/10	1958
b. 146, f. 446	Monroney, A. S. Mike Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1954-1955, 1958
b. 146, f. 447	Montgomery, Donald Letters To CB/From CB: 11/11	1954-1957
b. 146, f. 447	Montgomery, Eleanor Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1957
b. 147, f. 448	Mor - Mou	
b. 147, f. 449	Moraes, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 12/17	1954-1957
b. 147, f. 449	Moral Re-Armament Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4 See also: box 130, folder 188	1953, 1958
	Morgenthau, Hans See: box 126, folder 125	
b. 147, f. 450	William Morris Agency Letters To CB/From CB: 22/12	1955
b. 147, f. 450	Morrison, William A. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1953-1956

b. 147, f. 451	Morse, Wayne Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1954-1956, 1958
b. 147, f. 451	Mortimer, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1958
b. 147, f. 451	Mosely, Philip E. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3 See also: box 170, folder 803	1954-1956
b. 147, f. 452	Mu - My	
b. 147, f. 453	Muehl, E. W. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1956-1958
b. 147, f. 454	Mulvihill, Cornelius Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	1954, 1957-1958
b. 147, f. 454	Muñoz-Marín, Luis Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1956-1958
b. 147, f. 454	Murphy, Anthony A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1957-1958
b. <b>147</b> , f. <b>455</b>	Murphy, Francis S. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1954, 1957-1958
b. 147, f. 455	Murrow, Edward R. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1954, 1956, 1958
b. <b>147</b> , f. <b>456</b>	Muskie, Edmund S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1956, 1958
b. 147, f. 456	Muzumdar, Haridas T. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1955
b. 147, f. 456	Myrdal, Gunnar K. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1956-1958
b. 147, f. 457	Nad - Nath	
b. <b>147</b> , f. <b>458</b>	Nagy, Ivan G. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1953-1955, 1958
b. <b>147</b> , f. <b>458</b>	Narayan, Jayaprakash Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5	1954, 1956-1958
	Nason, John See: box 133, folders 226-229 box 165, folder 791	

b. 147, f. 459	Nathan, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 7/10 See also: box 119, folder 29	1954-1956, 1958
b. 147, f. 459	Nation Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1953-1955
b. 147, f. 460	National A - National C	
	National Artists Corporation See: box 148, folders 466-467	
b. 147, f. 461	National Association for the Advancement of Colored People Letters To CB/From CB: 32/27	1953-1955, 1957-1958
b. 147, f. 462	National Broadcasting Company See also: box 146, folder 432	1954-1955 April
b. 147, f. 463	National Broadcasting Company	1955 May-1958
b. 148, f. 464	National Citizens Committee for the World Health Organization Letters To CB/From CB: 19/15	1954-1955, 1957-1958
b. 148, f. 465	National Committee Against Discrimination in Housing Letters To CB/From CB: 14/18	1956-1958
b. 148, f. 465	National Committee for an Effective Congress Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6 See also: box 118, folder 7	1953-1954, 1956, 1958
b. 148, f. 466-467	National Concert and Artists Corporation	1953-1958
b. 148, f. 468	National Conference of Christian and Jews, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 29/24	1953-1957
b. 148, f. 469	National Conference of Social Work Letters To CB/From CB: 14/8	1953-1955
b. 148, f. 469	National Council of Jewish Women Letters To CB/From CB: 15/17	1953-1954, 1956-1958
b. 148, f. 470	National Council of the Churches of Christ in the United States of America Letters To CB/From CB: 44/39 See also: box 165, folder 732	1953-1958
b. 148, f. 471	National Council of Women of the United States, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/7	1955-1956, 1958
b. 148, f. 472	National Council on Asian Affairs Letters To CB/From CB: 10/5	1954-1957
b. 148, f. 473	National F - Nay	

b. 148, f. 474	National Farmers Union Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5 See also: box 151, folder 511	1954-1955, 1957
b. 148, f. 474	National Urban League Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12	1953-1958
b. 148, f. 474	Nayar, Sushila Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1954-1956
b. 148, f. 475	Nd - Nev	
b. 148, f. 476	Nehru, Jawaharlal Letters To CB/From CB: 14/17	1953-1958
b. 148, f. 477	Nehru, R.K. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1954, 1957-1958
b. 148, f. 477	Neuberger, Richard L. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1955-1956, 1958
b. 148, f. 478	New B - New L	
b. 149, f. 479	New Era Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5 See also: box 141, folder 354	1953-1955, 1958
b. 149, f. 479	New Leader Letters To CB/From CB: 29/26	1953-1958
b. 149, f. 480	New M - Newt	
b. 149, f. 481	New Republic Letters To CB/From CB: 39/35	1953-1958
b. 149, f. 482	New School for Social Research Letters To CB/From CB: 16/12 See also: box 139, folder 319	1953-1956
b. 149, f. 483	New York Herald Tribune Letters To CB/From CB: 18/16	1953-1958
b. 149, f. 483	New York Post Letters To CB/From CB: 9/11 See also: box 160, folder 662	1953-1957
	New York State Committee on Discrimination in Housing See: box 148, folder 465	

b. 149, f. 484	New York Times Letters To CB/From CB: 23/26  See also: box 121, folder 49 box 142, folder 379 box 153, folder 549 box 216, folder 227 box 217, folder 298 box 160, folder 667	1953-1958
b. 149, f. 485	New York Times Magazine Letters To CB/From CB: 26/32	1953-1955
b. 149, f. 486	New York Times Magazine Letters To CB/From CB: 30/23	1956-1958
b. 149, f. 487	New York University Letters To CB/From CB: 21/19  Newton, Ray See: box 132, folder 209	1953-1958
b. 149, f. 488	Ni - Nj	
b. 149, f. 489	Niebuhr, Reinhold Letters To CB/From CB: 10/10	1953-1954, 1956-1958
b. 149, f. 489	Nieman Foundation for Journalism Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1954, 1956, 1958
b. 149, f. 490	Nitze, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 2/7	1954, 1956
b. 149, f. 490	Nixon, Richard M. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1954-1955, 1957-1958
b. 149, f. 490	Nkrumah, Kwame Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1954-1956, 1958
b. 149, f. 491	Nob - Ny	
b. 149, f. 492	Noonday Press Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1953-1954
b. 149, f. 492	Norman, Dorothy Letters To CB/From CB: 10/5	1954, 1956, 1958
b. 149, f. 492	Northrop, Filmer S. C. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1954-1957
b. 150, f. 493	Notre Dame, University of Letters To CB/From CB: 16/18	1955-1958
b. 150, f. 494	Nu, U Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1954-1955

b. <b>150</b> , f. <b>494</b>	Nuveen, John Letters To CB/From CB: 9/8	1955-1958
b. 150, f. 494	Nye, Sir Archibald Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1954-1955
b. 150, f. 495	Oa - Oh	
b. 150, f. 496	Oakes, George Letters To CB/From CB: 17/18	1953-1958
	Oakes, John B. See: box 149, folder 484	
b. 150, f. 497	Oberlin College Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6 See also: box 146, folder 442 box 158, folder 634	1953-1955, 1957
b. 150, f. 497	O'Connor, Ray Letters To CB/From CB: 9/8	1953, 1955-1956, 1958
b. 150, f. 498	Ol - Op	
b. 150, f. 499	Old Sturbridge Village Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1953-1955, 1958
	Olds, Glenn A. See: box 128, folder 151 box 156, folder 613	
b. 150, f. 499	O'Loughlin, Francis T.	1958
	Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	
b. 150, f. 500	Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  O'Meara, Walter  Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1956
b. 150, f. 500 b. 150, f. 500	O'Meara, Walter	1956 1954-1956, 1958
	O'Meara, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1 O'Neil, John David	
b. 150, f. 500	O'Meara, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1  O'Neil, John David Letters To CB/From CB: 13/7	
b. 150, f. 500 b. 150, f. 501	O'Meara, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1  O'Neil, John David Letters To CB/From CB: 13/7  Or - Oz  Ostrorog, Count Stanislas	1954-1956, 1958
b. 150, f. 500 b. 150, f. 501 b. 150, f. 502	O'Meara, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1  O'Neil, John David Letters To CB/From CB: 13/7  Or - Oz  Ostrorog, Count Stanislas Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6  Overseas Press Club of America, Inc.	1954-1956, 1958 1953-1956, 1958
b. 150, f. 500 b. 150, f. 501 b. 150, f. 502 b. 150, f. 503	O'Meara, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1  O'Neil, John David Letters To CB/From CB: 13/7  Or - Oz  Ostrorog, Count Stanislas Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6  Overseas Press Club of America, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/4  Oxford University Press	1954-1956, 1958 1953-1956, 1958 1953-1955, 1958
b. 150, f. 500 b. 150, f. 501 b. 150, f. 502 b. 150, f. 503 b. 150, f. 503	O'Meara, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1  O'Neil, John David Letters To CB/From CB: 13/7  Or - Oz  Ostrorog, Count Stanislas Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6  Overseas Press Club of America, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/4  Oxford University Press Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1954-1956, 1958 1953-1956, 1958 1953-1955, 1958

b. <b>150,</b> f. <b>505</b>	Pakistan, Government of Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8	1954-1957
b. 150, f. 506	Palmer, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4 See also: box 148, folder 472	1953-1955
b. 150, f. 506	Pandit, Vijaya Lakshmi (Nan) Letters To CB/From CB: 15/29	1953-1958
	Pantaleoni, Mrs. Guide, Jr. See: box 159, folder 671	
b. 150, f. 507	Par - Pay	
b. 150, f. 508	Park, Richard L. Letters To CB/From CB: 35/26	1953-1958
b. 150, f. 509	Parker, Harrison Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1954-1955, 1958
b. 150, f. 509	Partridge, Elisabeth Letters To CB/From CB: 7/9	1953-1956
b. 150, f. 510	Pastore, John O. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1	1954-1956, 1958
b. 150, f. 510	Patil, S. K. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1955-1956
b. 150, f. 510	Patman, Wright Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1958
	Patterson, William D. See: box 155, folder 584	
b. 151, f. 511	Patton, James G. Letters To CB/From CB: 32/23	1953-1956
b. 151, f. 512	Patton, James G. Letters To CB/From CB: 22/16	1957-1958
b. 151, f. 513	Pea - Pen	
b. 151, f. 514	Pearlroth, Arthur Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1957-1958
b. 151, f. 514	Pearn, Pollinger & Higham, Ltd. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/10	1954-1956
b. 151, f. 514	Pearson, Lester Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1953-1956

b. 151, f. 515	Peffer, Nathaniel Letters To CB/From CB: 9/5	1953-1954, 1957-1958
b. 151, f. 515	Pennsylvania, University of Letters To CB/From CB: 17/11 See also: box 150, folder 506	1953-1955, 1957-1958
b. 151, f. 516	Pep - Pey	
b. <b>151,</b> f. <b>517</b>	Percy, Charles H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1955-1956
b. 151, f. 517	Pettit, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1957-1958
b. 151, f. 518	Pf - Phy	
b. <b>151,</b> f. <b>519</b>	Pic - Pil	
b. 151, f. 520	Pierce, Henry, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/12	1954-1958
b. 151, f. 520	Pierson, John H. G. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/5	1953-1955
b. <b>151,</b> f. <b>521</b>	Pillai, N.R. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/11	1956-1958
b. 151, f. 521	Pillsbury, Philip W. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1953-1955
b. <b>151</b> , f. <b>522</b>	Pin - Pl	
b. 151, f. 523	Pink, Louis H. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1953-1954
	Pitkin, Royce See: box 135, folder 258	
b. 151, f. 523	Pivnick, Ronald Letters To CB/From CB: 9/11	1953-1954
b. 151, f. 523	Plaut, Ed Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1953, 1956-1957
b. 151, f. 524	Poa - Pow	
b. 151, f. 525	Pocket Book Magazine Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1954-1956
	Podhoretz, Norman See: box 127, folder 140	

b. 151, f. 525	Polier, Shad Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1958
b. <b>151,</b> f. <b>526</b>	Pomerance, Josephine & Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1958
b. 151, f. 526	Pomfret School Letters To CB/From CB: 14/11	1955-1958
b. 151, f. 527	Pope, Arthur Upham Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5 See also: box 120, folder 38	1956, 1958
b. 151, f. 527	Potofsky, Jacob S. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1956-1958
b. 151, f. 528	Potter, Zenas L. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8	1953-1954, 1956-1957
b. 151, f. 528	Poullada, Leon B. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1957
b. 152, f. 529	Pra - Pry	
	Pratt, Arthur D. See: box 133, folder 232	
b. 152, f. 530	Pratt, Francis D. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1953-1955
b. 152, f. 530	Pratt, George D., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/11	1953, 1957-1958
b. 152, f. 531	Presbyterian Church in the United States of America Letters To CB/From CB: 22/15	1955-1958
b. <b>152</b> , f. <b>531</b>	Princeton University Letters To CB/From CB: 15/11 See also: box 121, folder 46	1953-1955, 1957
b. 152, f. 532	Progressive Letters To CB/From CB: 21/21	1953-1958
	Promoting Enduring Peace See: box 129, folder 170	
b. 152, f. 532	Proxmire, William Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1958
b. 152, f. 533	Pu - Py	

b. 152, f. 534	Public Affairs Institute Letters To CB/From CB: 13/9	1953-1958
b. 152, f. 534	Purtell, William A. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1954, 1956-1957
b. 152, f. 535	Q	
b. 152, f. 536	Quigley, Thomas, F. J. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1953, 1956-1957
b. 152, f. 536	Quinn, Katherine T. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/7	1953-1954, 1956-1958
b. 152, f. 536	Quinnipiac College Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1954, 1956
b. 152, f. 537	Rab - Ral	
b. 152, f. 538	Radhakrishnan, Sarvepalli Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8	1953-1954, 1956-1958
b. 152, f. 538	Ragland, Martha (Mrs. Tom) Letters To CB/From CB: 13/11	1954, 1956-1958
b. 152, f. 539	Rajagopalachari, G. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/11	1953-1957
b. 152, f. 539	Rajkumar, N.V. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/10	1953-1954, 1958
b. 152, f. 540	Ram - Ran	
b. 152, f. 541	Ramsay, Henry C. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/7	1955-1957
b. 152, f. 541	Ranis, Gustan Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1956-1957
b. 152, f. 542	Rao - Ray	
b. 152, f. 543	Rao, B. Shiva Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1954-1956, 1958
b. 152, f. 543	Rao, V.K. R. V. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  Rauh, Joseph L., Jr. See: box 119, folder 29	1956-1957
b. 152, f. 543	Rayburn, Sam Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6	1954, 1958
b. 152, f. 544	Rea - Ree	

b. 152, f. 545	Readers Digest See also: box 131, folder 203 box 136, folder 277 box 153, folder 555	1954-1957
b. <b>152</b> , f. <b>546</b>	Redding, Saunders Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4 See also: box 123, folder 81 box 155, folder 584 box 145, folder 422	1954
b. 152, f. 546	Reed, Llewelyn Morton Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1954-1955, 1958
b. <b>153</b> , f. <b>547</b>	Reg - Rh	
b. 153, f. 548	Reid, Escot Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1955-1956, 1958
	Reid, Whitelaw See: box 149, folder 483	
b. 153, f. 548	Rendeiro, Francisco Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1955-1956
b. 153, f. 549	Reporter Letters To CB/From CB: 16/21	1953-1957
b. 153, f. 549	Reston, James Letters To CB/From CB: 4/7	1955-1958
b. 153, f. 550	Reuss, Henry S. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1955-1958
b. 153, f. 550	Reuther, Victor Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1955, 1958
b. 153, f. 551	Reuther, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 12/20	1953-1958
b. 153, f. 552	Ribicoff, Abraham Letters To CB/From CB: 21/27	1953-1958
b. <b>153</b> , f. <b>553</b>	Ric - Riz	
b. 153, f. 554	Richards, James P. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1954-1956
b. 153, f. 554	Riley, Roderick H. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/9	1953-1955, 1957-1958
b. 153, f. 554	Ritter, George & Pat Letters To CB/From CB: 5/9	1953-1955, 1957-1958
b. 153, f. 555	Roa - Rob	

b. 153, f. 556	Robinson, Jackie Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1957-1958
b. 153, f. 556	Robinson, Richard D. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1956-1958
b. 153, f. 557	unspecified	
b. 153, f. 558	Rockefeller, David Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1953-1954, 1956
b. 153, f. 558	Rockefeller, John D. III Letters To CB/From CB: 24/31	1953-1958
b. 153, f. 559	Rockefeller, Nelson A. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/10 See also: box 153, folders 560-561	1953-1958
b. 153, f. 560-561	Rockefeller Brothers Fund	1956-1958
b. 153, f. 562	Rockefeller Foundation	1954-1956
b. 154, f. 563	Rockefeller Foundation	1957-1958
b. 154, f. 564	Rodell, Fred Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1957
b. 154, f. 565	Rogers, James G., Jr., Henrietta (Honey Lou) and family Letters To CB/From CB: 35/22	1953-1958
b. 154, f. 566	Roosevelt, Eleanor Letters To CB/From CB: 38/38 See also: box 119, folder 19 box 119, folder 29	1953-1958
b. 154, f. 567	Franklin D. Roosevelt Foundation Letters To CB/From CB: 20/10	1953-1955
b. 154, f. 568	Roosevelt University Letters To CB/From CB: 22/15	1953-1958
b. 154, f. 568	Roper, Elmo Letters To CB/From CB: 18/14 See also: box 134, folder 241	1953-1958
b. 154, f. 569	Rosa - Rose	
b. 154, f. 570	Rosenberg, Anna Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1953-1954, 1956, 1958
b. 154, f. 570	Rosenthal, Beatrice H. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/10	1956-1958

b. 154, f. 571	Ross - Roy	
b. 154, f. 572	Ross, Emory Letters To CB/From CB: 11/11	1954-1958
	See also: box 118, folder 6	
b. 154, f. 573	Rostow, Eugene V. Letters To CB/From CB: 24/18	1954-1958
b. 154, f. 574	Rostow, Walt W. Letters To CB/From CB: 22/21	1955-1958
	Rourke, Joseph M. See: box 127, folder 146	
b. 154, f. 575	Rub - Ry	
	Rubin, Morris See: <u>box 152, folder 532</u>	
b. <b>154</b> , f. <b>576</b>	Rubinow, Raymond S.	1953-1955, 1957
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>577</b>	Rubinow, Raymond Seymour	1958
	Ruebhausen, Oscar See: <u>box 133, folder 240</u>	
b. 155, f. 578	Rudin, Harry R. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1954, 1956
	Rusk, Dean See: box 153, folder 562	
b. 155, f. 578	Russell, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1953-1958
b. 155, f. 579	S - San	
	St. John, Seymour See: box 126, folder 126	
b. 155, f. 580	St. Onge, William L. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/7	1958
b. 155, f. 581	Sap - Say	
b. 155, f. 582	Sargeant, Rowland H. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8	1953-1954, 1956-1958
b. 155, f. 582	Satt, C. John Letters To CB/From CB: 0/6	1953, 1958

b. 155, f. 583	Saturday Evening Post Letters To CB/From CB: 17/19	1954, 1956-1958
b. 155, f. 584	Saturday Review Letters To CB/From CB: 21/20	1953-1955
b. 155, f. 585	Saturday Review Letters To CB/From CB: 30/22	1956-1958
b. 155, f. 586	Sca - Scho	
	Scammon, Richard M. See: box 135, folder 263	
	Scheftel, Stuart See: box 143, folder 398	
b. 155, f. 587	Scherman, Harry Letters To CB/From CB: 11/12	1953, 1955-1956
	Scheur, Sidney See: box 148, folder 465	
b. 155, f. 588	Schlesinger, Arthur, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 33/29 See also: box 119, folder 29	1953-1956, 1958
b. 155, f. 589	Scholastic Teacher Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1954
b. 155, f. 590	Schr - Scu	
b. 155, f. 591	Scott, John Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1955-1958
	Scudder, Townsend See: box 125, folder 117	
b. 155, f. 592	Sea - Sex	
b. 155, f. 593	See Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1953-1954
b. 155, f. 593	Seely-Brown, Horace, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1958
b. 155, f. 594	Seid, Herman Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1954-1956, 1958
b. 155, f. 594	Seligman, Eustace Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1955-1957
b. 155, f. 595		

b. <b>156</b> , f. <b>596</b>	Shafner, Perry T. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1953-1954, 1956-1958
b. <b>156</b> , f. <b>597</b>	Shepherd, George W. Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 22/21 See also: box 119, folder 19	1955-1958
	Sherbert, Paul See: box 120, folder 39 box 160, folder 677	
	Sherrod, Robert See: box 155, folder 583	
b. <b>156</b> , f. <b>598</b>	Shi - Shu	
	Shotwell, James T. See: box 125, folder 113	
b. 156, f. 599	Shukla, Satyendra R. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8	1954-1955, 1958
b. 156, f. 599	Shulman, Marshall Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1956, 1958
b. 156, f. 599	Shuster, George N. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1955-1957
b. <b>156</b> , f. 600	Sib - Sim	
b. 156, f. 601	Silvercruys, Baron Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1954-1956, 1958
b. 156, f. 601	Silverman, Morris Letters To CB/From CB: 7/9	1956-1958
b. 156, f. 602	Simpson, R. Smith Letters To CB/From CB: 12/11	1953-1956, 1958
b. 156, f. 603	Sin - SI	
	Singh, J.J. See: box 139, folder 323	
b. 156, f. 604	Singh, Khadgaman Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1953-1954, 1956-1957
b. 156, f. 604	Singh, Tarlok Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1954, 1957
b. 156, f. 605	Skidmore, William, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 20/11	1955, 1957-1958

	Skillin, Edward S. See: box 127, folder 141	
b. 156, f. 606	Sma - Sny	
b. 156, f. 607	Smedley, Frederic C. Letters To CB/From CB: 20/14	1953-1958
b. 156, f. 608	Smeraldi, Angela J. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1957-1958
b. 156, f. 608	Smertenko, Johan J. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/6	1956-1958
b. 156, f. 609	Smith, H. Alexander Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1965
b. 156, f. 609	Smith, J. Francis Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1958
b. 156, f. 609	Smith, Lawrence H. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1956-1957
b. 156, f. 610	Smith, Walter Bedell Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1953-1954, 1956
b. 156, f. 610	Smith College Letters To CB/From CB: 16/20	1953-1954, 1956-1958
b. 156, f. 610	Snow, William Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1954, 1958
b. 156, f. 611	Soc - Sov	
b. 156, f. 612	Soedarsono Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1954, 1958
b. 156, f. 612	Sokolove, Henri Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1953, 1957-1958
b. 156, f. 613	Spa - Sr	
b. 156, f. 614	Spadea Syndicate, Inc Letters To CB/From CB: 9/5	1953-1955
b. 156, f. 614	Sparkman, John Letters To CB/From CB: 10/0	1954-1956, 1958
b. 157, f. 615	Sta	
b. 157, f. 616	Staats, Elmer B. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1954-1955, 1958

b. 157, f. 616	Staebler, Neil Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8	1953-1954, 1956, 1958
b. 157, f. 616	Stagg, Harold G. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1958
b. 157, f. 617	Stanford, Alfred Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1953-1954, 1958
b. 157, f. 617	Stassen, Harold E. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1953, 1956
b. 157, f. 618	Ste - Sti	
b. 157, f. 619	Steele, Robert S. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1953-1955
b. 157, f. 620	Steere, Loyd V. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1953-1955
b. 157, f. 620	Steinem, Gloria Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1956-1958
b. 157, f. 620	Stephens, Donald Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1956-1958
b. 157, f. 621	Stern, Frederick M. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/14	1954-1955, 1957-1958
	Stern, Philip M. See: box 129, folder 173	
b. 157, f. 622-627	Stevenson, Adlai E.	1953-1956 September
b. 158, f. 628-629	Stevenson, Adlai E.	1956 October-1958
b. 158, f. 630	Stevenson, Adlai E Speeches and other Press Releases	1955-1956
b. 158, f. 631-632	Stevenson, Adlai E Drafts of Speeches and Statements for use in the 1956 campaign	
b. 158, f. 633	Stevenson, Adlai - Unidentified drafts [intended for Stevenson?]	
b. 158, f. 634	Stevenson, Eric Letters To CB/From CB: 12/8	1955, 1957-1958
b. 158, f. 634	Stevenson, William Letters To CB/From CB: 14/19	1953-1958
	Stewart, Robert B. See: box 132, folder 220 box 155, folder 583	

b. 158, f. 635	Sto	
b. 158, f. 636	Stone, Donald C. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1953–1935, 1958
	Stone, Shepard See: box 132, folder 224	
b. 158, f. 637	Stoner, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 12/9	1953-1958
b. 158, f. 638	Str - Stu	
b. 158, f. 639	Strauss, Nathan Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1956-1958
b. 158, f. 639	Streit, Clarence K. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1954-1956
	Students for Democratic Action See: box 119, folder 29	
b. 158, f. 639	Stulman, Julius Letters To CB/From CB: 10/9	1953-1958
b. 158, f. 640	Sub - Sut	
b. 158, f. 641	Sullivan, Harold Patrick Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1957-1958
b. 158, f. 641	Sullivan, Vincent A. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1958
	Sulzberger, Arthur Hays See: box 149, folder 484	
b. 158, f. 642	Sulzberger, C. L. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/7	1954-1958
b. 158, f. 642	Sulzberger, Iphigene (Mrs. Arthur Hays) Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1954, 1956-1957
b. 158, f. 643	Sunshine Letters To CB/From CB: 10/7	1954-1958
b. 158, f. 644	Sussler, Robert M. Letters To CB/From CB: 24/11	1953-1958
b. 159, f. 645	Sv - Sw	
b. 159, f. 646	Sviridoff, Mitchell Letters To CB/From CB: 4/21	1953-1958

b. <b>159,</b> f. <b>647</b>	Sweetser, Arthur Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1956-1957
b. <b>159,</b> f. <b>647</b>	Swing, Raymond Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1953-1955, 1958
b. 159, f. 647	Swope, Gerard Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1953-1955
b. 159, f. 648	Sy - Sz	
b. 159, f. 649	Szilard, Leo Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1955-1956
b. 159, f. 650	Taf - Tay	
b. 159, f. 651	Tannenbaum, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1955
b. 159, f. 651	Tayler, William Lonsdale Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3  Taylor, Marion Young See: box 129, folder 172	1958
b. 159, f. 652	Tea - Tex	
b. 159, f. 653	Tea Association & Tea Council Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1953-1955
b. 159, f. 653	Teamsters, Joint Council of Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1956-1957
b. 159, f. 653	Tedesco, Samuel Letters To CB/From CB: 4/8	1953-1955, 1957-1958
b. 159, f. 654	Texas A & M College Letters To CB/From CB: 15/16	1953-1956, 1958
b. 159, f. 655	Textile Workers Union of America Letters To CB/From CB: 14/12	1953-1956, 1958
b. 159, f. 656	Tha - Thy	
b. 159, f. 657	Think Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1958
	This I Believe See: box 159, folder 647 box 162, folder 705	
b. 159, f. 657	This Week Magazine Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1954-1955

	Thomas, Evan See: box 136, folders 279-283	
b. <b>159</b> , f. <b>658</b>	Thomas, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 20/15	1953-1958
b. <b>159</b> , f. <b>658</b>	Thompson, Frank, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1958
b. 159, f. 659	Thomson, James C., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 27/18	1953-1958
b. 159, f. 660	Ti - To	
b. 159, f. 661	Time Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1956
	See also: box 140, folder 340 box 284, folder 271 box 155, folder 591	
	Times of India See: box 147, folder 449	
b. 160, f. 662	Tra - Tro	
b. 160, f. 663	Trager, Frank N. Letters To CB/From CB: 17/16	1953-1958
b. 160, f. 663	Traver, Doris Letters To CB/From CB: 9/1	1957-1958
b. 160, f. 664	Tru - Tv	
b. 160, f. 665	Truman, Harry S. Letters To CB/From CB: 17/16	1954-1958
b. 160, f. 666	Harry S. Truman Library, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1953-1958
b. 160, f. 667	Trumbull, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1954-1956
b. 160, f. 667	Twentieth Century Fund Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1956, 1958
b. 160, f. 667	Tynan, John	1955, 1957-1958
	Tyroaler, Charles II See: box 129, folder 174	
b. 160, f. 668	U - United P	
b. 160, f. 669	Unitarian Laymen's League Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6	1953-1956, 1958

b. 160, f. 669	United Auto Workers See also: box 140, folder 342 box 146, folder 447 box 153, folder 550 box 153, folder 551	1954, 1956
b. 160, f. 670	United Nations Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8  See also: box 124, folder 101 box 135, folder 265 box 141, folder 363 box 150, folder	1953-1956, 1958
b. 160, f. 671	United S - Unity	
b. 160, f. 672	United States Government, Agencies A-Z	
b. 160, f. 673	United States Government, Air University & Air War College Letters To CB/From CB: 11/7	1955-1956
b. 160, f. 673	United States Government, Armed Forces Staff College Letters To CB/From CB: 9/7	1956-1958
b. 160, f. 674	United States Government, Army War College Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12	1954-1955, 1957
b. 160, f. 675	United States Government, Department of State  See also: box 126, folder 131 box 129, folder 165 box 132, folder 221 box 137, folder 299 box 143, folder 387	1953-1955
b. 160, f. 676	United States Government, Department of State	1956-1958
b. 160, f. 677	United States Government, United States Information Agency & (including U.S.I.S.) See also: box 118, folder 10 box 145, folder 422	1953-1957
b. 161, f. 678-679	United States Government, United States Information Agency (including U.S.I.S.)	1958 January- December
b. 161, f. 680	United States Government, International Cooperation Administration Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7 See also: box 121, folder 54	1956-1958
b. 161, f. 681	United States Government, United States Military Academy Letters To CB/From CB: 17/7	1953-1954 <i>,</i> 1957-1958
b. 161, f. 682	United States Government National War College Letters To CB/From CB: 15/9	1953-1957
b. 161, f. 683	United States Government, Naval War College Letters To CB/From CB: 9/10	1956-1957
b. 161, f. 684	United Steel Workers of America Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1957-1958
b. 161, f. 685	United World Federalists Letters To CB/From CB: 40/32	1953-1958

b. 161, f. 686	Univ - Ut	
b. 161, f. 687	University of California Press Letters To CB/From CB: 19/20	1955-1956 June
b. 161, f. 688	University of California Press Letters To CB/From CB: /	1956 June-1957
	Upholsterers International Union See: box 145, folder 418	
b. 162, f. 689	Va - Vh	
b. 162, f. 690	Vail - Ballou Press 12 Items	1956
b. 162, f. 690	Valentine, Alan Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1955-1956
	Vance, Robert C. See: box 148, folder 478	
b. 162, f. 691	VanSlyck, DeForest Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1954-1955
b. 162, f. 691	Vanden Heuvel, William J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1954
b. 162, f. 691	Varshney, Mahesh Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1953-1955, 1957-1958
b. 162, f. 692	Vedanta Society of New York Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1953, 1955
b. 162, f. 693	Vi - Vy	
b. 162, f. 694	Vilfan, Joza Letters To CB/From CB: 6/10	1955-1958
b. 162, f. 694	Vineburgh, Lawrence H. M.	1956-1958
	Voorhis, Jerry See: <u>box 128, folder 154</u>	
b. 162, f. 695	W - Wal	
	WMCA See: box 124, folder 96 box 158, folder 639	
	Wallace, DeWitt See: box 152, folder 545	
b. 162, f. 696	Walker, Morton Blaine Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1956-1957

b. 162, f. 696	Walker, W. Hugh Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1955, 1957
b. 162, f. 696	Waller, Theodore Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1953-1954, 1957-1958
b. 162, f. 697	Wan - Wat	
b. 162, f. 698	Warburg, James P. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/8	1954-1956, 1958
b. 162, f. 699	Ward, Barbara (Lady Robert Jackson) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1953-1954
	Ward, F. Champion See: box 126, folder 125	
b. 162, f. 699	Waring, P. Alston Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1954-1956
b. 162, f. 699	Warren, Earl Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1956
	Washburn, Abbott See: box 160, folder 677	
	Washington Post See: box 131, folder 203 box 133, folder 235 box 135, folder 265	
b. 162, f. 700	Wasserman, William Stix Letters To CB/From CB: 9/8	1957-1958
b. 162, f. 701	Wea - Wel	
	Wechsler, James R. See: box 149, folder 483	
	Weeks, Edward See: box 120, folder 42	
b. 162, f. 702	Wes - Wet	
b. 162, f. 703	Wesleyan University	1953-1956, 1958
b. 162, f. 704	Whe - Who	
b. 162, f. 705	Wheelock, Ward Letters To CB/From CB: 7/3	1953-1954
b. 162, f. 705	White, Poppy Cannon and Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3 See also: box 147, folder 461	1954-1955

	White, Theodore N. See: box 153, folder 549	
b. 162, f. 706	Whitelaw, Aubrey N. Letters To CB/From CB: 18/10	1953-1958
b. 162, f. 707	Wid - Williams	
b. 162, f. 708	Wiggins, Guy Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1954-1956
b. 162, f. 708	Wilcox, Glair Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1956-1957
b. 162, f. 709	Wilde, Frazar B. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/8	1953-1958
b. 162, f. 709	Wilkins, Fraser Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1954
	Wilkins, Roy See: <u>box 147, folder 461</u>	
b. 163, f. 710	Williams, David C. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1956-1958
	See also: box 119, folder 29	
b. 163, f. 711-712	Williams, Frances	1953-1958
b. 163, f. 713	Williams, G. Mennen Letters To CB/From CB: 18/12	1954-1957
b. 163, f. 714	Williams, G. Mennen Letters To CB/From CB: 16/11	1958
	Williams, William L. S. See: box 160, folder 675	
b. 163, f. 715	Willim - Wilt	
b. 163, f. 716	Willis, Elizabeth B. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/11	1953-1957
b. 163, f. 717	Wilson, Geoffrey Letters To CB/From CB: 18/14	1953-1958
b. 163, f. 718	Win - Wit	
	Windmiller, Marshall See: box 161, folder 687	
b. 163, f. 719-720	Wirtz, W. Willard	1956 May-1958

	Withers, Charles D. See: box 160, folder 675	
	Witman, William II See: box 160, folder 675	
b. 163, f. 721	Wof - Woo	
b. 164, f. 722	Wofford, Harris	1953-1954
b. 164, f. 723	Wofford, Harris	1955
b. 164, f. 724	Wofford, Harris See also: box 192, folder 1195	
b. 164, f. 725	Wofford, Harris See also: <u>box 193, folder 1218</u>	1957
b. 164, f. 726	Wofford, Harris	1958
b. 165, f. 727	Wolf, Elinor (Mrs. Robert B.) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3 See also: box 148, folder 472	1956-1958
b. 165, f. 727	Wolf, Herman Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1953-1955, 1957-1958
b. 165, f. 728	Woodhouse, Chase Going Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1954-1955, 1957
b. 165, f. 728	Wooding, Francis A.(Frank) Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1953-1958
b. 165, f. 729	Woodrow Wilson Foundation Letters To CB/From CB: 27/20	1953-1958
b. 165, f. 730	Worc - Wort	
b. 165, f. 731	World Affairs Council of Philadelphia Letters To CB/From CB: 10/7	1953-1955
b. 165, f. 731	World Brotherhood Letters To CB/From CB: 16/10	1956-1958
	World Jewish Congress See: box 135, folder 259	
b. 165, f. 732	World Literacy, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 31/21 See also: box 142, folder 377	1953-1954

b. 165, f. 733	World Literacy, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 19/16 See also: box 150, folder 495	1955-1957
b. 165, f. 734	World Magazine Letters To CB/From CB: 12/11	1953-1954
b. 165, f. 734	World Neighbors, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/9	1953-1954
b. 165, f. 735	World University Service Letters To CB/From CB: 9/8	1955-1958
b. 165, f. 735	Wotinsky, W. S. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1955-1956
b. 165, f. 736	Wr - Wy	
b. 165, f. 737	Wriston, Henry M. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/5	1955-1956, 1958
	See also: <u>box 124, folder 95 box 170, folder 803</u>	
b. <b>165</b> , f. <b>737</b>	Wyatt, Wilson Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1956, 1958
b. 165, f. 738	Wynne, Kenneth, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 16/14	1953-1958
b. 165, f. 739	Ya - Yu	
b. 165, f. 740-741	Yale University	1953-1956
b. 166, f. 742-743	Yale University	1958
	Yale University Press See: box 142, folder 369	
	Yarmolinsky, Adam See: box 130, folder 183	
	Yen, Y. C. James See: box 139, folder 330	
b. 166, f. 744	Yoshoda, Shigeru Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1954
b. 166, f. 744	Young, Howard Letters To CB/From CB: 6/2	1954, 1958
b. 166, f. 744	Youth of All Nations, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1954

b. <b>166,</b> f. <b>745</b>	Za - Zw	
b. <b>166</b> , f. <b>746</b>	Zaiman, Jack Letters To CB/From CB: 10/10	1953-1955, 1957-1958
b. 166, f. 746	Ziffren, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 9/4	1954-1958
b. <b>166</b> , f. <b>747</b>	Unidentified	
	Multiple Recepient Mailings	
b. 166, f. 748	"The Full Employment of American Workers, Capital and Machines" English	1953 December 31
b. 166, f. 749	"Some Observations on American Foreign Policy" English	1954 January 22
b. <b>166</b> , f. <b>750</b>	"Some Observations on Foreign Policy Prompted by Secretary Dulles's Speech on Jan 12, 1954" English	1954 February 12
b. 166, f. 751	Memo "re / Foreign Policy Position of Democratic Leaders in Congress"	1954 May 15
b. 166, f. 752	"Family and Friends" - Letters from trip to Africa English	1955 January
b. 166, f. 753	"The Ominously Changing Balance of Power in Asia" English	1955 March 22
b. 166, f. 754	"The Deterioration of Our World Position Under the Impact of New Soviet Tactics" English	1955 October 19
b. 166, f. 755	"The Foreign Policy Issue and the Democratic Party" English	1955 December 1
b. 166, f. 756	"India's Development Plans and Progress" English	1956 January 23
b. <b>166</b> , f. <b>757</b>	"The Role of Agricultural Surpluses in a Dynamic Economic Development Program" English	1956 January
b. <b>166</b> , f. <b>758</b>	"The Democratic Party's Responsibility and Opportunity in Foreign Affairs" cover memo for mailing of speech to Cleveland Council of World Affairs English	1956 April 25
b. <b>166</b> , f. <b>759</b>	"Why the Foreign Aid Program in Its Present Form Decreases Rather than Increases the Outlook for Stability in South Asia" English	1956 May 28
b. 166, f. 760	"The Urgent Need for a New Approach to Foreign Aid" English	1956 August 3
b. 166, f. 761	Advance text of speech to Women's National Democratic Club, Washington, D.C.	1956 October 5

# Multiple Recepient Mailings (continued)

b. 167, f. 763	See also: box 118, folder 12 box 129, folder 167 box 144, folder 413  "Family and Friends" - letters from trip to India, Pakistan, Afghanistan, USSR, Poland, Yugoslavia	1957 February-
		March
	English	4050
b. 167, f. 764	Christmas Card List	1958
	Letters from Indian Students in the U.S.	1953
	Invitations	
b. 167, f. 768	A	
b. 167, f. 769	Ba - Bo	
b. 167, f. 770	Br - By	
b. <b>167</b> , f. <b>771</b>	Ca - Cl	
b. 167, f. 772	Co - Cr	
b. 167, f. 773	D	
b. <b>167,</b> f. <b>774</b>	E	
b. <b>167</b> , f. <b>775</b>	F	
b. <b>168</b> , f. <b>776</b>	G	
b. <b>168</b> , f. <b>777</b>	н	
b. <b>168</b> , f. <b>778</b>	I	
b. 168, f. 779	J	
b. 168, f. 780	K	
b. 168, f. 781	L	
b. 168, f. 782	Ma	
b. 168, f. 783	Me - Mu	
b. 168, f. 784	Na	
b. 168, f. 785	Ne - No	
b. 168, f. 786	0	
b. 168, f. 787	Pa - Ph	
b. 168, f. 788	Pi - Py	
b. 168, f. 789	R	
b. 168, f. 790	Sa - Sl	

#### Invitations (continued)

b. 169, f. 791	Sm - Sz
b. 169, f. 792	Т
b. 169, f. 793	U
b. 169, f. 794	V
b. 169, f. 795	W - Wh
b. 169, f. 796	Wi - Wy
b. 169, f. 797	Υ

### Part IV, II: Speeches, Statements and Writings, 1953-1958

(25 boxes)

Part IV, Series II. consists of Bowles' speeches, statements, and writings during this time. The series is divided into three sub-series:

- 1) Speeches and Statements.
- 2) Writings (excluding books)
- 3) Books
- 1) Speeches and Statements: speeches, interviews, radio and television appearances, press conferences, and testimony before congressional committees, arranged chronologically by date of delivery. Undated items are filed at the end. For any particular speech, a folder may contain drafts, outlines, notes, the reading copy and printed copies. In addition there may be recordings of some speeches. See part IX for a list of these audio tapes, video tapes, movies, and discs. This sub-series does not represent all speeches Bowles made during this period, since he spoke extemporaneously on many occasions. The researcher interested in a more complete outline of Bowles' speaking engagements should see the correspondence with the Foreign Policy Association, National Concert and Artists Corporation, and the Connecticut Democratic State Central Committee; all these groups arranged speaking engagements for him. One should also see the schedules and appointment books in Part IV, Series IV.
- 2) Writings (excluding books): articles, proposed articles, and letters to the editor, arranged chronologically (undated items are filed at the end), with, published items filed by date of appearance, and proposed items filed by approximate date of writing. A folder for a particular article might contain outlines, notes, drafts, printed copies, and reprints. Researchers should check the correspondence under the name of the magazine or newspaper for information about the publication of a particular article. Additional writings in the form of columns used for publicity in the Bowles campaign for Congress will be found in Part IV, Series III.
- 3) Books: During this period Bowles wrote five books. Bowles' first book after his return from India was Ambassador's Report. Bowles wrote up preliminary notes which he sent on to Harris Wofford and Abram Chayes, who then wrote first drafts. The work progressed rapidly, with the final manuscript being sent to the printers in the fall of 1953. This section contains preliminary notes, drafts arranged by chapter, the complete manuscript as sent to the printer, some galleys with revisions, and reviews. There is also a copy of the printed book kept with the papers. Since Bowles based this book on his experiences in India, the background material is in the files for Part III. Other important memoranda updating Bowles on various Indian programs since his departure will be found in the general correspondence under Evelyn Hersey, Jean Joyce, Edward Logue, and Bernard Loshbough. For specific details on the structuring and printing of the book see the correspondence of Chayes, Wofford, Harper and Brothers, and Bowles' literary agent, George Bye. There were also foreign editions of Ambassador's Report. For correspondence on the British edition see correspondence with Victor Gollancz, Ltd.

Bowles, had ideas for his second book, *New Dimensions of Peace*, at the same time that he was working on *Ambassador's Report*, and at one point, considered combining all his ideas in one book. The section on *New Dimensions of Peace* included the preliminary notes, and outlines which date ca. 1954 April - June. Real work started on the book in September, 1954, when Bowles enlisted the aid of Thomas. L. Hughes and, later, Abram Chayes and Harris Wofford. During the winter, Bowles travelled to Africa and India leaving much of the preliminary drafting to his aides. It is important to look at the correspondence of Hughes, Chayes, and Wofford to understand the development of the book since the chapters went through many revisions. In this section there is a complete first draft, followed by various section drafts, with, a complete final draft at the end. Since the chapter order changed, the section drafts are organized by their order in the printed copy. (A printed copy of the book has been kept with the papers.) For comments on drafts see correspondence with Raphael R. Abramovitch, Herbert Brucker, William Henderson, Max T. Millikan, Philip E. Mosely, James G. Rogers, Jr., Walt Rostow, and Arthur Schlesinger. Jr. Reviews of the book are in this section. For information on the publication see the correspondence with Harper and Brothers for the American edition and with the Bodley Head for the British edition.

Bowles' next two books were the printed copies of lectures, Africa's Challenge to America, based on a series of three lectures given at the University of California, Berkeley, in March, 1956, and American Politics in a Revolutionary Worldbased on the three Godkin lectures delivered at Harvard in April, 1956. For each there are the drafts and final copies for each lecture as well as the revisions necessary for publication. For comments on the drafts of the Berkeley lectures see correspondence with Sidney Hertzberg. There are also reviews of each book. Printed copies of these books are kept with the papers. On the publication of the books see the correspondence with the University of California Press and Harvard University Press respectively.

Ideas, People and Peace, Bowles' fifth, book, was begun in the summer of 1957 as a special feature for the 1958 Encyclopedia Britannica Book of the year. From the beginning Bowles, intended to use this piece, "The New Challenge," as the basis for a new book. The manuscripts for both "The New Challenge", and Ideas People and Peaceare included in this section, the drafts, for "The New Challenge", coming first and the revisions, involved in the publication of the book following. The drafts are arranged by section title. There are also proof sheets with pictures and reviews in this section. A printed copy of the book is kept with the papers. For information on the book format, see the correspondence with Peter T. Jones. On the publication of the book see the correspondence with Harper and Brothers.

#### **Speeches and Stements**

b. 170, f. 798	"The Future of Southeast Asia in the World of the Future" Indonesian Institute of World Affairs, Djakarta English	1953 April 6
b. 170, f. 799	Hartford Foreign Policy Association	1953 May 18
b. 170, f. 800	notes for TV Broadcast, New Haven, Connecticut	1953 May 18
b. 170, f. 801	Yale Daily News Banquet, New Haven, Connecticut	1953 May 20
b. 170, f. 802	Intergroup Conference, Bridgeport, Connecticut	1953 May 26
b. 170, f. 803	Council on Foreign Relations	1953 May 27
b. 170, f. 804	India League of America meeting at the Community Church, N.Y.	1953 May 28
b. 170, f. 805	National Conference of Social Work, Cleveland, Ohio	1953 June 5
b. 170, f. 806	World Affairs Council of Philadelphia	1953 June 12
b. 170, f. 807	Joint Service Clubs, New Britain, Connecticut	1953 June 16
b. 170, f. 808	Kiwanis Club, New London, Connecticut	1953 September 30
b. 170, f. 809	Town Hall, Milwaukee, Wisconsin	1953 October 12
b. 170, f. 810	Washington University, St. Louis, Missouri	1953 October 14
b. 170, f. 811	Associated Clubs of St. Louis	1953 October 14
b. 170, f. 812	Ann Arbor, Michigan	1953 October 15
b. 170, f. 813	Columbia University Institute of Arts and Sciences, New York	1953 October 19
b. 170, f. 814	Barnard College Student Assembly	1953 October 20
b. 170, f. 815	Y.M.C.A., Hartford, Connecticut	1953 October 21

b. 170, f. 816	Connecticut Education Association, Hartford	1953 October 30
b. 170, f. 817	Ford Hall Forum, Boston	1953 November 8
b. 170, f. 818	National Convention, Congress of Industrial Organizations	1953 November 17
b. 170, f. 819	Anna Howard Shaw Memorial Lectures, Bryn Mawr College	1953 Dec, 1954 Jan, April
b. 170, f. 820	A Statement of Faith for CBS Series "This I Believe"	[1954?]
b. 170, f. 821	TV interviews with Martha Deane & Walter White	1954 January 9
b. 170, f. 822	TV interviews on <i>Chronoscope, The Faye Emerson Show, &amp; The Barbara Welles Show</i>	1954 January 13, 14 & 16
b. 170, f. 823	Appearance on CBS-Press Conference	1954 January 18
b. 170, f. 824	TV interviews on Book and Author Luncheon, The Author Meets the Critic, and Bill Leonard, This Is New York	1954 January 19, 24, February 2
b. 170, f. 825	United States Military Academy, West Point, N.Y.	1954 April 11
b. 170, f. 826	TV Broadcast	1954 May 19
b. 170, f. 827	Connecticut Council of Churches, Naugatuck	1954 May 20
b. 170, f. 828	Withdrawal Statement from Connecticut Governor's Race	1954 May 26
b. 170, f. 829	Commencement Address, Loomis School	1954 June 11
b. 170, f. 830	General Council of Congregational Christian Churches, New Haven, Connecticut	1954 June 28
b. 170, f. 831	Convention of the Tea Association of the U.S.A. Bretton Woods, New Hampshire	1954 September 21
b. 170, f. 832	New School for Social Research, New York	1954 October 5
b. 170, f. 833	TV Broadcast over WNHC-TV	1954 October 7
b. 170, f. 834	Army War College, Carlisle Barracks, Carlisle, Pa.	1954 October 26
b. 170, f. 835	Campaign Address over WNHC-TV	1954 October 28
b. 171, f. 836	"Can Communism in Asia Be Stopped, Without World World III?", Economic Club of Detroit English	1954 December 13
b. 171, f. 837	"What is Right About American Foreign Policy?" Indian Council for World Affairs, New Delhi English	1955 March 4
b. 171, f. 838	Statement on Foreign Aid before Senate Foreign Relations Committee	1955 May 23
b. 171, f. 839	Statement on the Foreign Aid Bill before House Foreign Affairs Committee	1955 June 16

b. 171, f. 840	Norwalk Jewish Center	1955 October 4
b. 171, f. 841	United Church Women Annual Meeting, Cleveland, Ohio	1955 November 10
b. 171, f. 842	notes for speeches in Prescott, Arizona and San Francisco	1956 March
	3 lectures at University of California, Berkeley See: box 201a, folder 2	1956 March 17-19
b. 171, f. 843	Los Angeles World Affairs Council	1956 March 21
b. 171, f. 844	Statement on the Candidacy of Adlai Stevenson - for use in California	1956 March 21
b. 171, f. 845	National Farmer's Union Convention - Denver, Colorado  Godkin Lectures, Harvard University	1956 March 22 1956 April 10-12
	See: box 201a, folder 2	1750 April 10-12
b. 171, f. 846	"America Must Redefine Her Purpose" Newton D. Baker Memorial Address, Cleveland Council of World Affairs English	1956 April 18
b. 171, f. 847	Legislative Conference of Teamsters Joint Council #13, St. Louis, Missouri	1956 April 29
b. 171, f. 848	Jefferson-Jackson Day Dinner of the Democratic Farmer-Labor Party, Minneapolis, Minnesota	1956 June 4
b. 171, f. 849	"The Forces Producing the Present World Situation" Naval War College, Newport, Rhode Island English	1956 June 7
b. 171, f. 850	Liberal Party of New York - Dinner	1956 June 13
b. 171, f. 851	Democratic State Convention Superior, Wisconsin	1956 June 17
b. 171, f. 852	Statement for the Book Opening at the Japan Trade Center	1956 June 20
b. 172, f. 853	Statement for the Press	1956 July 31
b. 172, f. 854	Television Address Sponsored by the National Farmers Union, Chippewa Falls, Wisconsin	1956 September 18
b. 172, f. 855	Farmers Union Leadership Conference, Chippewa Falls, Wisconsin	1956 September 20
b. 172, f. 856	Television Speech for Broadcast in Connecticut WTIC, WNHC	1956 September 26
b. 172, f. 857	"American Foreign Policy: A Challenge to All Democrats" National Democratic Club, Washington, D.C. English	1956 October 8
b. 172, f. 858	New Trier Volunteers for Stevenson, Winnetka, III.	1956 October 11
b. 172, f. 859	Maryland State Teachers Association, Baltimore	1956 October 19
b. 172, f. 860	Campaign Rally, Essex, Connecticut	1956 October 28

b. 172, f. 861	Television Address, WNHC-TV, New Haven, Connecticut	1956 October 31
b. 172, f. 862	"Reporters' Round-Up" Radio Interview English	1956 November 5
b. 172, f. 863	Statement on Foreign Economic Assistance before the House Foreign Affairs Committee	1956 November 27
b. 172, f. 864	Dinner of the Asian Ambassadors $\&$ the National Council on Asian Affairs, New York	1956 December 6
b. 172, f. 865	United Negro College Fund Symposium, Hunter College, New York	1956 December 11
b. 172, f. 866	Presentation of the "Honor Thy Neighbor" Award Stamford (Conn) Hadassah	1956 December 13
b. 172, f. 867	Statement on Connecticut State Home Ownership Program for AP and UP	1956 December 20
b. 172, f. 868	Unidentified Speech - notes & drafts	1956
b. 172, f. 869	Rotary Club, New Delhi	1957 January 31
b. 172, f. 870	Statement before the House Committee on Foreign Affairs, Subcommittee on International Organizations and Movements (Building a World of Free Peoples)	1957 April 9
b. 172, f. 871	notes for 2 Speeches: National Democratic Club & [University of Arizona?]	1957 April 10 & 12
b. 172, f. 872	League of Industrial Democracy, New York City	1957 April 13
b. 172, f. 872 b. 172, f. 873	League of Industrial Democracy, New York City  "Long-Term Issues in the Middle East" Spring Meeting of the Academy of Political Science, N.Y. English	1957 April 13 1957 April 22
	"Long-Term Issues in the Middle East" Spring Meeting of the Academy of Political Science, N.Y.	
b. 172, f. 873	"Long-Term Issues in the Middle East" Spring Meeting of the Academy of Political Science, N.Y. English	1957 April 22
b. 172, f. 873 b. 172, f. 874	"Long-Term Issues in the Middle East" Spring Meeting of the Academy of Political Science, N.Y. English  Liberal Party of New York State, N.Y.C.	1957 April 22
b. 172, f. 873 b. 172, f. 874 b. 172, f. 875	"Long-Term Issues in the Middle East" Spring Meeting of the Academy of Political Science, N.Y. English  Liberal Party of New York State, N.Y.C. notes for speech at Smith & Amherst Colleges	1957 April 22 1957 April 27 1957 May 7, 8
b. 172, f. 873 b. 172, f. 874 b. 172, f. 875 b. 172, f. 876	"Long-Term Issues in the Middle East" Spring Meeting of the Academy of Political Science, N.Y. English  Liberal Party of New York State, N.Y.C. notes for speech at Smith & Amherst Colleges  State Teachers College, Willimantic, Connecticut	1957 April 22 1957 April 27 1957 May 7, 8 1957 May 10
b. 172, f. 873 b. 172, f. 874 b. 172, f. 875 b. 172, f. 876 b. 172, f. 877	"Long-Term Issues in the Middle East" Spring Meeting of the Academy of Political Science, N.Y. English  Liberal Party of New York State, N.Y.C.  notes for speech at Smith & Amherst Colleges  State Teachers College, Willimantic, Connecticut  Young Democratic Clubs of Connecticut	1957 April 22 1957 April 27 1957 May 7, 8 1957 May 10 1957 May 11
b. 172, f. 873  b. 172, f. 874  b. 172, f. 875  b. 172, f. 876  b. 172, f. 877  b. 172, f. 878	"Long-Term Issues in the Middle East" Spring Meeting of the Academy of Political Science, N.Y. English  Liberal Party of New York State, N.Y.C.  notes for speech at Smith & Amherst Colleges  State Teachers College, Willimantic, Connecticut  Young Democratic Clubs of Connecticut  B'nai B'rith of Waterbury, Connecticut	1957 April 22  1957 April 27  1957 May 7, 8  1957 May 10  1957 May 11  1957 May 15
b. 172, f. 873  b. 172, f. 874  b. 172, f. 875  b. 172, f. 876  b. 172, f. 877  b. 172, f. 878  b. 172, f. 879	"Long-Term Issues in the Middle East" Spring Meeting of the Academy of Political Science, N.Y. English  Liberal Party of New York State, N.Y.C.  notes for speech at Smith & Amherst Colleges  State Teachers College, Willimantic, Connecticut  Young Democratic Clubs of Connecticut  B'nai B'rith of Waterbury, Connecticut  Service Bureau for Women's Organizations Hartford	1957 April 22  1957 April 27  1957 May 7, 8  1957 May 10  1957 May 11  1957 May 15  1957 May 16
b. 172, f. 873  b. 172, f. 874  b. 172, f. 875  b. 172, f. 876  b. 172, f. 877  b. 172, f. 878  b. 172, f. 879  b. 172, f. 880	"Long-Term Issues in the Middle East" Spring Meeting of the Academy of Political Science, N.Y. English  Liberal Party of New York State, N.Y.C.  notes for speech at Smith & Amherst Colleges  State Teachers College, Willimantic, Connecticut  Young Democratic Clubs of Connecticut  B'nai B'rith of Waterbury, Connecticut  Service Bureau for Women's Organizations Hartford  Democratic Fund Raising Dinner, Stamford Connecticut  Commencement Address, New Canaan High School, New Canaan,	1957 April 22  1957 April 27  1957 May 7, 8  1957 May 10  1957 May 11  1957 May 15  1957 May 16  1957 May 21
b. 172, f. 873  b. 172, f. 874  b. 172, f. 875  b. 172, f. 876  b. 172, f. 877  b. 172, f. 878  b. 172, f. 879  b. 172, f. 880  b. 172, f. 881	"Long-Term Issues in the Middle East" Spring Meeting of the Academy of Political Science, N.Y. English  Liberal Party of New York State, N.Y.C.  notes for speech at Smith & Amherst Colleges  State Teachers College, Willimantic, Connecticut  Young Democratic Clubs of Connecticut  B'nai B'rith of Waterbury, Connecticut  Service Bureau for Women's Organizations Hartford  Democratic Fund Raising Dinner, Stamford Connecticut  Commencement Address, New Canaan High School, New Canaan, Connecticut	1957 April 22  1957 April 27  1957 May 7, 8  1957 May 10  1957 May 11  1957 May 15  1957 May 16  1957 May 21  1957 June 3
b. 172, f. 873  b. 172, f. 874  b. 172, f. 875  b. 172, f. 876  b. 172, f. 877  b. 172, f. 878  b. 172, f. 879  b. 172, f. 880  b. 172, f. 881  b. 172, f. 882	"Long-Term Issues in the Middle East" Spring Meeting of the Academy of Political Science, N.Y. English  Liberal Party of New York State, N.Y.C.  notes for speech at Smith & Amherst Colleges  State Teachers College, Willimantic, Connecticut  Young Democratic Clubs of Connecticut  B'nai B'rith of Waterbury, Connecticut  Service Bureau for Women's Organizations Hartford  Democratic Fund Raising Dinner, Stamford Connecticut  Commencement Address, New Canaan High School, New Canaan, Connecticut  Commencement Address, Oberlin College, Oberlin, Ohio	1957 April 22  1957 April 27  1957 May 7, 8  1957 May 10  1957 May 11  1957 May 15  1957 May 16  1957 May 21  1957 June 3

b. 172, f. 885	"The Power of Public Opinion" Naval War College Newport, Rhode Island English	1957 September 24
b. 172, f. 886	Temple Beth Israel, Hartford, Connecticut	1957 September 30
b. 172, f. 887	School of Politics, Democratic Women's Club of Meriden, Connecticut	1957 October 3
b. 172, f. 888	Formen's Club, Norwich, Connecticut	1957 October 9
b. 172, f. 889	Introduction of Senator Proxmire, Democratic Victory Convention, Madison, Wisconsin	1957 October 11
b. 173, f. 890	Democratic State Convention, Madison, Wisconsin	1957 October 12
b. 173, f. 891	Danbury Community Chest, Danbury, Connecticut	1957 October 15
b. 173, f. 892	Convocation, Hillyer College, Hartford, Connecticut	1957 October 18
b. 173, f. 893	Speech for the NARCP Membership Drive, International Ministerial Alliance at the Union Baptist Church, Hartford, Connecticut	1957 October 20
b. 173, f. 894	Appearances in Minnesota including Annual Convention of Minnesota Federation of Teachers, Minneapolis	1957 October 24
b. 173, f. 895	United Nations Day, Greenwich, Connecticut	1957 October 25
b. 173, f. 896	Hadassah National Convention, Philadelphia, Pa.	1957 October 27
b. 173, f. 897	Guidance and Personnel Conference, Hartford, Conn.	1957 October 31
b. 173, f. 898	Windham County Democratic Association, Danielson, Conn	1957 November 4
b. 173, f. 899	Experiment in International Living Award Dinner, Washington, D.C.	1957 November 6
b. 173, f. 900	Experiment in International Living Dinner	1957 November 7
b. 173, f. 901	American Jewish Congress, Women's Division, Hartford, Connecticut	1957 November 12
b. 173, f. 902	Jewish Temple, West Hartford, Connecticut	1957 November 18
b. 173, f. 903	Wallingford Young Democrats, Wallingford, Conn.	1957 November 19
b. 173, f. 904	United States Military Academy Annual Student Conference, West Point, N.Y.	1957 December 6
b. 173, f. 905	Lexington Democratic Club, N.Y.C.	1957 December 12
b. 173, f. 906	notes for Speeches, Unidentified	[1957 or 1958?]
b. 173, f. 907	Young Democrats, Naugatuck, Connecticut	1958 January 6

b. 173, f. 908	B'nai Brith, New Britain, Connecticut	1958 January 8
b. 173, f. 909	Speeches in the Chicago area including one at Illinois Institute of Technology (Jan 13)	1958 January 13-16
b. 173, f. 910	St. Mary's - Notre Dame Campus, South Bend, Indiana	1958 January 15
b. 173, f. 911	Democratic Town Committee Special Meeting, Norwich, Connecticut	1958 January 21
b. 173, f. 912	notes for Speech, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania	1958 January 25
b. 173, f. 913	Human Rights Day Luncheon, Pittsburgh, Pa.	1958 January 20
b. 173, f. 914	Statement for Press Conference	1958 March 8
b. 173, f. 915	B'na Jacob Synagogue, New Haven, Connecticut	1958 March 10
b. 173, f. 916	Beth Hillel Foundation, University of Connecticut Storrs, Connecticut	1958 March 13
b. 173, f. 917	United Brotherhood of Jewish Organizations, Springfield, Massachusetts	1958 March 19
b. 173, f. 918	Kiwanis Club, Manchester, Connecticut	1958 March 20
b. 173, f. 919	American Association of School Administrators, Regional Convention, Cleveland, Ohio	1958 March 31
b. 173, f. 920	Plymouth Men's Club, Milford, Connecticut	1958 April 8
b. 173, f. 921	notes for Speech to Rotary Club, Rockville, Conn.	1958 April 14
b. 173, f. 922	notes for Speech, New Britain, Connecticut	1958 April 18
b. 173, f. 923	Amity Club, New Haven, Connecticut	1958 April 29
b. 173, f. 924	Democratic Town Committee, Waterbury, Connecticut	1958 April 30
b. 173, f. 925	Kiwanis Club, New London, Connecticut	1958 May 14
b. 173, f. 926	Bowles for Senate Rally, New Britain, Connecticut	1958 May 20
b. 173, f. 927	Exchange Club, Stamford, Connecticut	1958 May 22
b. 173, f. 928	Memorial Day Speech	1958 May 30
b. 173, f. 929	Catholics Graduate Club, Meriden, Connecticut	1958 June 4
b. 174, f. 930	Senatorial District Democrats, Redding, Connecticut	1958 June 6
b. 174, f. 931	Alumni Association, New Haven State Teachers College, New Haven, Connecticut4	1958 June 7
b. 174, f. 932	Commencement Address, University of Rhode Island, Kingston, Rhode Island	1958 June 9
b. 174, f. 933	Stratford, Connecticut	1958 June 11
b. 174, f. 934	33rd & 34th Senatorial Districts Restland Farms, Northford, Connecticut	1958 June 16
b. 174, f. 935	Windham & Tolland County Democrats, South Woodstock, Connecticut	1958 June 17
b. 174, f. 936	Bowles-for-Senate Club, Waterbury, Connecticut	1958 June 19

b. 174, f. 937	Hartford County Bowles-for-Senate Meeting, Hartford, Connecticut	1958 June 20
b. 174, f. 938	Acceptance Speech of Nomination for U.S. Representative from the 2nd Connecticut District Norwich, Connecticut	1958 July 8
b. 174, f. 939	American Association of Colleges for Teacher Education, University of Connecticut, Storrs	1958 August 22
b. 174, f. 940	AFL-CIO State Convention, Hartford, Connecticut	1958 September 9
b. 174, f. 941	35th Senatorial District Meeting Rockville, Conn.	1958 September 15
b. 174, f. 942	Democratic Rally, Salem, Connecticut	1958 October 7
b. 174, f. 943	Temple Adath Israel, Middletown, Connecticut	1958 October 16
b. 174, f. 944	Statement for the Press re/Staff Appointments	1958 December 9
b. 174, f. 945	notes for Speeches (Unidentified) Fragments of Speeches See also: <u>box 199, folder 1277</u>	1958
b. 174, f. 946	Unidentified Speech notes	
\	Writings (except books)	
b. 175, f. 947	"An American in Asia" <i>Commonweal</i> English	1953 April 24
b. 175, f. 948	"It's Good to Be Home" <i>Connecticut Democrat</i> English	1953 June 10
b. 175, f. 949	"The Greatest Power in Asia is the People" New York Times Magazine English	1953 June 28
b. 175, f. 950	"Some Aspects of Foreign Service" Foreign Service Journal English	1953 August
b. 175, f. 951	article in <i>The Times of India</i> (reprint of article for 1953 Jun 28)	1953 August 16
b. 175, f. 952	"The Mind of Asia: More Powerful than the H-Bomb" World English	1953 November
b. 175, f. 953	Letter to Editor of New York Times	1953 November 1
b. 175, f. 954	article for Vanguard (Connecticut State Industrial Union Council)	1953 November 13
b. 175, f. 955	"A Golden Rule for Foreign Aid" <i>Life</i> English	1953 December 28
b. 175, f. 956	"Asia, the U.S. and Peace" UAW - CIO <i>Ammunition</i> English	1954 January
b. 175, f. 957	"The Odds on Communism in India" Harper's English	1954 January

b. 175, f. 958	Letter to Editor of the <i>Reporter</i>	1954 January 19
b. 175, f. 959	"The Negro - Progress and Challenge"New York Times Magazine English	1954 February 7
b. 175, f. 960	"A U.S. Policy for Asia" <i>New Leader</i> English	1954 February 22
b. 175, f. 961	"A Plea for Another Great Debate" New York Times Magazine English	1954 February 28
b. 175, f. 962	"The Fight to Plant Democracy in Rice Paddies and Wheat Fields" - a review of Shirt-Sleeve Diplomacy in the New York Times Book Review English	1954 March 7
b. 175, f. 963	Letter to Editor of New York Times	1954 March 22
b. 175, f. 964	"Reply to Bruno Shaw - Strengthening Free Asia" New Leader English	1954 April 19
b. 175, f. 965	"A Free Asia Would Fight Communism" article for Spadea Syndicate, Inc. English	1954 April 29
b. 175, f. 966	"Our Present Foreign Policy" <i>Commonweal</i> English	1954 April 30
b. 175, f. 967	"A Bipartisan Policy for Asia" Harper's English	1954 May
b. 175, f. 968	article for <i>Pulpit Digest</i>	1954 June
b. 175, f. 969	"How to Avoid Disaster in Asia" World English	1954 June
b. 175, f. 970	Article for This Week	1954 June 1
b. 175, f. 971	"Burma and Vietnam: Contrasts and Lessons," New York Times Magazine English	1954 June 13
b. 175, f. 972	Letter to the Editor of the New York Times	1954 June 18
b. 175, f. 973	Letter to Editor of Saturday Review	1954 July
b. <b>175</b> , f. <b>974</b>	"Alternatives to the H-Bomb: Win the Uncommitted World" $New\ Leader$ English	1954 July 26
b. 175, f. 975	Introduction to Earl P. Hanson's <i>Transformation: The Story of Modern Puerto Rico</i>	1954 July 30
b. 175, f. 976	"Why Don't They Like Us Abroad" Panel discussion for the <i>Ladies Home Journal</i> English	1954 September
b. 175, f. 977	"The 'Brown Man's Burden' Analyzed" New York Times Magazine English	1954 September 5
b. 175, f. 978	"Selling Freedom Short" Asia Calling English	1954 Fall

b. 175, f. 979	"A Fresh Look at Free Asia" Foreign Affairs English	1954 October
b. 175, f. 980	"Introducing Asia to Our Students" Social Studies Topics (Conn. Social Studies Teacher's Assoc.) English	1954 October
b. 175, f. 981	article for Vanguard (Conn. State Industrial Union Council)	1954 October 13
b. 175, f. 982	article for The Times of India	1954 October 31
b. 175, f. 983	"Asians Fear Our Foreign Policy" <i>Pocketbook Magazine</i> English	1954 October November
b. 175, f. 984	"Teaching Asia in Our High Schools" <i>Scholastic Teacher</i> English	1954 November 3
b. 175, f. 985	"Partners in Freedom" <i>Atlantic</i> English	1954 December
b. 175, f. 986	"What America Can Learn from the Asian Students" Institute of International Education <i>News Bulletin</i> English	1954 December
b. 175, f. 987	article for the New Era	1955 February
b. 175, f. 988	article for Kurukshetra	1955 March 12
b. 175, f. 989	"India Revisited: 'Spectacular Progress'" New York Times Magazine English	1955 April 3
b. 175, f. 990	Letter to Editor of New York Times	1955 April 4
b. 175, f. 991	"Memo: On Our Policy in Asia" <i>New York Times Magazine</i> English	1955 April 10
b. 175, f. 992	"Asiáticos y Occidentales" <i>Cuadernos</i> - reprint of 1954 Sep 5 article in English	1955 May-June
b. 175, f. 993	Foreign Policy Bulletin-reprint of 1955 Apr 4 letter to the editor of the English	1955 May 15
b. 176, f. 994	article in <i>The Times of India</i> - reprint of 1955 Apr 3 article in <i>New York Times Magazine</i>	1955 May 29
b. 176, f. 995	"Africa" Collier's English See also: box 136, folder 275	1955 June 10
b. 176, f. 996	"The Crisis That Faces Us Will Not Wait" New York Times Magazine English	1955 November 27
b. 176, f. 997	Win the Uncommitted World" Alternatives to the H-Bomb, Beacon Press	1955
b. 176, f. 998	"The Politics of Peace" Look, excerpts from the New Dimensions of Peace English	1956 February 7
b. 176, f. 999	Introduction to America Looks at South And Southeast Asia	1956 April 3

b. 176, f. 1000	"For a 'New Realism' in Foreign Policy" <i>New York Times Magazine</i> English	1956 May 20
b. 176, f. 1001	"The Fourth Consensus" Saturday Review- excerpts from American Politics in a Revolutionary World English	1956 June 16
b. 176, f. 1002	Letter to editor of <i>Minneapolis Star</i>	1956 June 21
b. 176, f. 1003	"Africa: 'We Had Better Mean What We Say'" Reporter Africa's Challenge to America English	1956 June 12
b. 176, f. 1004	"Why I Will Vote Democratic" <i>Christianity and Crisis</i> English	1956 October 17
b. 176, f. 1005	Letter to Editor of New York Times	1956 October 23
b. 176, f. 1006	"Why I Chose Politics" <i>Bridgeport Sunday Herald</i> English	1956 October 28
b. 176, f. 1007	"The Democratic Case" New York Herald Tribune English	1956 November 1
b. 176, f. 1008	Statement on the Connecticut Home Ownership Program, later printed in Connecticut State Journal	1956 December 15
b. 176, f. 1009	Letter to Editor of Hartford Courant	1956 December 26
b. 176, f. 1010	Foreword to "V for Vinoba"	1957
b. 176, f. 1011	Series of XVI reports from abroad printed in <i>New York Post</i> and Associate Papers and selected Connecticut papers	1957 January- April
b. 176, f. 1012	Letter to Editor of Hartford Courant	1957 January 2
b. 176, f. 1013	"Dialogue on India" <i>Saturday Review</i> English	1957 January 5
b. 176, f. 1014	"Greeting Tomorrow's Exciting World" <i>The Instructor</i> English	1957 February
b. 176, f. 1015	"New Approach to Foreign Aid: <i>Bulletin of the Atomic Scientists</i> (based on statement before House Foreign Affairs Committee 1956 Nov 27) English	1957 February
b. 176, f. 1016	Article for New York Post	1957 March 28
b. 176, f. 1017	"The Challenge of the Next Decade" New York Times Magazine English	1957 April 21
b. 176, f. 1018	letter to Editor of Catholic Transcript	1957 May 2
b. 176, f. 1019	"Our Objective in Europe-and Russia's" New York Times Magazine English	1957 May 12
b. 176, f. 1020	Letter to Editor of Hartford Times	1957 May 21

b. 176, f. 1021	"America's Role in the Mideast" title render="italic">New York Times Magazine English	1957 June 30
b. 176, f. 1022	Letter to Editor of New York Times	1957 August 23
b. 176, f. 1023	"What Are We Afraid Of?" Saturday Review English	1957 August 24
b. 176, f. 1024	Discussion of the Eisenhower Doctrine, Land Reborn	1957 August 25
b. 176, f. 1025	Letter to Editor of Washington Post	1957 August 24
b. 176, f. 1026	"Time to Switch Our Focus in the Middle East" <i>Progressive</i> English	1957 November
b. 176, f. 1027	Letter to Editor of Hartford Courant	1957 November 21
b. 176, f. 1028	Eisenhower Doctrine Discussion Continued, Land Reborn	1957 November 21
	"The New Challenge" <i>Britannica Book of the Year</i> English	1958
	See: <u>box 193, folder 1218</u>	
b. 177, f. 1029	article for the New Haven Register and Connecticut AP	1958 January 30
b. 177, f. 1030	"More than a Race to the Moon" <i>Progressive</i> English	1958 March
b. 177, f. 1031	"What Negroes Can Learn from Gandhi" Saturday Evening Post English	1958 March 1
b. 177, f. 1032	"What Foreign Aid Can and Cannot Do" Based on <i>Ideas, People and Peace</i> English	1958 April
b. 177, f. 1033	"Peaceful Persuasion" <i>Horizons</i> - reprint of "What Negroes can Learn from Gandhi" <i>Saturday Evening Post</i> , 1958 May 1 English	1958 May 11 & 12
b. 177, f. 1034	"What Our Foreign Policy Means to Working People in Other Countries" for yearbook of the Connecticut State Labor Council English	1958 July
b. 177, f. 1035	Commerce & Industry- supplement English	1958 July 11
b. 177, f. 1036	"What Is America's National Purpose?" Church Woman English	1958 August 10
b. 177, f. 1037	"Negroes in America Turn the Other Cheek" <i>Times of India-</i> reprint of <i>Saturday Evening Post</i> 1958 Mar 1 English	1958 September 15
b. 177, f. 1038-1039	Outlines, drafts for proposed articles, unidentified fragments	1953-1958

Books--Ambassador's Report

### Books-- Ambassador's Report (continued)

b. 178, f. 1040	Preparatory notes & Outlines
b. 178, f. 1041	Preparatory notes & Background Material
b. 178, f. 1042	Drafts for Table of Contents
b. 178, f. 1043	Drafts for "Why This Book Was Written"
b. 178, f. 1044	notes for Chapters in Section I (Chapters 1-4)
b. 178, f. 1045	Drafts for Chapter 1
b. 178, f. 1046	Drafts for Chapter 2
b. 178, f. 1047	Drafts for Chapter 3
b. 178, f. 1048	Drafts for Chapter 4
b. 178, f. 1049	notes for Chapter 5
b. 178, f. 1050-1051	Drafts for Chapter 5
b. 178, f. 1052	Drafts for Chapter 6
b. 179, f. 1953	Drafts for Chapter 6
b. 179, f. 1054-1055	Drafts for Chapter 7
b. 179, f. 1056	notes for Chapter 8
b. 179, f. 1057-1058	Drafts for Chapter 8
b. 179, f. 1059-1060	Drafts for Chapter 9
b. 179, f. 1061	Drafts for Chapter 10
b. 180, f. 1062	Drafts for Chapter 10
b. 180, f. 1063	Drafts for Chapter 11
b. 180, f. 1064-1065	Drafts for Chapter 12
b. 180, f. 1066	Drafts for Chapter 12
b. 180, f. 1067-1068	Drafts for Chapter 13
b. 180, f. 1069-1070	Drafts for Chapter 14

### Books-- Ambassador's Report (continued)

b. 181, f. 1073-1075	Drafts for Chapter 16
b. 181, f. 1076	Drafts for Chapters 17 & 18 or for chapter not included in book
b. 181, f. 1077	Drafts for Chapter 17
b. 182, f. 1078	Drafts for Chapter 17
b. 182, f. 1079	Drafts for Chapter 18
b. 182, f. 1080-1081	Drafts for Chapter 19
b. 182, f. 1082	Drafts for Chapter 20
b. 182, f. 1083	Drafts for Chapters 21 & 22
b. 182, f. 1084	Drafts for Chapter 21
b. 182, f. 1085-1086	Drafts for Chapter 22
b. 183, f. 1087	Outlines & notes for Chapter 23
b. 183, f. 1088-1089	Drafts for Chapter 23
b. 183, f. 1090	Copy for Postscript, List of Books for Reading, Index, and Captions
b. 183, f. 1091	Draft for Chapter on Kashmir & Pakistan (not in final manuscript)
b. 183, f. 1092-1095	Completed Manuscript
b. 184, f. 1096-1101	Completed Manuscript
b. 184, f. 1102	Miscellaneous notes re/publication
b. 184, f. 1103-1106	Galleys
b. 185, f. 1107-1110	Galleys
b. 185, f. 1111	Serialized printing in <i>The Times of India</i>
b. 185, f. 1112	Reviews & Other Public Comment See also: box 201A, folder 1
Воо	ks -New Dimensions of Peace
b. 186, f. 1113	Preliminary notes & Outlines ca. 1954 Apr-Jun
b. <b>186</b> , f. <b>1114</b>	Preliminary notes & Outlines ca. 1954 Apr-Jun
b. 186, f. 1115	Preliminary notes & Outlines 1954 ca. Sep-Nov

### Books - New Dimensions of Peace (continued)

b. 186, f. 1116	First Complete Draft ca. 1955 Jan Introduction & Chapter 1 & 2
b. 186, f. 1117	First Complete Draft ca. 1955 Jan Chapters 3 & 5
b. 186, f. 1118	First Complete Draft ca. 1955 Jan Chapters 6-9
b. 186, f. 1119	First Complete Draft ca. 1955 Jan Chapters 10-11
b. 186, f. 1120	Bowles Comments on each chapter of 1st complete draft with outlines for the remaining chapters 1955 Jan. Sent to Abe Chayes, Tom Hughes, Harris Wofford
b. 186, f. 1121	Drafts for Proposed Diary Chapter on Africa Trip
b. 187, f. 1122	Drafts for Table of Contents
b. 187, f. 1123	Drafts for the Preface
b. 187, f. 1124-1128	Drafts for Section 1
b. 187, f. 1129-1134	Drafts for Section 2
b. 188, f. 1135-1139	Drafts for Section 3
b. 188, f. 1140-1044	Drafts for Section 4
b. 188, f. 1145	Drafts for Section 5
b. 189, f. 1146-1048	Drafts for Section 5
b. 189, f. 1149-1153	Drafts for Section 6
b. 189, f. 1154-1156	Drafts for Sections 7 & 8
b. 189, f. 1157	Drafts for Section 7
b. 190, f. 1158	Drafts for Section 7
b. 190, f. 1159-1160	Drafts for Section 8
b. 190, f. 1161-1161	Tenative Final Draft
b. 190, f. 1163-1164	Tentative Final Draft
b. 190, f. 1165	Fragments & notes
b. 190, f. 1166	Miscellaneous notes re/publication & copy for Index
b. 190, f. 1167	Galleys of Pictures

## Books - New Dimensions of Peace (continued)

b. 190, f. 1168	Reviews	
	See also: box 201A, folder 2	
Books -Africa's Challenge to America		
b. 191, f. 1169	1956 Mar 17-19 - 3 lectures delivered at the University of California, Berkeley. Subsequently published as <i>Africa's Challenge to America</i>	
b. 191, f. 1170	Preliminary Outline for Lectures	
b. 191, f. 1171	Early draft of first lecture	
b. 191, f. 1172	Draft of first lecture	
b. 191, f. 1173	Revised draft of first lecture	
b. 191, f. 1174	Final revisions of first lecture	
b. 191, f. 1175	Final copy of first lecture "Voices of Africa" 1956 Mar 17	
b. 191, f. 1176	Outlines for second lecture with comments in an unidentified hand	
b. 191, f. 1177	Early draft of second lecture	
b. 191, f. 1178-1180	Draft for second lecture	
b. 191, f. 1181	Final revised draft for second lecture 1956 ca. Feb 27	
b. 191, f. 1182	Final copy of second lecture "The Scope of the Challenge" 1956 Mar 18	
b. 191, f. 1183	Early draft for third lecture	
Вос	ks -Africa's Challenge to America	
b. 192, f. 1184	Draft for third lecture	
b. 192, f. 1185	Revised draft for third lecture	
b. 192, f. 1186	Final revisions on third lecture	
b. 192, f. 1187	Final copy of third lecture "An American Approach to Africa" 1956 Mar 19	
b. 192, f. 1188	"Voices of America" - revised for <i>Africa's Challenge To America</i> English	
b. 192, f. 1189	"The Scope of the Challenge" - revised for <i>Africa's Challenge to America</i> English	
b. 192, f. 1190	"The Response of the Colonial Powers" - new division from lecture 2 for Africa's Challenge to America English	
b. 192, f. 1191	"An American Approach to Africa" - revised for <i>Africa's Challenge to America</i> English	
b. 192, f. 1192	Page Proofs -Africa's Challenge to America	

## Books - Africa's Challenge to America (continued)

b. 192, f. 1193	Miscellaneous notes re/publication of title render="italic">Africa's Challenge to America
b. 192, f. 1194	Published reviews
	See also: box 201A, folder 2
Вос	oks -American Politics in a Revolutionary World
b. 192, f. 1195	Godkin Lectures (3) delivered at Harvard University 1956 Apr 10-12 and subsequently published as American Politics in a Revolutionary World
b. 192, f. 1196	Forward for American Politics in a Revolutionary World
b. 192, f. 1197	Outline for Lecture I
b. 192, f. 1198	First draft of first lecture ca. 1955 Dec 27
b. 192, f. 1199	Comments and criticisms on first draft of first lecture including those of Harris Wofford
b. 192, f. 1200	Second draft of first lecture
b. 192, f. 1201	Draft for first lecture 1956 Jan 30
b. 192, f. 1202	Draft for first lecture 1956 Feb 17
b. 192, f. 1203	Last draft of first lecture 1956 Mar 1
b. 193, f. 1204	Outline for the second lecture
b. 193, f. 1205	Draft for second lecture 1956 Jan 13 with revisions ca. Jan 21
b. 193, f. 1206	Comments and criticisms on 1956 Jan 21 draft of second lecture including those of Abe Chayes
b. 193, f. 1207	Draft of second lecture with revisions of 1956 Jan 21 draft
b. 193, f. 1208	Draft of second lecture 1956 Jan 31
b. 193, f. 1209	Draft of second lecture 1956 Feb 25
b. 193, f. 1210	Final draft for second lecture 1956 ca. Mar 1
b. 193, f. 1211	Outline of third lecture
b. 193, f. 1212	First rough draft of third lecture 1955 Dec 30
b. 193, f. 1213	Second rough draft of third lecture
b. 193, f. 1214	Draft of third lecture 1956 Jan 19 with revisions 1956 Jan 20
b. 193, f. 1215	Draft of third lecture 1956 Jan 31
b. 193, f. 1216	Draft of third lecture 1956 Feb 26
b. 193, f. 1217	Final draft of third lecture 1956 ca. Mar 2

Books - Ideas, People and Peace

## Books - Ideas, People and Peace (continued)

//-	The New Challenge" Britannica Book of the Year	1958
b. 193, f. 1218	First drafts 1957 Jul	
b. 193, f. 1219	Revisions of first draft 1957 Jul	
b. 193, f. 1220	Draft 1957 Aug 30	
b. 194, f. 1221	Draft 1957 Sep 20	
b. 194, f. 1222	Draft 1957 Sep 20 (copy 2)	
b. 194, f. 1223	Galleys ca. 1957 Oct	
b. 194, f. 1224	Revisions after 1957 Oct 5	
b. 194, f. 1225	Revisions for first section "The Challenge of Sputnick". These are basis for Part I of <i>Ideas, People and Peace</i>	
b. 194, f. 1226	Proof sheets with revisions after 1957 Oct 5	
b. 194, f. 1227	Revisions for "The Balance Sheet on Stalinism"	
b. 194, f. 1228	Peter Jones' manuscript 1957 ca. Oct 7	
b. 194, f. 1229	Retype of Peter Jones' manuscript	
b. 194, f. 1230	Draft for last section of book	
b. 194, f. 1231	Revisions of draft for last section with additional comment by Harris Wofford	
b. 194, f. 1232	Galley Proofs	
b. 194, f. 1233	Published reviews See also: box 201A, folder 3	

# Part IV, III: Campaigns for Senatorial Nomination and Congress, 1958 (4boxes)

Part IV, Series III. is a subject file dealing with Bowles' unsuccessful attempt to gain the Democratic nomination for Senator from Connecticut and with his successful campaign for the House of Representatives against Horace Seely-Brown, in Connecticut's Second Congressional District. Materials in this section include memoranda on campaign strategy, publicity, press releases, background material on opponents and on the Congressional District, lists, schedules, and financial records. Some of the background materials seem to be from the files of Douglas J. Bennet, Sr., Bowies' friend who ran against Seely-Brown in the 1956 election. Other sources of information on the campaign include the correspondence in Part IV, Series I. and the clippings in Part IV, Series V. An important memorandum of Bowles' reminiscences on why he lost the senatorial nomination will be found with the diaries and oral histories in Part IX.

b. 195, f. 1234	Campaigns for Senatorial nomination and for Congress - Memoranda & notes
	Campaign for Senatorial Nomination
b. 195, f. 1235	Information file on Connecticut Democratic Party, Convention and Primary Rules
b. 195, f. 1236	Press Releases & Other Public Statements
b. 195, f. 1237	Publicity
b. 195, f. 1238	Benton Campaign for Senatorial Nomination - Publicity and Background Material
b. 195, f. 1239	Dodd Campaign for Senatorial Nomination - Publicity
b. 195, f. 1240	Dodd Campaign - Voting Record, Speeches and other background material
	Campaign for Congress
b. 195, f. 1241	Press releases & other public statements
b. 195, f. 1242-1243	Publicity
b. 195, f. 1244	Columns-drafts [unused manuscripts?]
b. 195, f. 1245	Columns-Final copies
b. 195, f. 1246	Columns-Printed copies
b. 196, f. 1247	Clippings
b. 196, f. 1248	Schedules
b. 196, f. 1249	Background material on Horace Seely-Brown from Doug Bennet
b. 196, f. 1250	Background material on Horace Seely-Brown summary of activities on floor of Congress
b. 196, f. 1251	Background material on Horace Seely-Brown voting record
b. 196, f. 1252-1253	Background material on Horace Seely-Brown voting record
b. 196, f. 1254	Background file of clippings on Horace Seely-Brown

## Campaign for Congress (continued)

b. 196, f. 1255	Background material on the Second Congressional Disctict including analyses of past election figures
b. 196, f. 1256	Information file on campaign techniques from Doug Bennet
b. 196, f. 1257	Tally Sheets for 1958 Nov election
Ca	mpaign for Senatorial Nomination & Congress - Finances
b. 196, f. 1258	Lists from Doug Bennet
b. 197, f. 1259	Lists
b. 197, f. 1260	Lists
b. 197, f. 1261	Financial Accounting - lists of expenditures & contributors
b. 197, f. 1262-1263	Bowles for Senate Campaign - Bills & receipts
b. 197, f. 1264-1265	Bowles for Congress Campaign - Bills & receipts
b. 198, f. 1266-1267	Bowles Campaign for Senate & Congress - check books
b. 198, f. 1268	Campaign for Senatorial Nomination - Cancelled checks, deposit tickets, bank statements
b. 198, f. 1269	Campaign for Congress - Cancelled checks, deposit tickets, bank statements

## Part IV, IV: Schedules, Itineraries, and Appointment Books, 1953-1958

2 linear feet (2 boxes)

The schedules and itineraries are arranged together in chronological order. Additional schedules and itineraries related to the campaigns of 1958 are found in Part IV, Series III. Appointment books for each year, 1954-1958 follow the schedules and intineraries.

#### Schedules and Itineraries

b. 199, f. 1270	1953 April-July	1953 April-July
b. 199, f. 1271-1277	1953 October-1958 (additional schedules for 1958 Congressional campaign See: Campaigns for Senatorial Nomination and Congress)	1953 October-1958
	Appointment Books	
b. 199, f. 1278	1954 English	1954
b. 200, f. 1279-1282	1955-1958	1955-1958

# Part IV, V: Newspaper Clippings, 1953-1958

1 linear foot (1 box)

These are clippings about Bowles and his family. There are four folders of unmounted clippings arranged chronologically and six scrapbooks of mounted clippings. Additional clippings containing reviews of Bowles' books will be found in Part IV, Series II. There are also some clippings related to the campaign for Congress in Part IV. Series III.

Nev	wspaper Clippings	
b. 201, f. 1283	1953-1954	1953-1954
	See also: box 201A, folders 4-9	
b. 201, f. 1284	1955-1956	1955-1956
	See also: box 201A, folders 4-9	
b. 201, f. 1285	1957	1957
	English See also: box 201A, folders 4-9	
	See also. Dox 2017, Tolders 4-7	
b. 201, f. 1286	1958 English	1958
	See also: box 201A, folders 4-9	
Scr	apbooks	
b. 201A, f. 1	Ambassador's Report	
b. 201A, f. 2	The New Dimensions of Peace	
b. 201A, f. 2	American Politics in a Revolutionary World	
b. 201A, f. 2	Africa's Challenge to America	
b. 201A, f. 3	Ideas, People and Peace	
b. 201A, f. 3	The Coming Political Breakthrough	
b. 201A, f. 4-9	1953-1958	

## Part V, I: Correspondence, 1959-1960

(27 boxes)

The Correspondence series is divided into three subseries;

- 1) Selected
- 2) Constituent
- 3) General

These divisions follow the organization of the files as they were in the Bowles Congressional office in Washington.

1) Selected Correspondence: The correspondence selected by Bowles' office staff as "VIP" mail. Correspondence with each individual is separately listed in alphabetical order along with the number of incoming and outgoing letters. Besides correspondence and enclosures a file might contain copies of speeches, articles, press releases and campaign publicity produced by the particular individual listed. Correspondents include congressmen, members of the executive branch, personal friends, members of the press, foreign ambassadors and other officials of foreign government, aides, family members, state governors, Democratic National Committee members, and institutions and organizations with which Bowles was affiliated.

The correspondence with congressmen tends to be disappointing, with many routine letters transmitting copies of speeches, acknowledging receipt of press releases and congratulating members on successful campaigns or recent public appearances. There is, however, a substantial file of material for the Democratic Study Group. Other notable exceptions include the correspondence with Senator William Fulbright on mutual security legislation and relations with Pakistan, and with Speaker Sam Rayburn. The correspondence with Thomas E. Morgan, the chairman of the House Committee on Foreign Affairs, is particularly good for discussions of the role of the committee and current problems in foreign affairs.

Bowles corresponded with others on the foreign policy plank in the Democratic platform and on foreign policy issues that arose during the Kennedy campaign. On the foreign policy plank, see the correspondence with Dean Acheson and Senator Fulbright. Discussions of Quemoy and Matsu, Cuba, and Khruschev's visit to the United States can be found in the correspondence with Archibald Cox and John F. Kennedy. The correspondence with Secretary of State Christian Herter is especially good on these topics since it contains memoranda of Bowles' briefings with the Secretary. The Paul Hoffman and David Williams correspondence contains discussions of the United Nations and there are many letters on disarmament from Norman Thomas. The correspondence with Mikhail Menshikov contains two memoranda of Bowles' conversations with the Russian ambassador. Others whose correspondence deals with foreign relations include: Jonathan Bingham, Dwight D. Eisenhower, G. Mennen Williams, and George K.C. Yeh, the Chinese ambassador to the U.S. For Bowles' ideas on the tasks facing the Kennedy administration in the area of foreign affairs, see his correspondence with Dean Rusk.

The bulk of suggestions for the Democratic platform came from the general public and these letters are found in Part V, Series III. There are, however, some suggestions from the "VIP"s in this correspondence. On the civil rights plank see correspondence with Abram Chayes, Martin Luther King, Eleanor Roosevelt, Frances Williams and Harris Wofford. On the economics sections see the correspondence with John Kenneth Galbraith and Leon Keyserling, and on disarmament see the file of Ralph Lapp. For a more general discussion of the platform and its presentation, see correspondence with Paul Butler.

For discussions of Democratic party politics see the files of the Democratic National Committee Advisory Council and Charles Tyroler. Hubert Humphrey and Adlai Stevenson both mention presidential candidacies, and the Stuart Symington and Lyndon Johnson folders contain some of their campaign literature. For Bowles' own role in the Kennedy campaign see correspondence with Abram Chayes, Fred Holborn, John Kennedy, Robert Kennedy, Walt Rostow, Eugene Rostow, Arthur Schlesinger, Jr., Theodore Sorenson, and Harris Wofford. The R. Sargeant Shriver and Harris Wofford correspondence contains an especially explicit discussion of Bowles' inability to campaign against Hubert Humphrey in the Wisconsin primary.

Correspondence with Luis Muñoz-MarÃn contains discussions of the problems within the Democratic party of Puerto Rico.

The correspondence also reflects Bowles' continued association with union leaders James Patton, Walter Reuther, and Victor Reuther, and with press corps members such as James Reston, Lester Markel, Walter Lippmann, and Ralph McGill, and with friends from India, Amrit Kaur and Vijaya Lakshmi Pandit. Reflected in the correspondence also is Bowles' work with various institutions and foundations as he served on the boards of the African-American Institute, the Fletcher School of Law and Diplomacy, the Institute of International Education, and the Rockefeller Foundation. There are interesting letters from Bowles' son, Sam, and his wife, on their experiences teaching in Nigeria.

- 2) Constituent Correspondence: routine correspondence with Bowles' own constituents and with persons around the country seeking his influence or assistance. The bulk of the correspondence is carbon copies of outgoing letters. Because some of the correspondence contains details relating to personal problems with immigrant visas, social security payments, military service, and the like, this correspondence has all been restricted. The files remain in their original order.
- 3) General Correspondence: routine correspondence from the general public. None of the selected "VIP" correspondents of subseries 1 are represented in this section. The correspondence is arranged alphabetically, and consists primarily of letters from job applicants and volunteers, congratulatory messages on appointments, correspondence about book publications, successful public appearances, support for the candidacy of various contenders, requests for copies of speeches, articles on the platform, helpful hints on campaign tactics, and suggestions for appointees in the new administration. At the end of the section there are several folders of mailing lists.

Not all public opinion mail, however, is filed in this section. Public reaction to various speeches and articles is filed with the particular speech or article. Likewise, suggestions for the Democratic platform are filed with the other platform materials in Part V, Series III. Since this filing system was created by the Bowles staff it is impossible to guarantee that there are not areas of overlap or other exceptions in this arrangement.

#### Selected Correspondence

b. 202, f. 1	Acheson, Dean Letters To CB/From CB: 12/13	1959-1960
b. 202, f. 2	Adair, Ross E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
b. 202, f. 2	Adam, Bidwell Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 202, f. 2	Adams, Russell Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 202, f. 2	Adelman, John Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	[1959 or 1960]
b. 202, f. 3-5	African-American Institute	1959-1960
b. 202, f. 6	Agnew, Ann A. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960

	Agree, George	
	See: <u>box 213, folder 227</u>	
b. 202, f. 6	Ahmed, Aziz	1959-1960
	Letters To CB/From CB: 12/5	
b. 202, f. 6	Ahmed, Zahir	1959-1960
,	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	
b. 202, f. 7	Albert, Carl	1959-1960
2. 202,	Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	.,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
b. 202, f. 7	Alexander, Archibald S.	1960
D. 202, 1. 7	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1700
		40.40
b. 202, f. 7	Alexander, Joseph Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 202, f. 7	Alldredge, Charles	1959-1960
	Letters To CB/From CB: 14/13	
b. 202, f. 7	Allen, Charles	1960
	Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	
b. 202, f. 7	Allen, George V.	1959, 1960
	Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	
b. 202, f. 7	Alsop, Joseph W.	1959, 1960
	Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	
b. 202, f. 8	Altschul, Frank	1959, 1960
,	Letters To CB/From CB: 18/8	,
b. 202, f. 8	Americans for Democratic Action, Pittsburgh	1959
5. 202, 1. 0	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1707
b. 202, f. 8	American Youth Festival Organization, Inc.	1960
D. 202, 1. 0	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1700
L 202 f 2		4050 4070
b. 202, f. 8	Amory, Robert Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1959-1960
b. 202, f. 9	Anderson, Clinton P.	1960
	Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	
b. 202, f. 9	Anderson, Dewey	1959-1960
	Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	
b. 202, f. 9	Anderson, Eugenie	1959-1960
	Letters To CB/From CB: 9/9	

b. 202, f. 9	Anderson, LeRoy Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 202, f. 10	Andrade, Victor Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 202, f. 10	Andrews, George Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 202, f. 10	Angraves, Newton E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 202, f. 10	Armstrong, Hamilton Fish Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1959, 1960
b. 202, f. 10	Armstrong, Winifred Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 202, f. 11	Arness, Judith R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 202, f. 11	Arnold, Hans Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 202, f. 11	Arnold, Thurmond Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 202, f. 11	Arpaia, Anthony Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1960
b. 202, f. 11	Arvey, Jacob M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 202, f. 11 b. 202, f. 11		1960 1959, 1960
	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1 Ashley, Thomas Ludlow	
b. 202, f. 11	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1  Ashley, Thomas Ludlow Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1959, 1960
b. 202, f. 11 b. 203, f. 12	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1  Ashley, Thomas Ludlow Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1  Asia Society  Aspinall, Wayne N.	1959, 1960 1959-1960
b. 202, f. 11 b. 203, f. 12 b. 203, f. 13	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1  Ashley, Thomas Ludlow Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1  Asia Society  Aspinall, Wayne N. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  Attwood, William	1959, 1960 1959-1960 1959-1960
b. 202, f. 11 b. 203, f. 12 b. 203, f. 13 b. 203, f. 13	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1  Ashley, Thomas Ludlow Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1  Asia Society  Aspinall, Wayne N. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  Attwood, William Letters To CB/From CB: 6/10  Avery, William H.	1959, 1960 1959-1960 1959-1960 1959-1960

b. 203, f. 15	Bacon, Emory Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1960
b. 203, f. 15	Baggs, William C. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/5	1960
b. 203, f. 16	Bailey, Cleveland M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 203, f. 16	Bailey, John Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7	1959-1960
b. 203, f. 16	Bailey, Stephen Letters To CB/From CB: 11/12	1959-1960
b. 203, f. 16	Baker, Robert G. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1960
b. 203, f. 17	Baldwin, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1959-1960
b. 203, f. 17	Baldwin, Raymond Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959
b. 203, f. 17	Baldwin, William Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1959-1960
b. 203, f. 17	Ball, George Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1960
b. 203, f. 18	Bardacke, Gregory J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 203, f. 18	Baring, Walter S. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 203, f. 18	Barkin, Solomon Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 203, f. 18	Barnet, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1960
b. 203, f. 18	Barr, Joseph W. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1959-1960
b. 203, f. 18	Bartlett, E.L. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959-1960
b. 203, f. 18	Batt, William L., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960

b. 203, f. 19	Beckworth, Lindley Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1959, 1960
b. 203, f. 19	Beirne, J.A. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 203, f. 19	Bell, Mrs. John Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 203, f. 19	Hébert, F. Edward Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 203, f. 19	Benjamin, Robert S. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1959, 1960
b. 203, f. 19	Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. & Phoebe Letters To CB/From CB: 15/16	1959-1960
b. 203, f. 19	Bennett, Charles E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 203, f. 19	Benson, James Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 203, f. 19	Bentley, Alvin M. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 203, f. 20	Benton, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1959-1960
b. 203, f. 21	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 31/17	1959
b. 203, f. 22	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 22/12	1960
b. 202, f. 23	Berkman, Edward O. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/9	1959
b. 202, f. 23	Berle, Adolf A., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1959, 1960
b. 202, f. 23	Berry, E.Y. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 202, f. 23	Bessey, Roy I. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 202, f. 23	Best, Winfield Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960

b. 203, f. 24	Bhabha, J.J. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1959
b. 203, f. 24	Bhatia, Kanta Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 203, f. 24	Biffle, Leslie Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 203, f. 24	Billingsley, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 203, f. 24	Bingham, Alfred M. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1959, 1960
b. 203, f. 24	Bingham, Barry Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1959-1960
b. 203, f. 25	Bingham, Jonathan B. Letters To CB/From CB: 16/8	1959-1960
b. 203, f. 25	Bissell, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1959, 1960
b. 203, f. 25	Bissell, William Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959, 1960
b. 203, f. 25	Bitker, Bruno V. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 203, f. 26	Black, Eugene Letters To CB/From CB: 10/5	1959-1960
b. 203, f. 26	Blair, Edwin F. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 203, f. 26	Blair, William McC. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959
b. 203, f. 26	Blass, Walter P. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 203, f. 26	Blatnik, John A. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959
b. 203, f. 26	Blatt, Genevieve Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 203, f. 27	Boggs, Hale Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959, 1960

b. 203, f. 27	Bohlen, Charles E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 203, f. 27	Boland, Edward Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3	1959, 1960
b. 203, f. 27	Bolling, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 2/15	1959-1960
b. 203, f. 27	Bolte, Brown Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 203, f. 27	Bolte, Charles G. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1959-1960
b. 203, f. 27	Bolten, Seymour Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959-1960
b. 203, f. 27	Bolton, Frances P. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1959-1960
b. 203, f. 28	Bosworth, Karl Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 203, f. 28	Bouton, Margaret D. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 203, f. 28	Bow, Frank T. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1959, 1960
b. 203, f. 28	Bowie, Robert R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 203, f. 28	Bowles, Sally Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 203, f. 29	Bowles, Samuel (mimeographed copies) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/0	1960
b. 203, f. 29	Boyar, Mark Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 203, f. 29	Boykin, Frank W. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 203, f. 29	Boyle, Charles A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1959
b. 204, f. 29	Brademas, John Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1959-1960

b. 204, f. 30	Brand, Vance Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 204, f. 30	Brandeis, Joan (Mrs. William H.) Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 204, f. 30	Brandt, Harry Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 204, f. 30	Brandt, Raymond Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 204, f. 30	Brandt & Brandt Letters To CB/From CB: 5/1 See also: box 244, folder 797	1959
b. 204, f. 30	Brannan, Charles F. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1960
b. 204, f. 30	Brannegan, Mary Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 204, f. 30	Brant, Francis L. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1960
b. 204, f. 31	Breeding, J. Floyd Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 31	Brewster, Daniel B. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 204, f. 31	Brewton, Charles S., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 204, f. 32	Brightman, Samuel C. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 32	Briscoe, John & Martha Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1959
b. 204, f. 32	Bronk, Detlev Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 204, f. 32	Bronson, Leisa Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 32	Brooks, Jack Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 204, f. 32	Brooks, Overton Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960

b. 204, f. 32	Brooks. Mrs. R. Max Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 204, f. 32	Brooks, Robert R.R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959
b. 204, f. 33	Brower, Mike Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 204, f. 33	Brown, Charles H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 33	Brown, Edgar A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 33	Brown, Edmund G. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/9	1959-1960
b. 204, f. 33	Brown, Harrison Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
	Brown, Leonard S. See: box 210, folder 148	
b. 204, f. 33	Brown, Winthrop G. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 204, f. 34	Brucker, Herbert Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 204, f. 34	Brucker, Wilber M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 204, f. 34	Brundage, Percival Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 204, f. 34	Bryan, Travis Letters To CB/From CB: 13/7	1959-1960
b. 204, f. 35	Bryant, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 204, f. 35	Bryson, George & Helen Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 35	Buck, Marie Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 35	Bullitt, Stimson Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960

b. 204, f. 35	Bunche, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 204, f. 35	Bundy, Mrs. William Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 204, f. 35	Bunker, Ellsworth Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 36	Burgess, David S. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/7	1959-1960
b. 204, f. 36	Burgess, George W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 204, f. 36	Burke, Arleigh Letters To CB/From CB: 3/0	1960
b. 204, f. 36	Burke, Frank W. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1960
b. 204, f. 36	Burkhardt, Robert J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 204, f. 37	Burleson, Omar Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 37	Burns, James M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1959-1960
b. 204, f. 37	Burns, John A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/0	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 37	Bush, Prescott Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 204, f. 38	Butler, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 18/20	1959-1960
b. 204, f. 39	Butler, Ralph Starr Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1959-1960
b. 204, f. 39	Buttenwieser, Benjamin J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 204, f. 39	Byrd, Robert C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 204, f. 40	Cabot, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959

b. 204, f. 40	Caccia, Sir Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 204, f. 40	Cafky, William B. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
	Cahn, Julius N. See: box 214, folder 249	
b. 204, f. 40	Campbell, Allan Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 204, f. 40	Campbell, Sheila (Mrs. James) Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 204, f. 40	Campbell, Wallace Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959
b. 204, f. 40	Canfield, Cass Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 204, f. 40	Cannon, Clarence Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 204, f. 40	Capehart, Homer Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1959-1960
b. 204, f. 41	Carey, James B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 41	Carnahan, A.S.J. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 41	Carpenter, L.C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 204, f. 41	Carpenter, Thomas P. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 204, f. 42	Carr, Joe C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 204, f. 42	Carrion, Artura Morales Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 204, f. 42	Carroll, John A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 204, f. 42	Carter, Harry Tyson Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959

b. 204, f. 42	Carter, John Archer Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 204, f. 42	Carter, Steven & Mrs. Carter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 43	Case, Margaret (Mrs. C. Marston) Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 204, f. 43	Case, Ralph E. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1960
b. 204, f. 43	Cavers, David Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959-1960
b. 204, f. 44	Celler, Emmanuel Letters To CB/From CB: 7/3	1959-1960
b. 204, f. 44	Cerrell, Joseph R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 45	Chagala, M.C. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959
b. 204, f. 45	Chan, Jules Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 204, f. 45	Chanderli, A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959
b. <b>204</b> , f. <b>45</b>	Chandler, A.B. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 204, f. 46	Chapin, Arthur Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 204, f. 46	Chapman, Oscar L Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 46	Chatterjee, D.N. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 204, f. 46	Chavez, Dennis Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1	1960
b. 204, f. 47	Chayes, Abram & Mrs. Chayes Letters To CB/From CB: 26/30 See also: box 244, folder 797	1950-1960
b. 204, f. 48	Chiperfield, Robert B. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1959, 1960

b. 204, f. 48	Chubb, Thomas Caldecot Letters To CB/From CB: 9/7	1959-1960
b. 204, f. 48	Church, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1959-1960
b. 204, f. 48	Church, James Scott Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 204, f. 48	Church, Marguerite Stitt Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 49	Cieplinski, Michel Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 204, f. 49	Cisler, Walker Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 49	Clapp, Gordon R Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 204, f. 49	Clark, Charles Patrick Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 204, f. 49	Clark, Frank M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 204, f. 49	Clark, Joseph S. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1959-1960
b. 204, f. 49	Clarke, Ward Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 204, f. 49	Claxton, Philander P., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 50	Clemow, Bice Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959, 1960
b. 204, f. 50	Cleveland, Harlan Letters To CB/From CB: 10/7	1959-1960
b. 204, f. 50	Cleveland, Philip J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 204, f. 50	Clifford, Clark Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. 205, f. 51	Coad, Merwin Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960

b. 205, f. 51	Cochrane, Willard W. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 205, f. 51	Coffin, Frank M. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/12	1959-1960
b. 205, f. 51	Cohelan, Jeffery Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8	1959-1960
b. 205, f. 51	Cohen, Jerome Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 205, f. 51	Cohen, Leonard N. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 205, f. 52	Colautti, Aldo Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 205, f. 52	Cole, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 205, f. 52	Coleman, Katherine A Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 205, f. 52	Coleman, William L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 205, f. 52	Coles, Albert L. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1960
b. 205, f. 52	Collins, LeRoy Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1960
b. 205, f. 52	Collins, Seaborn T. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 205, f. 52	Connally, J.E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 205, f. 52	Connell, A.J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. <b>205</b> , f. <b>52</b>	Conte, Silvio Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. <b>205</b> , f. <b>52</b>	Cooley, Harold D. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 205, f. 53	Coombs, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960

b. 205, f. 53	Coombs, Philip H. & Helen Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1959-1960
b. 205, f. 53	Cooper, John Sherman & Lorraine Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1959-1960
b. 205, f. 53	Corwin, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 205, f. 53	Cotton, Norris Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 205, f. 54	Council on Foreign Relations, Inc.	1959-1960
b. 205, f. 55	Cousins, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8	1959, 1960
b. 205, f. 55	Cowen, Myron M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 205, f. 55	Cowles, John Letters To CB/From CB: 11/9	1959, 1960
b. 205, f. 56	Cox, Archibald Letters To CB/From CB: 4/15	1960
b. 205, f. 57	Craig, Donald Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 205, f. 57	Cranston, Alan Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1959-1960
b. 205, f. 57	Crawford, Boyd Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1959
b. 205, f. 57	Crawford, George Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 205, f. 58	Crites, Robert S. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1960
b. 205, f. 58	Crocker, John Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 205, f. 58	Crowley, Patrick F. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 205, f. 59	Cummings, Bart Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1959, 1960
b. 205, f. 59	Curran, Alice T. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960

b. 205, f. 59	Curtis, Laurence Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1959-1960
b. 205, f. 60	Daddario, Emilio Q. Includes press releases Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1959-1960
b. <b>205</b> , f. 61	Daley, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3	1959, 1960
b. 205, f. 61	Dammann, Tom Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1959, 1960
b. 205, f. 62	Danchik, Bernard R. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1959-1960
b. 205, f. 62	Daniel, Price Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 205, f. 62	Daniels, G. Franklin Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 205, f. 62	Daniels, Jonathan Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 205, f. 62	Darlington, Charles F. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 205, f. 63	Davenport, Mrs. Russell W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 205, f. 63	Davidson, C. Girard Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1959, 1960
b. 205, f. 63	Davis, Clifford Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 205, f. 63	Dayal, Bhaqwat Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 205, f. 64	Dean, Edward Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 205, f. 64	Dean, Vera Micheles Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1959, 1960
b. 205, f. 64	Deane, Philip Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 205, f. 64	DeBakey, Michael E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 205, f. 65	Democratic National Committee Advisory Council - Index of Statements 1956;	1956-1960

b. 205, f. 65	Statements	1957-1958
b. 205, f. 66	Democratic National Committee Advisory Council - Statements	1959
b. 206, f. 66a	Democratic National Committee Advisory Council - Statements	1960
b. 206, f. 67	Democratic National Committee Publicity Division	1959, 1960
b. 206, f. 68	Democratic Study Group. House of Representatives	1959
b. 206, f. 69	Democratic Study Group. House of Representatives	1960
b. 206, f. 70	Dent, John H. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 206, f. 70	Dickey, John Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 206, f. 70	Diggs, Charles C. Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1959, 1960
b. 206, f. 70	Dillon, C. Douglas (includes memoranda) Letters To CB/From CB: 14/13	1959-1960
b. 206, f. 70	Dilworth, Richardson Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 206, f. 71	Dingell, John Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1959-1960
b. 206, f. 71	Dinolt, Lisl Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 206, f. 71	DiSalle, Michael V. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1960
b. 206, f. 71	Dixon, Ralph Pond Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 206, f. 72	Docking, George Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1959, 1960
b. 206, f. 73	Dodd, Thomas J. (includes press releases) Letters To CB/From CB: 8/13	1959-1960
b. <b>206</b> , f. <b>74</b>	Donart, George Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. <b>206</b> , f. <b>74</b>	Dooley, Edwin B Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. <b>206</b> , f. <b>74</b>	Dorn, William J.B. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959, 1960

b. 206, f. 75	Douglas, Paul H. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/11	1959-1960
b. 206, f. 75	Douglas, William O. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. <b>206</b> , f. 75	Doyle, Clyde Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
b. <b>206</b> , f. <b>76</b>	Driscoll, Edgar J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959
b. 206, f. 76	Driscoll, William-M.J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. <b>206</b> , f. 76	Dubrow, Evelyn Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. <b>206</b> , f. <b>76</b>	Duckett, Alfred Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 206, f. 76	Duffy, Louise (Mrs. Ward Everett) Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 206, f. 76	Duke, Angier Biddle Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1959-1960
b. 206, f. 76	Duke, Mrs. Sam Diperna Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 206, f. 77	Dulles, Allen W. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1959-1960
b. 206, f. 77	Duncan, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959 or 1960
b. 206, f. 77	Dunn, Jack B. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 206, f. 77	Durham, Carl T. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 206, f. 77	Durning, Marvin B. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 206, f. 78	Eaton, Cyrus Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959, 1960
b. <b>206</b> , f. 78	Eaton, Mrs. Cyrus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960

b. 206, f. 78	Eaton, Eleanor Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 206, f. 78	Eban, Abba Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959, 1960
b. 206, f. 78	Economist English Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 206, f. 79	Edelman, John W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 206, f. 79	Edmundson, Ed Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1959-1960
b. 206, f. 79	Edwards, India Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 206, f. 79	Egan, William A. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1959, 1960
b. 206, f. 80	Eichelberger, Clark M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 206, f. 80	Eisendrath, Maurice N. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 206, f. 81	Eisenhower, Dwight D. (includes press releases) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1959, 1960
b. 207, f. 81a	Eisenmann, Adelaide & Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1960
b. 207, f. 82	Eliot, Martha M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 207, f. 82	Ellington, Bufford Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 207, f. 82	Elliott, Carl Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 207, f. 82	Elliott, William Y Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 207, f. 82	Ellsworth, John E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 207, f. 82	Ely, Gertrude Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960

b. 207, f. 82	Ely, Roland Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1960
b. 207, f. 83	Emerson, Thomas L. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 207, f. 83	Empie, Paul C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 207, f. 84	Engel, Irving M. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1959, 1960
b. 207, f. 84	Engelhardt, Sam Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 207, f. 84	Engle, Clair Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1959, 1960
b. 207, f. 84	Engleman, Finis E. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/4	1959, 1960
b. 207, f. 85	Englund, George Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1959
b. 207, f. 85	Ensminger, Douglas Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1959-1960
b. 207, f. 85	Erickson, Leif Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 207, f. 86	Ernst, Morris Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959-1960
b. 207, f. 86	Esterline, John Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 207, f. 86	Evans, E.A. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 207, f. 87	Everett, Mrs. Benjamin Bryan Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 207, f. 87	Everett, Gladys Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1969
b. 207, f. 87	Everett, Robert A. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 207, f. 87	Evins, Joe L. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1959, 1960

b. 207, f. 88	Ewell, Raymond Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1959-1960
b. 207, f. 88	Ewing, Oscar Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 207, f. 89	Fairfield, W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 207, f. 89	Fallon, George H. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 207, f. 89	Farbstein, Leonard Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. 207, f. 89	Fascell, Dante B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1959, 1960
b. 207, f. 89	Feinberg, Abraham Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 207, f. 89	Fidell, Eugene Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 207, f. 90	Finletter, Thomas K. Letters To CB/From CB: 15/13	1959-1960
b. 207, f. 91	Finley, Robert C. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1959, 1960
b. 207, f. 91	Fisher, John Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1959, 1960
b. 207, f. 91	Fisher, O.C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 207, f. 91	Fisher, Wayne Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 207, f. 92	Flanagan, Bernard J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 207, f. 92	Fletcher, C. Scott Letters To CB/From CB: 12/6	1959-1960
b. 207, f. 93	Fletcher School of Law and Diplomacy Letters To CB/From CB: 8/4	1960
b. 207, f. 94	Flewell, Edith L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/2	1960

b. 207, f. 95	Flood, Daniel J. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959
b. 207, f. 95	Flues, A. Gilmore Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 207, f. 95	Flynn, Gerald T Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
b. 207, f. 96	Fogarty, John E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 207, f. 96	Foley, Edward H. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1959, 1960
b. 207, f. 96	Foley, John R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 207, f. 96	Folger, Katherine Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3	1959
b. 207, f. 97	Forand, Aime Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. 207, f. 97	Forbes, Robert G. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 207, f. 97	Foreman, Clark Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 207, f. 97	Forster, Mary C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 207, f. 97	Fortas, Abe Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1960
b. 207, f. 97	Foster, Grover B. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 207, f. 98	Fountain, L.H. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1959, 1960
b. 207, f. 98	Fox, Jeanne (Mrs. Harry) Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 207, f. 99	Fraim, Freeman W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 207, f. 99	Frank, Sundel Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960

b. 207, f. 99	Fredericks, J. Wayne Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 207, f. 99	Freeman, Orville Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1959, 1960
b. 207, f. 99	Friedel, Samuel N. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 207, f. 99	Fromm, Erich Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1959-1960
b. 207, f. 100	Fulbright, J. William & Mrs. Betty Letters To CB/From CB: 16/19	1959-1960
b. 207, f. 101	Fulton, James G. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1959-1960
b. 207, f. 101	Furcolo, Foster Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1959-1960
b. 207, f. 102	Galbraith, John Kenneth Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959-1960
b. 207, f. 102	Gallagher, Cornelius Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1959-1960
b. 207, f. 102	Gallup, George Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959
b. 207, f. 102	Gardner, Richard N. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 207, f. 102	Gardner, Trevor Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1960
b. 207, f. 102	Garnsey, Morris E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 207, f. 103	Gary, Charles B Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1959, 1960
b. 207, f. 103	Gary, J. Vaughan Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1959-1960
b. 207, f. 103	Gathings, E.C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 207, f. 104	Gelman, Norman I. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960

b. 207, f. 104	Gensberg, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 207, f. 104	Ghosh, Sudhir Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 207, f. 105	Giamo, Robert N. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1959, 1960
b. 207, f. 105	Gibbons, William C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959
b. <b>207,</b> f. <b>105</b>	Gibbs, William Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 207, f. 106	Gilbert, Richard P. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. <b>207</b> , f. <b>106</b>	Gilpatric, Roswell L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 207, f. 106	Ginsburg, David & Mrs. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1959-1960
b. 208, f. 107	Godley, Lloyd Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 208, f. 107	Godsey, Roy Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 208, f. 107	Goetz, Betty Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 208, f. 108	Golan, J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 208, f. 108	Goldberg, Arthur Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1960
b. 208, f. 108	Goodwin, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1960
b. 208, f. 109	Gore, Albert Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1959-1960
b. 208, f. 109	Gorman, Mike Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 208, f. 109	Gormley, Martin E., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959

b. 208, f. 110	Graff, Robert D. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1959, 1960
b. 208, f. 111	Graham, William L. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 208, f. 111	Gravel, Camille F., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1959, 1960
b. 208, f. 111	Gray, James H. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 208, f. 111	Gray, Kenneth J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1959
b. 208, f. 111	Gray, L.P. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 208, f. 111	Graybill, Leo C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 208, f. 112	Green, Edith Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 208, f. 112	Green, Theodore Francis Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959-1960
b. 208, f. 112	Green, William J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 208, f. 112	Gresham, Mary Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959, 1960
b. 208, f. 112	Grewe, Wilhelm G Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 208, f. 113	Griffin, Allen Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 208, f. 113	Griswold, A. Whitney Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 208, f. 113	Grothe, Peter Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 208, f. 114	Gruening, Ernest Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1959, 1960
	Gschnitzer, Franz See: box 211, folder 174	

b. 208, f. 114	Gunther, John Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 208, f. 114	Gurney, Alice Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 208, f. 115	Hagen, Harlan Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 208, f. 115	Hahn, Lorna Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 208, f. 115	Hall, David M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 208, f. 115	Hall, Helen Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 208, f. 115	Halpern, Seymour Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 208, f. 116	Hammerskjold, Dag Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1960
b. 208, f. 116	Hampton, Ben Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 208, f. 116	Hansen, Carl F. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 208, f. 116	Harding, Ken Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 208, f. 117	Hargrove, Gale Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1959-1960
b. 208, f. 117	Harman, Avraham Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 208, f. 117	Harper, Tom Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 208, f. 117	Harper & Brothers Letters To CB/From CB: 16/5 See also: box 244, folder 797	1959-1960
b. 208, f. 118	Harriman, W. Averell Letters To CB/From CB: 7/14	1959-1960
b. 208, f. 119	Harris, Herb Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960

b. 208, f. 119	Harris, Oren Letters To CB/From CB: 3/0	1960
b. 208, f. 119	Harris, Ruby Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 208, f. 119	Harris, Seymour Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1959, 1960
b. 208, f. 119	Harrison, George M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 208, f. 119	Harrison, Gilbert A. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1959, 1960
b. 208, f. 119	Harrison, Selig Letters To CB/From CB: 4/7	1959, 1960
b. 208, f. 120	Hart, Adelaide Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 208, f. 120	Hart, Eugene Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 208, f. 120	Hart, George C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 208, f. 120	Hart, Henry M., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1960
b. 208, f. 120	Hart, Philip Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1959, 1960
b. 208, f. 120	Hartke, Vance Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 208, f. 120	Hartnett, Al Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 208, f. 120	Harvey, Albert & Agnes Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 208, f. 121	Hauck, Arthur A. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 208, f. 121	Haussamen, Crane Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1959, 1960
b. 208, f. 121	Hautekiet, Adrien Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960

b. 208, f. 121	Hays, Brooks Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1960
b. 208, f. 122	Hays, Mortimer Letters To CB/From CB: 15/8	1959, 1960
b. 208, f. 123	Hays, Wayne L. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/9	1959, 1960
b. 208, f. 124	Moreno, José Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 208, f. 124	Hechler, Ken Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 208, f. 124	Heckler, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 208, f. 124	Heckscher, August Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 208, f. 124	Hedgeman, Anna Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 208, f. 124	Heil, Esther M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 208, f. 125	Heiliger, Edward Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 208, f. 125	Hellenthal, John S. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 208, f. 125	Heller, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1959, 1960
b. 208, f. 125	Helstein, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 208, f. 125	Hemphill, Robert W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 208, f. 125	Henchel, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 208, f. 125	Henderson, Loy W. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1960
b. 208, f. 125	Hennings, Tom Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	[1959 or 1960]

b. 208, f. 126	Henry, Larry L. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 208, f. 126	Henson, Francis A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1959
b. 208, f. 126	Herrick, Elinore Morehouse Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1959, 1960
b. 208, f. 127	Herter, Christian (includes four memoranda of meetings) Letters To CB/From CB: 13/13	1959-1960
b. 208, f. 128	Hertzberg, Sidney Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1959-1960
b. 208, f. 128	Hesburgh, Theodore M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 208, f. 128	Hewitt, Don W. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 209, f. 128a	Hildreth, Horace A Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 209, f. 128a	Hill, David L. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 209, f. 128a	Hill, Dumond Peck Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
	Hill, Lister See: box 216, folder291	
b. 209, f. 128a	Hill, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 209, f. 128a	Hilles, Charles D., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 209, f. 129	Hochschild, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 209, f. 129	Hodges, Luther H. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 209, f. 129	Hoey, Jane M. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1959, 1960
b. 209, f. 129	Hoffman, Hallock Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959

b. 209, f. 130	Hoffman, Paul G. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/5	1959-1960
b. 209, f. 131	Hogan, Earl Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959, 1960
b. 209, f. 131	Holahan, Tommy Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 209, f. 131	Holborn, Fred Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5	1959, 1960
b. 209, f. 131	Holifield, Chet Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1959-1960
b. 209, f. 131	Holland, Elmer Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. 209, f. 131	Holland, Spesard L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 209, f. 131	Holloran, Mark R. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 209, f. 131	Holt, Constance Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959-1960
b. 209, f. 131	Holt, George Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1960
b. 209, f. 131	Holtzman, Lester Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 209, f. 131	Holtzmann, Fanny Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 209, f. 132	Hook, Keith B. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959, 1960
b. 209, f. 132	Hooker, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 209, f. 132	Hoover, John Edgar Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 209, f. 132	Horowitz, William Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 209, f. 132	Horton, Myles Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1959, 1960

b. 209, f. 133	Hourani, Cecil Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 209, f. 133	Houser, George Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 209, f. 133	Hovet, Thomas, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 209, f. 133	Howe, Arthur Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 209, f. 133	Howe, John Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1959
b. 209, f. 133	Howes, Davis Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1960
b. 209, f. 133	Hoyt, Palmer Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 209, f. 134	Huddleston, George Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 209, f. 134	Hume, David Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 209, f. 134	Humelsine, Carlisle Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 209, f. 135	Humphrey, Hubert H. Letters To CB/From CB: 22/23	1959-1960
b. 209, f. 136	Humphrey, Hubert - Press Releases, Newsletters, and Other Publicity	
b. 209, f. 137	Hunt, Mrs. Douglas Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959-1960
b. 209, f. 137	Hutchins, Robert M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959
b. 209, f. 137	Hutton, William A. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 209, f. 137	Hyde, Anthony Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 209, f. 138	Institute of International Education	1959, 1960
b. 209, f. 139	Iorio, D. Thomas Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960

b. 209, f. 139	Irwin, Donald J. (includes press releases) Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1959, 1960
b. 209, f. 139	Ishii, Riyoka Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 209, f. 139	Ittleson, Blanche Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. 209, f. 140	Jackson, Donald L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
	Jackson, Lady Robert See: box 218, folder 316	
b. 209, f. 141	Jackson, Henry M. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1959, 1960
b. 209, f. 142	Jackson, Kennell, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 209, f. 142	Jackson, Mahalia Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 209, f. 142	Jacobs, Samuel Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 209, f. 142	Jarman, John Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 209, f. 142	Javits, Jacob Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 209, f. 142	Jefferies, Richard M. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 209, f. 143	Jeffrey, Mildred Letters To CB/From CB: 11/11	1959-1960
b. 209, f. 143	Jeffrey, Sharon Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 209, f. 144	Jessup, Philip C. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/4	1959-1960
b. 209, f. 145	Johnson, Byron L. Letters To CB/From CB: 14/14	1959-1960
b. 209, f. 146	Johnson, Joseph E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959

b. 209, f. 146	Johnson, Harold T. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959, 1960
b. 209, f. 146	Johnson, Lester Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
b. 209, f. 147	Johnson, Lyndon B. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/14	1959-1960
b. 210, f. 148	Johnson, Mordecai Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 210, f. 149	Johnson, Stanley A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1959, 1960
b. 210, f. 149	Johnson, Thomas F. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 210, f. 149	Johnston, Eric Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1959, 1960
b. 210, f. 149	Johnston, Olin D. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
b. 210, f. 149	Jonas, Gilbert Letters To CB/From CB: 5/1	1959, 1960
b. 210, f. 149	Jones, Boisfeuillet Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 210, f. 150	Jones, Peter Letters To CB/From CB: 9/12	1959-1960
b. 210, f. 151	Jones, Robert E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 210, f. 151	Jones, Shep [S. Shepard?] Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 210, f. 151	Jorgensen, A.N. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1959
b. 210, f. 152	Joyce, Jean Letters To CB/From CB: 8/17	1959-1960
b. 210, f. 153	Judd, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7	1959-1960
b. 210, f. 154	Kaplan, Jack M. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1959

b. 210, f. 154	Karelsen, Frank E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 210, f. 155	Kasen, George A. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959, 1960
b. 210, f. 155	Kastenmeier, Robert W. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1959, 1960
b. 210, f. 155	Kaur, Rajkumari Amrit Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1959-1960
b. 210, f. 156	Kefauver, Estes Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959-1960
b. 210, f. 156	Keith, A.M. (Sandy) Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 210, f. 156	Kelley, John J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959-1960
b. 210, f. 156	Kelly, David G. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 210, f. 156	Kelly, Edna Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1959-1960
b. 210, f. 157	Kempe, C. Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1959, 1960
b. 210, f. 157	Kenen, I.L. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1960
b. 210, f. 157	Kenen, Peter Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 210, f. 158	Kennan, George Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959-1960
b. 210, f. 158	Kennedy, Edward M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 210, f. 159	Kennedy, John F. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/20	1959
b. 210, f. 160	Kennedy, John F. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/22	1960 January- June
b. 210, f. 161	Kennedy, John F. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1960 July- August

b. 210, f. 162	Kennedy, John F Letters To CB/From CB: 0/10	1960 September 5-14
b. 210, f. 163	Kennedy, John F. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/6	1960 September 21-30
b. 210, f. 164	Kennedy, John F. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/19	1960 October
b. 210, f. 165	Kennedy, John F. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/10	1960 November- December
b. 210, f. 166	Kennedy, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 8/19	1959, 1960
b. 210, f. 167	Kennedy, Thomas Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 210, f. 167	Kennedy, W. John Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. <b>211</b> , f. <b>168</b>	Kent, Roger Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1959-1960
b. <b>211</b> , f. <b>168</b>	Keogh, Eugene J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 211, f. 168	Keogh, John Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 211, f. 169	Kern, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 211, f. 169	Kerr, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 211, f. 169	Ketchum, Omar B. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. <b>211</b> , f. <b>169</b>	Key, David Mckendree Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 211, f. 169	Keyserling, Leon H. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/3	1959-1960
b. 211, f. 169	Keyserling, Mary Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 211, f. 170	Kilgore, Joe M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959

b. 211, f. 170	King, Cecil Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 211, f. 170	King, David S. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959
b. 211, f. 170	King, Martin Luther, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 170	King, Wunsz Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. <b>211</b> , f. <b>171</b>	Kirschner, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 211, f. 171	Kirwan, Michael J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 171	Kissinger, Henry A. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/9	1959-1960
b. 211, f. 172	Kloman, Erasmus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1960
b. 211, f. 172	Klutznick, Philip M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 211, f. 172	Knight, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1960
b. 211, f. 172	Kobak, Edgar Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 211, f. 172	Kohn, Louis A. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 172	Kotite, Phyllis Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1960
b. 211, f. 173	Kowalski, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 9/7	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 174	Kramer, Herbert J. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 174	Kramer, Sid Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 211, f. 174	Kreisky, Bruno Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960

b. 211, f. 174	Krimm, Arthur Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 174	Kripalani, J.P. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 211, f. 174	Krishnayya, Jaswant Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 211, f. 174	Kroll, Jack Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. <b>211,</b> f. <b>175</b>	Kurtz, Howard G. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 211, f. 175	Kust, Matthew J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 211, f. 176	Ladejinsky, Wolf Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. <b>211,</b> f. <b>176</b>	Lally, Jeanne Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 211, f. 176	Lamont, Austin Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1960
b. 211, f. 176	Lamont, Thomas S. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 177	Lane, John D. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1960
b. 211, f. 177	Langen, Odin Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 211, f. 177	Lanham, Samuel M.S. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 211, f. 177	Lanigan, James S. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 211, f. 177	Lanphier, Thomas G., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 211, f. 178	Lape, Esther Everett Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 178	Lapp, Ralph E. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1960

b. 211, f. 178	Lardner, Rice Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 178	LaRoche, Chester J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 211, f. 179	Lasker, Mary (Mrs. Albert) Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1959-1960
b. 211, f. 179	Last, D. Murray Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 211, f. 179	Lathem, Thais Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 180	Laubach, Frank C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 211, f. 180	Lausche, Frank J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 180	Laves, Walter H.C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 180	Lawrence, David L. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1960
b. 211, f. 181	Leder, George Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 211, f. 181	Lee, Maurice Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	[1959 or 1960]
b. 211, f. 181	Lee, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 211, f. 181	Lehman, Herbert Letters To CB/From CB: 6/2	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 181	Lemire, Hugh J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 211, f. 182	Lesinski, John Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 211, f. 182	Leventhal, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 211, f. 182	Levering, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959-1960

b. 211, f. 182	Levitas, S.M. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 211, f. 182	Lewis, Alfred Baker Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959-1960
b. 211, f. 183	Libonanti, Roland V. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 211, f. 183	Lieberman, Arnold Letters To CB/From CB: 8/5	1959-1960
b. 211, f. 183	Liebman, Frieda Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 211, f. 184	Life English Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1960
b. 211, f. 184	Lilienthal, David E. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1960
b. 211, f. 185	Lincoln, Evelyn Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1960
b. 211, f. 185	Linde, Ernst Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 211, f. 185	Lindsay, John V. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 186	Lobl, Herbert M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. <b>211</b> , f. <b>186</b>	Lockhard, Duane Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 186	Loder, Theodore Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 211, f. 186	Lodge, George C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 211, f. 187	Logue, Edward J. Letters To CB/From CB: 15/9	1959-1960
b. 211, f. 187	Logue, John Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 188	Long, Coleman Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960

b. 211, f. 188	Long, Russell B. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 188	Longo, James E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 188	Longstreet, Ethel Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 211, f. 188	Lorentz, Pare Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 211, f. 189	Loser, J. Carlton Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 211, f. 189	Louchheim, Katie Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1960
b. 211, f. 189	Louchheim, Walter, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 211, f. 189	Loveless, Herschel C. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1960
b. 211, f. 189	Lovestone, Jay Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 211, f. 189	Lovett, Robert A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 211, f. 189	Low, Stuart M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 211, f. 189	Lubin, Isador Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 211, f. 190	Lucas, Joseph Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 190	Lund, Harald H. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
b. 211, f. 190	Lundquist, Edwin D. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 212, f. 191	Maass, Arthur Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 212, f. 191	MacAlister, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959, 1960

b. 212, f. 191	McCarthy, Eugene Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. 212, f. 191	McCloskey, Matthew H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1960
b. 212, f. 191	McCormack, Carlos Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 212, f. 192	McCormack, John W. Letters To CB/From CB: 18/16	1959-1960
b. 212, f. 192	McCracken, Tracy S. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 212, f. 192	McCullough, George Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 212, f. 193	McCullough, Maxwell Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1960
b. 212, f. 193	McDevitt, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 212, f. 193	MacDonald, Winifred Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959-1960
b. 212, f. 193	McDougal, Myras S. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 212, f. 194	McDowell, Harris B., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1959-1960
b. 212, f. 194	McDowell, Joseph H. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 212, f. 194	McElroy, Neil Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 212, f. 194	McElvain, Lee Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 212, f. 194	McFall, John J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 212, f. 195	McGee, Gale W. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 212, f. 195	McGhee, George C. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960

b. 212, f. 195	McGill, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 4/8	1959-1960
b. 212, f. 195	McGovern, George (2 items from McGovern for Senate Committee 1960) Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1959-1960
b. 212, f. 196	McLarney, Thomas J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 212, f. 196	McLaughlin, John R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 212, f. 196	McLaughlin, Robert E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 212, f. 196	MacLeish, Archibald Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959
b. 212, f. 197	McMerriman, Francis J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 212, f. 197	McMillan, John L. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 212, f. 197	McNamara, Pat Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 212, f. 197	McNichols, Steve Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 212, f. 197	Macomber, William B. Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959-1960
b. 212, f. 197	McWeeney, John G. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 212, f. 198	Magnuson, Don Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1959-1960
b. 212, f. 198	Magnuson, Paul B. & Laura Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959
b. 212, f. 199	Mahon, George Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. 212, f. 199	Mahoney, Florence Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959-1960
b. 212, f. 199	Maiwandwal, Mohammed Hashim Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1960

b. 212, f. 200	Malenloaum, Wilfred Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959
b. 212, f. 200	Mallinger, Joyce Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 212, f. 201	Manning, Bayless Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1960
b. 212, f. 201	Mansfield, Mike Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1959, 1960
b. 212, f. 202	Marcy, Carl Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 212, f. 202	Markel, Lester Letters To CB/From CB: 12/9	1959, 1960
b. 212, f. 203	Marshall Burke Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1 See also: box 210, folder 148	1960
b. 212, f. 203	Marshall, Charles Burton Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1959, 1960
b. 212, f. 203	Martin, Dolores M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 212, f. 204	Martin, Ed Letters To CB/From CB: 7/3	1960
b. 212, f. 204	Marvin, Langdon P., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 212, f. 204	Masey, Jack Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 212, f. 204	Mason, Robert N. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 212, f. 204	Mason, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 212, f. 205	Matthew, M.O. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1960
b. 212, f. 205	Matthews, D.R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 212, f. 205	Mauldin, Edward Fennel Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1960

b. 212, f. 205	Maule, Robert N. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1960
b. 212, f. 205	Maualankar Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959
b. 212, f. 205	Maxwell, Christine Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 212, f. 205	Mboya, Tom Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 212, f. 206	Means, Gardiner Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1960
b. 212, f. 207	Medlock, Julie Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959-1960
b. 212, f. 208	Mehta, Asoka Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
b. 212, f. 208	Mendes France, Pierre Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 212, f. 208	Menon, K.P.S. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 212, f. 208	Menon, N.B. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 212, f. 208 b. 212, f. 209		1959 1959-1960
	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0  Menshikov, Mikhail A. (also 2 memoranda by Bowles re/Meetings with Menshikov)	
b. 212, f. 209	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0  Menshikov, Mikhail A. (also 2 memoranda by Bowles re/Meetings with Menshikov)  Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4  Merena, Helen	1959-1960
b. 212, f. 209 b. 212, f. 210	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0  Menshikov, Mikhail A. (also 2 memoranda by Bowles re/Meetings with Menshikov)  Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4  Merena, Helen  Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1  Merritt, Marjorie	1959-1960 1959
b. 212, f. 209 b. 212, f. 210 b. 212, f. 210	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0  Menshikov, Mikhail A. (also 2 memoranda by Bowles re/Meetings with Menshikov)  Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4  Merena, Helen  Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1  Merritt, Marjorie  Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1  Merrow, Chester E.	1959-1960 1959 1959-1960
b. 212, f. 209 b. 212, f. 210 b. 212, f. 210 b. 212, f. 210	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0  Menshikov, Mikhail A. (also 2 memoranda by Bowles re/Meetings with Menshikov)  Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4  Merena, Helen  Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1  Merritt, Marjorie  Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1  Merrow, Chester E.  Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3  Metcalf, Lee  Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1959-1960 1959 1959-1960 1959, 1960

b. 212, f. 211	Meyer, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1959, 1960
b. 212, f. 211	Meyner, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1960
b. 212, f. 212	Michaelis, Arnold Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1959
b. 212, f. 212	Mignone, A. Frederick Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 212, f. 213	Miller, Clem Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1959-1960
b. 212, f. 213	Miller, Edward G. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 212, f. 213	Miller, Emma Guffey Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 212, f. 214	Miller, Francis P. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1960
b. 212, f. 214	Miller, George P. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. 212, f. 214	Miller, William M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 212, f. 215	Millikan, Max F. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 212, f. 215	Mills, Wilbur D. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1959, 1960
b. 212, f. 215	Mirel, Larry Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1959, 1960
b. 212, f. 215	Mitchell, James P. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	[1959 or 1960]
b. 212, f. 215	Mitchell, Ronald A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 212, f. 216	Moe, Henry Allen Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 212, f. 216	Moeller, Walter H. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960

b. 212, f. 216	Monagan, John S. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1959-1960
b. 212, f. 216	Mondale, Walter F. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 213, f. 217	Monnet, Jean Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959
b. 213, f. 217	Monroney, A.S. Mike Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1959, 1960
b. 213, f. 217	Montgomery, Eleanor Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 213, f. 217	Montgomery, John D. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 213, f. 217	Montoya, Joseph M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 213, f. 217	Moorhead, William S Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 213, f. 218	Morgan, Edward P. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1959, 1960
b. 213, f. 219	Morgan, Thomas E Letters To CB/From CB: 12/21	1959-1960
b. 213, f. 219	Morison, H. Graham Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 213, f. 220	Morris, Toby Letters To CB/From CB: 3/0	1959, 1960
b. 213, f. 220	Morrison, James H. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1959, 1960
b. 213, f. 220	Morse, Wayne Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1959-1960
b. 213, f. 220	Mortimer, Charles G. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 213, f. 221	Mosely, Philip E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 213, f. 221	Moss, Frank E. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960

b. 213, f. 221	Moss, John E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 213, f. 221	Moulder, Morgan M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 213, f. 221	Moyer, Raymond T. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 213, f. 222	Multer, Abraham J. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1959-1960
b. 213, f. 222	Munnell, William A. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959-1960
b. 213, f. 223	Muñoz Marín, Luis Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8	1959-1960
b. 213, f. 224	Murphy, Charles S. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1959, 1960
b. 213, f. 224	Murphy, Richard J. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1959, 1960
b. 213, f. 224	Murphy, William T. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1959-1960
b. 213, f. 225	Muskie, Edmund S. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1959-1960
b. 213, f. 225	Musmanno, Michael A. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 213, f. 336	Nair, P. Govindan Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 213, f. 336	Nash, Philleo Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. 213, f. 336	Nathan, Robert R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/6	1959, 1960
b. 213, f. 336	Nation English Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 213, f. 227	National Committee for an Effective Congress	1959-1960
b. 213, f. 228	National Farmers Union Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1960
	National Planning Association See: box 210, folder 149	

b. 213, f. 228	Nayar, Balden Raj Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959
b. 213, f. 229	Nehemkis, Peter R., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 213, f. 229	Nehru, Jawaharlal Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1959-1960
b. 213, f. 229	Nelson, Anchor Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 213, f. 229	Nelson, Gaylord Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 213, f. 229	Nestingen, Ivan A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 213, f. 230	Neuberger, Richard L. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959
b. 213, f. 230	Neuberger, Maurine B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 213, f. 230	Neustadt, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 213, f. 230	Newton, Ray Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959
b. 213, f. 231	Nikoloric, L.A. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1959-1960
b. 213, f. 232	Nixon, Richard - Press Releases only	1959
b. 213, f. 232	Nitze, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1959, 1960
b. 213, f. 232	Nkruma, Kwama Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 213, f. 232	Nolte, Richard H. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 213, f. 233	Norberg, Donald A Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959, 1960
b. 213, f. 233	Norman, Dorothy Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1959, 1960
b. 213, f. 233	Norrell, William F.	1960

b. 213, f. 233	Noyes, David M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 213, f. 233	Nu, U Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 213, f. 233	Nuveen, John Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1960
b. 213, f. 234	Oakes, George W. & Susan Letters To CB/From CB: 13/12	1959-1960
b. 213, f. 234	O'Brien, Dorothy G. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 213, f. 234	O'Brien, Thomas J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 213, f. 235	O'Donnell, Kenneth P. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 213, f. 235	O'Dwyer, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1959, 1960
b. 213, f. 235	O'Hara, Barratt Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. 213, f. 235	O'Hara, James G. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 213, f. 235	O'Konski, Alvin E Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 213, f. 235	Oldham, Helen Letters To CB/From CB: 11/7	1960
b. 213, f. 235	Oliver, James C. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1959, 1960
b. 213, f. 235	O'Neill, Thomas P. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 213, f. 236	Operation-Crossroads Africa, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1960
b. 214, f. 237	O'Shaughnessy, Elim Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959
b. 214, f. 237	Overstreet, Alan Burr Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959

b. 214, f. 237	Overstreet, Harry & Bonaro Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7	1959-1960
b. 214, f. 238	Pace, Stephen Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 214, f. 238	Pacht, Jerry Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 214, f. 238	Pacht, Rudolph Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 214, f. 238	Padhye, Subhash P. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 238	Padilla, Esteban Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5	1960
b. 214, f. 238	Page, Homer Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 214, f. 238	Paley, William S. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 214, f. 238	Palmer, C.F. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 214, f. 238	Palmer, Norman D. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 239	Pandit, Vijaya Lakshmi Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959
b. 214, f. 239	Pantaleoni, Helenka Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 214, f. 239	Park, Richard L. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1959-1960
b. 214, f. 240	Parker, Harrison Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 240	Parker, Sally Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 214, f. 240	Parsons, J. Graham Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1960
b. 214, f. 240	Parton, Margaret Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960

b. 214, f. 241	Passett, Barry Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959
b. 214, f. 241	Passman, Otto E. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 241	Patman, Wright Letters To CB/From CB: 4/0	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 241	Patrick, Baxter S. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 214, f. 241	Patterson, John Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 214, f. 241	Patterson, William D. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 242	Patton, James G. Letters To CB/From CB: 32/17	1959-1960
b. 214, f. 243	Peabody, Endicott Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 243	Pearson, Lester B. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959-1960
b. 214, f. 243	Peffer, Nathaniel Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1959-1960
b. 214, f. 244	Pell, Claiborne Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1960
b. 214, f. 244	Pell, John H.G. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 214, f. 244	Pelton-Jacobs, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1960
b. 214, f. 244	Pelz, Richard K. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 214, f. 244	Pepper, Claude Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 214, f. 245	Percy, Charles H. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1960
b. 214, f. 245	Perkins, Carl D. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960

b. 214, f. 245	Perkins, Frances Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 214, f. 245	Perlman, Jess Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 214, f. 245	Perlman, Philip B. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 245	Perlstein, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 214, f. 246	Pettit, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 214, f. 246	Phelps, Edward F., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 214, f. 246	Philbin, Philip J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 214, f. 246	Pickett, Clarence E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 246	Pickett, John F., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1959
b. 214, f. 246	Pierson, John H.G. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 214, f. 247	Pilcher, J.L. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 247	Pillai, N.R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959
b. 214, f. 247	Pitkin, Royce S. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 214, f. 247	Pitt, Malcolm Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 214, f. 247	Platzer, Wilfried Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 214, f. 248	Polier, Shad and Justine Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959
b. 214, f. 248	Pollard, Ernest C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960

b. 214, f. 248	Pollard, Violet McW. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 214, f. 248	Pomerance, Josephine Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 214, f. 248	Pope, Arthur Upham Letters To CB/From CB: 8/5	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 248	Pope, Thomas H. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 214, f. 249	Poppen, James L. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/10	1959-1960
b. 214, f. 250	Porter, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 15/6	1959-1960
b. 214, f. 251	Porter, Harry F. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 251	Potter, William S. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 214, f. 251	Powell, Adam Clayton Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 251	Poynter, Nelson Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1959
b. 214, f. 252	Pratt, George D., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 252	Prendergast, Michael H. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. <b>214</b> , f. <b>252</b>	Prokop, Stanley A. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 214, f. 252	Proxmire, William Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 252	Prud'homme, Hector Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1959
b. 214, f. 253	Pucinski, Roman Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 253	Putnam, Roger L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959

b. 214, f. 254	Quigley, James M. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 254	Quimby, Thomas H.E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	196-
b. 214, f. 254	Quinlan, Oswald Desmond Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 214, f. 254	Quinones, Horacio Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 214, f. 255	Rabinavicius, Henri Kas Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959
b. 214, f. 255	Radcliffe, George L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 255	Radhakrishnan, S. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 255	Rae, Saul F. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 214, f. 256	Ragland, Martha Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1959-1960
b. <b>214</b> , f. <b>256</b>	Rains, Albert Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. <b>214</b> , f. <b>256</b>	Ramirez, Charles E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 214, f. 256	Randolph, Jennings Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 214, f. 256	Rauh, Joseph L., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 214, f. 256	Rawlings, Calvin W. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 214, f. 257	Rayburn, Sam Letters To CB/From CB: 8/14	1959-1960
b. 214, f. 258	Redding, John M.	1960
b. 214, f. 258	Reed, Edward Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 214, f. 258	Reeves, Paul W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1959, 1960

b. 214, f. 258	Reid, Escott Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 259	Reimer, Everett W. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 214, f. 259	Reinsch, Leonard Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 214, f. 259	Rendeiro, Francisco Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 214, f. 259	Reston, James B. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1959
b. 214, f. 259	Reuss, Henry S. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 260	Reuther, Victor Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8	1959, 1960
b. 214, f. 261	Reuther, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1959-1960
b. 215, f. 262	Rhodes, John J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 215, f. 262	Rhyne, Charles S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1959
b. 215, f. 262	Rice, Andrew E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 215, f. 262	Ribicoff, Abraham A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 215, f. 262	Riddleberger, James W. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1959
b. 215, f. 263	Riesman, David Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1959, 1960
b. 215, f. 263	Riley, Roderick H. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959, 1960
b. 215, f. 263	Rivers, Ralph J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1959, 1960
b. 215, f. 263	Roberts, Dennis J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960

b. 215, f. 263	Roberts, Willa Mae Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 215, f. 264	Robinson, Jackie Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1959, 1960
b. 215, f. 264	Rockefeller, John D. III Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3 See also: box 203, folder 12	1959, 1960
	Rockefeller, Laurence S. See: box 215, folders 265-267	
b. 215, f. 264	Rockefeller, Nelson Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1959, 1960
b. 215, f. 265-267	Rockefeller Brothers Fund	1959-1960
b. 215, f. 268	Rogatnick, Joseph H. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1960
b. 215, f. 268	Rogers, James G., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/5	1959, 1960
b. 215, f. 268	Rogers, Kathie Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 215, f. 268	Rogers, William D. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 215, f. 269	Roijen, J.H. van Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. 215, f. 269	Rooney, John J. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 215, f. 269	Roosevelt, Eleanor Letters To CB/From CB: 15/15	1959-1960
b. 215, f. 270	Roosevelt, James Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1959, 1960
b. 215, f. 270	Roper, Elmo Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1959, 1960
b. 215, f. 271	Rose, Alex Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 215, f. 271	Rose, John M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960

b. 215, f. 271	Rosellini, Albert D Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 215, f. 271	Rosenberg, Anna M. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1960
	Rosenblatt, Maurice See: <u>box 213, folder 227</u>	
b. 215, f. 272	Rosenfield, Harry N. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 215, f. 272	Rosengarten, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 215, f. 272	Rosenman, Samuel I. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1960
b. 215, f. 272	Rosenthal, Douglas Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 215, f. 272	Ross, Malcolm Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 215, f. 273	Rostow, Eugene Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8	1959, 1960
b. 215, f. 273	Rostow, Walt Whitman Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1960
b. 215, f. 274	Rotival, Maurice E.H. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959, 1960
b. 215, f. 274	Roush, J. Edward Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1960
b. 215, f. 274	Rowe, F. Walter, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/8	1959, 1960
b. 215, f. 274	Rowe, Lucius S. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 215, f. 275	Rubin, Morris Letters To CB/From CB: 6/8	1959-1960
b. 215, f. 275	Rubinow, Raymond S. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/12	1959, 1960
b. 215, f. 276	Rusk, Dean Letters To CB/From CB: 4/9	1959, 1960

b. 215, f. 276	Russell, Bertrand Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 215, f. 276	Rutherford, J.T. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 215, f. 276	Ruttenberg, Harold J. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1960
b. <b>216</b> , f. <b>277</b>	Saccio, Leonard J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 216, f. 277	Sahni, J.N. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1969, 1970
b. 216, f. 277	St. John, Seymour Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 216, f. 277	Salant, Walter S. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 277	Salinger, Pierre Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1960
b. 216, f. 277	Salisbury, Harrison Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 216, f. 277	Saltonstall, John L. Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1960
b. 216, f. 277	Saltonstall, Leverett Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 216, f. 278	Samuel, M.H. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 216, f. 278	Sanders, Cameron H., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 216, f. 278	Santamaria, Carlos Sanz de Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 216, f. 278	Satterthwaite, Joseph C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 216, f. 278	Saul, Maurice Bower Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 278	Saund, D.S. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1959, 1960

b. 216, f. 278	Saunders, Grace Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 216, f. 278	Saunier, Paul Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 216, f. 278	Sayre, Francis, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 216, f. 279	Schacter, Harry W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. <b>216</b> , f. <b>279</b>	Scheftel, Stuart Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1960
b. 216, f. 279	Scheuer, Sidney Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 216, f. 279	Scheyven, Louis Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 216, f. 279	Schifter, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 216, f. 280	Schlaifer, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 216, f. 280	Schlesinger, Arthur, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 17/18	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 280	Schneller, Richard F. & Nancy Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 216, f. 280	Schweitzer, Louis Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 216, f. 281	Scoll, David Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 216, f. 281	Scott, John Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 281	Scott, Robert Day Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 216, f. 281	Scudder, Townsend Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 282	Seagrave, Norm Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959

b. 216, f. 282	Segal, Charles N. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 216, f. 282	Segal, Martin Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 216, f. 282	Seid, Herman Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 282	Seîdman, Richard H. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 216, f. 282	Selden, Armistead I., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 283	Shaffer, Isidor Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 216, f. 283	Shaha, Rishikesh Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 216, f. 283	Shame, N.K. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 216, f. 283	Shank, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 216, f. 283	Shannon, William V. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1960
b. 216, f. 283	Sharp, Thelma Parkinson Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 216, f. 284	Sheftel, Julius B. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 216, f. 284	Sheldon, James H. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 216, f. 284	Shelley, John I. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1960
b. 216, f. 284	Shepherd, George Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 285	Sheppard, Sally Letters To CB/From CB: 10/10	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 286	Sheridan, David Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959

b. 216, f. 286	Sherman, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 216, f. 286	Shocknessy, James W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 216, f. 286	Shriver, Robert Sargent, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/12	1960
b. 216, f. 286	Shuman, Howard Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 216, f. 287	Simmons, Jean Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 216, f. 287	Simpson, R. Smith Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 216, f. 287	Singh, J.J. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 287	Singh, Tarlok Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 216, f. 287	Sinha, P.N. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 216, f. 287	Sisk, Bernie F. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1959
b. 216, f. 287	Sistek, George R. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 288	Skidmore, William V., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 288	Skillin, Edward S. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 216, f. 288	Slayman, Charles H., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 216, f. 289	Smathers, George Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 216, f. 289	Smedley, Frederic C. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/4	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 289	Smith, C. Wilder Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960

b. 216, f. 289	Smith, Elizabeth Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3	1960
b. 216, f. 289	Smith, Frank M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 216, f. 289	Smith, H. Alexander Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 216, f. 289	Smith, Neal Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 216, f. 289	Smith, Otis Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 216, f. 289	Smith, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 216, f. 290	Snyder, John I., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 216, f. 290	Sorensen, Theodore Letters To CB/From CB: 0/12	1960
b. 216, f. 290	Souvannavong, Ourot R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 216, f. 291	Sparkman, John Letters To CB/From CB: 9/5	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 291	Spoon, Bruce P. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 216, f. 291	Sprecher, Drexel A. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 216, f. 292	Staats, Elmer Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 216, f. 292	Staebler, Neil Letters To CB/From CB: 5/8	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 292	Staggers, Harley O. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 216, f. 292	Staley, Eugene Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 216, f. 292	Stanford, Peter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960

b. 216, f. 292	Star, Nina Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 216, f. 293	Steinberg, Lionel Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 216, f. 293	Stern, J. David Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959
b. 216, f. 293	Stern, Philip Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 216, f. 293	Stern, Stewart Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 294	Stevenson, Adlai E. (includes press releases) Letters To CB/From CB: 23/31	1959-1960
b. 216, f. 295	Stevenson Campaign Literature	1960
b. 216, f. 296	Stone, Shepard Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 216, f. 296	Straight, Michael Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 216, f. 296	Stratton, Samuel S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1959, 1960
b. 216, f. 296	Straub, Robert W. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1960
b. 216, f. 296	Straus, Nathan Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1959, 1960
b. 217, f. 297	Streit, Clarence K. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1959, 1960
b. 217, f. 297	Strode-Jackson, Arnold Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 217, f. 297	Struz, Herbert Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1960
b. 217, f. 297	Sulzberger, Arthur Hays Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959, 1960
b. 217, f. 298	Sulzberger, Cyrus L. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/1	1960
b. 217, f. 298	Sundquist, James L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960

b. 217, f. 298	Supove, Lawrence Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 217, f. 298	Sussler, Robert M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 217, f. 299	Swadesh, Nancy Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1960
b. 217, f. 299	Swayzee, Cleon O. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1959
b. 217, f. 299	Sweetland, Monroe Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959, 1960
b. 217, f. 300	Symington, Stuart (including Symington Campaign Publicity) Letters To CB/From CB: 18/11	1959-1960
b. 217, f. 301	Taft, Charles P. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 217, f. 301	Talmadge, Herman E. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/0	1959, 1960
b. 217, f. 301	Tarrasch, Hertha Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1960
b. 217, f. 301	Tawes, J. Millard Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 217, f. 301	Tayler, William Lonsdale Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 217, f. 301	Taylor, Harold Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 217, f. 301	Taylor, Richard W. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 217, f. 302	Thakur, Sarwottam S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1959, 1960
b. 217, f. 302	Thant, U Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959
b. 217, f. 302	Thatcher, Emerson B. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 217, f. 302	Thayer, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959, 1960

b. 217, f. 303	Thomas, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 14/10	1959-1960 August
b. 217, f. 304	Thomas, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 8/3	1960 October- December
b. 217, f. 305	Thomason, Eugenia Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 217, f. 305	Thompson, Frank Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1959, 1960
b. 217, f. 305	Thomson, James Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 217, f. 305	Thornberry, Homer Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 217, f. 305	Thurmond, Strom Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1960
b. 217, f. 305	Thurston, Lorrin P. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1959
b. 217, f. 306	Timm, Tyrus R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 217, f. 306	Tinsley, Lelia Letters To CB/From CB: 11/5	1959, 1960
b. 217, f. 306	Tipton, James H. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1959
b. 217, f. 306	Tito, Josef Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 217, f. 307	Toll, Herman Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959, 1960
b. 217, f. 307	Triffin Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1960
b. 217, f. 307	True Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 217, f. 307	Truman, Harry S. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/12	1959-1960
b. 217, f. 307	Tucker, Raymond R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960

b. 217, f. 307	Tufty, Esther Van Wagoner Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3	1959
b. 217, f. 308	Tyabji, B.F.H.B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1959
b. 217, f. 308	Tydings, Joseph D. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 217, f. 309	Tyroler, Charles II Letters To CB/From CB: 17/9	1959-1960
b. 217, f. 310	Udall, Stewart Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1959, 1960
b. 217, f. 310	Ullman, Al Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 217, f. 310	United States Coast Guard Academy Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1959, 1960
b. 217, f. 310	United States Information Agency Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1	1959, 1960
b. 217, f. 311	Upton, T. Graydon Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 217, f. 311	Urey, Harold C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 217, f. 311	Urguplu, Suat Hayri Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1959
b. 217, f. 312	Valentine, Lucia Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 217, f. 312	Van den Heuvel, William J. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959, 1960
b. 217, f. 312	Vanderbilt, Cornelius, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 217, f. 312	Van Dusen, Henry P. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1960
b. 217, f. 312	Van Slyck, DeForest Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1959
b. 217, f. 313	Vilfan, Joza & Maria Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1959

b. 217, f. 313	Vineburgh, Larry Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1960
b. 217, f. 313	Volman, Sacha Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1960
b. 217, f. 313	Voorhis, Jerry Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959, 1960
b. 217, f. 313	Vorys, John M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959
b. 218, f. 314	Wainwright, Stuyvesant Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1959, 1960
b. 218, f. 314	Walker, W. Hugh Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 218, f. 314	Wallace, Richard J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1960
b. 218, f. 315	Walter, Francis E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1959, 1960
b. 218, f. 315	Walters, John Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 218, f. 315	Walters, Raube Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 218, f. 315	Wanger, Walter F. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959
b. 218, f. 315	Warburg, James P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 218, f. 316	Ward, Barbara (Lady Robert Jackson) Letters To CB/From CB: 8/9	1959, 1960
b. 218, f. 317	Ward, F. Champion Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1959, 1960
b. 218, f. 317	Warne, William E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1960
b. 218, f. 317	Warner, Millicent Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959
b. 218, f. 317	Warren, Fletcher Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960

b. 218, f. 318	b. 218, f. 318	Washburn, Abbott Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1960
Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	b. 218, f. 318		1959, 1960
Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	b. 218, f. 318		1959, 1960
Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1         b. 218, f. 318       Watts, John C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2       1959         b. 218, f. 318       Waxman, Frances N. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Weaver, Robert C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Wechsler, James Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Weekes, Richard V. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Welsh, Ed C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Welsh, William B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Westphal, Albert Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1       1959         b. 218, f. 319       White, Byron Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1959, 1960	b. 218, f. 318		1959
Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2         b. 218, f. 318       Waxman, Frances N. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Weaver, Robert C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Wechsler, James Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Weekes, Richard V. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Welsh, Ed C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Welsh, William B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1       1959         b. 218, f. 319       Westphal, Albert Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       White, Byron Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Whitelaw, Aubrey H.       1959, 1960	b. 218, f. 318		1960
Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1         b. 218, f. 319       Weaver, Robert C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0         b. 218, f. 319       Wechsler, James Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3         b. 218, f. 319       Weekes, Richard V. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1         b. 218, f. 319       Welsh, Ed C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1         b. 218, f. 319       Welsh, William B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1         b. 218, f. 319       Westphal, Albert Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1         b. 218, f. 319       White, Byron Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1         b. 218, f. 319       White, White	b. 218, f. 318		1959
b. 218, f. 319       Wechsler, James Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Weekes, Richard V. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Welsh, Ed C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Welsh, William B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Westphal, Albert Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1       1959         b. 218, f. 319       White, Byron CB: 0/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       White, White, Watherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960	b. 218, f. 318		1960
b. 218, f. 319       Weekes, Richard V. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Welsh, Ed C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Welsh, William B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Westphal, Albert Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1       1959         b. 218, f. 319       White, Byron Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1959, 1960	b. 218, f. 319		1960
b. 218, f. 319       Welsh, Ed C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Welsh, William B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Westphal, Albert Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1       1959         b. 218, f. 319       White, Byron Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1959, 1960	b. 218, f. 319		1960
Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1         b. 218, f. 319       Welsh, William B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1         b. 218, f. 319       Westphal, Albert Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1         b. 218, f. 319       White, Byron Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1         b. 218, f. 319       Whitelaw, Aubrey H.	b. 218, f. 319		1960
Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1         b. 218, f. 319       Westphal, Albert Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1       1959         b. 218, f. 319       White, Byron Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Whitelaw, Aubrey H.       1959, 1960	b. 218, f. 319		1960
Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1         b. 218, f. 319       White, Byron Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Whitelaw, Aubrey H.       1959, 1960	b. 218, f. 319		1960
Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1         b. 218, f. 319       White, Katherine Elkus Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1       1960         b. 218, f. 319       Whitelaw, Aubrey H.       1959, 1960	b. 218, f. 319	•	1959
Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1         b. 218, f. 319       Whitelaw, Aubrey H.       1959, 1960	b. 218, f. 319		1960
	b. 218, f. 319		1960
Letters 10 Cb/110III Cb. 0/3	b. 218, f. 319	Whitelaw, Aubrey H. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1959, 1960
b. 218, f. 319 Whitelaw, John B. 1959, 1960 Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	b. 218, f. 319		1959, 1960

b. 218, f. 320	Wilhelm, Warren Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 218, f. 320	Wilkins, Roy Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1960
b. 218, f. 320	Williams, Aubrey W. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6	1959, 1960
b. 218, f. 321	Williams, David C. Letters To CB/From CB: 21/13	1959, 1960
b. 218, f. 321	Williams, Douglas Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1959, 1960
b. 218, f. 322	Williams, Frances Letters To CB/From CB: 50/16	1959, 1960
b. 218, f. 323	Williams, G. Mennen Letters To CB/From CB: 45/28	1959-1960
b. 218, f. 324	Williams, Harrison A., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1960
b. 218, f. 324	Williams, John Bell Letters To CB/From CB: 3/0	1960
b. 218, f. 324	Williams, William Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 218, f. 325	Wilson, Charles C. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/2	1959, 1960
b. 218, f. 325	Wilson, Charles R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 218, f. 325	Wilson, Geoffrey Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959, 1960
b. 218, f. 325	Winkel, Adrian Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 218, f. 326	Wofford, Harris Letters To CB/From CB: 16/14	1959-1960
b. 218, f. 327	Wolf, Alfred Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1959, 1960
b. 218, f. 327	Wolf, Herman Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1959, 1960

b. 218, f. 327	Wolf, Leonard G. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1959
b. 218, f. 327	Wood, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 218, f. 327	Woodward, Stanley Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1959, 1960
b. 219, f. 328	Wright, Jim Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1959, 1960
b. 219, f. 328	Wyatt, Joseph L., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959, 1960
b. 219, f. 329	Wyatt, Wilson Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1959, 1960
b. 219, f. 329	Wyckoff, Florence R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 219, f. 329	Wynne, Kenneth, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1959, 1960
b. 219, f. 330	Yang, You Chan Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1960
b. 219, f. 330	Yarborough, Ralph W. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1960
b. 219, f. 330	Yates, Sidney R. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1959
b. 219, f. 331	Yeh, George K.C. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7	1959, 1960
b. 219, f. 332	Yoakum, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1960
b. 219, f. 332	Young, Howard W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1959, 1960
b. 219, f. 332	Young, John Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1960
b. 219, f. 333	Zablocki, Clement J. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1959, 1960
b. 219, f. 333	Zaiman, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1959

b. 219, f. 333	Zaric, Mirko	1959
	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	
b. 219, f. 333	Ziffren, Paul & Mickey Letters To CB/From CB: 10/15	1959-1960
b. 219, f. 333	Zissen, C.X. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1960
b. 220–223 C	Constituent Correspondence	
G	General Correspondence	
b. 224, f. 334	Aa - A1	
b. 224, f. 335	Am - Av	
b. 224, f. 336	Ba - Ben	
b. 224, f. 337	Ber - Bet	
b. 224, f. 338	Bi - Bo	
b. 224, f. 339	Br - By	
b. 224, f. 340	Ca - Ci	
b. 224, f. 341	C1 - Co	
b. 224, f. 342	Cr - Cu	
b. 224, f. 343	D	
b. 225, f. 344	E	
b. 225, f. 345	F	
b. 225, f. 346	Ga - Gi	
b. 225, f. 347	G1 - Gu	
b. 225, f. 348	Ha - He	
b. 225, f. 349	Hi - Hy	
b. 225, f. 350	I	
b. 225, f. 351	J	
b. 225, f. 352	Ka - Ki	
b. 225, f. 353	Kl - Ky	
b. 225, f. 354	L	
b. 226, f. 355	Ma - Mag	
b. 226, f. 356	Mal - Maz	

# General Correspondence (continued)

b. 226, f. 358 N	
b. 226, f. 359 O	
b. 226, f. 360 P	
b. 226, f. 361 Ra	a - Rh
b. 226, f. 362 Ri	i - Ry
b. 226, f. 363 Sa	a - Sh
b. 226, f. 364 Si	- So
b. 227, f. 365 Sp	o - Sy
b. 227, f. 366 T	
b. 227, f. 367 U	
b. 227, f. 368 V	
b. 227, f. 369 W	/ag - Wel
b. 227, f. 370 W	Ver - Ww
b. 227, f. 371 Y	
b. 227, f. 372 Z	
b. 227, f. 373 Ur	nidentified
b. 228, f. 374 Lis	sts: Connecticut Labor Leaders
b. 228, f. 375 Lis	sts: Democrats, California
b. 228, f. 376 Lis	sts: Democrats, Connecticut
b. 228, f. 377 Lis	sts: Democrats, National
b. 228, f. 378 Lis	sts: District Barber & Beauty Shops
b. 228, f. 379 Lis	sts: District Poultry Farmers
b. 228, f. 380 Lis	sts: District Teachers
b. 228, f. 381 Lis	sts: Foreign Policy, Connecticut
b. 228, f. 382 Lis	sts: League of Women Voters
b. 228, f. 383 Lis	sts: National Federation of Independent Business Members in District
b. 228, f. 384 Lis	sts: National Labor Unions
b. 228, f. 385 Lis	sts: Press
b. 228, f. 386 Lis	sts: Washington Newsletter Recipients

### General Correspondence (continued)

b. 228, f. 387	Lists: Miscellaneous
b. 228, f. 388	Lists: Tabulation of Lists

### Part V, II: Speeches, Statements and Writings, 1959-1960

(21 boxes)

Part V, Series II is divided into six subseries:

- 1) Speeches
- 2) Articles, Letters to the Editor
- 3) Washington Report
- 4) Washington Newsletter
- 5) Press Releases
- 6) The Coming Political Breakthrough
- 1) Speeches: An apparently full record of Bowles' numerous public appearances during his two years in Congress. Besides speeches to organizations and formal lectures there are speeches on the floor of Congress, television and radio appearances, and testimony before congressional committees. A file for a particular speech may include outlines, reference material, notes, drafts, clippings, printed copies, and correspondence containing public reaction. The files may also contain items pertaining to the arrangements made for the public appearance. Letters from the group prior to the speech, staff briefing memoranda, programs, and official acknowledgements may be included. The speeches are arranged chronologically by date of delivery with undated items placed at the end.
- 2) Articles and Letters to the Editor: arranged chronologically by date of publication. Drafts of proposed articles, also included here, are similarly arranged in chronological order by approximate date of writing. The folder for an individual article may contain outlines, drafts, galleys and final copies; it may also contain correspondence with the publisher and letters of public reaction.
- 3) Washington Report: the weekly columns Bowles wrote for publication in Second Congressional District newspapers. The files are arranged chronologically and include drafts and final copies.
- 4) Washington Newsletter: the printed newsletter Bowles wrote for mailing to his constituents. The newsletters are arranged chronologically. This subseries also contains the mailing lists and correspondence containing the public's response.
- 5) Press Releases: arranged chronologically; drafts and printed copies are included.
- 6) The Coming Political Breakthrough: materials pertaining to the book Bowles published during this period. There are drafts for the book arranged by sections, the completed, and the printer's copy. (A copy of the book is kept with the papers.) Comments on the manuscript by friends and notes and memoranda follow. Also included in this subseries are correspondence relating to publication, correspondence containing public reaction, and published reviews. Additional reviews will be found in a scrapbook of clippings in Part IV, Series V., in scrapbook 3.

#### Speeches and Statements

b. 229, f. 389	Talk to Management Intern Seminar, Brookings Institution, Washington, D.C	. 1959 January 27
b. 229, f. 390	Institute of International Education, Panel on International Exchange and the National Interest	e 1959 January 31
b. 229, f. 391	Women's National Democratic Club	1959 February 2
b. 229, f. 392	Talk to Smith College Club, Washington, D.C.	1959 February 4

b. 229, f. 394 "America's Capacity and the Challenge" Speech on Floor of House of Representatives. Drafts and printed copies. English b. 229, f. 395 "America's Capacity and the Challenge" Correspondence - reaction English b. 229, f. 396 unspecified EMPTY FOLDER b. 229, f. 397 Address to Committee-at-Large of the New York Liberal Party. 1959 March 7 b. 229, f. 398 Ninth Annual Conference of National Organizations (American Association for the United Nations) - Speech "The Growing Movement Toward Self Government" b. 229, f. 399 "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" (Edmund A. Walsh Lecture) Georgetown University - Drafts English b. 229, f. 400 "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" - Printed Copies English b. 229, f. 401 "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" - Correspondence and Reaction English b. 229, f. 402 Edmund A. Walsh Lecture, Georgetown University. Correspondence - Arrangements b. 229, f. 403 Bowles statement on arrival in Fresno for California Democratic Council 1959 May 10 Corvention b. 229, f. 404 California Democratic Council Convention Fresno 1959 March 15 b. 229, f. 405 World Affairs Council of Northern California, San Francisco 1959 March 16 b. 229, f. 407 University - Correspondence - Training Program b. 229, f. 407 University - Correspondence - 1959 March 20 Development b. 229, f. 407 California Democratic Council of Northern California, San Francisco 1959 March 20 Development b. 229, f. 407 California Democratic Council of Northern California, San Francisco 1959 March 20 Development b. 229, f. 407 California Program b. 229, f. 408 New Hampshire State Democratic Dinner, Concord 1959 April 10 b. 229, f. 409 CBS Radio - The Leading Question 1959 April 10 b. 229, f. 410 Conference of the Detroit Round Table of Catholics, Jews, and Protestants 1959 April 17 copies b. 229, f. 411 The Future of Free Asia before the Friends of Viet Nam - Drafts & Printed 1959 April 17 copies b. 229, f. 412 American Friends of Viet Nam, Washington, Correspondence - 1959 April 17 copies	b. 229, f. 393	Speech to Fulbright Visiting Scholars at Davis House, Washington, D.C.	1959 February 26
English  b. 229, f. 396  unspecified EMPTY FOLDER  b. 229, f. 397  Address to Committee-at-Large of the New York Liberal Party.  1959 March 7  b. 229, f. 398  Ninth Annual Conference of National Organizations (American Association for the United Nations) - Speech "The Growing Movement Toward Self Government"  b. 229, f. 399  "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" (Edmund A. Walsh Lecture) Georgetown University - Drafts English  b. 229, f. 400  "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" - Printed Copies English  b. 229, f. 401  "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" - Correspondence and Reaction English  b. 229, f. 402  Edmund A. Walsh Lecture, Georgetown University. Correspondence - Arrangements  b. 229, f. 403  Bowles statement on arrival in Fresno for California Democratic Council Convention  b. 229, f. 404  California Democratic Council Convention Fresno  1959 March 15  b. 229, f. 405  World Affairs Council of Northern California, San Francisco  1959 March 16  b. 229, f. 406  Statement on Area Redevelopment Legislation to Joint Committee on State Development  b. 229, f. 408  New Hampshire State Democratic Dinner, Concord  1959 March 23  Training Program  b. 229, f. 408  New Hampshire State Democratic Dinner, Concord  1959 April 10  b. 229, f. 409  CBS Radio - The Leading Question  1959 April 10  b. 229, f. 410  Conference of the Detroit Round Table of Catholics, Jews, and Protestants  1959 April 17  The Future of Free Asia before the Friends of Viet Nam - Drafts & Printed Copies  b. 229, f. 412  American Friends of Viet Nam, Washington, Correspondence - Arrangements for reprint in The New Leader  Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Minneapolis Drafts	b. 229, f. 394	Representatives. Drafts and printed copies.	1959 February 26
EMPTY FOLDER  b. 229, f. 397 Address to Committee-at-Large of the New York Liberal Party.  b. 229, f. 398 Ninth Annual Conference of National Organizations (American Association for the United Nations) - Speech "The Growing Movement Toward Self Government"  b. 229, f. 399 "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" (Edmund A. Walsh Lecture) Georgetown University - Drafts English  b. 229, f. 400 "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" - Printed Copies English  b. 229, f. 401 "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" - Correspondence and Reaction English  b. 229, f. 402 Edmund A. Walsh Lecture, Georgetown University. Correspondence - Arrangements  b. 229, f. 403 Bowles statement on arrival in Fresno for California Democratic Council Convention  b. 229, f. 404 California Democratic Council Convention Fresno 1959 March 15  b. 229, f. 405 World Affairs Council of Northern California, San Francisco 1959 March 16  b. 229, f. 406 Statement on Area Redevelopment Legislation to Joint Committee on State Development  b. 229, f. 408 New Hampshire State Democratic Dinner, Concord 1959 March 20  Training Program  b. 229, f. 409 CBS Radio - The Leading Question 1959 April 10  b. 229, f. 410 Conference of the Detroit Round Table of Catholics, Jews, and Protestants 1959 April 16  b. 229, f. 411 The Future of Free Asia before the Friends of Viet Nam - Drafts & Printed Copies  b. 229, f. 412 American Friends of Viet Nam, Washington, Correspondence - Arrangements for reprint in The New Leader  Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Minneapolis Drafts	b. 229, f. 395		
b. 229, f. 398 Ninth Annual Conference of National Organizations (American Association for the United Nations) - Speech "The Growing Movement Toward Self Government"  b. 229, f. 399 "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" (Edmund A. Walsh Lecture) Georgetown University - Drafts English  b. 229, f. 400 "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" - Printed Copies English  b. 229, f. 401 "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" - Correspondence and Reaction English  b. 229, f. 402 Edmund A. Walsh Lecture, Georgetown University. Correspondence - Arrangements  b. 229, f. 403 Bowles statement on arrival in Fresno for California Democratic Council 1959 May 13 Convention  b. 229, f. 404 California Democratic Council Convention Fresno 1959 March 15  b. 229, f. 405 World Affairs Council of Northern California, San Francisco 1959 March 16  b. 229, f. 406 Statement on Area Redevelopment Legislation to Joint Committee on State 1959 March 20 Development  b. 229, f. 407 International Affairs Seminars of Nigerian Liason Office Foreign Service 1959 March 23  b. 229, f. 408 New Hampshire State Democratic Dinner, Concord 1959 April 10  b. 229, f. 409 CBS Radio - The Leading Question 1959 April 10  b. 229, f. 410 Conference of the Detroit Round Table of Catholics, Jews, and Protestants 1959 April 17  Copies "Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, 1959 April 17  American Friends of Viet Nam, Washington, Correspondence - 4  Trainineapolis Drafts	b. 229, f. 396	·	
for the United Nations) - Speech "The Growing Movement Toward Self Government"  b. 229, f. 399  "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" (Edmund A. Walsh Lecture) Georgetown University - Drafts English  b. 229, f. 400  "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" - Printed Copies English  b. 229, f. 401  "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" - Correspondence and Reaction English  b. 229, f. 402  Edmund A. Walsh Lecture, Georgetown University. Correspondence - Arrangements  b. 229, f. 403  Bowles statement on arrival in Fresno for California Democratic Council 1959 May 13 Convention  b. 229, f. 404  California Democratic Council Convention Fresno 1959 March 15  b. 229, f. 405  World Affairs Council of Northern California, San Francisco 1959 March 16  b. 229, f. 406  Statement on Area Redevelopment Legislation to Joint Committee on State 1959 March 20 Development  b. 229, f. 407  International Affairs Seminars of Nigerian Liason Office Foreign Service 1959 March 23 Training Program  b. 229, f. 408  New Hampshire State Democratic Dinner, Concord 1959 April 16  b. 229, f. 409  CBS Radio - The Leading Question 1959 April 10  b. 229, f. 410  Conference of the Detroit Round Table of Catholics, Jews, and Protestants 1959 April 16  b. 229, f. 411  The Future of Free Asia before the Friends of Viet Nam - Drafts & Printed Copies  Arrangements for reprint in The New Leader  "Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Minneapolis Drafts	b. 229, f. 397	Address to Committee-at-Large of the New York Liberal Party.	1959 March 7
University - Drafts English  b. 229, f. 400  "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" - Printed Copies English  b. 229, f. 401  "A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid" - Correspondence and Reaction English  b. 229, f. 402  Edmund A. Walsh Lecture, Georgetown University. Correspondence - Arrangements  b. 229, f. 403  Bowles statement on arrival in Fresno for California Democratic Council  convention  b. 229, f. 404  California Democratic Council Convention Fresno  1959 March 15  b. 229, f. 405  World Affairs Council of Northern California, San Francisco  1959 March 16  b. 229, f. 406  Statement on Area Redevelopment Legislation to Joint Committee on State Development  b. 229, f. 407  International Affairs Seminars of Nigerian Liason Office Foreign Service  Training Program  b. 229, f. 408  New Hampshire State Democratic Dinner, Concord  1959 April 16  b. 229, f. 409  CBS Radio -The Leading Question  1959 April 10  b. 229, f. 410  Conference of the Detroit Round Table of Catholics, Jews, and Protestants  1959 April 17  The Future of Free Asia before the Friends of Viet Nam - Drafts & Printed Copies  D. 229, f. 412  American Friends of Viet Nam, Washington, Correspondence - Arrangements for reprint in The New Leader  "Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Minneapolis Drafts	b. 229, f. 398	for the United Nations) - Speech "The Growing Movement Toward Self	1959 March 9
b. 229, f. 401	b. 229, f. 399	University - Drafts	1959 March 10
English  b. 229, f. 402	b. 229, f. 400	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Arrangements  b. 229, f. 403  Bowles statement on arrival in Fresno for California Democratic Council  convention  b. 229, f. 404  California Democratic Council Convention Fresno  1959 March 15  b. 229, f. 405  World Affairs Council of Northern California, San Francisco  1959 March 16  b. 229, f. 406  Statement on Area Redevelopment Legislation to Joint Committee on State  1959 March 20  Development  b. 229, f. 407  International Affairs Seminars of Nigerian Liason Office Foreign Service  Training Program  b. 229, f. 408  New Hampshire State Democratic Dinner, Concord  1959 April 6  b. 229, f. 409  CBS Radio -The Leading Question  1959 April 10  b. 229, f. 410  Conference of the Detroit Round Table of Catholics, Jews, and Protestants  1959 April 17  Copies  b. 229, f. 412  American Friends of Viet Nam, Washington, Correspondence - Arrangements for reprint in The New Leader  b. 229, f. 413  "Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Minneapolis Drafts	b. 229, f. 401	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Convention  b. 229, f. 404 California Democratic Council Convention Fresno 1959 March 15  b. 229, f. 405 World Affairs Council of Northern California, San Francisco 1959 March 16  b. 229, f. 406 Statement on Area Redevelopment Legislation to Joint Committee on State 1959 March 20 Development 1959 March 20  b. 229, f. 407 International Affairs Seminars of Nigerian Liason Office Foreign Service 1959 March 23 Training Program 1959 April 6  b. 229, f. 408 New Hampshire State Democratic Dinner, Concord 1959 April 6  b. 229, f. 409 CBS Radio - The Leading Question 1959 April 10  b. 229, f. 410 Conference of the Detroit Round Table of Catholics, Jews, and Protestants 1959 April 16  b. 229, f. 411 The Future of Free Asia before the Friends of Viet Nam - Drafts & Printed 1959 April 17 Copies 1959 April 17  American Friends of Viet Nam, Washington, Correspondence 1959 April 17  Minneapolis Drafts 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, 1959 April 18	b. 229, f. 402		1959 May 10
b. 229, f. 405 World Affairs Council of Northern California, San Francisco 1959 March 16 b. 229, f. 406 Statement on Area Redevelopment Legislation to Joint Committee on State 1959 March 20 Development 1959 March 20 b. 229, f. 407 International Affairs Seminars of Nigerian Liason Office Foreign Service 1959 March 23 Training Program 1959 April 6 b. 229, f. 408 New Hampshire State Democratic Dinner, Concord 1959 April 6 b. 229, f. 409 CBS Radio - The Leading Question 1959 April 10 b. 229, f. 410 Conference of the Detroit Round Table of Catholics, Jews, and Protestants 1959 April 16 b. 229, f. 411 The Future of Free Asia before the Friends of Viet Nam - Drafts & Printed 2959 April 17 Copies American Friends of Viet Nam, Washington, Correspondence - 1959 April 17 Arrangements for reprint in The New Leader b. 229, f. 413 "Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, 1959 April 18	b. 229, f. 403		1959 May 13
b. 229, f. 406 Statement on Area Redevelopment Legislation to Joint Committee on State 1959 March 20 Development  b. 229, f. 407 International Affairs Seminars of Nigerian Liason Office Foreign Service 1959 March 23 Training Program  b. 229, f. 408 New Hampshire State Democratic Dinner, Concord 1959 April 6  b. 229, f. 409 CBS Radio - The Leading Question 1959 April 10  b. 229, f. 410 Conference of the Detroit Round Table of Catholics, Jews, and Protestants 1959 April 16  b. 229, f. 411 The Future of Free Asia before the Friends of Viet Nam - Drafts & Printed Copies  b. 229, f. 412 American Friends of Viet Nam, Washington, Correspondence - 1959 April 17  Arrangements for reprint in The New Leader  b. 229, f. 413 "Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Minneapolis Drafts	b. 229, f. 404	California Democratic Council Convention Fresno	1959 March 15
b. 229, f. 407 International Affairs Seminars of Nigerian Liason Office Foreign Service Training Program  b. 229, f. 408 New Hampshire State Democratic Dinner, Concord 1959 April 6  b. 229, f. 409 CBS Radio - The Leading Question 1959 April 10  b. 229, f. 410 Conference of the Detroit Round Table of Catholics, Jews, and Protestants 1959 April 16  b. 229, f. 411 The Future of Free Asia before the Friends of Viet Nam - Drafts & Printed Copies  b. 229, f. 412 American Friends of Viet Nam, Washington, Correspondence - Arrangements for reprint in The New Leader  b. 229, f. 413 "Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Minneapolis Drafts	b. 229, f. 405	World Affairs Council of Northern California, San Francisco	1959 March 16
b. 229, f. 408 New Hampshire State Democratic Dinner, Concord 1959 April 6 b. 229, f. 409 CBS Radio - The Leading Question 1959 April 10 b. 229, f. 410 Conference of the Detroit Round Table of Catholics, Jews, and Protestants 1959 April 16 b. 229, f. 411 The Future of Free Asia before the Friends of Viet Nam - Drafts & Printed Copies b. 229, f. 412 American Friends of Viet Nam, Washington, Correspondence - Arrangements for reprint in The New Leader b. 229, f. 413 "Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Minneapolis Drafts	b. 229, f. 406		1959 March 20
b. 229, f. 409 CBS Radio - The Leading Question 1959 April 10 b. 229, f. 410 Conference of the Detroit Round Table of Catholics, Jews, and Protestants 1959 April 16 b. 229, f. 411 The Future of Free Asia before the Friends of Viet Nam - Drafts & Printed Copies b. 229, f. 412 American Friends of Viet Nam, Washington, Correspondence - Arrangements for reprint in The New Leader b. 229, f. 413 "Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Minneapolis Drafts	b. 229, f. 407		1959 March 23
b. 229, f. 410 Conference of the Detroit Round Table of Catholics, Jews, and Protestants 1959 April 16 b. 229, f. 411 The Future of Free Asia before the Friends of Viet Nam - Drafts & Printed 1959 April 17 Copies b. 229, f. 412 American Friends of Viet Nam, Washington, Correspondence - 1959 April 17 Arrangements for reprint in The New Leader b. 229, f. 413 "Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Minneapolis Drafts	b. 229, f. 408	New Hampshire State Democratic Dinner, Concord	1959 April 6
b. 229, f. 411 The Future of Free Asia before the Friends of Viet Nam - Drafts & Printed Copies  b. 229, f. 412 American Friends of Viet Nam, Washington, Correspondence - 1959 April 17  Arrangements for reprint in <i>The New Leader</i> b. 229, f. 413 "Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Minneapolis Drafts	b. 229, f. 409	CBS Radio - The Leading Question	1959 April 10
Copies  b. 229, f. 412 American Friends of Viet Nam, Washington, Correspondence - Arrangements for reprint in <i>The New Leader</i> b. 229, f. 413 "Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Minneapolis Drafts  1959 April 18	b. 229, f. 410	Conference of the Detroit Round Table of Catholics, Jews, and Protestants	1959 April 16
Arrangements for reprint in <i>The New Leader</i> b. 229, f. 413 "Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Minneapolis Drafts  1959 April 18	b. 229, f. 411		1959 April 17
Minneapolis Drafts	b. 229, f. 412		1959 April 17
	b. 229, f. 413	Minneapolis Drafts	1959 April 18

b. 230, f. 414	"Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Printed Copies English	
b. 230, f. 415	Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Minneapolis Correspondence - Arrangements	1959 April 18
b. 230, f. 416	"Will Foreign Policy Be Decisive in 1960?" Correspondence - Reaction English	
b. 230, f. 417	"New Directions for Foreign Economic Aid"-Floor of House of Representatives Drafts English	1959 April 20
b. 230, f. 418	"New Directions for Foreign Economic Aid"-Printed Copies & Clippings English	
b. 230, f. 419	"New Directions for Foreign Economic Aid"-Correspondence English	
b. 230, f. 420	"Institute of International Education Denver English	1959 April 27
b. 230, f. 421	Testimony before Sub-Committee on Public Works of the House Appropriations Committee	1959 April 28
b. 230, f. 422	Conference on India and United States - 1959 Sponsored by the Committee for International Economic Growth Drafts & Press Reaction	1959 May 4
b. 230, f. 423	Conference on India and the United States - 1959. Sponsored by the Committee for International Economic Growth Correspondence	1959 May 4
b. 230, f. 424	"What America Can Learn from Gandhi" Howard University's Gandhi Lectures English	1959 May 4 or 5
b. 230, f. 424 b. 230, f. 425	Lectures	1959 May 4 or 5 1959 May 6
	Lectures English	
b. 230, f. 425	Lectures English  Maryland State Conference of Social Welfare  The Cooperative Forum (American Foreign Policy in the Perspective of	1959 May 6
b. 230, f. 425 b. 230, f. 426	Lectures English  Maryland State Conference of Social Welfare  The Cooperative Forum (American Foreign Policy in the Perspective of World Revolution)  Institute on International Cooperation Administration Development	1959 May 6 1959 May 13
b. 230, f. 425 b. 230, f. 426 b. 230, f. 427	Lectures English  Maryland State Conference of Social Welfare  The Cooperative Forum (American Foreign Policy in the Perspective of World Revolution)  Institute on International Cooperation Administration Development Programming - Johns Hopkins University  "A New Look at Race Relations" notes & Prepared Text Speech to Health, Welfare, and Recreation Conference, Washington, D.C.	1959 May 6 1959 May 13 1959 May 18
b. 230, f. 425 b. 230, f. 426 b. 230, f. 427 b. 230, f. 428	Lectures English  Maryland State Conference of Social Welfare  The Cooperative Forum (American Foreign Policy in the Perspective of World Revolution)  Institute on International Cooperation Administration Development Programming - Johns Hopkins University  "A New Look at Race Relations" notes & Prepared Text Speech to Health, Welfare, and Recreation Conference, Washington, D.C. English  "A New Look at Race Relations" Printed Copies & Clippings	1959 May 6 1959 May 13 1959 May 18
b. 230, f. 425 b. 230, f. 426 b. 230, f. 427 b. 230, f. 428 b. 230, f. 429	Lectures English  Maryland State Conference of Social Welfare  The Cooperative Forum (American Foreign Policy in the Perspective of World Revolution)  Institute on International Cooperation Administration Development Programming - Johns Hopkins University  "A New Look at Race Relations" notes & Prepared Text Speech to Health, Welfare, and Recreation Conference, Washington, D.C. English  "A New Look at Race Relations" Printed Copies & Clippings English  "A New Look at Race Relations" Correspondence	1959 May 6 1959 May 13 1959 May 18
b. 230, f. 425 b. 230, f. 426 b. 230, f. 427 b. 230, f. 428 b. 230, f. 429 b. 230, f. 430	Lectures English  Maryland State Conference of Social Welfare  The Cooperative Forum (American Foreign Policy in the Perspective of World Revolution)  Institute on International Cooperation Administration Development Programming - Johns Hopkins University  "A New Look at Race Relations" notes & Prepared Text Speech to Health, Welfare, and Recreation Conference, Washington, D.C. English  "A New Look at Race Relations" Printed Copies & Clippings English  "A New Look at Race Relations" Correspondence English	1959 May 6 1959 May 13 1959 May 18 1959 May 22
b. 230, f. 425 b. 230, f. 426 b. 230, f. 427 b. 230, f. 428 b. 230, f. 429 b. 230, f. 430 b. 230, f. 431	Lectures English  Maryland State Conference of Social Welfare  The Cooperative Forum (American Foreign Policy in the Perspective of World Revolution)  Institute on International Cooperation Administration Development Programming - Johns Hopkins University  "A New Look at Race Relations" notes & Prepared Text Speech to Health, Welfare, and Recreation Conference, Washington, D.C. English  "A New Look at Race Relations" Printed Copies & Clippings English  "A New Look at Race Relations" Correspondence English  Visit to U.S. Naval Submarine Base, New London, Connecticut	1959 May 6 1959 May 13 1959 May 18 1959 May 22

b. 230, f. 435	Paul Saunier Group - "Foreign Policy and the Democratic Party"	1959 June 18
b. 230, f. 436	Celebrity Parade- TV appearance with Joseph F. McCaffrey & Ambassador Chagala English	1959 June 21
b. 230, f. 437	Washington Catholic Roundtable Panel - "What Are the Moral Factors in Foreign Economic Aid?"	1959 June 22
b. 230, f. 438	Statement for Joint Hearings on H.R. 6904 and S.2026 to establish an advisory commission on intergovernmental relations	1959 June 22
b. 230, f. 439	NBC Monitor "This Shrinking World"	1959 June 24
b. 230, f. 440	Speech to the American Library Association Conference, Washington D.C. "Free Men and Free Books"	1959 June 25
b. 230, f. 441	"Sustained Economic Growth: Key to a Dynamic America" Outline & Drafts - Speech on Floor of House of Representatives English	1959 June 29
b. 231, f. 442	"Sustained Economic Growth: Key to a Dynamic America" Drafts English	
b. 231, f. 443	"Sustained Economic Growth: Key to a Dynamic America" Printed Copies English	
b. 231, f. 444	"Sustained Economic Growth: Key to a Dynamic America" Correspondence English	
b. 231, f. 445	Statement before the Hearing of the Senate Committee on Foreign Relations on S.1711 International Food for Peace	1959 July 8
b. 231, f. 446	Young Democratic Club of the District of Columbia	1959 July 16
b. 231, f. 447	College News Conference	1959 July 19
b. 231, f. 448	Institute in Practical Partisan Politics, also public address: "The Future of the East-West Conflict", Ann Arbor, Michigan	1959 July 23
b. 231, f. 449	District Radio Program	1959 August 4
b. 231, f. 450	Remarks on Cutting of Housing Appropriation for New Barracks at Naval Submarine Base in Groton, Connecticut	1959 August 5 or 10
b. 231, f. 451	20-23 Club of All Souls Church	1959 August 11
b. 231, f. 452	District Radio Program on Redevelopment	1959 August 12
b. 231, f. 453	"American Forum of the Air" English	1959 August 19
b. 231, f. 454	Remarks in the House of Representatives on the goals of the Eisenhower- Khruschev meeting	1959 August 27
b. 231, f. 455	Western Trip Itineraries, Lists, and Summaries	1959 October 9-20

b. 231, f. 456	General reference material for Appearances in Milwaukee, Madison Wisconsin	1959 October 9-10
b. 231, f. 457	Milwaukee World Affairs Council	1959 October 9
b. 231, f. 458	University of Wisconsin, Conference on American Foreign Policy, Madison	1959 October 9
b. 231, f. 459	Dane County Democratic Party Breakfast, Madison	1959 October 10
b. 231, f. 460	American Association for the United Nations Conference, Madison	1959 October 10
b. 231, f. 461	California Trip - General Arrangements & Reference Material (Correspondence Joseph Carrell, Paul Ziffren)	1959 October 11-15
b. 231, f. 462	Drafts for 3 speeches for use on West Coast trip	1959 October
b. 231, f. 463	Marin County Democratic Dinner, San Francisco	1959 October 12
b. 231, f. 464	Town Hall Meeting - Los Angeles	1959 October 13
b. 231, f. 465	TV Interview with Paul Colts	1959 October 13
b. 231, f. 466	Democratic Associates Reception, Los Angeles	1959 October 13
b. 231, f. 467	California Democratic Council Directors' Reception, Los Angeles	1959 October 13
b. 231, f. 468	Breakfast with Robert Rutland, Los Angeles	1959 October 14
b. 231, f. 469	Address at Los Angeles City College	1959 October 14
b. 231, f. 470	22nd Congressional District Council Meeting Los Angeles	1959 October 14
b. 232, f. 471	15th Congressional District Dinner Los Angeles	1959 October 14
b. 232, f. 572	1960The Year of Decision Drafts	1959 October 14
b. 232, f. 473	1960The Year of Decision Printed Copies	
b. 232, f. 474	Commission on Human Relations Breakfast Los Angeles	1959 October 15
b. 232, f. 475	Beverly Hills Women's Democratic Club Luncheon	1959 October 15
b. 232, f. 476	Los Angeles Visit - Public Appearances Declined	1959 October 13-15
b. 232, f. 477	Arrangements for trip to Oregon, Washington (corresp. C. Girard Davidson)	1959 October 15-17
b. 232, f. 478	World Affairs Council of Oregon and other appearances in Portland	1959 October 15
b. 232, f. 479	University of Oregon, Eugene	1959 October 16
b. 232, f. 480	University of Washington, Seattle	1959 October 16
b. 232, f. 481	King County Democratic Club Breakfast & Trustees of World Affairs Council Luncheon Seattle	1959 October 17
b. 232, f. 482	Pittsburgh Appearances Schedules, Arrangements, Correspondence, and Reference Material	1959 October 19-20

b. 232, f. 483	Shape of Survival - Community Forum Pittsburgh (Speech "Exploding Continents")	1959 October 19
b. 232, f. 484	Appearances in Pittsburgh Focus on World Affairs - TV Tape Foreign Policy Association Luncheon Junior Chamber of Commerce Luncheon	1959 October 20
b. 232, f. 485	Eastern Regional Meeting of Congregational Churches, Hartford (Speech:"The Revolution of Rising Expectations and the World Church")	1959 October 27
b. 232, f. 486	Round table Luncheon of the Radio $\&$ Television Executives Society of New York	1959 October 28
b. 232, f. 487	Statement on the Occasion of Prime Minister Nehru's Birthday	1959 November
b. 232, f. 488	Schedules for Appearances	1959 November 23-December 20
b. 232, f. 489	Appearances in New Haven Yale Young Democratic Club League of Women Voters Yale Law Wives	1959 December 8
b. 232, f. 490	Appearances - Conn. 2nd Congressional District University of Connecticut Young Democratic Club Groton Chamber of Commerce Chas. Pfizer & Co. New London Kiwanis Club	1959 December 9
b. 232, f. 491	Appearances - Conn 2nd Congressional District Luncheon with Middlesex County Medical	1959 December 10
b. 232, f. 492	2nd District Appearances Fortnightly Club, Old Lyme Trinity College, Hartford	1959 December 13-14
b. 232, f. 493	2nd Congressional District Appearances Underwater Sound Laboratory-Fort Putnam Putnam League of Women Voters Norwich Free Academy	1959 December 15
b. 232, f. 494	Appearance on <i>Today</i>	1959 December 18
b. 232, f. 494 b. 232, f. 495	Appearance on <i>Today</i> "Prejudice in Politics"- NBC TV  English	
	"Prejudice in Politics"- NBC TV	18 1959 December
b. 232, f. 495	"Prejudice in Politics"- NBC TV English	18 1959 December 29
b. 232, f. 495 b. 232, f. 496	"Prejudice in Politics"- NBC TV English Remarks to Women's National Democratic Club, Washington, D.C. Drafts	18 1959 December 29 1960 January 21
b. 232, f. 495 b. 232, f. 496 b. 233, f. 497	"Prejudice in Politics"- NBC TV English  Remarks to Women's National Democratic Club, Washington, D.C. Drafts  Women's National Democratic Club, Washington, D.C Correspondence  Jefferson-Jackson Day Dinner (Democratic National Committee 1960	18 1959 December 29 1960 January 21 1960 January 21
b. 232, f. 495 b. 232, f. 496 b. 233, f. 497 b. 233, f. 498	"Prejudice in Politics"- NBC TV English  Remarks to Women's National Democratic Club, Washington, D.C. Drafts  Women's National Democratic Club, Washington, D.C Correspondence  Jefferson-Jackson Day Dinner (Democratic National Committee 1960 Presidential Campaign Kick-off Dinner), Washington, D.C Arrangements	18 1959 December 29 1960 January 21 1960 January 21 1960 January 23
b. 232, f. 495 b. 232, f. 496 b. 233, f. 497 b. 233, f. 498 b. 233, f. 499	"Prejudice in Politics"- NBC TV English  Remarks to Women's National Democratic Club, Washington, D.C. Drafts  Women's National Democratic Club, Washington, D.C Correspondence  Jefferson-Jackson Day Dinner (Democratic National Committee 1960 Presidential Campaign Kick-off Dinner), Washington, D.C Arrangements  Jefferson-Jackson Day Dinner Bowles' remarks	18 1959 December 29 1960 January 21 1960 January 23 1960 January 23
b. 232, f. 495 b. 232, f. 496 b. 233, f. 497 b. 233, f. 498 b. 233, f. 499 b. 233, f. 500	"Prejudice in Politics"- NBC TV English  Remarks to Women's National Democratic Club, Washington, D.C. Drafts  Women's National Democratic Club, Washington, D.C Correspondence  Jefferson-Jackson Day Dinner (Democratic National Committee 1960 Presidential Campaign Kick-off Dinner), Washington, D.C Arrangements  Jefferson-Jackson Day Dinner Bowles' remarks  Statement on 13th Anniversary of Indian Independence	18 1959 December 29 1960 January 21 1960 January 23 1960 January 23 1960 January 26
b. 232, f. 495 b. 232, f. 496 b. 233, f. 497 b. 233, f. 498 b. 233, f. 499 b. 233, f. 500 b. 233, f. 501	"Prejudice in Politics"- NBC TV English  Remarks to Women's National Democratic Club, Washington, D.C. Drafts  Women's National Democratic Club, Washington, D.C Correspondence  Jefferson-Jackson Day Dinner (Democratic National Committee 1960 Presidential Campaign Kick-off Dinner), Washington, D.C Arrangements  Jefferson-Jackson Day Dinner Bowles' remarks  Statement on 13th Anniversary of Indian Independence  Interview on "Capital Assignment" Mutual Broadcasting System	18 1959 December 29 1960 January 21 1960 January 23 1960 January 23 1960 January 26 1960 January 29
b. 232, f. 495 b. 232, f. 496 b. 233, f. 497 b. 233, f. 498 b. 233, f. 499 b. 233, f. 500 b. 233, f. 501 b. 233, f. 502	"Prejudice in Politics"- NBC TV English  Remarks to Women's National Democratic Club, Washington, D.C. Drafts  Women's National Democratic Club, Washington, D.C Correspondence  Jefferson-Jackson Day Dinner (Democratic National Committee 1960 Presidential Campaign Kick-off Dinner), Washington, D.C Arrangements  Jefferson-Jackson Day Dinner Bowles' remarks  Statement on 13th Anniversary of Indian Independence  Interview on "Capital Assignment" Mutual Broadcasting System  ADA Roosevelt Day Dinner, Philadelphia	18 1959 December 29 1960 January 21 1960 January 23 1960 January 23 1960 January 26 1960 January 29 1960 January 30

b. 233, f. 505	Massachusetts League of Women Voters	1960 February 2
b. 233, f. 506	$^{\prime\prime}\text{Great}$ Decisions and the Crisis of 1960 $^{\prime\prime}$ Drafts - University of Louisville English	1960 February 9
b. 233, f. 507	"Great Decisions and the Crisis of 1960" Printed Copies English	
b. 233, f. 508	Speech at University of Louisville Arrangements & Reaction	1960 February 9
b. 233, f. 509	Radio Broadcast to the High School Students of Louisville delivered in Columbia Auditorium	1960 February 10
b. 233, f. 510	North Carolina Conference on World Affairs, Chapel Hill	1960 February 11
b. 233, f. 511	Convocation for Religion in Life Week at University of Florida, Gainesville (A World in Upheaval)	1960 February 15
b. 233, f. 512	Overseas Press Club, New York	1960 February 18
b. 233, f. 513	Washington Alumni of the Harvard Graduate School of Public Administration ("Littauer Group")	1960 February 25
b. 233, f. 514	Senior Officers' Course of the Department of States Foreign Service Institute	1960 February 26
b. 233, f. 515	Foreign Student Service Council, Washington, D.C.	1960 February 28
b. 233, f. 516	Floor Speech on Civil Rights	1960 March 2
b. 233, f. 517	Carribbean Assembly, San Juan, Puerto Rico [invitation declined?]	1960 March 1-4
b. 233, f. 517a	Telephone Interview with Students at Stephens College, Columbia, Missouri	1960 March 4
b. 233, f. 518	Los Angeles Trip - Schedules, General Arrangements, & other reference material	1960 March 10-12
b. 233, f. 519	Sigma Delta Chi Journalism Fraternity - UCLA (Corresp. Robert Rutland)	1960 March 11
b. 233, f. 520	Teas for TV - Los Angeles	1960 March 11
b. 233, f. 521	Modern Forum, Los Angeles-Ideas, People and Peace Printed copy titled "Defense, Disarmament, and Peace"	1960 March 11
b. 233, f. 522	Liberal Forum, St. Louis "The Road to a Healthy Economy"	1960 March 13
b. 233, f. 523	National War College, Washington, D.C. "Comparative U.S. and Communist Policies Toward the Uncommitted States"	1960 March 16
b. 234, f. 524	Colorado Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Denver	1960 March 18
b. 234, f. 525	Shepherd Park Christian Church, Washington. (Corresp. Edith Coreen)	1960 March 20
b. 234, f. 526	Textile Workers Union of America Institute, Washington, D.C.	1960 March 25
b. 234, f. 527	St. Stephens African Methodist Episcopal Church, Detroit	1960 March 25
b. 234, f. 528	Democratic Midwest Conference, Detroit	1960 March 26

b. 234, f. 529	Council on Foreign Relations, New York	1960 April 6
b. 234, f. 530	New York Meeting with Negro Leaders arranged by Louise Logan	1960 April 6
b. 234, f. 531	Grinnell College Lectures (Agenda 1961 - New Principles for a New Age) Outlines & Drafts	1960 April 8-9
b. 234, f. 532	Grinnell College Lectures Drafts	
b. 234, f. 533	Grinnell Lectures Printed Copies & Mailing List	
b. 234, f. 534	Grinnell College, Grinnell, Iowa Rosenfield Lectures Correspondence - Arrangements	1960 April 7-8
b. 234, f. 535	Grinnell Lectures Correspondence - Reaction	
b. 234, f. 536	Des Moines Chamber of Commerce	1960 April 8
b. 234, f. 537	Voice of America - In the Author's Words The Coming Political Breakthrough	1960 April 11
b. 234, f. 538	John J. Davis Memorial Award - New London Order of Moose	1960 April 13
b. 234, f. 539	Committee of Organized Labor of Southeastern Connecticut, New London	1960 April 16
b. 234, f. 540	Freedom Forum - Schenectady	1960 April 20
b. 234, f. 541	Today	1960 April 21
b. 234, f. 542	Roosevelt Dinner, York, Pennsylvania	1960 April 21
b. 235, f. 543	Appearances in Kansas: Statewide Young Democratic Club Washburn University, Topeka Kansas Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Topeka	1960 April 23
b. 235, f. 544	"New Perspectives on Economic Assistance" (Speech before the Conference on International Economic and Social Development) Drafts English	1960 April 27
b. 235, f. 545	National Conference on International Economic and Social Development, Washington, D.C. Correspondence	1960 April 27
b. 235, f. 546	Connecticut State Labor Council AFL-CIO Cope Meeting, Hartford	1960 April 28
b. 235, f. 547	Colorado College (invitation declined)	1960 May 2
b. 235, f. 548	Delaware Civil Rights Council, Wilmington	1960 May 2
b. 235, f. 549	Coast Guard Academy Board of Visitors	1960 May 6
b. 235, f. 550	Wisconsin Jefferson-Jackson Dinner, Milwaukee	1960 May 7
b. 235, f. 551	Bethesda-Chevy Chase High School Assembly, Maryland	1960 May 8
b. 235, f. 552	Meet the Press Arrangements, Correspondence & Transcripts English	1960 May 8
b. 235, f. 553	Meet the Press Correspondence - Reaction English	1960 May 8

b. 235, f. 554	Industrial Union Department Legislative Conference, Washington, D.C. Address to Kennedy Supporters, Montgomery County, Maryland	1960 May 10
b. 235, f. 555	American Medical Center at Denver Dinner, New York	1960 May 15
b. 235, f. 556	Cook County Annual Dinner - Chicago	1960 May 19
b. 235, f. 557	PTA National Congress, Philadelphia	1960 May 24
b. 235, f. 558	Norwich Welfare Council	1960 May 26
b. 235, f. 559	Child Guidance Clinic of Southeastern Connecticut, Inc. Annual Meeting- New London	1960 May 27
b. 235, f. 560	Speech sponsored by the English Speaking Union & the University of Virginia - Charlottesville	1960 June 2
b. 235, f. 561	New London County Federation of Democratic Women's Clubs - Montville, Connecticut Lebanon, Connecticut Post Office Dedication	1960 June 4
b. 235, f. 562	Smith College Commencement Address - Northampton, Massachusetts	1960 June 5
b. 236, f. 563	Junior Foreign Service Club, Washington, D.C.	1960 June 8
b. 236, f. 564	National Conference on Social Welfare - Atlantic City, New Jersey	1960 June 10
b. 236, f. 565	Face the Nation English	1960 June 12
b. 236, f. 566	"Oral Essays in Education" - Radio program produced by Michigan State University, East Lansing English	1960 June 14
b. 236, f. 567	Foreign Student Service Council Dinner, Washington, D.C.	1960 June 14
b. 236, f. 568	Meet the Press English	1960 July 17
b. 236, f. 569	Yale Foreign Student Institute, New Haven, Connecticut	1960 Aug?
b. 236, f. 570	Speech to UPI Conference, Washington, D.C. Drafts and Correspondence	1960 September 8
b. 236, f. 571	International Union of Electrical, Radio and Machine Workers Convention, Miami, Florid	1960 September 12
b. 236, f. 572	Civil Rights Statement on Radio Broadcast	1960 September 15
b. 236, f. 573	Women's National Democratic Club Strategy for Peace Program, Washington, D.C.	1960 September 16
b. 236, f. 573	Democratic Picnic & Rally, Montgomery County, Maryland	1960 September 17

b. 236, f. 575	Democratic Kick-off Dinner, Hartford, Conn.	1960 September 24
b. 236, f. 576	Campaign Appearances in New York	1960 circa September 26
b. 236, f. 577	Woman's Suburban Democratic Club, Montgomery County, Maryland	1960 September 29
b. 236, f. 578	Campaign Appearances - South Dakoda, Oregon, California, Pittsburgh - Schedules, lists	1960 September 30-October 10
b. 236, f. 579	South Dakota Young Democratic Convention Rapid City	1960 October 1
b. 236, f. 580	Campaign Appearances in Oregon: Eugene, Portland	1960 October 2
b. 236, f. 581	Campaign Appearances in the San Francisco Bay Area	1960 October 3-6
b. 236, f. 582	Remarks at San Francisco Bond Club Luncheon Transcription of extemporaneous speech	1960 October 5
b. 236, f. 583	Campaign Appearances in the Los Angeles, Southern California Area	1960 October 7-9
b. 236, f. 5854	Campaign Appearances in Pittsburgh	1960 October 10
b. 236, f. 585	Woman's National Democratic Club, Washington D.C.	1960 October 13
b. 236, f. 586	College News Conference	1960 October 16
b. 236, f. 587	Campaign Appearances in Philadelphia World Affairs Council Luncheon Citizens for Kennedy Sidney Hillman Medical Center	1960 October 17
b. 236, f. 588	Michigan Campaign Appearances Detroit, Ann Arbor, Lansing, Kalamazoo, Grand Rapids	1960 October 18-19
b. 236, f. 589	Minnesota Campaign Appearances: Rochester, Minneapolis	1960 October 20
b. 236, f. 590	Illinois Campaign Appearances: Evanston, Chicago, Rich Township	1960 October 21-22
b. 237, f. 591	"The New Administration and Soviet-American Relations" - Speech to the Chicago Foreign Relations Council English	1960 October 21
b. 237, f. 592	Wisconsin Campaign Appearances: Milwaukee, Racine	1960 October 24
b. 237, f. 593	Campaign Appearances: Schedule	1960 October 27-November 3
b. 237, f. 594	Connecticut Campaign Appearances: Stoors, Woodbridge	1960 October 27-28
b. 237, f. 595	New York Campaign Appearances: New York City, Pleasantville, MtKisco	1960 October 30
b. 237, f. 596	Hawaii Campaign Appearances	1960 November 1-2

b. 237, f. 597	New York Appearances: New York City, Rochester	1960 November 4
b. 237, f. 598	Talk to Overseas Press People, Chicago	1960 December 20
b. 237, f. 599	Interviews 1. Radio News Conference 2. Report to Massachusetts - Senator Leverett Saltonstall	[1960]
Arti	cles	
b. 238, f. 600	"Shirt Sleeves and Striped Pants" <i>Think</i> English	1959 January
b. 238, f. 601	Letter to the Editor of the <i>New York Times</i> re: Cuba, reprinted in the 1959 Mar	1959 January 25
b. 238, f. 602	Interview in the Chicago Sun Times	1959 March 8
b. 238, f. 603	Interview with Courtney Sheldon published in the Christian Science Monitor	1959 March 13
b. 238, f. 604	"A Long Look at China" Saturday Evening Post English	1959 April 4
b. 238, f. 605	"Rigged Prices, Not Wages, Cause Inflation" The Railway Clerk English	1959 April 15
b. 238, f. 606	"Why the Kremlin Will Not Disarm" <i>New York Times Magazine</i> (Drafts) English	1959 April 19
b. 238, f. 607	$^{\prime\prime}$ Why the Kremlin Will Not Disarm $^{\prime\prime}$ Galley, Printed copies, Correspondence English	
b. 238, f. 608	Article on Liberalism, New York Times Magazine	1959 April 19
	"Has the North Clean Hands?" New Republic (all correspondence filed with original speech) English See: box 230, folder 428	1959 July 6
b. 238, f. 609	"Cry for Land in Latin America" <i>New York Times Magazine</i> - Drafts English	1959 November 22
b. 238, f. 610	"Cry for Land in Latin America" Printed copies English	
b. 238, f. 611	"Cry for Land in Latin America" Correspondence English	
b. 238, f. 612	"New Policies for New Conditions in Europe" New York Times Magazine English	1959 December 20
b. 238, f. 613	Connecticut Democratic News English	(1960 Jan)
b. 238, f. 614	"While the World Watches" National Urban League Supplement, New York Times, reprinted in YWCA Magazine, Mar, Apr, 1960 English	1960 January 17

### Articles (continued)

b. 238, f. 615	"Our Farm Surplus Can be Their Daily Bread" English	1960 February
b. 238, f. 616	Forward for Peter Kenen's book: World Poverty and American Policy	1960 February 5
b. 238, f. 617	"Some Hard Decisions" <i>The New Republic</i> English	1960 February 22
b. 238, f. 618	"The Great Decision We Face on India's Future" <i>The Hartford Times</i> English	1960 March 5
b. 239, f. 618	Introduction to Gordon S. Seagrave's, <i>The Burma Surgeon</i> and <i>The Burma Surgeon Returns</i>	1960 March 27
b. 239, f. 620	"The China Problem Reconsidered" Foreign Affairs drafts and printed copies English	1960 April
b. 239, f. 621	"The 'China Problem' Reconsidered," Foreign Affairs correspondence English	
b. 239, f. 622	"India and the Free World" Introduction to <i>Journal of Stanford Research Institute</i> : India-Research Helps Build a New Nation English	1960 April-May
b. 239, f. 623	"Research: Where Defense and Disarmament Meet", <i>The New Leader</i> English	1960 May 9
b. 239, f. 624	"Great Challenge to the U.N Africa" <i>New York Times Magazine</i> Drafts & Printed copy English	1960 August 21
b. 239, f. 625	"Great Challenge to the U.N." Correspondence English	
b. 239, f. 626	Letter to the Editor of the Christian Science Monitor	1960 August 26
b. 239, f. 627	Letter to the Editor of the Manchester Evening Union Leader, New Hampshire,	1960 August 26
b. 239, f. 628	"the Democratic Approach" <i>The General Electric Defense Quarterly</i> English	1960 October- December
b. 239, f. 629	"The Foreign Policy of Senator Kennedy" <i>America</i> English	1960 October 15
b. 239, f. 630	Letter to the Editor of the New York Times	1960 October 28
b. 239, f. 631	Letter to the Editor of the New York Daily News	1960 November 4
b. 239, f. 632	Interview in U.S. News and World Report	1960 November 21
	Proposed Articles The Killing of Peace	
b. 239, f. 633	Preface for new edition of Alan Cranston's The Killing of Peace	
b. 239, f. 634	Summary of Bowles' Predictions quoting from articles, books, and other statements to be used as basis for an article	[1959?]

# Proposed Articles The Killing of Peace (continued)

b. 239, f. 635	The Literary Gazette- proposed article for Soviet Readers on peaceful coexistance 1959 ca. Jan-Feb	
b. 239, f. 636	"Needed: A New Formosan Policy" [published?] English	1959 January 12
b. 240, f. 637	Proposed Article on Khrushchev's Visit	1959 September
b. 240, f. 638	Proposed Article for <i>Saturday Evening Post</i> on Economic Growth & Inflation Correspondence	1959 December-1960 April
b. 240, f. 639	Saturday Evening Post- proposed article On Economic Growth & Inflation Draft I	
b. 240, f. 640	Saturday Evening Post- proposed article on Economic Growth & Inflation Draft II	
b. 240, f. 641	Saturday Evening Post- proposed article on Economic Growth & Inflation Draft III	
b. 240, f. 642	Saturday Evening Post- proposed article on Economic Growth & Inflation Draft IV	
b. 240, f. 643	Proposed article for the New York Timeson China Policy	1959 Spring
b. 240, f. 644	Article for Newsweek [published?]	1960
b. 240, f. 645	Proposed letter to the Editor of the New York Times	1960 June
b. 240, f. 646	This Week- proposed article for "Words to Live By"	[ca. 1960 Feb]
b. 240, f. 647	New York Times Magazine- proposed article on the election campaign English	1960 circa September- October
b. 240, f. 648	Letter to the Editor of the New York Times on the campaign - Not Sent	1960 October 17
b. 240, f. 649	Letter to the Editor of the Washington Post	1960 December
b. 240, f. 650	Unidentified Manuscripts	
Was	shington Report	
b. 241, f. 651	An Eventful First Week	1959 January [15?]
b. 241, f. 651	New Legislation to Help Build Eastern Connecticut	1959 January 22
b. 241, f. 651	A Badly Needed Labor Reform Bill	1959 January 29
b. 241, f. 652	Foreign Policy Hearings Begin	1959 February 5
b. 241, f. 652	A New Draft Bill Passes Congress	1959 February 12
b. 241, f. 652	A Busy Week in Connecticut	1959 February 19
b. 241, f. 652	A Better Break for Our Older Citizens	1959 February 26

### Washington Report (continued)

b. 241, f. 653	Is Inflation the Biggest Danger?	1959 March 5
b. 241, f. 653	Disappointment at Electric Boat	1959 March 12
b. 241, f. 653	Hawaiian Statehood	1959 March 19
b. 241, f. 653	A Week of Legislative Action	1959 March 26
b. 241, f. 654	Home for the Easter Recess	1959 April 2
b. 241, f. 654	Congress Moves into High Gear	1959 April 9
b. 241, f. 654	Congress Resumes	1959 April 16
b. 241, f. 654	The Foreign Aid Bill	1959 April 23
b. 241, f. 654	New Leadership at the State Department	1959 April 30
b. 241, f. 655	Connecticut Events In Washington	1959 May 7
b. 241, f. 655	Major Legislation Begins to Move	1959 May 14
b. 241, f. 655	The Hope for More Jobs	1959 May 21
b. 241, f. 655	The Housing Bill	1959 May 28
b. 241, f. 656	The Funeral of John Foster Dulles Important Changes in the Foreign Aid Bill	1959 June 4
b. 241, f. 656	The Battle of the Budget	1959 June 11
b. 241, f. 656	Differences on Labor and Farm Bills	1959 June 18
b. 241, f. 656	The Foreign Aid Bill Passes	1959 June 25
b. 241, f. 657	Which Road to Prosperity	1959 July 2
b. 241, f. 657	Increased Appropriations for Health	1959 July 9
b. 241, f. 657	Veto of the Housing and Urban Renewal Bill	1959 July 16
b. 241, f. 657	Legislation Benefits Eastern Connecticut	1959 July 23
b. 241, f. 657	Let's Cut the Price of Steel	1959 July 30
b. 241, f. 658	Much Work Yet to Do	1959 August 6
b. 241, f. 658	The Struggle for a Good Labor Bill	1959 August 13
b. 241, f. 658	Hope for the Stalled Highway Program	1959 August 20
b. 241, f. 658	Our Dilemma on the Labor Bill	1959 August 27
b. 241, f. 659	Trade Adjustment: A Bill for Eastern Conn.	1959 September 3
b. 241, f. 659	A Better Labor Bill Wins	1959 September 10
b. 241, f. 659	Our Stake in the Public Works Bill	1959 September 17

### Washington Report (continued)

b. 241, f. 659	The Legislative Balance Sheet	1959 September 24
b. 241, f. 660	Eisenhower was Right to Invite Khrushchev	1959 October 1
b. 241, f. 660	Thoughts Following Khrushchev	1959 October 8
b. <b>241,</b> f. <b>660</b>	The Civil Rights Commission Reports	1959 October 15
b. 241, f. 660	The Steel Shut-Down and the Rest of Us	1959 October 22
b. 241, f. 660	A Brief Visit to Europe	1959 October 29
b. 241, f. 661	In Rome	1959 November 5
b. 241, f. 661	High Hopes in Tunisia	1959 November 11
b. 241, f. 661	Greece and Turkey: Triumphs and Tensions	1959 November 18
b. 241, f. 661	Thanksgiving Thoughts on Europe	1959 November 25
b. 241, f. 662	It is Good to be Back in Connecticut	1959 December 2
b. 241, f. 662	The Challenge of Big Government	1959 December 9
b. 241, f. 662	Jobs, Profits and Common Sense	1959 December 16
b. 241, f. 662	On the Front Page	1959 December 23
b. 241, f. 662	Some New Years Best Wishes	1959 December 29
b. 241, f. 663	First Issue of the New Congress	1960 January 6
b. 241, f. 663	The High Cost of Good Health	1960 January 13
b. 241, f. 663	The 1960 Legislative Docket	1960 January 21
b. 241, f. 663	A Bill to Spur Connecticut's Growth	1960 January 27
b. 241, f. 664	The TV Scandals in Perspective	1960 February 3
b. 241, f. 664	Congress Begins to Act on Our Schools	1960 February 11
b. 241, f. 664	Time to Help Our Older People	1960 February 18
b. 241, f. 664	The Great Defense Debate	1960 February 25
b. 241, f. 665	Disagreement on Pollution Control	1960 March 3

# Washington Report (continued)

b. <b>241,</b> f. <b>665</b>	Successful Action for Eastern Connecticut	1960 March 10
b. 241, f. 665	No End to the Armaments Race?	1960 March 17
b. 241, f. 665	Polaris: A Success Story for Connecticut	1960 March 24
b. 241, f. 665	The Unfinished Work of Civil Rights	1960 March 31
b. 241, f. 666	Speeding Up New Home Building	1960 April 7
b. 241, f. 666	Unemployment and a Free Society	1960 April 14
b. 241, f. 666	Is A Genuine Peace Possible?	1960 April 21
b. 241, f. 666	Our Stake in Mutual Security	1960 April 28
b. 241, f. 667	Let's Bring Interest Rates Out Into the Open	1960 May 5
b. 241, f. 667	Congress Tries Again On Area Redevelopment	1960 May 12
b. 241, f. 667	Congress Considers Health Legislation	1960 May 10
b. 241, f. 667	The Outlook in Congress	1960 May 26
b. 241, f. 668	Help for Our Schools Moves Closer	1960 June 2
b. <b>241</b> , f. <b>668</b>	Thoughts on Graduation Day	1960 June 9
b. <b>241</b> , f. <b>669</b>	A Better Break for Our Federal Employees	1960 June 16
b. <b>241</b> , f. <b>670</b>	A Vital Program is Saved	1960 June 23
b. <b>241</b> , f. <b>671</b>	An Exciting Eighteen Months	1960 June 30
Wa	shington Newsletter	
b. <b>241</b> , f. <b>669</b>	Washington Newsletter	1959
b. 241, f. 670	Washington Newsletter	1960
b. 241, f. 671	Washington Newsletter: Correspondence: Reaction $\&$ Requests to be placed on the Mailing List (A-K)	
b. 241, f. 672	Washington Newsletter: Correspondence: Reaction & Requests to be placed on the Mailing List (L-Z) $$	
Pre	ss Releases	
b. 242, f. 673	President's State of the Union	1959 January 9
b. 242, f. 674	Coast Guard Housing	1959 January 14
b. 242, f. 675	Floor Statement on Introduction of a Housing and Urban Renewal Bill	1959 January 15
b. 242, f. 676	Comments on Budget Message	1959 January 19
b. 242, f. 677	Chester Bowles Introduced Legislation to Spur Connecticut Growth	1959 January 21
b. 242, f. 678	Congressman Bowles Introduces Kennedy Labor Reform Bill	1959 January 29

b. 242, f. 679	Bowles Sees Foreign Policy Democratic Challenge in 1960	1959 February 2
b. 242, f. 680	Congressional Records	1959 February 3
b. 242, f. 681	Bowles Submits Bill to Aid Coast Guard Academy	1959 February 6
b. 242, f. 682	Kennedy, Cooper, Bowles, and Merrow Join on India Aid Resolution	1959 February 19
b. 242, f. 683	Bowles Introduces Bill for Senior Citizens	1959 February 25
b. 242, f. 684	Bowles Sees Economic Growth as Key Issue in 1960	1959 March 7
b. 242, f. 685	The Growing Movement Toward Self-Government (American Association for the United Nations Conference)	1969 March 9
b. 242, f. 686	Bowles Urges U.S. Re-Examine Its Acceptance of Dictatorships - proposed release for speech to American Association for the United Nations	1959 March 9
b. 242, f. 687	A Fresh Look at Foreign Aid (Edmund A. Walsh Lecture)	1959 March 10
b. 242, f. 688	Bowles Urges Better Air Service for New London	1959 March 11
b. 242, f. 689	Bowles Protests to Summerfield about Colchester, Conn. Postmaster Appointment	1959 March 15
b. 242, f. 690	Bowles Testifies in Favor of Area Redevelopment Legislation	1959 March 19
b. 242, f. 691	Questions on the Area Redevelopment Program	1959 March [19?]
b. 242, f. 692	Bowles Attacks Opponents of Area Redevelopment Legislation	1959 March 20
b. 242, f. 693	Confidential Letter to Thomas E. Morgan on the Pakistan Arms Agreement	1959 March 24
b. 242, f. 694	Electric Boat	1959 March 24
b. 242, f. 695	Bowles Urges Polaris Speed-Up	1959 April 3
b. 242, f. 696	Bowles Says Democratic Leadership Essential for Total Policy Effort	1959 April 7
b. 242, f. 697	New Directions in Foreign Economic Aid (Speech in House of Representatives)	1959 April 20
b. 242, f. 698	Bowles Urges Constructive Revisions in Mutual Security Bill	1959 April 30
b. 242, f. 699	Bowles Initiates Gandhi Lectures at Harvard	1959 May 5
b. 242, f. 700	Bowles Advocates India-Pakistan Summit Meeting	1959 May 5
b. 242, f. 701	Bowles Urges Benson to Aid Poultry Farmers	1959 May 13
b. 242, f. 702	Bowles Obtains 3 Amendments to Mutual Security Legislation	1959 June 3
b. 242, f. 703	Bowles Introduces Bill to Aid Hard-Pressed Poultry Industry	1959 June 4
b. 242, f. 704	Letter to Members of Congressional Study Group	1959 June 11
b. 242, f. 705	Bowles Urges House to Support Aid Bill	1959 June 16
b. <b>242</b> , f. <b>706</b>	The World and the World of Books	1959 June 25

b. 242, f. 707	Sustained Economic Growth: Key to a Dynamic America (Speech to House of Representatives)	1959 June 29
b. 242, f. 708	Bowles Hits Nixon Report, Says Lagging Economy Fosters "Creeping Isolationism"	1959 June 29
b. 242, f. 709	Bowles Calls for Shipment and Storage of Farm Surpluses Abroad	1959 July 8
b. 242, f. 710	Bowles Signs Discharge Petition as "Solemn Duty"	1959 July 30
b. 242, f. 711	Bowles Urges President to Seek Steel Price Cut	1959 August 6
b. 242, f. 712	Bowles Discloses Bob Kennedy's Endorsement of Elliott Labor Bill	1959 August 12
b. 242, f. 713	Announcement by Wilbur Mills re/Federal Highway Program	1959 August 13
b. 242, f. 714	Bowles Urges President to Persevere in Seeking Steel Industry Reconsideration of Price Cut Proposal Following White House Intervention	1959 August 13
b. 242, f. 715	New England Industry and Civil Rights Prospects Victims of Labor Bill, Assert Connecticut Congressmen	1959 August 23
b. 242, f. 716	Connecticut Home Ownership Program	1959 September 3
b. 242, f. 717	Communist Propaganda in Asia	1959 September 4
b. 242, f. 718	Bowles Bill Would Transfer Coast Guard to Commerce	1959 September 11
b. 242, f. 719	Bowles Says Khrushchev Visit Leaves Continuing Need for New Foreign Policy	1959 October 9
b. 242, f. 720	Bowles Urges Major Foreign Policy Revision in Conference Keynote Address	1959 October 9
b. 242, f. 721	Bowles Urges Regional Groupings in U.N. as Step Towards World Law	1959 October 10
b. 242, f. 722	Bowles Discounts 1960 Presidential Talk	1959 October 11
b. 242, f. 723	Bowles Sees Three Issues Dominating 1960 Election	1959 October 14
b. 242, f. 724	Bowles Warns Democrats Lagging on Three Critical Issues for 1960: Peace, Civil Rights and Economic Growth	1959 October 15
b. 242, f. 725	Remarks on the U.N. to the Junior Chamber of Commerce, Pittsburgh	1959 October 20
b. 242, f. 726	The Revolution of Rising Expectations and the World Church (Speech at the Eastern Regional Meeting of Congregational Churches)	1959 October 27
b. 242, f. 727	Bowles Cites India as Challenge of Generation	1959 December 10
b. 242, f. 728	Bowles Urges Joint Action to Spur Area Economy	1959 December 10
b. 242, f. 729	Bowles Urges Port and Storage Development in New London	1959 December 10

b. 242, f. 730	Bowles Terms U.S. India Policy Crucial	1959 December 16
b. 242, f. 731	Bowles "Deeply Disappointed Over Rockefeller Withdrawal"	1959 December 28
b. 242, f. 732	Bowles, in Letter to Rayburn, Urges Congress to Reject Administration Request for Removal of Bond Interest Ceiling	1960 January 4
b. 242, f. 733	Decision Time for the Democratic Party (Speech before Women's National Democratic Club)	1960 January 21
b. 242, f. 734	Bowles Challenges Republican Tactics on Civil Rights	1960 January 27
b. 242, f. 735	Bowles Announces Annapolis, Air Force Nominations	1960 January 29
b. 242, f. 736	Bowles Sees Nation on Verge of New Political Era	1960 January 30
b. 242, f. 737	Bowles Speaks to Massachusetts League of Women Voters	1960 February 2
b. 243, f. 738	Bowles Calls for New Disarmament and Peace Proposals on 10th Anniversary of Brian McMahon Speech	1960 February 2
b. 243, f. 739	Bowles Sees Urgent Need for U.S. Decision on Aid to India	1960 February 9
b. 243, f. 740	Great Decisions and the Crisis of 1960 (Address at the University of Louisville)	1960 February 9
b. 243, f. 741	Bowles Urges Prospective on Five Post-War Revolutions	1960 February 11
		10/05   14
b. 243, f. 742	Bowles Not a Candidate; Backs Kennedy as "Most Electable"	1960 February 14
b. 243, f. 742 b. 243, f. 743	Bowles Not a Candidate; Backs Kennedy as "Most Electable"  Bowles Sees U.S. Facing Ultimate Test of "Quality"	1960 February 14
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	<u> </u>
b. 243, f. 743	Bowles Sees U.S. Facing Ultimate Test of "Quality"  Bowles Accepts Post of Chief Foreign Policy Advisor to the Presidential	1960 February 15
b. 243, f. 743 b. 243, f. 744	Bowles Sees U.S. Facing Ultimate Test of "Quality"  Bowles Accepts Post of Chief Foreign Policy Advisor to the Presidential Campaign of Senator John F. Kennedy.	1960 February 15 1960 February 23 1960 March 11
b. 243, f. 743 b. 243, f. 744 b. 243, f. 745	Bowles Sees U.S. Facing Ultimate Test of "Quality"  Bowles Accepts Post of Chief Foreign Policy Advisor to the Presidential Campaign of Senator John F. Kennedy.  Bowles Sees Key Role for Youth in Next Administration	1960 February 15 1960 February 23 1960 March 11
b. 243, f. 743 b. 243, f. 744 b. 243, f. 745 b. 243, f. 746	Bowles Sees U.S. Facing Ultimate Test of "Quality"  Bowles Accepts Post of Chief Foreign Policy Advisor to the Presidential Campaign of Senator John F. Kennedy.  Bowles Sees Key Role for Youth in Next Administration  Bowles Sees Paramount Need for Faster Economic Growth Without Inflation	1960 February 15 1960 February 23 1960 March 11 1960 March 14 1960 March 18
b. 243, f. 743 b. 243, f. 744 b. 243, f. 745 b. 243, f. 746 b. 243, f. 747	Bowles Sees U.S. Facing Ultimate Test of "Quality"  Bowles Accepts Post of Chief Foreign Policy Advisor to the Presidential Campaign of Senator John F. Kennedy.  Bowles Sees Key Role for Youth in Next Administration  Bowles Sees Paramount Need for Faster Economic Growth Without Inflation  Bowles Sees Three Major Issues in Presidential Election Campaign	1960 February 15 1960 February 23 1960 March 11 1960 March 14 1960 March 18 1960 March 27
b. 243, f. 743 b. 243, f. 744 b. 243, f. 745 b. 243, f. 746 b. 243, f. 747 b. 243, f. 748	Bowles Sees U.S. Facing Ultimate Test of "Quality"  Bowles Accepts Post of Chief Foreign Policy Advisor to the Presidential Campaign of Senator John F. Kennedy.  Bowles Sees Key Role for Youth in Next Administration  Bowles Sees Paramount Need for Faster Economic Growth Without Inflation  Bowles Sees Three Major Issues in Presidential Election Campaign  Bowles Urges Democrats Adopt Four-Point Foreign Policy Plan for Campaign  Excerpts from an Address before the Foreign Policy Panel of the Democratic	1960 February 15 1960 February 23 1960 March 11 1960 March 14 1960 March 18 1960 March 27
b. 243, f. 743 b. 243, f. 744 b. 243, f. 745 b. 243, f. 746 b. 243, f. 747 b. 243, f. 748 b. 243, f. 749	Bowles Sees U.S. Facing Ultimate Test of "Quality"  Bowles Accepts Post of Chief Foreign Policy Advisor to the Presidential Campaign of Senator John F. Kennedy.  Bowles Sees Key Role for Youth in Next Administration  Bowles Sees Paramount Need for Faster Economic Growth Without Inflation  Bowles Sees Three Major Issues in Presidential Election Campaign  Bowles Urges Democrats Adopt Four-Point Foreign Policy Plan for Campaign  Excerpts from an Address before the Foreign Policy Panel of the Democratic Midwest Conference	1960 February 15 1960 February 23 1960 March 11 1960 March 14 1960 March 18 1960 March 27 1960 March 27
b. 243, f. 743 b. 243, f. 744 b. 243, f. 745 b. 243, f. 746 b. 243, f. 747 b. 243, f. 748 b. 243, f. 749 b. 243, f. 750	Bowles Sees U.S. Facing Ultimate Test of "Quality"  Bowles Accepts Post of Chief Foreign Policy Advisor to the Presidential Campaign of Senator John F. Kennedy.  Bowles Sees Key Role for Youth in Next Administration  Bowles Sees Paramount Need for Faster Economic Growth Without Inflation  Bowles Sees Three Major Issues in Presidential Election Campaign  Bowles Urges Democrats Adopt Four-Point Foreign Policy Plan for Campaign  Excerpts from an Address before the Foreign Policy Panel of the Democratic Midwest Conference  Bowles Hails Canaveral Shot, Urges Polaris Speed Up	1960 February 15 1960 February 23 1960 March 11 1960 March 14 1960 March 18 1960 March 27 1960 March 27 1960 March 30
b. 243, f. 743 b. 243, f. 744 b. 243, f. 745 b. 243, f. 746 b. 243, f. 747 b. 243, f. 748 b. 243, f. 749 b. 243, f. 750 b. 243, f. 751	Bowles Sees U.S. Facing Ultimate Test of "Quality"  Bowles Accepts Post of Chief Foreign Policy Advisor to the Presidential Campaign of Senator John F. Kennedy.  Bowles Sees Key Role for Youth in Next Administration  Bowles Sees Paramount Need for Faster Economic Growth Without Inflation  Bowles Sees Three Major Issues in Presidential Election Campaign  Bowles Urges Democrats Adopt Four-Point Foreign Policy Plan for Campaign  Excerpts from an Address before the Foreign Policy Panel of the Democratic Midwest Conference  Bowles Hails Canaveral Shot, Urges Polaris Speed Up  Bowles Probes Key Questions Facing New President After Election	1960 February 15 1960 February 23 1960 March 11 1960 March 14 1960 March 18 1960 March 27 1960 March 27 1960 March 30 1960 April 8 1960 April 14
b. 243, f. 743 b. 243, f. 744 b. 243, f. 745 b. 243, f. 746 b. 243, f. 747 b. 243, f. 748 b. 243, f. 749 b. 243, f. 750 b. 243, f. 751 b. 243, f. 752	Bowles Sees U.S. Facing Ultimate Test of "Quality"  Bowles Accepts Post of Chief Foreign Policy Advisor to the Presidential Campaign of Senator John F. Kennedy.  Bowles Sees Key Role for Youth in Next Administration  Bowles Sees Paramount Need for Faster Economic Growth Without Inflation  Bowles Sees Three Major Issues in Presidential Election Campaign  Bowles Urges Democrats Adopt Four-Point Foreign Policy Plan for Campaign  Excerpts from an Address before the Foreign Policy Panel of the Democratic Midwest Conference  Bowles Hails Canaveral Shot, Urges Polaris Speed Up  Bowles Probes Key Questions Facing New President After Election  Bowles Receives Moose Award, Urges More Local Interest in World Affairs	1960 February 15 1960 February 23 1960 March 11 1960 March 14 1960 March 18 1960 March 27 1960 March 27 1960 March 30 1960 April 8 1960 April 14
b. 243, f. 743 b. 243, f. 744 b. 243, f. 745 b. 243, f. 746 b. 243, f. 747 b. 243, f. 748 b. 243, f. 749 b. 243, f. 750 b. 243, f. 751 b. 243, f. 752 b. 243, f. 753	Bowles Sees U.S. Facing Ultimate Test of "Quality"  Bowles Accepts Post of Chief Foreign Policy Advisor to the Presidential Campaign of Senator John F. Kennedy.  Bowles Sees Key Role for Youth in Next Administration  Bowles Sees Paramount Need for Faster Economic Growth Without Inflation  Bowles Sees Three Major Issues in Presidential Election Campaign  Bowles Urges Democrats Adopt Four-Point Foreign Policy Plan for Campaign  Excerpts from an Address before the Foreign Policy Panel of the Democratic Midwest Conference  Bowles Hails Canaveral Shot, Urges Polaris Speed Up  Bowles Probes Key Questions Facing New President After Election  Bowles Receives Moose Award, Urges More Local Interest in World Affairs  Bowles Accepts Appointment as Democratic Convention Platform Chairman	1960 February 15 1960 February 23 1960 March 11 1960 March 14 1960 March 18 1960 March 27 1960 March 27 1960 March 30 1960 April 8 1960 April 14 1960 April 21

b. 243, f. 756	International Cooperation A Forward Look (Address to the Conference on International Economic and Social Development)	1960 April 28
b. 243, f. 757	Bowles Addresses Connecticut AFL-CIO Leaders, Hartford	1960 April 28
b. 243, f. 758	Bowles Urges Post-Election Restoration of Active Bipartisanship	1960 May 8
b. 243, f. 759	Bowles Welcomes Passage of Bill to Provide for Payments in Lieu of Taxes	1960 May 12
b. 243, f. 760	Bowles Calls for Public Discussion of Issues Underlying Foreign Policy Crisis	1960 May 20
b. 243, f. 761	Bowles Sees Major Role for Family in Nation's Mounting "Value Crisis"	1960 May 25
b. 243, f. 762	Bowles Predicts Fewer Aid Cuts in Wake of Summit	1960 June 3
b. 243, f. 763	Text of Commencement Address at Smith College	1960 June 6
b. 243, f. 764	Bowles Sees Crucial Test of "Quality" of American Society	1960 June 10
b. 243, f. 765	Bowles Accepts Nomination for Second Term as Congressman	1960 June 25
b. 243, f. 766	Bowles Withdraws from Connecticut Race to Serve in National Campaign	1960 August 11
b. 243, f. 767	Bowles Asks Republicans to Join in "Building a Better America Not a More Bitter One"	1960 August 31
b. 243, f. 768	Bowles Outlines Open Questions Facing New Administration on Foreign Policy	1960 September 8
b. 243, f. 769	Bowles Cites Party's "Understanding of People" as Democrats' Great Foreign Policy Asset	1960 September 12
b. 243, f. 770	Bowles Urges Kennedy Victory to Promote U.S. "Strategy for Peace"	1960 September 16
b. 243, f. 771	Bowles Terms Democratic Party "Best Friend" to Advance World Peace	1960 September 17
b. 243, f. 772	Bowles Urges Support for Democrats as Party Committed to "Humane Welfare"	1960 September 18
b. 243, f. 773	Bowles Lists U.S. Moves "Which Khrushchev Cannot Veto"	1960 September 28
b. 243, f. 774	Text of Remarks to the Commonwealth Club of California Bowles Traces Key Foreign Policy Questions Facing New Administration in January	1960 October 4
b. 243, f. 775	Speech to the Contra Costa Democratic Central Committee	1960 October 5
b. 243, f. 776	Remarks on Campus of Stanford University	1960 October 6
b. 243, f. 777	Remarks to the Citizens for Kennedy Luncheon, San Francisco	1960 October 6
b. 243, f. 778	Remarks to the 43rd Assembly District Democratic Rally, Glendale, California	1960 October 9
b. 243, f. 779	Bowles Sees Kennedy "Drawing Ahead", Peace Chief Issue, on Return from Coast-to-Coast Campaign Tour	1960 October 12
b. 243, f. 780	Bowles Stresses Democratic Assets in Foreign Policy	1960 October 14

b. 243, f. 781	Bowles Outlines Open Questions Facing New Administration on Froeign Policy	1960 October 17
b. 243, f. 782	Bowles Outlines Agenda Facing New President in First Charles Weinstein Memorial Lecture	1960 October 18
b. 243, f. 783	Excerpts from an Address to the World Affairs Council in Lansing	1960 October 18
b. 243, f. 784	Excerpts from an Address to the Minnesota Foreign Policy Association	1960 October 20
b. 243, f. 785	Bowles Stresses Democratic Assets in Foreign Policy	1960 October 23
b. 244, f. 786	Bowles Confident of Kennedy Victory Following Midwest Campaign Swing	1960 October 26
b. 244, f. 787	Bowles Urges the Release of the Suppressed United States Information Agency Reports on the Decline in American Prestige Abroad	1960 October 28
b. 244, f. 788	Excerpts from Speech to Connecticut's 3rd District Democrats	1960 October 29
b. 244, f. 789	Bowles' Addresses Westchester Democratic Rally	1960 October 31
b. 244, f. 790	Bowles Sees Key Role for Youth in Kennedy Administration	1960 November 1
b. 244, f. 791	Bowles Urges Greater Hawaiian Participation in New Democratic Administration Asian Policies	1960 November 2
b. 244, f. 792	Excerpts from Address to Democratic Rally, Hilo, Hawaii	1960 November 3
b. 244, f. 793	Bowles Cites Party's "Understanding of People" as Democrats' Great Foreign Policy Asset	1960 November 5
b. 244, f. 794	Statement on Notification of Appointment as Undersecretary of State	1960 December 12
b. 244, f. 795	Chester Bowles Urges "Voices to America" Program	[1959 or 1960]
b. 244, f. 796	Press Releases - Bowles' Biographical Data	
The	Coming Political Breakthrough	
b. 244, f. 797	Preliminary Outlines & Drafts	Circa1958 January
b. 244, f. 798-801	Drafts for Section I	
b. 245, f. 802-803	Drafts for Section II	
b. 246, f. 804-805	Drafts for Section II	
b. 246, f. 806-810	Drafts for Section III	
b. 247, f. 811-813	Drafts for Section IV	
b. 247, f. 814-816	Drafts for Section V	
b. 247, f. 817	Miscellaneous Draft Fragments	

### The Coming Political Breakthrough (continued)

b. 247, f. 818	Completed Manuscript	
b. 248, f. 819	Printers Copy - Sections 1-3	
b. 248, f. 820	Printers Copy - Sections 4-5	
b. 248, f. 821-822	Abraham Chayes' Comments on the Manuscript	1959 June 30, 1959 August
b. 248, f. 823	Walter Salant's Comments on the Manuscript	1959 August 12
b. 248, f. 824	Bowles' Memoranda and notes	
b. 248, f. 825	Correspondence with Ballantine Books, Inc.	1960
b. 248, f. 826	Correspondence with Brandt & Brandt	1959, 1960
b. 248, f. 827	Correspondence with The Bodley Head (Max Reinhardt) (English Printing)	1959, 1960
b. 248, f. 828	Correspondence with Coffey, Thomas P.	1959
b. 248, f. 829	Correspondence with Harper & Brothers (Cass Canfield, Stuart Harris, Evan Thomas)	1959-1960
b. 249, f. 830	Correspondence with Hyman, Sydney O'Dell, Fran (Mrs. Walter) Scherman, Harry	
b. 249, f. 831	Published Reviews	
b. 249, f. 832	Reaction Letters: A	
b. 249, f. 833	Reaction Letters: B	
b. 249, f. 834	Reaction Letters: C	
b. 249, f. 835	Reaction Letters: D-E-F	
b. 249, f. 836	Reaction Letters: G-H	
b. 249, f. 837	Reaction Letters: I-J-K-L	
b. 249, f. 838	Reaction Letters: M	
b. 249, f. 839	Reaction Letters: N-O-P-Q	
b. 249, f. 840	Reaction Letters: R-S	
b. 249, f. 841	Reaction Letters: T-U-V-W-X-Y-Z	

# Part V, III: Special Subjects, 1959-1960

(13 boxes)

Part V, Series III, Special Subjects, is composed of materials divided into five subjects;

- 1) House Foreign Affairs Committee
- 2) Bowles' Bills
- 3) Democratic Platform
- 4) Bowles for President Movement
- 5) Kennedy Campaign
- 1) House Foreign Affairs Committee: materials relating to Bowles' work on this Committee. Bills and resolutions considered by the Committee as well as printed copies of some hearings and background information are in this subseries. There is also material concerned with the Committee's special study mission to Europe in the fall of 1959; this material is organized by country. Folders may contain background information, notes, schedules, and correspondence relating to local arrangements.
- 2) Bowles' Bills: materials related to bills introduced by Bowles during the 86th Congress, including copies of the bills with background information and a small amount of related correspondence.
- 3) Democratic Platform: materials relating to Bowles' work as chairman of the Democratic Platform Committee. The subseries includes transcripts, programs, and summaries from the eight regional advanced platform hearings as well as a few items from the platform hearing during the convention. The subseries contains several folders of correspondence from the general public incorporating suggestions for planks in the platform. This correspondence is arranged by subject, i.e. Agriculture, Civil Rights, Clean Elections, Consumers, and the like. (Additional platform suggestions will be found in the Selected Correspondence in Part V, Series I.) Following this correspondence are the various drafts for the platform arranged by section and the printed copies of the final platform. The last items in the subseries relate to the presentation of the platform at the convention, and include scripts, cue sheets, and correspondence about the production of the documentary film with Ted Mills and Dore Schary.
- 4) Bowles-for-President-Movement; correspondence, press releases, leaflets, clippings, and correspondence of others. The correspondence is basically public opinion mail interspersed with some correspondence with local organizers such as Robert Rutland, Sheldon Newberger, and Eric Cox. Additional correspondence on this subject will be found in Part V, Series I, "Selected Correspondence." For reminiscences of the movement see the correspondence of Barbara Byers and Robert Rutland in Part VI, Series I, subseries 1 General Correspondence.
- 5) The Kennedy Campaign: chiefly Bowles' drafts and suggestions for Kennedy's speeches. Also included are circulars, background material, and other campaign literature.

#### Foreign Affairs Committee

b. 250, f. 842	Notification of Foreign Affairs Committee and Sub-committee Meetings	1959-1960
b. 250, f. 843	House Bills referred to the Committee on Foreign Affairs during the 1st session of the 86th Congress	
b. 250, f. 844	House Resolutions referred to the Committee on Foreign Affairs during the 1st session of the 86th Congress	
b. 250, f. 845	House Concurrent Resolutions referred to the Committee on Foreign Affairs during the 1st session of the 86th Congress	

# Foreign Affairs Committee (continued)

b. 250, f. 846	House Joint Resolutions referred to the Committee on Foreign Affairs during the 1st session of the 86th Congress
b. 250, f. 847	Senate Bills & Resolutions referred to the House Foreign Affairs Committee
b. 250, f. 848	Mutual Security Program Legislation 1959 HR 7500 Development Loan Fund Request includes Bowles Amendments & Clippings
b. 250, f. 849	Mutual Security Program Legislation 1959 Government Printing Office Prints 1959
b. 250, f. 850	Mutual Security Program Legislation 1959 Government Printing Office Prints 1958 (reference material)
b. 251, f. 851	Mutual Security Program Legislation 1959 Printed Material
b. 251, f. 852	Mutual Security Program Legislation 1960
b. 251, f. 853	House Foreign Affairs Committee Suggested Revision of Senate J. Res. 170 for an Atlantic Convention
b. 251, f. 854	Hearings Before Subcommittee on State Department Organization and Foreign Operations Committee on Foreign Affairs on Foreign Service Buildings Act Amendments, 1959, during the 1st session of the 86th Congress
b. 251, f. 855	House Foreign Affairs Committee Misc. Documents, Reports, Committee Prints, Sub-Committee Hearings
b. <b>251</b> , f. <b>856</b>	European Trip: Itineraries, Arrangements, Correspondence, Italy, 1959 Oct 30-31
b. 251, f. 857	European Trip: Reference Material: Italy
b. <b>251</b> , f. <b>858</b>	European Trip: Itineraries, Arrangements, Correspondence: Tunisia, 1959 Oct 31-Nov 2 (also clippings & pictures)
b. 251, f. 859	European Trip: Reference Material: Tunisia
b. 251, f. 860	European Trip: Itineraries, Arrangements, Correspondence: Greece, 1959 Nov 3-5
b. 251, f. 861	European Trip: notes: Greece
b. <b>251</b> , f. <b>862</b>	European Trip: Reference Material: Greece
b. <b>251</b> , f. <b>863</b>	European Trip: Itineraries, Arrangement, Correspondence: Turkey 1959 Nov 5-7
b. 251, f. 864	European Trip: notes: Turkey
b. 251, f. 865	European Trip: Reference Material: Turkey
b. 251, f. 866	European Trip: Itineraries, Arrangements, Correspondence: Yugoslavia 1959 Nov 7-10 (also pictures)
b. 251, f. 867	European Trip: notes: Yugoslavia
b. 252, f. 868	European Trip: Reference Material: Yugoslavia

# Foreign Affairs Committee (continued)

b. 252, f. 869	European Trip: Itineraries, Arrangements, Correspondence: Germany, 1959 Nov 11-13	
b. 252, f. 870	European Trip: notes: Germany	
b. 252, f. 871	European Trip: Reference Material: Germany	
b. 252, f. 872	European Trip: Miscellaneous Arrangements, Correspondence, Clippings & Reference Material Also Report of Jan 11, 1960 by Members of Committee on Foreign Affairs Special Study Mission to Europe	
Bov	wles' Bills	
b. 252, f. 873	Legislation introduced by Bowles during 1st & 2nd Session of the 86th Congress: List	
b. 252, f. 874	HR 2385 - Housing Act of 1959	1959 January 15
b. 252, f. 875	HR 2969 - 1959 Jan 12 HR 3450 - 1959 Jan 27, "Area Redevelopment Act"	
b. 253, f. 876	"Area Redevelopment Act" - Bowles' Statements English	
b. 253, f. 877	HR 3711 - 1959 Jan 29: "Labor-Management Reporting and Disclosure Act of 1959"	
b. 253, f. 878	HR 4782 - 1959 Feb 5: Appropriation for Construction at the Coast Guard Academy	
b. 253, f. 879	H. Con. Res. 87 - 1959 Feb 19: India Mission See also: <u>box 253, folder 883</u>	
b. 253, f. 880	HR 4989 - 1959 Feb 25: Amendments to the Social Security Act	
b. 253, f. 881	H. Res. 250 - 1959 Apr 23: Nuclear Tests Suspension	
b. 253, f. 882	H.R. 7557 - 1959 Jun 4: "National Poultry Marketing Act" H.R. 8482 - 1959 Jul 30: "National Poultry Stabilization Act"	
b. 253, f. 883	H. Con. Res 373 - 1959 Aug 5: Southeast Asia Mission See also: box 253, folder 879	
b. 253, f. 884	H.R. 9023 - 1959 Sep 2: "Trade Adjustment Act of 1960"	
b. 253, f. 885	H.R. 9115 - 1959 Sep 5: "Payments to Local Governments Act of 1959" Also similar measure S 910	
	See also: box 214, folder 246	
b. 253, f. 886	H.R. 9214 - 1959 Sep 11: To transfer the Coast Guard from the Treasury Department to the Department of Commerce	
b. 253, f. 887	H. Con. Res. 499 - 1950 Jan 25: Deploring desecration of places of worship & other sacred sites	
b. 253, f. 888	H.R. 10977 - 1960 Mar 8: "Arms Control Research Institute Act"	
b. 253, f. 889	H.R. 12165 - 1960 May 11: Milford Shellfish Research Center	

### Bowles' Bills (continued)

b. 253, f. 890	H.R. 12218 H.R. 12219 H.R. 12220 1960 May 12: For Relief Of: Lorenzo Leone Sydney Gruson, Hans Eric Arthur, Langhammer	
b. 253, f. 891	Bowles Individual Voting Record by Roll Calls in the U.S. House of Representatives	
	Democratic Platform	
	Advance Platform Hearings	
b. 254, f. 892	Philadelphia - Program & Summary Report	1960 April 28
b. 254, f. 893	Minneapolis - Morning Session	1960 May 6
b. 254, f. 894	Minneapolis - Afternoon Session I	1960 May 6
b. 254, f. 895	Minneapolis - Afternoon Session II	1960
b. 254, f. 896	Minneapolis - Evening Session	1960 May 6
b. 254, f. 897	Minneapolis - Summary Report	1960 May 6
b. 254, f. 898	Detroit - I	1960 May 12
b. 254, f. 899	Detroit - II	1960 May 12
b. 254, f. 900	Detroit - III	1960 May 12
b. 255, f. 901	Detroit - Summary Report	1960 May 12
b. 255, f. 902	Denver - Summary Report	1960 May 27
b. 255, f. 903	St. Louis - Summary Report	1960 May 31
b. 255, f. 904	Salt Lake City	1960 June 3
b. 255, f. 905	Salt Lake City - Summary Report	1960 June 3
b. 255, f. 906	Los Angeles - I	1960 June 17
b. 255, f. 907	Los Angeles - II	1960 June 17
b. 255, f. 908	Los Angeles - Summary Report	1960 June 17
b. 255, f. 909	New York	1960 June 21
b. 256, f. 910	New York - Summary Report	1960 June 21
	Platform Hearings	
b. 256, f. 911	Los Angeles - List of Presentations	1960 June 6
b. 256, f. 912	Bowles' Memorandum outlining work & other working papers	1960 April 22
b. 256, f. 913	Bowles' form letters	
b. 256, f. 914	Lists: Democratic National Committee & Democratic Advisory Counc	cil
b. 256, f. 915	Lists: 1960 Democratic National Platform Committee on Platform & Resolutions	

# Democratic Platform > Platform Hearings (continued)

b. 256, f. 916	General Suggestions A-C
b. 256, f. 917	General Suggestions D-J
b. 256, f. 918	General Suggestions K-W
b. 256, f. 919	Platform Suggestions - Miscellaneous Background Material
b. 256, f. 920	Platform Suggestions - The Aged
b. 257, f. 921	Platform Suggestions: - Agriculture
b. 257, f. 922	Platform Suggestions - Civil Liberties
b. 257, f. 923	Platform Suggestions - Civil Rights A - J
b. 257, f. 924	Platform Suggestions - Civil Rights K - W
b. 257, f. 925	Platform Suggestions - Clean Elections
b. 257, f. 926	Platform Suggestions - Consumers
b. 257, f. 927	Platform Suggestions - District of Columbia
b. 257, f. 928	Platform Suggestions - Economy, General
b. 257, f. 929	Platform Suggestions - Economy: Free Enterprise
b. 257, f. 930	Platform Suggestions - Economy: Gold
b. 257, f. 931	Platform Suggestions - Economy: National Lottery
b. 257, f. 932	Platform Suggestions - Economy: Public Spending
b. 257, f. 933	Platform Suggestions - Economy: Tax Reform - General
b. 257, f. 934	Platform Suggestions - Economy: Tax Reform - Taxation of Cooperatives, Savings & Loan Institutions A-L
b. 257, f. 935	Platform Suggestions - Economy: Tax Reform - Taxation of Cooperatives, Savings & Loan Institutions M - Z
b. 258, f. 936	Platform Suggestions - Education
b. 258, f. 937	Platform Suggestions - Federalism
b. 258, f. 938	Platform Suggestions - Foreign Affairs - General A-K
b. 258, f. 939	Platform Suggestions - Foreign Affairs - General M-W
b. 258, f. 940	Platform Suggestions - Foreign Policy - Captive Nations
b. 258, f. 941	Platform Suggestions - Foreign Policy - Defense
b. 258, f. 942	Platform Suggestions - Foreign Policy - Disarmament, unidentified A-J
b. 258, f. 943	Platform Suggestions - Foreign Policy - Disarmament K-O
b. 258, f. 944	Platform Suggestions - Foreign Policy - Disarmament P-Z

### Democratic Platform (continued)

b. 258, f. 945	Platform Suggestions - Foreign Policy - Immigration
b. <b>258</b> , f. <b>946</b>	Platform Suggestions - Foreign Policy - Peace Agency, U.N., World Law
b. 258, f. 947	Platform Suggestions - Foreign Policy - Red China
b. 258, f. 948	Platform Suggestions - Foreign Policy - Underdeveloped Countries
b. 258, f. 949	Platform Suggestions - Government Operations
b. 258, f. 950	Platform Suggestions - Health
b. 258, f. 951	Platform Suggestions - House Un-American Activities Committee
b. 259, f. 952	Platform Suggestions - Indians
b. 259, f. 953	Platform Suggestions - Labor
b. 259, f. 954	Platform Suggestions - Natural Resources
b. 259, f. 955	Platform Suggestions - Small Business
b. <b>259</b> , f. <b>956</b>	Platform Suggestions - Social Security
b. 259, f. 957	Platform Suggestions - Transportation
b. 259, f. 958	Platform Suggestions - Veterans
b. 259, f. 959	Platform Suggestions - Women
b. 259, f. 960	Platform Drafts: I
b. <b>259</b> , f. <b>961</b>	Platform Drafts: II
b. 259, f. 962	Platform Drafts: III
b. 259, f. 963	Platform Drafts: IV
b. 259, f. 964	Platform Drafts: V
b. 259, f. 965	Platform Drafts: VI
b. 260, f. 966	Platform Drafts: VII
b. 260, f. 967	Platform Drafts: VIII
b. 260, f. 968	Platform Drafts: IX
b. 260, f. 969	Platform Drafts: X - Fragments
b. 260, f. 970	Platform: Printed Copies
b. 260, f. 971	Platform Presentation: Drafts for 1 Film Correspondence with Dore Schary, Ted Mills
b. 260, f. 972	Platform Presentation: Drafts for Film Correspondence with Ted Mills
b. 260, f. 973	Platform Presentation: Drafts for Bowles' Introductory Remarks & Remarks during Film

### Democratic Platform (continued)

b. 260, f. 974	Platform Presentation: Scripts & Cue Sheets
Bow	rles For President Movement
b. 261, f. 975	Correspondence A - C
b. <b>261</b> , f. <b>976</b>	Correspondence D - H
b. <b>261,</b> f. <b>977</b>	Correspondence I - M
b. 261, f. 978	Correspondence N - Ro
b. 261, f. 979	Correspondence Ru - S
b. 261, f. 980	Correspondence T - Z
b. 261, f. 981	Correspondence of others, leaflets, press releases
b. 261, f. 982	Clippings
b. 261, f. 983	Lists of Commendations of Bowles' public service for possible use in a political campaign - produced by Hayward Alker 1960
Ken	nedy Campaign
b. 261, f. 984-985	Speech & Statement Drafts
b. 262, f. 986	Publicity including copies of speeches, clippings, circulars
b. 262, f. 987	Financial Solicitation
b. 262, f. 988	Report of the Young Citizens for Kennedy (Philadelphia)

# **Part V, IV: Clippings, 1959-1960**

(4 boxes)

This series contains several folders of unmounted clippings and one scrapbook of mounted clippings about Bowles or his family. The clippings are arranged roughly in chronological order.

b. 263, f. 989	1959 January-February See also: <u>Part V. Series IV.</u>	1959 January- February
b. 263, f. 990-99	98 1959 January-1960 April	1959 January-1960 April
b. 264, f. 999-1004	1960 May-1960 August	1960 May-1960 August
b. 265, f. 1005-1012	1960 September-1960 December	1960 September-1960 December
b. 266, f. 1013-1014	1960 December	1960 December
b. 266A	Scrabook	1959

### Part VI, I: Correspondence, 1961-1963

(45 boxes)

The Correspondence series is divided into five subseries:

- 1) General Correspondence
- 2) White House Correspondence
- 3) State Department Correspondence
- 4) Correspondence with Officials of Other Executive Departments
- 5) Position Papers and Memoranda
- 1) General Correspondence: all Bowles' correspondence except that with officials of the White House, State Department, or other executive departments. Correspondence with members of Congress, members of the press, heads of foreign governments, publishers, Connecticut friends, Indian friends, various organizations, state governors, any members of the judiciary, and family members as well as any constituent or fan mail may be found in the section. Although the quantity of correspondence is great, with a few exceptions, the quality of this correspondence with persons outside the government reflects Bowles' almost total absorption in the immediate pressures of his office. Bowles' letters are often routine and the subseries abounds with carbon copies of virtual form letters sent by aides. The correspondence is arranged in alphabetical order. Correspondence with well-known individuals or organizations has been placed in separate folders, each of which is listed in this register. The routine correspondence has been sorted into general alphabetical folders which preceed the individual folders in the arrangement.
- 2) White House Correspondence: an alphabetical arrangement of all Bowles' correspondence with persons at the White House, including President Kennedy, his advisors, aides and press secretary. Correspondence of members of the Cabinet (found in subseries 4) is not included in White House correspondence, although the correspondence of the Vice-President and members of the Bureau of the Budget is.
- 3) State Department Correspondence: correspondence with all State Department officials including the Secretary of State, Assistant Secretaries, bureau chiefs, ambassadors, Bowles' office staff and lower echelons. The subseries is arranged as follows:

A selection of selected correspondence comes first. This section is arranged by name of correspondent and includes such important names as Dean Rusk, Adlai Stevenson, and John Kenneth Galbraith.

Following is a section of correspondence with ambassadors and other officers and personnel in the various U.S. Embassies and Missions around the world. This correspondence is arranged alphabetically by name of country; in most instances correspondence with an ambassador is filed under the name of the country of his assignment.

Next is the correspondence with the members of Bowles' office staff. Bowles encouraged and solicited ideas and suggestions from his staff, hence this correspondence is an important part of his papers. The correspondence is arranged alphabetically by name of the staff member. (For an outline of the organization of the staff when Bowles was Kennedy's Special Representative, consult the Andrew Rice correspondence in this section, 1961 December 19.) Schedules, itineraries, lists, travel vouchers, appointment books, and Bowles' notes on his daily activities are at the end of this section. The daily crisis notes and office notes are an interesting record of calls made and people seen, and include occasional jottings on an important meeting such as the notes made during the Bay of Pigs crisis.

At the end of the subseries is a small section of correspondence with lesser known personnel in the State Department in Washington. This correspondence has been arranged chronologically.

4) Correspondence with Officials in Other Executive Agencies and Departments: correspondence with Cabinet members and their staffs as well as officials in agencies such as the Peace Corps, U.S. Information Agency, and the Central Intelligence Agency. The correspondence is arranged alphabetically with correspondence with well-known persons in individual folders and that with less-well known persons in general folders.

5) Memoranda and Position Papers: the memoranda that Bowles sent the President, Secretary of State and other government officials. These memoranda are important position papers on subjects ranging from economic assistance and the Alliance for Progress to U.S. policies in the Far East. They represent a major collection of Bowles' foreign policy proposals and ideas over his period as Under Secretary and as the President's Special Representative. Occasionally a list of persons to whom the memorandum was sent is filed along with it. The memoranda are arranged in chronological order.

#### **General Correspondence**

b. <b>267</b> , f. 1	A - Ac General	
b. 267, f. 2	Abram, Morris B. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961
b. 267, f. 2	Acheson, Dean Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1961
b. 267, f. 3	Ad - Ai General	
b. 267, f. 4	Adams, Frances Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1962
b. 267, f. 4	Adams, Taylor Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1961, 1962
b. 267, f. 5	African - American Institute Letters To CB/From CB: 14/13	1961-1962
b. 267, f. 6	Agree, George Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1961
b. 267, f. 6	Ahmed, Aziz Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1961, 1962
b. <b>267</b> , f. 7	Ahmed, Zahir Letters To CB/From CB: 9/4	1961-1963
b. 267, f. 8	Aiken, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1961
b. 267, f. 8	Aiken, George D Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1961-1963
b. 267, f. 9	Ak - Ale General	
b. 267, f. 10	Akers, Anthony Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1961
b. 267, f. 10	Albert, Carl Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1962
b. 267, f. 10	Albertson, Maurice Letters To CB/From CB: 1/7	1961, 1962

b. <b>267</b> , f. <b>11</b>	Alh - Alp General	
b. 267, f. 12	Ali, Mohammed Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1962, 1963
b. 267, f. 13	Alldredge, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3	1961, 1963
b. 267, f. 13	Alphand, Herve Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1961
b. 267, f. 14	Als - Amb General	
b. 267, f. 15	Alsop, Joseph Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	1961, 1962
b. <b>267</b> , f. <b>15</b>	Alsop, Stewart Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1961, 1962
b. <b>267</b> , f. <b>15</b>	Alva, Joachim Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1961-1963
b. 268, f. 16	American A - M General	
b. 268, f. 17	American Association of School Administrators Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3 See also: box 276, folder 144	1963
b. <b>268</b> , f. <b>17</b>	American Booksellers Association, Inc Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1961
b. 268, f. 17 b. 268, f. 18		1961
	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2  American Committee on Africa	
b. 268, f. 18	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2  American Committee on Africa Letters To CB/From CB: 11/6  American Council for Judaism	1961-1963
b. 268, f. 18 b. 268, f. 19	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2  American Committee on Africa Letters To CB/From CB: 11/6  American Council for Judaism Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6  American Foreign Service Association	1961-1963 1961-1963
b. 268, f. 18 b. 268, f. 19 b. 268, f. 20	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2  American Committee on Africa Letters To CB/From CB: 11/6  American Council for Judaism Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6  American Foreign Service Association Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3  American Jewish Congress	1961-1963 1961-1963 1961, 1962
b. 268, f. 19 b. 268, f. 20 b. 268, f. 20	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2  American Committee on Africa Letters To CB/From CB: 11/6  American Council for Judaism Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6  American Foreign Service Association Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3  American Jewish Congress Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1  American Medical Center for Burma, Inc.	1961-1963 1961-1963 1961, 1962 1961-1962
b. 268, f. 19 b. 268, f. 20 b. 268, f. 20 b. 268, f. 20 b. 268, f. 20	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2  American Committee on Africa Letters To CB/From CB: 11/6  American Council for Judaism Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6  American Foreign Service Association Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3  American Jewish Congress Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1  American Medical Center for Burma, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/4	1961-1963 1961-1963 1961, 1962 1961-1962
b. 268, f. 18 b. 268, f. 19 b. 268, f. 20 b. 268, f. 20 b. 268, f. 20 b. 268, f. 21	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2  American Committee on Africa Letters To CB/From CB: 11/6  American Council for Judaism Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6  American Foreign Service Association Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3  American Jewish Congress Letters To CB/From CB: 6/1  American Medical Center for Burma, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/4  American P - Amo General  American Political Science Association	1961-1963 1961-1963 1961, 1962 1961-1962

b. 268, f. 23	Americans for Democratic Action (National & Local Chapters) Letters To CB/From CB: 17/10 See also: box 295, folder 471	1961-1963
b. 268, f. 24	An - Ap General	
b. 268, f. 25	Anderson, Clinton Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1962
b. 268, f. 25	Anderson, Dewey Letters To CB/From CB: 16/9	1961-1963
b. 268, f. 26	Andrews, Paul Shipman Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1961
b. 268, f. 27	Andrews, Robert Hardy Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1961-1963
b. 268, f. 27	Andrews, Stanley Letters To CB/From CB: 9/11	1961-1963
b. 268, f. 28	Anfuso, Victor L. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1961, 1962
b. 268, f. 28	Ansberry, Louise Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961, 1963
b. 269, f. 29	Ara - Arv General	
b. 269, f. 30	Armstrong, Hamilton Fish Letters To CB/From CB: 10/11	1961-1963
b. 269, f. 30	Arsanjani, Hassan Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1962, 1963
b. 269, f. 31	Asc - Az General	
b. 269, f. 32	Asher, Robert E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1961, 1963
b. 269, f. 32	Ashley, Thomas Ludlow Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1962
	Asia Foundation See: box 270, folder 59	
b. 269, f. 32	Asia Society Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1961-1963
b. 269, f. 32	Assembly of Captive European Nations Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1961-1962

b. 269, f. 33	Association for Commitment to World Responsibility Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961-1962
b. 269, f. 33	Association of American Colleges Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961-1962
b. 269, f. 33	Ault, Bromwell Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1961
b. 269, f. 34	Baa - Bal General	
b. 269, f. 35	Bacon, Emory F. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1961, 1962
b. 269, f. 35	Badhwar, H.C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1961, 1962
b. 269, f. 35	Baggs, William C Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1961-1963
b. 269, f. 36	Bailey, John M. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/15	1961-1962
b. 269, f. 36	Bailey, Stephen K. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961, 1963
b. 269, f. 37	Baldwin, William Letters To CB/From CB: 10/7	1961-1963
b. 269, f. 38	Bam - Bar General	
b. 269, f. 39	Barnett, Franklyn M. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1962, 1963
b. 269, f. 39	Barr, John S. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1961, 1962
b. 269, f. 40	Bas - Bay General	
b. <b>269</b> , f. <b>41</b>	Basine, Joseph B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961-1963
	See also: box 302, folder 559	
b. 269, f. 42	Bea - Beat General	
b. 269, f. 43	Bec - Ben General	
b. 269, f. 44	Beckworth, Lindley Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1962
b. <b>269</b> , f. <b>44</b>	Ben-Horin, Eliahu Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1961

b. 269, f. 45	Bennet, Douglas J, Sr. Letters To CB/From CB: 31/14	1961-1963
b. 269, f. 46	Bennet, Douglas J., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1962-1963
b. 269, f. 46	Bennet, Lois Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1962-1963
b. 270, f. 47	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 32/20 See also: box 280, folder 212	1961
b. 270, f. 48	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 13/8	1962
b. <b>270</b> , f. <b>49</b>	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 15/7	1963 January- June
b. 270, f. 50	Ber - Bez General	
b. 270, f. 51	Berkman, Edward O. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1961, 1962
b. 270, f. 51	Bernays, Edward L. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961, 1963
b. 270, f. 51	Bernstein, Barton J. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1962
b. 270, f. 52	Bh - Bie General	
b. 270, f. 53	Big - Bir General	
b. <b>270</b> , f. <b>54</b>	Bingham, Alfred Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12	1961-1963
b. 270, f. 55	Bingham, Barry Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1961-1963
b. 270, f. 55	Bingham, Jonathan B. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1961
b. 270, f. 56	Bis - Bla General	
b. <b>270</b> , f. <b>57</b>	Bissell, William & Elinor Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961-1963
b. <b>270</b> , f. <b>57</b>	Bitker, Bruno V. Letters To CB/From CB: 16/16	1961-1963
b. 270, f. 58	Ble - Boh General	

b. 270, f. 59	Blum, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1961
b. 270, f. 59	Boggs, Hale Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1961, 1962
b. 270, f. 60	Bol - Boo General	
b. 270, f. 61	Bor - Bou General	
b. 271, f. 62	Bordon, Abraham S Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961-1963
b. 271, f. 62	Boston University Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1962-1963
b. 271, f. 62	Bosworth, Karl A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961-1963
b. 271, f. 62	Bouton, Margaret D Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1961-1962
b. 271, f. 63	Bow - Boz General	
b. 271, f. 64	Bowie, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1961, 1963
b. 271, f. 64	Bowles, Chester, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/6	1961-1963
b. 271, f. 64	Bowles, Samuel Letters To CB/From CB: 7/3	1961-1962
b. 271, f. 64	Bowles, Sally Letters To CB/From CB: 0/6	1961-1963
b. 271, f. 65	Bra - Bre General	
b. 271, f. 66	Brademas, John Letters To CB/From CB: 4/7	1961-1963
b. 271, f. 66	Brandt & Brandt Letters To CB/From CB: 22/5	1961-1963
b. 271, f. 66	Brant, Francis L. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961-1963
b. <b>271</b> , f. <b>67</b>	Bri - Broo General	
b. 271, f. 68	Brookings Institution Letters To CB/From CB: 8/1 See also: box 269, folder 32	1961-1963

b. <b>271</b> , f. <b>69</b>	Brooks, Robert R.R. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1961-1963
b. 271, f. 70	Bros - Brow General	
b. 271, f. 71	Brown, Charles H. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1961
b. <b>271</b> , f. <b>71</b>	Brann, Edmund G. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1961-1963
b. 271, f. 72	Bru - Burk General	
b. 271, f. 73	Brucker, Herbert & Betty Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1961-1963
b. <b>271</b> , f. <b>74</b>	Buck, Marie Letters To CB/From CB: 10/4	1961-1963
b. 271, f. 74	Buck, Pearl Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1961
	Bulletin of the Atomic Scientists See: box 289, folder 360	
b. 271, f. 75	Burl - Butl General	
b. 271, f. 76	Burns, James M. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1962, 1963
b. <b>271</b> , f. <b>76</b>	Business Council for International Understanding Letters To CB/From CB: 7/1	1961, 1963
b. <b>271</b> , f. <b>76</b>	Butler, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961
b. 272, f. 77	Butt - By General	
b. 272, f. 78	Byers, Barbara (includes her "History of the Chester Bowles for President Movement, 1959-1960") Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1961-1963
b. 272, f. 79	Ca - Cal General	
b. 272, f. 80	Cam - Cap General	
b. 272, f. 81	Campbell, Wallace Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1961-1963
b. 272, f. 81	Canfield, Cass Letters To CB/From CB: 31/16	1961-1963
b. 272, f. 82	Cara - Carp General	

b. 272, f. 83	Carr - Carv General	
b. 272, f. 84	Carroll, John Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1961, 1962
b. 272, f. 84	Carter, John Archer Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961
b. 272, f. 84	Carvey, Tom B. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961, 1963
b. 272, f. 85	Cas - Cer General	
b. 272, f. 86	Cate, Curtis Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1961-1962
b. 272, f. 86	Catlin, George E.G. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1961-1963
b. 272, f. 86	Cavers, David F. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1961
b. 272, f. 87	Celler, Emanuel Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1961, 1962
	Center for Human Understanding at the University of Chicago See: box 287, folder 322	
	Cerrell, Joseph R. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1961-1963
b. 272, f. 88	Cha - Chap General	
b. 272, f. 89	Chakrabarti, Atulananda Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1961-1963
b. 273, f. 90	Char - Gho General	
b. 273, f. 91	Chase, Stuart Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1962, 1963
b. 273, f. 91	Chavez, Dennis Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1961, 1962
b. 273, f. 92	Childs, Marquis Letters To CB/From CB: 1/10	1961, 1962
b. 273, f. 92	Ching, Peter P.S. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1961-1962
b. <b>273</b> , f. <b>93</b>	Choate School (includes correspondence with Miles Reber, Seymour St. John, George Steele) Letters To CB/From CB: 14/11	1961-1963

b. 273, f. 94	Chr - Cit General	
b. 273, f. 95	Church, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961-1963
b. 273, f. 96	Claf - Clax General	
b. 273, f. 97	Clark, Joseph S. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/9	1961-1963
b. 273, f. 98	Cle - Clu General	
b. 273, f. 99	Clemow, Bice Letters To CB/From CB: 9/9	1961-1963
b. 273, f. 100	Cob - Coh General	
b. 273, f. 101	Cohelan, Jeffery Letters To CB/From CB: 4/7	1961-1963
b. 273, f. 102	Colc - Colu General	
b. 273, f. 103	Comm - Coms General	
b. 273, f. 104	Commager, Henry Steele Letters To CB/From CB: 10/21	1961-1963
b. <b>274</b> , f. <b>105</b>	Committee for the Promotion of an International University in America, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: $10/4$	1961-1963
b. 274, f. 106	Conf - Cont General	
b. 274, f. 107	Cook - Coot General	
b. 274, f. 108	Coolidge, Hamilton, Barbara & Family Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961, 1962
b. 274, f. 108	Cooper, John Sherman Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1961-1963
b. 274, f. 109	Cop - Cor General	
b. <b>274</b> , f. <b>110</b>	Cos - Cox General	
b. <b>274</b> , f. <b>111</b>	Council on Foreign Relations Letters To CB/From CB: 11/5	1961-1963
b. 274, f. 112	Cousins, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1961-1963
b. <b>274</b> , f. <b>113</b>	Cowles, Gardner Letters To CB/From CB: 5/8	1961-1962
b. <b>274</b> , f. <b>113</b>	Cowles, John Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1961-1963

b. 274, f. 114	Cra - Cro General	
b. 274, f. 115	Cranston, Alan Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1961, 1963
b. 274, f. 115	Crowley, Patrick F. Letters To CB/From CB: 21/12	1961-1963
b. <b>274</b> , f. <b>116</b>	Cu - Cz General	
	Current English See: box 280, folder 202	
b. <b>275</b> , f. <b>117</b>	Dad - Dat General	
b. 275, f. 118	Daddario, Emilio Q Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1961-1963
	Dag Hammarskjold Workshop of Nations Incorporated See: box 269, folder 39	
b. 275, f. 118	Dammann, Tom Letters To CB/From CB: 15/12	1961-1963
b. 275, f. 119	Danenberg, Leigh Letters To CB/From CB: 13/7	1961-1963
b. 275, f. 119	Dashow, Jules Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1961, 1962
b. 275, f. 120	Dav - Day General	
b. <b>275</b> , f. <b>121</b>	Dayal, Rajeshwar Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961
b. 275, f. 121	Dayton Council on World Affairs Letters To CB/From CB: 8/4	1962
b. 275, f. 122	Dea - Der General	
b. 275, f. 123	Dean, Vera Micheles Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1961-1962
b. 275, f. 123	Declaration of Atlantic Unity Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1961-1962
b. 275, f. 123	Democratic National Committee Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1961, 1962
b. 275, f. 124	Dempsey, John Letters To CB/From CB: 13/10	1961-1963
b. 275, f. 125	Des - Dey General	

b. 275, f. 126	Detroit Press Club Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1961-1962
b. 275, f. 126	Dew, Edward, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961, 1962
b. <b>275</b> , f. <b>127</b>	Dia - Dix General	
b. 275, f. 128	Dillon, Wilton S. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1962-1963
b. 275, f. 129	Doa - Dor General	
b. 275, f. 130	Dobrosielski, Marian 4 Items	1962
b. 275, f. 131	Dodd, Thomas J. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7	1961-1963
b. 275, f. 132	Dot - Doy General	
b. 275, f. 133	Douglas, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1961-1963
b. 275, f. 133	Douglas, William O. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/9	1961-1963
b. 275, f. 133	Downey, Mary Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1961
b. 275, f. 134	Dra - Dy General	
b. 275, f. 135	Drummond, Roscoe Letters To CB/From CB: 1/10	1961-1963
b. 275, f. 135	Duncan, Patrick Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961
b. 275, f. 135	Dutla, R.K. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1962-1963
b. 275, f. 136	Ea - Eg General Letters To CB/From CB: 1/10	
b. 275, f. 137	Eagle, Vernon Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1962, 1963
b. 275, f. 137	Eaton, Cyrus S. Letters To CB/From CB: 22/13	1961-1962
b. 275, f. 137	Edson, Peter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1961-1962
b. 276, f. 138	Ei - Ek General	

b. 276, f. 139	Eisenhower, Milton Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961-1962
b. 276, f. 140	El - Em General	
b. 276, f. 141	Ellis, Wade Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1961-1963
b. 276, f. 141	Ely, Roland T Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1962, 1963
b. 276, f. 141	Emeny, Brooks Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1961-1962
b. 276, f. 142	En - Es General	
b. 276, f. 143	Engel, Irving Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1961
b. 276, f. 143	Engle, Clair Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961
b. 276, f. 144	Engleman, Finis Letters To CB/From CB: 14/11	1961-1963
b. 276, f. 144	Enright, T.Q Letters To CB/From CB: 8/4	1961-1962
b. <b>276</b> , f. <b>145</b>	Ensminger, Douglas Letters To CB/From CB: 12/11	1961-1963
b. <b>276</b> , f. <b>146</b>	Ernst, Morris Letters To CB/From CB: 14/7	1961-1962
b. 276, f. 146	Ervin, Sam J., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1962
b. 276, f. 147	Et - Ey General	
b. 276, f. 148	Ewell, Raymond Letters To CB/From CB: 12/6	1961, 1963
b. 276, f. 149	Experiment in International Living Letters To CB/From CB: 11/3	1961-1962
b. 276, f. 150	F - Fay General	
b. 276, f. 151	FDR Series - ABC TV Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1962
b. 276, f. 152	Fairbank, John K. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1961-1963

b. 276, f. 152	Farmers and World Affairs, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 14/7	1961-1963
b. 276, f. 153	Fed - Feu General	
b. 277, f. 154	Fic - Fin General	
b. 277, f. 155	Fio - Fix General	
b. 277, f. 156	Fischer, Louis Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1962
b. 277, f. 156	Fisher, Roger Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1961, 1962
b. 277, f. 157	Fle - Fol General	
b. 277, f. 158	Fleishman, Joel Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1961, 1962
b. 277, f. 158	Fletcher School of Law and Diplomacy (correspondence with Stewart, Robert B.; Gavin, James M.) Letters To CB/From CB: 33/16	1961-1963
b. 277, f. 159	Fora - Fore General	
b. 277, f. 160	Foreign Affairs English Letters To CB/From CB: 14/12 See also: box 269, folder 30	1961-1963
b. 277, f. 160	Foreign Policy Association Letters To CB/From CB: 10/5 See also: box 279, folder 198 box 275, folder 123	1961-1963
b. 277, f. 161	Foreign Publications Service Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1961, 1962
b. 277, f. 161	Foreign Student Service Council Letters To CB/From CB: 10/0	1961, 1962, 1963
b. 277, f. 162	Forn - Fran General	
b. 277, f. 163	Frank, Benjamin Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1961
b. 277, f. 163	Frank, Sundel Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1961
b. 277, f. 164	Fras - Fre General	
b. 277, f. 165	Freeman, Harrop & Ruth Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1961

b. 277, f. 166	Fri - Fu General	
b. 277, f. 167	Fromm, Erich Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1961, 1963
b. 277, f. 167	Fulbright, J.William Letters To CB/From CB: 12/16	1961-1963
b. 278, f. 168	Gaf - Garg General	
b. 278, f. 169	Garn - Gau General	
b. 278, f. 170	Gates, James E. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961-1963
b. 278, f. 170	Gates, William Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1961
b. 278, f. 171	Gaw - Gho General	
b. 278, f. 172	Geren, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961, 1963
b. 278, f. 172	Ghosh, Sudhir Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1961-1963
b. 278, f. 173	Gi - Gir General	
b. 278, f. 174	Giamo, Robert N. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1961-1963
b. 278, f. 174	Gilbert, Richard V. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961-1962
b. 278, f. 174	Ginsburg, David Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1961, 1962
b. 278, f. 175	GI - Gol General	
b. 278, f. 176	Gom - Gos General	
b. 278, f. 177	Gore, Albert Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1961, 1962
b. <b>278</b> , f. <b>177</b>	Gormley, Mal Letters To CB/From CB: 6/2	
b. 278, f. 178	Got - Gran General	
b. 278, f. 179	Governmental Affairs Institute Letters To CB/From CB: 3/0	1962
b. 278, f. 180	Graham, Philip L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1962, 1963

b. 278, f. 180	Granger, Lester B. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1961
b. 278, f. 181	Gras - Green General	
b. 278, f. 182	Greena - Grew General	
b. 278, f. 183	Gresham, Mary Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961, 1962
b. 278, f. 183	Grey, Benjamin Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1961-1962
b. 278, f. 184	Grif - Grov General	
b. <b>278</b> , f. <b>185</b>	Grothe, Peter Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961-1963
b. 279, f. 186	Gru - Gut General	
b. 279, f. 187	Gruening, Ernest Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1961-1963
b. 279, f. 188	Haa - Hal General	
b. 279, f. 189	Ham - Hark General	
b. 279, f. 190	Hammond, Lawrence Letters To CB/From CB: 6/8	1961-1962
b. 279, f. 190	Hanumanthappa, Hanu S. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1961-1963
b. 279, f. 191	Hardin, Clifford M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1962
b. 279, f. 191	Hargrove, Gale Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1961-1962
b. 279, f. 192	Harm - Harv General	
b. 279, f. 193	Harper & Row (includes correspondence with Hagen, Beulah; Thomas, Evan) See also: box 272, folder 81	1961-1963
b. 279, f. 194	Harrar, J. George Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7	1961-1963
b. 279, f. 195	Harriman, W. Averell Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3 See also: box 299, folder 510	1961
b. <b>279</b> , f. 195	Harrison, Gilbert A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1961-1962

b. 279, f. 195	Harrison, Selig Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1961-1962
b. 279, f. 195	Hart, Philip A. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1961, 1962
b. 279, f. 196	Has - Hau General	
b. 279, f. 197	Hay General	
b. 279, f. 198	Hayden, Carl Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1961-1962
b. 279, f. 198	Hayes, Samuel P. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/11	1961-1963
b. 279, f. 199	Hays, Mortimer Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8	1961-1962
b. 279, f. 200	Hea - Hei General	
b. 280, f. 201	Hel - Her General	
b. 280, f. 202	Hersey, Evelyn W. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1961, 1962
b. 280, f. 202	Herter, Christian A. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1962, 1963
b. 280, f. 202	Hertzberg, Sidney Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1961-1963
b. 280, f. 203	Hes - Hey General	
b. 280, f. 204	Hic - Hit General	
b. 280, f. 205	Hob - Holl General	
b. 280, f. 206	Hoffer, Eric Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1962
b. 280, f. 206	Hoffman, Paul G. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/7 See also: box 292, folder 414	1961-1963
b. 280, f. 207	Holland, Kenneth Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1961-1963
b. 280, f. 208	Holt - Hos General	
b. 280, f. 209	Hooker, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1962-1963

b. 280, f. 209	Horton, Myles Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1961-1963
b. 280, f. 209	Horuat, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 12/7	1961
b. 280, f. 210	Hot - Hoy General	
b. 280, f. 211	Howard University (includes correspondence re: speech to spring institute 1962 Apr 2) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/13	1961, 1962
b. 280, f. 212	Howe, John Letters To CB/From CB: 9/4	1961-1962
b. 280, f. 213	Hr - Hy General	
b. <b>280</b> , f. <b>214</b>	Humphrey, Hubert Letters To CB/From CB: 23/27	1961-1963
b. <b>280</b> , f. <b>215</b>	Hutchins, Robert M. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961-1963
b. 280, f. 215	Huth, Arno G. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1961-1963
b. 280, f. 216	Im - Instituto General	
b. 281, f. 217	Inouye, Daniel Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1961-1963
b. 281, f. 217	Institute for Mediterranean Affairs Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1961
b. 281, f. 218	Institute of International Education Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5 See also: box 273, folder 90 box 280, folder 207	1961-1963
b. 281, f. 219	Inter-A - International R General	
b. 281, f. 220	International Affairs Seminar of Washington Letters To CB/From CB: 8/0	1961-1963
b. 281, f. 220	International Mass Education Movement, Inc Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1962
b. 281, f. 221	International S - Iy General	
b. 281, f. 222	"Issues and Answers" ABC TV English Letters To CB/From CB: 10/2	1961-1962
b. 281, f. 223	Jac - Jai General	

b. 281, f. 224	Jackson, Gardner Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1961-1962
b. 281, f. 224	Jackson, Henry M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1961, 1963
	Jackson, Lady Robert See: box 295, folder 460	
b. 281, f. 225	Jal - Jay General	
b. 281, f. 226	Jea - Jew General	
b. 281, f. 227	Joha - John General	
b. 281, f. 228	Johns Hopkins University. School of Advanced International Studies Letters To CB/From CB: 10/3	1961-1963
b. 281, f. 228	Johns Hopkins University. School of Hygiene & Public Health Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1962
b. 281, f. 228	Johns Hopkins University. Student Council Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1962
b. 281, f. 229	Johnson, Byron Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1961-1963
b. 281, f. 230	Jon - Ju General	
b. 282, f. 231	Josten, Henry E. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/9	1961, 1963
b. 282, f. 231	Joyce, Jean Letters To CB/From CB: 9/14	1961-1962
b. 282, f. 232	K - Kea General	
b. 282, f. 233	Kastenmeirer, Robert W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1961-1962
b. 282, f. 233	Kaul, Brij Mohan Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961, 1962
b. 282, f. 233	Kaur, Amrit Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1961, 1963
b. 282, f. 234	Kee - Kel General	
b. 282, f. 235	Kefauver, Estes Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1961-1963
b. 282, f. 235	Kelley, John C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1962-1963

b. 282, f. 236	Kem - Ken General	
b. 282, f. 237	Kenen, I.L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1961-1963
b. 282, f. 237	Kennedy, Edward Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961-1962
b. 282, f. 238	Kent, Roger Letters To CB/From CB: 30/18	1961-1963
b. 282, f. 239	Ker - Kh General	
b. 282, f. 240	Keyserling, Leon H. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1961-1963
b. 282, f. 241	Kie - Kit General	
b. 282, f. 242	Kissinger, Henry A. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/7	1961-1963
b. 282, f. 243	Kla - Klu General	
b. 282, f. 244	Kn - Kon General	
b. 282, f. 245	Kop - Koy General	
b. 282, f. 246	Kowalski, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 23/19	1961-1962
b. 283, f. 247	Kra - Kro General	
b. 282, f. 248	Kraft, Joseph Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1961
b. 282, f. 248	Krock, Arthur Letters To CB/From CB: 4/7	1961-1962
b. 282, f. 249	Kru - Ky General	
b. 282, f. 250	Kurtz, Howard G. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/4	1961, 1962
b. 282, f. 251	Lab - Lam General	
b. 283, f. 252	Ladejinsky, Wolf Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1961
b. 283, f. 252	Lamont, Thomas Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1961-1963
b. 283, f. 253	Lan - Lar General	
b. 283, f. 254	Las - Laz General	

b. <b>283</b> , f. <b>255</b>	Lea - Lee General	
b. 283, f. 256	Lee, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1961, 1962
b. 283, f. 257	Lef - Leo General	
b. 283, f. 258	Legum, Colin Letters To CB/From CB: 4/7	1961-1962
b. 283, f. 258	Lehman, Herbert Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961-1963
b. 283, f. 259	Ler - Lev General	
b. 283, f. 260	Lew - Ley General	
b. 283, f. 261	Lewis, Samuel L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1961
b. 283, f. 262	Lia - Lind General	
b. 284, f. 263	Liebman, Frieda (International Living Museum Proposal) Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1961-1962
	Ligutti, Monsignor L.G. See: box 287, folder 316	
b. 284, f. 263	Lilienthal, David E. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/2	1961-1963
b. 284, f. 264	Lincoln University Appearance 15 Feb 1963 Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1962
b. 284, f. 264	Lindblom, Charles E. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1963
b. 284, f. 265	Linn - Liz General	
b. 284, f. 266	Lippmann, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 2/15	1961-1963
b. 284, f. 267	Lo - Loy General	
b. 284, f. 268	Loeb, James Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/8	1961-1962
b. 284, f. 268	Logue, Edward J. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1961-1963
b. 284, f. 268	Longo, James Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1961-1963

b. 284, f. 269	Loshbough, Bernard Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6	1961-1963
b. 284, f. 270	Lub - Ly General	
b. 284, f. 271	Luce, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1961, 1963
b. 284, f. 272	Maa - MacC General	
b. 284, f. 273	MacAlister, Robert J. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961-1963
b. 284, f. 273	McAllister, Jane Ellen Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1961-1962
b. 284, f. 273	McCloy, John J. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1961, 1962
b. 284, f. 274	MacD - MacG General	
b. 284, f. 275	McDowell, Harris Letters To CB/From CB: 1/6	1961-1963
b. 284, f. 275	McGee, Gale W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1962, 1963
b. 284, f. 275	McGill, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 0/10	1961-1963
b. 284, f. 275	McGovern, George Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5 See also: box 297, folder 488	1961-1963
b. 284, f. 276	MacH - Mack General	
b. 284, f. 277	McKelway, Benjamin Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1961, 1962
b. 284, f. 278	MacL - MacN General	
b. 284, f. 279	MacQ - Mag General	
b. 285, f. 280	Mah - Mam General	
b. 285, f. 281	Man - Marq General	
b. 285, f. 282	Manning, Bayless Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961-1962
b. 285, f. 282	Mansfield, Mike Letters To CB/From CB: 2/9	1961-1963

b. 285, f. 283	Marc, Alexandre Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1961-1962
b. 285, f. 284	Markel, Lester Letters To CB/From CB: 8/19	1961-1963
b. 285, f. 285	Marr - Maru General	
b. 285, f. 286	Mas - Math General	
b. 285, f. 287	Matl - Maz General	
b. 285, f. 288	Mb - Meh General	
b. 285, f. 289	Meals for Millions, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1961
b. 285, f. 290	Medlock, Julie Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1961-1962
b. 285, f. 290	"Meet the Press" English Letters To CB/From CB: 8/4	1961, 1962
b. 285, f. 291	Mei - Men General	
b. 285, f. 292	Menshikov, Mikhail A. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1961-1962
b. 285, f. 293	Mer - Mez General	
b. 285, f. 294	Mia - Mig General	
b. 285, f. 295	Michigan State University, Oakland Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1961-1962
b. 286, f. 296	Mile - Milo General	
b. 286, f. 297	Miller, Clement Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961, 1962
b. 286, f. 298	Min - Miy General	
b. 286, f. 299	Mink, Patsy Takemoto Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961, 1962′
b. 286, f. 299	Mitchell, Ulyss Stanford Letters To CB/From CB: 16/10	1961-1963
b. 286, f. 300	Mod - Mon General	
b. <b>286</b> , f. 301	Monagan, John S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961, 1692

b. 286, f. 301	Monahan, Katherine Letters To CB/From CB: 23/10	1961-1963
b. 286, f. 302	Monroney, A.S. Mike Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1961-1963
b. 286, f. 303	Moo - More General	
b. 286, f. 304	Zaccour, José H. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961, 1963
b. 286, f. 305	Morg - Morr General	
b. 286, f. 306	Morgan, Thomas E Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1962, 1963
b. 286, f. 306	Morrison, Frank B. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1962
b. 286, f. 307	Mors - Mou General	
b. 286, f. 308	Morse, Wayne Letters To CB/From CB: 3/9	1961-1963
b. 286, f. 308	Mosk, Stanley Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1961, 1962
b. 286, f. 308	Moss, Frank E. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1961-1963
b. 286, f. 309	Muc - Mun General	
b. 286, f. 310	Muñoz Marin, Luis Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1961-1963
b. 286, f. 311	Mur - My General	
b. 286, f. 312	Muskie, Edmund S. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1962, 1963
b. 286, f. 313	Nac - National A	
b. 286, f. 314	Narasimhan, C.V Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1961, 1962
b. 286, f. 314	Nathan, Robert R. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/2	1961, 1962
b. 286, f. 315	National C - Nav	
b. 287, f. 316	National Catholic Rural Life Conference Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1961, 1962

b. 287, f. 317	National Committee for A Sane Nuclear Policy, Inc. (Sane) Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961
b. 287, f. 318	National Conference on International Economic and Social Development Letters To CB/From CB: 14/4	1961-1963
b. 287, f. 319	National Conference on Social Welfare Letters To CB/From CB: 8/1	1961, 1963
b. 287, f. 319	National Council of the Churches of Christ in the United States of America Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1961, 1962
b. 287, f. 320	National Press Club Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1961, 1962
	National Urban League See: <u>box 294, folder 449</u>	
b. 287, f. 321	Nd - Nez General	
b. 287, f. 322	Nef, John Letters To CB/From CB: 11/6	1961, 1962
b. 287, f. 323	Nehemkis, Peter Letters To CB/From CB: 16/8	1961-1963
b. 287, f. 324	Nehru, Braj Kumar Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1961-1963
b. 287, f. 324	Nehru, Jawaharlal Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1961, 1962
b. 287, f. 324	Neustadt, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1961
b. 287, f. 325	New Leader English Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1961-1962
b. 287, f. 326	New York Forum- WCBS TV English Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1962
b. 287, f. 327	Newberger, Shel Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1961-1963
b. 287, f. 327	Newmyer, Arthur, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/0	1961, 1962
	Newton, Ray See: box 276, folder 152	
b. 287, f. 328	Nic - Noo General	

	Nielsen, Waldemar A. See: box 267, folder 5	
b. 287, f. 329	Niles, Henry E. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1961-1962
b. 287, f. 329	Nkrumah, Kwame Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1962, 1963
b. 287, f. 330	Nord - Nort General	
b. 287, f. 331	Not - Nyr General	
b. 287, f. 332	Nuveen, John Letters To CB/From CB: 10/11	1961-1962
b. 288, f. 333	Oa - Ok General	
b. 288, f. 334	Oakes, John Letters To CB/From CB: 3/12	1961-1962
b. 288, f. 334	O'Bryan, Carl H. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/3	1962, 1963
b. 288, f. 334	O'Dwyer, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1961
b. 288, f. 335	OI - Ort General	
b. 288, f. 336	Oldham, Helen Letters To CB/From CB: 20/16	1961-1963
b. 288, f. 336	Operation-Crossroads Africa, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/9	1961-1963
b. 288, f. 337	Os - Oz General	
b. 288, f. 338	P - Pal General	
b. 288, f. 339	Palmer, Norman D. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961, 1693
b. 288, f. 340	Pam - Pas General	
b. 288, f. 341	Pandit, Vijaya Lakshmi Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1962, 1963
b. 288, f. 341	Pantaleoni, Helenka (Mrs. Guido) Letters To CB/From CB: 9/4	1961-1963
b. 288, f. 341	Park, Richard L. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1961-1963

b. 288, f. 341	Pastore, John O Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961, 1962
b. 288, f. 342	Pat - Paz General	
b. 288, f. 343	Patterson, William D. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1961-1963
b. 288, f. 344	Patton, James Letters To CB/From CB: 35/20	1961-1963
b. 288, f. 345	Pea - Pep General	
b. 288, f. 346	Pearson, Drew Letters To CB/From CB: 5/8	1961-1963
b. 288, f. 346	Pearson, Lester B. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1962
b. 288, f. 347	Pell, Claiborne Letters To CB/From CB: 9/7	1961-1963
b. 288, f. 347	Pepper, Claude Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961-1963
b. 289, f. 348	Per - Pet General	
b. 289, f. 349	Phe - Pin General	
b. 289, f. 350	Phelps-Stokes Fund Letters To CB/From CB: 7/0	1962
	See also: <u>box 275, folder 128</u>	
b. 289, f. 351	Pip - Poh General	
b. 289, f. 352	Pol - Pop General	
b. 289, f. 353	Pope, Arthur Upham Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1961-1963
b. 289, f. 353	Population Reference Bureau Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961, 1962
b. 289, f. 354	Por - Pri General	
b. 289, f. 355	Porter, Charles O. Letters To CB/From CB: 20/13	1961-1963
b. 289, f. 356	Pro - Put General	
b. 289, f. 357	Protestant Episcopal Church - The National Council	1962

	Public Affairs Institute See: box 268, folder 25	
b. 289, f. 358	Purcell, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8	1961-1963
b. 289, f. 359	Q General	
b. 289, f. 360	Rab - Rag General	
b. 289, f. 361	Raj - Ran General	
b. 289, f. 362	Rao - Ray General	
b. 289, f. 363	Rea - Reg General	
b. 289, f. 364	Reid - Reis General	
b. 290, f. 365	Rem - Ric General	
b. 290, f. 366	Research Institute of America, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1961, 1962
b. 290, f. 367	Reston, James Letters To CB/From CB: 3/14	1961-1963
b. 290, f. 367	Reuss, Henry S. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1961, 1962
b. 290, f. 368	Reuther, Victor Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1961-1963
b. 290, f. 368	Reuther, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 5/9	1961-1962
	Ribicoff, Abraham See: box 308, folder 619	
b. 290, f. 369	Rid - Rig General	
b. 290, f. 370	Riesman, David Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1961
b. 290, f. 371	Rip - Riz General	
b. 290, f. 372	Roa - Rob General	
b. 290, f. 373	Roc - Roo General	
b. 290, f. 374	Rockefeller, John D., III Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1961-1963
b. <b>290</b> , f. <b>374</b>	Rockefeller, Nelson A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1961, 1692

b. 290, f. 374	Rockefeller Foundation Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3 See also: box 279, folder 194	1961, 1963
b. 290, f. 375	Rogers, James G., Jr. & Henrietta Letters To CB/From CB: 9/9	1961-1963
b. 290, f. 375	Rooney, John J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961-1963
b. 290, f. 376	Roosevelt, Eleanor Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1961, 1962
b. 290, f. 377	Eleanor Roosevelt Foundation Committee 15 Items See also: box 270, folder 47 Adlai Stevenson box 301, folder 542	1963
b. 290, f. 378	Rop - Ros General	
b. 290, f. 379	Rosenman, Samuel Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1961, 1962
b. 290, f. 379	Rosenthal, Beatrice H. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/10	1961-1963
b. 290, f. 379	Rossides, Zenon Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1961
b. 290, f. 380	Rostow, Eugene V. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1961
b. 290, f. 381	Rut - Rul General	
b. 290, f. 382	Rubin, Jerry Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1961-1962
b. 290, f. 382	Rubin, Morris H. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/4	1961-1963
b. 290, f. 382	Rubinow, Raymond S. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1961-1962
b. 291, f. 383	Rus - Ry General	
b. 291, f. 384	Rutland, Robert A. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/11	1961-1963
b. 291, f. 385	Sab - Sal General	
	St. John, Seymour See: box 273, folder 93	

b. 291, f. 386	St. Onge, William L. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/6	1961-1963
b. 291, f. 386	Salisbury, Harrison E. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1961, 1962
b. <b>291,</b> f. <b>387</b>	Sam - Sau General	
b. 291, f. 388	Saturday Evening Post Letters To CB/From CB: 10/4	1961-1963
	See also: box 292, folder 404	
b. 291, f. 388	title render="italic">Saturday Review Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1961, 1963
	See also: <u>box 274, folder 112 box 288, folder 343</u>	
b. 291, f. 389	Sav - Say General	
b. 291, f. 390	Sca - Schn General	
b. 291, f. 391	Scho - Schw General	
b. 291, f. 392	Schroth, Thomas N. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1961-1963
b. 291, f. 393	Sci - Scu General	
b. 291, f. 394	Scudder, Townsend Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961, 1963
b. 291, f. 395	Sea - Sec General	
b. 291, f. 396	Seabury, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1961, 1962
b. 291, f. 396	Sears, Mason Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1961
b. 291, f. 397	Sed- Sev General	
b. 291, f. 398	Seidman, Samuel N. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1962
b. 291, f. 399	Shab - Shaw General	
b. 291, f. 400	Shakabpa, Kunsang N. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961
b. 291, f. 400	Shakabpa, Tsepon Letters To CB/From CB: 12/8	1961-1963
b. 291, f. 400	Shakabpa, Tsering W. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1961, 1963

b. 291, f. 400	Shakabpa, Tsoltim N. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1962, 1963
b. <b>291,</b> f. <b>401</b>	Sharma, N.K. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961, 1962
b. 291, f. 402	Shea - Sher General	
b. 292, f. 403	Shepherd, George W. Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1961-1962
b. 292, f. 403	Sheppard, Sally Letters To CB/From CB: 15/8	1961-1963
b. 292, f. 404	Sherrod, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1961-1963
b. 292, f. 405	Shi - Shu General	
b. 292, f. 406	Sid - Sil General	
b. 292, f. 407	Sihanouk, Norodom 3 Items	1961, 1962
b. 292, f. 408	Sim - Sis General	
b. 292, f. 409	Sk - Sme General	
b. 292, f. 410	Slater, Joseph E. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1962
b. 292, f. 410	·	1962
b. 292, f. 410 b. 292, f. 410	Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1962
	Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6  See also: box 308, folder 615-618  Smalley, Walter B.	
b. 292, f. 410	Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6  See also: box 308, folder 615-618  Smalley, Walter B. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  Smathers, George	1961-1962
b. 292, f. 410 b. 292, f. 411	Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6  See also: box 308, folder 615-618  Smalley, Walter B. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  Smathers, George Letters To CB/From CB: 1/11  Smedley, Frederic C	1961-1962 1961
b. 292, f. 410 b. 292, f. 411 b. 292, f. 411	Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6  See also: box 308, folder 615-618  Smalley, Walter B. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  Smathers, George Letters To CB/From CB: 1/11  Smedley, Frederic C Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1961-1962 1961
b. 292, f. 410 b. 292, f. 411 b. 292, f. 411 b. 292, f. 412	Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6  See also: box 308, folder 615-618  Smalley, Walter B. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  Smathers, George Letters To CB/From CB: 1/11  Smedley, Frederic C Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  Smil - Smu General  Smith, Frank E.	1961-1962 1961 1961-1963
b. 292, f. 410 b. 292, f. 411 b. 292, f. 411 b. 292, f. 412 b. 292, f. 413	Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6  See also: box 308, folder 615-618  Smalley, Walter B. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  Smathers, George Letters To CB/From CB: 1/11  Smedley, Frederic C Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  Smil - Smu General  Smith, Frank E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1961-1962 1961 1961-1963
b. 292, f. 410 b. 292, f. 411 b. 292, f. 411 b. 292, f. 412 b. 292, f. 413 b. 292, f. 414	Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6  See also: box 308, folder 615-618  Smalley, Walter B. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  Smathers, George Letters To CB/From CB: 1/11  Smedley, Frederic C Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  Smil - Smu General  Smith, Frank E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5  Sna - Son General	1961-1962 1961 1961-1963
b. 292, f. 410 b. 292, f. 411 b. 292, f. 411 b. 292, f. 412 b. 292, f. 413 b. 292, f. 414 b. 292, f. 415	Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6  See also: box 308, folder 615-618  Smalley, Walter B. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  Smathers, George Letters To CB/From CB: 1/11  Smedley, Frederic C Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  Smil - Smu General  Smith, Frank E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5  Sna - Son General	1961-1962 1961 1961-1963

b. 292, f. 418
b. 292, f. 420  Staebler, Neil Letters To CB/From CB: 10/10  b. 292, f. 421  Staley, Eugene Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5  b. 293, f. 422  Stanford, Peter Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4  b. 293, f. 422  Stanford University Letters To CB/From CB: 11/7  b. 293, f. 423  Stea - Ster General
Letters To CB/From CB: 10/10         b. 292, f. 421       Staley, Eugene Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5       1961-1962         b. 293, f. 422       Stanford, Peter Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4       1961-1963         b. 293, f. 422       Stanford University Letters To CB/From CB: 11/7       1961-1963         b. 293, f. 423       Stea - Ster General
b. 293, f. 422       Stanford, Peter Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4       1961-1963         b. 293, f. 422       Stanford University Letters To CB/From CB: 11/7       1961-1963         b. 293, f. 423       Stea - Ster General
Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4         b. 293, f. 422       Stanford University       1961-1963         Letters To CB/From CB: 11/7         b. 293, f. 423       Stea - Ster General
b. 293, f. 423 Stea - Ster General
b. 293, f. 424 Stev - Sti General
Stewart, Robert B. See: box 277, folder 158
b. 293, f. 425 Sto - Stu General
b. 293, f. 426 Stone, Donald C. 1961, 1963 Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5
b. 293, f. 426 Straus, Nathan 1961 Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4
b. 293, f. 427 Strike, Clifford 1961 Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6
b. 293, f. 428 Stulman, Julius 1961, 1963 Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3
b. 293, f. 429 Sua - Sv General
b. 293, f. 430 Sulzberger, Arthur Hays 1961, 1692 Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3
b. 293, f. 430 Sussler, Robert M. 1961-1963 Letters To CB/From CB: 18/17
b. 293, f. 431 Swa - Sz General
b. 293, f. 432 Swadesh, Nancy 1961-1963 Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5

b. 293, f. 432	Symington, Stuart Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961-1963
b. 293, f. 432	Szilard, Leo Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1961
b. 293, f. 432	Szymczak, Matt S. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1961
b. 293, f. 433	Taf - Tay General	
b. 293, f. 434	Tarrasch, Hertha Letters To CB/From CB: 13/8	1961-1963
b. 293, f. 435	Tea - Tem General	
b. 293, f. 436	Ten - The General	
b. 293, f. 437	Texas Union Speakers Committee, University of Texas Letters To CB/From CB: 8/4	1962-1963
b. 293, f. 437	This Month Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1961, 1962
b. 294, f. 438	Thoma - Thoms General	
b. 294, f. 439	Thomas, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 14/12	1961-1963
b. 294, f. 439	Thompson, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1961, 1962
b. <b>294</b> , f. <b>440</b>	Thon - Til General	
b. <b>294</b> , f. <b>441</b>	Tim - Tis General	
b. 294, f. 442	Time, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/9	1961-1963
b. 294, f. 443	Tod - Tre General	
b. 294, f. 444	Tru - Tw General	
b. 294, f. 445	Tubman, William U.S. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1962
b. 294, f. 446	Uc - Unita General	
b. 294, f. 447	United B - United W General	
b. 294, f. 448	Univ - Ut General	
b. <b>294</b> , f. <b>449</b>	Upton, T. Graydon Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961, 1962

#### General Correspondence (continued)

b. 294, f. 449	Urban League Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3 See also: box 278, folder 180	1961, 1962
b. 294, f. 449	title render="italic">U.S. News and World Report Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1962-1963
b. 294, f. 450	Val - Vaz General	
b. <b>294</b> , f. <b>451</b>	Vanderbilt, Cornelius, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/2	1961, 1963
b. <b>294</b> , f. <b>452</b>	Veatch, Roy Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1961
b. 294, f. 453	Veb - Vu General	
b. 294, f. 454	Vilfan, Joza Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961
b. 294, f. 454	Vineburgh, Lawrence Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1961-1963
b. 294, f. 454	Voorhis, Jerry Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1961, 1962
b. 295, f. 455	W - Walk General	
b. <b>295</b> , f. <b>456</b>	Wahl, Nicholas Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1961, 1962
b. 295, f. 457	Wall - Wan General	
b. 295, f. 458	Wallick, Franklin Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1961
b. 295, f. 459	War - Wars General	
b. 295, f. 460	Warburg, James P. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1961-1963
b. <b>295</b> , f. 460	Ward, Barbara Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1961, 1962
b. <b>295</b> , f. 460	Warren, Earl Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1962, 1963
b. <b>295</b> , f. <b>461</b>	Wash - Way General	
b. 295, f. 462	Web - Wee General	
b. 295, f. 463	Weeks, Edward Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961, 1962

#### General Correspondence (continued)

b. 295, f. 464	Wei - Wet General	
b. 295, f. 465	Wha - Why General	
b. 295, f. 466	White, Gilbert Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961-1962
b. <b>295</b> , f. <b>467</b>	Whitelaw, Aubrey H. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/4	1961, 1963
b. 295, f. 468	Wid - Wile General	
b. 295, f. 469	Wiggins, J. Russell Letters To CB/From CB: 5/15	1961-1963
b. 295, f. 470	Will - Willi General	
b. 295, f. 471	Williams, David C Letters To CB/From CB: 13/9	1961-1963
b. 295, f. 471	Williams, Frances H. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1961-1962
b. <b>295</b> , f. <b>471</b>	Williams, Harrison A. Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1961
b. 295, f. 472	Wils - Wind General	
b. 295, f. 473	Wing - Wof General	
b. 295, f. 474	Wold - Wolf General	
b. 296, f. 475	Wolf, Herman Letters To CB/From CB: 10/5	1961-1963
b. 296, f. 476	Woli - Woo General	
b. 296, f. 477	World A - World C General	
b. 296, f. 478	World D - Wort General	
b. 296, f. 479	Wra - Wy General	
b. 296, f. 480	X - YI General	
b. 296, f. 481	The Yale Political Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1961-1962
b. 296, f. 481	Yale University Letters To CB/From CB: 12/8	1961-1963
b. <b>296</b> , f. <b>481</b>	Yale University Law School Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1961

### General Correspondence (continued)

b. <b>296</b> , f. 482	Yarborough, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1961-1963
b. 296, f. 483	Yoa - Yud General	
b. 296, f. 484	Young, Howard W. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1961-1962
b. 296, f. 485	Zab - Zar General	
b. <b>296</b> , f. 486	Statement upon arrival, San José, Costa Rica Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1961-1962
b. 296, f. 487	Ze - Zu General	
b. 296, f. 487a	Unidentified	
Wh	nite House Correspondence	
b. <b>297,</b> f. <b>488</b>	Baldrige, Letitia Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1961
b. 297, f. 488	Bell, David E. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1961-1963
b. 297, f. 489	Bundy, McGeorge Letters To CB/From CB: 8/22	1961-1963
b. 297, f. 489	Donchez, Steven Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1962
b. 297, f. 489 b. 297, f. 489	Donchez, Steven	1962 1961-1963
	Donchez, Steven Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1 Dungan, Ralph	
b. 297, f. 489	Donchez, Steven Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1  Dungan, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 2/7  Dutton, Frederick G	1961-1963
b. 297, f. 489 b. 297, f. 489	Donchez, Steven Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1  Dungan, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 2/7  Dutton, Frederick G Letters To CB/From CB: 12/3  Ellis, Frank B.	1961-1963 1961-1963
b. 297, f. 489 b. 297, f. 489 b. 297, f. 490	Donchez, Steven Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1  Dungan, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 2/7  Dutton, Frederick G Letters To CB/From CB: 12/3  Ellis, Frank B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1  Feldman, Myer	1961-1963 1961-1963 1961
b. 297, f. 489 b. 297, f. 489 b. 297, f. 490 b. 297, f. 490	Donchez, Steven Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1  Dungan, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 2/7  Dutton, Frederick G Letters To CB/From CB: 12/3  Ellis, Frank B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1  Feldman, Myer Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3  Fenn, Dan H.	1961-1963 1961-1963 1961 1961, 1962
b. 297, f. 489 b. 297, f. 489 b. 297, f. 490 b. 297, f. 490 b. 297, f. 490	Donchez, Steven Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1  Dungan, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 2/7  Dutton, Frederick G Letters To CB/From CB: 12/3  Ellis, Frank B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1  Feldman, Myer Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3  Fenn, Dan H. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2  Forrestal, Michael	1961-1963 1961-1963 1961 1961, 1962 1961

### $White\ House\ Correspondence\ (continued)$

b. 297, f. 492	Hansen, Kenneth R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961-1963
	Hays, Brooks See: <u>box 299, folder 510</u>	
b. 297, f. 492	Heller, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961, 1962
b. 297, f. 492	Henderson, Deirdre Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1961
b. 297, f. 492	Holborn, Frederick L. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1961, 1962
b. 297, f. 493	Johnson, Lyndon B. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/13	1961-1963
	Jones, Roger W. See: box 299, folder 510	
b. 297, f. 493	Kaysen, Carl Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1962
b. 297, f. 494	Kennedy, John F. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/21	1961 January- April
b. 297, f. 495	Kennedy, John F. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/14	1961 May-July
b. 297, f. 496	Kennedy, John F. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/6	1961 August- November
b. 297, f. 497	Kennedy, John F. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/13	1962 January- March
b. 297, f. 498	Kennedy, John F Letters To CB/From CB: 0/13	1962 April-June
b. 297, f. 499	Kennedy, John F. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/19	1962 July- December
b. 297, f. 500	Kennedy, John F. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/9	1963
b. 297, f. 501	Summary List of Memoranda to John F. Kennedy	1960 December-1963 June
b. 298, f. 502	Kennedy, John F., Speeches & Press Releases 9 Items	1961-1963

### $White\ House\ Correspondence\ (continued)$

b. 298, f. 503	Komer, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 3/8	1962-1963
b. 298, f. 503	LeBovit, Harry Letters To CB/From CB: 1/0	1962
b. 298, f. 503	Lincoln, Evelyn Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1961
b. 298, f. 504	McGovern, George Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1961-1962
b. 298, f. 504	O'Donnell, P. Kenneth Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1961-1963
b. 298, f. 504	Reuter, Richard W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1962, 1963
b. 298, f. 505	Salinger, Pierre Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961
b. 298, f. 506	Schlesinger, Arthur, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 14/16	1961-1963
b. 298, f. 507	Sorensen, Theodore Letters To CB/From CB: 3/28	1961-1963
b. 298, f. 508	Staats, Elmer B. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1961, 1963
b. 298, f. 508	Symington, James Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1961, 1962
b. 298, f. 508	Taylor, Maxwell D. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1961, 1962
b. 298, f. 509	White House Conference on Conservation Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1962
b. 298, f. 509	Wiesner, Jerome B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1961, 1962
b. 298, f. 509	Wofford, Harris Letters To CB/From CB: 8/10	1961-1963
	State Department Correspondence	
b. 299, f. 510	Anderson, Eugenie Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1961, 1963
b. 299, f. 511	Ball, George Letters To CB/From CB: 2/13	1961-1963

b. 299, f. 512	Battle, Lucius Letters To CB/From CB: 10/8	1961-1963
	Bell, David E. See: box 297, folder 488	
b. 299, f. 512	Berle, Adolf A. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1961
b. 299, f. 512	Bohlen, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1961-1963
b. 299, f. 512	Brubeck, William H. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/5	1961-1963
b. 299, f. 513	Bruce, David K.E. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1961-1962
b. 299, f. 513	Burgess, David S Letters To CB/From CB: 7/4	1961-1963
b. 299, f. 513	Chayes, Abram Letters To CB/From CB: 3/12	1961-1963
b. 299, f. 514	Cleveland, Harlan Letters To CB/From CB: 6/9	1961, 1963
b. 299, f. 514	Coffin, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1962-1963
b. 299, f. 514	Coombs, Philip Letters To CB/From CB: 5/12	1961-1962
b. 299, f. 514	Crockett, William J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/6	1961-1963
b. 299, f. 515	Duke, Angier Biddle Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1961, 1962
b. 299, f. 515	Elliott, William Y. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961, 1962
b. 299, f. 515	Foster, William C Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1961, 1962
b. 299, f. 515	Fredericks, J. Wayne Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961, 1962
b. 299, f. 516	Gardner, Richard N. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1961-1963

b. 299, f. 518 Gaud, William 1962, 196	2
Letters To CB/From CB: 1/6	3
b. 299, f. 518 Gavin, James M. 1961 Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	
b. 299, f. 518 Gordon, Lincoln 1961, 1962 Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	2
b. 299, f. 519 Hamilton, Fowler 1961-1962 Letters To CB/From CB: 12/11	2
b. 299, f. 519 Harriman, W. Averell 1961-1962 Letters To CB/From CB: 2/9	2
b. 299, f. 519 Hays, Brooks 1961, 1963 Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	3
b. 299, f. 520 Hilsman, Roger 1961, 1692 Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	2
b. 299, f. 521 Hughes, Thomas L. 1961-1963 Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	3
b. 299, f. 522 Johnson, U. Alexis 1961, 1692 Letters To CB/From CB: 1/8	2
b. 299, f. 522 Jones, Peter T. 1961-1963 Letters To CB/From CB: 10/15	3
b. 299, f. 523 Jones, Roger W. 1961-1963 Letters To CB/From CB: 16/19	3
b. 299, f. 524 Kennan, George 1961 Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	
b. 299, f. 524 Kohler, Foy 1961, 1963 Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	3
b. 299, f. 524 Labouisse, Henry 1961-1963 Letters To CB/From CB: 3/14	3
b. 300, f. 525 Laves, Walter H.C. 1961-1963 Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	3
b. 300, f. 526 Louchheim, Katie 1961-1963 Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	3

b. 300, f. 526	McCullough, Max Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1961, 1963
b. 300, f. 526	McGhee, George Letters To CB/From CB: 6/15	1961-1962
b. 300, f. 527	Mann, Thomas C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1961, 1962
b. 300, f. 527	Manning, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1962-1963
b. 300, f. 527	Martin, Edwin M. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1961-1963
b. 300, f. 528	Miller, Francis P. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/8	1961-1963
b. 300, f. 528	Miniclier, Louis Letters To CB/From CB: 10/3	1961-1963
b. 300, f. 529	Moscoso, Teodoro Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1961-1963
b. 300, f. 529	Orrick, William H., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1962, 1963
b. 300, f. 530	Polk, William Letters To CB/From CB: 8/5	1961, 1963
b. 300, f. 530	Pollack, Herman Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1961, 1962
b. 300, f. 531	Poullada, Leon Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1961-1963
b. 300, f. 532	Reid, Luther Letters To CB/From CB: 15/3	1961, 1962
b. 300, f. 533	Reischauer, Edwin O. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/10	1961-1963
b. 300, f. 534	Rogers, Charles E. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/1	1961
b. 300, f. 534	Rose, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1961-1963
b. 300, f. 535	Rostow, Walt W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/13	1961-1963

b. 300, f. 535	Rowan, Carl T. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/4	1961-1963
b. 300, f. 536	Rusk, Dean Letters To CB/From CB: 8/29	1961
b. 301, f. 537	Rusk, Dean Letters To CB/From CB: 1/28	1962
b. 301, f. 538	Rusk, Dean Letters To CB/From CB: 0/3	1963
b. 301, f. 539	Rusk, Dean - Summary list of memoranda sent to Secretary of State by Chester Bowles	1960 December-1963 May
b. 301, f. 540	Rusk, Dean - Selected Speeches	1961
b. 301, f. 541	Stern, Philip Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1961-1963
b. 301, f. 542	Stevenson, Adlai E. Letters To CB/From CB: 15/17	1961-1963
b. 301, f. 543	Stevenson, William E. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6	1961, 1963
b. 301, f. 543	Talbot, Phillips Letters To CB/From CB: 2/11	1961, 1962
b. 301, f. 543	Thompson, Tyler Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1961, 1962
b. 301, f. 544	Tyler, William R. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1961-1963
b. 301, f. 544	Williams, G. Mennen Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8	1961-1963
Sta	te Department - Geographical	
b. 302, f. 545	Afghanistan	
b. 302, f. 545	Belgium	
b. 302, f. 546	Bolivia	
b. 302, f. 547	Brazil See also: box 299, folder 518	
	Bulgaria See: box 299, folder 510	
b. 302, f. 548	Burma	

## State Department - Geographical (continued)

b. 302, f. 548	Burundi
b. 302, f. 548	Cambodia
b. 302, f. 548	Cameroon
b. 302, f. 549	Canada
b. 302, f. 550	Central African Republic
b. 302, f. 550	Chile
b. 302, f. 551	China (Taiwan)
b. 302, f. 552	Columbia
b. 302, f. 553	Republic of Congo (Brazzaville)
b. 302, f. 553	Republic of the Congo (Leopoldville)
b. 302, f. 554	Costa Rica
b. 302, f. 555	Cyprus
b. 302, f. 556	Czechoslovakia
b. 302, f. 557	Dahomey
b. 302, f. 558	Denmark
b. 302, f. 558	Dominican Republic
b. 302, f. 559	Ecuador
b. 302, f. 560	El Salvador
b. 302, f. 561	Ethopia
b. 302, f. 562	France See also: box 299, folder 518 box 299, folder 512
b. 302, f. 563	Gabon
b. 302, f. 563	Germany (West)
b. 302, f. 564	Ghana
b. 302, f. 565	Greece See also: box 299, folder 524
b. 302, f. 565	Guatemala
b. 302, f. 566	Guinea
b. 302, f. 567	Haiti
b. 302, f. 567	Honduras
b. 302, f. 567	Hong Kong

### State Department - Geographical (continued)

b. 302, f. 567	Hungary
b. 302, f. 568	India
	See also: box 299, folder 517
b. 302, f. 569	Indonesia
b. 302, f. 570	Iran
b. 302, f. 570	Israel
b. 302, f. 570	Ireland
b. 302, f. 570	Italy
b. 302, f. 571	Ivory Coast
b. 302, f. 572	Japan See also: box 300, folder 533
b. 302, f. 573	Jordan
b. 302, f. 573	Kenya
b. 302, f. 573	Korea
b. 302, f. 573	Lebanon
b. 302, f. 574	Liberia
b. 302, f. 575	Luxembourg
b. 302, f. 576	Malaya
b. 302, f. 576	Mali
b. 302, f. 577	Mexico See also: box 300, folder 527
b. 302, f. 578	Morocco
b. 302, f. 578	Nepal
b. 302, f. 579	Netherlands
b. 302, f. 579	Nicaragua
b. 302, f. 579	Niger
b. 302, f. 580	Nigeria
b. 302, f. 581	Nyasaland
b. 302, f. 581	Pakistan
b. 302, f. 582	Panama
b. 302, f. 583	Paraguay

### State Department - Geographical (continued)

b. 302, f. 583	Peru
b. 302, f. 584	Philippines See also: box 301, folder 543
b. 302, f. 584	Poland
b. 302, f. 585	Senegal
b. 302, f. 585	Sierra Leone
b. 303, f. 586	Singapore
b. 303, f. 586	Somali Republic
b. 303, f. 587	Spain
b. 303, f. 588	Sudan
b. 303, f. 588	Switzerland
b. 303, f. 589	Tanganyika
b. 303, f. 590	Thailand
	Togo See: box 300, folder 531
b. 303, f. 591	Tunisia
b. 303, f. 591	Turkey
b. 303, f. 592	Uganda
b. 303, f. 592	Union of South Africa
b. 303, f. 592	USSR
b. 303, f. 593	United Arab Republic (Egypt)
b. 303, f. 594	United Kingdom See also: box 300, folder 526 box 299, folder 513
b. 303, f. 595	Upper Volta
b. 303, f. 595	Uruguay
b. 303, f. 596	Venezuela See also: box 300, folder 529
b. 303, f. 597	Vietnam
b. 303, f. 597	West Indies Federation
b. 303, f. 598	Yugoslavia See also: box 299, folder 524
b. 303, f. 598	Zanzibar

### State Department - Bowles' Office Staff

b. 304, f. 599	DeVane, Elizabeth Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1961, 1963
b. 304, f. 599	Grove, Brandon Letters To CB/From CB: 11/1	1961, 1962
b. 304, f. 599	Jacobson, Pat Durand Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1961-1963
b. 304, f. 600	Lewis, Samuel W. Letters To CB/From CB: 32/3	1961-1963
b. 304, f. 601	Merrill, Philip Letters To CB/From CB: 39/2	1961-1963
b. 304, f. 602	Mitchell, Annabelle Letters To CB/From CB: 14/1	1961-1963
b. 304, f. 602	Nunley, William T. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1961, 1962
b. 304, f. 603	Rice, Andrew E. Letters To CB/From CB: 21/0	1961
b. 304, f. 604	Rice, Andrew E. Letters To CB/From CB: 32/3	1962, 1963
b. 304, f. 605	Thomson, James C., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 42/5	1961
b. 304, f. 606	Thomson, James C., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 17/7	1962-1963
b. 304, f. 607	Memoranda, notes, unidentified fragments	
b. 304, f. 608	Office notes & Daily Crisis notes	
b. 305, f. 609	Schedules, Itineraries, Guest Lists, Travel Memoranda	
b. 305, f. 610	Travel Vouchers - Unarranged	
b. 305, f. 611	Appointment Book	1962
b. 305, f. 612	Appointment Book	1963
b. 305, f. 613	Lists	
b. 305, f. 614	Christmas Mailing List	1962
b. 306	Christmas Card List	1961
b. 307	Christmas Card List	1961

## State Department - Chronological File

b. 308, f. 615-618	1961 January-1963 Jun, undated	1961 January-1963 Jun, undated
Othe	er Government Departments	
b. 308, f. 619	A	
b. 308, f. 620	В	
b. 308, f. 621	Bissell, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5	
b. 308, f. 622	Bullit, John C. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1911
b. 308, f. 623	С	
b. 308, f. 624	Cerf, Jay Letters To CB/From CB: 11/7	1961-1962
b. 308, f. 625	Cooley, James Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1961-1963
b. 308, f. 626	D	
b. 308, f. 627	Dillon, C. Douglas Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1961-1963
b. 308, f. 628	DiTommaso, Philip Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1962
b. 308, f. 629	Dulles, Allen Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1961-1962
b. 309, f. 630	E-F	
b. 309, f. 631	Finletter, Thomas K. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1961
b. 309, f. 632	Freeman, Orville Letters To CB/From CB: 2/8	1961-1963
b. 309, f. 633	G	
b. 309, f. 634	Gilpatric, Roswell Letters To CB/From CB: 11/4	1961-1963
b. 308, f. 635	Goldberg, Arthur Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1961, 1963
b. 308, f. 636	Griswold, Francis H. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/5	1962-1963

### $Other\ Government\ Departments\ (continued)$

b. 308, f. 637	Н	
b. 308, f. 638	Haddad, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1961-1963
b. 308, f. 639	Harrold, Thomas L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/2	1961
b. 308, f. 640	Hodges, Luther Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1961-1963
b. 308, f. 641	I - J	
b. 308, f. 642	K	
b. 308, f. 643	Kennedy, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 8/13	1961-1962
b. 309, f. 644	L - M	
b. 309, f. 645	McNamara, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1961-1963
b. 309, f. 646	Macy, John W. Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1961
b. 309, f. 647	Murrow, Edward R. Letters To CB/From CB: 31/32	1961-1963
b. 309, f. 648	N	
b. 310, f. 649	O - P	
b. 310, f. 650	Q - R	
b. 310, f. 651	Ribicoff, Abraham Letters To CB/From CB: 7/17	1961-1963
b. 310, f. 652	Rowe, F. Walter Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/5	1961
b. 310, f. 653	S	
b. 310, f. 654	Seaborg, Glenn Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1961, 1963
b. 310, f. 655	Shriver, Robert Sargeant Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 23/22	1961-1963
b. 310, f. 656	Simpson, Smith Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1961, 1962
b. 310, f. 657	Sorenson, Thomas C Letters To CB/From CB: 12/12	1961-1963

### $Other\ Government\ Departments\ (continued)$

b. 310, f. 658	Т	
b. <b>310</b> , f. <b>659</b>	Taylor, Milton C Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1962
b. 310, f. 660	Udall, Stewart Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1961-1962
b. 310, f. 661	Vance, Cyrus Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1962-1963
b. 310, f. 662	W	
b. <b>310</b> , f. <b>663</b>	Washington, Abbott Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1961
b. 310, f. 664	Wilson, Donald Letters To CB/From CB: 6/8	
b. 310, f. 665	Wirtz, W. Willard Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1961-1962
b. 310, f. 666	Y - Z	
b. 310, f. 667	Yarmolinsky, Adam Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1961-1963
Pos	ition Papers and Memoranda	
b. 311, f. 668	Bowles letters to all Chiefs of Missions	1961 July
b. 311, f. 669	"notes on the China Food Situation" Memorandum English	1962 January 15
b. <b>311</b> , f. <b>670</b>	U.S. Policies in the Far East - Review and Recommendations Memorandum	1962 April 4
b. 311, f. 671	"Setting the Pace for the Alliance for Progress in Columbia" Memorandum English	1962 August 7
b. 311, f. 672	"The Need for More Specific Criteria in Programming Economic Assistance" Memorandum English	1962 August 8, 14
b. 311, f. 673	"Administration of Rural Development in the Underdeveloped Countries" Memorandum English	1962 August 17
b. 311, f. 674	"Proposal for a New Operational Framework for Foreign Economic Assistance" Memorandum English	1962 October 11
b. 311, f. 675	Report of Mission to Africa, Oct 15-Nov 9 1962	1962 November 13

### Part VI, II: Speeches, Statements and Writings, 1961-1963

(11 boxes)

This section is divided into three subseries:

- 1) Speeches and Statements
- 2) Writings (except books)
- 3) The Conscience of a Liberal

n.b. Since Bowles depended on his staff to help in the preparation of speeches and articles, the researcher interested in this phase of Bowles' activities should also review the correspondence with the office staff in the State Department Correspondence.

- 1) Speeches and Statements: speeches, television and radio addresses, press conferences, interviews, and testimony before Congress. This subseries is arranged chronologically by date of delivery, with undated items filed at the end. For any particular speech, a folder may contain drafts, outlines, notes, reading copy, and printed copies. In addition there are some audio tape recordings for some speeches. A list of these tapes will be found in Part IX.
- 2) Writings (except books): articles, proposed articles, and letters to the editor. The subseries is arranged chronologically, with undated items filed at the end. Published items are dated by date of appearance, and proposed items are dated by approximate date of writing. A folder for a particular article may contain outlines, drafts, printed copies, reprints, and mailing lists.
- 3) The Conscience of a Liberal: this book is a compilation of Bowles' best speeches and articles from 1945 through 1962. Jean Joyce made a preliminary selection and excerpted significant items. Henry Steele Commager was invited to edit the work and write an introduction. Most of the work was completed by June, 1962, and it was published in October, 1962.

In addition to a copy of the book, there are outlines, notes, the preliminary book manuscript, the final manuscript, galleys, publicity and reviews. Those interested in the publication of the book should also see correspondence with Brandt and Brandt, Cass Canfield, Henry Steele Commager, Harper and Brothers, and Jean Joyce in the General Correspondence, with Philip Merrill in the State Department Correspondence, under "Bowles' Office Staff," and with USIA officials in "Correspondence with Officials in Other Executive Departments."

#### Speeches and Statements

b. 312, f. 676	List of Speeches & articles (Not complete)	1961-1963
b. 312, f. 677	Senate Foreign Relations Committee Hearing on the Nomination of Chester Bowles, Under Secretary of State - Designate	1961 January 19
b. 312, f. 678	University of Michigan Mid-Year Commencement Ann Arbor - "The Challenge of the New Era"	1961 January 21
b. 312, f. 679	59th Annual Convention of the National Farmers Union, Washington, D.C.	1961 March 14
b. 312, f. 680	Statement before Senate Foreign Relations Committee on S.1154	1961 March 28
b. 312, f. 681	CBS News- "Washington Conversation"	1961 April 9
b. 312, f. 682	National Council of Churches Consultation on Immigration Policy, Washington, D.C.	1961 April 13

b. 312, f. 683	Foreign Policy Briefing Conference for the Daily and Periodical Press, Washington, D.C.	1961 April 25
b. 312, f. 684	Methodist National Convocation on Christian Social Concerns, Washington, D.C.	1961 April 26
b. 312, f. 685	Statement before Senate Foreign Relations Committee on S.1154 on education and cultural exchanges	1961 April 27
b. 312, f. 686	Speech notes	1961 May 15
b. 312, f. 687	Statement on 25th Anniversary of All-India Radio	1961 May 25
b. 312, f. 688	ABC Radio & TV: "Issues and Answers"	1961 May 28
b. 312, f. 689	17th Washington Conference of the Advertising Council	1961 June 5
b. 312, f. 690	National War College Graduation, Washington, D.C.	1961 June 9
b. 312, f. 691	Annual Convention of the American Booksellers Association	1961 June 12
b. 312, f. 692	VOA Press Conference	1961 June 26
b. 312, f. 693	Washington Realtors	1961 July 6
b. 312, f. 694	NBC - "Meet the Press"	1961 July 23
b. 312, f. 695	Arrival Statement at Lagos, Nigeria	1961 July 25
b. 312, f. 696	Press Conference Statement Regional Operations Conference and NBC Television Statement Lagos, Nigeria	1961 July 28
b. 312, f. 697	Press Conference, Nicosia, Cyprus	1961 August 2
b. 312, f. 698	Press Conference, New Delhi, India	1961 August 6
b. 312, f. 699	Indian Council of World Affaris, New Delhi India	1961 August 8
b. 312, f. 700	Statement on Arrival from Athens	1961 August 12
b. 312, f. 701	National Press Club Luncheon, Washington, D.C.	1961 August 15
b. 313, f. 702	Statement on Racial Discrimination	1961 September 20
b. 313, f. 703	Industrial College of the Armed Forces	1961 September 25
b. 313, f. 704	Ceremonies to inaugurate school lunch program, Puno, Peru	1961 October 12
b. 313, f. 705	Press Conference, Lima, Peru	1961 October 13
b. 313, f. 706	Statement upon arrival & Press Conference Caracas, Venezuela	1961 October 14-15
b. 313, f. 707	Press Conference, San José, Costa Rica	1961 October 15
b. 313, f. 708	Institute of Political Education, San José Costa Rica	1961 October 18

b. 313, f. 709	Bowles' Press Conference, Yaoundé, Voice of America tape, Part I	1961 October 18
b. 313, f. 710	Statement upon arrival in Mexico	1961 October 19
b. 313, f. 711	Mexican North American Cultural Institute, Mexico City	1961 October 19
b. 313, f. 712	Press Conference, Mexico City	1961 October 20
b. 313, f. 713	United Nations Day Luncheon, Washington, D.C. "The United Nations and the Real World" $$	1961 October 24
b. 313, f. 714	World Fellowship Meeting of the Young Women's Christian Association, Baltimore, Maryland	1961 October 24
b. 313, f. 715	Regional Foreign Policy Briefing Conference Kansas City, Missouri	1961 October 26
b. 313, f. 716	Regional Foreign Policy Briefing Conference, Dallas, Texas	1961 October 27
b. <b>313</b> , f. <b>717</b>	Adult Education Conference, Washington, D.C.	1961 November 5
b. 313, f. 718	Press Statement	1961 November 6
b. 313, f. 719	Press Conference, Tokyo, Japan	1961 November 10
b. 313, f. 720	Statement upon arrival, Singapore	1961 November 11
b. 313, f. 721	13th Meeting of the Consultative Committee on Economic Development in South and South-East Asia (Colombo Plan), Kuala Lumpur, Malaya	1961 November 15
b. 313, f. 722	Statement upon arrival Djakarta, Indonesia	1961 November 16
b. 313, f. 723	Press Conference, Kuala Lumpur, Malaya	
	, , , ,	1961 November 16
b. 313, f. 724	Yale Law Forum, New Haven, Connecticut	
b. 313, f. 724 b. 313, f. 725		16 1961 November
	Yale Law Forum, New Haven, Connecticut International Association of Machinists, Washington, D.C.	1961 November 21 1961 November
b. 313, f. 725	Yale Law Forum, New Haven, Connecticut  International Association of Machinists, Washington, D.C.  Remarks at Swearing-in Ceremony as the President's Special Representative	1961 November 21 1961 November 28 1961 December
b. 313, f. 725 b. 313, f. 726	Yale Law Forum, New Haven, Connecticut  International Association of Machinists, Washington, D.C.  Remarks at Swearing-in Ceremony as the President's Special Representative & Advisor on African, Asian, & Latin American Affairs  "The Mark Evans Show" WTTG-TV, Washington, D.C.	1961 November 21 1961 November 28 1961 December 12 1961 December
b. 313, f. 725 b. 313, f. 726 b. 313, f. 727	Yale Law Forum, New Haven, Connecticut  International Association of Machinists, Washington, D.C.  Remarks at Swearing-in Ceremony as the President's Special Representative & Advisor on African, Asian, & Latin American Affairs  "The Mark Evans Show" WTTG-TV, Washington, D.C. English  American Association of Colleges, Cleveland, Ohio, "Education for World	1961 November 21 1961 November 28 1961 December 12 1961 December 17
b. 313, f. 725 b. 313, f. 726 b. 313, f. 727 b. 313, f. 728	Yale Law Forum, New Haven, Connecticut  International Association of Machinists, Washington, D.C.  Remarks at Swearing-in Ceremony as the President's Special Representative & Advisor on African, Asian, & Latin American Affairs  "The Mark Evans Show" WTTG-TV, Washington, D.C. English  American Association of Colleges, Cleveland, Ohio, "Education for World Responsibility"	16 1961 November 21 1961 November 28 1961 December 12 1961 December 17 1962 January 10 1962 January 15

b. 314, f. 732	ABC Radio & TV: "Issues and Answers"	1962 January 28
b. 314, f. 733	George Ritter Testimonial Dinner, Hartford, Connecticut	1962 January 30
b. 314, f. 734	Regional Foreign Policy Briefing Conference, Chicago, Illinois, "A Foreign Policy Balance Sheet of 1961"	1962 February 1
b. 314, f. 735	Regional Foreign Policy Briefing Conference, St. Paul, Minnesota "The Four Global Forces that Help Write the Headlines"	1962 February 2
b. 314, f. 736	Regional Foreign Policy Briefing Conference Luncheon, St. Paul Minnesota	1962 February 2
b. 314, f. 737	Council on Foreign Relations, New York City	1962 February 7
b. 314, f. 738	News Conference, Cairo, Egypt	1962 February 17
b. 314, f. 739	4th Plenary Session of the United Nations Economic Commission for Africa, Addis Ababa, Ethiopia	1962 February 21
b. 314, f. 740	Dinner for United Nations Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East (ECAFE) Delegates, Tokyo, Japan	1962 March 15
b. 314, f. 741	American-Japan Society, Tokyo, Japan - "Power of Human Values"	1962 March 16
b. 314, f. 742	National Press Club, Washington, D.C. "A Balance Sheet on Asia"	1962 March 23
b. 314, f. 743	American Jewish Congress, New York City	1962 April 12
b. 314, f. 744	Annapolis	1962 April 17
b. 314, f. 745	Dayton Council on World Affairs, Dayton, Ohio	1962 April 23
b. 314, f. 746	Regional Briefing Conference, Toledo, Ohio	1962 April 24
b. 314, f. 747	National War College, Washington, D.C. "Illusion, Confusion and Weakness in the U.S. Approach to the Far East, 1840-1941"	1962 May 2
b. 314, f. 748	Americans for Democratic Action, Roosevelt Day Dinner, St. Louis, Missouri	1962 May 10
b. 314, f. 749	White House Conference on Conservation, Washington, D.C. "Coordinated Rural Development" Key to Democratic Growth"	1962 May 24
b. 314, f. 750	16th Meeting of the International Rubber Study Group, Washington, D.C.	1962 May 28
b. 314, f. 751	Foreign Policy Briefing Conference, Lincoln, Nebraska	1962 June 21
b. 314, f. 752	National War College Defense Strategy Seminar Washington, D.C.	1962 July 9
b. 315, f. 753	4th Annual Meeting of the National Conference on International Economics & Social Development, Chicago, Illinois	1962 July 19
b. 315, f. 754	WCBS-TV - "New York Forum"	1962 July 22
b. 315, f. 755	Colombo-American Chamber of Commerce, Bogota, Columbia, "A Fresh Look at the Alliance for Progress"	1962 August 1
b. <b>315</b> , f. <b>756</b>	Message sent to Opening Session of the Conference on Tensions in Development in the Western Hemisphere, Salvador, Bahia, Brazil "A New Deal for Latin America"	1962 August 6

b. 315, f. 757	Golden Jubilee Convention of Hadassah, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania "Towards a New 'Realism' in American Foreign Policy"	1962 September 16
b. 315, f. 758	64th Annual Meeting of the American Hospital Association, Chicago, Illinois "The Face We Show to the World"	1962 September 17
b. 315, f. 759	VOA Statement for Tanganyikan Independence	1962 December 8
b. 315, f. 760	CBS-TV "Washington Reports"	1962 December 9
b. 315, f. 761	50th Anniversary Dinner of Phelps-Stokes Fund New York City, "A Close Look at Africa"	1962 December 14
b. 315, f. 762	Lincoln University, Oxford, Pennsylvania, "Emancipation: The Record & the Challange"	1963 February 15
b. <b>315</b> , f. <b>763</b>	Intercollegiate Conference on Democracy and Development in Latin America, Swarthmore, Pennsylvania, "Democracy and Development in Latin America"	1963 February 15
b. 315, f. 764	Statement on the Death of Rajendra Prasad	1963 March
b. 315, f. 765	VOA Statement	1963 April 11
b. 315, f. 766	University of Texas, Austin, Texas, "Why Foreign Aid"	1963 April 24
b. 315, f. 767	University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill	1963 April 29
b. 315, f. 768	Senate Foreign Relations Committee Hearing on the Nomination of Chester Bowles to be Ambassador to India	1963 April 30
b. 315, f. 769	Middle East Institute, Georgetown University, Washington, D.C. "The Relative Role of Urban and Rural Development"	1963 May 3
b. 315, f. 770	National War College, Washington, D.C. "Plans and Programs: Far East"	1963 May 6
b. 315, f. 771	United Board for Christian Higher Education in Asia, New York City, "The Objectives and Instruments of U.S. Policy in Asia"	1963 May 7
b. 315, f. 772	"Senator Keating Reports" English	1963 May 19
b. 315, f. 773	National Conference on Social Welfare, Cleveland, Ohio "The Domestic Prerequisites for an Effective Foreign Policy"	1963 May 20
b. 315, f. 774	Stanford University, Palo Alto, California	1963 May 20
b. 315, f. 775	National Conference on International Economic and Social Development, Washington, D.C. "Foreign Aid: The Essential Factors for Success"	1963 May 28
b. 315, f. 776	Miscellaneous Speech Material	
b. 315, f. 777	Unidentified Speech notes	
Writ	tings	
b. 316, f. 778-779	Drafts for article for <i>Look</i> (Never published)	1961

## Writings (continued)

b. 316, f. 780	"A Revolution Intended for All Mankind" New York Times Magazine English	1961 December 10
b. 316, f. 781	Foreign Affairs:"Toward a New Diplomacy" Outlines, memoranda & early drafts English	1962 January
b. 316, f. 782	Foreign Affairs "Toward a New Diplomacy" Later drafts & printed copies English	1962 January
b. 316, f. 783	Statement for Editor and Publisher	1962 January
b. 316, f. 784	Yale Political "The Future of the U.N."	1962 February
b. 316, f. 785	The Progressive "Foreign Policy under President Kennedy"	1962 April
b. <b>316</b> , f. <b>786</b>	"Is Ours A 'No-Win' Policy?" Proposed article for the Saturday Evening Post (never published) English	1962 April
b. 316, f. 787	The New Leader, "Forces of Our Times"	1962 April 2
b. <b>316</b> , f. <b>788</b>	"Should We Settle for Peace Without Victory" Drafts of article for <i>New York Times Magazine</i> (Never published) English	1962 May
b. 316, f. 789	Foreword for the American Edition of <i>The Fellahin</i> by Henry Habib Ayrout, S.J.	1962 June
b. 317, f. 790	Foreign Affairs, "Is Communist Idealogy Becoming Irrelevant?" Outlines & early drafts English	1962 July
b. 317, f. 791	Foreign Affairs, "Is Communist Idealogy Becoming Irrelevant?" Final draft & printed Copies English	1962 July
b. 317, f. 792	This Month, "We Must Not Lose the New Nations!"	1962 July
b. 317, f. 793	New York Times Magazine, "Counters for Russia's Maneuvers" English	1962 July 29
b. 317, f. 794	Letter to Editor of Minneapolis Star	1962 September 27
b. 317, f. 795	U.S. News and World Report, "Promises and Performance - Two Views of the Kennedy Record"	1962 October 29
b. 317, f. 796	The Progressive, "The Key to Democratic Growth" includes drafts for unpublished article on same theme "The Challenge of the Peasant to American Policy Makers"	1962 November
b. <b>317</b> , f. <b>797</b>	title render="italic">Saturday Review	1963 April 13
b. 317, f. 798	Saturday Evening Post, "Self-help, Not Help Yourself" drafts first submitted to	1963 May 18
b. 317, f. 799	Letter to Editor of New York Herald Tribune	1963 May 22

## Writings (continued)

b. 317, f. 800	Draft of an article for <i>Parade</i>	1963 June
b. 317, f. 801	New York Times Magazine, "Myths About Africa - and the Reality"	1963 June 16
Co	onscience of a Liberal	
b. 318, f. 802	Outlines, Sketches, and notes	
b. 318, f. 803	Lists of Bowles' Speeches and Writings	
b. 318, f. 804	Preliminary book manuscript I	
b. 318, f. 805	Preliminary book manuscript II	
b. 319, f. 806	Preliminary book manuscript III	
b. 319, f. 807	Preliminary book manuscript IV	
b. 319, f. 808	Preliminary book manuscript V	
b. 319, f. 809-812	Full manuscript as submitted to Harper Bros.	1962 June
b. 320, f. 813	Full manuscript as submitted to Harper Bros.	1962 June
b. 320, f. 814	Drafts for Front Matter, Prefaces, and Postscript	
b. 320, f. 815	Reviews & Publicity	
b. 321	Galley Proofs	

# Part VI, III: Clippings, 1961-1963

(3 boxes)

Clippings about both Bowles and his family. The clippings are unmounted and arranged generally in chronological order. There are a large number of clippings on the rumors of Bowles' departure from the State Department 1961 Jul - November and an equally great number on Bowles' appointment as Ambassador to India.

b. 322, f. 816-825	Clippings	1961 January- September
b. 323, f. 826	Clippings re/rumors of Bowles' removal from office	1961 July - September
b. 323, f. 827-831	New Delhi Regional Conference	1961 August
b. 323, f. 832	1961 November - December	1961 November - December
b. 324, f. 833	re/Bowles position in State Department and New Title	1961 October - December
b. 324, f. 834-835	Bowles' Visit to Peru, Costa Rica, Mexico	1961 October
b. 324, f. 836	Trip to the Far East	1961 November
b. 324, f. 837-838	1962 January-December	1962 January- December
b. 324, f. 839	re/Speech to National Convention of Hadassah, Pittsburgh	1962 September 16
b. 324, f. 840	Response to Bowles' Memo "Proposal for a New Operational Framework for Foreign Economic Assistance"	1962 October
b. 324, f. 841-842	1963 January-April	1963 January-
		April
b. 325, f. 843-846	1963 April - May	1963 April - May
b. 325, f. 843-846 b. 325, f. 847	re/Bowles' appointment as ambassador from the Indian Press	<u> </u>

### Part VII, I: Correspondence, 1963-1969

(13 boxes)

This series obviously represents only a fraction of the correspondence that Bowles handled as Ambassador. The correspondence was apparently carefully selected before shipment back to the U.S. There are neither letters from the Indian public nor the usual routine letters from the U.S. ordinarily answered by staff members. What remains is a compact, rich correspondence on the issues confronting the American mission and Bowles' personal correspondence with long-time friends. The correspondence is arranged alphabetically by name of correspondent with unidentified items placed at the end. Important correspondents have been individually listed in this register. Other correspondence has been arranged in general letter folders. Since, however, this correspondence is so selective, even the general folders may contain a few letters from prominent individuals. Besides incoming and outgoing letters and their enclosures, the files may also contain speeches and articles by and clippings about the correspondent.

The correspondence with Lyndon Johnson, Dean Rusk, Bill Moyers, John Kenneth Galbraith, and Robert Kennedy is an important source of information on activities in New Delhi. The correspondence with Bowles' close friends also offers his overview as well as evidence of his personal views. See especially the correspondence with Douglas J. Bennet, Sr., James G. Rogers, Jr., William Benton, Abram Chayes, David Ginsburg, Bice Clemow, Philip Coombs, Edward Logue, and James C. Thomson, Jr.

There is abundant correspondence with Congress since Bowles made a continuing effort to have many Senators and Congressmen visit India. For good summaries of Bowles' plans for U.S. aid to Indian development and his attempts to get the necessary legislation passed, see the correspondence with Senators William Fulbright, Hubert Humphrey, Wayne Morse, and Congressman Henry Reuss.

Bowles' efforts to present economic and development plans to high-level members of the Indian government may be found in his correspondence with Moraji Desai, Indira Gandhi, C.S. Jha, L.K. Jha, T.T. Krishnamachari, Asoka Mehta, Jawaharlal Nehru, Triguna Sen, Lal Bahadur Shastri, and C. Subramaniam.

Specifically on the problems of Indian agriculture and food shortages see the correspondence with Orville Freeman, George McGovern, Wolf Ladejinsky, Charles E. Lindblom, and Walt Rostow. On the foreign currency appropriation and on the use of surplus rupees see the correspondence with Lucius Battle, David Bell, C. Douglas Dillon, Allen Ellender, Kermit Gordon, James P. Grant, John Rooney, Stuart Symington, Jerry Voorhis, and Harris Wofford. The John D. Rockefeller, III, and Harold Linder files contain discussions of India's financial outlook, as do the files with executives at the International Bank for Reconstruction and Development such as George D. Woods, Robert McNamara, and Escott Reid. On military aid to India see the correspondence with McGeorge Bundy and James P. Grant. With Professor David F. Cavers Bowles discussed the tensions between India and Pakistan and with Bernard Loshbough he discussed the problems of urban India. Fred Foyer and David J. McDonald were concerned about the progress of the Bokaro Steel Mill project and William H. Draper, Jr., John D. Rockefeller, III, and R. Ravenhold (filed under U.S. Government, AID) wrote on the problems of population control. For Bowles' ideas about India's future, written at the end of his term as ambassador, see his summary memo to the Secretary of State, William Rogers.

The Svetlana Allilueva correspondence is the prime source for information on Stalin's daughter's attempt to remain out of the Soviet Union and Bowles' efforts to aid her. Her file contains copies of the statement and letter to her children which she wrote when she first came to the U.S. Embassy. The files of Cass Canfield, Alan Schwartz, C.S. Jha, George Kennan, and Dean Rusk also contain correspondence relating to Svetlana.

Bowles sought public recognition of the importance of continued U.S. support for India. He cultivated members of the press and wrote articles on the problems India was facing. See the frequent correspondence with Hamilton Fish Armstrong, Norman Cousins, Gardner Cowles, Walter Lippmann, Ralph McGill, Lester Markel, John B. Oakes, Drew Pearson, James Reston, Robert Sherrod, and James B. Wiggins. Bowles also attempted to bring American specialists to India; see, for example, his correspondence with James Patton, Victor Reuther, and Walter Reuther.

Since memoranda from U.S. Mission staff members are filed in Part VII, Series III, there is only a small amount in this series relating to the internal organization of the Mission. Correspondence with William

Crockett, Jr., Roger Jones, and Kenneth Keating, Bowles' successor, outlines the organization of the Mission. There is some correspondence with Mission staff members but this was usually when Bowles was away from India or before the staff member arrived or after departure. This type of correspondence can be useful for the general description of life in India or in the U.S. See correspondence with Douglas J. Bennet, Jr., Richard Celeste, Joseph Greene, Amos Jordan, John Lewis, Philip Merrill and John W. Shirley.

The correspondence reflects on subjects other than India. The U.S. Mission staff members named above kept Bowles informed on upcoming elections, social tensions, and assassinations. The Martin Luther King file contains clippings from the Indian press on King's assassination. On the critical issue of U.S. involvement in Vietnam, as early as May, 1964, the correspondence shows Bowles warning Johnson about this situation. On Vietnam see also the files for Hubert Humphrey, Wolf Ladejinsky, and Barry Zorthian. On Bowles' mission to Cambodia see the correspondence with Senator Mike Mansfield. For discussions of the Peace Corps see correspondence with R. Sargent Shriver, Jack Vaughn, and Harris Wofford.

At the end of the correspondence section there is a folder labeled "letters sent to multiple recipients." This folder contains some of Bowles' memoranda and position papers which were widely circulated, as well as mailing lists for other items. The folder also contains a few of the mimeographed summary letters that Bowles sent to family and friends.

b. 326, f. 1	A - General	
b. 326, f. 2	Advertising Council Letters To CB/From CB: 7/9	1964-1965
b. 326, f. 2	Albert, Carl Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1964-1965, 1967-1968
b. 326, f. 3	Allilueva, Svetlana Letters To CB/From CB: 15/14 See also: box 328, folder 37 box 336, folder 193	1967-1969
b. 326, f. 4	American Field Service Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1966-1967
b. 326, f. 4	Americans Abroad for Humphrey-Muskie Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1968
b. 326, f. 5	Armstrong, Hamilton Fish Letters To CB/From CB: 34/31	1963-1969
	Asia Society Letters To CB/From CB: 27/23	1964-1967
b. 326, f. 6	Sherbert, Paul C.	
b. 326, f. 6	Young, Kenneth T., Jr.	
b. 326, f. 7	Attwood, William Letters To CB/From CB: 11/20	1963, 1966-1969
b. 326, f. 8	Bae - Bay - General	
b. 326, f. 9	Babbidge, Homer D., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1967, 1969

b. 326, f. 9	Bailey, John M. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1964
b. 326, f. 10	Ball, George Letters To CB/From CB: 2/7	1963-1966
b. 326, f. 10	Battle, Lucius D. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/5	1963-1964, 1967-1969
b. 326, f. 11	Beb - Ber - General	
b. 326, f. 12	Bell, Bernard Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1967
b. 326, f. 12	Bell, Dave Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1964, 1968
b. 326, f. 13	Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. Letters To CB/From CB: 26/24	1963-1964
b. 326, f. 14	Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. Letters To CB/From CB: 25/16	1965
b. 326, f. 15	Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. Letters To CB/From CB: 32/25	1966
b. 326, f. 16	Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. Letters To CB/From CB: 24/15	1967
b. 327, f. 17	Bennet, Douglas J., Sr. Letters To CB/From CB: 19/23	1968-1969
b. 327, f. 18	Bennet, Douglas J., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 14/10	1964-1967
b. 327, f. 19	Bennet, Douglas J., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/11	1968-1969
b. 327, f. 20	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 22/13 See also: box 331, folder 102	1963-1964
b. 327, f. 21	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 16/9	1965
b. 327, f. 22	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 23/8	1966
b. <b>327</b> , f. <b>23</b>	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 21/8	1967

b. 327, f. 24	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 20/10	1968
b. 327, f. 25	Benton, William Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1969
b. 327, f. 26	Bernays, Edward L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1964-1965, 1968
b. 327, f. 27	Bh - Bo - General	
b. 327, f. 28	Bingham, Jonathan B. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1964-1965, 1967
b. 327, f. 28	Black, Eugene R. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1968-1969
b. 327, f. 29	Boggs, Hale Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1964-1965, 1967-1968
b. 327, f. 29	Bowles, Samuel Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1965, 1968-1969
b. 327, f. 30	Br - General	
b. 327, f. 31	Brademas, John Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7	1963-1964, 1966-1967
b. 327, f. 31	Brandt, Carol Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1963-1964
b. 327, f. 31	Brewster, Kingman, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1963-1964, 1968
b. 327, f. 31	Brooks, Robert R.R. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1966-1969
b. 327, f. 32	Bu - Bx - General	
b. 327, f. 33	Bundy, McGeorge Letters To CB/From CB: 15/25	1963-1969
b. 328, f. 34	Burns, James MacGregor Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1963, 1967-1968
b. 328, f. 34	Business Council for International Understanding Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1967
	See also: box 330, folder 79	
b. 328, f. 35	Ca - Ci - General	
b. 328, f. 36	Campbell, Wallace J. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1963-1964, 1968-1969

b. 328, f. 37	Canfield, Cass Letters To CB/From CB: 34/22	1963-1969
b. 328, f. 38	Cater, Douglas Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1964, 1966-1968
b. 328, f. 38	Cavers, David Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1964-1966
b. 328, f. 39	Celeste, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 11/4	1964-1966
b. 328, f. 40	Celeste, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 14/18	1967 May-1969
b. 328, f. 41	Chagla, M.C. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1967
b. 328, f. 41	Chayes, Abram Letters To CB/From CB: 13/15	1964-1969
b. 328, f. 42	Childs, Marquis Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1964-1966
b. 328, f. 42	Church, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1964-1966, 1968
b. 328, f. 43	Cla - Clu - General	
b. 328, f. 44	Clark, Joseph S. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1965-1967
b. 328, f. 44	Clay, Lucius Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1964-1965
b. 328, f. 45	Clemow, Bice Letters To CB/From CB: 11/17	1963-1969
b. 328, f. 46	Cleveland, Harlan Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1964
b. 328, f. 46	Clifford, Clark M. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/0	1968
b. 328, f. 47	Coc - Cow - General	
b. 328, f. 48	Cohelan, Jeffery Letters To CB/From CB: 5/11	1964, 1966-1968
b. 328, f. 48	Cohen, Wilbur Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1968-1969

b. 328, f. 48	Commager, Henry Steele Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1963-1965
b. 328, f. 48	Connecticut, University of Letters To CB/From CB: 10/7 See also: box 326, folder 9	1964, 1967-1969
b. 328, f. 49	Conte, Silvio O. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1963-1966, 1968
b. 328, f. 49	Cooley, Harold D. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1963-1965
b. 328, f. 49	Coombs, Philip H. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/13	1963-1967, 1969
b. 328, f. 49	Cooper, John Sherman Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1964, 1968
	Cooperative League of the U.S.A.  See: box 338, folder 221 box 328, folder 36 box 329, folder 60 box 329, folder 66	
b. 328, f. 50	Cordes, Herbert Letters To CB/From CB: 9/5	1964-1969
b. 328, f. 50	Council on Foreign Relations, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/5 See also: box 333, folder 138	1964-1968
b. 328, f. 51	Cousins, Norman Letters To CB/From CB: 15/19	1963-1965, 1967-1969
b. 328, f. 51	Cowles, Gardner Letters To CB/From CB: 9/13	1963-1968
b. 329, f. 52	Cra - Cu - General	
b. 329, f. 53	Crockett, William J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/8	1963-1965
b. 329, f. 53	Crofut, William Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1967-1968
b. 329, f. 53	Culver, John C. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1965-1968
b. 329, f. 54	Da - De - General	
b. 329, f. 55	Daddario, Emilio Q. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/13	1965-1967

	Letters To CB/From CB: 15/8	1964-1968
b. 329, f. 55	Daniel, Clifton Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1964
b. 329, f. 56	Dean, Arthur Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1 See also: box 328, folder 50	1966
b. 329, f. 56	Dempsey, John Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1966-1968
b. 329, f. 56	Desai, Morarji R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1963–1964, 1967 1969
b. 329, f. 57	Dillon, C. Douglas Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1964, 1968-1969
b. 329, f. 57	Dirksen, Everett M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1967-1968
b. 329, f. 58	Do - Du - General	
b. 329, f. 59	Dodd, Thomas J. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/2	1964-1966
b. 329, f. 59	Dominick, Peter H. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1965-1967
b. 329, f. 59	Donovan, Hedley Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1966-1969
b. 329, f. 60	Draper, William H., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1966-1967, 1969
b. 329, f. 60	Dreyer, Stanley Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1968
b. 329, f. 60	Drummond, Roscoe Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1965-1966
b. 329, f. 61	Durand, Dana B. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1967
b. 329, f. 61	Dutton, Frederick G. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/9	1963-1966
b. 329, f. 62	E - General	
b. 329, f. 63	Eaton, Cyrus S. Letters To CB/From CB: 11/10	1963-1966

b. 329, f. 63	Eban, Abba Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1965, 1967
b. 329, f. 63	Eilberg, Joshua Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1967
b. 329, f. 63	Ellender, Allen J. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1963-1965, 1967, 1968
b. 329, f. 64	Encyclopaedia Britannica Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5 See also: box 327, folder 20 box 331, folder 102	1963, 1967-1968
b. 329, f. 64	Engelman, Richard A. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1964
b. 329, f. 65	Experiment in International Living Letters To CB/From CB: 15/16	1963-1966
b. 329, f. 66	Fa - Fe - General	
b. 329, f. 67	Far East - America Council of Commerce & Industry, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/0	1964-1969
b. 329, f. 67	Farnam, William D. See: box 338, folder 234	
b. 329, f. 68	Fi - Fo - General	
b. 329, f. 69	Field, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1966, 1968
b. 329, f. 69	Findley, Paul Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1968
b. 329, f. 70	Fischer, John Letters To CB/From CB: 10/6	1963-1964, 1967-1968
b. 329, f. 70	Fischer, Louis Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1963, 1966-1968
	See also: box 337, folder 206	
	Fletcher School of Law & Diplomacy See: box 331, folder 91 box 337, folder 204	
b. 329, f. 71	Flood, Daniel J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1967, 1968
b. 329, f. 71	Ford, Gerald R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1967, 1968

Foreign Policy Association
See: box 331, folder 96

	See: <u>box 331, folder 96</u>	
	Foy, Fred C. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/3	1963-1964
b. 329, f. 72	Fra - Fu - General	
b. 330, f. 73	Frankel, Charles Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1967
b. 330, f. 73	Franklin, Albert B. (1964-1965 American Consul General, Madras) Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1964-1965, 1968
b. 330, f. 73	Fraser, Donald M. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1964, 1968-1969
b. 330, f. 74	Freeman, Orville Letters To CB/From CB: 12/7	1964, 1966-1968
b. 330, f. 74	Fromm, Erich Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1965
b. 330, f. 75	Fulbright, J. William Letters To CB/From CB: 25/25	1963-1968
b. 330, f. 76	Ga - Go - General	
b. 330, f. 77	Galbraith, John Kenneth Letters To CB/From CB: 28/31	1963-1965
b. 330, f. 78	Galbraith, John Kenneth Letters To CB/From CB: 28/25	1966-1969
b. 330, f. 79	Gallagher, Cornelius E Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1965-1967
b. 330, f. 79	Galloway, J. Roy Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1964-1965, 1967 1968
b. 330, f. 79	Gallup, George Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1967-1968
b. 330, f. 80	Gandhi, Indira Letters To CB/From CB: 1/8	1964-1969
b. 330, f. 80	Gardner, John Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1965, 1967-1968
b. 330, f. 80	Gardner, Richard N. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1967

b. 330, f. 80	Garst, Jonathan & Roswell Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1963-1964
b. 330, f. 81	Garvey, Willard Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1966-1967
b. 330, f. 81	Gaud, Williams Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1967-1969
b. 330, f. 82	Giamo, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 2/6	1964-1967
b. 330, f. 83	Ginsburg, David Letters To CB/From CB: 25/34	1963-1964
b. 330, f. 84	Ginsburg, David Letters To CB/From CB: 23/30	1965-1969
b. 330, f. 85	Gordon, Kermit Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1963-1965
b. 330, f. 86	Gra - Gu - General	
b. 330, f. 87	Grant, James P. Letters To CB/From CB: 18/19	1963-1964
b. 330, f. 88	Green, Edith Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1964-1965, 1967-1969
b. 330, f. 88 b. 331, f. 89		
	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5  Greene, Edward M	1967-1969
b. 331, f. 89	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5  Greene, Edward M Letters To CB/From CB: 31/17  Greene, Joseph N., Jr.	1967-1969 1965-1969
b. 331, f. 89 b. 331, f. 90	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5  Greene, Edward M Letters To CB/From CB: 31/17  Greene, Joseph N., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5  Gross, Ernest A.	1967-1969 1965-1969 1965-1969
b. 331, f. 89 b. 331, f. 90 b. 331, f. 90	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5  Greene, Edward M Letters To CB/From CB: 31/17  Greene, Joseph N., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5  Gross, Ernest A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Gruening, Ernest	1967-1969 1965-1969 1965-1969 1968
b. 331, f. 89 b. 331, f. 90 b. 331, f. 90 b. 331, f. 90	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5  Greene, Edward M Letters To CB/From CB: 31/17  Greene, Joseph N., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5  Gross, Ernest A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Gruening, Ernest Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  Gullion, Edmund A.	1967-1969 1965-1969 1965-1969 1968 1964-1968
b. 331, f. 89 b. 331, f. 90 b. 331, f. 90 b. 331, f. 90 b. 331, f. 91	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5  Greene, Edward M  Letters To CB/From CB: 31/17  Greene, Joseph N., Jr.  Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5  Gross, Ernest A.  Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Gruening, Ernest  Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  Gullion, Edmund A.  Letters To CB/From CB: 26/22	1967-1969 1965-1969 1965-1969 1968 1964-1968
b. 331, f. 89 b. 331, f. 90 b. 331, f. 90 b. 331, f. 90 b. 331, f. 91 b. 331, f. 92	Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5  Greene, Edward M Letters To CB/From CB: 31/17  Greene, Joseph N., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5  Gross, Ernest A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2  Gruening, Ernest Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6  Gullion, Edmund A. Letters To CB/From CB: 26/22  Hag - Han - General  Halstead, Gordon B.	1967-1969 1965-1969 1965-1969 1968 1964-1968

b. 331, f. 93	Hansen, Kenneth R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1963-1964
b. 331, f. 94	Har - Haz - General	
b. 331, f. 95	Hare, Raymond Letters To CB/From CB: 11/18	1965-1967
b. 331, f. 95	Harper & Row, Publishers, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3 See also: box 328, folder 37 box 337, folder 211	1966-1968
	Harrar, J. George See: box 335, folder 182	
b. 331, f. 95	Harriman, W. Averell Letters To CB/From CB: 2/5	1963, 1969
b. 331, f. 95	Harrison, Selig S. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/2	1964-1965, 1967
b. 331, f. 96	Hatfield, Mark O. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/3	1967-1969
b. 331, f. 96	Hayden, Carl Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1967
b. 331, f. 96	Hayes, Samuel P. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/8	1965-1967
b. 331, f. 97	Hea - Hey - General	
b. 331, f. 98	Heck, Douglas L. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1964, 1967-1969
b. 331, f. 98	Heller, Walter W. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/4	1964-1966
b. 331, f. 99	Hig - Hit - General	
b. 331, f. 100	Hilsman, Roger Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1966-1967
b. 331, f. 101	Hob - Hy - General	
	Holden, Reuben See: box 338, folder 234	
b. 331, f. 102	Holifield, Chet Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1964-1965
b. 331, f. 102	Hoopes, Townsend Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1965, 1968

b. 331, f. 102	Howe, John Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1963-1964, 1966
b. 331, f. 102	Hoyt, Palmer Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1965-1968
b. 331, f. 103	Hughes, Thomas L. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1964-1968
b. 331, f. 104	Humphrey, Hubert Letters To CB/From CB: 8/18	1963-1964
b. 332, f. 105	Humphrey, Hubert Letters To CB/From CB: 13/17	1965-1969
b. 332, f. 106	Husain, Zakir Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1965, 1969
b. 332, f. 106	Hutchins, Robert M. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/9	1965-1969
b. 332, f. 107	I - General	
b. 332, f. 108	Inouye, Daniel K. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1963-1965
b. 332, f. 108	International Executive Service Corps Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1966-1967
b. 332, f. 109	Ja - Jh - General	
	Jackson, Lady Robert See: box 338, folder 224	
b. 332, f. 110	Jackson, Sir Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1965
b. 332, f. 110	Javits, Jacob K. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1966-1968
b. 332, f. 110	Jha, C.S. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1964, 1967
b. 332, f. 110	Jha, L.K. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/7	1964-1966
b. 332, f. 111	Jo - Ju - General	

b. 332, f. 112	Johnson, Lyndon B.  A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives.  Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  Letters To CB/From CB: 9/31  See also: <a href="mailto:box334">box 334</a> , <a href="mailto:folder156">folder 156</a>	1964-1967
b. 332, f. 113	Johnson, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1967, 1969
b. 332, f. 113	Jones, Alfred Winslow Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1963-1965
b. 332, f. 113	Jones, Roger Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1963
b. 332, f. 114	Jordan, Amos A. & Polly Carver Letters To CB/From CB: 13/12	
b. 332, f. 115	Josephson, William Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1965-1967
b. 332, f. 115	Josten, Henry E. Letters To CB/From CB: 22/19	1963-1968
b. 332, f. 116	Joyce, Jean Letters To CB/From CB: 12/17	1963-1969
b. 332, f. 117	Judd, Walter H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1963-1966
b. 332, f. 118	Ka - Ken - General	
b. 332, f. 119	Katzenbach, Nicholas deB. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/6	1967, 1968
b. 332, f. 119	Kaysen, Carl Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1964-1966
b. 332, f. 120	Keating, Kenneth B. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1963, 1969
b. 332, f. 120	Kelly, John E. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1965-1969
b. 332, f. 120	Kennan, George F. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1967, 1968
b. 332, f. 120	Kennedy, Edward M. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1963-1966

b. 332, f. 121	Kennedy, John F. & Mrs. John F. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1963-1964
b. 332, f. 121	Kennedy, Robert F. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/14	1964-1968
b. 332, f. 122	Ker - KI - General	
	Kerr, Chester See: box 338, folder 234	
b. 332, f. 123	Keyserling, Leon H. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1963-1966
b. 332, f. 123	King, Martin Luther & Coretta Scott Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1963-1969
b. 333, f. 124	Kn - Kv - General	
b. 333, f. 125	Komer, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 2/7	1963-1966
b. 333, f. 125	Kraft, Joseph Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1965-1966, 1969
b. 333, f. 125	Krishnamachari, Shri T.T. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1963, 1964
b. 333, f. 125	Kuchel, Thomas H. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1967
b. 333, f. 126	La - Le - General	
b. 333, f. 127	Ladejinsky, Wolf Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1963-1964, 1967 1969
b. 333, f. 127	Lamb, Beatrice Pitney Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1966-1967
b. 333, f. 127	Lee, Robert E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1964-1965
b. 333, f. 128	Lerner, Max Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1965-1967, 1969
b. 333, f. 128	Lewis, John P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1964, 1966-1969
b. 333, f. 129	Li - General	
b. 333, f. 130	Lilienthal, David E. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1964-1965, 1967

b. 333, f. 131	Lindblom, Charles Ed Letters To CB/From CB: 10/7	1965-1969
b. 333, f. 132	Linder, Harold F. Letters To CB/From CB: 12/11	1963-1967
b. 333, f. 132	Linowitz, Aol M. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1964, 1966
b. 333, f. 132	Lippmann, Walter Letters To CB/From CB: 5/12	1963-1966
b. 333, f. 133	Lo - Ly - General	
b. 333, f. 134	Lodge, Henry Cabot Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1963
b. 333, f. 134	Logue, Edward J. Letters To CB/From CB: 28/22	1963-1969
b. 333, f. 135	Long, Clarence Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1965
b. 333, f. 135	Loshbough, Bernard E. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1963-1964, 1966-1967
b. 333, f. 135	Louchheim, Katie Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1966
b. 333, f. 135 b. 333, f. 135		1966 1963-1964, 1968
	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1 Lubin, Isador	
b. 333, f. 135	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1  Lubin, Isador  Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	
b. 333, f. 135 b. 333, f. 136	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1  Lubin, Isador Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4  Mac - General  MacArthur, Douglas, II	1963-1964, 1968
b. 333, f. 135 b. 333, f. 136 b. 333, f. 137	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1  Lubin, Isador Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4  Mac - General  MacArthur, Douglas, II Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1  McCarthy, Eugene J.	1963-1964, 1968 1965-1966
b. 333, f. 135 b. 333, f. 136 b. 333, f. 137 b. 333, f. 137	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1  Lubin, Isador Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4  Mac - General  MacArthur, Douglas, II Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1  McCarthy, Eugene J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  McCloy, John J.	1963-1964, 1968 1965-1966 1966-1967
b. 333, f. 135 b. 333, f. 136 b. 333, f. 137 b. 333, f. 137	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1  Lubin, Isador Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4  Mac - General  MacArthur, Douglas, II Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1  McCarthy, Eugene J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  McCloy, John J. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/7  McConaughy, Walter P.	1963-1964, 1968 1965-1966 1966-1967 1964-1965
b. 333, f. 135 b. 333, f. 136 b. 333, f. 137 b. 333, f. 137 b. 333, f. 138 b. 333, f. 138	Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1  Lubin, Isador Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4  Mac - General  MacArthur, Douglas, II Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1  McCarthy, Eugene J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3  McCloy, John J. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/7  McConaughy, Walter P. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2  McCormack, John W.	1963-1964, 1968 1965-1966 1966-1967 1964-1965

b. 333, f. 138	McGee, Gale Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1965-1967
b. 333, f. 139	McGill, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 2/11	1965–1964, 1967
b. 333, f. 139	McGovern, George Letters To CB/From CB: 13/12	1963-1968
b. 333, f. 139a	McNamara, Robert S. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/9	1965-1969
b. 333, f. 140	Macomber, William B., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1964, 1966-1968
b. 333, f. 140	Macy, John W., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1965
b. 333, f. 140	Mahon, George H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/5	1964, 1967-1968
b. 333, f. 141	Mal - Maz - General	
b. 334, f. 142	Mann, Thomas C. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1965
b. 334, f. 142	Mansfield, Mike Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1967-1968
b. 334, f. 142	Marcy, Carl Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1966
b. 334, f. 143	Markel, Lester Letters To CB/From CB: 21/33	1963-1969
b. 334, f. 144	Marks, Leonard Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1965-1967
b. 334, f. 145	Med - Met - General	
b. 334, f. 146	Mehta, Asoka Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1965, 1967, 1969
b. 334, f. 147	Merrill, Phillip Letters To CB/From CB: 14/12	1963-1964, 1967-1969
b. 334, f. 148	Mic - Miz - General	
b. 334, f. 149	Miller, Daniel L. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1969
b. 334, f. 149	Miller, Jack Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1967, 1968

b. 334, f. 150	Millikan, Max F. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/11	1964-1965, 1967-1969
b. 334, f. 150	Mink, Patsy T. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/4	1965-1968
b. 334, f. 151	Moe - Mor - General	
b. 334, f. 152	Monagan, John Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1965-1966
b. 334, f. 152	Monroney, A.S. Mike Letters To CB/From CB: 5/5	1964-1967
b. 334, f. 152	Moraes, Frank Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1969
b. 334, f. 152	Morgan, Thomas E. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/8	1964-1966, 1968
b. 334, f. 152	Morse, Richard Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1964, 1965
b. 334, f. 153	Morse, Wayne L. Letters To CB/From CB: 13/18	1963-1967
b. 334, f. 154	Mos - Mus - General	
b. 334, f. 155	Moss, John E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1963-1964
b. 334, f. 156	Moyers, Bill Letters To CB/From CB: 10/23	1963-1967, 1969
b. 334, f. 157	Muñoz-Marin, Luis Letters To CB/From CB: 7/8	1963-1965, 1967-1968
b. 334, f. 157	Murrow, Edward R. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1963-1964
b. 334, f. 157	Myers, William I. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1964-1965
b. 334, f. 158	Na - No - General	
b. 334, f. 159	Nash, Phileo Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1965, 1969
b. 334, f. 160	Nehru, B.K. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1964, 1969
b. 334, f. 160	Nehru, Jawaharlal Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1963

b. 334, f. 160	Nelson, Gaylord Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1963-1965
b. 334, f. 161	New York Times English Letters To CB/From CB: 17/16 See also: box 329, folder 55 box 334, folder 143 box 335, folder 164 box 335, folder 177	1963–1965, 1967 1969
b. 334, f. 162	New York University - Seminar in India Letters To CB/From CB: 13/11	1964-1967
b. 334, f. 162	Niles, Henry E. & Mary Cushing Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1963-1965
b. 334, f. 162	Nixon, Richard M. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1967, 1969
b. 335, f. 163	O - General	
b. 335, f. 164	Oakes, John B. Letters To CB/From CB: 18/24	1965-1969
b. 335, f. 165	O'Dell, Frances (Mrs. Walter) Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1965, 1967-1969
	O'Hearn, Charles M. See: box 338, folder 234	
b. 335, f. 165	Operation Crossroads Africa, Inc. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1963, 1967
b. 335, f. 166	Ottinger, Richard L. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1966-1968
b. 335, f. 166	Pa - Pi - General	
	Pace, Frank, Jr See: box 332, folder 108	
b. 335, f. 167	Pandit, Mme. Vijaya Lakshmi (Nan) Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1967, 1969
b. 335, f. 168	Pantaleoni, Mrs. Guido, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/3	1967-1968
b. 335, f. 169	Patton, James G. Letters To CB/From CB: 35/28	1963-1968
b. 335, f. 169	Pearson, Drew Letters To CB/From CB: 6/10	1964-1969

b. 335, f. 169	Periera, Ernie Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1964-1967
b. 335, f. 170	Po - Py - General	
b. 335, f. 171	Poage, W.R. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/8	1963-1964, 1967-1968
b. 335, f. 171	Powell, Adam Clayton Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1964
b. 335, f. 171	Prouty, Winston L. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1966
b. 335, f. 171	Proxmire, William Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	1965, 1967, 1969
b. 335, f. 172	Q - General	
b. 335, f. 173	Rad - Ray - General	
b. 335, f. 174	Radhakrishnan, Sarvepalli Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1964, 1965
b. 335, f. 174	Randolph, A. Philip Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1963-1964
b. 335, f. 174	Rao, B. Shiva Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1967, 1968
b. 335, f. 175	Re - Ri - General	
b. 335, f. 176	Reader's Digest Letters To CB/From CB: 2/0	1967, 1969
b. 335, f. 176	Reid, Escott Letters To CB/From CB: 3/4	1964
b. 335, f. 176	Reid, Ogden R. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/1	1964, 1968-1969
b. 335, f. 176	Reischauer, Edwin O. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1966
	Repplier, Theodore S. See: box 326, folder 2	
b. <b>335</b> , f. <b>177</b>	Reston, James Letters To CB/From CB: 10/22	1963-1967, 1969
b. 335, f. 177	Reuss, Henry Letters To CB/From CB: 6/8	1963-1968

b. 335, f. 178	Reuther, Victor G. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/10	1963-1965, 1968-1969
b. 335, f. 178	Reuther, Walter P. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/11	1963-1967, 1969
b. 335, f. 179	Ribicoff, Abraham A. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/5	1966-1968
	Rice, Andrew E. See: box 337, folder 201	
b. 335, f. 180	Ro - General	
b. 335, f. 181	Rockefeller, David Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1964
b. 335, f. 181	Rockefeller, John D., 3rd Letters To CB/From CB: 24/24	1963-1969
b. 335, f. 182	Rockefeller, Nelson A. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1967, 1968
b. 335, f. 182	Rockefeller Foundation Letters To CB/From CB: 8/7	1964, 1967-1969
b. 336, f. 183	Rogers, James G., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 32/35	1963-1969
b. 336, f. 183	Rogers, William P. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1969
b. 336, f. 184	Rooney, John J. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/5	1963-1964, 1968
b. 336, f. 184	Eleanor Roosevelt Memorial Foundation Letters To CB/From CB: 8/3	1963-1965
	Franklin D. Roosevelt Foundation See: box 333, folder 135	
	Rosenberg, Anna M. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1964-1966
b. 336, f. 185	Rostow, Eugene Letters To CB/From CB: 5/8	1964-1965, 1967
b. 336, f. 185	Rostow, Walt W. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/6	1963, 1966-1968
b. 336, f. 185	Rowan, Carl T. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/2	1964-1967

b. 336, f. 185	Royster, Vermont Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1966-1967
b. 336, f. 186	Ru - Ry - General	
b. 336, f. 187	Rusk, Dean Letters To CB/From CB: 15/33	1963-1968
b. 336, f. 188	Russell, Richard B. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1964, 1969
b. 336, f. 188	Rutland, Robert A. Letters To CB/From CB: 9/4	1965-1967
b. 336, f. 189	Sac - Say - General	
b. 336, f. 190	St. John, Seymour Letters To CB/From CB: 11/7	1964-1965, 1967-1968
b. 336, f. 190	Salisbury, Harrison Letters To CB/From CB: 10/9	1965-1968
b. 336, f. 191	Saltonstall, Leverett Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1964-1965
b. 336, f. 191	Saturday Evening Post Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1965
b. 336, f. 191	Saturday Review Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2 See also: box 328, folder 51	1969
b. 336, f. 192	Sch - Scu - General	
b. 336, f. 193	Schlesinger, Arthur, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1964, 1967-1968
b. 336, f. 193	Schwartz, Alan U. Letters To CB/From CB: 6/11	1967-1969
b. 336, f. 194	Sea - Sev - General	
b. 336, f. 195	Selden, Armistead I, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1966, 1967
b. 336, f. 195	Sen, Triguna Letters To CB/From CB: 0/1	1968
b. 336, f. 196	Sha - Si - General	
b. 336, f. 197	Shastri, Lal Bahadur Letters To CB/From CB: 3/6	1964-1965

b. 336, f. 198	Sheppard, Sally Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1963-1964, 1967
b. 336, f. 198	Sherrod, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1964-1966
b. 336, f. 199	Shirley, John W. (Jock) Letters To CB/From CB: 5/4	1967-1969
b. 336, f. 199	Shriver, R. Sargent Letters To CB/From CB: 9/6	1963-1966
b. 336, f. 199	Slade, Jane (Mrs. Chester) Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1965, 1967
b. 337, f. 200	Sm - Sp - General	
b. 337, f. 201	Smith, Frank M. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1964-1966, 1969
b. 337, f. 201	Society for International Development Letters To CB/From CB: 12/12	1963-1965, 1968-1969
b. 337, f. 202	Sorensen, Theodore C Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1963-1965
b. 337, f. 202	Sorensen, Thomas C. Letters To CB/From CB: 7/6	1963, 1965-1966, 1969
b. 337, f. 203	Sparkman, John Letters To CB/From CB: 4/0	1967-1968′
b. 337, f. 203	Spock, Benjamin M. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1964-1965
b. 337, f. 204	Sta - Sw - General	
b. 337, f. 205	Staebler, Neil Letters To CB/From CB: 3/7	1963-1964, 1966
b. 337, f. 205	Stephansky, Ben S. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/7	1965, 1967
b. 337, f. 205	Stevenson, Adlai E. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1964, 1965
b. 337, f. 206	Stone, C. Summer, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1964, 1965
	2000010 005/110111 005.2/0	

b. 337, f. 206	Sturges, Paul M. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1963-1964
b. 337, f. 207	Subramaniam, C. Letters To CB/From CB: 0/2	1964, 1965
b. 337, f. 207	Sulzberger, C.L. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1965
b. 337, f. 207	Sussler, Robert M. Letters To CB/From CB: 10/6	1963-1964, 1967-1968
b. 337, f. 207	Sviridoff, Mitchell Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1964-1965, 1967-1968
b. 337, f. 208	Symington, James W. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1967-1969
b. 337, f. 208	Symington, Stuart Letters To CB/From CB: 6/6	1963-1964, 1967-1968
b. 337, f. 209	Ta - Ty - General	
b. 337, f. 210	Taft, Robert, Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1968
b. 337, f. 210	Talbot, Phillips Letters To CB/From CB: 2/3	1963-1965
b. 337, f. 210	Taussig, Helen Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1966-1967
b. 337, f. 211	Taylor, Maxwell D. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/1	1964, 1968
b. 337, f. 211	Teague, Olin E. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1965-1966
b. 337, f. 211	Thomas, Evan Letters To CB/From CB: 13/8	1966-1967
b. 337, f. 212	Thomas, James C., Jr. Letters To CB/From CB: 19/36	1963-1969
b. 337, f. 213	Tipton, James H. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/4	1963-1964, 1969
b. 337, f. 213	Truman, Harry S. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/1	1964-1965, 1968
b. 337, f. 213	Trumbull, Robert Letters To CB/From CB: 6/4	1963-1964, 1967

b. 337, f. 213	Tufty, Esther Van Wagoner Letters To CB/From CB: 1/3	1964-1965
b. 337, f. 214	Tydings, Joseph D. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/10	1965-1967
b. 337, f. 215	U - General	
	United States Council of the International Chamber of Commerce See: box 338, folder 224	
b. 337, f. 216	United States Government - General	
b. 337, f. 217	United States Government, Agency for International Development Letters To CB/From CB: 7/5	1964-1969
	See also: box 326, folder 12	
b. 337, f. 218	United States Government - Department of State Letters To CB/From CB: 3/2	1965-1967
b. 337, f. 218	Unna, Warren Letters To CB/From CB: 0/4	1965, 1966
b. 337, f. 219	V - General	
b. 337, f. 220	Valenti, Jack Letters To CB/From CB: 8/9	1965-1968
b. 337, f. 220	Vaughn, Jack H. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1966-1967
b. 338, f. 221	Voorhis, Jerry Letters To CB/From CB: 23/18	1963-1967
b. 338, f. 222	Wa - We - General	
b. 338, f. 223	Walker, Cam "Samuel Bowles and the Liberal Republican Movement" Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1965
b. 338, f. 224	Waller, Theodore Letters To CB/From CB: 7/1	1965-1967
b. 338, f. 224	Warburg, James P. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1965
b. 338, f. 224	Ward, Barbara Letters To CB/From CB: 7/9	1965, 1967-1968
b. 338, f. 224	Warren, Earl Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1964
b. 338, f. 224	Watson, Arthur K. Letters To CB/From CB: 5/8	1964-1965, 1968

b. 338, f. 225	Weathersby, William Letters To CB/From CB: 5/3	1965-1966, 1969
b. 338, f. 225	Weiss, Leonard Letters To CB/From CB: 7/3	1967-1969
b. 338, f. 226	Wh - Wi - General	
b. 338, f. 227	White, Theodore H. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1965-1966
b. 338, f. 227	Whitelaw, Aubrey H. Letters To CB/From CB: 8/4	1963-1964, 1967
b. 338, f. 228	Wiggins, James Russell Letters To CB/From CB: 12/13	1963-1967
b. 338, f. 228	Wilde, Frazar B. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/5	1964-1965
b. 338, f. 229	Williams, Frances Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1964, 1967
b. 338, f. 229	Williams, Gardner A. Letters To CB/From CB: 3/3	1968-1969
b. 338, f. 229	Wirtz, W. Willard Letters To CB/From CB: 2/1	1966-1967
b. 338, f. 230	Wo - Wy - General	
b. 338, f. 231	Wofford, Harris Letters To CB/From CB: 9/10	1964-1968
b. 338, f. 232	Wolf, Eleanor Letters To CB/From CB: 8/6	1963-1966
b. 338, f. 232	Woods, George D. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/6	1964-1967
b. 338, f. 232	Wriggins, Howard Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1966-1968
b. 338, f. 233	Y - General	
b. 338, f. 234	Yale Review Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1964-1965
b. 338, f. 234	Yale University Letters To CB/From CB: 14/8 See also: box 327, folder 31	1965, 1967-1968

b. 338, f. 234	Yale University Press Letters To CB/From CB: 5/7	1964, 1966-1969
b. 338, f. 235	Yarborough, Ralph Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1964 1968
b. 338, f. 235	Yates, Sidney R. Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1965, 1969
b. 338, f. 235	Yoakum, Robert H. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1963, 1967
b. 338, f. 235	Young, Milton R. Letters To CB/From CB: 4/3	1964
b. 338, f. 236	Z - General	
b. 338, f. 237	Zablocki, Clement J. Letters To CB/From CB: 2/2	1966, 1968
b. 338, f. 237	Zorthian, Barry Letters To CB/From CB: 1/2	1964
b. 338, f. 238	Letters Sent to Multiple Recipients including "Family & Friends" letters and Letters to Congress	S
b. 338, f. 239	Sender Unidentified	

## Part VII, II: Speeches, Statements, and Writings, 1963-1969

(3 boxes)

Part VII, Series II is divided into two subseries:

- 1) Speeches and Statements
- 2) Writings
- 1) Speeches and Statements: Bowles' speeches, statements, and press conferences, arranged in chronological order. Unidentified items are filed at the end. A particular folder may contain drafts, final copies, notes, staff memoranda containing background information, and press comments on a speech. Frequently, however, there is no complete transcript, and all that exists is a press release quoting from the text.
- 2) Writings: articles, proposed articles, and books. The subseries is arranged in chronological order by date of publication or by approximate date of writing for those items never published. Items which are undated or unidentified follow. For any article a folder may contain notes, staff memoranda, drafts, and printed copies. Copies of Bowles' two books, The Makings of a Just Society and A View from New Delhi have been kept with the papers. There are, however, no drafts for either book. The lectures which are the basis for The Makings of a Just Society will be found in Speeches and Statements. A View from New Delhi is based on Bowles' previous speeches and writings, and the originals must be located through the files. At the end of "Writings" there are six folders of columns Bowles wrote between 1966 and 1969 for the American Reporter, the U.S. Information Service fortnightly paper in India. The folders contain a complete run of the columns in printed form or typescript as well as a schedule of their appearance.

#### Speeches and Statements

b. 339, f. 240	Statement on Arrival in New Delhi	1963 July 17
b. 339, f. 240	Remarks on Presentation of Credentials to President Radhakrishnan	1963 July 19
b. 339, f. 241	Press Conference, New Delhi	1963 July 25
b. 339, f. 242	Press Release re/ Civil Rights March on Washington	1963 August
b. 339, f. 243	"The New Frontiers of Democracy in America" Feroze Gandhi Memorial Lecture, Vigyan Bhavan, New Delhi English	1963 September 8
b. 339, f. 244	Research Scholars Association at the University of Madras	1963 September 11
b. 339, f. 245	Press Conference, Madras	1963 September 12
b. 339, f. 246	Presentation of Books Ceremony at Jadaupur University	1963 September 26
b. 339, f. 247	Remarks after signing three agreements coverning American loans to the Chandrapura thermal power station, the Indian Railways and the Jharai Ropeways	1963 October 21
b. 339, f. 248	Defense Services Staff College, Wellington Press Conference, Bombay	1963 October 23
b. 339, f. 249	"The Beneficent Choice" given at the Bombay Rotary Club English	1963 October 24

#### Speeches and Statements (continued)

b. 339, f. 250	Statement at Palam on arrival of U.S. F-100 Jets	1963 November 6
b. 339, f. 251	"The Makings of a Just Society" lectures at the University of Delhi later printed in book form English	1963 December
b. 339, f. 252	"The Makings of a Just Society" Lectures at the University of Delhi - Press reaction English	1963 December
b. 339, f. 253	Convocation Address at St. John's Agra	1964 January 14
b. 339, f. 254	Bombay University	1964 January 22
b. 339, f. 255	Opening of the American Institute of Indian Studies, Poona	1964 February 7
b. 339, f. 256	"Education: Cornerstone of a Just Society" Calcutta University convocation Press Conference, Calcutta English	1964 February 14
b. 339, f. 257	"Planning in Democratic Context" Regional Conference of the Society for International Development, Calcutta English	1964 February 15
b. 339, f. 258	Press Conference, Kerala	1964 March 5
b. 339, f. 259	University of Madras	1964 March 6
b. 339, f. 260	National Press Club, Washington, D.C.	1964 April 2
b. 339, f. 261	Inauguration of the American Studies Research Center, Hyderabad (Bowles' Remarks read by R.R.R. Brooks)	1964 April 4
b. 339, f. 262	Speech to Graduating Class of the American International School	1964 May 15
b. 339, f. 263	Statement on the Tenth Anniversary of the American Cultural Center, Patna	1964 July 16
b. 339, f. 264	Press Conference, New Delhi with reactions	1964 July 30
b. 340, f. 265	Speech at the University in Andra Pradesh	1964 August 8
b. 340, f. 265	Press release re/Pendurti Development Block	1964 August 10
b. 340, f. 266	Press Conference, Hyderabad	1964 August 10
b. 340, f. 267	Inauguration of the Mysore University of Agricultural Sciences, Bangalore	1964 August 21
b. 340, f. 268	Statement on tour of Belakwadi and Makavalli blocks in Mandya district	1964 August 24
b. 340, f. 269	Press Statement	1964 September 15
b. 340, f. 270	"Education: The Cornerstone of a Just Society" English	1964 September 17
b. 340, f. 271	"A Look Forward" Bhopal Press Conference, Bhopal English	1964 October 10

#### Speeches and Statements (continued)

b. 340, f. 271	Statement at Satpura Power Station, Madhya Pradesh	1964 October 12
b. 340, f. 272	Indian Institute of Technology, New Delhi	1964 October 19
b. 340, f. 272	Statement on Zambian Independence for Voice of America	1964 October 24
b. 340, f. 272	Nehru Memorial for Voice of America	1964 October 30
b. 340, f. 273	Speech at the Inauguration of Sharavathi Valley Hydro-electric project	1965 January 24
b. 340, f. 274	Round Table Conference on Economic Development, New Delhi	1965 February 24
b. 340, f. 275	Gauhati University	1965 March 2
b. 340, f. 275	Award Ceremony for Students of Industrial Training Institutes	1965 March 12
b. 340, f. 276	Statement for Press Conference	1965 April 11 or 12
b. 340, f. 277	"The Impact of Modern Technology on the American Government", Parliamentary Scientific Committee English	1965 May 7
b. 340, f. 278	Statement for the Indian Federation of United Nations Symposium on International Cooperation	1965 May 25
b. 340, f. 279	Statement before the Subcommittee on Foreign Aid Expenditures	1965 July 28
b. 340, f. 280	"Indian-American Relations - A Current View" Laski Institute, Ahmedabad English	1965 November 17
b. 340, f. 281	"Indian-American Relations - A Current View" Laski Institute, Ahmedabad- Reaction English	
b. 340, f. 282	Indian Society of International Law, New Delhi	1965 November 29
b. 340, f. 283	"American Foreign Policy in Asia" Fourth Conference of Asian & Pacific Accountants, New Delhi English	1965 December 2
b. 340, f. 284	Text of taped broadcast	1965 December 9
b. 340, f. 285	Pacific Area Travel Association Luncheon	1966 January 28
b. 340, f. 286	Indian School of International Studies, New Delhi	1966 February 25
b. 340, f. 287	National Defense College, New Delhi	1966 March 11
b. 340, f. 288	notes for a press conference	1966 Apr?
b. 340, f. 289	Statement to American Staff & Families, New Delhi	1966 July 4
b. 340, f. 290	Remarks for Non-Project Loan Agreement Signing	1966 July 8
b. 340, f. 291	Statement on return from Southeast Asia trip, New Delhi	1966 August 17

#### Speeches and Statements (continued)

Press Release re/U.S. Food Shipments to India	1966 October 27
Voice of America Broadcast	1966 December 16
"Confidence: Essential Ingredient of Progress" National Convention Indian Chamber of Commerce, Baroda English	1966 December 21
Defense Services Staff College, Wellington	1967 February 16 or 17
Speeches to: 1. San Francisco World Affairs Council; 2. Commonwealth Club of California; 3. Council of Foreign Relations	1967 June
Talk to American Staff [New Delhi?]	1967 August 23
Bombay Rotary Club. Indo-American Friendship Society, Bombay. Defense Services Staff College, Wellington. AID Participant's Training Workshop, Ooty.	1967 October 24-26
Dedication of the 3rd & 4th generators, Shravathi Dam, Mysore	1968 March
Statement on the death of Martin Luther King	1968 April 5
American Staff of the American Embassy, New Delhi	1968 August 9
Statement on U.S. Policy towards Nagaland	1968 August 16
notes for speeches in Bombay	1968 October
Press Conference, New Delhi	1968 December 19
Calcutta	[1969 Jan?]
Dedication ceremonies for the New American Consulate Building, Madras	1969 January 3
National Defense College, New Delhi	1969 April 9
Good-bye speech to staff	1969 April 17
Interview conducted by Frank Moraes - appearing in <i>Indian Express</i> See also: box 334, folder 152	
Unidentified or Undated Speeches and Statements	
itings	
Proposed book or article on China	1963-1964
New York Times Magazine, "Return to India: The Ambassador's View" English	1963 November 10
The Makings of a Just Society - book See: <u>box 339, folder 251</u>	1963
	Voice of America Broadcast  "Confidence: Essential Ingredient of Progress" National Convention Indian Chamber of Commerce, Baroda English  Defense Services Staff College, Wellington  Speeches to: 1. San Francisco World Affairs Council; 2. Commonwealth Club of California; 3. Council of Foreign Relations  Talk to American Staff [New Delhi?]  Bombay Rotary Club. Indo-American Friendship Society, Bombay. Defense Services Staff College, Wellington. AID Participant's Training Workshop, Ooty.  Dedication of the 3rd & 4th generators, Shravathi Dam, Mysore  Statement on the death of Martin Luther King  American Staff of the American Embassy, New Delhi  Statement on U.S. Policy towards Nagaland  notes for speeches in Bombay  Press Conference, New Delhi  Calcutta  Dedication ceremonies for the New American Consulate Building, Madras  National Defense College, New Delhi  Good-bye speech to staff  Interview conducted by Frank Moraes - appearing in Indian Express See also: box 334, folder 152  Unidentified or Undated Speeches and Statements  itings  Proposed book or article on China  New York Times Magazine, "Return to India: The Ambassador's View"

## Writings (continued)

b. 341, f. 314	"Nehru 'Breathed Life' Into India" English	1964 July 8
b. 341, f. 315	New York Times Magazine, "Not Enough Food for Too Many People" English	1964 September 6
b. 341, f. 315	Letter to the Editor of the Easy Chair	1964 September 11
b. 341, f. 316	Drafts for article for <i>Foreign Affairs</i> "American Foreign Policy After the Cold War"  See also: box 326, folder 5	1964 September - October
b. 341, f. 317	Bharat Jyoti, "The American Example", pt. I English	1965 January 17
b. 341, f. 318	"The Oldest New Nation" <i>Yale Review</i> English	1965 March
b. 341, f. 319	"Promise of India, Introduction" The General Electric Forum English	1965 April - June
b. 341, f. 320	Lucknow National Herald "India's March in 15 Years"	1965 May 16
b. 341, f. 321	The Pioneer Magazine, "Gandhi as I Understood Him"	1965
b. 341, f. 322	"Indian-American Economic Cooperation" <i>The Hindu</i> English	1965 December
b. 341, f. 323	Article on the Peace Corps for <i>The Volunteer</i>	1966 February
b. 341, f. 324	"Who Owns the Land? The Real Agricultural Revolution" draft for the <i>New York Times</i> English	1966 June 15
b. 341, f. 325	For the Texas Education Agency	1966 November 7
b. 341, f. 326	Text for revised "Welcome to India" Pamphlet	1967 February 21
b. 341, f. 327	Interview for article in title render="italic">Span	1967 March 2
b. 341, f. 328	New York Times, "Can India Feed Itself by 1971?" English	1967 April 8
b. 341, f. 329	New York Times, "Can India Curb the Population Explosion?" English	1967 May 27
b. 341, f. 330	"What Foreign Aid Can & Cannot Do" - Proposed article for the <i>New York Times</i> English	1967 June
b. 341, f. 331	Eastern Economist, "Speculation vs. Investment" English	1967 July 21
b. 341, f. 332	"Rising Expectations at Home & Abroad" Proposed article for the <i>New York Times</i> English	1967 October

## Writings (continued)

b. 341, f. 334 "Some Positive Aspects of the American Scene" draft for article for the New Inglish Positive Aspects of the American Scene" draft for article for the New Inglish Ingli	b. 341, f. 333	"Needed: Crash Research Program for Better Family Planning Methods" - proposed article for the <i>New York Times</i> English	1968 September
b. 341, f. 336  New York Times, "Topics: A New Order of Battle for America's Wealth" English  Proposed article for Readers' Digest, "Needed: Crash Research Program for Better Family Planning Methods"  1968 December  "Are We Relevant to the Future" - essay in To Heal and to Build: The Programs of President Lyndon B. Johnson edited by James MacGregor Burns English  A View from New Delhi English  D. 341, f. 339  A View from New Delhi English  Miscellaneous notes and Fragments  D. 341, f. 341  American Reporter- notes, Memoranda, Background Material for Columns, Articles	b. 341, f. 334	York Times(never submitted)	1968 September
b. 341, f. 337 Proposed article for Readers' Digest, "Needed: Crash Research Program for Better Family Planning Methods"  b. 341, f. 338 "Are We Relevant to the Future" - essay in To Heal and to Build: The Programs of President Lyndon B. Johnson edited by James MacGregor Burns English  b. 341, f. 339 A View from New Delhi English  b. 341, f. 340 Miscellaneous notes and Fragments  b. 341, f. 341 American Reporter- notes, Memoranda, Background Material for Columns, Articles	b. 341, f. 335	·	•
b. 341, f. 338  "Are We Relevant to the Future" - essay in <i>To Heal and to Build: The Programs of President Lyndon B. Johnson</i> edited by James MacGregor Burns English  b. 341, f. 339  A View from New Delhi English  b. 341, f. 340  Miscellaneous notes and Fragments  b. 341, f. 341  American Reporter- notes, Memoranda, Background Material for Columns, Articles	b. 341, f. 336	, 1	•
b. 341, f. 340  Miscellaneous notes and Fragments  b. 341, f. 341  American Reporter- notes, Memoranda, Background Material for Columns, Articles	b. 341, f. 337		1968 December
b. 341, f. 340 Miscellaneous notes and Fragments b. 341, f. 341 American Reporter- notes, Memoranda, Background Material for Columns, Articles	b. 341, f. 338	Programs of President Lyndon B. Johnson edited by James MacGregor Burns	1968
b. 341, f. 341  American Reporter- notes, Memoranda, Background Material for Columns, Articles	b. 341, f. 339		1969
Articles	b. 341, f. 340	Miscellaneous notes and Fragments	
	b. 341, f. 341	Articles	
b. 341, f. 342-345 American Reporter "Ambassadors' Report" (columns) 1966-1969 English	b. 341, f. 342-345		1966-1969
b. 341, f. 346  Ambassador's Report- published pamphlet of selected columns from English	b. 341, f. 346		1968

## Part VII, III: Special Subjects, 1963-1969

(21 boxes)

This series is a combination of what originally was a clippings file, arranged by subject, and a subject file of materials used in the writing of Bowles' autobiography, *Promises to Keep*. The series is arranged in three subseries.

- 1) U.S. Mission to India
- 2) India
- 3) Other Countries and Areas

In each subseries one may find staff memoranda giving subject information, reports, printed material, notes by the Ambassador or his staff, and clippings.

1) United States Mission to India: a collection dealing specifically with the functioning of the Embassy in New Delhi, the U.S. Information Service, the Peace Corps, and with Americans then in India as representatives of the U.S. Government. The largest amount of material in this section deals with the Ambassador's office, and Bowles' functioning within that office. Here there are memoranda from staff members on such topics as important meetings, Congressional delegations to India, mail, scheduling, etc. There is also a set of appointment books. Included in this section is a file for each trip taken by Bowles outside of New Delhi to give a speech, to take a vacation, or to meet with representatives of other governments as, for example, his mission to Cambodia in 1968. These files may contain schedules, thankyou letters for hospitality, staff memoranda with background material on the area and people to be visited, pictures, and Bowles' own notes and reports on the trip.

2) India: a useful source of information on the history and culture of India and a fairly complete reference to the events and developments in India between 1963 and 1969. The material is arranged under nearly 50 subject headings, i.e., Family Planning, Food and Agriculture, etc. The information comes from a wide range of sources: summary memoranda by Mission staff members, printed material from both Indian and U.S. government sources, universities, and philanthropic foundations and the public press. The clippings in this section are particularly useful since many of the clippings come from Indian newspapers not always available in the United States. Most of these are English language papers though some clippings are in the various Indian languages and there are many from the Communist press.

3) Other Countries and Areas: a less complete section than the other two. Only the section on Pakistan contains important memoranda and extensive background material.

#### U.S. Mission in India

b. 342, f. 347	Embassy - memoranda concerning administration, personnel, social functions
b. 342, f. 348	Ambassador's Office - Memoranda
b. 342, f. 349	Ambassador's Office - Daily notes & schedules
b. 342, f. 350	Ambassador's Office - Appointment Book - 1964
b. 342, f. 351	Ambassador's Office - Appointment Book - 1965
b. 342, f. 352	Ambassador's Office - Appointment Book - 1966
b. 342, f. 353	Ambassador's Office - Appointment Book - 1967
b. 342, f. 354	Ambassador's Office - Appointment Book - 1968

#### U.S. Mission in India (continued)

b. 343, f. 355	Ambassador's Office - Appointment Book - 1969	
b. 343, f. 356	Ambassador's Office - Trip to India by way of Japan, Vietnam, the Philippines - 1963 Jul	<b>3</b>
b. 343, f. 357	Ambassador's Office - Trips 1963-1964	
b. 343, f. 358	Ambassador's Office - Trip to Bangalore for dedication of the Sharavathi Dam - 1965 Jan 23-25	
b. 343, f. 359	Ambassador's Office - Trips -	1965 March-1966 January
b. 343, f. 360	Ambassador's Office - Trip to Thailand, Laos, Vietnam - 1966 Aug 5-12	
b. 343, f. 361	Ambassador's Office - Trips 1966 Sep - Dec	
b. 343, f. 362	Ambassador's Office - Trips 1967 Jan-1968 Jan	
b. 343, f. 363	Ambassador's Office - Mission to Cambodia 1968 Jan 8-12	
b. 343, f. 364	Ambassador's Office - Trips -	1968 March - 1968 May
b. 343, f. 365	Ambassador's Office - Trips to Washington - 1968 Jun	
b. 343, f. 366	Ambassador's Office - Trip to Bombay, Wellington, Madras -	1968 October 28-November 1
		20 1 10 10 11 11 11
b. 343, f. 367	Ambassador's Office - Trips -	1968 December - 1969 February
b. 343, f. 367 b. 343, f. 368	Ambassador's Office - Trips -  Ambassador's Office - Return to U.S 1969 Apr	1968 December -
		1968 December - 1969 February
	Ambassador's Office - Return to U.S 1969 Apr  Agency for International Development  See: box 345, folder 386 box 347, folder 395 box 347, folder 396 box 348, folder 402 box 348, folder 407 box 348, folder 409 box 353, folder 450 box 354,	1968 December - 1969 February
b. 343, f. 368	Ambassador's Office - Return to U.S 1969 Apr  Agency for International Development  See: box 345, folder 386 box 347, folder 395 box 347, folder 396 box 348, folder 402 box 348, folder 407 box 348, folder 409 box 353, folder 450 box 354, folder 461 box 354, folder 465 box 356, folder 487 box 360, folder 520	1968 December - 1969 February
b. 343, f. 368 b. 344, f. 369	Ambassador's Office - Return to U.S 1969 Apr  Agency for International Development  See: box 345, folder 386 box 347, folder 395 box 347, folder 396 box 348, folder 402 box 348, folder 407 box 348, folder 409 box 353, folder 450 box 354, folder 461 box 354, folder 465 box 356, folder 487 box 360, folder 520  U.S. Information Service - printed material  U.S. Military Mission - memoranda & notes	1968 December - 1969 February
b. 343, f. 368 b. 344, f. 369 b. 344, f. 370	Ambassador's Office - Return to U.S 1969 Apr  Agency for International Development  See: box 345, folder 386 box 347, folder 395 box 347, folder 396 box 348, folder 402 box 348, folder 407 box 348, folder 409 box 353, folder 450 box 354, folder 461 box 354, folder 465 box 356, folder 487 box 360, folder 520  U.S. Information Service - printed material  U.S. Military Mission - memoranda & notes  See also: box 345, folder 385	1968 December - 1969 February
b. 344, f. 369 b. 344, f. 370 b. 344, f. 371-372	Ambassador's Office - Return to U.S 1969 Apr  Agency for International Development  See: box 345, folder 386 box 347, folder 395 box 347, folder 396 box 348, folder 402 box 348, folder 407 box 348, folder 409 box 353, folder 450 box 354, folder 461 box 354, folder 465 box 356, folder 487 box 360, folder 520  U.S. Information Service - printed material  U.S. Military Mission - memoranda & notes  See also: box 345, folder 385  Peace Corps - memoranda, reports, printed material  Peace Corps - clippings	1968 December - 1969 February
b. 344, f. 369 b. 344, f. 370 b. 344, f. 371-372 b. 344, f. 373	Ambassador's Office - Return to U.S 1969 Apr  Agency for International Development  See: box 345, folder 386 box 347, folder 395 box 347, folder 396 box 348, folder 402 box 348, folder 407 box 348, folder 409 box 353, folder 450 box 354, folder 461 box 354, folder 465 box 356, folder 487 box 360, folder 520  U.S. Information Service - printed material  U.S. Military Mission - memoranda & notes  See also: box 345, folder 385  Peace Corps - memoranda, reports, printed material  Peace Corps - clippings	1968 December - 1969 February
b. 344, f. 369 b. 344, f. 370 b. 344, f. 371-372 b. 344, f. 373	Ambassador's Office - Return to U.S 1969 Apr  Agency for International Development  See: box 345, folder 386 box 347, folder 395 box 347, folder 396 box 348, folder 402 box 348, folder 407 box 348, folder 409 box 353, folder 450 box 354, folder 461 box 354, folder 465 box 356, folder 487 box 360, folder 520  U.S. Information Service - printed material  U.S. Military Mission - memoranda & notes  See also: box 345, folder 385  Peace Corps - memoranda, reports, printed material  Peace Corps - clippings  ia  Americans in India (Non-Official) - notes, memoranda, reports, printed	1968 December - 1969 February

b. 344, f. 377	Bibliography - notes, printed material	
b. 345, f. 378	Caste- Reports, clippings	
b. 345, f. 379	Communalism - memoranda & reports	
b. 345, f. 380	Communalism - printed material	
b. 345, f. 381	Communalism - clippings	
b. 345, f. 382	Communications Media - reports, printed material, clippings	
b. 345, f. 383	Communist Propaganda - memoranda, reports See also: box 352, folder 441	
b. 345, f. 384	Dance - printed material & clippings See also: box 357, folder 496	
b. 345, f. 385	Defense - clippings See also: box 344, folder 370	
b. 345, f. 386	Economic Aid: U.S memoranda, notes, reports See also: box 352, folder 442	
b. 345, f. 387	Economic Aid: U.S Bokaro Steel Mill - memoranda, notes, background material	
b. 346, f. 388	Economic Aid: U.S Briefing papers by State	
b. 346, f. 389	Economic Aid: U.S clippings	
b. 346, f. 390	Economic & Economic Development - memoranda & notes See also: box 354, folder 465	
b. 346, f. 390 b. 346, f. 391	Economic & Economic Development - memoranda & notes	1963-1967
	Economic & Economic Development - memoranda & notes See also: box 354, folder 465	1963-1967
b. 346, f. 391	Economic & Economic Development - memoranda & notes See also: box 354, folder 465  Economic & Economic Development - clippings -	1963-1967
b. 346, f. 391 b. 346, f. 392	Economic & Economic Development - memoranda & notes See also: box 354, folder 465  Economic & Economic Development - clippings -  Economic & Economic Development - reports & printed material	1963-1967
b. 346, f. 391 b. 346, f. 392 b. 346, f. 393	Economic & Economic Development - memoranda & notes See also: box 354, folder 465  Economic & Economic Development - clippings -  Economic & Economic Development - reports & printed material  Economic & Economic Development - printed material	1963-1967
b. 346, f. 391 b. 346, f. 392 b. 346, f. 393 b. 347, f. 394	Economic & Economic Development - memoranda & notes See also: box 354, folder 465  Economic & Economic Development - clippings -  Economic & Economic Development - reports & printed material  Economic & Economic Development - printed material  Economic & Economic Development - clippings 1968	1963-1967
b. 346, f. 391 b. 346, f. 392 b. 346, f. 393 b. 347, f. 394 b. 347, f. 395	Economic & Economic Development - memoranda & notes  See also: box 354, folder 465  Economic & Economic Development - clippings -  Economic & Economic Development - reports & printed material  Economic & Economic Development - printed material  Economic & Economic Development - clippings 1968  Economics & Economic Development - clippings 1969  Education - reports, memoranda, notes	1963-1967
b. 346, f. 391 b. 346, f. 392 b. 346, f. 393 b. 347, f. 394 b. 347, f. 395 b. 347, f. 396	Economic & Economic Development - memoranda & notes See also: box 354, folder 465  Economic & Economic Development - clippings -  Economic & Economic Development - reports & printed material  Economic & Economic Development - printed material  Economic & Economic Development - clippings 1968  Economics & Economic Development - clippings 1969  Education - reports, memoranda, notes See also: box 360, folder 523	1963-1967
b. 346, f. 391 b. 346, f. 392 b. 346, f. 393 b. 347, f. 394 b. 347, f. 395 b. 347, f. 396	Economic & Economic Development - memoranda & notes  See also: box 354, folder 465  Economic & Economic Development - clippings -  Economic & Economic Development - reports & printed material  Economic & Economic Development - printed material  Economic & Economic Development - clippings 1968  Economics & Economic Development - clippings 1969  Education - reports, memoranda, notes  See also: box 360, folder 523  Education - memoranda & reports  Education - memoranda & reports on summer institutes on Scientific &	1963-1967
b. 346, f. 391 b. 346, f. 392 b. 346, f. 393 b. 347, f. 394 b. 347, f. 395 b. 347, f. 396 b. 347, f. 397 b. 347, f. 398	Economic & Economic Development - memoranda & notes See also: box 354, folder 465  Economic & Economic Development - clippings -  Economic & Economic Development - reports & printed material  Economic & Economic Development - printed material  Economic & Economic Development - clippings 1968  Economics & Economic Development - clippings 1969  Education - reports, memoranda, notes See also: box 360, folder 523  Education - memoranda, reports  Education - memoranda & reports on summer institutes on Scientific & Technical Education sponsored by A.I.D.	1963-1967
b. 346, f. 391 b. 346, f. 392 b. 346, f. 393 b. 347, f. 394 b. 347, f. 395 b. 347, f. 396 b. 347, f. 397 b. 347, f. 398	Economic & Economic Development - memoranda & notes See also: box 354, folder 465  Economic & Economic Development - clippings - Economic & Economic Development - reports & printed material  Economic & Economic Development - printed material  Economic & Economic Development - clippings 1968  Economics & Economic Development - clippings 1969  Education - reports, memoranda, notes See also: box 360, folder 523  Education - memoranda & reports  Education - memoranda & reports on summer institutes on Scientific & Technical Education sponsored by A.I.D.  Education - Indo-American Foundation memoranda & reports	1963-1967

b. 348, f. 402	Family Planning - memoranda & reports
b. 348, f. 403	Family Planning - Indian Government publications
b. 348, f. 404-405	Family Planning - Printed material
b. 348, f. 406	Family Planning - Clippings
b. 348, f. 407	Fertilizer - Memoranda, reports, printed material
b. 348, f. 408	Fertilizer - Clippings
b. 348, f. 409	Food & Agriculture - memoranda, reports, background material by the U.S. 1963-1968 Embassy Staff -
b. 349, f. 410	Food & Agriculture - memoranda, reports, background material from the U.S. 1969 Embassy Staff -
b. 349, f. 411-412	Food & Agriculture - printed material from the Ford Foundation
b. 349, f. 413	Food & Agriculture - printed material from the Indian Govt.
b. 350, f. 414	Food & Agriculture - printed material from the Indian Govt.
b. 350, f. 415	Food & Agriculture - reports, printed material from the U.S. Agency for International Development
b. 350, f. 416	Food & Agriculture - printed material from the U.S. Department of Agriculture
b. 350, f. 417-418	Food & Agriculture - Miscellaneous printed material
b. 351, f. 419	Food & Agriculture - Miscellaneous printed material
b. 351, f. 420	Food & Agriculture - Clippings 1965-1967
b. 351, f. 421	Food & Agriculture - Clippings 1968-1969
b. 351, f. 422	Foreign Policy: General - Memoranda & printed material
	Totalgrif oney. General - Memoranda & printed material
b. 351, f. 423	Foreign Policy: General - Clippings
b. 351, f. 423 b. 351, f. 424	
	Foreign Policy: General - Clippings
b. 351, f. 424	Foreign Policy: General - Clippings  Foreign Policy: History of - memoranda
b. 351, f. 424 b. 351, f. 425	Foreign Policy: General - Clippings  Foreign Policy: History of - memoranda  Foreign Policy: Non-Alignment - printed material & clippings
b. 351, f. 424 b. 351, f. 425 b. 351, f. 426	Foreign Policy: General - Clippings  Foreign Policy: History of - memoranda  Foreign Policy: Non-Alignment - printed material & clippings  Foreign Policy: Problems of Indians living abroad - clippings
b. 351, f. 424 b. 351, f. 425 b. 351, f. 426 b. 351, f. 427	Foreign Policy: General - Clippings  Foreign Policy: History of - memoranda  Foreign Policy: Non-Alignment - printed material & clippings  Foreign Policy: Problems of Indians living abroad - clippings  Foreign Policy: Relations with Afghanistan - notes & clippings
b. 351, f. 424 b. 351, f. 425 b. 351, f. 426 b. 351, f. 427 b. 352, f. 428	Foreign Policy: General - Clippings  Foreign Policy: History of - memoranda  Foreign Policy: Non-Alignment - printed material & clippings  Foreign Policy: Problems of Indians living abroad - clippings  Foreign Policy: Relations with Afghanistan - notes & clippings  Foreign Policy: Relations with Africa - clippings

b. 352, f. 432	Foreign Policy: Relations with Commonwealth Countries - clippings
b. 352, f. 433	Foreign Policy: Relations with Japan - clippings
b. 352, f. 434	Foreign Policy: Relations with Latin America - Clippings
b. 352, f. 435	Foreign Policy: Relations with Mountain Kingdoms (Sikkim, Bhutan) - clippings
b. 352, f. 436	Foreign Policy: Relations with Nepal - memoranda & clippings
b. 352, f. 437	Foreign Policy: Relations with Pakistan - memoranda, reports, notes, printed material  See also: box 357, folder 498
b. 352, f. 438	Foreign Policy: Relations with Pakistan - clippings 1965-1967
b. 352, f. 439	Foreign Policy: Relations with Pakistan - clippings 1968-1969
b. 352, f. 440	Foreign Policy: Relations with Southeast Asia
b. 352, f. 441	Foreign Policy: Relations with the Soviet Union - memoranda, clippings
b. 352, f. 442	Foreign Policy: Relations with the United Nations - clippings, printed material (includes material on the United Nations Conference on Trade & Development held in New Delhi, 1968 Feb)
b. 353, f. 443	Foreign Policy: Relations with the United States - memoranda, reports, printed material  See also: box 345, folder 386
b. 353, f. 444	Foreign Policy: Relations with the United States - clippings
b. 353, f. 445	Foreign Policy: Relations with Western Asia (Middle East) - memoranda & clippings
b. 353, f. 446	Foreign Policy: Relations with Western Europe - clippings
b. 353, f. 447	Gandhi - notes, printed material, clippings, pictures
b. 353, f. 448	Geography - memoranda, clippings
b. 353, f. 449	Geography - Maps
b. 353, f. 450	Government: Administration & Administrative Reform - memoranda & clippings
b. 353, f. 451	Government: Constitution - memoranda, clippings
b. 353, f. 452	Government: Democracy - clippings
b. 353, f. 453	Government: Federalism (Union-State Relations) - memoranda, reports
b. 353, f. 454	Government: Federalism (Union-State Relations) - clippings
b. 354, f. 455	Government: Parliament - memoranda, clippings
b. <b>354</b> , f. <b>456</b>	Government: Princes - memoranda, printed material, clippings

b. 354, f. 457	Health & Medicine - memoranda, reports, clippings	
b. 354, f. 458	History: Hindu & Muslim Epochs - printed material & clippings	
b. 354, f. 459	History: British Epoch - notes & printed material	
b. 354, f. 460	History: British Epoch - clippings	
b. 354, f. 461	Housing - memoranda	
b. 354, f. 462	Insurgency & Civil Disorder - printed material - clippings (original folder titled Subversion & Insurgency)	
b. 354, f. 463	Intellectuals - clippings	
b. 354, f. 464	Labor & Labor Unions - clippings	
b. 354, f. 465	Land Reform - memoranda, printed material	
b. 354, f. 466	Language - memoranda and reports	
b. 354, f. 467	Language - clippings	
b. 354, f. 468	Literature - notes, printed material, clippings	
b. 355, f. 469	Monuments & Parks - clippings	
b. 355, f. 470	Nationalism - memoranda, notes, printed material, clippings	
b. 355, f. 471	Nehru - notes, memoranda, printed material, clippings	
b. 355, f. 472	Oil - clippings	
b. 355, f. 473	Philosophy & Thought - memoranda, clippings	
b. 355, f. 474	Political Parties: Communist: CPI/Right, CPI (Marxist), CPI/L, and CPI (Extremist) - memoranda, printed material, clippings	
b. 355, f. 475	Political Parties: Congress - reports, clippings	
b. 355, f. 476	Political Parties: Jana Sangh (JS) - printed material, clippings	
b. 355, f. 477	Political Parties: Praja Socialist Party; Samyukta Socialist Party - printed material, clippings	
b. 355, f. 478	Political Parties: Swatantra (S) - printed, material, clippings	
b. 355, f. 479	Political Parties: Miscellaneous others - printed material	
b. 355, f. 480	Political: National - Memoranda, reports, printed material	
b. 356, f. 481	Political: National - clippings	1966
b. 356, f. 482	Political: National - clippings	1967
b. 356, f. 483	Political: National - clippings	1968
b. 356, f. 484	Political: National - clippings	1969
b. 356, f. 485	Public Opinion - memoranda	

b. 356, f. 486	Regionalism & Senas - memoranda, clippings	
b. 356, f. 487	Rural Affairs & Community Development - memoranda, reports	
b. 356, f. 488	Rural Affairs & Community Development - printed material, clippings	
b. 356, f. 489	Science - clippings	
b. 356, f. 490	Secularism - clippings	
b. 356, f. 491	Social Changes - memoranda, printed material	
b. 357, f. 492	Social Life & Customs - memoranda, printed material, clippings See also: box 345, folder 378 box 356, folder 487	
b. <b>357,</b> f. <b>493</b>	State and Union Territories: Andaman & Nicobar Islands - clippings Calcutta Post Briefing Book See also: <u>box 359, folder 510</u>	
	State & Union Territories: Andhra Pradesh - staff memoranda, clippings	
b. 357, f. 495	Bihar - staff memoranda, clippings, printed material Calcutta Post Briefing Book See also: box 359, folder 510	
b. <b>357,</b> f. <b>496</b>	Gujarat - printed material (mostly tourist pamphlets), photographs & pictures	
b. 357, f. 497	Gujarat - printed material	
b. 357, f. 498	Kashmir - memoranda, notes, background material	
b. 357, f. 499	Kashmir - printed material	
b. 357, f. 500	Kashmir - clippings	
b. 358, f. 501	Kerala - printed material & clippings	
b. 358, f. 502	Madras - Memoranda, background material, printed material	
b. 358, f. 503	Madras - clippings	
b. 358, f. 504-505	Maharashtra - Printed material from the Maharashtra Information Centre	
b. 358, f. 506	Mysore - Memoranda, background material, printed material	
b. 358, f. 507	Mysore - clippings 1967	
b. 359, f. 508	Mysore - clippings 1968 Jan-Jun	
b. 359, f. 509	Mysore - clippings	1968 July-1969
b. 359, f. 510	Northeast India (Assam, Nagaland, Northeast Frontier Agency) memoranda, reports, printed material	
b. 359, f. 511	Northeast India - clippings 1966-1968 Jun	

b. 359, f. 512	Northeast India - clippings	1968 July-1969 June
b. 359, f. 513	Orissa - reports, clippings See also: box 359, folder 510	
b. 359, f. 514	Punjab - clippings, printed material	
	State & Union Territories; Rajasthan - clippings, printed material	
b. <b>359,</b> f. <b>516</b>	West Bengal - clippings, printed material See also: box 359, folder 510	
b. <b>360</b> , f. <b>517</b>	Tourism - reports, printed material, clippings See also: box 344, folder 375	
b. 360, f. 518	Transportation - clippings	
b. 360, f. 519	Urban Affairs - memoranda, reports, printed material	
b. 360, f. 520	Water and Water Power - memoranda & reports	
b. 360, f. 521	Water and Water Power - printed material	
b. 360, f. 522	Water and Water Power - printed material & clippings	
b. 360, f. 523	Youth & Student Affairs - memoranda, reports, printed material	
b. 360, f. 524	Youth & Student Affairs - clippings	
Ot	her Countries	
b. 360, f. 525	Afghanistan - memoranda, clippings	
b. 360, f. 526	Ceylon - memoranda, clippings	
b. <b>361</b> , f. <b>527</b>	Latin America - clippings	
b. 361, f. 528	Middle East - clippings	
b. 361, f. 529	Nepal - printed material, clippings	
b. 361, f. 530	Pakistan: General - memoranda & notes	
b. <b>361</b> , f. <b>531</b>	Pakistan: General - 1965-1967 - printed material, clippings	
b. 361, f. 532	Pakistan: General - 1968-1969 - printed material, clippings	
b. 361, f. 533	Pakistan: East Bengal - printed material, clippings	
b. 361, f. 534	Pakistan: Relations with China - notes, clippings	
b. 361, f. 535	Pakistan: Relations with the Soviet Union - notes, clippings	
b. 361, f. 536	Pakistan: Relations with the United States - memoranda, notes, printed material, clippings	
b. 361, f. 537	Republic of South Africa - clippings	

#### Other Countries (continued)

b. 361, f. 538	Southeast Asia - maps, printed material
b. 361, f. 539	Soviet Union - memoranda, notes
b. 361, f. 540	United States - notes, printed material, clippings - General
b. 361, f. 541	United States: Foreign Service - memoranda, printed material
b. 361, f. 542	Vietnam - memoranda, notes, printed material, clippings See also: box 343, folder 360

## Part VII, IV: Clippings, 1963-1969

1 linear foot (1 box)

Primarily clippings specifically mentioning Bowles. Unmounted clippings are arranged roughly in chronological order. There is also a scrapbook of mounted clippings for 1963-1965.

For clippings on specific subjects see: Part VII, Series III.

b. 362, f. 543	Personal clippings 1963
b. 362, f. 544	Personal clippings 1964
b. 362, f. 545	Personal clippings 1965
b. 362, f. 546	Personal clippings 1966
b. 362, f. 547	Personal clippings 1967
b. 362, f. 548	Personal clippings 1968 For clippings re/Bowles' Mission to Cambodia See also: box 342, folder 348
b. 362, f. 549	Personal clippings 1969 (esp. on departure from India)
b. 362A	Scrapbook 1963-1965

# Part VIII, I: Unprocessed

b. 363	A - R	1969
b. 364	S - Y	1969
	Correspondence from people who received "A View from New Delhi"	
	Rejected invitations to speak - 1969	
	Accepted invitations to speak - 1969	
	Indian Orchids	
b. 364	A - E	1970
b. 365	F-T	1970
b. <b>366</b>	U-Y	1970
	1970 Connecticut & National Elections - Also U.S. Congress-many corresp. not related to Connecticut	
	Speaking engagements rejected - 1970	
	Speaking engagements accepted - 1970	
	Brooks, Bob	
	Chayes, Abe	
	Dine, Tom	
	Ginsburg, Dave	
	Thomson, Jim	
	Wofford, Harris	
	Miscellaneous Correspondence re/book	
b. 367	Articles & Speeches	1969
b. <b>367</b>	Promises to Keep>	
	See also: box 398, folder 192	
b. 368	Promises to Keep	
b. 369	Promises to Keep	
b. 370	Mission to India English	
b. 371	Post	1969 May
b. 371	Appointment schedules - 1969 after return from India	
b. 371	Clippings - Post	1969 May
b. 371	Appendices - book: 1. Sam Lewis "Musings" 2. Adlai letter-7/23/61	
b. 371	John F. Kennedy Chapter Material	

b. <b>371</b>	Miscellaneous material - used in 1971 book	
b. 371	Clippings - Post	May 1969
b. 371	Miscellaneous material	

## Part IX, I: Photographs and Memorabilia, 1924-1969

(14 boxes)

Photographs and Memorabilia is arranged in two subseries:

- I) Photographs
- 2) Memorabilia
- 1) Photographs: a pictorial record of all phases of Bowles' public career as well as pictures of Bowles as a child and a young man. The photographs of Bowles' public career are arranged at the beginning of the subseries, roughly in chronological order. Of special interest are photographs taken of war-ravaged Europe during Bowles' trip in 1948, photographs of India taken during both ambassadorships, and photographs from the funerals of Jawaharlal Nehru and Lal Bahadur Shastri. Formal portraits and candid snapshots of Bowles, his wife, family and friends are arranged at the end of the subseries.
- 2) Memorabilia: scrapbooks, citations, awards, plaques, and membership cards. Of special interest are a dozen or more original cartoons relating to OPA (See Folios 1 and 3).

Р	h٥	٦t.	oc	ıra	n	hs

b. 372a, f. 1	[1943?]-1948	[1943?]-1948
b. 372a, f. 2-3	Trip to Europe - Budapest, Prague, Rome	1948
b. 372b, f. 4	1949-1950	1949-1950
	See also: Folio #2	
b. 372b, f. 5-8	1949-1950	1949-1950
b. 372b, f. 9	Inauguration of Harry Truman	1949
b. 372b, f. 10	General Eisenhower's Visit to Hartford	1950 May 23
b. 373a, f. 11	<u>India</u>	1951-1953
	taken by TCA photo team	
	See also: box 378 box 379 Folio #2	
b. 373a, f. 12-14	<u>India</u>	1951-1953
	taken by TCA photo team	
b. 373b, f. 15-20	India	1951-1953
	taken by TCA photo team	
b. 373b, f. 21	India: 1951-1953 - Trip to India, Arrival & Presentation of Credentials	
	See also: box 378	
b. 373b, f. 22	India 1951-1953 - pictures of the family	
b. 374, f. 23	Nepal	1951-1953
b. 374, f. 24	Indonesia, Japan	1953
b. 374, f. 25	1953-1958	1953-1958
	See also: Folio #2	

## Photographs (continued)

b. 374, f. 26	Burma, Pakistan, India	1955 February
b. 374, f. 27	1959-1960 See also: <u>Folio #2</u>	1959-1960
b. 374, f. 28-29	1959-1963	1959-1963
b. 374, f. 30	in Africa, Peru	1961-1963
b. 374, f. 31	in India, Kuala Lumpur	1961-1963
b. 374, f. 32	Swearing-In ceremony as Ambassador to India. Chester Bowles, Mrs. Bowles, Dean Rusk, Earl Warren	1963 June 10
b. 374, f. 33	India See also: Folio #2	1963-1969
b. 374, f. 34	India	1963-1969
b. <b>375</b> , f. <b>35</b>	India (includes pictures from Memorial Service at Embassy for John F. Kennedy 1963 Nov)  See also: Folio #2	1963
b. 375, f. 36	India	1964-1965
b. 375, f. 37	Nehru's Funeral	1964 May
b. 375, f. 38	India	1966
b. 375, f. 39	Shastri's Funeral	1966 January
b. 375, f. 40	India	1967
b. <b>375</b> , f. <b>41</b>	India - Returned USAID Participants Seminar, Madras - Oct	1967
b. 375, f. 42-43	India	1968
b. 375, f. 44	India - Cambodia Mission - Jan	1968
b. 375, f. 45-46	India - Mrs. Bowles' birthday - Jan 15	1968
b. 375, f. 47	India	1969
b. 376, f. 48	India - Views of India, Portraits of Nehru, Shastri, Indira Ghandi	1963-1969
b. <b>376,</b> f. <b>49</b>	India - Peace Corps at Work in India Portraits & Candid Shots of Chester Bowles See: <u>box 380</u>	1963-1969
b. 376, f. 50	Mrs. Bowles	
b. 376, f. 51	Family & Friends on Sailboat from Essex to New Haven	1938 April 24
b. 376, f. 52-54	Children & Grandchildren	
b. <b>376,</b> f. <b>55</b>	House, Pets See also: Folio #2	

## Photographs (continued)

b. 377, f. 56	Friends See also: box 380	
b. 377, f. 57-59	Friends	
b. 377, f. 60	Unidentified Album with Postcards, Pictures of India	Circa 1900
b. 377, f. 61-62	Unidentified	
b. <b>378</b>	India Oversize	1951-1953
b. 379	India Oversize	1951-1953
b. 380	Portraits & miscellaneous candids of Chester Bowles Portraits of Friends (some autographed)  Oversize	
Mar	norabilia	
IVICI	illorabilia	
b. 381, f. 63	Pages from scrapbook on Yale Golf Team - 1924 - Chester Bowles, Captain	
		1934
	Pages from scrapbook on Yale Golf Team - 1924 - Chester Bowles, Captain  Log of yacht "Mariaña" with photographs	1934 1941-1946
b. 381, f. 63	Pages from scrapbook on Yale Golf Team - 1924 - Chester Bowles, Captain  Log of yacht "Mariaña" with photographs  See: box 382	
b. 381, f. 63 b. 381, f. 64	Pages from scrapbook on Yale Golf Team - 1924 - Chester Bowles, Captain  Log of yacht "Mariaña" with photographs  See: box 382  Awards, Poems, Biographical Sketches, etc.	1941-1946
b. 381, f. 63 b. 381, f. 64	Pages from scrapbook on Yale Golf Team - 1924 - Chester Bowles, Captain  Log of yacht "Mariaña" with photographs See: box 382  Awards, Poems, Biographical Sketches, etc.  Trip to Europe 1948  Scrapbook entitled "Bombay Diary" with photographs & clippings of Bowles' trip to Bombay	1941-1946
b. 381, f. 63 b. 381, f. 64 b. 381, f. 65	Pages from scrapbook on Yale Golf Team - 1924 - Chester Bowles, Captain  Log of yacht "Mariaña" with photographs  See: box 382  Awards, Poems, Biographical Sketches, etc.  Trip to Europe 1948  Scrapbook entitled "Bombay Diary" with photographs & clippings of Bowles' trip to Bombay  See: box 382	1941-1946

### Part IX, II: Informational Files, 1941-1969

(9 boxes)

Reports, printed material, clippings, notes, unidentified drafts not authored by Bowles and other types of background material arranged by subject. Bowles' original list of subject headings is filed in the first folder. Some headings have been changed in this register for purposes of clarity. The materials cover subjects of Bowles' general interest and may have been used in preparing books, articles, and speeches for himself or for other reference purposes. Material in the files dates from 1941 through 1969, although the publication date of an item may not reflect the actual date when Bowles used the material. Some items may have originally been sent to Bowles by correspondents and later separated from their letters of transmittal.

b. 383, f. 68	Original list of subjects in the material file
b. 383, f. 69	Africa
b. 383, f. 70	Asia - General
b. 383, f. 71	Asian-African Conference, Bandung, Indonesia 1955 Apr
b. 383, f. 72	Atomic Energy (1)
b. 383, f. 73	Atomic Energy (2)
b. 383, f. 74-75	Burma
b. 383, f. 76	Ceylon
b. 383, f. 77	China
b. 384, f. 78	China
b. 384, f. 79	Colonialism
b. 384, f. 80	Eastern European Satellite Nations
b. 384, f. 81	Food & Agriculture
b. 384, f. 82	Ford Foundation: India & Pakistan
b. 384, f. 83-84	Formosa
b. 384, f. 85	Germany
b. 385, f. 86-87	India: General
b. 385, f. 88-89	India: Community Development
b. 385, f. 90-91	India: Economy
b. 386, f. 92	India: Food & Agriculture
b. 386, f. 93-94	India: Foreign Policy
b. 386, f. 95	India: Health
b. 386, f. 96	India: Housing
b. 386, f. 97	India: Kashmir Question

b. 386, f. 98	India: Land Reform
b. 386, f. 99	India: Nehru
b. 386, f. 100	India: Religion
b. 386, f. 101	Indonesia
b. 386, f. 102	Japan
b. 386, f. 103	Latin America
b. 386, f. 104	Middle East
b. 387, f. 105-106	Middle East
b. 387, f. 107	Nepal
b. 387, f. 108	Pakistan
b. 387, f. 109	Philippines
b. 387, f. 110	Population Problems & Control
b. 387, f. 111	Portugal
b. 387, f. 112	Southeast Asia (1)
b. 387, f. 113	Southeast Asia (2)
b. 387, f. 114	Sweden
b. 387, f. 115-117	Union of Soviet Socialist Republics & Communist Expansion
b. 388, f. 118	Union of Soviet Socialist Republics & Communist Expansion
b. 388, f. 119	United Nations - General
b. 388, f. 120	United Nations Economic & Technical Assistance Programs
b. 388, f. 121	United States - Agriculture & Farm Policy
b. 388, f. 122	United States - Civil Rights
b. 388, f. 123	United States - Communications Media
b. 388, f. 124	United States - Communications Media (Hooper & C.A.B. Popularity Rating of Radio Programs Forwarded to Bowles by Benton & Bowles - 1942-1945)
b. 388, f. 125	United States - Defense
b. 389, f. 126-127	United States - Democratic Party
b. 389, f. 128-129	United States - Economy
b. 389, f. 130	United States - Economy (Wages & Prices, 1946-1951)
b. 389, f. 131	United States - Economy (Baxter International Economic Research Bureau Reports, 1942-1943, sent to Bowles by William Benton)

b. 390, f. 132	United States - Education
b. 390, f. 133	United States - Federal Subsidy Programs
b. 390, f. 134	United States - Flood Control
b. 390, f. 135	Unites States - Foreign Aid Programs
b. 390, f. 136	United States - Foreign Policy
b. 390, f. 137	United States - Foreign Trade, Investment and Tariff Policies
b. 390, f. 138	United States - Government & Politics
b. 390, f. 139	United States - Health Care
b. 391, f. 140	United States - History
b. 391, f. 141	United States - Housing
b. <b>391</b> , f. <b>142</b>	United States - Inter-Allied Information Center, "Research & Postwar Planning in the U.S.A.: Survey of Agencies," 1941
b. 391, f. 143	United States - Labor (Connecticut Minimum Wage Board on the Laundry Industry, 1940)
b. <b>391</b> , f. <b>144</b>	United States - Religion
b. 391, f. 145	United States - Steel Industry
b. <b>391</b> , f. <b>146</b>	United States - Transportation - Automobile Manufacturers Association: "A Factual Survey of Automobile Usage," July 1941
b. 391, f. 147	United States - Welfare Programs
b. 391, f. 148	Vatican
b. 391, f. 149	Yugoslavia

### Part IX, III: Diaries and Oral Histories, 1941-1975

(8 boxes)

Bowles' recollections and reminiscences both in the form of diary entries and oral histories and oral history interviews with Bowles' associates are arranged in the following subseries:

- 1) Diaries
- 2) Oral History Interviews with Bowles
- 3) Oral History Interviews with Bowles' Associates
- 1) Diaries: the diaries are arranged in chronological order and are for the most part retrospective rather than daily accounts. Though the diaries span Bowles' entire public career they are quite fragmentary. Only the volumes of the diary written during the second ambassadorship, the New Delhi diaries (beginning in 1963), approach completeness.

note TO "NEW DELHI DIARIES": A typewritten rough "transcript" accompanies each of the "New Delhi Diaries." The transcriptions were made by close associates of Bowles, long familiar with his difficult handwriting. Although the transcripts have been roughly reviewed against the originals, many words and phrases, especially where Indian names are given have not been satisfactorily deciphered. Here and there a whole sentence, even a paragraph, may have been omitted in the transcriptions.

Researchers will wish to check closely with the handwritten originals, Quotation from the Diaries can be made only with specific permission of Manuscripts and Archives.

- 2) Oral History Interviews with Bowles: transcripts of oral history interviews with Bowles done for the Columbia Oral History Project, the John F. Kennedy Library, and the Lyndon B. Johnson Library.
- 3) Oral History Interviews with Bowles' Associates: most of the interviews were recorded between 1973 and 1975 by Jean Joyce at the request of Bowles, though he did not review them. The oral histories are an illuminating supplement to the written record and cover Bowles' career from the 1930's through his many periods of public service.

Manuscripts and Archives holds the audio tapes and transcripts of the interviews under terms stipulated in an instrument of gift. Most transcripts are made available for research in accordance with the regulations and policies of the Yale University Library governing the use of manuscripts. In cases where this is not true, i.e., where the interviewee requires, his written authorization before a transcript may be used, a note is made to this effect on the list of interviews that follows. Interviewees must be consulted regarding the publication of their interviews or of extensive excerpts from them. After the death of the interviewee, authorization for publication must be secured from the Yale University Library. Audio tapes of the interviews will be made available to researchers only with the written authorization of the interviewee.

D:	English and
Diary	Entries

b. 392, f. 150	Entries on 1941 Dec 1, 8, 25.
b. 392, f. 150	Entries on 1941 Jan 21, May 10.
b. 392, f. 150	Entries on 1943 Apr 5.
b. 392, f. 151	2 entries from first ambassadorship (1951-1953) & notes from return trip to U.S. (1953 Mar - Apr).
b. 392, f. 152	Entries on 1954 Jun.
b. 392, f. 152	Entries on 1958 Jul 23.

### Diary Entries (continued)

b. 392, f. 153	Entry on 1960 Dec 31.	
b. 392, f. 154	notes on Cuban Crisis, 1961 May.	
b. 392, f. 154	Thoughts on the New Administration, 1961 Jun 3.	
b. 392, f. 154	notes on Crisis Involving the Dominican Republic, 1961 Jun 3.	
b. 392, f. 154	Entry on 1961 Sep 23.	
b. 392, f. 155	Personal notes on the Debacle of 1961-1962 Jan 2.	
b. 392, f. 155	Entry on 1962 Jan 27.	
b. 392, f. 156	Current Thoughts 1962 May 1.	
b. 392, f. 156	Impressions 1962 Oct.	
b. 392, f. 156	Impressions, Nyasaland 1962 Oct 25.	
b. 392, f. 157	Impressions 1963 Jan.	
b. 392, f. 157	Development from 1962 Dec 1-1963 Jun 8.	
Nev	v Delhi Diaries:	
b. 392, f. 158	Diary I, handwritten original	1963 July 17 - 1964 May 22
b. 392, f. 159	Diary I, edited transcript with corrections	1963 July 17-1964 May 22
b. 392, f. 159 b. 392, f. 160	Diary I, edited transcript with corrections  Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 1) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.	
b. 392, f. 160	Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 1) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.	
b. 392, f. 160 b. 393, f. 161	Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 1) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.  Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 2) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.	May 22 1964 May
b. 392, f. 160 b. 393, f. 161 b. 393, f. 162	Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 1) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.  Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 2) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.  Diary II, handwritten original, M	May 22 1964 May
b. 392, f. 160 b. 393, f. 161 b. 393, f. 162 b. 393, f. 163	Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 1) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.  Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 2) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.  Diary II, handwritten original, M  Diary II, edited transcript with corrections 1964 May 27-1964 Jun 20.	May 22 1964 May 27-1964 June 20
b. 392, f. 160 b. 393, f. 161 b. 393, f. 162 b. 393, f. 163 b. 393, f. 164	Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 1) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.  Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 2) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.  Diary II, handwritten original, M  Diary II, edited transcript with corrections 1964 May 27-1964 Jun 20.  Diary II, unedited transcript (2 copies) 1964 May 27-1964 Jun 20.  Diary III "Mission Unaccomplished," handwritten original 1964 Jul 5-1967 Jun	May 22 1964 May 27-1964 June 20
b. 392, f. 160 b. 393, f. 161 b. 393, f. 162 b. 393, f. 163 b. 393, f. 164 b. 394, f. 165	Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 1) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.  Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 2) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.  Diary II, handwritten original, M  Diary II, edited transcript with corrections 1964 May 27-1964 Jun 20.  Diary II, unedited transcript (2 copies) 1964 May 27-1964 Jun 20.  Diary III "Mission Unaccomplished," handwritten original 1964 Jul 5-1967 Jun 19.  Diary III, "Mission Unaccomplished", unedited transcript, pp. 1-124. 1964 Jul	May 22 1964 May 27-1964 June 20
b. 392, f. 160 b. 393, f. 161 b. 393, f. 162 b. 393, f. 163 b. 393, f. 164 b. 394, f. 165 b. 394, f. 166	Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 1) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.  Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 2) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.  Diary II, handwritten original, M  Diary II, edited transcript with corrections 1964 May 27-1964 Jun 20.  Diary II, unedited transcript (2 copies) 1964 May 27-1964 Jun 20.  Diary III "Mission Unaccomplished," handwritten original 1964 Jul 5-1967 Jun 19.  Diary III, "Mission Unaccomplished", unedited transcript, pp. 1-124. 1964 Jul 5-1965 May 7.	1964 May 27-1964 June 20
b. 392, f. 160 b. 393, f. 161 b. 393, f. 162 b. 393, f. 163 b. 393, f. 164 b. 394, f. 165 b. 394, f. 166 b. 394, f. 167	Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 1) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.  Diary I, unedited transcript (copy 2) 1963 Jul 17-1964 May 22.  Diary II, handwritten original, M  Diary II, edited transcript with corrections 1964 May 27-1964 Jun 20.  Diary II, unedited transcript (2 copies) 1964 May 27-1964 Jun 20.  Diary III "Mission Unaccomplished," handwritten original 1964 Jul 5-1967 Jun 19.  Diary III, "Mission Unaccomplished", unedited transcript, pp. 1-124. 1964 Jul 5-1965 May 7.  Diary III, "Mission Unaccomplished", unedited transcript, pp. 125-265.  Diary III, "Mission Unaccomplished", edited transcript (copy 1) with	1964 May 27-1964 June 20 1965 May 10-1967 June 19 1964 July 5-1965

#### New Delhi Diaries: (continued)

b. 395, f. 170a	Diary III, "Mission Unaccomplished", edited transcript (copy 2) with additional corrections by Jean Joyce, 11/16/78, pp. 1-139.	1964 July 5-1965 June 12.
b. 395, f. 170b	Diary III, "Mission Unaccomplished," edited transcript (copy 2) with additional corrections by Jean Joyce, 11/16/78, pp. 140-265.	1965 June 14-1967 June 19.
b. 395, f. 171	Diary IV, handwritten original.	1967 September 10-1968 February 20
b. 395, f. 172	Diary IV, transcript. 1967 Sep 10-1968 Feb 20.	
Ora	ll History Interviews with Bowles	
b. <b>396</b> , f. <b>173</b>	Columbia Interview (1963) pp. 1-100	
b. <b>396</b> , f. <b>174</b>	Columbia Interview (1963) pp. 101-200	
b. <b>396</b> , f. <b>175</b>	Columbia Interview (1963) pp. 201-300	
b. <b>396</b> , f. <b>176</b>	Columbia Interview (1963) pp. 301-400	
b. 396, f. 177	Columbia Interview (1963) pp. 401-500	
b. 396, f. 178	Columbia Interview (1963) pp. 501-600	
b. 396, f. 179	Columbia Interview (1963) pp. 601-700	
b. 396, f. 180	Columbia Interview (1963) pp. 701-800	
b. 396, f. 181	Columbia Interview (1963) pp. 801-870	
b. 396, f. 182	Fragments of Columbia Interview (pages with corrections) (1963)	
b. 397, f. 183	Interviews by Robert R.R. Brooks for John F. Kennedy Library, New Delhi, 1 transcript. 1965 Feb 2.	
b. 397, f. 184	Interview by Robert R.R, Brooks for John F. Kennedy Library, New Delhi, 2 transcripts. 1965 Feb 2.	
b. 397, f. 185	Second Interview for the John F. Kennedy Library by Dennis J. O'Brien, Essex, Connecticut. Corrected transcript. 1970 Jul 1.	
b. 397, f. 186	Second Interview for the John F. Kennedy Library by Dennis J. O'Brien, Essex, Connecticut. Unedited copy. 1970 Jul 1.	
b. 397, f. 187	Second Interview for the John F. Kennedy Library by Dennis J. O'Brien, Essex, Connecticut. Unedited copy. 1970 Jul 1.	
b. 397, f. 188	Second Interview for John F. Kennedy Library by Dennis J. O'Brien, Essex, Connecticut. Unedited copy. 1970 Jul 1.	
b. 397, f. 189	Interview by Joe B. Frantz for the Lyndon B. Johnson Library, Essex, Connecticut. 1969 Nov 11.	
b. 397, f. 190	Supplementary Interview by Jean Joyce. Unedited copy. 1973 Feb 12-13.	

Oral History Interviews with Bowles' Associates

All of the following interviews except for the 1969 interview with Robert R.R. Brooks were made by Jean Joyce.

#### Transcripts (Public copy)

b. 398, f. 191	Bennet, Douglas J., Jr. RESTRICTED	1974 August 8
b. 398, f. 192	Brooks, Robert R.R.: "The Origins and Development of USG Economic Policies, 1941-1946." Transcript of recording of reminiscences done in New Delhi for use by Bowles in writing	1969 January 24
b. 398, f. 193	Brooks, Robert	1974 January 18
b. 398, f. 194a	Celeste, Richard	1974 December 8
b. 398, f. 194b	Chayes, Abram	1976 August 18
b. 398, f. 195	Coombs, Philip	1974 January 27
b. 398, f. 196	Grove, Brandon	1974 April 7
b. 398, f. 197	Hughes, Thomas	1975 February 3
b. 398, f. 198	Jacobson, Pat Durand	1974 August 1
b. 398, f. 199a	Logue, Edward J.	1974 May 27
b. 398, f. 199b	Logue, Edward J.	1976 October 22
b. 398, f. 200a	Rogers, James G., Jr.	1974 December 9
b. 398, f. 200a	Rogers, Henrietta Owens	
b. 398, f. 200b	Thomson, James C., Jr.	1973 November 20
b. 398, f. 201a	Weathersby, William	1975 April 1
b. 398, f. 201b	Wofford, Claire	1973 December 15
b. 398, f. 201c	Wofford, Harris	1973 December 15
b. <b>399</b> a	Transcripts: ribbon copies for all interviews made by Jean Joyce except that in folder 191. The ribbon copies are to be used only to make photocopies.	
b. <b>399b</b>	Transcripts: ribbon and public copies of the interview with Douglas Bennet, Jr. [Restricted: this transcript is not open to research].	

# Part IX, IV: Personal and Financial Papers, 1942-1968

1 linear foot (1 box)

Correspondence and other types of records relating to family matters and other aspects of Bowles' private life. A section of this material (primarily correspondence about Bowles' interest in boating and other recreational pursuits) is open. This material includes correspondence about buying, selling, repairing, and charting boats and about cruises, yacht clubs, and arrangements to meet friends. There is correspondence with Herbert Stone of *Yachting Magazine* Douglas J. Bennet, Sr. This material dates from 1942 through 1968 and is arranged chronologically.

b. 400, f. 202-205	Financial	1942-1946, 1948-1970
b. 400, f. 206-210	Boat	1942-1945
b. 401, f. 211-219	Boat	1946-1951, 1953-1968
b. 401, f. 220-221	Island	1947, 1953-1957

# Part IX, V: Audio Tapes, Video Tapes, Movies, Phonograph Records, 1948-1969

6 Boxes and Historical Sound Recordings

This series contains material from 1948 through 1969. The series is divided into the following subseries:

- I) Audio Tapes
- 2) Phonograph Recordings
- 3) Videotapes and Movie Films
- I) Audio Tapes: recordings of speeches, press conferences, interviews, debates, campaign advertisements, and radio broadcasts by Bowles and others. The tapes date from 1950 through 1969 and are arranged roughly in chronological order. Many of the tapes are unidentified except by date, especially for the period 1959-1960. These may be tapes of weekly radio broadcasts to Bowles' Congressional district. Transcripts or excerpts for several of the tapes will be found filed in the Speeches and Statements Series for the appropriate part of the papers. Tapes may be played on the equipment in the Historical Sound Recordings in the Yale Library.
- 2) Phonograph Recordings: these date mostly from the period 1948-1950 with a few later items. They include speeches, campaign advertisements, and radio broadcasts made by Bowles and others. They may be used in Historical Sound Recordings in Yale Library. Transcripts for some of the recordings will be found filed in the speeches and statements series in the appropriate part.
- 3) Videotapes and Movie Films: materials date from 1950 through 1969 include Bowles' television appearances, home movies, and several items which can only be identified or dated approximately. The subseries is arranged in chronological order with, undated items filed at the end. Items can be viewed at the Audio Visual Center.

Original audiovisual materials, as well as preservation and duplicating masters, may not be played. Researchers must consult use copies, or if none exist must pay for a use copy, which is retained by the repository. Researchers wishing to obtain an additional copy for their personal use should consult Copying Services information on the Manuscripts and Archives web site.

#### **Audio Tapes**

Original audiotapes, videotapes, and motion picture films, as well as preservation and duplicating masters, may not be played. Researchers must consult use copies, or pay for the creation of a use copy, retained by the repository, if none exist. Copies of commercially produced audiovisual materials contained in this collection cannot be made for researcher use outside of the repository.

b. 402, f. 1	Mrs. Roosevelt's Speech #1	1950 July [Aug?]
b. 402, f. 2	Mrs. Roosevelt's Speech #2	1950 July [Aug?]
b. 402, f. 3	Bowles-Lodge Debate [reel 1]	1950 October 13
b. 402, f. 4	Bowles-Lodge Debate [reel 2]	1950 October 13
b. 402, f. 5	Bowles-Lodge Debate [reel 3]	1950 October 13
b. 402, f. 6	Franklin D. Roosevelt Jr.	1950 October 17
b. <b>402</b> , f. <b>7</b>	Dodd's answer to McCarthy	1950 November 5(Sunday night)
b. 402, f. 8	Cut for the night before election	1950 November 6

b. 402, f. 9-10	Last night before the election	1950 November 6
b. 402, f. 11	Mrs. E. Roosevelt: Exerpts from her recording for campaign of 1950. Cut for last night before election	1950 November 6
b. 402, f. 12	Tape recording of Republican Double Talk	[1948-1950?]
b. 402, f. 13	Lodge Acceptance Speech	1950
b. 402, f. 14	Bowles' 5th Lecture	1954 April 26
b. 402, f. 15	Bowles' 6th Lecture (Bryn Mawr)	1954 April 27
b. 402, f. 16	Special Recording for Mr. Bowles	1956 February 2
b. 402, f. 17	Bowles' 6th Lecture	
b. 402, f. 18	Bowles' 5th Lecture	1954 April 26
b. 402, f. 19	Great Issues Course - Dartmouth College: America Faces the Uncommitted World of Africa & Asia Discussion	1954 May 2
b. 402, f. 20	League of Women Voters Luncheon From: Mrs. Edward R. Fay Jr. 350 Wilton Road, Westport, Connecticut	[1954- May?]
b. 402, f. 21	Bowles	1954 May 26, 1954 June 2, 1954 June 9, 1954 June 16
b. 402, f. 22	Nkrumah, Kwame	1958 July 28
b. 402, f. 23	Bowles - 4 Television Essays: "Fight Against Communism"	[1953-1958?], April 28, May 5, May 12, May 20
b. 402, f. 24	Representative & Mrs. Bowles - Washington, D.C.	1959 March 18
b. 402, f. 25	Open Hearings (Copy)	1959 March 22
b. 402, f. 26-34	Representative Bowles	1959 March 25, April 9, April 15, April 21, May 5
b. 403, f. 35-39	Representative Bowles	1959 May 5, May 6, May 8, May 13
b. 403, f. 40-42	Representatives Bowles & Amelio Q Daddario	1959 May 21
b. 403, f. 43	Unidentified	1959 May 26
b. 403, f. 44	Representatives Bowles & Amelio Q. Daddario	1959 May 29
b. 403, f. 45	Unidentified	1959 June 5
b. 403, f. 46	Representative Bowles	1959 June 29

b. 403, f. 47-48	Unidentified	1959 July 9, July 16
b. 403, f. 49	Representative Bowles	1959 July 29
b. 403, f. 50	Representative Bowles - mailbag	1959 August 4
b. 403, f. 51-56	Representative Bowles	1959 August 12, August 15, August 19, August 25, August 26
b. 403, f. 57	Unidentified	1959 September 2
b. 403, f. 58	Representative Bowles	1959 September 14
b. 403, f. 59-62	Tape unlabeled, unidentified	[1959]
b. 403, f. 63	1960 February 4	1960 February 4
b. 403, f. 64	1960 February 9	1960 February 9
b. 403, f. 65	WCNX, Middletown, Connecticut	1960 February 17 of 21
b. 403, f. 66	1960 February 23	1960 February 23
b. 403, f. 67	1960 February 25	1960 February 25
b. 403, f. 68	1960 March 2	1960 March 2
b. 403, f. 69	Radio or TV tape, WTIC show on Economic Growth	1960 March 6 or 8
b. 403, f. 70	1960 March 10	1960 March 10
b. 403, f. 71	1960 March 16	1960 March 16
b. 403, f. 72	1960 March 22	1960 March 22
b. 403, f. 73	Radio talk on Construction Industry	1960 March 23
b. 403, f. 74	Pre-convention: Brown - Bowles	1960 March 23
b. 403, f. 74	Shel Newberger	1960 March 23
b. 403, f. 74	N.Y. Broadcast-Chester Bowles for President	1960 March 23
b. 403, f. 75	1960 March 26	1960 March 26
b. 403, f. 76	TV tape or radio transcript WTIC - Disarmament	1960 March 29 or April 2
b. 403, f. 77	1960 March 31	1960 March 31

b. 403, f. 78	"For the Record", KDKA Radio, Pittsburgh English	1960 March 31
b. 403, f. 79	1960 April 6	1960 April 6
b. 403, f. 80	1960 April 11	1960 April 11
b. 403, f. 81	1960 April 20	1960 April 20
b. 403, f. 82	1960 April 29	1960 April 29
b. 403, f. 83	WNLC Broadcast	1960 May 4
b. 403, f. 84	1960 May 6	1960 May 6
b. 403, f. 85	1960 May 12	1960 May 12
b. 403, f. 86	1960 May 18	1960 May 18
b. 403, f. 87	Congressman Bowles, Press Conference U.S.A., Voice of America tape	1960 May 22
b. 403, f. 88	1960 June 1	1960 June 1
b. 403, f. 89	Broadcast WCNX, Middletown, Connecticut	1960 June 9 or 12
b. 403, f. 90-91	1960 June 17	1960 June 17
b. 403, f. 92	Interview with Representative Bowles by Driscoll in Los Angeles	1960 July 14
b. 403, f. 93	Address by Congressman Bowles, Conference on India and the U.S.	[1960 June-Jul?]
b. 404, f. 94	Congressman Bowles, Ghandi Memorial Lecture at Howard University, Part I	[1960 June-Jul?]
b. 404, f. 95	Congressman Bowles, Ghandi Memorial Lecture at Howard University, Part II	[1960 June-Jul?]
b. 404, f. 96	Unidentified tape	1960 June 23
b. 404, f. 97	Undersecretary Bowles' Press Conference, San Jose, Costa Rica	1961 October 18
b. 404, f. 98	Bowles' Speech at Binational Center, Mexico, D.F., Voice of America Tape	1961 October 19
b. 404, f. 99	Bowles' Press Conference, Mexico, D.F., Voice of America tape, Part I	1961 October
b. 404, f. 100	Bowles' Press Conference, Mexico, D.F., Voice of America tape, Part II	1961 October
b. 404, f. 101	Bowles' address from Kuala Lumpur, "The Challenge of Democracy", Voice of America tape, Part I	1961 November 15
b. 404, f. 102	Bowles' address from Kuala Lumpur, "The Challenge of Democracy", Voice of America tape, Part II	1961 November 15
b. 404, f. 103	"Meet the Press" Interview on Radio Malaya, Voice of America tape Part I English	1961 November 15
b. 404, f. 104	Bowles and Newsmen, Radio Malaya, Voice of America tape, I	1961 November 15
b. 404, f. 105	Bowles and Newsmen, Radio Malaya, Voice of America tape, II	1961 November 15

b. 404, f. 106	"Neutrals & Neutralists", Foreign Service Institute, Senior Seminar on Foreign Policy, Part I English	1962 January 10
b. 404, f. 107	"Neutrals & Neutralists", Foreign Service Institute, Senior Seminar on Foreign Policy, Part II English	1962 January 10
b. 405, f. 108	Bowles' press conference in Cairo	1962 February 17
b. 405, f. 109	Speech delivered by Bowles in New Delhi, Part I	1961 August
b. 405, f. 110	Speech delivered by Bowles in New Delhi, Part II	1961 August
b. <b>405</b> , f. <b>111</b>	Speech delivered by Bowles in New Delhi, Part III (Parts are dated 1962 Mar 30 which is apparently the date they were sent by USIS India)	1961 August
b. 405, f. 112	1962 April 17	1962 April 17
b. 405, f. 113	Bowles at University of Nebraska, 9:00 A.M.	1962 June 21
b. 405, f. 114	Bowles at University of Nebraska, 12:00 Noon	1962 June 21
b. 405, f. 115	Bowles at University of Nebraska, 3:00 P.M.	1962 June 21
b. 405, f. 116	N.Y. Forum, video-taped 3:30 to 4:00 P.M. (DST)	1962 July 20
b. 405, f. 117	Bowles' Press Conference, Monrovia, Liberia, Voice of America tape	1962 October 5
b. 405, f. 118	Bowles' Press Conference, Yaoundé, Voice of America tape, Part II	1962 October 28
b. 405, f. 119	Hamilton, Joseph Grégoire de Roulhac (*)	1962 October 28
b. 405, f. 120	Remarks of Under Secretary of State Wilmot David and Ambassador Bowles at Ducor, Voice of America tape	1962 November 2
b. 405, f. 121	Bowles' speech at University of Pennsylvania, International Affairs Association	1962 Fall
b. 405, f. 122	Bowles' speech at University of Pennsylvania, Voice of America, tape, Part I	1962 Fall
b. 405, f. 123	Bowles' speech at University of Pennsylvania, Voice of America tape Part II 122 & 123 are tapes of speech 121.	1962 Fall
b. 405, f. 124	Bowles' speech at Prospect Heights High School, Brooklyn, N.Y.	1963 February 19
b. 405, f. 125-126	Bowles' English Press Conference, USA, Voice of America tape	1963 May 13
b. 405, f. 127	Bowles' speech at Boston University, taped by WBUR, Boston University radio to be aired March 20, Part I.	1962 or 1963
b. 405, f. 128	Bowles' speech at Boston University taped by WBUR, Boston University radio to be aired March 20, Part II	1962 or 1963
b. 405, f. 129	Speech given at Glendale, California by Bowles, sent by Vanessa Brown	1963 October 20
b. 405, f. 130	Luncheon for Ambassador Bowles, Press Club, Voice of America tape, Part I	1964 April 3
b. 405, f. 131	Luncheon for Ambassador Bowles, Press Club, Voice of America tape, Part II	1964 April 3.

L 405 ( 400	T : 6 //	10/51 10
b. 405, f. 132	Taping for Kennedy Memorial Library, Bowles and RRR Brooks, Part I	1965 June 18 filing date
b. 405, f. 133	Taping for Kennedy Memorial Library, Bowles and RRR Brooks, Part II	1965 June 18 filing date
b. 405, f. 134	Taping for Kennedy Memorial Library, Bowles and RRR Brooks, Part III	1965 June 18 filing date
b. 405, f. 135	Taping for Kennedy Memorial Library, Bowles and RRR Brooks, Part IV	1965 June 18 filing date
b. 405, f. 136	Ambassador Bowles' speech at West Building, Voice of America tape	1968 August 9
b. 405, f. 137	Professor McKim Merriott, University of Chicago on changes in an Indian Village, Voice of America	1968 December 19
b. 405, f. 138	Bowles' remarks at Mission Staff Meeting, Voice of American tape	1969 April 17
	Video Tapes and Movie Films	
	Original audiotapes, videotapes, and motion picture films, as well as preservation and duplicating masters, may not be played. Researchers must consult use copies, or pay for the creation of a use copy, retained by the repository, if none exist. Copies of commercially produced audiovisual materials contained in this collection cannot be made for researcher use outside of the repository.	
b. 406	Movie: "TV-World Series, 5 minutes, Chet and Charlie Bloshfield" 1 Film Reel (16mm)	[1950?]
	"Nepal Trip" (Black & White)	1952
	"Nepal Trip" (Black & White)  A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.	1952
b. 406A	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:bellower.be&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;1952&lt;/td&gt;&lt;/tr&gt;&lt;tr&gt;&lt;td&gt;b. 406A&lt;br&gt;b. 406AU&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at &lt;a href=" mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu"="">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  Original	1952
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  Original  1 Film Reel (16mm)  Use copy	
b. <b>406AU</b>	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  Original  1 Film Reel (16mm)  Use copy 1 Optical Disc (DVD)  "Assignment: India by Chester Bowles" (disc and script) and "Interview With Nehru" NBC	
b. 406AU b. 406B	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  Original  1 Film Reel (16mm)  Use copy 1 Optical Disc (DVD)  "Assignment: India by Chester Bowles" (disc and script) and "Interview With Nehru" NBC English  CBS	[1955-1956?]
b. 406AU b. 406B b. 406C	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at <a href="mailto:beinecke.library@yale.edu">beinecke.library@yale.edu</a> to request access to the digital copy.  Original  1 Film Reel (16mm)  Use copy 1 Optical Disc (DVD)  "Assignment: India by Chester Bowles" (disc and script) and "Interview With Nehru" NBC English  CBS 1 Film Reel (16mm)  sent to WTIC, Hartford	[1955-1956?] 1958 April 22
b. 406AU b. 406B b. 406C b. 406D	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.  Original 1 Film Reel (16mm)  Use copy 1 Optical Disc (DVD)  "Assignment: India by Chester Bowles" (disc and script) and "Interview With Nehru" NBC English  CBS 1 Film Reel (16mm)  sent to WTIC, Hartford 1 Film Reel (16mm)  from WTIC to Bowles	[1955-1956?] 1958 April 22 1959 July

#### Video Tapes and Movie Films (continued)

b. 407, f. 9	CBS	[1959-1960?]
b. 407, f. 10	Bowles on Washington Conversation, CBS	1961 April
b. 407, f. 11	"Day Sail - Coolidges" English	1967 June
b. 407, f. 12	Bowles on Face the Nation, CBS	1969 June 22
b. 407, f. 13	WNHC (New Haven), "Harpers-Chet Bowles for K. Wynne"	undated
b. 407, f. 14	Newsreel film [WTIC?]	undated
b. 407, f. 15	Compton Advertising Inc., N.Y. Comet - "Kids in a Bathroom" (60 seconds)	undated
b. 407, f. 16	Unidentified	undated
Pho	onograph Records	

Original audiotapes, videotapes, and motion picture films, as well as preservation and duplicating masters, may not be played. Researchers must consult use copies, or pay for the creation of a use copy, retained by the repository, if none exist. Copies of commercially produced audiovisual materials contained in this collection cannot be made for researcher use outside of the repository.

b. 407, f. 1	Message to the neighbors, Essex (by Bowles)	[1948 Fall?]
b. 407, f. 2	Shannon's Concession Speech & Bowles' Speech after Election	1948 November
b. 407, f. 3	Bowles' Acceptance Speech, WTIC, Hartford	1948 November 2
b. 407, f. 4	Bowles speaks to Nation over Mutual, WONS, Hartford	1948 November 2
b. 407, f. 5	WWCO Waterbury (Governor Bowles)	1949 January 26, 1949 February 2
b. 407, f. 6	WWCO Waterbury (Governor Bowles)	1949 February 9
b. 407, f. 7	WWCO Waterbury (Governor Bowles)	1949 February 10, 1949 February 23
b. 407, f. 8	WWCO Waterbury (Governor Bowles)	1949 March 2, 1949 March 9
b. 407, f. 9	WWCO Waterbury (Governor Bowles)	1949 March 16, 1949 March 23
b. 407, f. 10	Chamber of Commerce Luncheon, Yankee Network, Bridgeport, Part I	1949 March 28
b. 407, f. 11	Chamber of Commerce Luncheon, Yankee Network, Bridgeport, Part II	1949 March 28
b. 407, f. 12	WWCO Waterbury (Governor Bowles)	1949 March 30
b. 407, f. 13	Democratic State Central Committee, Spots on Legislative Session #1-8	1949 May 9-13
b. 407, f. 14	Democratic State Central Committee #1-10	1949 May 16-20

### Phonograph Records (continued)

b. 407, f. 15	Democratic State Committee, Spots on Legislative Session #1-8	1949 May 23-27
b. 407, f. 16	Christmas Governor Bowles, WTHT, Hartford (reverse side is same at 33 1/3)	1949
b. 407, f. 17	Bowles' Program, WTIC, Part I	1949 December 26
b. 407, f. 17	Bowles' Program, WTIC, Part III	1949 December 26
b. 407, f. 18	Bowles' Program, WTIC, Part IV	1949 December 26
b. 407, f. 18	Bowles' Program, WTIC, Part II	1949 December 26
b. 407, f. 19	March of Dimes	1950 January 9
b. 407, f. 20	Gov. Bowles' Reorganization Message, Speech, WTHT	[1950 March 9]
b. 407, f. 21	43rd Division Day Exercises, General Reincke, Gov. Bowles - WTHT, Part I	August 24 1950
b. 407, f. 22	43rd Division Day Exercises, General Reincke, Gov. Bowles - WTHT, Part II	1950 August 24
b. 407, f. 23	Independent Committee for Re-election of Governor Bowles, "Your Neighbor Speaks" (11 bands)	1950 September 17
b. 407, f. 24	Independent Committee for Re-election of Governor Bowles, "Your Neighbor Speaks" (3 bands)	1950 September 17
b. <b>407</b> , f. <b>25</b>	Independent Committee for Re-election of Governor Bowles, "Your Neighbor Speaks" (9 bands)	1950 September 17
b. 407, f. 26	Independent Committee for Re-election of Governor Bowles, "Your Neighbor Speaks" (9 bands)	1950 September 25
b. 407, f. 27	Independent Committee for Re-election of Governor Bowles, "Your Neighbor Speaks" (11 bands)	1950 October 2
b. 407, f. 28	Independent Committee for Re-election of Governor Bowles, "Your Neighbor Speaks) (11 bands)	1950 October 8
b. 407, f. 28	3 bands (1 is Mrs. Woodhouse)	1950 October 9
b. 407, f. 29	Independent Committee for Re-election of Governor Bowles "Your Neighbor Speaks" (9 bands)	1950 October 15
b. 407, f. 30	Independent Committee for Re-election of Governor Bowles (4 bands - one with Malcolm Stannard)	1950 October 16
b. 407, f. 30	4 bands, including Bowles, James May, Joseph Rourke	1950 October 16
b. 407, f. 31	Independent Committee for the Re-election of Governor Bowles, "Get Out to Vote" Jingle (5 bands)	1950 November 6 & 7
b. 407, f. 32	Registration Spots of 1950 Campaign: McMahon, Benton, Bowles (2 copies of record') See: box 407, item 35	1950

### Phonograph Records (continued)

b. 407, f. 33	Connecticut Registration Spots: McMahon, Benton, Bowles - Singing Spot	1950
b. 407, f. 34	"Your Neighbor Speaks" (For audition, not broadcast) English	1950
b. 407, f. 35	Singing Spots, 1950 Campaign (Carpenter - outside Connecticut. Inside - Washington)	1950
b. 407, f. 36	Singing Spots of 1950 Campaign	1950
b. 407, f. 36	Band 1 - Three Gallant Statesmen	
b. 407, f. 36	Band 2 - Three Gallant Statesmen	
b. 407, f. 36	Band 3 - Register	
b. 407, f. 37	Connecticut Vote Spot & Registration	1950
b. 407, f. 38	Voter Registration Jingles (2 copies)	1950
b. 407, f. 39	The Man Who Robbed Himself	
b. 407, f. 40	Bowles' Talk, WTIC, Part I	1950 December 27
b. 407, f. 40	Bowles' Talk, WTIC, Part III	1950 December 27
b. 407, f. 41	Bowles' Talk, WTIC, Part IV	1950 December 27
b. 407, f. 41	Bowles' Talk, WTIC, Part II	1950 December 27
b. 407, f. 42	Bowles for R-B	1953 June 6
b. 407, f. 43	Campaign Spots on WHAT, New Britain (3 copies) 1. China Crisis; 2. Prices; 3. Prices 4. Education; 5. Why Congress?; 6. Small Business	1958
b. 407, f. 44	Recorded Portrait of Bowles in Conversation with Arnold Michaelis (MGM E 3701)	pre-1959
b. 407, f. 45	Westinghouse Broadcasting Alliance for Progress	Circa 1961

# Folios, 1946-1969

b. 407A Article from an unidentified French journal on Bowles' visit to Prince Sihanouk in Cambodia  b. 407B Photographs & memorabilia; Photographs, citations, proclamation  b. 407C Illustrations for <i>Promises to Keep</i> (Cartoons & photographs) 1969-  b. 407-D Oversize 1946-1951, 1951-1953  b. 407E Books	b. 407A	Photographs and memorabilia; Cartoons & sketches	
b. 407C Illustrations for <i>Promises to Keep</i> (Cartoons & photographs) 1969- b. 407-D Oversize 1946-1951, 1951-1953	b. 407A	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	anouk in
b. 407-D Oversize 1946-1951, 1951-1953	b. 407B	Photographs & memorabilia; Photographs, citations, proclamation	
1951-1953	b. 407C	Illustrations for <i>Promises to Keep</i> (Cartoons & photographs)	1969-
b. 407E Books	b. 407-D	Oversize	- ,
	b. 407E	Books	

# Accession 1987-M-016: Additional Material, 1962-1971

#### Correspondence b. 1, f. 1-13 1969-1971 A - J b. 2, f. 14-26 K-Z 1969-1971 b. 3, f. 27-30 **Books** undated b. 4, f. 31-33 **Books** undated Audio tapes undated b. 4, f. 34 Original audiotapes, videotapes, and motion picture films, as well as preservation and duplicating masters, may not be played. Researchers must consult use copies, or pay for the creation of a use copy, retained by the repository, if none exist. b. 6b. 7b. 5, f. Photographs 1962-1971 35-42

### Restricted records

b. 408	Personal and financial papers
	Personal and financial papers are restricted until January 1, 2025 in accordance with the donor's deed of gift.
b. 409	Audiotapes of oral history interviews with Bowles's associates
	Audio tapes of oral history interviews with Bowles's associates, are not open to researchers.

# Accession 1994-M-088: Additional Material, circa 1924-1982

Received from: Sally Bowles, 1994 Jun 17

Addition inventory by Diane E. Kaplan 1994 Jun

Boxes 3-7 of Accession 1994-M-088 were reboxed primarily by size of item. Most descriptions were derived from envelopes containing photographs prior to reboxing.

b. 1	Correspondence	Circa 1953-1982
b. 1	Articles and speeches	Circa 1969-1974
b. 1	Memorabilia and newspaper clippings	Circa 1946-1979
b. 2	Oral history for John F. Kennedy Library	1964-1973
b. 2	Scrapbook of press clippings and photographs of visit to Iran	1962
	Photographs	Circa 1948-1969
b. 3, f. 1	1940s	1940s
b. 3, f. 2	1940s-1960s	1940s-1960s
b. 3, f. 3	1950s	1950s
b. 3, f. 4	1960S	1960S
b. 3, f. 5	Chester Bowles and wife Doris Stebbins Bowles	1961, undated
b. 3, f. 6-7	State Department, primarily of ceremonies swearing in ambassadors	1961
b. 3, f. 8	"A Day in the State Department," Foreign Service Women's Association meeting	1961 May 19
b. 3, f. 9	Far East Chief of Mission meeting	1962 April 24
b. 3, f. 10	Social Workers Council This folder contains related printed material.	1967
b. 3, f. 11	Martin Luther King's death	1968
b. 3, f. 12	Dwight D. Eisenhower and Bowles	Undated
b. 3, f. 13	Foreign Service, miscellaneous	Undated
b. 3, f. 14	Headquarters Tactical Air Force Command	Undated
b. 3, f. 15	Bowles and unidentified	Undated
b. 4, f. 1	Addis Ababa	1962
b. 4, f. 2	Afghanistan, Iran	1962
b. 4, f. 3-4	Africa	Circa 1962
b. 4, f. 5-45	India, Nepal	1950s-1960s

### Photographs (continued)

b. 4, f. 46	Peru	1961
Phot	tographs (oversize)	
b. 7, f. 1	Bowles, Chester	Circa 1940s-1960s
b. 7, f. 2	Campaign in Essex	1948
b. 7, f. 3	Class of 1924, Sheffield Scientific School, Yale	1924
b. 7, f. 3	Class photograph, unidentified	Undated
b. 4A, f. 1	Hartford Times, Christmas celebration	Circa 1940s
b. 7, f. 4	India visits	Circa 1950s-1960s
b. 4A, f. 2	Japanese surrender, signing of, aboard the U.S.S. <i>Missouri</i> , by Fleet Admiral C. W. Nimitz, U.S. Navy	1945 September 2
b. 4A, f. 3	Thomson, Jim, and Chester Bowles, Platform Committee huddle, Los Angeles	1960 July
Albu	ums and memorabilia	
b. 4A, f. 4	Photograph album documenting a visit to Hyderabad, prepared by the Dept. of Information and Public Relations, Hyderabad	1964 August
b. 4A, f. 5	Souvenir copy of the "Treaty banning nuclear weapon tests in the atmosphere, in outer space and under water," with signatures of representatives of countries involved	1963
b. <b>5</b>	Photograph album documenting a visit to India, presented to Bowles with compliments of <i>American Reporter</i> , United States Information Service (USIS)	1951-1952
b. 6	Photograph album documenting a visit to India, presented to Bowles, by Raj Singh Dalal, chairman, Panchayat Samiti, Kathura	1965
b. 7, f. 5	Sketches of cartoons used in the <i>Evening Star</i> re OPA, rationing, and trade agreements	1940-1946

### **Selected Search Terms**

The following terms have been used to index the description of this collection in the Library's online catalog. They are grouped by name of person or organization, by subject or location, and by occupation and listed alphabetically therein.

## **Subjects**

Diplomats Economic assistance World War, 1939-1945

# **Geographic Names**

Africa Asia

Connecticut -- Politics and government Cuba -- Foreign relations -- United States India -- Foreign relations -- United States Latin America United States -- Foreign economic relations

United States -- Foreign relations -- Cuba United States -- Foreign relations -- India United States -- Politics and government --1942-1969

# **Occupations**

Legislators Politicians Public officers

#### **Names**

Acheson, Dean, 1893-1971 Adbulla, Mohammad, 1905-Ahmed, Aziz, 1906-

Albert, Carl Bert, 1908-2000 Ali, Chaudhri Muhammad, 1905-

Alldredge, Charles

Allilueva, Svetlana, 1926-2011

Alsop, Joseph W. (Joseph Wright), 1876-1953

Alsop, Stewart, 1914-1974 Altschul, Frank, 1887-1981 Alyea, Ethan Davidson, 1896-Amory, Robert, Jr., 1915-1989

Anderson, Clinton Presba, 1895-1975 Anderson, Eugenie M. (Eugenie Moore),

1909-1997

Armstrong, Hamilton Fish, 1893-1973

Attwood, William, 1919-1989

Babbidge, Homer D.

Bailey, John M. (John Moran), 1904-1975

Bailey, Stephen K. (Stephen Kemp)
Baldwin, Hanson Weightman, 1903-1991
Baldwin, Roger N. (Roger Nash), 1884-1981

Ball, George W., 1909-Benton, William, 1900-1973 Berle, Adolf A., Jr., 1895-1971 Bernays, Edward L., 1891-1995 Biddle, Francis, 1886-1968

Bingham, Alfred M. (Alfred Mitchell), 1905-1998

Bingham, Jonathan B.

Bissell, Richard M. (Richard Mervin), 1909-1994 Bitker, Bruno V. (Bruno Voltaire), 1899-1984

Boggs, Thomas Hale, Jr., 1940-2014

Bohlen, Charles E. (Charles Eustis), 1904-1974

Bowles, Chester, 1901-1986

Bowles, Dorothy S. (Dorothy Stebbins) Brewster, Kingman, Jr., 1919-1988

Brooks, Robert R. R. (Robert Romano Ravi),

1905-1992

Brown, Edmund G. (Edmund Gerald), 1905-1996

Bundy, McGeorge, 1919-1996

Burns, James MacGregor, 1918-2014

Celler, Emanuel, 1888-1981

Chagla, Mahomedali Currim, 1900-

Chanderli, Abdel Kader

Chatterjee, Dwarka Nath, 1914-Chavez, Dennis, 1888-1962

Chubb, Thomas Caldecot, 1899-1972

Church, Frank

Cieplinski, Michel, 1906-

Clay, Lucius D. (Lucius DuBignon), 1897-1978

Cohelan, Jeffery, 1914-1999

Commager, Henry Steele, 1902-1998

Cousins, Norman, 1912-1990

Cowles, Gardner

Daddario, Emilio Q. (Emilio Quincy), 1918-2010

Danenberg, Leigh, 1893-Dayal, Rajeshwar, 1909-Dempsey, John, 1915-1989 Desai, Morarji, 1896-1995

Deshmukh, Chintaman Dwarkanath, 1896-1982

Dillon, C. Douglas (Clarence Douglas),

1909-2003

Dodd, Thomas J. (Thomas Joseph), 1907-1971 Douglas, Paul H. (Paul Howard), 1892-1976 Douglas, William O. (William Orville),

1898-1980

Eaton, Cyrus Stephen, 1883-1979 Eisenhower, Dwight D. (Dwight David),

1890-1969

Eisenhower, Milton Stover, 1899-1985 Ernst, Morris L. (Morris Leopold), 1888-1976 Finletter, Thomas K. (Thomas Knight),

1893-1980

Ford, Gerald R., 1913-2006 Fortas, Abe, 1910-1982 Freeman, Orville L., 1918-2003 Galbraith, John Kenneth, 1908-2006

Gandhi, Indira, 1917-1984

Garrison, Lloyd K. (Lloyd Kirkham), 1897-1991

Giaimo, Robert N. Gore, Albert, 1907-1998

Green, Theodore Francis, 1867-1966

Gruening, Ernest, 1887-1974

Harriman, W. Averell (William Averell),

1891-1986

Harris, Seymour Edwin, 1897-1974 Harrison, Selig S., 1927-2016

Hayes, Samuel P. (Samuel Perkins), 1910-

Hays, Brooks

Hays, Mortimer, -1962

Herter, Christian Archibald, 1895-1966 Hoffman, Anna Rosenberg, 1902-1983 Hoffman, Paul G. (Paul Gray), 1891-1974

Horowitz, William, 1907-

Humphrey, Hubert H. (Hubert Horatio),

1911-1978 Hussain, Zakir

Hutchins, Robert Maynard, 1899-1977 Ickes, Harold L. (Harold LeClair), 1874-1952

Inouye, Daniel K., 1924-2012

Jackson, R. G. A. (Robert Gillman Allen) Javits, Jacob K. (Jacob Koppel), 1904-1986 Jessup, Philip C. (Philip Caryl), 1897-1986

Jha, C. S. (Chandra Shekhar), 1909-Jha, Lakshmi Kant, 1913-1988

Johnson, Lyndon B. (Lyndon Baines), 1908-1973 Johnston, Eric A. (Eric Allen), 1895-1963

Jones, S. Shepard (Samuel Shepard), 1909-

Judd, Walter H., 1898-1994

Katzenbach, Nicholas deB. (Nicholas

deBelleville), 1922-2012 Kefauver, Estes, 1903-1963

Kennan, George F. (George Frost), 1904-2005

Kennedy, Donald Dwight, 1900-

Kennedy, John F. (John Fitzgerald), 1917-1963

Kennedy, Robert F., 1925-1968

Keyserling, Leon H. (Leon Hirsch), 1908-1987

King, Martin Luther, Jr., 1929-1968 Kissinger, Henry, 1923-2023 Koirālā, Māţrkāprasāda, 1911-1997

Kreisky, Bruno, 1911-1990

Krishnamachari, Tiruvellore Thattai, 1899-1974

Krock, Arthur, 1886-1974 Labouisse, Henry R., 1904-1987

Ladejinsky, Wolf Isaac

Lall, Arthur S. (Arthur Samuel), 1911-Lamont, Thomas Stilwell, 1899-1967

Laves, Walter H. C. (Walter Herman Carl),

1902-1983

Lewis, Alfred Baker, 1897-1980 Lilienthal, David Eli, 1899-1981 Lippmann, Walter, 1889-1974 Lodge, Henry Cabot, Jr., 1902-1985

Loeb, James, 1867-1933

Logue, Edward J.

Mahtab, Harekrushna, 1900-1987 Maiwandel, Mohamed Hashim, 1921-

Mansfield, Mike, 1903-2001

McCloy, John J. (John Jay), 1895-1989 McCormack, John W., 1891-1980

McGill, Ralph, 1898-1969

McGovern, George S. (George Stanley),

1922-2012

McNamara, Robert S., 1916-2009

Menon, Kumara Padmanabha Sivasankara,

1898-

Men'shikov, M. A. (Mikhail Alekseevich)

Millikan, Max F.

Mills, Wilbur D. (Wilbur Daigh), 1909-1992

Monagan, John S.

Monroney, A. S. Mike (Almer Stillwell Mike),

1902-1980

Moraes, F. R. (Francis Robert), 1907-1974 Morse, Wayne L. (Wayne Lyman), 1900-1974

Mortimer, Charles G., 1900-

Moyers, Bill D.

Muñoz Marín, Luis, 1898-1980

Munshi, Kanaiyalal Maneklal, 1887-1971

Muskie, Edmund S., 1914-1996 Myrdal, Gunnar, 1898-1987 Narayan, Jayaprakash, 1902-1979

Nash, Philleo, 1909-1987 Nathan, Robert, 1894-1985 Nehru, Jawaharlal, 1889-1964 Nkrumah, Kwame, 1909-1972 Norman, Dorothy, 1905-1997

Norodom Sihanouk, Prince, 1922-2012

Nuveen, John, 1919-1968 O'Dwyer, Paul, 1907-1998 O'Dwyer, William, 1890-1964

Oakes, John B. (John Bertram), 1913-2001

Pandit, Vijaya Lakshmi, 1900-1990

Patton, James G. (James George), 1902-1985

Pillai, Narayana Raghavan, 1898-

Pillsbury, Philip W. Pomerance, Ralph, 1907-Pope, Arthur Upham, 1881-1969 Powell, Adam Clayton, Jr., 1908-1972

Proxmire, William

Rajagopalachari, C. (Chakravarti), 1878-1972

Rao, V. K. R. V. (Vijendra Kasturi Ranga

Varadaraja), 1908-1991

Rayburn, Sam, 1882-1961

Reid, Escott, 1905-

Reston, James, 1909-1995

Reuss, Henry S.

Reuther, Victor G. (Victor George), 1912-2004

Reuther, Walter, 1907-1970

Ribicoff, Abraham, 1910-1998

Rockefeller, John D., III (John Davison),

1906-1978

Rockefeller, Laurance Spelman

Rockefeller, Nelson A. (Nelson Aldrich),

1908-1979

Rogers, James Gamble, 1867-1947

Roosevelt, Eleanor, 1884-1962

Roosevelt, Franklin D. (Franklin Delano),

1882-1945

Rosenman, Samuel I. (Samuel Irving), 1896-1973

Rostow, Eugene V. (Eugene Victor), 1913-2002

Rostow, W. W. (Walt Whitman), 1916-2003

Salisbury, Harrison E. (Harrison Evans),

1908-1993

Schlesinger, Arthur M., Jr. (Arthur Meier),

1917-2007

Seid, Herman, 1902-

Sen, B. R. (Binay Ranjan), 1898-1993

Shastri, Lal Bahadur, 1904-1966

Shepherd, George W.

Shiva Rae, B., 1891-

Shriver, Sargent, 1915-2011

Simpson, Smith

Smith, H. Alexander (Howard Alexander),

1880-1966

Sorensen, Theodore C.

Sparkman, John, 1899-1985

Śrīprakāśa, 1890-1971

Staats, Elmer B., 1914-2011

Staebler, Neil, 1905-2000

Straight, Michael Whitney, 1916-2004

Swing, Raymond, 1887-1968

Symington, Stuart, 1901-1988

Szilard, Leo, 1898-1964

Thomas, Norman, 1884-1968

Truman, Harry S., 1884-1972

Vance, Cyrus R. (Cyrus Roberts), 1917-2002

Voorhis, Jerry, 1901-1984

Waller, Barbara, 1914-

Waller, Theodore, 1916-

Wofford, Harris

Ye, Gongchao, 1904-1981

# **Corporate Bodies**

Democratic Party (U.S.)

United States. Department of State United States. Office of Price Administration